Annual Report of the Division of Legislative Services

2024 Reports, Data, and Informational Requests by Standing Committee, Pursuant to § 30-28.16

TO THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY OF VIRGINIA



Commonwealth of Virginia Richmond 2025

Produced and published by the Legislative Reference Center of the Division of Legislative Services.

For more information, please contact: Legislative Reference Center Division of Legislative Services General Assembly Building 201 N. 9th Street, 4th Floor Richmond, VA 23219

(804) 698-1888

The Division of Legislative Services acknowledges the assistance of the staff of the Division of Legislative Automated Systems.

TABLE OF CONTENTS

House Committee on Agriculture, Chesapeake and Natural Resources	4
House Committee on Appropriations	9
House Committee on Communications, Technology and Innovation	
House Committee on Counties, Cities and Towns	
House Committee for Courts of Justice	
House Committee on Education	
House Committee on Finance	
House Committee on General Laws	
House Committee on Health and Human Services	
House Committee on Labor and Commerce	
House Committee on Privileges and Elections	
House Committee on Public Safety	
House Committee on Rules	
House Committee on Transportation	
Senate Committee on Agriculture, Conservation and Natural Resources	
Senate Committee on Commerce and Labor	
Senate Committee for Courts of Justice	
Senate Committee on Education and Health	
Senate Committee on Finance and Appropriations	
Senate Committee on General Laws and Technology	
Senate Committee on Local Government	
Senate Committee on Privileges and Elections	
Senate Committee on Rehabilitation and Social Services	
Senate Committee on Rules	
Senate Committee on Transportation	

House Committee on Agriculture, Chesapeake and Natural Resources

Chesapeake Bay Restoration Fund Advisory Committee

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the plan for expenditure of any amounts in the Chesapeake Bay Restoration Fund. **Code of Virginia - § 30-256 (G.)** - [*11/15/2024*]

Department of Agriculture and Consumer Services

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on: 1. The total amount of agricultural land that is under foreign ownership; 2. The percentage change in foreign ownership of agricultural land in the Commonwealth for each year over the prior 10 years; 3. The purpose for which foreign-owned agricultural land in the Commonwealth is being used currently. To the extent such information is available, the Department shall also include any significant recent changes or trends in the uses of foreign-owned agricultural land in the Commonwealth; 4. With the assistance of relevant state agencies, information regarding the extent of, and any recent changes in, foreign ownership of energy production, storage, or distribution facilities in the Commonwealth to the extent such information is available; and 5. Any legislative, regulatory, or administrative policy changes the Department of Agriculture and Consumer Services recommends in light of the information in this report. **Code of Virginia - § 55.1-509 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the financial statement of the operation of, and any recommendations for legislation applicable to, charitable gaming in the Commonwealth. **Code of Virginia - § 18.2-340.18 (8.)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the testing and inspection activities of the Department of Agriculture and Consumer Services weights and measures program, including the number and frequency of inspections for the weights and measures devices. **Code of Virginia - § 3.2-5609 (B.)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the Task Force on Transparency in Publicly Funded Animal Testing Facilities convened for the purpose of identifying potential deficiencies in publicly funded animal testing facilities, as that term is defined in § 3.2-6593.2 of the Code of Virginia, and recommending methods and context for making certain information about such animal testing facilities publicly available, including information pertaining to instances of noncompliance with federal animal welfare regulations, guidelines, or policies, as well as the care, use, and approximate numbers of animals used for research, education, testing, or other experimental, scientific, or medical purposes by each public institution of higher education in the Commonwealth, including animals not covered by the federal Animal Welfare Act (7 U.S.C. § 2131 et seq.). [Reporting requirements of Chapter 675, Enactment Clause 1., of the 2024 Acts of Assembly, are identical.] **Chapter 693 Enactment Clause 1. (Regular Session, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the effectiveness of the Dairy Producer Margin Coverage Premium Assistance Program in preserving and assisting with the continued operation of dairy producers in the Commonwealth of Virginia. **Code of Virginia - § 3.2-3306** - [12/1/2024]

Department of Conservation and Recreation

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the Virginia Invasive Species Working group convened to develop industry resources relating to invasive plant species and noxious weeds. **Chapter 153 Enactment Clause 2.** (**Regular Session, 2023**) - [*1*/10/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Semi-annual report on each Virginia soil and water conservation district's budget, revised budget, previous year's balance budget, and expenditure for the following: (i) the federal Conservation Reserve Enhancement Program, (ii) the use of Agricultural Best Management Cost-Share Program funds within the Chesapeake Bay watershed, (iii) the use of Agricultural Best Management Cost-Share Program funds within the Southern Rivers area, and (iv) the amount of Technical Assistance funding. The August 15 report shall reflect cumulative amounts. The report shall also include any amounts from the settlement agreements entered into between July 1, 2017, and June 30, 2022, and shall include: 1) an estimation of the timeline and amount for each fiscal year to implement agricultural best management practices; and 2) an estimation of the timeline and amount for each fiscal year of additional technical assistance provided as a result of the additional funding from the settlements. **Appropriation Act - Item 374 A.3. and A.4. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [2/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Semi-annual report on each Virginia soil and water conservation district's budget, revised budget, previous year's balance budget, and expenditure for the following: (i) the federal Conservation Reserve Enhancement Program, (ii) the use of Agricultural Best Management Cost-Share Program funds within the Chesapeake Bay watershed, (iii) the use of Agricultural Best Management Cost-Share Program funds within the Southern Rivers area, and (iv) the amount of Technical Assistance funding. The August 15 report shall reflect cumulative amounts. The report shall also include any amounts from the settlement agreements entered into between July 1, 2017, and June 30, 2022,

and shall include: 1) an estimation of the timeline and amount for each fiscal year to implement agricultural best management practices; and 2) an estimation of the timeline and amount for each fiscal year of additional technical assistance provided as a result of the additional funding from the settlements. Appropriation Act - Item 359 A.3. and A.4. (Special Session I, 2024) - [8/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the leasing activities carried out pursuant to § 10.1-109 of the Code of Virginia. Code of Virginia - § 10.1-109 (D.) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the progress of developing and posting in each state park and interstate park signage addressing the appropriate steps a visitor can take to prevent tick bites, how to identify Lyme disease, and where to seek treatment. **Code of Virginia - § 10.1-200.01 (C.)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on qualified donations of less-than-fee interests accepted by any public or private conservation agency in the respective calendar year. The report shall include an estimate of the number of acres of land currently being used for "production agriculture and silviculture" as defined in § 3.2-300 that have been protected by qualified donations of less-than-fee interests. This report shall also include information, when available, on land qualifying for credits being used for "production agriculture and silviculture" that have onsite operational best management practices, which are designed to reduce the amount of nutrients and sediment entering public waters; and, when available, on riparian buffers, both vegetated/forested buffers and no-plow buffers, required by deed restriction on land qualifying for credits in order to protect water quality. Qualified donations shall not include the conveyance of a fee interest, or a less-than-fee interest, in real property by a charitable organization that (i) meets the definition of "holder" in § 10.1-1009 and (ii) holds one or more conservation easements. [This report includes reporting requirements of the Virginia Land Conservation Board as required by Code of Virginia § 10.1-1018.1.] **Code of Virginia - § 58.1- 512 (C.2.)** - [*12*/*1*/2024]

Department of Criminal Justice Services

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the work group convened to identify any judicial districts in the Commonwealth where no local court-appointed special advocate (CASA) program has been established and determine the feasibility, including analyzing any obstacles, of requiring the establishment of a local CASA program in every judicial district. **Appropriation Act - Item 394 B.3.c.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [*11/1/2024*]

Department of Energy

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the work group convened to study the economic and environmental impacts of eliminating waste coal piles in Southwest Virginia. **Senate Joint Resolution 258 (Regular Session, 2023)** - [*1/10/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual compilation report of each investor-owned public utility providing electric service in the Commonwealth disclosing the efforts to conserve energy, including but not limited to (i) its implementation of customer demand-side management programs and (ii) efforts by the utilities to improve efficiency and conserve energy in their internal operations pursuant to § 56-235.1; and including an assessment of the progress the Commonwealth is making toward meeting the goal of reducing the consumption of electric energy by retail customers by the year 2022 by an amount equal to 10 percent of the amount of electric energy consumed by retail customers in 2006 through the implementation of demand side management, conservation, energy efficiency, and load management programs, including consumer education. Code of Virginia - § 45.2-1712 - [12/1/2024]

Department of Environmental Quality

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual joint report by the Department of Conservation and Recreation, the Department of Housing and Community Development, and the Department of Energy describing the Commonwealth's participation in the Regional Greenhouse Gas Initiative (RGGI), the annual reduction in greenhouse gas emissions, the revenues collected and deposited in the interest-bearing account maintained by the Department of Conservation and Recreation for the RGGI program, and a description of each way in which money was expended during the fiscal year. **Code of Virginia - § 10.1-1330 (D.)** - [1/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Biennial report on the permit program including total fees collected, amount of general funds allocated, use of the fees and the general funds, number of applications received, number of permits issued, progress in eliminating permit backlogs, and the timeliness of permit processing. (The reporting requirements of § 10.1-1402.1 and § 62.1-44.15:6 are included.) **Code of Virginia - § 10.1-1322 (D.)** - [1/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the administration of the Virginia Electric Vehicle Grant Fund (the Fund) and the Virginia Electric Vehicle Grant Program (the Program), including the number of grants awarded, the number of vehicles or equipment replaced, the number of jobs supported, and, to the extent available, the general environmental or health impact of the Fund and Program. **Code of Virginia - § 10.1-1322.5** (G.) - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual progress report on the combined sewer overflow (CSO) outfall that discharges into the Chesapeake Bay Watershed. Chapter 827 Enactment Clause 4. (Regular Session, 2017) - [1/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the combined sewer overflow (CSO) system progress reports for any owner or operator of any CSO system east of Charlottesville that discharges into the James River watershed. **Chapter 634 Enactment Clause 1., § 3. (Regular Session, 2020)** - [*1*/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the PFAS Expert Advisory Committee on the activities related to PFAS assessments, including the self-reporting process pursuant to Code of Virginia § 62.1-44.34:31, and the discharge monitoring process pursuant to Code of Virginia • § 62.1-44.34:33 (D.) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the examination results and recommendations of the Eastern Virginia Groundwater Management Advisory Committee. Code of Virginia - § 62.1-256.2 (C.) - [11/1/2024]

PUBLISHED - Annual report on pollution prevention activities. Code of Virginia - § 10.1-1425.17 - [12/1/2024]

Department of Health

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the cost analysis of implementing pending federal Per- and Polyfluorinated Substances (PFAS) regulations for Virginia local water systems and to implement pending federal Environmental Protection Agency Copper Rules for water system lead service lines, including the results of the cost analysis, possible funding models, and federal funding that may be available. **Appropriation Act - Item 280 G. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [12/1/2024]

Department of Wildlife Resources

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on Senate Bill 1348 (2023) – December 2023. Rules of the Senate of Virginia 20 (o) (2023) - [1/15/2024]

Joint Subcommittee on Recurrent Flooding

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Executive summary on the findings and recommendations of the Joint Subcommittee convened to study short-term and long-term strategies for minimizing the impact of flooding. [Report requirements are identical to Senate Joint Resolution 35 (2022).] **House Joint Resolution 16 (Regular Session, 2022)** - [*1/10/2024*]

Office of the Governor

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Biannual report on the grants or loans awarded from the Governor's Agriculture and Forestry Industries Development Fund during the immediately preceding six-month period for economic development projects. The report shall include the name of the company that is the business beneficiary of the grant and the type of business in which it engages; the location (county, city, or town) of the project; the amount of the grant committed from the Fund and the amount of all other funds committed by the Commonwealth from other sources and the purpose for which such grants or other funds will be used; the amount of all moneys or funds agreed to be provided by political subdivisions and the purposes for which they will be used; the number of new jobs projected to be created by the business beneficiary; the amount of investment in the project agreed to be made by the business beneficiary; the minimum purchase agreed to be made of Virginia-grown agricultural and forestal products; projected impact on agricultural and forestal producers; the timetable for the completion of the project and new jobs created; the prevailing average wage; and the average wage (excluding fringe benefits) projected to be paid in the new jobs. **Code of Virginia - § 3.2-309** - [1/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Biannual report on the grants or loans awarded from the Governor's Agriculture and Forestry Industries Development Fund during the immediately preceding six-month period for economic development projects. The report shall include the name of the company that is the business beneficiary of the grant and the type of business in which it engages; the location (county, city, or town) of the project; the amount of the grant committed from the Fund and the amount of all other funds committed by the Commonwealth from other sources and the purpose for which such grants or other funds will be used; the amount of all moneys or funds agreed to be provided by political subdivisions and the purposes for which they will be used; the number of new jobs projected to be created by the business beneficiary; the amount of investment in the project agreed to be made by the business beneficiary; the minimum purchase agreed to be made of Virginia-grown agricultural and forestal products; projected impact on agricultural and forestal producers; the timetable for the completion of the project and new jobs created; the prevailing average wage; and the average wage (excluding fringe benefits) projected to be paid in the new jobs. **Code of Virginia - § 3.2-309** - [7/31/2024]

Roanoke River Basin Bi-State Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the Roanoke River Basin Bi-State Commission. Code of Virginia - § 62.1-69.44 - [10/1/2024]

Secretary of Agriculture and Forestry and Secretary of Natural and Historic Resources

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the recommendations of the stakeholder advisory group convened to ensure that all of the Commonwealth's agricultural sector commitments are achieved in accordance with the Chesapeake Bay Total

Maximum Daily Load Phase III Watershed Implementation Plan, including a year-to-year timeline for achieving specific metrics for the achievement of the Commonwealth's agricultural sector commitments, including the coverage of a sufficient portion of Chesapeake Bay cropland by nutrient management plans or the installation of a sufficient number of livestock stream exclusion practices, in the Chesapeake Bay Total Maximum Daily Load Phase III Watershed Implementation Plan, and shall include specific annual percentages for nutrient management plan and stream exclusion adoption to meet the requirements of the Phase III Watershed Implementation Plan. [Reporting requirements of Chapter 735, Enactment Clause 2., 2023 Acts of Assembly, are identical.] **Chapter 736 Enactment Clause 2. (Regular Session, 2023)** - [7/1/2024]

Secretary of Labor

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the activities of the seafood industry workforce liaison. **Chapter 406 Enactment Clause 1. (Regular Session, 2022)** - [*12/1/2024*]

Secretary of Natural and Historic Resources

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual progress report on the impaired waters clean-up plan as described in § 62.1-44.117, including an estimate of the amount of Water Quality Improvement Grant funding expected to be requested by local governments for projects that are related to point source pollution and are eligible for grant funding, and including the requirements in subsection D of § 10.1-2127, subsection C of § 10.1-2128.1, and § 10.1-2134. [Includes reporting requirements of Item 358.A., 2024 Appropriation Act.] **Code of Virginia - § 62.1-44.118** - [11/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report describing the grants awarded from moneys deposited in the fund related to the voluntary Chesapeake Bay restoration contribution. The report shall include a list of grant recipients, a description of the purpose of each grant, the amount received by each grant recipient, and an assessment of activities or initiatives supported by each grant. **Code of Virginia - § 58.1-344.3** (C.2.c.) - [11/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report of all projects undertaken pursuant to a settlement or mitigation agreement upon which the Secretary of Natural Resources is an authorized signatory on behalf of the Governor. Appropriation Act - Item 358 C. (Special Session I, 2024) - [11/15/2024]

Secretary of the Commonwealth

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the status of Indian tribes in Virginia. Code of Virginia - § 2.2-401.01 (A.3.) - [12/1/2024]

Senator Frank M. Ruff, Jr. Center for Rural Virginia

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the status, needs, and accomplishments of the Senator Frank M. Ruff, Jr. Center for Rural Virginia. [Includes reporting requirements of Item 103.F. of the 2024 Appropriation Act.] Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2723 (A.10.) - [10/1/2024]

Southwest Virginia Energy Research and Development Authority

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual summary of the activities and recommendations of the Southwest Virginia Energy Research and Development Authority. **Code of Virginia - § 45.2-1721** - [*10/15/2024*]

State Air Pollution Control Board

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the air pollution control policies and status of the Commonwealth's air quality. Code of Virginia - § 10.1-1307 (H.) - [10/1/2024]

State Forester

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the actions, conclusions and recommendations for conserving the Commonwealth of Virginia's forest supply. Code of Virginia - § 10.1-1119 - [1/10/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the operation of the Office of Working Lands Preservation. Code of Virginia - § 10.1-1119.5 - [12/1/2024]

State Trails Advisory Committee

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the State Trails Advisory Committee, including (i) current and future plans for a statewide system of attractive, sustainable, connected, and enduring trails across the Commonwealth and (ii) any recommendations from the Committee that will be incorporated into the Virginia Outdoors Plan. **Code of Virginia - § 10.1-204.1 (C.)** - [*10/1/2024*]

State Water Commission

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the findings and recommendations of the State Water Commission. **Code of Virginia** - **§ 30-187 (3.)** - [*1/10/2024*]

State Water Control Board

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the state's water resources policy and the status of the state's water resources, including ground water. Code of Virginia - § 62.1-44.40 - [10/1/2024]

Tobacco Region Revitalization Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim activity and work of the Tobacco Region Revitalization Commission. Code of Virginia - § 3.2-3102 (F.) - [1/10/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual Report of the Tobacco Region Revitalization Commission. Code of Virginia - § 3.2-3103 (E.) - [12/31/2024]

Virginia Agricultural Council

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report and financial statements of the Virginia Agricultural Council. Code of Virginia - § 3.2-2904 (B.) - [11/1/2024]

Virginia Coal and Energy Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim activity and work of the Virginia Coal and Energy Commission. Code of Virginia - § 30-189 (B.) - [1/10/2024]

Virginia Land Conservation Board

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary on the interim activity and work of the Virginia Land Conservation Board, including an estimate of the funds needed to achieve goals established by the Board for (a) natural area protection, (b) open spaces and parks, (c) farmland preservation, (d) forest land preservation, (e) historical and cultural sites, (f) meeting the needs of under-resourced communities, and (g) any other goal determined by the Board. **Code of Virginia - § 10.1-1018.1** - [*12/15/2024*]

Virginia Marine Resources Commission

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the easements and leases executed for beds of certain waters of the Commonwealth outside of the Baylor Survey. **Code of Virginia - § 28.2-1208 (D.)** - [*11/30/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the progress and implementation of the blue crab fisheries management plan. Code of Virginia - § 28.2-203.1 (B.) - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on all projects and expenditures funded from the Virginia Saltwater Recreational Fishing Development Fund. **Appropriation Act - Item 376 C. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*12/15/2024*]

Virginia Roanoke River Basin Advisory Committee

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary on the interim activity and work of the Virginia Roanoke River Basin Advisory Committee. Code of Virginia - § 62.1-69.35:2 - [1/10/2024]

House Committee on Appropriations

Assistive Technology Loan Fund Authority

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the Assistive Technology Loan Fund Authority. Code of Virginia - § 51.5-59 - [10/1/2024]

Auditor of Public Accounts

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the financial audit of the Virginia Retirement System, the State Police Officers' Retirement System, and the Judicial Retirement System. **Code of Virginia - § 30-81 (F.)** - [1/10/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the adherence to the annual issuance limits of the Six-Year Capital Outlay Plan. [Reporting requirements of Chapter 759, Enactment Clause 10. (2016) are identical.] Chapter 769 Enactment Clause 10. (Regular Session, 2016) - [1/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the total and per capita revenues and expenditures, in detail, of all localities for the preceding fiscal year. Code of Virginia - § 15.2-2510 (C.) - [2/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual audit report of the Department of Taxation, including recommendations of annual benchmarks for evaluating the effectiveness of the Department of Taxation's local retail sales and use tax collection and distribution process. **Code of Virginia - § 30-133.2** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the Auditor of Public Accounts. (This may also satisfy the reporting requirement of Code of Virginia 30-133 C. - summary on the audits and other oversight responsibilities performed for the most recently ended fiscal year.) **Code of Virginia - § 30-141** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the certified tax revenues collected. [Reporting requirements of Item 2.B. and Item 252 of the 2024 Appropriation Act are included in this report.] **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-1829** (A.) - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the total general fund revenues collected in the most recently ended fiscal year, including the amount that could be paid into the Revenue Reserve Fund and the amount by which the amount in the Revenue Reserve Fund is less than the maximum amount permitted. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-1831.3 (A.)** - [11/1/2024]

Board of Education

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the progress of college laboratory schools in meeting the financial sustainability requirement by the end of their initial approval period as defined in § 22.1-349.8 of the Code of Virginia such that no additional state funding other than state funds received by a school division in support of Direct Aid for Public Education is required to support ongoing operations after the first contract renewal. **Appropriation Act - Item 125 B.31.c.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [*11/1/2024*]

Cannabis Equity Reinvestment Board

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim activity and work of the Cannabis Equity Reinvestment Board. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2499.3 (5.)** - [*1/10/2024*]

Central Virginia Community College

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the number of students enrolled in Central Virginia Community College, the programs provided with the number of students served, and the number of degrees and certificates awarded by program. **Appropriation Act - Item 200 O. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [10/1/2024]

Chesterfield County Public Schools

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the planning, implementation, and outcomes of the recovery high school established as a year-round high school with enrollment open to any high school student residing in Superintendent's Region 1 who is in the early stages of recovery from substance use disorder or dependency. Appropriation Act - Item 124 MM. (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/1/2024]

Chief Information Officer of the Commonwealth and Secretary of Administration

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on any amendments or modifications to the information technology infrastructure services contracts. [December 2023] Appropriation Act - Item 93 D. (Special Session I, 2023) - [1/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on any amendments or modifications to the information technology infrastructure services contracts. [January 2024] Appropriation Act - Item 93 D. (Special Session I, 2023) - [2/29/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on any amendments or modifications to the information technology infrastructure services contracts. [February 2024] Appropriation Act - Item 93 D. (Special Session I, 2023) - [3/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on any amendments or modifications to the information technology infrastructure services contracts. [March 2024] Appropriation Act - Item 93 D. (Special Session I, 2023) - [4/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on any amendments or modifications to the information technology infrastructure services contracts. [April 2024] Appropriation Act - Item 93 D. (Special Session I, 2023) - [5/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on any amendments or modifications to the information technology infrastructure services contracts. [May 2024] Appropriation Act - Item 93 D. (Special Session I, 2023) - [6/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on any amendments or modifications to the information technology infrastructure services contracts. [June 2024] Appropriation Act - Item 81 D. (Special Session I, 2024) - [7/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on any amendments or modifications to the information technology infrastructure services contracts. [July 2024] Appropriation Act - Item 81 D. (Special Session I, 2024) - [8/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on any amendments or modifications to the information technology infrastructure services contracts. [August 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 81 D. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on any amendments or modifications to the information technology infrastructure services contracts. [September 2024] Appropriation Act - Item 81 D. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on any amendments or modifications to the information technology infrastructure services contracts. [October 2024] Appropriation Act - Item 81 D. (Special Session I, 2024) - [11/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on any amendments or modifications to the information technology infrastructure services contracts. [November 2024] Appropriation Act - Item 81 D. (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/31/2024]

Chief Transformation Officer

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the on the use of consultants for transformation and reform initiatives since January 2022, including each instance that a consultant was used, the contract utilized, the amount, the purpose, and consultant name. **Appropriation Act - Item 485 J.4. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [1/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly status report on the projects and amounts expended per project to implement government transformation initiatives identified by the Chief Transformation Officer and approved by the Governor. [4Q FY 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 471 I.1. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly status report on the projects and amounts expended per project to implement government transformation initiatives identified by the Chief Transformation Officer and approved by the Governor. [1Q FY 2025] **Appropriation Act - Item 471 I.1. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*10/1/2024*]

Christopher Newport University

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the salary, by position, of any executive officer of such institution that exceeds for the previous fiscal year the salary limit for the chief executive officer for such institution as set forth in the general Appropriation Act. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-102.1** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on foundations associated with Christopher Newport University, including the total annual expenditures by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for scholarships or financial aid by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for faculty compensation by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for equipment and technology by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for administrative support by each foundation; and the percentage of expenditures used for executive compensation by each foundation. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-108** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Amendments to, or affirmation of, the previous year's six-year plan for Christopher Newport University (CNU), including a report of CNU's active contributions to efforts to stimulate the economic development of the Commonwealth, the area in which CNU is located, and, if subject to a management agreement set forth in Article 4 (§ 23.1-1004 et seq.) of Chapter 10, Code of Virginia, the areas that lag behind the Commonwealth in terms of income, employment, and other factors. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-306 (B.)** - [*12/1/2024*]

CodeVA

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the activities in the previous year to support computer science teacher training and curriculum development, including collaboration with other stakeholders to avoid duplication of efforts. Appropriation Act - Item 124 AA.2. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

Commission on Early Childhood Care and Education

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the review and recommendations of updates to the current copayment schedule, parental work requirements, and attendance expectations applicable to the Child Care Subsidy Program and Mixed Delivery Grant Program, including: (i) leveraging state general funds to minimize the fiscal cliff as family income increases beyond program eligibility, and (ii) use of reasonable family copayments to minimize the need for additional general funds. **Appropriation Act - Item 125.10 H. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*12/1/2024*]

Commission on Unemployment Compensation

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the Subcommittee on Unemployment Insurance. Code of Virginia - § 30-222 (D.) - [12/1/2024]

Commissioner of Highways

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the cost and feasibility of permitting HOV (High-Occupancy Vehicle) access at all times and free-of-charge on the Downtown-Midtown Tunnel facility, and the estimated cost and recommendations for implementation. Appropriation Act - Item 441 C.7. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the use of moneys in the Innovation and Technology Transportation Fund. Code of Virginia - § 33.2-1531 - [11/30/2024]

Commonwealth Center for Advanced Logistics Systems

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on (i) all planned and actual revenue and expenditures along with funding sources, including state, federal, and other revenue sources for the Commonwealth Center for Advanced Logistics(CCALS), (ii) the research activities of CCALS, and (iii) relevant economic outcomes as a result of the CCALS' work in each fiscal year. **Appropriation Act - Item 115 M.2. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [10/1/2024]

Commonwealth Center for Advanced Manufacturing

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual status update of all new incentive programs, including but not limited to the following: (i) Memorandum of Understanding (MOUs) that the Commonwealth Center for Advanced Manufacturing (CCAM) has entered into with each university partner; (ii) funds disbursed to both university and private sector partners of CCAM, as well as any other recipients; (iii) any other agreements CCAM has entered into with representatives of the public and private sectors that may impact current and future incentive fund disbursements; and (iv) any additional information requested by the Secretary of Finance, or the Chairs of the House Appropriations and Senate Finance and Appropriations Committees. Appropriation Act - Item 115 K.5. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

Commonwealth Cyber Initiative

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report detailing the use and leverage of the investment in Item 115.L.1. of the 2024 Appropriation Act in strengthening the state's cyber economy, including information on: (i) external research grants attracted to support the work of the Commonwealth Cyber Initiative (CCI), (ii) research grants awarded from the funds contained in Item 115.L.1. of the 2024 Appropriation Act, (iii) research faculty recruited, (iv) results of entrepreneurship and workforce programming, (v) collaborative partnerships and projects, (vi) correlated economic outcomes (jobs and new business formation), and (vii) the geographic distribution of awards from the funding contained in Item 115 L.1. of the 2024 Appropriation Act - Item 115 L.4. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

Commonwealth Savers Plan

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the State-Facilitated IRA Savings Program for the preceding year, including a complete operating and financial statement covering the operation of the State-Facilitated IRA Savings Program during the year and shall include a statement of projected receipts, disbursements, investments, and costs for the further operation of the State-Facilitated IRA Savings Program. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2753** - [12/15/2024]

Commonwealth Savers Plan Board

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the actuarial soundness of the Commonwealth Savers Plan's prepaid programs, which shall include (i) contract pricing policies and objectives, (ii) current and projected assets and actuarially estimated value of tuition obligations, and (iii) actuarial assumptions. **Code of Virginia - § 30-332 (B.)** - [12/15/2024]

Commonwealth Transportation Board

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the status and progress of the implementation of the Interstate 81 Corridor Improvement Program, including: 1. The safety and performance of the Interstate 81 corridor, including the number of incidents, the average duration of incidents, the number and average duration of incidents involving lane closures, and the person-hours of delay along the Interstate 81 corridor; 2. An assessment of the effectiveness of the operational strategies and capital projects implemented and funded through the Program; 3. The status of capital projects funded through the Program; and 4. The current and projected balances of the Interstate 81 Corridor Improvement Fund. **Code of Virginia - § 33.2-3602 (D.)** - [*12/15/2024*]

Compensation Board

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Report on retention data for deputies with law enforcement duties compared to deputies without law enforcement duties, including information on local salary supplements, information on the distribution of time allocated for law enforcement, court security and jail responsibilities in localities in which the sheriff has law enforcement authority, and data on the degree to which individual deputies are moved across the different responsibilities or assigned to one specific responsibility. **Appropriation Act - Item 60 P.2.** (**Special Session I, 2024**) - [10/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the number and diagnoses of inmates with mental illnesses in local and regional jails, the treatment services provided, and expenditures on jail mental health programs. The report shall be prepared in cooperation with the Virginia Sheriffs Association, the Virginia Association of Regional Jails, the Virginia Association of Community Services Boards, and the Department of Behavioral Health and Developmental Services, and shall be coordinated with the data submissions required for the annual jail cost report. **Appropriation Act - Item 61 J.1. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Progress report on the study of the staffing standards used to determine and distribute funding and positions allocated to Commonwealth's Attorney's offices, including the use of diversion programs, specialty dockets, and other programs that incentivize best practices and improved outcomes as part of overall criminal justice reform efforts, rather than the current practice which relies solely on metrics related to felony charges and convictions, and shall identify funding needs to support staffing for statutorily prescribed duties while also identifying funding needs for participation in special programs, discretionary duties, and current local supplemental funds allocated. Appropriation Act - Item 67 V.2. (Special Session I, 2024) - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the total of fines, costs, forfeitures and penalties assessed, collected, and unpaid and those which remain unsatisfied or do not meet the conditions of § 19.2-354 by each circuit and district court. The report shall include the procedures established by the Department of Taxation and the State Compensation Board pursuant to this section and a plan for increasing the collection of unpaid fines, costs, forfeitures and penalties. [The reporting requirement for Item 64.F. of the 2024 Appropriation Act is included in this report.] **Code of Virginia - § 19.2-349 (D.)** - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the jail revenues and expenditures for all local and regional jails and jail farms which receive funds from the Compensation Board, including an audited statement of revenues and expenses for inmate canteen accounts, telephone commission funds, inmate medical co-payment funds, and any other fees collected from inmates and investment/interest monies. **Appropriation Act - Item 67 K.1. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [12/1/2024]

Department for Aging and Rehabilitative Services

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on brain injury services, documenting the number of individuals served, services provided, and success in attracting non-state resources. Appropriation Act - Item 314 N.8. (Special Session I, 2024) - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the Auxiliary Grant (AG) program oversight findings and activities, including for each month of the previous fiscal year, the number of AG recipients living in a supportive housing setting, as well as the number of individuals receiving an AG supportive housing slot that were discharged from a state behavioral health facility in the prior 12 months. **Appropriation Act - Item 319 C. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report that details all of the vocational rehabilitation program revenues and spending from the prior fiscal year, and spending projections for the current and upcoming fiscal years. **Appropriation Act - Item 314 A.4.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual status report on the results of the interdisciplinary plan of care and dementia care management for 88 individuals diagnosed with dementia, provided through a partnership between the Memory and Aging Care Clinic at the University of Virginia and the Alzheimer's Association and the Martha W. Goodson Center of Riverside Health Services and the Peninsula Agency on Aging. [Includes reporting requirements for Item 315.M. of the 2024 Appropriation Act.] **Appropriation Act - Item 315 J. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

Department of Accounts

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the status and effectiveness of recovery audits, including any savings. Code of Virginia - § 2.2-1822.1 - [1/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Biannual report on each off-balance sheet financial obligation of the Commonwealth, itemized by agency, board, institution, or authority of the Commonwealth, and such other obligations of the Commonwealth that are estimated by the Comptroller to be incurred. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-813.2** - [4/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on any amounts owed to agencies from any source that are more than six months delinquent, the length of such delinquencies, and the total of all such delinquent amounts in each six-month interval. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-603 (E.(ii))** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Biannual report on each off-balance sheet financial obligation of the Commonwealth, itemized by agency, board, institution, or authority of the Commonwealth, and such other obligations of the Commonwealth that are estimated by the Comptroller to be incurred. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-813.2** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the number and dollar amounts of late payments by departments, institutions and agencies, the total amount of interest paid, and the specific steps being taken to reduce the incidence of late payments. **Code of Virginia - 2.2-4356 - [11/1/2024]**

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual Comprehensive Financial Report of the Office of the Comptroller. [Preliminary report is filed by the Office of the Governor on or before September 15 of each year.] **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-813** - [*12/15/2024*]

Department of Agriculture and Consumer Services

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the activities and use of moneys in the Virginia Spirits Promotion Fund, including statistics regarding the extent to which use of moneys in the Virginia Spirits Promotion Fund has impacted spirits sales in the Commonwealth. **Code of Virginia - § 3.2-3011 (12.)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the Task Force on Transparency in Publicly Funded Animal Testing Facilities convened for the purpose of identifying potential deficiencies in publicly funded animal testing facilities, as that term is defined in § 3.2-6593.2 of the Code of Virginia, and recommending methods and context for making certain information about such animal testing facilities publicly available, including information pertaining to instances of noncompliance with federal animal welfare regulations, guidelines, or policies, as well as the care, use, and approximate numbers of animals used for research, education, testing, or other experimental, scientific, or medical purposes by each public institution of higher education in the Commonwealth, including animals not covered by the federal Animal Welfare Act (7 U.S.C. § 2131 et seq.). [Reporting requirements of Chapter 675, Enactment Clause 1., of the 2024 Acts of Assembly, are identical.] **Chapter 693 Enactment Clause 1. (Regular Session, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the Virginia Food Access Investment Program and Fund, including the amount of funding committed to projects from the Fund. **Code of Virginia - § 36-156.6** - [*12/1/2024*]

Department of Behavioral Health and Developmental Services

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Quarterly status report on compliance with the provisions of the settlement agreement with the United States Department of Justice pursuant to civil action no: 3:12cv059-JAG, including: (i) a list of each noncompliant provision; (ii) the status of meeting the provision; (iii) the department's planned actions to achieve compliance; and (iv) the date the department expects to achieve compliance with the provision. **Appropriation Act - Item 310 D.2. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [1/31/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Quarterly report on each project for comprehensive psychiatric emergency programs or similar models of psychiatric care in emergency departments, and its projected impact on the state behavioral health facility census. [Q2 FY 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 311 NN. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [2/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Quarterly report on the projects awarded for supervised residential care for 100 individuals with details on each project and its projected impact on the state's extraordinary barriers list. [Q2 FY2024] **Appropriation Act** - **Item 312 X. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [2/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Quarterly report on the expense of surveillance activities and testing costs of residents and staff in order to avoid and manage COVID-19 outbreaks at state facilities, including the number of tests administered. Appropriation Act - Item 317 D. (Special Session I, 2023) - [4/15/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Quarterly status report on compliance with the provisions of the settlement agreement with the United States Department of Justice pursuant to civil action no: 3:12cv059-JAG, including: (i) a list of each noncompliant provision; (ii) the status of meeting the provision; (iii) the department's planned actions to achieve compliance; and (iv) the date the department expects to achieve compliance with the provision. **Appropriation Act - Item 310 D.2. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [4/30/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Quarterly report on the projects awarded for supervised residential care for 100 individuals with details on each project and its projected impact on the state's extraordinary barriers list. [Q3 FY2024] **Appropriation Act** - **Item 312 X. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [*5/1/2024*]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the distribution and use of the grant funds provided to members of the Virginia Association of Recovery Residences for recovery support services. Appropriation Act - Item 296 L.1. (Special Session I, 2024) - [8/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Quarterly report on the projects awarded for supervised residential care for 100 individuals with details on each project and its projected impact on the state's extraordinary barriers list. [Q4 FY2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 296 T. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [8/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Report on the General Fund and Nongeneral Fund allocations and authorized position levels for each state-operated training center. **Appropriation Act - Item 308 (Special Session I, 2024)** - [8/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Quarterly status report on compliance with the provisions of the settlement agreement with the United States Department of Justice pursuant to civil action no: 3:12cv059-JAG, including: (i) a list of each noncompliant provision; (ii) the status of meeting the provision; (iii) the department's planned actions to achieve compliance; and (iv) the date the department expects to achieve compliance with the provision. **Appropriation Act - Item 294 D.2.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/31/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the number of individuals served through discharge assistance plans and the types of services provided. **Appropriation Act - Item 301 B. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Quarterly report on the projects awarded for supervised residential care for 100 individuals with details on each project and its projected impact on the state's extraordinary barriers list. [Q1 FY2025] Appropriation Act - Item 296 T. (Special Session I, 2024) - [11/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Report on the allocation and funding for Programs of Assertive Community Treatment (PACT) in the Commonwealth, including information on the cost of each team, the cost per individual served and the cost effectiveness of each PACT in diverting individuals from state and local hospitalization and stabilizing individuals in the community. **Appropriation Act - Item 295 T. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Report on the number of individuals who are discharged from state behavioral health hospitals who receive supportive housing services, the number of individuals who are on the hospitals' extraordinary barrier list who could receive supportive housing services, and the number of individuals in the community who receive supportive housing services and whether they are at risk of institutionalization. The report shall also include the average length of stay in permanent supportive housing for individuals receiving such services and report how the funding is reinvested when individuals discontinue receiving such services. Appropriation Act - Item 297 Y.2. (Special Session I, 2024) - [11/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the effectiveness and outcomes of program funding to Community Service Boards and Behavioral Health Authorities for same-day access for community behavioral health services. **Chapter 683 Enactment Clause 4. (Regular Session, 2017)** - [*12/1/2024*]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the grants awarded to federally qualified health centers, or other healthcare organizations, to establish school-based health clinics to serve students and their families, as well as school staff, to provide mental health services, primary medical care, and other health services in schools. **Appropriation Act - Item 295 FF. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [12/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the operation of Virginia's publicly-funded behavioral health and developmental services system. The report shall include a brief narrative and data on the numbers of individuals receiving state facility services or CSB services, including purchased inpatient psychiatric services, the types and amounts of services received by these individuals, and CSB and state facility service capacities, staffing, revenues, and expenditures. The annual report also shall describe major new initiatives implemented during the past year and shall provide information on the accomplishment of systemic outcome and performance measures during the year. [Includes reporting requirements of Item 295.I. of the 2024 Appropriation Act.] **Code of Virginia - § 37.2-304 (12.)** - [*12/1/2024*]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the status of the contract for the use of up to eight beds of a 20-bed acute, inpatient psychiatric unit at Chesapeake Regional Healthcare for state purposes to increase diversion from state mental health hospitals, including an estimate of the potential cost savings of diversion from state hospital beds that could occur with use of the eight beds, and an estimated annual state contribution to support Chesapeake Regional Healthcare. **Appropriation Act - Item 296 Q. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [12/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Report on (i) the needs assessment to determine the unmet need for each of the nine service components of STEP-VA; and (ii) the estimate of the cost of satisfying the unmet need for each of the nine STEP-VA service components statewide. **Appropriation Act - Item 295 QQ. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*12*/*1*/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Report that: (i) identifies all current Department of Behavioral Health and Developmental Services (DBHDS) requirements related to documentation and reporting of CSB (Consumer Services Boards) behavioral health services, (ii) identifies which of these requirements currently apply to work by CSB direct care staff, (iii) identifies any DBHDS requirements of direct care staff that are duplicative of or conflict with other DBHDS requirements, and (iv)

eliminates any requirements that are not essential to ensuring consumers receive effective and timely services. Appropriation Act - Item 295 OO.2. (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the expense of surveillance activities and testing costs of residents and staff in order to avoid and manage COVID-19 outbreaks at state facilities, including the number of tests administered. **Appropriation** Act - Item 317 D. (Special Session I, 2023) - [1/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the number of additional individuals who have applied for compensation to individuals who were involuntarily sterilized pursuant to the Virginia Eugenical Sterilization Act and who were living as of February 1, 2015. **Appropriation Act - Item 311 S.5. (Special Session I, 2022)** - [4/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on each project for comprehensive psychiatric emergency programs or similar models of psychiatric care in emergency departments, and its projected impact on the state behavioral health facility census. [Q3 FY 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 311 NN. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [*5/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Final report on the evaluation of the public-private partnership arrangements for the Catawba Hospital Transformation Plan or other potential alternatives for the provision of behavioral health or substance use disorder services, including private sector options, potential public-private partnerships to manage and operate a substance use disorder facility and to manage a new residential treatment program and outpatient facility, an assessment of how the surrounding localities and their local law enforcement agencies may work together to share efforts in transporting and taking custody of individuals under an emergency custody order or temporary detention order who would otherwise be transported to Catawba, and an assessment of if and how the surrounding localities may pool their opioid settlement funds to aid in the Catawba Hospital Transformation Plan. **Appropriation Act - Item 311 MM. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly status report on compliance with the provisions of the settlement agreement with the United States Department of Justice pursuant to civil action no: 3:12cv059-JAG, including: (i) a list of each noncompliant provision; (ii) the status of meeting the provision; (iii) the department's planned actions to achieve compliance; and (iv) the date the department expects to achieve compliance with the provision. **Appropriation Act - Item 294 D.2. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [7/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the expansion of therapeutic intervention and discharge planning services to seven days a week at Central State Hospital and Southern Virginia Mental Health Institute, including the impact on length of stay, number of discharges occurring during the expanded service time, and overall impact on discharge planning and the census of the affected facilities. **Appropriation Act - Item 301 D. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [8/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the funds appropriated for the purpose of complying with the settlement agreement with the United States Department of Justice pursuant to civil action no: 3:12cv059-JAG that remain unspent at the end of each fiscal year, including each item and the amount of funding for such item that remains unspent, with an explanation for the remaining balance at year end. **Appropriation Act - Item 294 D.1. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the revenue collections, expenditures and allocations of the Problem Gambling Treatment and Support Fund for the prior fiscal year. **Appropriation Act - Item 295 GG. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on (i) Community Services Boards (CSB) performance in improving the functioning levels of its consumers based on composite and individual item scores from the DLA-20 assessment, or results from another comparable assessment, by CSB, (ii) changes in CSB performance in improving consumer functioning levels over time, by CSB, (iii) any substantial underperformance or non-compliance and associated enforcement actions, and (iv) the use of functional assessment data by the Department of Behavioral Health and Developmental Services to improve CSB performance. **Appropriation Act - Item 295 OO.1.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the average salaries, turnover, and vacancy rates by position type across Community Services Boards. Appropriation Act - Item 295 OO.5. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the disbursement of the funds used to provide alternative transportation for adults and children under a temporary detention order or involuntary commitment order who are awaiting transport to an inpatient bed, including the effectiveness and outcomes of the program funding. **Appropriation Act - Item 296 E. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations on the study of existing, and developing new, if necessary, alternative placements that are effective, safe, and therapeutic for children and youth who would otherwise be admitted to the Commonwealth Center for Children and Adolescents (CCCA), including information on (i) the types and locations

of alternative placements identified, (ii) the number and treatment needs of children and youth who could be admitted at each placement type identified, (iii) the cost and funding sources for each placement type, and (iv) steps that remain to be taken to identify a sufficient number of appropriate alternative placements for all children and youth who would otherwise be admitted to the CCCA. **Appropriation Act - Item 301 G. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the (a) total revenues used to support Part C services, (b) total expenses for all Part C services, (c) total number of infants, toddlers and families served using all Part C revenues, and (d) services provided to those infants, toddlers, and families. **Appropriation Act - Item 297 H.2.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [11/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the substance abuse treatment program utilizing non-narcotic, long-acting, injectable prescription drug treatment regimens ("treatment") used in conjunction with drug treatment court programs, including the number of participants, the number of drug courts that utilized the funding, and the number of treatments administered. **Appropriation Act - Item 295 X. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*12/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on: (i) the assessment protocol approved by the Director of the Department of Corrections and the Commissioner of Behavioral Health and Developmental Services to identify prisoners and defendants who appear to meet the definition of a sexually violent predator pursuant to subsections B and C of Code of Virginia § 37.2-903, including the specific screening instrument adopted and the criteria used to determine whether a prisoner or defendant meets the definition of a sexually violent predator and (ii) the number of prisoners screened pursuant to subsection B of § 37.2-903 and the number of prisoners identified as meeting the definition of a sexually violent predator and referred to the Commitment Review Committee (the CRC) for assessment pursuant to subsection D of § 37.2-903; and including a comparison of the number of defendants identified as appearing to meet the definition of a sexually violent predator and referred to the CRC pursuant to subsection C of § 37.2-903 in the previous year and the five years immediately prior thereto. **Code of Virginia - § 37.2-903** (**E**.) - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the changes to STEP-VA performance measures and benchmarks that are anticipated to be included in Community Services Board performance contracts, which will become effective July 1, 2025. **Appropriation Act - Item 295 NN. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*12*/*1*/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the comprehensive review of the performance contracts with CSBs (Community Services Boards) and the improvements made to all performance measures in the base performance contract and addendums to ensure that (i) performance measures are designed to measure outcomes for each service, (ii) performance measures include a relevant benchmark for each measurement, and (iii) the Department of Behavioral Health and Developmental Services has given clear direction on how it will monitor performance and enforce compliance with performance requirements. **Appropriation Act - Item 295 OO.3.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/1/2024]

Department of Conservation and Recreation

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the Virginia Invasive Species Working group convened to develop industry resources relating to invasive plant species and noxious weeds. **Chapter 153 Enactment Clause 2.** (**Regular Session, 2023**) - [*1*/10/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Semi-annual report on each Virginia soil and water conservation district's budget, revised budget, previous year's balance budget, and expenditure for the following: (i) the federal Conservation Reserve Enhancement Program, (ii) the use of Agricultural Best Management Cost-Share Program funds within the Chesapeake Bay watershed, (iii) the use of Agricultural Best Management Cost-Share Program funds within the Southern Rivers area, and (iv) the amount of Technical Assistance funding. The August 15 report shall reflect cumulative amounts. The report shall also include any amounts from the settlement agreements entered into between July 1, 2017, and June 30, 2022, and shall include: 1) an estimation of the timeline and amount for each fiscal year to implement agricultural best management practices; and 2) an estimation of the timeline and amount for each fiscal year of additional technical assistance provided as a result of the additional funding from the settlements. **Appropriation Act - Item 374 A.3. and A.4. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [2/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Semi-annual report on each Virginia soil and water conservation district's budget, revised budget, previous year's balance budget, and expenditure for the following: (i) the federal Conservation Reserve Enhancement Program, (ii) the use of Agricultural Best Management Cost-Share Program funds within the Chesapeake Bay watershed, (iii) the use of Agricultural Best Management Cost-Share Program funds within the Southern Rivers area, and (iv) the amount of Technical Assistance funding. The August 15 report shall reflect cumulative amounts. The report shall also include any amounts from the settlement agreements entered into between July 1, 2017, and June 30, 2022, and shall include: 1) an estimation of the timeline and amount for each fiscal year to implement agricultural best management practices; and 2) an estimation of the timeline and amount for each fiscal year of additional technical assistance provided as a result of the additional funding from the settlements. **Appropriation Act - Item 359 A.3. and A.4. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [8/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the leasing activities carried out pursuant to § 10.1-109 of the Code of Virginia. Code of Virginia - § 10.1-109 (D.) - [10/1/2024]

Department of Corrections

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual data report on the medical treatment provided to offenders at each facility, to include, as a proportion of average daily population at each facility, the levels of inmates who received care, including: the specific proportions of inmates from each facility who were treated as inpatients, the specific proportion of inmates from each facility who were treated as outpatients, data on prescription drug administration, and the proportion of inmates from each facility who received other discrete services. **Appropriation Act - Item 390 N. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the implementation and usage of the behavioral correction program. Appropriation Act - Item 402 G.3. (Special Session I, 2023) - [6/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the how funds were used for the repair, renovation, or improvement of existing correctional facilities including mechanical and security systems, including: i) the facilities in which the funds were spent; ii) a description of each project; and iii) the total amount spent for each project. **Appropriation Act - Item C-32 A.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [7/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the status of jail construction and renovation projects as approved for funding by the General Assembly. The report shall be limited to those projects which increase bed capacity and shall include a brief summary description of each project, the total capital cost of the project and the approved state share of the capital cost, the number of beds approved, along with the net number of new beds if existing beds are to be removed, and the closure of any existing facilities, if applicable. The report shall also include the six-year population forecast, as well as the double-bunking capacity compared to the rated capacity for each project listed, as well as the general fund impact on community corrections programs as reported by the Department of Criminal Justice Services, and the recommended financing arrangements and estimated general fund requirements for debt service as provided by the State Treasurer. **Appropriation Act - Item 385 B. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the status of opioid treatment programs in the detention and diversion centers, including recidivism and illegal drug relapse of participants in the program. Appropriation Act - Item 387 B. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the work group on the progress and outcomes of the university health system medical pilots. **Appropriation Act - Item 389 D. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*10/15/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the use of funding for seminars on overcoming obstacles to re-entry and promoting family integration in the correctional centers designated for intensive re-entry programs. Appropriation Act - Item 390 K. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report detailing the intended disposition and/or alternate use of the following facilities slated for closure: Sussex II State Prison, Augusta Correctional Center, Haynesville Field Unit, and Stafford Community Corrections Alternative Program, including costs to maintain the property in habitable condition and, if applicable, costs to renovate or repurpose, and specific repurpose intentions if facility ownership is retained, and details on timeline and cost estimates to demolish, sell, or otherwise dispose of any of these facilities. **Appropriation Act - Item C-32 B. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the Department of Corrections (the Department) assessment of the use of staffing posts and facility space with the goal of maximizing efficiency in light of the lower inmate population and correctional officer staffing level as compared to a decade ago, including (i) the Department's authorized, funded, and filled position levels over the past ten years; (ii) a summary of the current methodology for establishing staffing levels for each facility; (iii) an examination of establishing per facility staffing ratios, with distinct measures for double bunked and non-double bunked units, that may be used to set target staffing levels depending on inmate populations; and (iv) facility age, outstanding maintenance needs, and debt services. **Appropriation Act - Item 390 T. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [12/1/2024]

Department of Criminal Justice Services

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual summary report on federal anti-crime and related grants which will require state general funds for matching purposes during fiscal year 2013 and beyond. The report shall include a list of each grant and grantee, the purpose of the grant, and the amount of federal and state funds recommended, organized by topical area and fiscal period. The report shall indicate whether each grant represents a new program or a renewal of an existing grant. **Appropriation Act - Item 408 A.2. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [*1*/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings of the work group convened to assess: (i) gaps in available services for victims of crimes especially mass violence events; (ii) methods of investing the funds to ensure sustainable annual financial returns; (iii) options for determining eligibility for funding, including parameters for who is considered a victim of a mass violence event; (iv) a detailed plan for administering the funds that works holistically with the Criminal Injuries Compensation Fund; (v) any potential categories of victims and witnesses, including families of victims, that are impacted by violence but are not currently eligible for the Criminal Injuries Compensation Fund; and (vi) approaches used in other states to support victims of mass violence. **Appropriation Act - Item 485 M. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the amount of funding provided by localities to support public safety services and the amount of funding provided to supplement that local funding. Appropriation Act - Item 396 C.2. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the qualitative and quantitative data of pilot site performance, including: (i) mental health screenings and assessments provided to inmates, (ii) mental health treatment plans and services provided to inmates, (iii) jail safety incidents involving inmates and jail staff, (iv) the provision of appropriate services after release, (v) the number of inmates re-arrested or re-incarcerated within 90 days after release following a positive identification for mental health disorders in jail or the receipt of mental health treatment within the facility. Appropriation Act - Item **394 J.3.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the current and projected status of federal, state and local funding for victim-witness programs supported by the Virginia Crime Victim-Witness Fund. **Appropriation Act - Item 394 B.2.** (Special Session **I**, 2024) - [10/16/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual summary report on the activities of the Office of Safer Communities, including summarizing violence reduction grantees' use of funds, including any available outcome measures, noting alignment with national promising practices, and the findings on other best practices. **Appropriation Act - Item 394 N.4.c.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [11/1/2024]

Department of Education

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual compiled report on the individual uses for the prior year of the following funds: (i) Prevention, Intervention, and Remediation, (ii) At-Risk Add-On, and (iii) Early Reading Intervention, including permitted categories of spending, personnel, both state and local contributions, and to the extent possible, the individual schools which these funds were expended. **Appropriation Act - Item 137 B.29.** (Special Session I, 2023) - [1/10/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of teacher salaries, by local school division. In addition to information on average salaries by school division and statewide comparisons with other states, the report shall also include information on starting salaries by school division and average teacher salaries by school. **Appropriation Act - Item 137 B.12.** (Special Session I, 2023) - [1/10/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the outcome data for students enrolled in special education private day schools. **Appropriation Act - Item 130 G.3. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [*1/10/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the status of required local effort in support of the Standards of Quality. [Includes reporting requirements for Item 137.B.8.a.2) of the 2023 Appropriation Act.] Code of Virginia - 22.1-97 (A.) - [1/10/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the application information for each school division applying for tuition scholarships for licensed public high school teachers pursuing additional credentialing requirements necessary to be considered faculty who are qualified to teach dual enrollment courses in high schools in their local school division, including the number of recipients and amount of tuition awarded to each school division, the institution of higher education receiving tuition, the credentialing area pursued by recipients, and dual enrollment courses offered after the recipient's successful completion of the pursued credentialing. **Appropriation Act - Item 136 G.4. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [6/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Initial report on: (i) the level of staffing, amount of funding, and opportunities and challenges of the Office of School Quality (the Office) for FY 2023 and FY 2024; (ii) the planned organizational structure, staffing, and resource needs of the Office over the next five years; (iii) the goals and expected outcomes of the Office and how the Office will collaborate with staff and units within the Department of Education to support schools based on their specific needs; and (iv) a plan to evaluate the effectiveness of the Office, including feedback from school divisions and stakeholders to determine both the impact and quality of the assistance received. **Appropriation Act - Item 120 C.3.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Summary report on the pass-through federal Elementary and Secondary School Emergency Relief funds provided through the Coronavirus Aid, Relief, and Economic Security Act (P.L. 116-136), the Coronavirus Response

and Relief Supplemental Appropriations Act of 2021 (P.L. 116-260) and the American Rescue Plan Act (P.L. 117-2). Appropriation Act - Item 137 B.31. (Special Session I, 2024) - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on how well the Virginia Preschool Initiative promotes readiness in all key developmental domains assessed. **Appropriation Act - Item 117 H.e. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*10/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the cost-savings agreements made and the adjusted state shares so approved as related to contiguous school divisions and consolidation or sharing of educational, administrative, or support services. **Code of Virginia - § 22.1-98.2 (A.)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the use of the funds appropriated for learning loss recovery, additional operating and infrastructure support, and the use of school division pass-through federal Elementary and Secondary School Education Relief funds used since 2020, and shall specify amounts obligated and expensed based on reporting categories as prescribed by the Department of Education, including how funds address performance gains or losses related to reading and mathematics and support preparation and implementation of the Virginia Literacy Act. **Appropriation Act - Item 137 C.47.c. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report that reflects all Child Care and Development Fund (CCDF) expenditures from the previous fiscal year, current grant balances, as well as all anticipated spending for the current and two subsequent fiscal years. Identified spending should, at a minimum, be broken down by subsidies (mandated and discretionary), administrative costs, and quality efforts; and should report, by locality, the number of subsidies (mandated and discretionary) provided, number of providers receiving CCDF dollars, the overall number of child care providers, and the waitlist for services. **Appropriation Act - Item 125.10 B.2.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the Literary Fund loan issuance , including details of: 1) loan applications received in the prior fiscal year by locality, project, and amount; 2) loans issued in the prior fiscal year by locality, project, and amount; 3) the schedule of loan interest rates and the basis for those rates; 4) loans issued for school consolidation projects and the projected impact of those school consolidations; and 5) the impact of loans issued to date on the Literary Fund cash balance, outstanding loan balance, and projected asset base. **Appropriation Act - Item 125 C.13.b.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Summary report on the use of funds appropriated in fiscal year 2024 for the Flexible Funding Supplement and on the use of pass-through federal Elementary and Secondary School Emergency Relief funds used since 2020, including amounts obligated and expensed based on reporting categories as prescribed by the Department of Education, and how funds address performance gains or losses related to reading and mathematics and support preparation and implementation of the Virginia Literacy Act. **Appropriation Act - Item 125 B.30.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual consolidated report on the program effectiveness and available outcome measures, including student performance indicators, with respect to teacher residency partnerships between university teacher preparation programs and the Petersburg, Norfolk, and Richmond City school divisions and any other university teacher preparation programs and hard-to-staff school divisions to help improve new teacher training and retention for hard-to-staff schools. **Appropriation Act - Item 124 Q.2. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual progress reports from the participating school divisions receiving funding from a Targeted Extended/Enriched School Year and Year-round School grant, including an executive summary of the program's overall status and levels of measured success. **Appropriation Act - Item 124 M.6.b** (Special Session I, 2024) - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Initial report on the progress of toward improving services to students with disabilities, including (i) the estimated costs, requirements, and timeline to implement the Virginia IEP data system and template; (ii) a plan for the Department of Education to begin providing technical assistance and coaching to local school divisions; (iii) the status of reviews, form updates, and worksheet development relating to referral, evaluation, reevaluation, and eligibility; and (iv) estimated costs and the timeline to develop and implement high-quality professional development to support (a) the implementation of referral, evaluation, reevaluation, and eligibility guidance, forms, and worksheets; (b) the effective utilization of the Virginia IEP data system and template; and (c) the implementation of instructional practices to support the provision of specially designed instruction in inclusive settings. [Reporting requirements of Chapter 468, Enactment Clause 5., of the 2024 Acts of Assembly, are identical.] **Chapter 502 Enactment Clause 5. (Regular Session, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on any forfeited federal grant funding as a result of not fulfilling the specifications of a grant. **Appropriation Act - Item § 4-8.02 d. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the compiled results of the school breakfast program, including chronic absenteeism rates, student attendance and tardy arrivals, office discipline referrals, student achievement measures, teachers' and

administrators' responses to the impact of the program on student hunger, student attentiveness, and overall classroom learning environment before and after implementation, and the financial impact on the division's school food program. Appropriation Act - Item 125 C.29.c.3) (Special Session I, 2024) - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the plan to implement a new state assessment system, including a revised timeframe; estimated short- and long-term costs, including the costs to transition to the new system; staffing and training needs; key milestones; and project deliverables. **Appropriation Act - Item 119 A.2.a.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Updates to the plan for implementation of revised Virginia Standards of Learning summative assessments of proficiency developed pursuant to Enactment Clause 1, § 2. of Chapter 760 of the 2022 Acts of Assembly, including a revised timeframe; estimated short- and long-term costs, including the costs to transition to the new system; staffing and training needs; key milestones; and project deliverables. **Chapter 760 Enactment Clause 1.**, § 3. (**Regular Session, 2022**) - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the projected general funds needed for early childhood care and education for the upcoming two fiscal years based on cost of quality rate per child in order to (i) maintain the current number of slots, (ii) increase the number of slots using a projected growth rate, and (iii) increase the number of slots to fully accommodate parent demand and eliminate waitlists. **Code of Virginia - § 22.1-289.03 (D.)** - [11/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of all scholarship foundations receiving donations for which tax credits were awarded pursuant to Article 13.3 (§ 58.1-439.25 et seq.) of Title 58.1, Code of Virginia. The list shall report such scholarships for the 12-month period ending on the immediately preceding June 30. Code of Virginia - § 58.1-439.27 (B.) - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the plan for creating a new program to deliver flexible mental health funds to divisions, including: (i) a proposed vision and goals for Virginia's school-based mental health program and action steps to meet these goals; (ii) proposed outcome measures to determine program success; (iii) a recommendation on the amount of funding that should be appropriated annually; (iv) a proposed funding mechanism to ensure funding flexibility and consistency over time; and (v) a structure for providing technical assistance and evaluation capabilities that will ensure the program is positively impacting the outcomes of students. **Appropriation Act - Item 117 M. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the school construction assistance grant program. Appropriation Act - Item 125 C.42.d. (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the updated plan for comprehensive public reporting on early childhood expenditures, outcomes, and program quality to replace the reporting requirement set forth in Item 145.C.14.1.5) of the 2021 Appropriation Act, and shall: consider the components included in that reporting requirement, include all publicly-funded providers as defined in Chapter 860 and Chapter 861 of the 2020 Acts of Assembly, identify any fiscal, legislative, or regulatory barriers to implementing such public reporting, and consider integration with the Department of Education's School Quality Profiles. Appropriation Act - Item 125.10 D.9.e. (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual comprehensive report on the number of calculated slots and funding allocated to each local program or pilot provider, and the number of such slots that have been filled, including funding and the number of slots used to serve a student in a public school and non-public school setting, the number of three-year olds served, waitlist slots requested, offered, and provided, and the number of students served whose families are at or below 130 percent poverty, above 130 percent but at or below 200 percent of poverty, above 200 percent but at or below 200 percent of poverty, and above 350 percent of poverty. **Appropriation Act - Item 125.10 D.9.d. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [12/31/2024]

Department of Emergency Management

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Report on annual disaster expenditures and contracting, and shall: i) specify by event and state agency or locality, the amount spent per year from the Disaster Recovery Fund separate from any other state, local, federal or private contributions; ii) identify any Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) reimbursements received during the previous fiscal year, itemizing for which event such reimbursements were made; and iii) any contracts executed during a disaster and the expenditures and purposes for which they were executed. **Appropriation Act - Item 401 A.2.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the assessment of emergencies and disasters that have been authorized sum sufficient funding by the Governor and justification to support continuing sum sufficient funding longer than one year for a locally declared emergency (or disaster), three years for a state declared disaster, and five years for a nationally declared disaster, and shall identify any disasters that can be closed due to fulfillment of the state's obligations. **Appropriation Act - Item 401 A.1. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the State Coordinator of Emergency Management on the Virginia Comprehensive Emergency Management Report. Code of Virginia - § 44-146.18:4 (B.) - [11/1/2024]

Department of Energy

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on any federal or other non-general funds available for the purposes of waste coal and garbage of bituminous coal remediation in the coal fields region of the Commonwealth that have been identified and applied for, and any resulting funding. **Appropriation Act - Item 108 G. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the implementation and administration of the Electric Vehicle Rebate Program, including recommendations of the Department of Energy or the Electric Vehicle Rebate Program Advisory Council, and an assessment of the rebate and enhanced rebate, a recommendation on whether the Fund allocation set forth in subsection B of Code of Virginia § 45.2-1731 should be adjusted, and a recommendation on whether an income cap should be established to determine the eligibility of purchasers for a rebate. **Code of Virginia - § 45.2-1732** - [12/1/2024]

Department of Environmental Quality

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual joint report by the Department of Conservation and Recreation, the Department of Housing and Community Development, and the Department of Energy describing the Commonwealth's participation in the Regional Greenhouse Gas Initiative (RGGI), the annual reduction in greenhouse gas emissions, the revenues collected and deposited in the interest-bearing account maintained by the Department of Conservation and Recreation for the RGGI program, and a description of each way in which money was expended during the fiscal year. **Code of Virginia - § 10.1-1330 (D.)** - [1/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the administration of the Virginia Electric Vehicle Grant Fund (the Fund) and the Virginia Electric Vehicle Grant Program (the Program), including the number of grants awarded, the number of vehicles or equipment replaced, the number of jobs supported, and, to the extent available, the general environmental or health impact of the Fund and Program. **Code of Virginia - § 10.1-1322.5** (G.) - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual progress report on the combined sewer overflow (CSO) outfall that discharges into the Chesapeake Bay Watershed. Chapter 827 Enactment Clause 4. (Regular Session, 2017) - [1/1/2024]

Department of Fire Programs

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the work group convened to identify and analyze options to help ensure that local government employees who respond to emergencies that expose them to toxic materials have appropriate preemptive and ongoing health care and are able to pay any health expenses related to such emergency and its aftereffects that are not covered by relevant health insurance plans, and shall consider: (i) options for creating and determining eligibility for a grant program to assist local government employee responders, factors that would qualify an event as an emergency for which such grants may be awarded, and what other emergencies in the past 15 years could or should qualify; (ii) a detailed plan for administering grants and moneys to support such grant program; (iii) a review of relevant approaches used in other states and at the federal level for assisting such responders; (iv) identification of the appropriate body to invest and manage the funds; (v) a detailed plan for providing annual cancer screenings for eligible local government employee responders; and (vi) what types of out-of-pocket expenses should be addressed by grant funding. [Reporting requirements of Chapter 174, Enactment Clause 1., of the 2024 Acts of Assembly, are identical.] **Chapter 363 Enactment Clause 1. (Regular Session, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

Department of General Services

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the operations and maintenance costs of all buildings controlled, maintained, and operated by the Department of General Services. The report shall include, but not be limited to, the cost and fund source associated with the following: utilities, maintenance and repairs, security, custodial services, groundskeeping, direct administration and other overhead, and any other operations or maintenance costs for the most recently concluded fiscal year. The amount of unleased space in each building shall also be reported. **Appropriation Act - Item 71 A.3. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on value engineering of state agency capital outlay projects. Code of Virginia - § 2.2-1133 (D.) - [9/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the full evaluation, details, findings, and recommendations regarding the utilization of two currently owned state properties for potential development of a new state employee office building; such properties are (i) the site originally designated in project 194-18528 at the corner of 7th and Main Streets (former site of the Virginia Employment Commission), and (ii) the site of the current Virginia Department of Transportation (VDOT) Annex Building, located at 1401 East Broad Street, including: (i) timeline and cost estimates for options for a new state office building on either site, to include consideration of renovating and/or demolishing any existing structure and steps and timeline of any necessary property transfers, (ii) suggested total facility size and scope requirements as they comply with cited current general industry-acceptable space standards and with consideration to any specific space or

operational needs of agencies occupying the Monroe Building and the conference space offered in the Monroe Building; (iii) consideration of whether such new state agency facility requires adjacent additional parking for agency tenants; and (iv) timeline and cost estimates for necessary and critical upkeep to the Monroe Building to ensure ongoing tenant safety. **Appropriation Act - Item C-3.50 B. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Consolidated report of all public bodies on all completed capital projects in excess of \$2 million, which report shall include at a minimum (i) the procurement method utilized, (ii) the project budget, (iii) the actual project cost, (iv) the expected timeline, (v) the actual completion time, (vi) if such project was a construction management or design-build project, the qualifications that made the project complex, and (vii) any post-project issues. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-4383 (B.)** - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on (i) the number of projects reviewed pursuant to Code of Virginia § 2.2-4380 and Code of Virginia § 2.2-4381 and (ii) for each project (a) the identity of the state public body or covered institution and a description of each such project, (b) the estimated cost of the project at the time of the Department's review, (c) the decision made by the Department concerning the proposed procurement method, and (d) if such project was a construction management or design-build project, the qualifications that made such project complex, and (e) the final procurement method used by the state public body or covered institution. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-4383 (A.)** - [12/1/2024]

Department of Health

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Monthly report of the work group convened to (i) evaluate the methods by which vaccines and other medications necessary to treat or prevent the spread of COVID-19 are made available to the public, (ii) identify and develop a plan to implement specific actions necessary to ensure such vaccines and other medications are equitably distributed in the Commonwealth to ensure all residents of the Commonwealth are able to access such vaccines and other medications, and (iii) make recommendations for any statutory, regulatory, or budgetary actions necessary to implement such plan. [January 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 291 I.** (Special Session I, 2023) - [*1*/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Monthly report of the work group convened to (i) evaluate the methods by which vaccines and other medications necessary to treat or prevent the spread of COVID-19 are made available to the public, (ii) identify and develop a plan to implement specific actions necessary to ensure such vaccines and other medications are equitably distributed in the Commonwealth to ensure all residents of the Commonwealth are able to access such vaccines and other medications, and (iii) make recommendations for any statutory, regulatory, or budgetary actions necessary to implement such plan. [February 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 291 I.** (**Special Session I, 2023**) - [2/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Monthly report of the work group convened to (i) evaluate the methods by which vaccines and other medications necessary to treat or prevent the spread of COVID-19 are made available to the public, (ii) identify and develop a plan to implement specific actions necessary to ensure such vaccines and other medications are equitably distributed in the Commonwealth to ensure all residents of the Commonwealth are able to access such vaccines and other medications, and (iii) make recommendations for any statutory, regulatory, or budgetary actions necessary to implement such plan. [March 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 291 I.** (**Special Session I, 2023**) - [3/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Monthly report of the work group convened to (i) evaluate the methods by which vaccines and other medications necessary to treat or prevent the spread of COVID-19 are made available to the public, (ii) identify and develop a plan to implement specific actions necessary to ensure such vaccines and other medications are equitably distributed in the Commonwealth to ensure all residents of the Commonwealth are able to access such vaccines and other medications, and (iii) make recommendations for any statutory, regulatory, or budgetary actions necessary to implement such plan. [April 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 291 I.** (Special Session I, 2023) - [4/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Monthly report of the work group convened to (i) evaluate the methods by which vaccines and other medications necessary to treat or prevent the spread of COVID-19 are made available to the public, (ii) identify and develop a plan to implement specific actions necessary to ensure such vaccines and other medications are equitably distributed in the Commonwealth to ensure all residents of the Commonwealth are able to access such vaccines and other medications, and (iii) make recommendations for any statutory, regulatory, or budgetary actions necessary to implement such plan. [May 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 291 I.** (Special Session I, 2023) - [5/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Monthly report of the work group convened to (i) evaluate the methods by which vaccines and other medications necessary to treat or prevent the spread of COVID-19 are made available to the public, (ii) identify and develop a plan to implement specific actions necessary to ensure such vaccines and other medications are equitably distributed in the Commonwealth to ensure all residents of the Commonwealth are able to access such vaccines and other medications, and (iii) make recommendations for any statutory, regulatory, or budgetary actions necessary to implement such plan. [June 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 291 I.** (Special Session I, 2023) - [6/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Report on the effectiveness of the long acting reversible contraceptives (LARC) program, including impacts on morbidity, reduction in abortions and unplanned pregnancies, and impacts on maternal health such as an increase in the length of time between births, metrics used to measure results, actual program expenditures, and projected expenditures. **Appropriation Act - Item 278 F.2. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual progress report on the Emergency Department Care Coordination Program (EDCC), including, but not limited to: (i) the participation rate of hospitals and health systems, providers and subscribing health plans; (ii) strategies for sustaining the program and methods to continue to improve care coordination; and (iii) the impact on health care utilization and quality goals such as reducing the frequency of visits by high-volume Emergency Department utilizers and avoiding duplication of health care services. **Appropriation Act - Item 283 B.3. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report of all gifts, donations, grants and bequests accepted; the names of the donors; and the respective amounts contributed by each donor to the Virginia Pregnant Women Support Fund. Code of Virginia - 32.1-11.6 (B.) - [10/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Quarterly status report on program spending that indicates whether spending is consistent with the available appropriation. (Q1 FY2025) **Appropriation Act - Item 283 G.2.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/31/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the data collected pursuant to subsection F of § 32.1-276.5 of the Code of Virginia , including the value of (i) the amount of charity care, discounted care, or other financial assistance provided by each hospital under its financial assistance policy that is required to be reported in accordance with subsection F of § 32.1-276.5 of the Code of Virginia, and (ii) the amount of uncollected bad debt, including any uncollected bad debt from payment plans entered into in accordance with subsection C of § 32.1-137.09 of the Code of Virginia. **Code of Virginia** - § 32.1-23.5 - [11/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Report on the review of the financial and operational status of the Department of Health, including a review of each program area; an assessment of budget, fiscal, procurement, human resources, and grant management functions; identification of all measures that have been put in place to ensure adequate central oversight and internal controls; and development and implementation of a corrective action plan for any organizational deficiencies uncovered during this review. **Appropriation Act - Item 283 G.1. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/15/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the number of procedures approved for payment pursuant to § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia, including a description of the nature of the fetal abnormality, to the extent permitted by law, as required for eligibility under § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia. (December 2023) **Appropriation Act - Item 291 G. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [*1/31/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the number of procedures approved for payment pursuant to § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia, including a description of the nature of the fetal abnormality, to the extent permitted by law, as required for eligibility under § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia. (January 2024) **Appropriation Act - Item 291 G. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [2/29/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the number of procedures approved for payment pursuant to § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia, including a description of the nature of the fetal abnormality, to the extent permitted by law, as required for eligibility under § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia. (February 2024) **Appropriation Act - Item 291 G. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [*3/31/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the number of procedures approved for payment pursuant to § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia, including a description of the nature of the fetal abnormality, to the extent permitted by law, as required for eligibility under § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia. (March 2024) **Appropriation Act - Item 291 G. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [4/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the number of procedures approved for payment pursuant to § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia, including a description of the nature of the fetal abnormality, to the extent permitted by law, as required for eligibility under § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia. (April 2024) **Appropriation Act - Item 291 G. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [*5/31/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the number of procedures approved for payment pursuant to § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia, including a description of the nature of the fetal abnormality, to the extent permitted by law, as required for eligibility under § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia. (May 2024) **Appropriation Act - Item 291 G. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [6/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the number of procedures approved for payment pursuant to § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia, including a description of the nature of the fetal abnormality, to the extent permitted by law, as required for

eligibility under § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia. (June 2024) Appropriation Act - Item 275 F. (Special Session I, 2024) - [7/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the number of procedures approved for payment pursuant to § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia, including a description of the nature of the fetal abnormality, to the extent permitted by law, as required for eligibility under § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia. (July 2024) **Appropriation Act - Item 275 F. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [8/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the number of procedures approved for payment pursuant to § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia, including a description of the nature of the fetal abnormality, to the extent permitted by law, as required for eligibility under § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia. (August 2024) **Appropriation Act - Item 275 F. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual policy review of criteria and levels of concern for certain toxic substances used in determining whether to issue a Fish Consumption Advisory. **Code of Virginia - § 32.1-248.01** - [*10/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the criteria for distributing funds, including specific goals and outcome measures, to community-based programs that provide patient assistance, education, and family-centered support for individuals suffering from sickle cell disease. **Appropriation Act - Item 279 N. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the patients who have been removed or diverted from the Virginia Medication Assistance Program (VA MAP), formerly AIDS Drug Assistance Program, due to budget considerations. **Appropriation Act - Item 275 E. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report of services provided by dental hygienists pursuant to the "remote supervision" protocol, including their impact upon the oral health of the citizens of the Commonwealth. **Code of Virginia - § 54.1-2722 (E.)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report of the Office of Emergency Medical Services on the amount of funding for each hospital, eligible for funding from the Trauma Center Fund, that receives patients through Virginia State Police's (VSP) med-flight operations in the Richmond area in order to support the paramedics or flight nurses provided by Chesterfield County, and shall take into account the overall costs of such paramedics or flight nurses, excluding any direct state appropriation, and determine a cost allocation for the hospital based on their share of the total number of VSP med-flight patients transported to the hospital for the prior fiscal year. **Appropriation Act - Item 272 B.2.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the inventory of all fees collected by the Department of Health (the Agency) for its operations that: (i) lists every fee collected by the Agency; (ii) provides the legal authority for each fee and whether or not the Agency has discretion to change it; (iii) contains the amount of the fee and the revenue generated by the fee over the prior three fiscal years; (iv) lists the last time the fee was increased or decreased; and (v) whether the fee is sufficient to cover the costs of the activity for which it is collected, including a recommendation on the fee amount that is appropriate. Appropriation Act - Item 283 H. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the status of current grants issued by the Office of Grants Administration, including the grantor and grant name, award amount, duration, expenditure data, number of grant funded positions, and commitment of state funds. **Appropriation Act - Item 283 F. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [10/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the number of procedures approved for payment pursuant to § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia, including a description of the nature of the fetal abnormality, to the extent permitted by law, as required for eligibility under § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia. (September 2024) **Appropriation Act - Item 275 F. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*10/31/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the number of procedures approved for payment pursuant to § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia, including a description of the nature of the fetal abnormality, to the extent permitted by law, as required for eligibility under § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia. (October 2024) **Appropriation Act - Item 275 F. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/30/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the cost analysis of implementing pending federal Per- and Polyfluorinated Substances (PFAS) regulations for Virginia local water systems and to implement pending federal Environmental Protection Agency Copper Rules for water system lead service lines, including the results of the cost analysis, possible funding models, and federal funding that may be available. **Appropriation Act - Item 280 G. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the number of procedures approved for payment pursuant to § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia, including a description of the nature of the fetal abnormality, to the extent permitted by law, as required for

eligibility under § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia. (November 2024) Appropriation Act - Item 275 F. (Special Session I, 2024) - [*12/31/2024*]

Department of Housing and Community Development

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the outcomes associated with closed projects that received a grant from the Virginia Growth and Opportunity Fund, including itemized information that details the project name, the Regional Council, GO Virginia investment type (regional per capita, competitive, or Economic Resilience and Recovery), GO Virginia strategy, program year, date of award, committed match, anticipated project outcomes, and actual project outcomes. **Appropriation Act - Item 103 N.6.b. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*12/1/2024*]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the Virginia Community Development Financial Institutions Fund and Program, including the number of projects funded; the geographic distribution of the projects; the costs of the Program; and the outcomes, including the number and total amount of loans, grants, and forgivable loans deployed, the number and type of jobs created or retained, and other community revitalization projects associated with the Program. **Code of Virginia** - \$ 36-140.01 (E.) - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the strategies developed and the progress on implementation for housing individuals with serious mental illness. **Appropriation Act - Item 114 H. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [*1/10/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the grant awards and expenditures from the Virginia Growth and Opportunity Fund, including, but not be limited to, total appropriations made or transferred to the fund, total grants awarded, total expenditures from the fund, cash balances, and balances available for future commitments, and shall further summarize such amounts by the allocations provided in paragraph Item 115.N.2. of 2022 Appropriation Act, including amounts allocated to support organizational and capacity building activities, amounts allocated to regional councils based on each region's share of the state population, and amounts to be awarded on a competitive basis. [Q2 FY2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 115 N.6.a. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [*1/31/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the grant awards and expenditures from the Virginia Growth and Opportunity Fund, including, but not be limited to, total appropriations made or transferred to the fund, total grants awarded, total expenditures from the fund, cash balances, and balances available for future commitments, and shall further summarize such amounts by the allocations provided in paragraph Item 115.N.2. of 2023 Appropriation Act, including amounts allocated to support organizational and capacity building activities, amounts allocated to regional councils based on each region's share of the state population, and amounts to be awarded on a competitive basis. [Q3 FY2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 115 N.6.a.** (Special Session I, 2023) - [4/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the grant awards and expenditures from the Virginia Growth and Opportunity Fund, including, but not be limited to, total appropriations made or transferred to the fund, total grants awarded, total expenditures from the fund, cash balances, and balances available for future commitments, and shall further summarize such amounts by the allocations provided in paragraph Item 103.N.2. of 2024 Appropriation Act, including amounts allocated to support organizational and capacity building activities, amounts allocated to regional councils based on each region's share of the state population, and amounts to be awarded on a competitive basis. [Q4 FY2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 103 N.6.a. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [7/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the grant awards and expenditures from the Virginia Growth and Opportunity Fund, including, but not be limited to, total appropriations made or transferred to the fund, total grants awarded, total expenditures from the fund, cash balances, and balances available for future commitments, and shall further summarize such amounts by the allocations provided in paragraph Item 103.N.2. of 2024 Appropriation Act, including amounts allocated to support organizational and capacity building activities, amounts allocated to regional councils based on each region's share of the state population, and amounts to be awarded on a competitive basis. [Q1 FY2025] **Appropriation Act - Item 103 N.6.a. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*10/31/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual status report on the establishment of a child care facility for the benefit of state employees near the seat of state government in Richmond, Virginia, including operations, development timeline, and state employees served or expected to be served. **Appropriation Act - Item 103 U.3. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Plan outlining the proposed uses of the Virginia Housing Trust Fund that have been appropriated for fiscal year 2015, including the impact of the loans and grants awarded through the fund, including but not limited to, (i) the number of affordable rental housing units repaired or newly constructed, (ii) the number of individuals receiving down payment and/or closing assistance, and (iii) the accomplishments and progress in reducing homelessness achieved by the additional support provided through the fund. [Includes reporting requirements of Item 102.E.2. of the 2024 Appropriation Act.] **Code of Virginia - § 36-142 (E.)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly performance report pursuant to the Virginia Telecommunications Initiative by grant recipient and year on the following metrics: (1) number of passings; (2) grant dollars expended by fund source (State and Local Recovery Fund, Capital Project Fund, general fund state grants and match); (3) contract performance period, and ontime progress towards project delivery; (4) maximum advertised project speeds available; and, (5) achievement of key project milestones; and including an evaluation of any projects under risk of incompletion or underperformance, and a reason for the project's delay. [Q1 FY2025] **Appropriation Act - Item 103 L.6. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the homeless programs, including, but not limited to, the number of (i) emergency shelter beds, (ii) transitional housing units, (iii) single room occupancy dwellings, (iv) homeless intervention programs, (v) homeless prevention programs, and (vi) the number of homeless individuals supported by the permanent housing state funding on a locality and statewide basis and the accomplishments achieved by the additional state funding provided to the program in the first year. The report shall also include the number of Virginians served by these programs, the costs of the programs, and the financial and in-kind support provided by localities and nonprofit groups in these programs. **Appropriation Act - Item 102 B. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/4/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the progress of broadband expansion projects across the Commonwealth funded through VATI and BEAD, including (i) the fiber mileage constructed, (ii) the locations passed, (iii) the timelines for remaining contracted projects, (iv) the amount of grant funding expended, and (v) the number of projects extended and the rationale for such extensions. [Reporting requirements of Chapter 799, Enactment Clause 2., of the 2024 Acts of Assembly, are identical.] **Chapter 822 Enactment Clause 2.** (**Regular Session, 2024**) - [*12/1/2024*]

Department of Human Resource Management

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on state employees who have been transferred for a limited period of time from one state agency to another without transferring appropriations. (4Q CY 2023) Code of Virginia - § 2.2-607 (B.) - [1/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on state employees who have been transferred for a limited period of time from one state agency to another without transferring appropriations. (1Q CY 2024) Code of Virginia - § 2.2-607 (B.) - [4/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report detailing the changes to the state employee health benefits program involving premiums, benefits, carriers, or provider networks schedule affecting the upcoming Plan Year. Appropriation Act - Item 86 A. (Special Session I, 2023) - [5/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on state employees who have been transferred for a limited period of time from one state agency to another without transferring appropriations, including the funding amount and funding sources from the agencies that are covering the payroll for such employees. (2Q CY 2024) [Includes reporting requirements for Item 44, 2024 Appropriation Act.] **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-607 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the gain sharing program for use by agencies detailing identified savings and their usage. Appropriation Act - Item 469 F. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on state employees who have been transferred for a limited period of time from one state agency to another without transferring appropriations, including the funding amount and funding sources from the agencies that are covering the payroll for such employees. (3Q CY 2024) [Includes reporting requirements for Item 44, 2024 Appropriation Act.] **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-607 (B.)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the renewal cost of the state employee health insurance program premiums that will go into effect on July 1, 2025, including the impact of the renewal cost on employee and employer premiums and a valuation of liabilities as required by Other Post Employment Benefits reporting standards. **Appropriation Act - Item 74 G.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the recommended workers' compensation premiums for state agencies for the following biennium, including the basis for the department's recommendations, the number and amount of workers' compensation settlements concluded in the previous fiscal year, and the impact of those settlements on the workers' compensation program's reserves. **Appropriation Act - Item 74 F.1. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*10/30/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the number of Workers' Compensation Claims filed pursuant to § 65.2-107 of the Code of Virginia, the average cost of claims, and the number of claims which are limited based on the 52-week cap. **Appropriation Act - Item 74 J. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/15/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the Ombudsman on the activities regarding employees and the state health plan, including the impact of the renewal cost of employee and employer premiums. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2818 (L.9.)** - [12/1/2024]

Department of Juvenile Justice

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Report on the impact, results, and related actions of the transformation plan developed to provide more effective and efficient services for juveniles, using data-based decision-making, that improves outcomes and safely reduces the number of juveniles housed in state-operated juvenile correctional centers, consistent with public safety. Appropriation Act - Item 413 B.3. (Special Session I, 2024) - [11/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Report on the comprehensive evaluation of the rehabilitative programs for youth in direct care to ensure they align with national evidence-based practices, in accordance with the recommendations in the Joint Legislative Audit and Review Commission's 2021 report entitled "Virginia's Juvenile Justice System," and shall include an assessment of whether the Department of Juvenile Justice has sufficient staffing levels to support such evidence-based programming and, if necessary, provide recommendations to address staffing shortfalls based on successful recruitment and retention practices in other states. **Appropriation Act - Item 414 B. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*12*/*1*/2024]

Department of Labor and Industry

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the state's minimum wage program; the state's anti-discrimination in payment of wage program; the state's anti-discrimination in worker misclassification program; and the state's prevailing wage rate program. **Appropriation Act - Item 349 B.1.-4.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [*11/1/2024*]

Department of Medical Assistance Services

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the work group convened to evaluate the criteria for hospitals to qualify for disproportionate share hospital (DSH) payments, and shall evaluate current DSH criteria, including the Medicaid inpatient utilization rate, to determine changes that are necessary to reflect the impact from the Commonwealth's expansion of Medicaid in 2019, and shall recommend a new Medicaid inpatient utilization threshold to qualify for DSH payments to ensure that those hospitals with the largest uncompensated care costs are receiving appropriate DSH payments. **Appropriation Act - Item 292 GG. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the expenditures for the prior fiscal year that ended on June 30 that includes the expenditures associated with changes in services and eligibility made in the Medicaid and FAMIS programs adopted by the General Assembly in the past session(s). The report shall also include expenditures related to changes in services and eligibility adopted in a General Assembly Session for five fiscal years beginning from the first year the policy impacted expenditures in the Medicaid and FAMIS programs, and each funding change shall be reported separately and show the impact by fiscal year. **Appropriation Act - Item 292 B.3.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Report on all costs, placements, and services associated with the additional slots added in Paragraphs J.4.a, J.4.b., and J.4.c. of Item 313 of the 2023 Appropriation Act. Appropriation Act - Item 288 L.4.c. (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the number of hospital readmissions, the cost, and the primary diagnosis of such readmissions when patients are readmitted to a hospital for the same or a similar diagnosis within 30 days of discharge, excluding planned readmissions, obstetrical readmissions, admissions to critical access hospitals, or in any case where the patient was originally discharged against medical advice. [Q4 FY23] **Appropriation Act - Item 304 III. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [*1*/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly expenditure report of the Medicaid program in relation to the agency's actual appropriation. [December 2023] **Appropriation Act - Item 308 B.1.** (Special Session I, 2023) - [1/20/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report summarizing managed care encounter data by service category. [Q2 FY 2024] Appropriation Act - Item 308 B.2. (Special Session I, 2023) - [2/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly expenditure report of the Medicaid program in relation to the agency's actual appropriation. [January 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 308 B.1.** (Special Session I, 2023) - [2/20/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on Medicaid expenditures for diabetic and weight loss drugs. [Q2 FY2024] Appropriation Act - Item 304 ZZZZ.3. (Special Session I, 2023) - [3/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the number of applications processed on a monthly basis by the Cover Virginia Call Center, including payments made to the contractor. [Q2 FY 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 308 O.2.** (Special Session I, 2023) - [3/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly expenditure report of the Medicaid program in relation to the agency's actual appropriation. [February 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 308 B.1.** (Special Session I, 2023) - [3/20/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the number of hospital readmissions, the cost, and the primary diagnosis of such readmissions when patients are readmitted to a hospital for the same or a similar diagnosis within 30 days of discharge, excluding planned readmissions, obstetrical readmissions, admissions to critical access hospitals, or in any case where

the patient was originally discharged against medical advice. [Q1 FY24] Appropriation Act - Item 304 III. (Special Session I, 2023) - [4/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly expenditure report of the Medicaid program in relation to the agency's actual appropriation. [March 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 308 B.1. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [4/20/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report summarizing managed care encounter data by service category. [Q3 FY 2024] Appropriation Act - Item 308 B.2. (Special Session I, 2023) - [5/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly expenditure report of the Medicaid program in relation to the agency's actual appropriation. [April 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 308 B.1.** (Special Session I, 2023) - [5/20/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on Medicaid expenditures for diabetic and weight loss drugs. [Q3 FY2024] Appropriation Act - Item 304 ZZZZ.3. (Special Session I, 2023) - [6/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the number of applications processed on a monthly basis by the Cover Virginia Call Center, including payments made to the contractor. [Q3 FY 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 308 O.2.** (Special Session I, 2023) - [6/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report of the inventory of all proposed changes to the Commonwealth of Virginia's managed care contract to be included in the reprocurement for Cardinal Care Managed Care program awarded under RFP 13330 as compared to the existing managed care contract, including a description of how each change will impact the Medicaid program, the legal authorization for such change, and any fiscal impact. **Chapter 1, 2024 SSI, Item 304. BBBBB.** (2024) - [6/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly expenditure report of the Medicaid program in relation to the agency's actual appropriation. [May 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 308 B.1. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [6/20/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the number of hospital readmissions, the cost, and the primary diagnosis of such readmissions when patients are readmitted to a hospital for the same or a similar diagnosis within 30 days of discharge, excluding planned readmissions, obstetrical readmissions, admissions to critical access hospitals, or in any case where the patient was originally discharged against medical advice. [Q2 FY24] **Appropriation Act - Item 288 AA.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [7/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly expenditure report of the Medicaid program in relation to the agency's actual appropriation. [June 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 292 B.1. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [7/20/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report summarizing managed care encounter data by service category. [Q4 FY 2024] Appropriation Act - Item 292 B.2. (Special Session I, 2024) - [8/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the operations and costs of the Medicaid Cover Virginia Call Center, including the number of calls received on a monthly basis, the purpose of the call, the number of applications for Medicaid submitted through the call center, and the costs of the contract. **Appropriation Act - Item 292 N.1. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [8/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly expenditure report of the Medicaid program in relation to the agency's actual appropriation. [July 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 292 B.1.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [8/20/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on all supplemental payments made to hospitals through the Medicaid program for the previous three fiscal years, and shall include information for each hospital and by type of supplemental payment (Disproportionate Share Hospital, Graduate Medical Education, Indirect Medical Education, Upper Payment Limit program, and others); the total Medicaid payments from all sources and the percentage of overall payments that are supplemental payments; and a description of each type of supplemental payment and the methodology used to calculate the payments. **Appropriation Act - Item 288 KK. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on spending and utilization trends within Medicaid managed care, with detailed population and service information and including an analysis and report on the underlying reasons for these trends, the agency's and managed care organizations (MCOs) initiatives to address undesirable trends, and the impact of those initiatives. **Appropriation Act - Item 288 R.3. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the current version of the Section 1115 waiver plan for Serious Mental Illness (SMI), including any proposed service modifications, all potential fiscal implications (including cost savings) and a timeline for implementation. **Appropriation Act - Item 288 XX.2.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on Medicaid expenditures for diabetic and weight loss drugs. [Q4 FY2024] Appropriation Act - Item 304 ZZZZ.3. (Special Session I, 2023) - [9/1/2024] <u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the number of applications processed on a monthly basis by the Cover Virginia Call Center, including payments made to the contractor. [Q4 FY 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 292 N.2. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report for the most recently completed fiscal year on the revenue collected from the coverage assessment, expenditures for purposes authorized by the 2023 Appropriation Act, and the year-end coverage assessment balance in the Health Care Coverage Assessment Fund, including a complete and itemized listing of all administrative costs included in the coverage assessment; and the revenue collected from the payment rate assessment, expenditures for purposes authorized by the 2023 Appropriation Act, and the year-end assessment balance in the Health Care Provider for purposes authorized by the 2023 Appropriation Act, and the year-end assessment balance in the Health Care Provider Payment Rate Assessment Fund. [Includes reporting requirements of § 3-5.15 G. of the 2024 Appropriation Act.] Appropriation Act - Item 3-5.14 E. and 3-5.15 G. (Special Session I, 2024) - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly expenditure report of the Medicaid program in relation to the agency's actual appropriation. [August 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 292 B.1. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/20/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual progress report on developing and implementing guidelines for a statewide Collaborative Care Model program. Appropriation Act - Item 288 AAAAA. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the previous fiscal year on the amount of revenue collected from civil money penalties (CMP) and the spending activities of these funds. Appropriation Act - Item 292 P.5. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the activities of the Medicaid Physician and Managed Care Liaison Committee convened to investigate the implementation of quality, cost-effective health care initiatives, to identify means to increase provider participation in the Medicaid program, to remove administrative obstacles to quality, cost-effective patient care, and to address other matters as raised by the department or members of the committee. **Appropriation Act - Item 288 II.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the efforts to determine if individuals applying for and enrolled in the Medicaid and CHIP programs are eligible for alternative health care coverage, including potential strategies to enhance coverage identifications. **Appropriation Act - Item 292 FF. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the number of hospital readmissions, the cost, and the primary diagnosis of such readmissions when patients are readmitted to a hospital for the same or a similar diagnosis within 30 days of discharge, excluding planned readmissions, obstetrical readmissions, admissions to critical access hospitals, or in any case where the patient was originally discharged against medical advice. [Q3 FY24] **Appropriation Act - Item 288 AA.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly expenditure report of the Medicaid program in relation to the agency's actual appropriation. [September 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 292 B.1.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [*10/20/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the implementation of the new managed care contracts. (Q1 FY2025) Appropriation Act - Item 288 T.5. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of managed care organizations relating to Medicaid Community Mental Health Rehabilitation Services on: (i) the number of providers in their network and their geographic locations; (ii) the total number of provider terminations by year since fiscal year 2018 and the number terminated with and without cause; (iii) the localities the terminated providers served; and (iv) the number of Medicaid members the providers were serving prior to termination of their provider contract. **Appropriation Act - Item 288 P. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the increase in cost recovery activities, as well as the areas of audit targeted by contingency fee contractors. Appropriation Act - Item 288 W. (Special Session I, 2024) - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report summarizing managed care encounter data by service category. [Q1 FY 2025] Appropriation Act - Item 292 B.2. (Special Session I, 2024) - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the analysis of the implications of amending the financial eligibility standards for individuals receiving services under the Family and Individual Support Waiver, Community Living Waiver, and Building Independence Waiver, so that Social Security Disability Insurance income is disregarded by the Department of Medical Assistance Services when calculating such individuals' financial eligibility for such waivers, and shall determine the costs and the number of individuals who would benefit from amending the financial eligibility standards. [Reporting requirements of Chapter 211, Enactment Clause 2., of the 2024 Acts of Assembly, are identical.] **Chapter 257 Enactment Clause 2. (Regular Session, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the work group convened to study and make recommendations to improve access to and successful utilization of the federal Medicaid Works program. Chapter 335 Enactment Clause 1. (Regular Session, 2024) - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Assessment report on the outcomes and quality measures that are submitted to the Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services for supplemental payments to ensure that appropriate quality measures are being included for supplemental payments such that the additional funding is improving the Medicaid program's quality and delivery of health care services. Appropriation Act - Item 288 OO.11. (Special Session I, 2024) - [11/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly expenditure report of the Medicaid program in relation to the agency's actual appropriation. [October 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 292 B.1. (Special Session I, 2024**) - [*11/20/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of supplemental payments and managed care directed payments to private hospitals for: (i) increasing and enhancing access to outpatient care for Medicaid recipients; (ii) stabilizing and supporting critical healthcare workforce needs; and (iii) advancing the Department of Medical Assistance Services' health and quality improvement goals. **Appropriation Act - Item 288 OO.9.c.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the number of applications processed on a monthly basis by the Cover Virginia Call Center, including payments made to the contractor. [Q1 FY 2025] **Appropriation Act - Item 292 N.2. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*12/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the (i) development and implementation of a targeted review process to assess the extent to which CSBs (Community Services Boards) are billing for Medicaid-eligible services they provide, (ii) determining if additional technical assistance and training, in coordination with Medicaid managed care organizations, is needed on appropriate Medicaid billing and claiming practices to relevant CSB staff, and (iii) evaluating the feasibility of a central billing entity, similar to the Federally Qualified Health Centers, that would handle all Medicaid claims for the entire system. **Appropriation Act - Item 295 OO.4.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the activities of the Pharmacy Liaison Committee and the Drug Utilization Review (DUR) Committee. Appropriation Act - Item 288 U. (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the consultant hired by the Department of Medical Assistance Services (DMAS) to perform a systematic review and evaluation of all aspects of Medicaid eligibility determination as performed by DMAS and local Departments of Social Services (LDSS), including: (i) an evaluation of the current information technology systems; (ii) measuring the accuracy, processing times and efficiency of current eligibility determination processes; (iii) determining how well the current structure and systems handle high volumes; (iv) assessing the current level of automation and determining processes that could be streamlined; (v) analyzing the overall cost-effectiveness of how eligibility is conducted, considering staffing costs and ongoing operational expenses; (vi) examining best practices in other states; and (vii) developing cost-effective options for enhancing eligibility determination in the Commonwealth including alternative delivery models. Appropriation Act - Item 292 HH. (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly expenditure report of the Medicaid program in relation to the agency's actual appropriation. [November 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 292 B.1.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [*12/20/2024*]

Department of Planning and Budget

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report of the new initiatives for which appropriations are provided in the 2024 Appropriation Act. Appropriation Act - Item 4-5.03 d.2.a) (Special Session I, 2024) - [8/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report of any amounts remaining unexpended from general fund appropriations in the 2023 Appropriation Act as of June 30, 2024 which constitute state aid to local governments, including a listing of such amounts designated by item number and by program. **Appropriation Act - Item 4-8.03 a.4.b.1.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [8/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the indirect cost recovery moneys administratively appropriated. Appropriation Act - Item 4-2.03 d. (Special Session I, 2024) - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual forecast of expenditures for cash assistance provided through the Temporary Assistance for Needy Families (TANF) program, mandatory child day care services under TANF, foster care maintenance and adoption subsidy payments, upon which the Governor's budget recommendations will be based, for the current and subsequent two years. **Appropriation Act - Item 324 B.1. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the preliminary forecast of Standards of Quality expenditures, based upon the most current data available. In odd-numbered years, the forecast for the current and subsequent two fiscal years are provided; in even-numbered years, the forecast for the current and subsequent fiscal year are provided. The forecast shall detail

the projected March 31 Average Daily Membership and the resulting impact on the education budget. Appropriation Act - Item 125 B.14. (Special Session I, 2024) - [11/1/2024]

Department of Planning and Budget and Department of General Services

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the status of the completion of the General Assembly Building project. [Q2 FY 2024] [Reporting requirements of Chapter 759, Enactment Clause 11. (2016) are identical.] Chapter 769 Enactment Clause 11. (Regular Session, 2016) - [*1*/1/2024]

Department of Rail and Public Transportation

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the results of the study to evaluate rail-centric economic development opportunities in the Bedford, Campbell, and Lynchburg region of central Virginia, including both passenger and freight rail enhancements that encourage intermodal and other non-intermodal market opportunities that may yield long-term success and growth in the region. **Appropriation Act - Item 435 C. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report to the Joint Commission on Transportation Accountability on the uses of the Commonwealth Rail Fund. Appropriation Act - Item 1 I. (Special Session I, 2023) - [11/15/2024]

Department of Small Business and Supplier Diversity

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Quarterly report on the efforts to maximize job creation and retention among the Commonwealth's small businesses, including measures of: (i) the effectiveness of programs administered by the Small Business Financing Authority in assisting borrowers to create jobs and enable increased capital investment; (ii) the efficiency and effectiveness of Small, Women-owned, and Minority-owned Business and Disadvantaged Business Enterprise programs; (iii) the success of the agency's outreach and technical assistance activities; and, (iv) the number of businesses certified, and the average number of business days to process a certification application each month. [Q3 CY 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 111 G. (Special Session I, 2024**) - [10/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the efforts to maximize job creation and retention among the Commonwealth's small businesses, including measures of: (i) the effectiveness of programs administered by the Small Business Financing Authority in assisting borrowers to create jobs and enable increased capital investment; (ii) the efficiency and effectiveness of Small, Women-owned, and Minority-owned Business and Disadvantaged Business Enterprise programs; (iii) the success of the agency's outreach and technical assistance activities; and, (iv) the number of businesses certified, and the average number of business days to process a certification application each month. [Q4 CY 2023] **Appropriation Act - Item 123 G. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [*1/30/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the efforts to maximize job creation and retention among the Commonwealth's small businesses, including measures of: (i) the effectiveness of programs administered by the Small Business Financing Authority in assisting borrowers to create jobs and enable increased capital investment; (ii) the efficiency and effectiveness of Small, Women-owned, and Minority-owned Business and Disadvantaged Business Enterprise programs; (iii) the success of the agency's outreach and technical assistance activities; and, (iv) the number of businesses certified, and the average number of business days to process a certification application each month. [Q1 CY 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 123 G. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [4/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the efforts to maximize job creation and retention among the Commonwealth's small businesses, including measures of: (i) the effectiveness of programs administered by the Small Business Financing Authority in assisting borrowers to create jobs and enable increased capital investment; (ii) the efficiency and effectiveness of Small, Women-owned, and Minority-owned Business and Disadvantaged Business Enterprise programs; (iii) the success of the agency's outreach and technical assistance activities; and, (iv) the number of businesses certified, and the average number of business days to process a certification application each month. [Q2 CY 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 111 G. (Special Session I, 2024**) - [7/30/2024]

Department of Social Services

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Semi-annual progress report on the case management module for a comprehensive child welfare information system (CCWIS), including a current project summary, implementation status, accounting of project expenditures, and future milestones. **Appropriation Act - Item 345 M.3. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [3/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the implementation of the community employment and training programs designed to move low-income individuals out of poverty, including any performance and outcome data. **Appropriation Act - Item 347 K.5. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [6/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the use and effectiveness of funding pilot programs that increase the number of foster care children adopted including, but not limited to, the additional number of special needs children adopted from foster care as a result of this effort and the types of ongoing supportive services provided. **Appropriation Act - Item 329 F.2.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [8/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report annual program performance and outcome measures contained in the memorandum of understanding with the Department of Social Services for competitive grants for public transportation (as defined in Virginia Code § 33.2-100) and public transportation demand management service fare passes. **Appropriation Act** - **Item 331 R. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on performance and outcome data collected through the memorandum of understanding with United Community for wrap-around services for low-income families. **Appropriation Act - Item 331 S. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the foster care program's statewide spending, error rates, and compliance with state and federal reviews. Appropriation Act - Item 324 E.2. (Special Session I, 2024) - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the number of identified cases for which there is a medical support order requiring a noncustodial parent to contribute to the medical cost of caring for a child who is enrolled in the Medicaid or Family Access to Medical Insurance Security (FAMIS) Programs, and the enforcement actions taken to obtain medical support or repayments for the Medicaid program. **Appropriation Act - Item 327 E. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the plan to provide access statewide to a Kinship Navigator Program which will provide services to kinship caregivers who are having trouble finding assistance for their unique needs and to help these caregivers navigate their locality's service system, as well as federal and state benefits. Appropriation Act - Item 329 P. (Special Session I, 2024) - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Semi-annual progress report on the case management module for a comprehensive child welfare information system (CCWIS), including a current project summary, implementation status, accounting of project expenditures, and future milestones. **Appropriation Act - Item 329 L.3.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the Commonwealth's emergency shelter capabilities and readiness. Appropriation Act - Item 333 A. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the progress of the Community Action Agencies for a Two-Generation/Whole Family Pilot Project. Appropriation Act - Item 331 A.4. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the expenditures and activities associated with the Virginia Sexual and Domestic Violence Prevention Fund [Includes reporting requirements of Item 328.E., 2024 Appropriation Act.] Code of Virginia - § 63.2-2300 (C.6.) - [11/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on how many foster care youth were supported by the statewide driver's licensing program in obtaining a driver's license, obtaining motor vehicle insurance, and receiving educational materials about (i) liability issues, insurance laws, and common insurance practices (to include laws about renewal and cancellation, how long an accident can affect premiums, how to establish that a foster youth is no longer living in the residence, and other applicable topics); (ii) DMV requirements to obtain a learner's permit and driver's license; (iii) what funding and resources are available to assist in this process, to include, paying school lab fees for "Behind the Wheel" or paying a private driving education company; and (iv) why getting a driver's license on time is important for normalcy and a successful transition to adulthood, and any recommendations to improve the program. **Appropriation Act - Item 329 V. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*12*/*1*/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the number of refugees served and types of services provided, including how much funding was provided for each type of service. **Appropriation Act - Item 330 B. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [12/1/2024]

Department of State Police

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the assets received during the prior fiscal year as the result of a law-enforcement seizure and subsequent forfeiture by either a state or federal court, including their estimated net worth. Appropriation Act - Item **4-8.02 c.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the current usage and estimated costs of body-worn cameras by sworn personnel of the Department of State Police (the Department), including: (i) a description of the current usage of body-worn cameras, including an assessment of associated costs and benefits; (ii) the estimated cost of deploying body-worn cameras for all sworn officers, including associated workload impacts; and (iii) a description of the advantages and limitations of the dash cameras currently used by the Department. Appropriation Act - Item 417 E. (Special Session I, 2024) - [11/1/2024]

Department of Taxation

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the number of income tax returns processed during the prior fiscal year for eligible companies that claimed a modified method of apportionment pursuant to Chapter 801 or Chapter 802, 2018 Acts of Assembly, and the estimated revenue impact of such modified methods of apportionment. [Reporting requirements of

Enactment Clause 3, Chapter 801, 2018 Acts of Assembly, are identical.] Chapter 802 Enactment Clause 3. (Regular Session, 2018) - [1/10/2024]

PUBLISHED - Annual report on voluntary contributions. Code of Virginia - § 58.1-344.3 (A.4.) - [1/10/2024]

PUBLISHED - Annual report on all tax credits that are deemed obsolete. Code of Virginia - § 58.1-319 - [2/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the amount of state sales and use tax revenues authorized to be remitted for the preceding fiscal year under the provisions of § 58.1-608.3, § 58.1-3851.1, and § 58.1-3851.2, of the Code of Virginia, as amended by the 2015 General Assembly. **Appropriation Act - Item 257 C. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the cost of administering the setoff debt collection program. Code of Virginia - § 58.1-531 (B.) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the procedures used in the tax collections process and how the Virginia Taxpayer Bill of Rights (§ 58.1-1845) is implemented to assist with such collections. **Code of Virginia - § 58.1-202 (12.)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the number of registrations and certifications of Virginia real estate investment trusts. **Chapter 821 Enactment Clause 3. (Regular Session, 2018)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the number of registrations and certifications of Virginia venture capital accounts. Chapter 762 Enactment Clause 3. (Regular Session, 2017) - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on: 1. The location of sites used for major business facilities for which a credit was claimed; 2. The North American Industry Classification System codes used for the major business facilities for which a credit was claimed; 3. The number of qualified full time employees for whom a credit was claimed; and 4. The total cost to the Commonwealth's general fund of the credits claimed, for the 12-month period ending on the preceding December 31. **Code of Virginia - § 58.1-439 (U.)** - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the work group convened to review the plan for implementation of an Integrated Revenue Management System (IRMS) modernization project as developed by the Department of Taxation based upon recommendations of the work group's 2022 assessment, including: consideration of methodologies for refactoring and replacement, the project roadmap and timeline, costs and funding structure, and the governance structure required for the modernization effort. **Appropriation Act - Item 257 D. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

Department of Taxation and Commission on Local Government

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations on the need for income tax relief in double distressed localities across the Commonwealth that have suffered a significant loss of population since 2013, including (a) determining the cost-of-living increase experienced in such localities over the past decade, (b) determining whether income tax relief would alleviate population loss and fiscal distress in such localities, and (c) investigating tax policy options to alleviate the burden of income taxes on populations in double distressed localities that have suffered a significant loss of population since 2013. **Chapter 599 Enactment Clause 1.** (**Regular Session, 2024**) - [*11*/*1*/2024]

Department of the Treasury

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report summarizing changes in required debt service payments from the general fund as the result of any refinancing, refunding, or issuance actions taken or expected to be taken by the Commonwealth within the next twelve months. **Appropriation Act - Item 277 D. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [*1*/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the review of surplus lines insurance policies procured by state agencies and authorities, including an estimate of the benefit from exempting state agencies and authorities from being charged the insurance premium license tax by licensed surplus line brokers on insurance policies procured. **Appropriation Act - Item 261 G.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/1/2024]

Department of Transportation

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the review of the economic development, transportation, and safety benefits of expanding Van Buren Road, North Extension in Prince William County, including a determination of any additional benefits, potential financing, and time table option for this project. **Appropriation Act - Item 444 M.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on (i) the number of companies that were unable to procure a performance or payment bond pursuant to subsection H of § 2.2-4337 of the Code of Virginia, (ii) the number of waivers granted by the Department pursuant to subsection H of § 2.2-4337, and (iii) the number of companies that were enrolled in any Department of the Treasury, Division of Risk Management self-bonding program for Department projects. **Chapter 783 Enactment Clause 3. (Regular Session, 2012)** - [*12/1/2024*] <u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual update on the status of the Coastal Virginia Transportation Infrastructure Inundation Study, including an up-to-date identification of at-risk rural, suburban and urban infrastructure, and planning and options to mitigate or eliminate the identified risks; and a report on what work remains to be completed and an estimated time frame for the completion of its work. **Appropriation Act - Item 437 D. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [12/1/2024]

Department of Veterans Services

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the business plan that demonstrates how the veterans care centers will operate using solely nongeneral funds after start-up general fund moneys are exhausted. **Appropriation Act - Item 455 C. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on any shortage of funding resulting from requests in excess of the available appropriation for grants extended to create employment opportunities for veterans by assisting Virginia employers in hiring and retaining veterans. **Appropriation Act - Item 456 A.4. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report detailing revenues and expenditures of the veterans care centers. [Q1 FY 2025] Appropriation Act - Item 455 C. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/31/2024]

Division of Legislative Automated Systems

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the detailed accounting of funding provided since fiscal year 2020 for the replacement of the legacy legislative tracking system, and separately for other legislative system replacements and upgrades. **Appropriation Act - Item 5 C. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [10/1/2024]

Early Impact Virginia

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the key activities and outcomes of Virginia's home visiting programs. Appropriation Act - Item 331 M. (Special Session I, 2024) - [7/1/2024]

Economic Crisis Strike Force

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the activities of the Economic Crisis Strike Force. Code of Virginia - § 2.2-205.1 (D.) - [12/1/2024]

Fort Monroe Authority

PUBLISHED - Annual budget of the Fort Monroe Authority. Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2339 (5.) - [7/1/2024]

George Mason University

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Amendments to, or affirmation of, the previous year's six-year plan for George Mason University (GMU), including a report of GMU's active contributions to efforts to stimulate the economic development of the Commonwealth, the area in which GMU is located, and, if subject to a management agreement set forth in Article 4 (23.1-1004 et seq.) of Chapter 10, Code of Virginia, the areas that lag behind the Commonwealth in terms of income, employment, and other factors. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-306 (B.)** - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the salary, by position, of any executive officer of such institution that exceeds for the previous fiscal year the salary limit for the chief executive officer for such institution as set forth in the general Appropriation Act. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-102.1** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on foundations associated with George Mason University, including the total annual expenditures by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for scholarships or financial aid by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for faculty compensation by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for equipment and technology by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for administrative support by each foundation; and the percentage of expenditures used for executive compensation by each foundation. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-108** - [10/1/2024]

Hampton Roads Transportation Accountability Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report to the Joint Commission on Transportation Accountability on the uses of the Hampton Roads Transportation Fund. **Appropriation Act - Item 1 I. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [*11/15/2024*]

James Madison University

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the salary, by position, of any executive officer of such institution that exceeds for the previous fiscal year the salary limit for the chief executive officer for such institution as set forth in the general Appropriation Act. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-102.1** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on foundations associated with James Madison University, including the total annual expenditures by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for scholarships or financial aid by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for faculty compensation by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for group and foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for group and the percentage of expenditures used for equipment and

technology by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for administrative support by each foundation; and the percentage of expenditures used for executive compensation by each foundation. Code of Virginia - 23.1-108 - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Amendments to, or affirmation of, the previous year's six-year plan for James Madison University (JMU), including a report of JMU's active contributions to efforts to stimulate the economic development of the Commonwealth, the area in which JMU is located, and, if subject to a management agreement set forth in Article 4 (23.1-1004 et seq.) of Chapter 10, Code of Virginia, the areas that lag behind the Commonwealth in terms of income, employment, and other factors. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-306 (B.)** - [12/1/2024]

Joint Commission on Technology and Science

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations on the analysis of using, and fostering the appropriate expansion of, blockchain technology, digital asset mining, and cryptocurrency in the Commonwealth; and the creation of a Blockchain and Cryptocurrency Commission related to the use of and regulation over blockchain technology and cryptocurrency in the Commonwealth, including (i) an examination of the risks, including privacy risks, and benefits of using blockchain technology in state and local government and in businesses in the Commonwealth and (ii) an assessment of the impact of the cryptocurrency industry on the Commonwealth, including the effect on state revenues and energy consumption. [Includes reporting requirements of Chapter 707, Enactment Clause 1., of the 2024 Acts of Assembly.] **Chapter 709 Enactment Clause 1. (Regular Session, 2024)** - [*12/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations on the analysis of the use of artificial intelligence by public bodies in the Commonwealth, including an examination of proper policies and procedures regarding artificial intelligence systems to (i) govern the procurement, implementation, and ongoing assessment of any such system by a public body; (ii) ensure that no such system results in any unlawful discrimination or unlawful disparate impact against any individual or group of individuals; and (iii) require a public body to assess the likely impact of using any such system and perform ongoing assessments to ensure that the use of any such system does not result in any such unlawful discrimination or disparate impact; together with an assessment of creating a Commission on Artificial Intelligence to advise the General Assembly on issues related to artificial intelligence, the proper composition of such a commission, and the proper duties of the commission. **Chapter 678 Enactment Clause 1. (Regular Session, 2024)** - [*12/1/2024*]

Joint Legislative Audit and Review Commission

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Biannual oversight report of the Virginia Retirement System (VRS). Code of Virginia - § 30-81 (D.) - [6/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations on the study of the true cost of education in the Commonwealth and provide an accurate assessment of the costs to implement the Standards of Quality, and shall (i) estimate the cost of implementing the Standards of Quality based on the actual expense of education prevailing in the Commonwealth, (ii) determine if the Standards of Quality accurately reflect actual standards of practice within each school division, (iii) analyze changes in the Standards of Quality funding formula since 2009 and the impact of such changes on its accuracy in reflecting such costs, (iv) recommend changes to the Standards of Quality funding formula to ensure that state support is neither inadequate nor excessive, and (v) consider any other funding issues and make any other recommendations it deems relevant. Senate Joint Resolution 294 (Special Session I, 2021) - [1/10/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Business Location & Expansion Incentives. Appropriation Act - Item 36 E.1. (Special Session I, 2023) - [2/28/2024]

PUBLISHED - Special annual report on state spending. Code of Virginia - § 30-58.3 (A.) - [11/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the (i) planned or actual material changes in asset allocation, (ii) investment performance of all asset classes and subclasses, and (iii) investment policies and programs of the Commonwealth Savers Plan. **Code of Virginia - § 30-332 (A.)** - [12/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the state expenditure provided each locality for an educational program meeting the Standards of Quality. Code of Virginia - § 22.1-97 (A.) - [12/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Biannual oversight report of the Virginia Retirement System (VRS). Code of Virginia - § 30-81 (D.) - [12/30/2024]

Joint Subcommittee on Elementary and Secondary Education Funding

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the initial recommendations and an implementation plan for the on-going direction and oversight of the Standards of Quality funding cost policies. The Joint Subcommittee shall: (i) review the recommendations and policy options offered in the Joint Legislative Audit and Review Commission's July 2023 report, "Virginia's K-12 Funding Formula"; (ii) determine the appropriateness of implementing each recommendation or policy option, (iii) propose appropriate amendments to each recommendation or policy option and (iv) develop a long-range

plan for the phased implementation of its recommendations. Appropriation Act - Item 1 S.3. (Special Session I, 2024) - [11/1/2024]

Joint Subcommittee on Local Government Fiscal Stress

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Executive summary of the findings and recommendations of the Joint Subcommittee on Local Government Fiscal Stress. **Appropriation Act - Item 1 L.4. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [*1/10/2024*]

Joint Subcommittee to Evaluate Tax Preferences

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim activity and work of the Joint Subcommittee to Evaluate Tax Preferences regarding which tax preferences should be continued, expanded, modified, or eliminated. **Code of Virginia** - § 30-338 (6.) - [1/10/2024]

Joint Subcommittee to Study Pandemic Response and Preparedness in the Commonwealth

OVERDUE - Report on the findings and recommendations of the Joint Subcommittee convened to study the performance of existing laws in the Commonwealth in relation to the Commonwealth's pandemic response and develop recommendations regarding: (i) the scope of the Governor's powers in long-term states of emergency and the feasibility of legislative oversight of such powers; (ii) the adequacy, resilience, and performance of the General Assembly and local governments; (iii) the adequacy, resilience, and performance of public and private health care systems, pharmacies, hospitals, independent providers, health system providers, federally qualified health centers, urgent care centers, longterm care agencies and organizations, and congregate care facilities, including (a) an assessment of the readiness of all such facilities and providers to implement infection prevention and control measures in order to prevent and stop the spread of infectious diseases and (b) an assessment of the adequacy of regulations relating to vulnerable Virginians, including the elderly, the infirm, and children; (iv) the adequacy, resilience, and performance of the emergency management and public health care systems, including (a) the need for stockpiling and planning for distribution of pandemic response supplies and materials, (b) the performance of local health districts and the feasibility of allowing for local decision-making during pandemics, in contrast to delivery of routine services, and (c) the existing system's ability to detect and prevent future outbreaks and deploy health care solutions; (v) the adequacy, resilience, and performance of the judicial system and the need to develop future emergency plans to facilitate better responsiveness; (vi) the adequacy, resilience, and performance of Virginia Freedom of Information Act, homeowners' association, and corporate meeting rules and the need to develop future emergency plans to facilitate better responsiveness; (vii) the adequacy, resilience, and performance of the K-12 and higher education systems and the need to develop future emergency plans to facilitate better responsiveness; and (viii) the adequacy, resilience, and performance of the business regulatory system and the need to develop future emergency plans to facilitate better responsiveness. Appropriation Act - Item 6 D. (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/1/2024]

Judicial Council of Virginia and the Committee on District Courts

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the fiscal impact assessment of the creation of any new judgeships, including the cost of judicial retirement. **Appropriation Act - Item 31 D. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*12/31/2024*]

Library of Virginia

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the progress of reducing The Library of Virginia archival backlog. Appropriation Act - Item 225 B. (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/1/2024]

Longwood University

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the salary, by position, of any executive officer of such institution that exceeds for the previous fiscal year the salary limit for the chief executive officer for such institution as set forth in the general Appropriation Act. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-102.1** - [9/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on foundations associated with Longwood University, including the total annual expenditures by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for scholarships or financial aid by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for faculty compensation by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for equipment and technology by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for administrative support by each foundation; and the percentage of expenditures used for executive compensation by each foundation. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-108** - [10/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Amendments to, or affirmation of, the previous year's six-year plan for Longwood University (LU), including a report of LU's active contributions to efforts to stimulate the economic development of the Commonwealth, the area in which LU is located, and, if subject to a management agreement set forth in Article 4 (\S 23.1-1004 et seq.) of Chapter 10, Code of Virginia, the areas that lag behind the Commonwealth in terms of income, employment, and other factors. **Code of Virginia - \S 23.1-306 (B.)** - [12/1/2024]

Loudoun County Public Schools

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the planning, implementation, and outcomes of the recovery high school established as a year-round high school with enrollment open to any high school student residing in Superintendent's Region 4 who is in the early stages of recovery from substance use disorder or dependency . Appropriation Act - Item 124 UU.4. (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/1/2024]

Mary Baldwin University

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the number of students participating in the Virginia Women's Leadership Program, the number of in-state and out-of-state students receiving awards, the amount of the awards, the number of students graduating, and the number of students receiving commissions in the military. **Appropriation Act - Item 132 A.4. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [10/1/2024]

MEI (Major Employment and Investment) Project Approval Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on all endorsed incentive packages for which an offer has been made and publicly announced, which shall contain the following information: (i) the industrial sector of the MEI project or other economic development project, (ii) known competitor states, (iii) employment creation and capital investment expectations, (iv) anticipated average annual wage of the new jobs, (v) local and state returns on investment as prepared by the Virginia Economic Development Partnership Authority, (vi) expected time frame for repayment of the incentives to the Commonwealth in the form of direct and indirect general tax revenues, (vii) details of the proposed incentive package, including the breakdown of the components into various uses and an expected timeline for payments, and (viii) draft legislation or amendments to the Appropriation Act that propose financing for the endorsed incentive package through the Virginia Public Building Authority or any other proposed funding or financing mechanisms; and the reporting requirements of Code of Virginia § 2.2-2764 E relating to the Virginia Business Ready Sites Acquisition Fund and Program. **Code of Virginia - § 30-312** - [1/10/2024]

Middle Peninsula Planning District Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on (i) the feasibility of elevating the parts of septic systems vulnerable to rising sea levels; (ii) optimal system design, or range of designs, for vertically elevated septic systems capable of withstanding sea level rise and chronic flooding that meets effluent standards; (iii) recommendations for legal or regulatory changes, if any, to authorize the use of vertically elevated septic systems; (iv) recommendations for amending current septic system permit requirements to allow for the use of vertically elevated septic systems; (v) recommendations for financing the installation of vertically elevated septic systems; (vi) the expected date of completion of the pilot program; (vii) installation and projected average annual maintenance costs for a vertically elevated septic system over 10 years; and (viii) any other pertinent information. **Appropriation Act - Item 278 H.2. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*12/1/2024*]

Norfolk State University

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the progress of achieving targeted goals for the Two-Year College Transfer Grant Program as identified in Item 142.F.4.c. of the 2022 Appropriation Act, including a detailed accounting of the use of the funds provided and a plan for achieving the goals. **Appropriation Act - Item 142 F.4.d.** (Special Session I, 2023) - [5/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the salary, by position, of any executive officer of such institution that exceeds for the previous fiscal year the salary limit for the chief executive officer for such institution as set forth in the general Appropriation Act. Code of Virginia - 23.1-102.1 - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on foundations associated with Norfolk State University, including the total annual expenditures by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for scholarships or financial aid by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for faculty compensation by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for equipment and technology by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for administrative support by each foundation; and the percentage of expenditures used for executive compensation by each foundation. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-108** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Amendments to, or affirmation of, the previous year's six-year plan for Norfolk State University (NSU), including a report of NSU's active contributions to efforts to stimulate the economic development of the Commonwealth, the area in which NSU is located, and, if subject to a management agreement set forth in Article 4 (§ 23.1-1004 et seq.) of Chapter 10, Code of Virginia, the areas that lag behind the Commonwealth in terms of income, employment, and other factors. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-306 (B.)** - [*12/1/2024*]

Northern Virginia Internet Crimes Against Children Task Force

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the actual expenditures and performance results achieved by the Northern Virginia Internet Crimes Against Children Task Force. Appropriation Act - Item 416 L.2. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

Northern Virginia Transportation Authority

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report to the Joint Commission on Transportation Accountability on the uses of the Northern Virginia Transportation Authority Fund. **Appropriation Act - Item 1 I. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/15/2024*]

Northern Virginia Transportation Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the performance and condition of Washington Metropolitan Area Transit Authority (WMATA), including: 1. The safety and reliability of the rapid heavy rail mass transportation system and bus network; 2. The financial performance of WMATA related to the operations of the rapid heavy rail mass transportation system, including farebox recovery, service per rider, and cost per service hour; 3. The financial performance of WMATA related to the operation system, including farebox recovery, service per rider, and cost per service hour; 3. The financial performance of WMATA related to the operations of the bus mass transportation system, including farebox recovery, service per rider, and cost per service hour; 4. Potential strategies to reduce the growth in such costs and to improve the efficiency of WMATA operations; 5. Use of the funds provided from the Washington Metropolitan Area Transit Authority Capital Fund to improve the safety and condition of the rapid heavy rail mass transportation system; and 6. Ridership of the rapid heavy rail mass transportation system and the bus mass transportation system. **Code of Virginia - § 33.2-3403** - [12/15/2024]

Office of Children's Services

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on all regional and statewide training sessions conducted during the fiscal year, including (i) a description of each program and trainers, (ii) the dates of the training and the number of attendees for each program, (iii) a summary of evaluations of these programs by attendees, and (iv) the funds expended. **Appropriation Act - Item 268 B.6.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on funding for special education day treatment and residential services, including but not limited to the number of children served annually, average cost of care, type of service provided, length of stay, referral source, and ultimate disposition. Appropriation Act - Item 268 K.2. (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on funding for therapeutic foster care services, including but not limited to the number of children served annually, average cost of care, type of service provided, length of stay, referral source, and ultimate disposition. Appropriation Act - Item 268 K.1. (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the utilization rates and average lengths of stays statewide for treatment of children in each locality. **Appropriation Act - Item 268 B.2.d.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [*12/15/2024*]

Office of the Attorney General and Department of Law

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report detailing expenditures in the prior fiscal year for special outside counsel by any executive branch agencies. The report shall include the reasoning why outside counsel is necessary, the hourly rate charged by outside counsel, total expenditures, and funding source. **Appropriation Act - Item 49 F. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [11/1/2024]

Office of the Governor

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on authorized and unauthorized deficits. Appropriation Act - Item 4-3.01 d. (Special Session I, 2024) - [8/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the financial plan for a prospective period of six years, and shall consist of (i) the Governor's biennial budget submitted pursuant to subsection A of § 2.2-1508, (ii) estimates of anticipated general fund and nongeneral fund revenue prepared for an additional period of four years pursuant to § 2.2-1503, and (iii) estimates of the general and nongeneral fund appropriations required for each major program for an additional period of four years. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-1503.1** - [*1/10/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Biannual report on the location (county, city, or town) of the project; the amount of the grant or loan made or committed from the Transportation Partnership Opportunity Fund and the purpose for which it will be used; the number of jobs created or projected to be created; and the amount of a company's investment in the Commonwealth, if the project is part of an economic development opportunity. **Code of Virginia - § 33.2-1529.1 (F.)** - [*1/31/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Biannual report on the location (county, city, or town) of the project; the amount of the grant or loan made or committed from the Transportation Partnership Opportunity Fund and the purpose for which it will be used; the number of jobs created or projected to be created; and the amount of a company's investment in the Commonwealth, if the project is part of an economic development opportunity. **Code of Virginia - § 33.2-1529.1 (F.)** - [7/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on all outstanding loans, including a status of the repayment schedule for each loan. [Includes reporting requirement for § 4-3.02 c.6.a) of the 2024 Appropriation Act.] **Appropriation Act - Item 4-3.02 b.6.c**) (Special Session I, 2024) - [8/15/2024] <u>PUBLISHED</u> - Preliminary annual report on the financial statements that are prepared by the Comptroller of Virginia. The report also satisfies the reporting requirement of § 2.2-4804. [Final report is filed by the Department of Accounts on or before December 15 of each year.] **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-813** - [9/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - A tentative bill for all gubernatorial amendments proposed to the general appropriation act adopted in the immediately preceding even-numbered year session. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-1509** (A.) - [*12/20/2024*]

Old Dominion University

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the progress of achieving targeted goals for the Two-Year College Transfer Grant Program as identified in Item 142.F.4.c. of the 2023 Appropriation Act, including a detailed accounting of the use of the funds provided and a plan for achieving the goals. **Appropriation Act - Item 142 F.4.d.** (Special Session I, 2023) - [5/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the salary, by position, of any executive officer of such institution that exceeds for the previous fiscal year the salary limit for the chief executive officer for such institution as set forth in the general Appropriation Act. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-102.1** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on foundations associated with Old Dominion University, including the total annual expenditures by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for scholarships or financial aid by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for faculty compensation by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for equipment and technology by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for administrative support by each foundation; and the percentage of expenditures used for executive compensation by each foundation. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-108** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Amendments to, or affirmation of, the previous year's six-year plan for Old Dominion University (ODU), including a report of ODU's active contributions to efforts to stimulate the economic development of the Commonwealth, the area in which ODU is located, and, if subject to a management agreement set forth in Article 4 (§ 23.1-1004 et seq.) of Chapter 10, Code of Virginia, the areas that lag behind the Commonwealth in terms of income, employment, and other factors. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-306 (B.)** - [12/1/2024]

Old Dominion University and Eastern Virginia Medical School

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Status report on the planning and initial integration activities necessary to ensure a successful launch of the Eastern Virginia Health Sciences Center at Old Dominion University. Appropriation Act - Item 247 I.2. (Special Session I, 2023) - [7/1/2024]

Radford University

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the progress of achieving targeted goals for the Two-Year College Transfer Grant Program as identified in Item 142.F.4.c. of the 2023 Appropriation Act, including a detailed accounting of the use of the funds provided and a plan for achieving the goals. **Appropriation Act - Item 142 F.4.d.** (Special Session I, 2023) - [5/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the salary, by position, of any executive officer of such institution that exceeds for the previous fiscal year the salary limit for the chief executive officer for such institution as set forth in the general Appropriation Act. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-102.1** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on foundations associated with Radford University, including the total annual expenditures by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for scholarships or financial aid by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for faculty compensation by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for equipment and technology by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for administrative support by each foundation; and the percentage of expenditures used for executive compensation by each foundation. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-108** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Amendments to, or affirmation of, the previous year's six-year plan for Radford University (RU), including a report of RU's active contributions to efforts to stimulate the economic development of the Commonwealth, the area in which RU is located, and, if subject to a management agreement set forth in Article 4 (\S 23.1-1004 et seq.) of Chapter 10, Code of Virginia, the areas that lag behind the Commonwealth in terms of income, employment, and other factors. **Code of Virginia - \S 23.1-306 (B.)** - [12/1/2024]

Review of the Actuarial Surplus of the VA529 Defined Benefit Trust Fund Workgroup

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the workgroup convened to review the recommendations of a November 2022 report from the Joint Legislative and Audit Review Commission (JLARC) regarding the actuarial surplus of the VA529 Defined Benefit Trust Fund, with regard to: (i) the method, timing, and amount of any withdrawals

from the Fund, including the appropriate funded status at which withdrawals should be considered, with consideration to maintaining sufficient assets to ensure Fund solvency for future obligations; (ii) provide guidelines for the appropriate allocation and subsequent use of monies withdrawn from the Fund, to include returning funds to Legacy Prepaid529 account holders, and for programs supporting higher education access and affordability; and (iii) ongoing oversight of Fund balances to determine availability of any future actuarial surpluses. **Appropriation Act - Item 1 R.3.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/15/2024]

Richard Bland College of William and Mary

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on Richard Bland College's progress in exploring and expanding partnership opportunities for shared services and academic programming with other higher education partners. **Appropriation Act - Item 156 C.6.** (Special Session I, 2023) - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the salary, by position, of any executive officer of such institution that exceeds for the previous fiscal year the salary limit for the chief executive officer for such institution as set forth in the general Appropriation Act. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-102.1** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on foundations associated with Richard Bland College of William and Mary, including the total annual expenditures by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for scholarships or financial aid by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for faculty compensation by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for equipment and technology by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for administrative support by each foundation; and the percentage of expenditures used for executive compensation by each foundation. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-108** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Amendments to, or affirmation of, the previous year's six-year plan for Richard Bland College of William & Mary (RBC), including a report of RBC's active contributions to efforts to stimulate the economic development of the Commonwealth, the area in which RBC is located, and, if subject to a management agreement set forth in Article 4 (§ 23.1-1004 et seq.) of Chapter 10, Code of Virginia, the areas that lag behind the Commonwealth in terms of income, employment, and other factors. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-306 (B.)** - [*12/1/2024*]

Secretary of Administration

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on telework participation levels and trends of both private- and public-sector employees in the Commonwealth. [Includes reporting requirements for Item § 4-8.01 c.4. of the 2024 Appropriation Act.] Code of Virginia - § 2.2-203.1 (C.4.) - [10/1/2024]

Secretary of Education

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Final report on the evaluation and recommendations for the creation of a regional partnership and other strategies to improve education attainment, alternative delivery methods, enhanced efficiencies, and economic and community development for the region and the state, including an evaluation of a new governance model, building upon the November 2022 report issued by Richard Bland College. **Appropriation Act - Item 156 H.3. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [2/13/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on guidelines implemented and the allocations of tax-exempt private activity bonds for the development of education facilities using public-private partnerships. **Appropriation Act - Item 116 A. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [8/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the work group convened to review the current capabilities and future needs of the Virginia Longitudinal Data System (the System) and the Virginia Workforce Data Trust (the Trust) (collectively, the Databases) and, based on the results of such review, develop a work plan for improving the System, and shall shall consider a consolidation of or other improvements to the System and the Trust, including (i) identification of the appropriate entity or entities to host the Databases and the associated upfront and ongoing costs; (ii) the identification of any technology upgrades required for interoperability and modernization; (iii) a plan for the governance of data sharing among partner entities; (iv) opportunities and challenges related to accessing the System and Trust on the network of the Virginia Information Technologies Agency (VITA); (v) best practices related to data privacy and data integrity; and (vi) any other issues identified by the work group as relevant to the review. **Chapter 410 Enactment Clause 1. (Regular Session, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

Secretary of Education and Secretary of Finance

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Report on the feasibility and the initial and ongoing fiscal impact of converting the Virginia Museum of Transportation into a state agency or authority, and a plan for the conversion if determined to be financially feasible and beneficial to the Commonwealth. **Appropriation Act - Item 116 C. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

Secretary of Finance

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the risk assessment of executive branch agency internal controls for administering and disbursing federal pandemic relief funds, economic stimulus, or loan funds. Appropriation Act - Item 242 B. (Special Session I, 2024) - [11/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the fiscal impact of amendments to federal income tax law occurring since the adjournment sine die of the preceding Regular Session of the General Assembly. **Code of Virginia - § 58.1-301 (B.11. d.)** - [*11/15/2024*]

PUBLISHED - Annual report of the Debt Capacity Advisory Committee. Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2713 (2.) - [1/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the progress of each qualified institution of higher learning in meeting goals set forth in its memorandum of understanding and the aggregate amount of grants awarded to the qualified institution pursuant to the Tech Talent Investment Program. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-1243** - [*12/1/2024*]

Secretary of Health and Human Resources

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Report detailing how funds appropriated during the 2023 and 2024 Sessions of the General Assembly shall be expended to expand and modernize the comprehensive crisis services system, including how funding for new crisis stabilization units and crisis receiving centers are being strategically deployed and the information provided shall include: (i) the unmet needs the new unit will address; (ii) the capacity of community services boards or private providers to staff the proposed unit; (iii) the unit's ability to serve individuals under a temporary detention order; (iv) the expected initial and ongoing costs of the proposed unit; and (v) the planned timeframe for when the unit would become operational. **Appropriation Act - Item 267 C.1. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the detailed inventory of all call centers operated or contracted by agencies, including contracted Medicaid managed care organizations, in the Health and Human Resources Secretariat, including the following information for each call center: (i) the purpose of the call center; (ii) the annual contract amount and agency fund sources used to pay the contract; (iii) the term and expiration date of the contract; (iv) an assessment of any duplication between the call centers; and (v) any recommendations for potential consolidation. Appropriation Act - Item 267 E. (Special Session I, 2024) - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the activities and recommendations of the work group convened to oversee the development of a statewide integrated electronic health record (EHR) system, including an implementation timeline, cost estimates, and other issues that may need to be addressed in order to implement an integrated statewide EHR system. **Appropriation Act - Item 267 B.2. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the work group convened to (i) evaluate the current availability of placements for individuals with neurocognitive disorders and neurodevelopmental disabilities who would otherwise be placed in state psychiatric hospitals; (ii) identify and develop placements and services other than state psychiatric hospitals that would better support such individuals, especially individuals whose behaviors or symptoms are solely a manifestation of such disorders and disabilities, including through enhanced Medicaid reimbursements and a Medicaid waiver for individuals with neurocognitive disorders; (iii) specify any additional funding or statutory changes needed to prevent inappropriate placements of such individuals in state psychiatric hospitals; and (iv) provide recommendations for training of magistrates and community services boards related to the implementation of Chapter 579 and Chapter 696 of the 2024 Acts of Assembly. [Reporting requirements of Chapter 579, Enactment Clause 2., of the 2024 Acts of Assembly, are identical.] **Chapter 696 Enactment Clause 2. (Regular Session, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings of the stakeholder work group convened to (i) investigate wholesale prescription drug importation programs in other states, including the procedures for start-up and continued execution; (ii) evaluate best practices for the establishment and application of such a program; and (iii) consider the effectiveness of implementing such a program in the Commonwealth, and shall take into consideration the cost and safety of such a program. **Chapter 620 Enactment Clause 1. (Regular Session, 2024)** - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual summary report on the current Sexual Violent Predator (SVP) cases and a forecast of SVP eligibility, civil commitments, and SVP conditional releases, including projected bed space requirements. **Appropriation Act - Item 267 A.1. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/15/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the plans to implement the Certified Community Behavioral Health Clinic (CCBHC) model in the Commonwealth, how adopting the CCBHC model could improve access to community-based behavioral health services and their quality, and barriers to implementation of the CCBHC model in the Commonwealth. **Appropriation Act - Item 267 D. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*12*/*1*/2024]

Secretary of Labor

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on generated outcomes and the use of funds appropriated for the administration of programs and strategic workforce initiatives pursuant to the federal Workforce Innovation and Opportunity Act of 2014 (WIOA). Appropriation Act - Item 355 B.2. (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/15/2024]

Secretary of Natural and Historic Resources

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the implementation of the 2014 Chesapeake Bay Watershed Agreement. [Reporting requirement for Item 358.A. of the 2024 Appropriation Act is included in this report.] Code of Virginia - 2.2-220.1 - [11/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report of all projects undertaken pursuant to a settlement or mitigation agreement upon which the Secretary of Natural Resources is an authorized signatory on behalf of the Governor. Appropriation Act - Item 358 C. (Special Session I, 2024) - [11/15/2024]

Secretary of Public Safety and Homeland Security

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Report on establishing authority in the Code of Virginia for local civilian-led units designed to respond, investigate, and handle calls for services related to minor traffic accidents and other duties as assigned, including potential legislative language, any costs savings to local police and sheriff departments, research around best practices from other states, recommendations for implementation and tasks that could be assigned to local civilian-led units, and a list of potential challenges the units could face being set up by local jurisdictions. **Appropriation Act - Item 377 D.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [11/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual status report on actions taken to improve offender transitional and re-entry services, including improvements to the preparation and provision for employment, treatment, and housing opportunities for those being released from incarceration. Appropriation Act - Item 377 B. (Special Session I, 2024) - [11/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the implementation of the monitoring of offenders required to comply with the Sex Offender Registry requirements. The report shall include at a minimum: (1) the number of verifications conducted; (2) the number of investigations of violations; (3) the status of coordination with other state and local law enforcement agencies activities to monitor Sex Offender Registry requirements; and (4) an update of the sex offender registration and monitoring section in the department's current "Manpower Augmentation Study." **Appropriation Act - Item 430 I.2. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [1/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual status report on (1) annual operating costs for the STARS (Statewide Agencies Radio System) system; (2) the status of site enhancements to support the system; (3) the project timelines for implementing the enhancements to the system; and (4) other matters as the Secretary of Public Safety may deem appropriate. Appropriation Act - Item 415 C.2. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the state and local juvenile and state and local adult offender population forecasts, for each fiscal year through FY 2023. The revised forecast for state-responsible adult offenders shall include an estimate of the number of probation violators included each year within the overall population forecast who may be appropriate for alternative sanctions. **Appropriation Act - Item 377 A. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*10/15/2024*]

PUBLISHED - Report on juvenile detention center cost savings strategies, including a proposal to reduce state formula financial assistance for juvenile confinement in local facilities ("juvenile detention center block grant") in order to incentivize consolidation of juvenile detention centers in the Commonwealth. The proposal shall: (i) recommend five to eight juvenile detention centers for consolidation, identifying the five to eight facilities recommended for closure and alternative facilities recommended to house youth impacted by the closures; (ii) describe the criteria used to identify such facilities including, but not limited to, distance between the facilities recommended for closure and the recommended alternative sites of incarceration, funded and licensed capacity, historical and projected average daily population by region, age and condition of facilities and their electronic security systems, outstanding debt service, deferred maintenance and annual maintenance reserve as a percentage of the replacement asset value, potential for repurposing or sale of facilities recommended for closure, regional distribution of juvenile detention centers, and availability of programming; (iii) estimate the state savings that would result from elimination of juvenile detention center block grant funding for facilities recommended for closure, net any expected increase in block grant or per diem funding for facilities recommended to house additional youth; and (iv) recommend two to five options for reinvesting the net savings in services for youth involved or at-risk of becoming involved in the juvenile justice system. The report shall also assess alternative delivery models for education services at juvenile detention centers, including: (i) determining the extent to which each juvenile detention center currently implements or could further implement cost effective staffing methods, including strategies identified in the 2021 Board of Education report entitled "Recommendations for Appropriate Staffing and Funding Levels Necessary for State Operated Programs (SOPs) in Regional and Local Detention Centers"; (ii) continuing to develop an alternative to the statutorily required 1:12 teacher to student staffing ratio; (iii) utilizing full-time special education teachers to coordinate, plan, and substitute for parttime teachers shared with either the local school division or other state operated programs; and (iv) determining and providing the feasibility and potential cost savings of each alternative delivery model, as well as specific actions to implement each model. **Appropriation Act - Item 377 C.1. and C.2. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [10/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the work group convened to assess and provide recommendations for a long-term operating and capital plan for the provision of health care services to inmates held in secure correctional facilities operated by the Department of Corrections, including its recommendations for future utilization of the Beaumont property, the medical facility at Deerfield Correctional Facility, and Powhatan Infirmary, as well as feedback from the Six-Year Capital Outlay Plan Advisory Committee. **Appropriation Act - Item C-48 J.1.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the review and assessment of the sufficiency of fire and emergency medical services funding in the Commonwealth, including (i) identification of local, state, and federal funding provided to support local fire and emergency medical services by locality or region, and to the extent possible, trends in funding by source; (ii) consideration of identifiable fire or emergency medical service funding needs by locality or region; (iii) identification of factors that influence or differentiate the ability of localities or regions to meet the funding needs of local and regional fire and emergency medical services; (iv) factors influencing the ability of localities or regions to meet fire and emergency medical services funding needs; and, (v) consideration of the costs and benefits of consolidating state-level administration of fire and emergency medical services funding and oversight, to include an assessment of administrative models used in other states. **Appropriation Act - Item 377 E. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11*/1/2024]

PUBLISHED - Report on juvenile detention center cost savings strategies, including a proposal to reduce state formula financial assistance for juvenile confinement in local facilities ("juvenile detention center block grant") in order to incentivize consolidation of juvenile detention centers in the Commonwealth. The proposal shall: (i) recommend five to eight juvenile detention centers for consolidation, identifying the five to eight facilities recommended for closure and alternative facilities recommended to house youth impacted by the closures; (ii) describe the criteria used to identify such facilities including, but not limited to, distance between the facilities recommended for closure and the recommended alternative sites of incarceration, funded and licensed capacity, historical and projected average daily population by region, age and condition of facilities and their electronic security systems, outstanding debt service, deferred maintenance and annual maintenance reserve as a percentage of the replacement asset value, potential for repurposing or sale of facilities recommended for closure, regional distribution of juvenile detention centers, and availability of programming; (iii) estimate the state savings that would result from elimination of juvenile detention center block grant funding for facilities recommended for closure, net any expected increase in block grant or per diem funding for facilities recommended to house additional youth; and (iv) recommend two to five options for reinvesting the net savings in services for youth involved or at-risk of becoming involved in the juvenile justice system. The report shall also assess alternative delivery models for education services at juvenile detention centers, including: (i) determining the extent to which each juvenile detention center currently implements or could further implement cost effective staffing methods, including strategies identified in the 2021 Board of Education report entitled "Recommendations for Appropriate Staffing and Funding Levels Necessary for State Operated Programs (SOPs) in Regional and Local Detention Centers"; (ii) continuing to develop an alternative to the statutorily required 1:12 teacher to student staffing ratio; (iii) utilizing full-time special education teachers to coordinate, plan, and substitute for parttime teachers shared with either the local school division or other state operated programs; and (iv) determining and providing the feasibility and potential cost savings of each alternative delivery model, as well as specific actions to implement each model. Appropriation Act - Item 377 C.1. and C.2. (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/15/2024]

Secretary of Transportation

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the allocation of federal transportation funds and the actions taken to provide the required match. **Appropriation Act - Item 434 B.2. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [6/1/2024]

Secretary of Veterans and Defense Affairs

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Report on the projects and real property lease agreements executed from funds appropriated in Item 468.A.5. of the 2023 Appropriation Act. Appropriation Act - Item 454 A.5. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/15/2024]

Six-Year Capital Outlay Plan Advisory Committee

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Recommendations of any changes to the current six-year capital outlay plan (described in Code of Virginia § 2.2-1518) and of project funding, including adjusting the fiscal years covered by the plan so that the plan will cover the six fiscal years beginning July 1 of the following year. **Appropriation Act - Item 2-0 Q. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

Southern Virginia Internet Crimes Against Children Task Force

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the actual expenditures and performance results achieved by the Southern Virginia Internet Crimes Against Children Task Force. Appropriation Act - Item 394 H.2. (Special Session I, 2024) -[10/1/2024]

Southwest Virginia Cultural Heritage Foundation

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the expenditures of the Southwest Virginia Cultural Heritage Foundation and its ongoing efforts to generate revenues sufficient to sustain operations. Appropriation Act - Item 103 K.2. (Special Session I, 2024) - [9/1/2024]

State Board of Local and Regional Jails

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report for each jail on the standard State Board of Local and Regional Jails measure of rated capacity, including double-bunking capacity. **Appropriation Act - Item 385 D. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [10/1/2024]

State Corporation Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual update on the Virginia Health Savings Account Plan. Code of Virginia - § 38.2-5601 (A.) - [1/10/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report summarizing the dispute resolution information provided by arbitrators, including information related to the matters decided through arbitration as well as the following information for each dispute resolved through arbitration: the name of the carrier, the name of the health care provider, the health care provider's employer or the business entity in which the provider has an ownership interest, the health care facility where the services were provided, and the type of health care services at issues. **Code of Virginia - § 38.2-3445.02 (I.)** - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report of the Bureau of Insurance on their request to the Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services for guidance on: (i) how nutritional counseling is defined as a preventive care benefit under the Patient Protection and Affordable Care Act and review whether the current definition of nutritional counseling in Virginia's Essential Health Benefit benchmark plan meets federal guidelines; and (ii) whether removing prior authorization for eating disorder services would be considered an expansion of services that would warrant a state-funded cost defrayal under the Patient Protection and Affordable Care Act. **Appropriation Act - Item 479 F. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the Virginia Health Benefit Exchange, including (i) Exchange operations and responsibilities, (ii) an accounting of the Exchange's finances, (iii) the effectiveness of the outreach and implementation activities of the Exchange in reducing the number of individuals without health insurance coverage, and (iv) other relevant information. **Code of Virginia - § 38.2-6516** - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the operation of the Commonwealth Health Reinsurance Program, including: 1. Amounts deposited into the Fund; 2. Requests for reinsurance payments received by eligible carriers; 3. Reinsurance payments made to eligible carriers; 4. Administrative and operational expenses incurred for the Program; and 5. Quantifiable impact of the Program on individual health insurance coverage rates. **Code of Virginia - § 38.2-6603 (B.)** - [11/1/2024]

State Council of Higher Education for Virginia

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the status of programs in Chapter 6 of Title 23.1, Code of Virginia, as governed by § 4-5.01 b.7. of the 2024 Appropriation Act. **Appropriation Act - Item 130 J.4.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the number of recipients of the Virginia Military Survivors and Dependents program. Appropriation Act - Item 142 E.4. (Special Session I, 2023) - [5/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the outcomes of the mental health workforce pilot at institutions of higher education. Appropriation Act - Item 144 T. (Special Session I, 2023) - [6/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on any increase in undergraduate tuition and mandatory fees at a public institution of higher education, the public comment relating to such increase in undergraduate tuition and mandatory fees, and any deviation in the increase in undergraduate tuition and mandatory fees from the increase projected in the institutional sixyear plan provided pursuant to Code of Virginia § 23.1-306. [Includes reporting requirements of Item § 4-2.01 b.4.b) of the 2024 Appropriation Act.] **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-307 (G.)** - [8/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Progress report on the following higher education institutions reaching the increased degree production goals as set forth in the 2023 Appropriation Act Items: Item 148.C.4. - Christopher Newport University; Item 152.G.4. - The College of William and Mary in Virginia; Item 163.H.4. - George Mason University; Item 167.D.4. - James Madison University; Item 171.C.4. - Longwood University; Item 175.F.4. - Norfolk State University; Item 179.I.4. - Old Dominion University; Item 183.C.4. - Radford University; Item 188.E.4. - University of Mary Washington; Item 195.M.4. - University of Virginia; Item 206.O.4. - Virginia Commonwealth University; Item 218.D.4. - Virginia

Military Institute; Item 223.J.4. - Virginia Polytechnic Institute and State University; and Item 229.I.4. - Virginia State University. Appropriation Act - Item 148 C.4. (Special Session I, 2023) - [8/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the expenditures by higher education institutions by category, including academic costs, administration, research, and public service. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-209** - [*10/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the financial feasibility studies for 9(d) obligations where debt service is expected to be paid from project revenues or revenues of the institution, identifying the impact of all projects requested by the institutions of higher education, and as described in § 4-4.01 i.1. of the 2024 Appropriation Act, on the current and projected cost to students in institutions of higher education and the impact of the project on the institution's need for student financial assistance. Appropriation Act - Item 4-4.01 i.2. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the outcomes and effectiveness of the funds awarded for Pell grant assistance at public institutions of higher education, including data on recruitment, retention, and graduation of Pell-eligible students at institutions receiving funding, and performance against the outcomes established in Item 130, paragraph I.5., of the 2024 Appropriation Act. **Appropriation Act - Item 130 I.6. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Biennial report of the Council's certification of all state-supported institutions. Such annual assessment shall be based upon the objective measures and institutional performance benchmarks proposed by the Governor and included in the annual Appropriation Act. [Reporting requirement for Item § 4-9.01 of the 2024 Appropriation Act is included in this report.] **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-206 (C.)** - [*10/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations on the study of the processes by which each public institution of higher education determines the eligibility for accommodations of an admitted or enrolled student with a temporary or permanent disability and identify in such processes and make recommendations to reduce any barriers to establishing eligibility, and shall (i) evaluate the current processes used by such institutions for determining a student's eligibility for accommodations, including any required documentation; (ii) identify any barriers students may face in establishing eligibility for accommodations through such processes; (iii) identify any resources that may be necessary for students to overcome such barriers in establishing eligibility for accommodations on (a) strategies for reducing any such barriers, including recommendations for modifications to accommodations eligibility determination processes for public institutions of higher education. [Reporting requirements of Chapter 444, Enactment Clause 1., of the 2024 Acts of Assembly, are identical.] **Chapter 491 Enactment Clause 1. (Regular Session, 2024)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the implementation of the Enslaved Ancestors College Access Scholarship and Memorial Program. Code of Virginia - § 23.1-615.1 (E.) - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations on the survey of each public institution of higher education to determine how each such institution is addressing on-campus food insecurity, including specific methods, programs, sources of funding, expenditures, communications strategies, and staffing. [Includes reporting requirements for Item 132.S. of the 2024 Appropriation Act.] **Chapter 644 Enactment Clause 1.** (**Regular Session, 2024**) - [*11*/*1*/2024]

State Council of Higher Education for Virginia and Virginia Community College System

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual compilation data report, in the aggregate and by program of study, institution, and student income level at the start of participation, on the participation and completion of the Get Skilled, Get a Job, Give Back Program (G3 Program) including: (i) data on student enrollment, student retention rates between academic terms and years, and student wages, including median wages prior to enrollment and one year after completion of a credential or degree and wage rates of students who have not enrolled in over a year and did not complete a credential, and (ii) a comparison of job demand and completion rates. [Includes reporting requirements of Item 201.D.7.b. of the 2024 Appropriation Act.] **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-2911.2 (L)** - [10/1/2024]

State Executive Council for Children's Services

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the outcomes of localities transitioning individuals into community-based care. Appropriation Act - Item 268 C.3.c. (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/1/2024]

Supreme Court of Virginia

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Biannual report on the amounts paid for Guardian ad Litem purposes, amounts reimbursed by parents and/or guardians, savings achieved, and management actions taken to further enhance savings under the program. **Code of Virginia - § 16.1-267 (C.1.)** - [*1/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Biannual report on the amounts paid for Guardian ad Litem purposes, amounts reimbursed by parents and/or guardians, savings achieved, and management actions taken to further enhance savings under the program. **Code of Virginia - § 16.1-267 (C.1.)** - [8/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual fiscal year summary report on the number of individuals for whom legal or medical services were provided and the nature and cost of such services as are authorized for payment from the criminal fund or the involuntary mental commitment fund. **Appropriation Act - Item 31 A. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the evaluation of judicial caseloads throughout the Commonwealth on the appellate court, circuit court, general district court, and juvenile and domestic relations district court levels, including the evaluation the impact on judicial caseloads resulting from Chapter 43 of the 2020 Acts of Assembly, Special Session 1, as well as any other factors identified by the Supreme Court such as the use of interpreters, law clerks, retired or substitute judges, and the effect of population growth or decline, if any. **Chapter 1 Item 39.T. (Special Session I, 2022)** - [10/15/2024]

The College of William and Mary in Virginia

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the salary, by position, of any executive officer of such institution that exceeds for the previous fiscal year the salary limit for the chief executive officer for such institution as set forth in the general Appropriation Act. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-102.1** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on foundations associated with The College of William and Mary in Virginia, including the total annual expenditures by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for scholarships or financial aid by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for faculty compensation by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for equipment and technology by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for administrative support by each foundation; and the percentage of expenditures used for executive compensation by each foundation. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-108** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Amendments to, or affirmation of, the previous year's six-year plan for The College of William and Mary in Virginia (CWM), including a report of CWM's active contributions to efforts to stimulate the economic development of the Commonwealth, the area in which CWM is located, and, if subject to a management agreement set forth in Article 4 (§ 23.1-1004 et seq.) of Chapter 10, Code of Virginia, the areas that lag behind the Commonwealth in terms of income, employment, and other factors. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-306 (B.)** - [*12/1/2024*]

Tobacco Settlement Financing Corporation

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the operating and financial statements of the Tobacco Settlement Financing Corporation. Chapter 482 Enactment Clause 2., § 6.C. (Regular Session, 2002) - [11/1/2024]

Tourism Council of the Greater Williamsburg Chamber and Tourism Alliance

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the long-term and short-term strategic plans and the implementation of such plans; marketing efforts; metrics regarding tourism in the Historic Triangle region; use of the funds in the Historic Triangle Marketing Fund; and any other details relevant to the work of the Tourism Council of the Greater Williamsburg Chamber and Tourism Alliance and the Historic Triangle Office of Marketing and Promotion. **Code of Virginia - § 58.1-603.2 (F.4.)** - [12/1/2024]

University of Mary Washington

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Amendments to, or affirmation of, the previous year's six-year plan for the University of Mary Washington (UMW), including a report of UMW's active contributions to efforts to stimulate the economic development of the Commonwealth, the area in which UMW is located, and, if subject to a management agreement set forth in Article 4 (23.1-1004 et seq.) of Chapter 10, Code of Virginia, the areas that lag behind the Commonwealth in terms of income, employment, and other factors. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-306 (B.)** - [*12/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the salary, by position, of any executive officer of such institution that exceeds for the previous fiscal year the salary limit for the chief executive officer for such institution as set forth in the general Appropriation Act. Code of Virginia - 23.1-102.1 - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on foundations associated with University of Mary Washington, including the total annual expenditures by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for scholarships or financial aid by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for faculty compensation by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for equipment and technology by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for administrative support by each foundation; and the percentage of expenditures used for executive compensation by each foundation. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-108** - [10/1/2024]

University of Virginia

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the salary, by position, of any executive officer of such institution that exceeds for the previous fiscal year the salary limit for the chief executive officer for such institution as set forth in the general Appropriation Act. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-102.1** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on foundations associated with the University of Virginia, including the total annual expenditures by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for scholarships or financial aid by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for faculty compensation by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for equipment and technology by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for administrative support by each foundation; and the percentage of expenditures used for executive compensation by each foundation. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-108** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the use of state funds in cancer research. Appropriation Act - Item 185 B.2. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Amendments to, or affirmation of, the previous year's six-year plan for the University of Virginia (UVA), including a report of UVA's active contributions to efforts to stimulate the economic development of the Commonwealth, the area in which UVA is located, and, if subject to a management agreement set forth in Article 4 (23.1-1004 et seq.) of Chapter 10, Code of Virginia, the areas that lag behind the Commonwealth in terms of income, employment, and other factors. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-306 (B.)** - [12/1/2024]

University of Virginia's College at Wise

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the progress of achieving targeted goals for the Two-Year College Transfer Grant Program as identified in Item 142.F.4.c. of the 2023 Appropriation Act, including a detailed accounting of the use of the funds provided and a plan for achieving the goals. **Appropriation Act - Item 142 F.4.d.** (Special Session I, 2023) - [5/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the salary, by position, of any executive officer of such institution that exceeds for the previous fiscal year the salary limit for the chief executive officer for such institution as set forth in the general Appropriation Act. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-102.1** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Amendments to, or affirmation of, the previous year's six-year plan for the University of Virginia's College at Wise, including a report of UVA's College at Wise active contributions to efforts to stimulate the economic development of the Commonwealth, the area in which UVA's College at Wise is located, and, if subject to a management agreement set forth in Article 4 (§ 23.1-1004 et seq.) of Chapter 10, Code of Virginia, the areas that lag behind the Commonwealth in terms of income, employment, and other factors. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-306 (B.)** - [12/1/2024]

Virginia Alcoholic Beverage Control Authority

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Virginia Alcoholic Beverage Control Authority report on the portion of tax deposited into the Virginia Spirits Promotion Fund that is attributable to the sale of spirits produced by a distiller licensee. **Code of Virginia - § 4.1-234** - [10/1/2024]

Virginia Alcoholic Beverage Control Board

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report for the prior fiscal year on the dollar amount of total wine liter tax collections in Virginia; the portion, expressed in dollars, of such tax collections attributable to the sale of Virginia wine in both ABC stores and in private stores; and the percentage of total wine liter tax collections attributable to the sale of Virginia wine. **Appropriation Act - Item 489.10 C. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the status of financing, procuring and implementing the information technology systems necessary to sustain the Virginia Alcoholic Beverage Control Authority's business enterprise. Appropriation Act - Item 489.20 A. (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/15/2024]

Virginia Aviation Board

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the Commonwealth Aviation Fund, including: 1. The use of entitlement funds allocated pursuant to subdivision B 1 of § 33.2-1526.6 by each air carrier airport, including the amount of funds that are unobligated; 2. The award and use of discretionary funds allocated for air carrier and reliever airports pursuant to subdivision B 2 a (1) of § 33.2-1526.6 by every such airport; 3. The award and use of discretionary funds allocated for general aviation airports pursuant to subdivision B 2 a (2) of § 33.2-1526.6 by every such airport; 4. The award and use of discretionary funds allocated for all airports pursuant to subdivision B 2 b of § 33.2-1526.6 by every such airport; and the status of ongoing projects funded in whole or in part by the Commonwealth Aviation Fund pursuant to § 33.2-1526.6. [Includes reporting requirements for Item 422.E.1. of the 2024 Appropriation Act.] Code of Virginia - § 5.1-2.2:3 (A.) - [11/1/2024]

Virginia Beach Public Schools

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the planning, implementation, and outcomes of the recovery high school established as a year-round high school with enrollment open to any high school student residing in Superintendent's Region 2 who

is in the early stages of recovery from substance use disorder or dependency. Appropriation Act - Item 124 UU.4. (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/1/2024]

Virginia Biosciences Health Research Corporation

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report summarizing the activities of the Virginia Biosciences Health Research Corporation (VBHRC), a non-stock corporation research consortium initially comprised of the University of Virginia, Virginia Commonwealth University, Virginia Polytechnic Institute and State University, George Mason University and the Eastern Virginia Medical School, including, but not limited to, a summary of how any funds disbursed to the consortium during the previous fiscal year were spent, and the consortium's progress during the fiscal year in expanding upon existing research opportunities and stimulating new research opportunities in the Commonwealth. Appropriation Act - Item 115 J.6. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

Virginia Biotechnology Research Partnership Authority

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report of the activities of the Virginia Biotechnology Research Partnership Authority, including the audited annual financial statements of the Authority for the year ending the preceding June 30. **Chapter 788 § 17. C. (Regular Session, 2005)** - [*11/1/2024*]

Virginia Board of Workforce Development

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Preliminary report on the review of instructor salaries for noncredit workforce training programs offered as a part of the Hampton Roads Skilled Trades Rapid On-ramp Network for Growth (STRONG) initiative, including an examination of current instructor salaries for noncredit workforce training compared to current market rates for aligned professor positions; current approaches to funding instructor positions for noncredit and for credit courses offered as a part of the STRONG initiative; and options for increasing instructor salaries in noncredit course offerings, including appropriate funding model reforms. **Appropriation Act - Item 354 B.2.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [11/1/2024]

Virginia Board of Workforce Development and Virginia Economic Development Partnership

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report of the Virginia Board of Workforce Development on the additions or other changes to the high-demand fields that qualify for financial assistance under the Get Skilled, Get a Job, Give Back (G3) Program. [Includes reporting requirements of Item 201D.2.b. of the 2024 Appropriation Act.] **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-2911.2** (**D**.) - [12/1/2024]

Virginia Commonwealth University

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Virginia Commonwealth University monthly summary reports at a sufficient level of detail, on such schedule, and using such format that is compatible with the Commonwealth's accounting system. (December 2023) **Chapter 594 Exhibit F, V. (Regular Session, 2008)** - [*1/31/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Virginia Commonwealth University monthly summary reports at a sufficient level of detail, on such schedule, and using such format that is compatible with the Commonwealth's accounting system. (January 2024) **Chapter 594 Exhibit F, V. (Regular Session, 2008)** - [2/29/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Virginia Commonwealth University monthly summary reports at a sufficient level of detail, on such schedule, and using such format that is compatible with the Commonwealth's accounting system. (February 2024) **Chapter 594 Exhibit F, V. (Regular Session, 2008)** - [*3/31/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Virginia Commonwealth University monthly summary reports at a sufficient level of detail, on such schedule, and using such format that is compatible with the Commonwealth's accounting system. (March 2024) **Chapter 594 Exhibit F, V. (Regular Session, 2008)** - [4/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the progress of achieving targeted goals for the Two-Year College Transfer Grant Program as identified in Item 142.F.4.c. of the 2023 Appropriation Act, including a detailed accounting of the use of the funds provided and a plan for achieving the goals. **Appropriation Act - Item 142 F.4.d.** (Special Session I, 2023) - [5/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Virginia Commonwealth University monthly summary reports at a sufficient level of detail, on such schedule, and using such format that is compatible with the Commonwealth's accounting system. (April 2024) **Chapter 594 Exhibit F, V. (Regular Session, 2008)** - [*5/31/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Virginia Commonwealth University monthly summary reports at a sufficient level of detail, on such schedule, and using such format that is compatible with the Commonwealth's accounting system. (May 2024) **Chapter 594 Exhibit F, V. (Regular Session, 2008)** - [6/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Virginia Commonwealth University monthly summary reports at a sufficient level of detail, on such schedule, and using such format that is compatible with the Commonwealth's accounting system. (June 2024) **Chapter 594 Exhibit F, V. (Regular Session, 2008)** - [7/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Virginia Commonwealth University monthly summary reports at a sufficient level of detail, on such schedule, and using such format that is compatible with the Commonwealth's accounting system. (July 2024) **Chapter 594 Exhibit F, V. (Regular Session, 2008)** - [8/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the salary, by position, of any executive officer of such institution that exceeds for the previous fiscal year the salary limit for the chief executive officer for such institution as set forth in the general Appropriation Act. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-102.1** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Virginia Commonwealth University monthly summary reports at a sufficient level of detail, on such schedule, and using such format that is compatible with the Commonwealth's accounting system. (August 2024) **Chapter 594 Exhibit F, V. (Regular Session, 2008)** - [9/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on foundations associated with Virginia Commonwealth University, including the total annual expenditures by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for scholarships or financial aid by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for faculty compensation by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for equipment and technology by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for administrative support by each foundation; and the percentage of expenditures used for executive compensation by each foundation. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-108** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the use of state funds in cancer research. Appropriation Act - Item 196 B. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Virginia Commonwealth University monthly summary reports at a sufficient level of detail, on such schedule, and using such format that is compatible with the Commonwealth's accounting system. (September 2024) **Chapter 594 Exhibit F, V. (Regular Session, 2008)** - [10/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Virginia Commonwealth University monthly summary reports at a sufficient level of detail, on such schedule, and using such format that is compatible with the Commonwealth's accounting system. (October 2024) **Chapter 594 Exhibit F, V. (Regular Session, 2008)** - [*11/30/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Amendments to, or affirmation of, the previous year's six-year plan for Virginia Commonwealth University (VCU), including a report of VCU's active contributions to efforts to stimulate the economic development of the Commonwealth, the area in which VCU is located, and, if subject to a management agreement set forth in Article 4 (23.1-1004 et seq.) of Chapter 10, Code of Virginia, the areas that lag behind the Commonwealth in terms of income, employment, and other factors. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-306 (B.)** - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Virginia Commonwealth University monthly summary reports at a sufficient level of detail, on such schedule, and using such format that is compatible with the Commonwealth's accounting system. (November 2024) **Chapter 594 Exhibit F, V. (Regular Session, 2008)** - [*12/31/2024*]

Virginia Commonwealth University Health System Authority

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the feasibility and/or the status of the termination of payments to be made by the Virginia Commonwealth University Health System Authority to the City of Richmond under the terms of a Multi-Party Agreement dated July 15, 2021. Appropriation Act - Item C 14.B (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

Virginia Community Action Partnership

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the efforts to expand the number of Virginians who are able to claim the federal Earned Income Tax Credit (EITC), including the number of individuals identified who could benefit from the credit, the number of individuals counseled on the availability of the federal EITC, and the number of individuals assisted with tax preparation to claim the federal EITC. The report shall also detail actual expenditures for the program including the subcontractors that were utilized. **Appropriation Act - Item 331 A.2.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/1/2024]

Virginia Community College System

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the allocation of all new general funds and nongeneral funds in Item 212 of the 2022 Appropriation Act and any cost recovery plans between the individual community colleges and the Virginia Community College System office. **Appropriation Act - Item 212 B. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [6/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the financial statements for the year ending the preceding June 30 and the accounts and status of any ongoing capital projects. [Includes reporting requirements for Item 203.D.2. of the 2024 Appropriation Act.] **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-2908 (B.4.)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the outcomes of the state-funded grant program to support the Great Expectations Program in the following areas: the hiring of college coaches or mentors, housing stipends, child care, and transportation needs. **Appropriation Act - Item 200 X. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/30/2024*] <u>PUBLISHED</u> - Amendments to, or affirmation of, the previous year's six-year plan for Virginia Community College System (VCCS), including a report of VCCS's active contributions to efforts to stimulate the economic development of the Commonwealth, the area in which VCCS is located, and, if subject to a management agreement set forth in Article 4 (23.1-1004 et seq.) of Chapter 10, Code of Virginia, the areas that lag behind the Commonwealth in terms of income, employment, and other factors. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-306 (B.)** - [*12/1/2024*]

Virginia Cooperative Extension and Agricultural Experiment Station

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Amendments to, or affirmation of, the previous year's six-year plan for Virginia Cooperative Extension and Agricultural Experiment Station (VCEAES), including a report of VCEAES's active contributions to efforts to stimulate the economic development of the Commonwealth, the area in which VCEAES is located, and, if subject to a management agreement set forth in Article 4 (§ 23.1-1004 et seq.) of Chapter 10, Code of Virginia, the areas that lag behind the Commonwealth in terms of income, employment, and other factors. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-306 (B.)** -[12/1/2024]

Virginia Early Childhood Foundation

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on Virginia Early Childhood Foundation initiatives and results, including a certified audit for the preceding fiscal year ending June 30, the actual amount, by fiscal year, of private and local government funds received by the Foundation. **Appropriation Act - Item 331 H.2. and H.3. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [10/1/2024]

Virginia Economic Development Partnership

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report detailing expenditures and a listing of the salaries and bonuses for all Virginia Economic Development Partnership employees for the prior fiscal year. **Appropriation Act - Item 113 B. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the operational plan, any modifications to the operational plan, and its progress toward meeting the goals and objectives as stated in the operational plan of the Virginia Economic Development Partnership Authority. [Includes reporting requirements for Item 125.B., 2023 Appropriation Act.] **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2237.1** (**D.2.b.**) - [6/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual research agenda of the Office of Labor Market Alignment. **Appropriation Act - Item 125 L.3.** (Special Session I, 2023) - [6/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Progress report on the programming of the Advanced Manufacturing Talent Investment Program and Fund pilot. **Appropriation Act - Item 487.50 B.5.d.** (Special Session I, 2023) - [6/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the marketing plan of the Virginia Economic Development Partnership Authority, together with any modifications to the marketing plan, and its progress toward meeting the goals and objectives as stated in the plan. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2237.1 (D.1.)** - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the grant awards and expenditures from the Virginia Business Ready Sites Program Fund. Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2240.2:1 (E.) - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the strategic plan and the operational plan of the Virginia Economic Development Partnership Authority, together with any modifications to the plans, and its progress toward meeting the goals and objectives as stated in the plans, including the audited financial statements of the Authority for the year ending the previous June 30, including an update on the activities of the Office of Labor Market Alignment. [Includes reporting requirements of Item 113.L.4. of the 2024 Appropriation Act.] **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2237.1** - [*11/1/2024*]

Virginia Employment Commission

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Quarterly report on user feedback and planned and completed system changes to the Unemployment Insurance benefits information technology system. **Appropriation Act - Item 370 N. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the facts, findings, and outcomes of the Office of the Unemployment Compensation Ombudsman. **Appropriation Act - Item 370 J. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [1/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly status report on the detailed plan that includes specific actions and a timeline to resolve outstanding adjudications and all issues on claims that the Virginia Employment Commission bypassed in 2020 and 2021, including the numbers and qualifications of new staff needed to resolve these claims, the actions planned for hiring needed staff, and identifying potential risks and mitigation strategies. **Appropriation Act - Item 370 M. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [1/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the facts, findings, and outcomes of the Office of the Unemployment Compensation Ombudsman. **Appropriation Act - Item 370 J. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [4/1/2024] <u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on user feedback and planned and completed system changes to the Unemployment Insurance benefits information technology system. Appropriation Act - Item 370 N. (Special Session I, 2023) - [4/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly status report on the detailed plan that includes specific actions and a timeline to resolve outstanding adjudications and all issues on claims that the Virginia Employment Commission bypassed in 2020 and 2021, including the numbers and qualifications of new staff needed to resolve these claims, the actions planned for hiring needed staff, and identifying potential risks and mitigation strategies. **Appropriation Act - Item 370 M. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [4/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the facts, findings, and outcomes of the Office of the Unemployment Compensation Ombudsman. **Appropriation Act - Item 356 I. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the facts, findings, and outcomes of the Office of the Unemployment Compensation Ombudsman. **Appropriation Act - Item 356 I. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*10/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the updated November 2021 Virginia Paid Family and Medical Leave study, as authorized by Item 111 of Chapter 1289 of the Acts of Assembly of 2020, to include an assessment of the budgetary impacts of extending application of paid family and medical leave benefits as contemplated in Senate Bill 373 of the 2024 General Assembly to exempt individuals, while maintaining the benefits provided in § 2.2-1210 of the Code of Virginia for state employees, and shall examine (i) the number of exempt individuals that would receive expanded family and medical leave benefits; (ii) the budgetary impact and salary impact associated with providing each type of benefit to each class of employee described in clause (i); and (iii) the budgetary impact on state direct aid to public education. Appropriation Act - Item 471 K.2. (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/1/2024]

Virginia Health Care Foundation

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the Virginia Health Care Foundation with a certified audit and full report on Foundation initiatives and results, including evaluation findings; and the actual amount, by fiscal year, of private and local government funds received by the Foundation since its inception. The report shall include a certification that an amount equal to the state appropriation for the preceding fiscal year ending June 30 has been matched from private and local government sources during that fiscal year. **Appropriation Act - Item 279 L.1. and L.2. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [10/1/2024]

Virginia Information Technologies Agency

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the status and performance of each major information technology project and related procurement conducted by any state agency or institution that is active or is expected to become active in the next fiscal year and has been approved and recommended for funding by the Secretary of Technology. (Q2 FY 2024) [Includes reporting requirements of Item 93.E.2. of the 2023 Appropriation Act.] **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2017 (9.)** - [2/29/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the status and performance of each major information technology project and related procurement conducted by any state agency or institution that is active or is expected to become active in the next fiscal year and has been approved and recommended for funding by the Secretary of Technology. (Q3 FY 2024) [Includes reporting requirements of Item 93.E.2. of the 2023 Appropriation Act.] **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2017 (9.)** - [5/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the status and performance of each major information technology project and related procurement conducted by any state agency or institution that is active or is expected to become active in the next fiscal year and has been approved and recommended for funding by the Secretary of Technology. (Q4 FY 2024) [Includes reporting requirements of Item 81.E.2. of the 2024 Appropriation Act.] **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2017 (9.)** - [8/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the activities of the cybersecurity grant funding program. Appropriation Act - Item 81 F.2. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual network infrastructure report, including whether the Commonwealth's network infrastructure is adequate to meet the needs of state agencies, and, if not, identifying any needed upgrades and specifying the estimated cost and whether the upgrade is to the portion of the network maintained by the Virginia Information Technologies Agency or another state agency. **Appropriation Act - Item 79 E. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the status and performance of each major information technology project and related procurement conducted by any state agency or institution that is active or is expected to become active in the next fiscal year and has been approved and recommended for funding by the Secretary of Technology. (Q1 FY 2025) [Includes reporting requirements of Item 81.E.2. of the 2024 Appropriation Act.] Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2017 (9.) - [*11/30/2024*]

Virginia Innovation Partnership Authority

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on all investment activities of the Virginia Innovation Partnership Authority, and any entity established by the Authority, including returns on investments. [Includes reporting requirements of Code of Virginia § 2.2-2355 (17.) and Item 115.D.1., 2024 Appropriation Act.] Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2355 (20.) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on: a. The quarterly financial performance, determined by comparing the budgeted and actual revenues and expenditures to planned revenues and expenditures for the fiscal year; b. All investments and grants executed compared to projected investment closings, return on prior investments and grants, including all gains and losses; and c. The financial and programmatic performance of all operating entities owned by the managing non-profit entity. [Q2 FY 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 127 C.2. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [*1/30/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on: a. The quarterly financial performance, determined by comparing the budgeted and actual revenues and expenditures to planned revenues and expenditures for the fiscal year; b. All investments and grants executed compared to projected investment closings, return on prior investments and grants, including all gains and losses; and c. The financial and programmatic performance of all operating entities owned by the managing non-profit entity. [Q3 FY 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 127 C.2. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [4/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual operating plan of the Virginia Innovation Partnership Authority, including: a. All planned and actual revenue and expenditures along with funding sources, including state, federal, and other revenue sources of both the Authority and the managing non-profit entity; b. By activity or program, total grants made and investments awarded for each grant and investment program; c. By activity or program, recoveries of previous grants or investments and sales of equity positions; d. Cash balances by funding source, and a report, by program, of available, committed and projected expenditures of all cash balance; and, e. Private investment activity related to the fund of funds established in item 127.O. of the 2023 Appropriation Act. **Appropriation Act - Item 127 C.1.** (Special Session I, 2023) - [6/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on: a. The quarterly financial performance, determined by comparing the budgeted and actual revenues and expenditures to planned revenues and expenditures for the fiscal year; b. All investments and grants executed compared to projected investment closings, return on prior investments and grants, including all gains and losses; and c. The financial and programmatic performance of all operating entities owned by the managing non-profit entity. [Q4 FY 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 115 C.2. (Special Session I, 2024**) - [7/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual detailed expenditure report of the Virginia Innovation Partnership Authority for the concluded fiscal year, including: a. All planned and actual revenue and expenditures along with funding sources, including state, federal, and other revenue sources, of both the a. All planned and actual revenue and expenditures along with funding sources, including state, federal, and other revenue sources of both Virginia Innovation Partnership Authority and the managing non-profit entity (Virginia Innovation Partnership Corporation); b. By activity or program, total grants made and investments awarded for each grant and investment program; c. By activity or program, recoveries of previous grants or investments and sales of equity positions; d. Cash balances by funding source, and a report, by program, of available, committed and projected expenditures of all cash balance; and, e. Private investment activity related to the fund of funds established in Item 115.U. of the 2024 Appropriation Act. **Appropriation Act - Item 115 C.1. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on: a. The quarterly financial performance, determined by comparing the budgeted and actual revenues and expenditures to planned revenues and expenditures for the fiscal year; b. All investments and grants executed compared to projected investment closings, return on prior investments and grants, including all gains and losses; and c. The financial and programmatic performance of all operating entities owned by the managing non-profit entity. [Q1 FY 2025] **Appropriation Act - Item 115 C.2. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*10/30/2024*]

Virginia Lottery

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the complete statement of sports betting revenues and expenses, and any recommendations for changes to Article 2 of Chapter 40, of Title 58.1 of the Code of Virginia, as the Director and Board deem prudent. **Code of Virginia - § 58.1-4031 (C.2.)** - [*10/1/2024*]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the lottery revenues, prize disbursements and other expenses, as well as a separate financial statement of the expenses incurred in the regulation of casino gaming operations as defined in Code of Virginia § 58.1-4100, and any recommendations for changes in Chapter 40 and Chapter 41, of Title 58.1 of the Code of Virginia, as the Director and Board deem necessary or desirable. **Code of Virginia - § 58.1-4006 (B.15.)** - [*10/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report of the total lottery revenues, prize disbursements and other expenses for the preceding month. (December 2023) Code of Virginia - § 58.1-4006 (B.15.) - [1/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report of the total sports betting revenues and expenses for the preceding month. (December 2023) Code of Virginia - § 58.1-4031 (C.2.) - [1/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report of the total lottery revenues, prize disbursements and other expenses for the preceding month. (January 2024) Code of Virginia - § 58.1-4006 (B.15.) - [2/29/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report of the total sports betting revenues and expenses for the preceding month. (January 2024) Code of Virginia - § 58.1-4031 (C.2.) - [2/29/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report of the total lottery revenues, prize disbursements and other expenses for the preceding month. (February 2024) Code of Virginia - § 58.1-4006 (B.15.) - [3/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report of the total sports betting revenues and expenses for the preceding month. (February 2024) Code of Virginia - § 58.1-4031 (C.2.) - [3/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report of the total lottery revenues, prize disbursements and other expenses for the preceding month. (March 2024) Code of Virginia - § 58.1-4006 (B.15.) - [4/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report of the total sports betting revenues and expenses for the preceding month. (March 2024) **Code of Virginia - § 58.1-4031 (C.2.)** - [4/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report of the total lottery revenues, prize disbursements and other expenses for the preceding month. (April 2024) Code of Virginia - § 58.1-4006 (B.15.) - [5/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report of the total sports betting revenues and expenses for the preceding month. (April 2024) Code of Virginia - § 58.1-4031 (C.2.) - [5/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report of the total lottery revenues, prize disbursements and other expenses for the preceding month. (May 2024) Code of Virginia - § 58.1-4006 (B.15.) - [6/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report of the total sports betting revenues and expenses for the preceding month. (May 2024) **Code of Virginia - § 58.1-4031 (C.2.)** - [6/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report of the total lottery revenues, prize disbursements and other expenses for the preceding month. (June 2024) Code of Virginia - § 58.1-4006 (B.15.) - [7/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report of the total sports betting revenues and expenses for the preceding month. (June 2024) Code of Virginia - § 58.1-4031 (C.2.) - [7/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report of the total lottery revenues, prize disbursements and other expenses for the preceding month. (July 2024) Code of Virginia - § 58.1-4006 (B.15.) - [8/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report of the total sports betting revenues and expenses for the preceding month. (July 2024) **Code of Virginia - § 58.1-4031 (C.2.)** - [8/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report of the total lottery revenues, prize disbursements and other expenses for the preceding month. (August 2024) Code of Virginia - § 58.1-4006 (B.15.) - [9/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report of the total sports betting revenues and expenses for the preceding month. (August 2024) **Code of Virginia - § 58.1-4031 (C.2.)** - [9/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report of the total lottery revenues, prize disbursements and other expenses for the preceding month. (September 2024) Code of Virginia - § 58.1-4006 (B.15.) - [10/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report of the total sports betting revenues and expenses for the preceding month. (September 2024) Code of Virginia - § 58.1-4031 (C.2.) - [10/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report of the total lottery revenues, prize disbursements and other expenses for the preceding month. (October 2024) Code of Virginia - § 58.1-4006 (B.15.) - [11/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report of the total sports betting revenues and expenses for the preceding month. (October 2024) Code of Virginia - § 58.1-4031 (C.2.) - [*11/30/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report of the total lottery revenues, prize disbursements and other expenses for the preceding month. (November 2024) Code of Virginia - § 58.1-4006 (B.15.) - [12/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report of the total sports betting revenues and expenses for the preceding month. (November 2024) Code of Virginia - § 58.1-4031 (C.2.) - [12/31/2024]

Virginia Marine Resources Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on all projects and expenditures funded from the Virginia Saltwater Recreational Fishing Development Fund. Appropriation Act - Item 376 C. (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/15/2024]

Virginia Military Institute

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Amendments to, or affirmation of, the previous year's six-year plan for Virginia Military Institute (VMI), including a report of VMI's active contributions to efforts to stimulate the economic development of the Commonwealth, the area in which VMI is located, and, if subject to a management agreement set forth in Article 4 (\S 23.1-1004 et seq.) of Chapter 10, Code of Virginia, the areas that lag behind the Commonwealth in terms of income, employment, and other factors. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-306 (B.)** - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the salary, by position, of any executive officer of such institution that exceeds for the previous fiscal year the salary limit for the chief executive officer for such institution as set forth in the general Appropriation Act. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-102.1** - [9/1/2024]

Virginia Museum of Fine Arts

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the financial statements of the Virginia Museum of Fine Arts for the year ending the preceding June 30. Code of Virginia - § 23.1-3221 - [11/1/2024]

Virginia Parole Board

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the adequacy and functionality of the Virginia Parole Board case system and estimated costs for any necessary system upgrades. Appropriation Act - Item 419 B. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

Virginia Polytechnic Institute and State University

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the salary, by position, of any executive officer of such institution that exceeds for the previous fiscal year the salary limit for the chief executive officer for such institution as set forth in the general Appropriation Act. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-102.1** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report, by fund source, of actual expenditures for each program area and total actual expenditures for the Virginia Cooperative Extension and Agricultural Experiment Station , including all expenditures from local support funds. **Appropriation Act - Item 216 B.2.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Amendments to, or affirmation of, the previous year's six-year plan for Virginia Polytechnic Institute and State University (VPISU), including a report of VPISU's active contributions to efforts to stimulate the economic development of the Commonwealth, the area in which VPISU is located, and, if subject to a management agreement set forth in Article 4 (§ 23.1-1004 et seq.) of Chapter 10, Code of Virginia, the areas that lag behind the Commonwealth in terms of income, employment, and other factors. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-306 (B.)** - [*12/1/2024*]

Virginia Port Authority

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the timeline, progress to date, and overall cost for the construction of the inland port. [Q2 FY 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 113 T.4. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [*3/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the timeline, progress to date, and overall cost for the construction of the inland port. [Q3 FY 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 113 T.4.** (Special Session I, 2023) - [6/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the timeline, progress to date, and overall cost for the construction of the inland port in the Mount Rogers Planning District. [Q4 FY 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 101 P.4.** (Special Session I, 2024) -[9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the timeline, progress to date, and overall cost for the construction of the inland port in the Mount Rogers Planning District. [Q1 FY 2025] Appropriation Act - Item 101 P.4. (Special Session I, 2024) -[12/1/2024]

Virginia Public Building Authority

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the financial statements of the Virginia Public Building Authority for the year ending the preceding June 30. Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2263 (A.8.) - [11/1/2024]

Virginia Public School Authority

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the total amount of the Virginia Public School Authority's outstanding bonds secured by a sum sufficient. [§ 22.1-167.2 - Security for payment; appropriations.] Code of Virginia - § 22.1-167.2 (D.) - [9/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the total amount of the Virginia Public School Authority's outstanding notes secured by a sum sufficient. [§ 22.1-167.3 - Bonds or notes issued for the purpose of making grants; security for payment; appropriations]. **Code of Virginia - § 22.1-167.3 (C.)** - [9/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the Virginia Public School Authority's financial statements for the year ending the preceding June 30. Code of Virginia - § 22.1-171 (C.) - [*11/1/2024*]

Virginia Racing Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the actual number of days of live racing conducted across the Commonwealth for the preceding quarter, including all reporting requirements identified in Item 111 F.1 and F.2 of the 2022 Appropriation Act resulting from each day of live racing pursuant to Virginia Administrative Code § 11VAC10-47-190. [Q2 FY2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 111 F.3. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [*1/15/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the gross gaming revenues generated from traditional horse racing wagering and from historical horse racing (HHR) wagering from any significant infrastructure limited licensee facility and each satellite facility licensee authorized for operation in the Commonwealth, including the actual dollar amount of the (i) total prize payout; (ii) total contributions to purses for thoroughbred and harness racing; (iii) amount of state and local taxes collected and remitted by jurisdiction; (iv) amount retained by the Virginia Racing Commission; and (v) amount retained by any licensee or operator. [December 2023] **Appropriation Act - Item 111 F.1. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [*1/31/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the gross gaming revenues generated from traditional horse racing wagering and from historical horse racing (HHR) wagering from any significant infrastructure limited licensee facility and each satellite facility licensee authorized for operation in the Commonwealth, including the actual dollar amount of the (i) total prize payout; (ii) total contributions to purses for thoroughbred and harness racing; (iii) amount of state and local taxes collected and remitted by jurisdiction; (iv) amount retained by the Virginia Racing Commission; and (v) amount retained by any licensee or operator. [January 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 111 F.1. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [2/29/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the gross gaming revenues generated from traditional horse racing wagering and from historical horse racing (HHR) wagering from any significant infrastructure limited licensee facility and each satellite facility licensee authorized for operation in the Commonwealth, including the actual dollar amount of the (i) total prize payout; (ii) total contributions to purses for thoroughbred and harness racing; (iii) amount of state and local taxes collected and remitted by jurisdiction; (iv) amount retained by the Virginia Racing Commission; and (v) amount retained by any licensee or operator. [February 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 111 F.1. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [*3/31/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the actual number of days of live racing conducted across the Commonwealth for the preceding quarter, including all reporting requirements identified in Item 111 F.1 and F.2 of the 2022 Appropriation Act resulting from each day of live racing pursuant to Virginia Administrative Code § 11VAC10-47-190. [Q3 FY2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 111 F.3. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [4/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the gross gaming revenues generated from traditional horse racing wagering and from historical horse racing (HHR) wagering from any significant infrastructure limited licensee facility and each satellite facility licensee authorized for operation in the Commonwealth, including the actual dollar amount of the (i) total prize payout; (ii) total contributions to purses for thoroughbred and harness racing; (iii) amount of state and local taxes collected and remitted by jurisdiction; (iv) amount retained by the Virginia Racing Commission; and (v) amount retained by any licensee or operator. [March 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 111 F.1. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [4/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the gross gaming revenues generated from traditional horse racing wagering and from historical horse racing (HHR) wagering from any significant infrastructure limited licensee facility and each satellite facility licensee authorized for operation in the Commonwealth, including the actual dollar amount of the (i) total prize payout; (ii) total contributions to purses for thoroughbred and harness racing; (iii) amount of state and local taxes collected and remitted by jurisdiction; (iv) amount retained by the Virginia Racing Commission; and (v) amount retained by any licensee or operator. [April 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 111 F.1. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [5/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the gross gaming revenues generated from traditional horse racing wagering and from historical horse racing (HHR) wagering from any significant infrastructure limited licensee facility and each satellite facility licensee authorized for operation in the Commonwealth, including the actual dollar amount of the (i) total prize payout; (ii) total contributions to purses for thoroughbred and harness racing; (iii) amount of state and local taxes collected and remitted by jurisdiction; (iv) amount retained by the Virginia Racing Commission; and (v) amount retained by any licensee or operator. [May 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 111 F.1. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [6/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the actual number of days of live racing conducted across the Commonwealth for the preceding quarter, including all reporting requirements identified in Item 99.F.1 and F.2 of the 2024 Appropriation Act resulting from each day of live racing pursuant to Virginia Administrative Code § 11VAC10-47-190. [Q4 FY2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 99 F.3. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [7/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the gross gaming revenues generated from traditional horse racing wagering and from historical horse racing (HHR) wagering from any significant infrastructure limited licensee facility and each satellite facility licensee authorized for operation in the Commonwealth, including the actual dollar amount of the (i) total prize payout; (ii) total contributions to purses for thoroughbred and harness racing; (iii) amount of state and local taxes

collected and remitted by jurisdiction; (iv) amount retained by the Virginia Racing Commission; and (v) amount retained by any licensee or operator. [June 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 99 F.1.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [7/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the gross gaming revenues generated from traditional horse racing wagering and from historical horse racing (HHR) wagering from any significant infrastructure limited licensee facility and each satellite facility licensee authorized for operation in the Commonwealth, including the actual dollar amount of the (i) total prize payout; (ii) total contributions to purses for thoroughbred and harness racing; (iii) amount of state and local taxes collected and remitted by jurisdiction; (iv) amount retained by the Virginia Racing Commission; and (v) amount retained by any licensee or operator. [July 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 99 F.1. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [8/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the gross gaming revenues generated from traditional horse racing wagering and from historical horse racing (HHR) wagering from any significant infrastructure limited licensee facility and each satellite facility licensee authorized for operation in the Commonwealth, including the actual dollar amount of the (i) total prize payout; (ii) total contributions to purses for thoroughbred and harness racing; (iii) amount of state and local taxes collected and remitted by jurisdiction; (iv) amount retained by the Virginia Racing Commission; and (v) amount retained by any licensee or operator. [August 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 99 F.1. (Special Session I, 2024**] - [9/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the actual number of days of live racing conducted across the Commonwealth for the preceding quarter, including all reporting requirements identified in Item 99.F.1 and F.2 of the 2024 Appropriation Act resulting from each day of live racing pursuant to Virginia Administrative Code § 11VAC10-47-190. [Q1 FY2025] **Appropriation Act - Item 99 F.3. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*10/15/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the gross gaming revenues generated from traditional horse racing wagering and from historical horse racing (HHR) wagering from any significant infrastructure limited licensee facility and each satellite facility licensee authorized for operation in the Commonwealth, including the actual dollar amount of the (i) total prize payout; (ii) total contributions to purses for thoroughbred and harness racing; (iii) amount of state and local taxes collected and remitted by jurisdiction; (iv) amount retained by the Virginia Racing Commission; and (v) amount retained by any licensee or operator. [September 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 99 F.1.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the gross gaming revenues generated from traditional horse racing wagering and from historical horse racing (HHR) wagering from any significant infrastructure limited licensee facility and each satellite facility licensee authorized for operation in the Commonwealth, including the actual dollar amount of the (i) total prize payout; (ii) total contributions to purses for thoroughbred and harness racing; (iii) amount of state and local taxes collected and remitted by jurisdiction; (iv) amount retained by the Virginia Racing Commission; and (v) amount retained by any licensee or operator. [October 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 99 F.1.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [11/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the gross gaming revenues generated from traditional horse racing wagering and from historical horse racing (HHR) wagering from any significant infrastructure limited licensee facility and each satellite facility licensee authorized for operation in the Commonwealth, including the actual dollar amount of the (i) total prize payout; (ii) total contributions to purses for thoroughbred and harness racing; (iii) amount of state and local taxes collected and remitted by jurisdiction; (iv) amount retained by the Virginia Racing Commission; and (v) amount retained by any licensee or operator. [November 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 99 F.1. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [12/31/2024]

Virginia Retirement System

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on sensitivity and stress test analyses, and investment performance and expenses such as external manager fees, carried interest fees, and investment department expenses for all asset classes, including private equity, public equity, fixed income, credit strategies, real assets, strategic opportunities, and other investments. **Code of Virginia - § 51.1-124.30:1 (3.)** - [*12/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the prior fiscal year's results obtained by the internal investment management program. The report shall include a comparison of investment performance against the board's benchmarks and an estimate of the program's fee savings when compared to similar assets managed externally. **Appropriation Act - Item 485 (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the criteria and potential supplement level of the salary of the Director of the Virginia Retirement System. Appropriation Act - Item 4-6.01 c.8. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the work group convened to examine the impact the hybrid retirement system has had on judicial appointments, including an analysis of the structure of other states' retirement benefits for judges, specifically looking at other states which provide a hybrid benefit, and options for

modifying the current benefit structure for judges including an analysis of the project cost and impact on the unfunded liability of the potential changes. **Appropriation Act - Item 484 I. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*12/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual Report of the Virginia Retirement System. [Includes reporting requirements for Code of Virginia §§ 51.1-605 and 51.1-613.] Code of Virginia - § 51.1-1304 (B.) - [12/31/2024]

Virginia Retirement System and Department of Human Resource Management

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the detailed aggregate of eligibility determinations for employees in accordance with Code of Virginia § 9.1-400, and shall tabulate claims data, types of injuries and associated costs with provided benefits. **Appropriation Act - Item 498 H. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [*1*/*1*/2024]

Virginia Small Business Financing Authority

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the complete operating and financial statement for the Virginia Small Business Financing Authority and any loan fund or loan guarantee fund the Authority administers or manages, including information regarding the percentage of loan and grant program funds that were utilized or awarded by the Authority during such year. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2312** - [*11/1/2024*]

Virginia Solar Energy Development and Energy Storage Authority

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual summary of the activities and recommendations of the Virginia Solar Energy Development and Energy Storage Authority. Code of Virginia - § 67-1507 - [10/15/2024]

Virginia State Bar and Legal Services Corporation of Virginia

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the status of legal services assistance programs in the Commonwealth, including efforts to maintain and improve the accuracy of caseload data, case opening and case closure information and program activity levels as it relates to clients. **Appropriation Act - Item 53 B. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [1/1/2024]

Virginia State University

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on foundations associated with Virginia State University, including the total annual expenditures by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for scholarships or financial aid by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for faculty compensation by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for equipment and technology by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for administrative support by each foundation; and the percentage of expenditures used for executive compensation by each foundation. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-108** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the progress of achieving targeted goals for the Two-Year College Transfer Grant Program as identified in Item 142.F.4.c. of the 2022 Appropriation Act, including a detailed accounting of the use of the funds provided and a plan for achieving the goals. **Appropriation Act - Item 142 F.4.d.** (Special Session I, 2023) - [5/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by Virginia State University and on the University's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the salary, by position, of any executive officer of such institution that exceeds for the previous fiscal year the salary limit for the chief executive officer for such institution as set forth in the general Appropriation Act. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-102.1** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Amendments to, or affirmation of, the previous year's six-year plan for Virginia State University (VSU), including a report of VSU's active contributions to efforts to stimulate the economic development of the Commonwealth, the area in which VSU is located, and, if subject to a management agreement set forth in Article 4 (§ 23.1-1004 et seq.) of Chapter 10, Code of Virginia, the areas that lag behind the Commonwealth in terms of income, employment, and other factors. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-306 (B.)** - [*12*/*1*/2024]

Virginia State University Cooperative Extension and Agriculture Research Services

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Amendments to, or affirmation of, the previous year's six-year plan for Virginia State University (VSU), including a report of VSU's active contributions to efforts to stimulate the economic development of the Commonwealth, the area in which VSU is located, and, if subject to a management agreement set forth in Article 4 (§ 23.1-1004 et seq.) of Chapter 10, Code of Virginia, the areas that lag behind the Commonwealth in terms of income, employment, and other factors. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-306 (B.)** - [*12*/*1*/2024]

Virginia Tourism Authority

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the operating plan of the Virginia Tourism Authority. Appropriation Act - Item 126 C. (Special Session I, 2023) - [6/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the detailed expenditures and a listing of the salaries and bonuses for all Virginia Tourism Authority employees for the prior fiscal year. **Appropriation Act - Item 114 C. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [8/31/2024]

Virginia Tourism Authority and Department of Historic Resources

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings of the historic study describing the Green Book in Virginia by documenting surviving buildings, including an architectural survey to improve information for at least 60 existing Green Book properties. **Appropriation Act - Item 126 O.2. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [6/30/2024]

Virginia-Israel Advisory Board

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary of the Virginia-Israel Advisory Board on the activities and expenditure of state funds. Code of Virginia - § 30-281.1 (G.) - [1/11/2024]

Washington Metropolitan Area Transit Authority

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual audit report of the Washington Metropolitan Area Transit Authority. **Chapter 771 Article XVI**, **70.(a) (Regular Session, 2009)** - [*12/1/2024*]

Wolf Trap Foundation for the Performing Arts

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Mid-year report on the activities of the Wolf Trap Foundation for the Performing Arts in relation to the STEM Arts and early literacy programs for preschool, kindergarten, and first grade students in Accomack, Albemarle, Arlington, Chesterfield, Fairfax, Henrico, Loudoun, Norfolk, Petersburg, Richmond, Suffolk, and Wythe Public Schools, including the number of divisions served, number of students served, number of educators, and number of families impacted. **Appropriation Act - Item 136 O. (Special Session I, 2022)** - [*1/15/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the activities of the Wolf Trap Foundation for the Performing Arts in relation to the STEM Arts and early literacy programs for preschool, kindergarten, and first grade students in Accomack, Albemarle, Arlington, Chesterfield, Fairfax, Henrico, Loudoun, Norfolk, Petersburg, Richmond, Suffolk, and Wythe Public Schools, including the number of divisions served, number of students served, number of educators, and number of families impacted. **Appropriation Act - Item 124 O. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/30/2024]

Work Group on the Review of the Rate and Distribution of Pari-mutuel Pools Generated by Wagering on Historic Horse Racing

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the work group convened to review the rate and distribution of pari-mutuel pools generated by wagering on historic horse racing at satellite facilities pursuant to § 59.1-392, Code of Virginia, including the corresponding distribution of future revenues to localities beginning July 1, 2025. Appropriation Act - Item 1 V. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/15/2024]

Youth for Tomorrow

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report from Youth for Tomorrow (YFT) that details program services, outputs and outcomes. Appropriation Act - Item 331 K. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

House Committee on Communications, Technology and Innovation

Auditor of Public Accounts

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual audit report on the financial statements of the Virginia Commercial Space Flight Authority. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2213** - [*11/1/2024*]

Broadband Advisory Council

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the broadband communications services, high-speed data services and Internet access throughout the Commonwealth and future deployment potential. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2699.4 (5.)** - [10/1/2024]

Chief Data Officer of the Commonwealth

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the activities of the Office of Data Governance and Analytics, the Commonwealth Data Trust, and the Virginia Data Commission. Code of Virginia - § 2.2-203.2:4 (D.8.) - [12/1/2024]

Chief Information Officer of the Commonwealth

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the prioritized list of Recommended Technology Investment Projects (RTIP Report) based upon major information technology projects submitted for business case approval, including (i) all projected costs of ongoing operations and maintenance activities of the project for the next three biennia following project implementation; (ii) a justification and description for each project baseline change; and (iii) whether the project fails to incorporate existing standards for the maintenance, exchange, and security of data, and shall also include trends in current projected information technology spending by executive branch agencies and secretariats, including spending on projects, operations and maintenance, and payments to VITA. Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2007 (B.3.) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the use and application of information technology by executive branch agencies to increase economic efficiency, citizen convenience, and public access to state government. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2007 (B.2.)** - [10/1/2024]

Chief Information Officer of the Commonwealth and Secretary of Administration

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on any amendments or modifications to the information technology infrastructure services contracts. [December 2023] Appropriation Act - Item 93 D. (Special Session I, 2023) - [1/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on any amendments or modifications to the information technology infrastructure services contracts. [January 2024] Appropriation Act - Item 93 D. (Special Session I, 2023) - [2/29/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on any amendments or modifications to the information technology infrastructure services contracts. [February 2024] Appropriation Act - Item 93 D. (Special Session I, 2023) - [3/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on any amendments or modifications to the information technology infrastructure services contracts. [March 2024] Appropriation Act - Item 93 D. (Special Session I, 2023) - [4/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on any amendments or modifications to the information technology infrastructure services contracts. [April 2024] Appropriation Act - Item 93 D. (Special Session I, 2023) - [5/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on any amendments or modifications to the information technology infrastructure services contracts. [May 2024] Appropriation Act - Item 93 D. (Special Session I, 2023) - [6/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on any amendments or modifications to the information technology infrastructure services contracts. [June 2024] Appropriation Act - Item 81 D. (Special Session I, 2024) - [7/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on any amendments or modifications to the information technology infrastructure services contracts. [July 2024] Appropriation Act - Item 81 D. (Special Session I, 2024) - [8/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on any amendments or modifications to the information technology infrastructure services contracts. [August 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 81 D. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on any amendments or modifications to the information technology infrastructure services contracts. [September 2024] Appropriation Act - Item 81 D. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on any amendments or modifications to the information technology infrastructure services contracts. [October 2024] Appropriation Act - Item 81 D. (Special Session I, 2024) - [11/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on any amendments or modifications to the information technology infrastructure services contracts. [November 2024] Appropriation Act - Item 81 D. (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/31/2024]

Commonwealth Cyber Initiative

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report detailing the use and leverage of the investment in Item 115.L.1. of the 2024 Appropriation Act in strengthening the state's cyber economy, including information on: (i) external research grants attracted to support the work of the Commonwealth Cyber Initiative (CCI), (ii) research grants awarded from the funds contained in Item 115.L.1. of the 2024 Appropriation Act, (iii) research faculty recruited, (iv) results of entrepreneurship and workforce programming, (v) collaborative partnerships and projects, (vi) correlated economic outcomes (jobs and new business formation), and (vii) the geographic distribution of awards from the funding contained in Item 115 L.1. of the 2024 Appropriation Act - Item 115 L.4. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

Department of Housing and Community Development

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the progress of broadband expansion projects across the Commonwealth funded through VATI and BEAD, including (i) the fiber mileage constructed, (ii) the locations passed, (iii) the timelines for remaining contracted projects, (iv) the amount of grant funding expended, and (v) the number of projects extended and the rationale for such extensions. [Reporting requirements of Chapter 799, Enactment Clause 2., of the 2024 Acts of Assembly, are identical.] **Chapter 822 Enactment Clause 2.** (**Regular Session, 2024**) - [*12/1/2024*]

Department of State Police

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the list of governmental entities with access to the Virginia Department of Motor Vehicles' privileged information through the Virginia Criminal Information Network (VCIN) and the International Justice and Public Safety Network. **Chapter 421 Enactment Clause 2.** (Special Session I, 2021) - [7/1/2024]

Joint Commission on Technology and Science

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations on the analysis of using, and fostering the appropriate expansion of, blockchain technology, digital asset mining, and cryptocurrency in the Commonwealth; and the creation of a Blockchain and Cryptocurrency Commission related to the use of and regulation over blockchain technology and cryptocurrency in the Commonwealth, including (i) an examination of the risks, including privacy risks, and benefits of using blockchain technology in state and local government and in businesses in the Commonwealth and (ii) an assessment of the impact of the cryptocurrency industry on the Commonwealth, including the effect on state revenues and energy consumption. [Includes reporting requirements of Chapter 707, Enactment Clause 1., of the 2024 Acts of Assembly.] **Chapter 709 Enactment Clause 1. (Regular Session, 2024)** - [*12/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the Joint Commission on Technology and Science. Code of Virginia - § 30-85 (10.) - [1/10/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations on the analysis of the use of artificial intelligence by public bodies in the Commonwealth, including an examination of proper policies and procedures regarding artificial intelligence systems to (i) govern the procurement, implementation, and ongoing assessment of any such system by a public body; (ii) ensure that no such system results in any unlawful discrimination or unlawful disparate impact against any individual or group of individuals; and (iii) require a public body to assess the likely impact of using any such system and perform ongoing assessments to ensure that the use of any such system does not result in any such unlawful discrimination or disparate impact; together with an assessment of creating a Commission on Artificial Intelligence to advise the General Assembly on issues related to artificial intelligence, the proper composition of such a commission, and the proper duties of the commission. **Chapter 678 Enactment Clause 1. (Regular Session, 2024)** - [12/1/2024]

Secretary of Administration

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on telework participation levels and trends of both private- and public-sector employees in the Commonwealth. [Includes reporting requirements for Item § 4-8.01 c.4. of the 2024 Appropriation Act.] Code of Virginia - § 2.2-203.1 (C.4.) - [10/1/2024]

Virginia Biotechnology Research Partnership Authority

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report of the activities of the Virginia Biotechnology Research Partnership Authority, including the audited annual financial statements of the Authority for the year ending the preceding June 30. **Chapter 788 § 17. C. (Regular Session, 2005)** - [*11/1/2024*]

Virginia Information Technologies Agency

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the status and performance of each major information technology project and related procurement conducted by any state agency or institution that is active or is expected to become active in the next fiscal year and has been approved and recommended for funding by the Secretary of Technology. (Q2 FY 2024) [Includes reporting requirements of Item 93.E.2. of the 2023 Appropriation Act.] **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2017 (9.)** - [2/29/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the status and performance of each major information technology project and related procurement conducted by any state agency or institution that is active or is expected to become active in the next fiscal

year and has been approved and recommended for funding by the Secretary of Technology. (Q3 FY 2024) [Includes reporting requirements of Item 93.E.2. of the 2023 Appropriation Act.] **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2017 (9.)** - [5/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the status and performance of each major information technology project and related procurement conducted by any state agency or institution that is active or is expected to become active in the next fiscal year and has been approved and recommended for funding by the Secretary of Technology. (Q4 FY 2024) [Includes reporting requirements of Item 81.E.2. of the 2024 Appropriation Act.] **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2017 (9.)** - [8/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the work of the Information Technology Advisory Council and any advisory subcommittees. Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2699.6 (C.) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the activities of the cybersecurity grant funding program. Appropriation Act - Item 81 F.2. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual network infrastructure report, including whether the Commonwealth's network infrastructure is adequate to meet the needs of state agencies, and, if not, identifying any needed upgrades and specifying the estimated cost and whether the upgrade is to the portion of the network maintained by the Virginia Information Technologies Agency or another state agency. **Appropriation Act - Item 79 E. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the status and performance of each major information technology project and related procurement conducted by any state agency or institution that is active or is expected to become active in the next fiscal year and has been approved and recommended for funding by the Secretary of Technology. (Q1 FY 2025) [Includes reporting requirements of Item 81.E.2. of the 2024 Appropriation Act.] Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2017 (9.) - [11/30/2024]

Virginia Innovation Partnership Authority

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on all investment activities of the Virginia Innovation Partnership Authority, and any entity established by the Authority, including returns on investments. [Includes reporting requirements of Code of Virginia § 2.2-2355 (17.) and Item 115.D.1., 2024 Appropriation Act.] Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2355 (20.) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual detailed expenditure report of the Virginia Innovation Partnership Authority for the concluded fiscal year, including: a. All planned and actual revenue and expenditures along with funding sources, including state, federal, and other revenue sources, of both the a. All planned and actual revenue and expenditures along with funding sources, including state, federal, and other revenue sources of both Virginia Innovation Partnership Authority and the managing non-profit entity (Virginia Innovation Partnership Corporation); b. By activity or program, total grants made and investments awarded for each grant and investment program; c. By activity or program, recoveries of previous grants or investments and sales of equity positions; d. Cash balances by funding source, and a report, by program, of available, committed and projected expenditures of all cash balance; and, e. Private investment activity related to the fund of funds established in Item 115.U. of the 2024 Appropriation Act. **Appropriation Act - Item 115 C.1. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/30/2024]

Virginia Science, Technology, Engineering, and Mathematics (STEM) Education Advisory Board

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim activity and work of the Virginia Science, Technology, Engineering, and Mathematics (STEM) Education Advisory Board. **Code of Virginia - § 22.1-367 (4.)** - [1/10/2024]

House Committee on Counties, Cities and Towns

Auditor of Public Accounts

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the total and per capita revenues and expenditures, in detail, of all localities for the preceding fiscal year. Code of Virginia - § 15.2-2510 (C.) - [2/15/2024]

Commission on Local Government

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report of the Catalog of State and Federal Mandates on Local Governments. **Code of Virginia - § 15.2-2903 (7.)** - [*10/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on assessments of all mandates imposed on localities by an administrative unit of state government, including any department, institution, commission, board, council, authority, or other body. Code of Virginia - § 15.2-2903 (6.) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on Proffered Cash Payments and Expenditures by Virginia's Counties, Cities and Towns. **Code of Virginia - § 15.2-2303.2 (G.)** - [*11/30/2024*]

Virginia Coalfields Expressway Authority

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim activity and work of the Virginia Coalfields Expressway Authority. Code of Virginia - § 15.2-6015.4 (3.) - [1/10/2024]

House Committee for Courts of Justice

Auditor of Public Accounts

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual audit report on the compliance of clerks with procedures for collection of fines, costs, forfeitures and penalties assessed, collected, and unpaid and those which remain unsatisfied or do not meet the conditions of § 19.2-354 by each circuit and district court. **Code of Virginia - § 19.2-349 (D.)** - [10/1/2024]

Board of Bar Examiners

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Biennial report on the summary of the Board of Bar Examiner's fiscal affairs, the description of the Board's activities, the statistical information regarding the administrative hearings and decisions of the Board, the general summary of all complaints received against licensees and the procedures used to resolve the complaints, and the description of any action taken by the Board designed to increase public awareness of Board operations and to facilitate public participation. **Code of Virginia - § 54.1-114** - [11/1/2024]

Chief Information Officer of the Commonwealth

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the results of security audits, the extent to which security policy, standards, and guidelines have been adopted by executive branch and independent agencies, and a list of those executive branch agencies and independent agencies that have not implemented acceptable security and risk management regulations, policies, standards, and guidelines to control unauthorized uses, intrusions, or other security threats. **Code of Virginia** - § 2.2-2009 (C.) - [10/1/2024]

Commission on the Virginia Alcohol Safety Action Program

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim activity and work of the Commission on the Virginia Alcohol Safety Action Program. Code of Virginia - § 18.2-271.2 (F.) - [1/10/2024]

Committee on District Courts

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Executive summary and report of the findings and recommendations on the assessment of whether appropriate diligence and attention is being given to child dependency court hearings and whether a separate docket or court would result in better service to children and families involved in child dependency hearings. **Chapter 305 Enactment Clause 2. (Regular Session, 2022)** - [1/10/2024]

Compensation Board

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the number and diagnoses of inmates with mental illnesses in local and regional jails, the treatment services provided, and expenditures on jail mental health programs. The report shall be prepared in cooperation with the Virginia Sheriffs Association, the Virginia Association of Regional Jails, the Virginia Association of Community Services Boards, and the Department of Behavioral Health and Developmental Services, and shall be coordinated with the data submissions required for the annual jail cost report. **Appropriation Act - Item 61 J.1. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the total of fines, costs, forfeitures and penalties assessed, collected, and unpaid and those which remain unsatisfied or do not meet the conditions of § 19.2-354 by each circuit and district court. The report shall include the procedures established by the Department of Taxation and the State Compensation Board pursuant to this section and a plan for increasing the collection of unpaid fines, costs, forfeitures and penalties. [The reporting requirement for Item 64.F. of the 2024 Appropriation Act is included in this report.] **Code of Virginia - § 19.2-349 (D.)** - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the jail revenues and expenditures for all local and regional jails and jail farms which receive funds from the Compensation Board, including an audited statement of revenues and expenses for inmate canteen accounts, telephone commission funds, inmate medical co-payment funds, and any other fees collected from inmates and investment/interest monies. **Appropriation Act - Item 67 K.1. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [12/1/2024]

Department for Aging and Rehabilitative Services

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Biennial report on the Virginia Public Guardian and Conservator Program and developing trends with regard to the need for guardians, conservators and other types of surrogate decision-making services, including statistical data on these programs. **Code of Virginia - § 51.5-150 (B.9.)** - [*1*/*1*/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the evaluation of local public guardian and conservator programs, including trends on the need for public guardians, conservators, and other types of surrogate decision-making services. **Code of Virginia - § 51.5-150 (B.9.)** - [9/1/2024]

Department of Behavioral Health and Developmental Services

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the disbursement of the funds used to provide alternative transportation for adults and children under a temporary detention order or involuntary commitment order who are awaiting transport to an inpatient

bed, including the effectiveness and outcomes of the program funding. Appropriation Act - Item 296 E. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

PUBLISHED - Annual report regarding the comprehensive crisis system (Marcus alert system) and the effectiveness of such system in meeting the goals set forth in Code of Virginia § 37.2-311.1, and shall include, for the previous calendar year, (i) a description of approved local Marcus alert programs in the Commonwealth, including the number of such programs operating in the Commonwealth, the number of such programs added in the previous calendar year, and an analysis of how such programs work to connect the Commonwealth's comprehensive crisis system and mobile crisis response programs; (ii) the number of calls received by the crisis call center, established pursuant to this section; (iii) the number of mobile crisis responses, undertaken by community care teams and mobile crisis teams in the Commonwealth; (iv) the number of mobile crisis responses that involved law-enforcement backup; (v) the number of crisis incidents and injuries to any parties involved; (vi) an analysis of the overall operation of any local protocols adopted or programs established pursuant to § 9.1-193, including any disparities in response and outcomes by race and ethnicity of individuals experiencing a behavioral health crisis and recommendations for improvement of the programs; (vii) a description of the overall function of the Marcus alert program and the comprehensive crisis system, including a description of any successes and any challenges encountered; and (viii) recommendations for improvement of the Marcus alert system and approved local Marcus alert programs; and shall also include (a) a description of barriers to establishment of a local Marcus alert system program and community care or mobile crisis team to provide mobile crisis response in each geographical area served by a community services board or behavioral health authority in which such program and team has not been established, and (b) a plan for addressing such barriers in order to increase the number of local Marcus alert programs and community care or mobile crisis teams. Code of Virginia - § 37.2-311.1 (D.) -[11/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on: (i) the assessment protocol approved by the Director of the Department of Corrections and the Commissioner of Behavioral Health and Developmental Services to identify prisoners and defendants who appear to meet the definition of a sexually violent predator pursuant to subsections B and C of Code of Virginia § 37.2-903, including the specific screening instrument adopted and the criteria used to determine whether a prisoner or defendant meets the definition of a sexually violent predator and (ii) the number of prisoners screened pursuant to subsection B of § 37.2-903 and the number of prisoners identified as meeting the definition of a sexually violent predator and referred to the Commitment Review Committee (the CRC) for assessment pursuant to subsection D of § 37.2-903; and including a comparison of the number of defendants identified as appearing to meet the definition of a sexually violent predator C of § 37.2-903 in the previous year and the five years immediately prior thereto. **Code of Virginia - § 37.2-903 (E.)** - [*12*/*1*/2024]

Department of Corrections

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual data report on the medical treatment provided to offenders at each facility, to include, as a proportion of average daily population at each facility, the levels of inmates who received care, including: the specific proportions of inmates from each facility who were treated as inpatients, the specific proportion of inmates from each facility who were treated as outpatients, data on prescription drug administration, and the proportion of inmates from each facility who received other discrete services. **Appropriation Act - Item 390 N. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual status report on the Statewide Community-Based Corrections System for State-Responsible Offenders. The report shall include a description of the department's progress in implementing evidence-based practices in probation and parole districts, and its plan to continue expanding this initiative into additional districts. The section of the status report on evidence-based practices shall include an evaluation of the effectiveness of these practices in reducing recidivism and how that effectiveness is measured. **Appropriation Act - Item 384 A. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the status of jail construction and renovation projects as approved for funding by the General Assembly. The report shall be limited to those projects which increase bed capacity and shall include a brief summary description of each project, the total capital cost of the project and the approved state share of the capital cost, the number of beds approved, along with the net number of new beds if existing beds are to be removed, and the closure of any existing facilities, if applicable. The report shall also include the six-year population forecast, as well as the double-bunking capacity compared to the rated capacity for each project listed, as well as the general fund impact on community corrections programs as reported by the Department of Criminal Justice Services, and the recommended financing arrangements and estimated general fund requirements for debt service as provided by the State Treasurer. **Appropriation Act - Item 385 B. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [10/1/2024]

Department of Criminal Justice Services

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual summary report on federal anti-crime and related grants which will require state general funds for matching purposes during fiscal year 2013 and beyond. The report shall include a list of each grant and grantee, the purpose of the grant, and the amount of federal and state funds recommended, organized by topical area and fiscal period. The report shall indicate whether each grant represents a new program or a renewal of an existing grant. **Appropriation Act - Item 408 A.2. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [1/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the findings and recommendations resulting from the analysis and interpretation of the data from the Community Policing Reporting Database, including information regarding state or local law-enforcement agencies that have failed or refused to report the required data to the Department of State Police as required by §§ 15.2-1609.10, 15.2-1722.1, and 52-30.2. **Code of Virginia - § 9.1-192 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings of the work group convened to assess: (i) gaps in available services for victims of crimes especially mass violence events; (ii) methods of investing the funds to ensure sustainable annual financial returns; (iii) options for determining eligibility for funding, including parameters for who is considered a victim of a mass violence event; (iv) a detailed plan for administering the funds that works holistically with the Criminal Injuries Compensation Fund; (v) any potential categories of victims and witnesses, including families of victims, that are impacted by violence but are not currently eligible for the Criminal Injuries Compensation Fund; and (vi) approaches used in other states to support victims of mass violence. **Appropriation Act - Item 485 M. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report by the Coordinator on the activities of the Virginia Sexual Assault Forensic Examiner Coordination Program, including any recommendations to address sexual assault exams within the Commonwealth, and budget needs to increase the availability of sexual assault exam services across the Commonwealth. **Code of Virginia** - § 9.1-191 (C.) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the Sex Trafficking Response Coordinator on the activities for the year and any recommendations to address sex trafficking within the Commonwealth. Code of Virginia - 9.1-116.5 (C.) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the progress of the two-year Demand Reduction and Safe Harbor for Domestic Minor Sex Trafficked Youth pilot program. **Chapter 556 Enactment Clause 1., B. (Regular Session, 2023)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the amount of funding provided by localities to support public safety services and the amount of funding provided to supplement that local funding. **Appropriation Act - Item 396 C.2. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the current and projected status of federal, state and local funding for victim-witness programs supported by the Virginia Crime Victim-Witness Fund. Appropriation Act - Item 394 B.2. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/16/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the work group convened to identify any judicial districts in the Commonwealth where no local court-appointed special advocate (CASA) program has been established and determine the feasibility, including analyzing any obstacles, of requiring the establishment of a local CASA program in every judicial district. **Appropriation Act - Item 394 B.3.c.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the amount of all cash, negotiable instruments, and proceeds from sales conducted pursuant to § 19.2-386.7 or § 19.2-386.12, Code of Virginia, that were forfeited to the Commonwealth, including the amount of all forfeitures distributed to the Literary Fund. Such report shall also detail the amount distributed by the Department of Criminal Justice Services to each federal, state, or local agency or office pursuant to § 19.2-386.14, and the amount each state or local agency or office received from federal asset forfeiture proceedings, and include (i) the offense on which the forfeiture is based listed in the information filed pursuant to § 19.2-386.1, (ii) any criminal charge brought against the owner of the forfeited asset, and (iii) if a criminal charge was brought against the owner of the forfeited asset, the status of the charge, including whether the charge is pending or resulted in a conviction. Code of Virginia - § 19.2-386.14 (F.) - [12/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the performance of each pretrial services agency, including: (i) the total amount of funding received by that agency; (ii) the number of investigations conducted by that agency; (iii) the number of defendants placed on pretrial supervision with that agency; (iv) the average daily caseload of that agency; (v) the appearance, public safety, and compliance rates of defendants placed on pretrial supervision with that agency; in substantial compliance with all grant conditions and standards prescribed by the Department pursuant to § 19.2-152.3. If an agency is not in substantial compliance with all grant conditions and standards prescribed by the Department pursuant to § 19.2-152.3, that agency and the Department shall develop a plan

and identify a time frame to achieve compliance. A copy of that plan of compliance shall be included in the annual report. **Code of Virginia - § 19.2-152.7** - [*12/31/2024*]

Department of Juvenile Justice

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Report on the impact, results, and related actions of the transformation plan developed to provide more effective and efficient services for juveniles, using data-based decision-making, that improves outcomes and safely reduces the number of juveniles housed in state-operated juvenile correctional centers, consistent with public safety. **Appropriation Act - Item 413 B.3. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Report on the comprehensive evaluation of the rehabilitative programs for youth in direct care to ensure they align with national evidence-based practices, in accordance with the recommendations in the Joint Legislative Audit and Review Commission's 2021 report entitled "Virginia's Juvenile Justice System," and shall include an assessment of whether the Department of Juvenile Justice has sufficient staffing levels to support such evidence-based programming and, if necessary, provide recommendations to address staffing shortfalls based on successful recruitment and retention practices in other states. **Appropriation Act - Item 414 B. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*12*/*1*/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on human research projects approved by the Department of Juvenile Justice Human Research Review Committee. Code of Virginia - § 66-10.1 - [12/1/2024]

Department of State Police

PUBLISHED - Annual report on the insurance fraud program. Code of Virginia - § 52-43 - [2/15/2024]

PUBLISHED - Annual report on crime in Virginia. Code of Virginia - § 52-26 - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the feasibility and cost of implementing an automated system to review out-of-state criminal history records. [Includes reporting requirements of Chapter 524, Enactment Clause 11., 2021 Special Session I Acts of Assembly.] Chapter 542 Enactment Clause 11. (Special Session I, 2021) - [*11/1/2024*]

Interstate Commission for Juveniles

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the activities of the Interstate Commission for Juveniles, including any recommendations adopted by the Commission. Code of Virginia - § 16.1-323 (Article IV., 17.) - [10/1/2024]

Joint Legislative Audit and Review Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Indigent Criminal Defense and Commonwealth's Attorneys – November 13, 2023. Code of Virginia - § 30-58.1 - [7/1/2024]

Judicial Council of Virginia

PUBLISHED - Annual report on the Judicial Council proceedings. Code of Virginia - § 17.1-705 - [1/10/2024]

Judicial Council of Virginia and the Committee on District Courts

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the fiscal impact assessment of the creation of any new judgeships, including the cost of judicial retirement. Appropriation Act - Item 31 D. (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/31/2024]

Judicial Inquiry and Review Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the activities of the Judicial Inquiry and Review Commission (the Commission) for the prior year including the number of complaints filed; the number of complaints originating from attorneys, judges, court employees, or the general public; the number of complaints dismissed based on (i) failure to fall within the jurisdiction of the Commission, (ii) failure to state a violation of the Canons of Judicial Conduct, or (iii) failure of the Commission to reach a conclusion that the Canons were breached; the number of complaints for which the Commission concluded that the Canons of Judicial Conduct were breached; and the number of cases from which the staff or any member of the Commission concluded breached the Canons of Judicial Conduct and took disciplinary action against as a result of such conclusion, if the date on which the Commission reached such conclusion was after the previous annual report was published; (b) the specific Canons of Judicial Conduct breached by such judge; and (c) the disciplinary action taken against such judge by the Commission. **Code of Virginia - § 17.1-905** - [*12/1/2024*]

Northern Virginia Internet Crimes Against Children Task Force

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the actual expenditures and performance results achieved by the Northern Virginia Internet Crimes Against Children Task Force. Appropriation Act - Item 416 L.2. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

Office of the Attorney General and Department of Law

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on domestic violence and sexual assault in Virginia. Code of Virginia - § 2.2-515.1 - [1/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report detailing expenditures in the prior fiscal year for special outside counsel by any executive branch agencies. The report shall include the reasoning why outside counsel is necessary, the hourly rate charged by outside counsel, total expenditures, and funding source. **Appropriation Act - Item 49 F. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the number of applications made pursuant to Chapter 6 of Title 19.2, the number of interceptions authorized, the number of arrests resulting from each application, the number of convictions including a breakdown by offense, the cost of each application granted and the number of requests denied. **Code of Virginia - § 19.2-70** - [12/31/2024]

Office of the Governor

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the list of Pardons, Commutations, Reprieves and Other Forms of Clemency. Constitution of Virginia - Article 5 Section 12 - [3/9/2024]

Secretary of Health and Human Resources

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual summary report on the current Sexual Violent Predator (SVP) cases and a forecast of SVP eligibility, civil commitments, and SVP conditional releases, including projected bed space requirements. **Appropriation Act - Item 267 A.1. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/15/2024*]

Secretary of Public Safety and Homeland Security

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the work group convened to assess and provide recommendations for a long-term operating and capital plan for the provision of health care services to inmates held in secure correctional facilities operated by the Department of Corrections, including its recommendations for future utilization of the Beaumont property, the medical facility at Deerfield Correctional Facility, and Powhatan Infirmary, as well as feedback from the Six-Year Capital Outlay Plan Advisory Committee. **Appropriation Act - Item C-48 J.1.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [11/1/2024]

Southern Virginia Internet Crimes Against Children Task Force

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the actual expenditures and performance results achieved by the Southern Virginia Internet Crimes Against Children Task Force. Appropriation Act - Item 394 H.2. (Special Session I, 2024) -[10/1/2024]

State Board of Local and Regional Jails

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report summarizing the reviews of the death of inmates in local correctional facilities conducted by the State Board of Local and Regional Jails within that year, including any trends or similarities among the deaths of inmates in local correctional facilities and present recommendations on policy changes to reduce the number of deaths in local correctional facilities. **Code of Virginia - § 53.1-69.1 (E.)** - [*12/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the results of the inspections and audits of local, regional, or community correctional facilities conducted pursuant to § 53.1-68 and the reviews of the deaths of inmates that occur in any local, regional, or community correctional facility conducted pursuant to § 53.1-69.1. **Code of Virginia - § 53.1-5** (7.) - [12/1/2024]

Supreme Court of Virginia

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report detailing the expanded workload of the Court of Appeals pursuant to Chapter 489 of the 2021 Special Session I Acts of Assembly. **Chapter 489 Enactment Clause 5.** (Special Session I, 2021) - [1/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the number of petitions for writs of actual innocence. Chapter 1024 Enactment Clause 2. (Regular Session, 2004) - [1/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Biannual report on the amounts paid for Guardian ad Litem purposes, amounts reimbursed by parents and/or guardians, savings achieved, and management actions taken to further enhance savings under the program. Code of Virginia - § 16.1-267 (C.1.) - [1/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the evaluation results of all retired circuit court judges who have requested to sit in recall. [Includes reporting requirements for Item 42.P. of the 2023 Appropriation Act.] Code of Virginia - § 17.1-106 (E.) - [1/10/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the number and the category of offenses charged involving adult and juvenile offenders in cases in which court-appointed counsel is assigned, including the amounts paid by waiver above the initial cap to court-appointed counsel. (Q2 FY 2024) **Code of Virginia - § 19.2-163** - [*1/15/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the number and the category of offenses charged involving adult and juvenile offenders in cases in which court-appointed counsel is assigned, including the amounts paid by waiver above the initial cap to court-appointed counsel. (Q3 FY 2024) **Code of Virginia - § 19.2-163** - [4/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the number and the category of offenses charged involving adult and juvenile offenders in cases in which court-appointed counsel is assigned, including the amounts paid by waiver above the initial cap to court-appointed counsel. (Q4 FY 2024) **Code of Virginia - § 19.2-163** - [7/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Biannual report on the amounts paid for Guardian ad Litem purposes, amounts reimbursed by parents and/or guardians, savings achieved, and management actions taken to further enhance savings under the program. **Code of Virginia - § 16.1-267 (C.1.)** - [8/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual fiscal year summary report on the number of individuals for whom legal or medical services were provided and the nature and cost of such services as are authorized for payment from the criminal fund or the involuntary mental commitment fund. **Appropriation Act - Item 31 A. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the number of executed writs of eviction returned pursuant to the requirements of § 8.01-471 of the Code of Virginia, between July 1, 2023 and June 30, 2024. **Code of Virginia - § 8.01-471** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the total of restitution assessed, collected, and unpaid for each circuit and district court and the total of restitution collected and deposited into the Criminal Injuries Compensation Fund pursuant to subsection I. of § 19.2-305.1 by each circuit and district court. **Code of Virginia - § 19.2-349 (D.)** - [*10/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the number and the category of offenses charged involving adult and juvenile offenders in cases in which court-appointed counsel is assigned, including the amounts paid by waiver above the initial cap to court-appointed counsel. (Q1 FY 2025) **Code of Virginia - § 19.2-163** - [10/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the evaluation of judicial caseloads throughout the Commonwealth on the appellate court, circuit court, general district court, and juvenile and domestic relations district court levels, including the evaluation the impact on judicial caseloads resulting from Chapter 43 of the 2020 Acts of Assembly, Special Session 1, as well as any other factors identified by the Supreme Court such as the use of interpreters, law clerks, retired or substitute judges, and the effect of population growth or decline, if any. **Chapter 1 Item 39.T. (Special Session I, 2022)** - [10/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the number of civil offenses committed and civil penalties imposed for violations of §§ 4.1-1100, 4.1-1105, and 4.1-1105.1 of the Code of Virginia. [Includes reporting requirements of Chapter 550, Enactment Clause 24., 2021 Special Session I Acts of Assembly.] Chapter 551 Enactment Clause 24. (Special Session I, 2021) - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the Office of the Executive Secretary on the effectiveness and efficiency of all behavioral health dockets. **Code of Virginia - § 18.2-254.3 (M.)** - [*12/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the evaluations of the effectiveness and efficiency of all local specialty dockets established in accordance with the Rules of Supreme Court of Virginia. **Code of Virginia - § 18.2-254.2** - [*12/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the number of circuit court judges needed and the districts for which they should be authorized. Code of Virginia - § 17.1-507 (C.) - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the number of general district court judges and juvenile and domestic relations district court judges needed and the districts for which they should be authorized. Code of Virginia - 16.1-69.10 (d) - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the statewide evaluation of the effectiveness and efficiency of all local recovery courts. **Code of Virginia - § 18.2-254.1 (N.)** - [*12/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report of the evaluation in the final year of the term of each justice and judge whose term expires during the next session of the General Assembly, including the number of cases during the judge's term in which a judge imposed a sentence that is either greater or less than that indicated by the sentencing guidelines and who did not file a written explanation of such departure required pursuant to subsection B of § 19.2-298.01. **Code of Virginia - § 17.1-100 (A.)** - [12/1/2024]

Supreme Court of Virginia, Department of State Police, City of Alexandria Circuit Court, County of Fairfax Circuit Court

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual progress report on the implementation of the automated systems to exchange information of the case management system that interfaces between the Supreme Court of Virginia, the Virginia Department of State Police, and Circuit Court Clerks. [Includes reporting requirements of Chapter 524, Enactment Clause 10., 2021 Special Session I Acts of Assembly.] Chapter 542 Enactment Clause 10. (Special Session I, 2021) - [*11/1/2024*]

Virginia Court Clerks' Association

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the necessary staffing and technology costs of implementing the provisions of Chapter 524 and Chapter 542 of the 2021 Special Session I Acts of Assembly. [Includes reporting requirements of Chapter 524,

Enactment Clause 12., 2021 Special Session I Acts of Assembly.] Chapter 542 Enactment Clause 12. (Special Session I, 2021) - [*11/1/2024*]

Virginia Criminal Sentencing Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the statewide and locality-level data collected pursuant Code of Virginia § 19.2-134.1. **Code of Virginia - § 19.2-134.1 (C.)** - [*12/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the work and recommendations, as well as any modifications to the discretionary sentencing guidelines adopted, of the Virginia Criminal Sentencing Commission. **Code of Virginia - § 17.1-803 (10.)** - [12/1/2024]

Virginia Family Law Coalition

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Report on the appeals of interlocutory decrees or orders involving domestic relations matters in the Commonwealth. **Chapter 742 Enactment Clause 2. (Regular Session, 2023)** - [*10/1/2024*]

Virginia Indigent Defense Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the state of indigent criminal defense in the Commonwealth, including Virginia's ranking amongst the 50 states in terms of pay allowed for court-appointed counsel and on the caseload handled by each public defender office. **Code of Virginia - § 19.2-163.01 (A.14.)** - [*10/1/2024*]

Virginia Parole Board

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the adequacy and functionality of the Virginia Parole Board case system and estimated costs for any necessary system upgrades. **Appropriation Act - Item 419 B. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [10/1/2024]

Virginia State Bar and Legal Services Corporation of Virginia

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the status of legal services assistance programs in the Commonwealth, including efforts to maintain and improve the accuracy of caseload data, case opening and case closure information and program activity levels as it relates to clients. Appropriation Act - Item 53 B. (Special Session I, 2023) - [1/1/2024]

Virginia State Crime Commission

OVERDUE - Annual report of the Virginia State Crime Commission. Code of Virginia - § 30-158 (A.4.) - [6/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim activity and work of the Virginia State Crime Commission. **Code of Virginia - § 30-158** - [*1/10/2024*]

PUBLISHED - Annual report of the Virginia State Crime Commission. Code of Virginia - § 30-158 (A.4.) - [6/30/2024]

House Committee on Education

Board of Education

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the description of the instruction concerning gambling and the addictive potential thereof that it prescribes pursuant to subsection D of § 22.1-206 of the Code of Virginia. **Chapter 192 Enactment Clause 2.** (**Regular Session, 2022**) - [*1*/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the recommendations for amendments to the Standards of Quality to establish standards for the maintenance and operations, renovation, and new construction of public elementary and secondary school buildings, and shall include standards for the percentage of the current replacement value of a public school building that a school board should budget for the maintenance and operations of the building and such other standards as the Board deems appropriate. **Chapter 752 Enactment Clause 1. (Regular Session, 2023)** - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the recommendations of the Commission on Early Childhood Care and Education. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-208.1 (D.)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the progress of college laboratory schools in meeting the financial sustainability requirement by the end of their initial approval period as defined in § 22.1-349.8 of the Code of Virginia such that no additional state funding other than state funds received by a school division in support of Direct Aid for Public Education is required to support ongoing operations after the first contract renewal. **Appropriation Act - Item 125 B.31.c. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Progress report on revising the Board of Education regulations relating to student eligibility for an expedited retake of any Standards of Learning assessment, with the exception of the writing Standards of Learning assessments, to (i) provide that any student in grades three through 12 who scores in the 375 to 399 range, or an equivalent range on an alternative scoring scale, on any such Standards of Learning assessment shall be eligible to retake such assessment on an expedited basis at least once prior to the next scheduled assessment administration and (ii) establish guidelines for and require each eligible student to complete prior to retaking any Standards of Learning assessment on an expedited basis a comprehensive remediation program based on such student's particular educational needs as identified by such student's results on such assessment. **Chapter 612 Enactment Clause 1. (Regular Session, 2024)** - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the progress of the Board of Education in updating its Guidelines for Graduation Requirements: Local Alternative Paths to Standard Units of Credit (Alternatives to the 140-Clock-Hour Requirement) to include guidance regarding (i) waiver pathway options to allow students time within the school day to complete work-based learning opportunities such as internships, externships, youth registered apprenticeships, clinical experiences, service learning, and other career and workforce development opportunities; (ii) advanced learning opportunities focused on problem-solving, critical thinking, creative thinking, communication, collaboration, and citizenship skills; (iii) content that provides technical knowledge, skills, and competency-based applied learning; (iv) a method for approving alternative programs, including dual enrollment courses, for which course credit may be granted for the purpose of satisfying high school graduation requirements to any student who completes such course and masters the course content by demonstrating the competencies required by course standards, regardless of time, place, or pace; (v) other instructional time models adopted to meet instructional hour requirements through a variety of learning modalities such as project-based learning, mastery-based learning, weekend courses, and evening courses to allow a student to use flexible time options to accelerate demonstration of mastery; and (vi) offering instructional and learning opportunities including innovative, advanced, and enrichment programs for the full school year. **Chapter 421 Enactment Clause 1.** (**Regular Session, 2024**) - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on (i) information that public elementary and secondary schools and local school divisions are required to provide to the Department of Education pursuant to state law, (ii) the results of the annual evaluation and determination made by the Department of Education pursuant to subsection C, (iii) any reports required of public elementary or secondary schools or local school divisions that the Department of Education no longer collects from public elementary or secondary schools or local school divisions or local school divisions, and (v) any forms that the Department of Education no longer requires public elementary or secondary schools or local school divisions to complete. **Code of Virginia - § 22.1-17.6 (C.)** - [11/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the condition and needs of public education in the Commonwealth, identifying any school divisions and the specific schools therein which have failed to establish and maintain schools meeting the existing prescribed standards of quality; the number of public charter schools established in the Commonwealth, as well as the number of charters denied; and any school division that is not in compliance with Code of Virginia § 22.1-253.13:3 C.; information regarding parent and student choice within each school division and any plans of such school divisions to

increase school choice; a complete listing of each report that local school divisions are required to submit to the Board or any other state agency, including name, frequency, and an indication of whether the report contains information that the local school division is also required to submit to the federal government; an explanation of the need to retain or maintain the frequency of local school division reports; and a complete listing of each report pertaining to public education that local school divisions are required to submit to the federal government, including name and frequency. The report shall also include the reporting requirements for Code of Virginia § 22.1-212.25 C. on multidivision online learning during the previous school year. **Code of Virginia - § 22.1-18** - [*12/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the human research projects reviewed and approved. **Code of Virginia - § 22.1-16.1** - [12/1/2024]

Brown v. Board of Education Scholarship Committee

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary and report on the interim activity and work of the Brown v. Board of Education Scholarship Committee. **Code of Virginia - § 30-231.10** - [*1/10/2024*]

Central Virginia Community College

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the number of students enrolled in Central Virginia Community College, the programs provided with the number of students served, and the number of degrees and certificates awarded by program. Appropriation Act - Item 200 O. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

Chesterfield County Public Schools

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the planning, implementation, and outcomes of the recovery high school established as a year-round high school with enrollment open to any high school student residing in Superintendent's Region 1 who is in the early stages of recovery from substance use disorder or dependency. Appropriation Act - Item 124 MM. (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/1/2024]

Chief Information Officer of the Commonwealth

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the results of security audits, the extent to which security policy, standards, and guidelines have been adopted by executive branch and independent agencies, and a list of those executive branch agencies and independent agencies that have not implemented acceptable security and risk management regulations, policies, standards, and guidelines to control unauthorized uses, intrusions, or other security threats. **Code of Virginia** - § 2.2-2009 (C.) - [10/1/2024]

Christopher Newport University

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the salary, by position, of any executive officer of such institution that exceeds for the previous fiscal year the salary limit for the chief executive officer for such institution as set forth in the general Appropriation Act. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-102.1** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim activity and work of the Board of Visitors of Christopher Newport University. Code of Virginia - § 23.1-1303 (B.13.) - [1/10/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on foundations associated with Christopher Newport University, including the total annual expenditures by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for scholarships or financial aid by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for faculty compensation by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for equipment and technology by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for administrative support by each foundation; and the percentage of expenditures used for executive compensation by each foundation. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-108** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Amendments to, or affirmation of, the previous year's six-year plan for Christopher Newport University (CNU), including a report of CNU's active contributions to efforts to stimulate the economic development of the Commonwealth, the area in which CNU is located, and, if subject to a management agreement set forth in Article 4 (§ 23.1-1004 et seq.) of Chapter 10, Code of Virginia, the areas that lag behind the Commonwealth in terms of income, employment, and other factors. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-306 (B.)** - [*12/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the policies regarding speech that is constitutionally protected under the First Amendment to the United States Constitution, and the process to report incidents of disruption of such constitutionally protected speech. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-401.1 (D.)** - [*12/1/2024*]

CodeVA

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the activities in the previous year to support computer science teacher training and curriculum development, including collaboration with other stakeholders to avoid duplication of efforts. Appropriation Act - Item 124 AA.2. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

Commission on Early Childhood Care and Education

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the review and recommendations of updates to the current copayment schedule, parental work requirements, and attendance expectations applicable to the Child Care Subsidy Program and Mixed Delivery Grant Program, including: (i) leveraging state general funds to minimize the fiscal cliff as family income increases beyond program eligibility, and (ii) use of reasonable family copayments to minimize the need for additional general funds. **Appropriation Act - Item 125.10 H. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*12/1/2024*]

Commonwealth Savers Plan Board

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the operating and financial statements of the Commonwealth Savers Plan Board. Code of Virginia - § 23.1-709 - [12/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the actuarial soundness of the Commonwealth Savers Plan's prepaid programs, which shall include (i) contract pricing policies and objectives, (ii) current and projected assets and actuarially estimated value of tuition obligations, and (iii) actuarial assumptions. **Code of Virginia - § 30-332 (B.)** - [*12/15/2024*]

Department of Education

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual compiled report on the individual uses for the prior year of the following funds: (i) Prevention, Intervention, and Remediation, (ii) At-Risk Add-On, and (iii) Early Reading Intervention, including permitted categories of spending, personnel, both state and local contributions, and to the extent possible, the individual schools which these funds were expended. **Appropriation Act - Item 137 B.29.** (Special Session I, 2023) - [1/10/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of teacher salaries, by local school division. In addition to information on average salaries by school division and statewide comparisons with other states, the report shall also include information on starting salaries by school division and average teacher salaries by school. **Appropriation Act - Item 137 B.12.** (Special Session I, 2023) - [1/10/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the outcome data for students enrolled in special education private day schools. **Appropriation Act - Item 130 G.3. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [*1/10/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the status of required local effort in support of the Standards of Quality. [Includes reporting requirements for Item 137.B.8.a.2) of the 2023 Appropriation Act.] Code of Virginia - 22.1-97 (A.) - [1/10/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the application information for each school division applying for tuition scholarships for licensed public high school teachers pursuing additional credentialing requirements necessary to be considered faculty who are qualified to teach dual enrollment courses in high schools in their local school division, including the number of recipients and amount of tuition awarded to each school division, the institution of higher education receiving tuition, the credentialing area pursued by recipients, and dual enrollment courses offered after the recipient's successful completion of the pursued credentialing. **Appropriation Act - Item 136 G.4.** (Special Session I, 2023) - [6/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Initial report on: (i) the level of staffing, amount of funding, and opportunities and challenges of the Office of School Quality (the Office) for FY 2023 and FY 2024; (ii) the planned organizational structure, staffing, and resource needs of the Office over the next five years; (iii) the goals and expected outcomes of the Office and how the Office will collaborate with staff and units within the Department of Education to support schools based on their specific needs; and (iv) a plan to evaluate the effectiveness of the Office, including feedback from school divisions and stakeholders to determine both the impact and quality of the assistance received. **Appropriation Act - Item 120 C.3.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on (i) the total grants paid during the immediately prior fiscal year to each eligible school division and (ii) a general description of the security equipment purchased by eligible school divisions. **Code of Virginia** - § 22.1-280.2:2 (H.) - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Summary report on the pass-through federal Elementary and Secondary School Emergency Relief funds provided through the Coronavirus Aid, Relief, and Economic Security Act (P.L. 116-136), the Coronavirus Response and Relief Supplemental Appropriations Act of 2021 (P.L. 116-260) and the American Rescue Plan Act (P.L. 117-2). **Appropriation Act - Item 137 B.31. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on how well the Virginia Preschool Initiative promotes readiness in all key developmental domains assessed. Appropriation Act - Item 117 H.e. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the cost-savings agreements made and the adjusted state shares so approved as related to contiguous school divisions and consolidation or sharing of educational, administrative, or support services. **Code of Virginia - § 22.1-98.2 (A.)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the dissemination of specific information to high school students regarding postgraduate opportunities. **Code of Virginia - § 22.1-206.2** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the use of the funds appropriated for learning loss recovery, additional operating and infrastructure support, and the use of school division pass-through federal Elementary and Secondary School Education Relief funds used since 2020, and shall specify amounts obligated and expensed based on reporting categories as prescribed by the Department of Education, including how funds address performance gains or losses related to reading and mathematics and support preparation and implementation of the Virginia Literacy Act. **Appropriation Act - Item 137 C.47.c. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report that reflects all Child Care and Development Fund (CCDF) expenditures from the previous fiscal year, current grant balances, as well as all anticipated spending for the current and two subsequent fiscal years. Identified spending should, at a minimum, be broken down by subsidies (mandated and discretionary), administrative costs, and quality efforts; and should report, by locality, the number of subsidies (mandated and discretionary) provided, number of providers receiving CCDF dollars, the overall number of child care providers, and the waitlist for services. **Appropriation Act - Item 125.10 B.2.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the Literary Fund loan issuance , including details of: 1) loan applications received in the prior fiscal year by locality, project, and amount; 2) loans issued in the prior fiscal year by locality, project, and amount; 3) the schedule of loan interest rates and the basis for those rates; 4) loans issued for school consolidation projects and the projected impact of those school consolidations; and 5) the impact of loans issued to date on the Literary Fund cash balance, outstanding loan balance, and projected asset base. **Appropriation Act - Item 125 C.13.b.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Summary report on the use of funds appropriated in fiscal year 2024 for the Flexible Funding Supplement and on the use of pass-through federal Elementary and Secondary School Emergency Relief funds used since 2020, including amounts obligated and expensed based on reporting categories as prescribed by the Department of Education, and how funds address performance gains or losses related to reading and mathematics and support preparation and implementation of the Virginia Literacy Act. **Appropriation Act - Item 125 B.30.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual consolidated report on the program effectiveness and available outcome measures, including student performance indicators, with respect to teacher residency partnerships between university teacher preparation programs and the Petersburg, Norfolk, and Richmond City school divisions and any other university teacher preparation programs and hard-to-staff school divisions to help improve new teacher training and retention for hard-to-staff schools. **Appropriation Act - Item 124 Q.2. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual progress reports from the participating school divisions receiving funding from a Targeted Extended/Enriched School Year and Year-round School grant, including an executive summary of the program's overall status and levels of measured success. **Appropriation Act - Item 124 M.6.b** (Special Session I, 2024) - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual update on the statewide strategic plan for recruiting and retaining special education teachers, and shall (i) use data analyses to determine the specific staffing needs of each local school division on an ongoing basis; (ii) evaluate the potential effectiveness of strategies for addressing recruitment and retention challenges, including tuition assistance, differentiated pay for special education teachers, and the expansion of special education teacher mentorships; and (iii) estimate the costs of implementing each such strategy, including the extent to which federal funds could be used to support implementation. **Code of Virginia - § 22.1-214.4 (5.)** - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Initial report on the progress of toward improving services to students with disabilities, including (i) the estimated costs, requirements, and timeline to implement the Virginia IEP data system and template; (ii) a plan for the Department of Education to begin providing technical assistance and coaching to local school divisions; (iii) the status of reviews, form updates, and worksheet development relating to referral, evaluation, reevaluation, and eligibility; and (iv) estimated costs and the timeline to develop and implement high-quality professional development to support (a) the implementation of referral, evaluation, reevaluation, and eligibility guidance, forms, and worksheets; (b) the effective utilization of the Virginia IEP data system and template; and (c) the implementation of instructional practices to support the provision of specially designed instruction in inclusive settings. [Reporting requirements of Chapter 468, Enactment Clause 5., of the 2024 Acts of Assembly, are identical.] **Chapter 502 Enactment Clause 5. (Regular Session, 2024)** - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on any forfeited federal grant funding as a result of not fulfilling the specifications of a grant. **Appropriation Act - Item § 4-8.02 d. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [*11/1/2024*] <u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the compiled results of the school breakfast program, including chronic absenteeism rates, student attendance and tardy arrivals, office discipline referrals, student achievement measures, teachers' and administrators' responses to the impact of the program on student hunger, student attentiveness, and overall classroom learning environment before and after implementation, and the financial impact on the division's school food program. **Appropriation Act - Item 125 C.29.c.3**) (**Special Session I, 2024**) - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the education materials and guidelines developed by stakeholders and experts for (i) ageappropriate and evidence-based education materials concerning the risks to health and safety that are posed by opioids, with a particular focus on prevention, identification of the signs of overdose, resources for supports, risks, and effects of addiction, and the risk of death that is posed by fentanyl and (ii) guidelines for school boards for incorporating the education materials developed pursuant to clause (i) into instructional programs for students enrolled in the local school division. **Chapter 434 Enactment Clause 1. (Regular Session, 2024)** - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the work group convened by the Superintendent of Public Instruction to (i) study the estimated impact of offering free school meals to students statewide, (ii) identify options to reduce or eliminate student and school meal debt, and (iii) make recommendations regarding options to leverage other programs funded at the state and federal levels for student school meals. **Chapter 586 Enactment Clause 1. (Regular Session, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the plan to implement a new state assessment system, including a revised timeframe; estimated short- and long-term costs, including the costs to transition to the new system; staffing and training needs; key milestones; and project deliverables. **Appropriation Act - Item 119 A.2.a.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the recommendations of policies for prioritizing dual enrollment programs as required Code of Virginia § 22.1-206.3. Chapter 479 Enactment Clause 2. (Regular Session, 2023) - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Updates to the plan for implementation of revised Virginia Standards of Learning summative assessments of proficiency developed pursuant to Enactment Clause 1, § 2. of Chapter 760 of the 2022 Acts of Assembly, including a revised timeframe; estimated short- and long-term costs, including the costs to transition to the new system; staffing and training needs; key milestones; and project deliverables. **Chapter 760 Enactment Clause 1.**, § 3. (**Regular Session, 2022**) - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the projected general funds needed for early childhood care and education for the upcoming two fiscal years based on cost of quality rate per child in order to (i) maintain the current number of slots, (ii) increase the number of slots using a projected growth rate, and (iii) increase the number of slots to fully accommodate parent demand and eliminate waitlists. **Code of Virginia - § 22.1-289.03 (D.)** - [*11/15/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual progress report on the implementation of the statewide plan for improving (i) the ongoing oversight of local practices related to transition planning and services for children with disabilities and (ii) technical assistance and guidance provided for postsecondary transition planning and services for children with disabilities, and shall articulate how the Department of Education will reliably and comprehensively assess the compliance and quality of transition plans for children with disabilities on an ongoing basis and communicate findings to local school division staff and local school boards. **Code of Virginia - § 22.1-214.4 (4.)** - [*12/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of all scholarship foundations receiving donations for which tax credits were awarded pursuant to Article 13.3 (§ 58.1-439.25 et seq.) of Title 58.1, Code of Virginia. The list shall report such scholarships for the 12-month period ending on the immediately preceding June 30. Code of Virginia - § 58.1-439.27 (B.) - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the plan for creating a new program to deliver flexible mental health funds to divisions, including: (i) a proposed vision and goals for Virginia's school-based mental health program and action steps to meet these goals; (ii) proposed outcome measures to determine program success; (iii) a recommendation on the amount of funding that should be appropriated annually; (iv) a proposed funding mechanism to ensure funding flexibility and consistency over time; and (v) a structure for providing technical assistance and evaluation capabilities that will ensure the program is positively impacting the outcomes of students. Appropriation Act - Item 117 M. (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the school construction assistance grant program. Appropriation Act - Item 125 C.42.d. (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the updated plan for comprehensive public reporting on early childhood expenditures, outcomes, and program quality to replace the reporting requirement set forth in Item 145.C.14.1.5) of the 2021 Appropriation Act, and shall: consider the components included in that reporting requirement, include all publicly-funded providers as defined in Chapter 860 and Chapter 861 of the 2020 Acts of Assembly, identify any fiscal,

legislative, or regulatory barriers to implementing such public reporting, and consider integration with the Department of Education's School Quality Profiles. Appropriation Act - Item 125.10 D.9.e. (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual comprehensive report on the number of calculated slots and funding allocated to each local program or pilot provider, and the number of such slots that have been filled, including funding and the number of slots used to serve a student in a public school and non-public school setting, the number of three-year olds served, waitlist slots requested, offered, and provided, and the number of students served whose families are at or below 130 percent poverty, above 130 percent but at or below 200 percent of poverty, above 200 percent but at or below 200 percent of poverty, and above 350 percent of poverty. **Appropriation Act - Item 125.10 D.9.d. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [12/31/2024]

Department of Human Resource Management

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on (i) the total number of full-time and part-time employees, (ii) contract temporary employees, (iii) hourly temporary employees, and (iv) the number of employees who voluntarily and involuntarily terminated their employment with each department, agency or institution in the previous fiscal year. **Code of Virginia** - § 2.2-1201 (A.16.) - [9/30/2024]

Department of Planning and Budget

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the preliminary forecast of Standards of Quality expenditures, based upon the most current data available. In odd-numbered years, the forecast for the current and subsequent two fiscal years are provided; in even-numbered years, the forecast for the current and subsequent fiscal year are provided. The forecast shall detail the projected March 31 Average Daily Membership and the resulting impact on the education budget. **Appropriation** Act - Item 125 B.14. (Special Session I, 2024) - [11/1/2024]

Department of Workforce Development and Advancement and State Council of Higher Education for Virginia

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the number of students placed in internship programs, the type of internship programs, and the number and type of participating employers. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2037 (4.)** - [9/30/2024]

George Mason University

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Amendments to, or affirmation of, the previous year's six-year plan for George Mason University (GMU), including a report of GMU's active contributions to efforts to stimulate the economic development of the Commonwealth, the area in which GMU is located, and, if subject to a management agreement set forth in Article 4 (23.1-1004 et seq.) of Chapter 10, Code of Virginia, the areas that lag behind the Commonwealth in terms of income, employment, and other factors. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-306 (B.)** - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim activity and work of the Board of Visitors of George Mason University. Code of Virginia - § 23.1-1303 (B.13.) - [1/10/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Copy of any complaint filed in a court of law since December 1 of the preceding year to initiate a lawsuit against George Mason University or an employee of George Mason University in his official capacity for an alleged violation of the First Amendment to the United States Constitution. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-401.1 (D.)** - [1/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the salary, by position, of any executive officer of such institution that exceeds for the previous fiscal year the salary limit for the chief executive officer for such institution as set forth in the general Appropriation Act. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-102.1** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on foundations associated with George Mason University, including the total annual expenditures by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for scholarships or financial aid by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for faculty compensation by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for equipment and technology by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for administrative support by each foundation; and the percentage of expenditures used for executive compensation by each foundation. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-108** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the policies regarding speech that is constitutionally protected under the First Amendment to the United States Constitution, and the process to report incidents of disruption of such constitutionally protected speech. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-401.1 (D.)** - [12/1/2024]

Intercollegiate Athletics Review Commission

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Report on the review of the plans and implementation considerations for the amendments to § 23.1-408.1 of the Code of Virginia that were enacted in Chapter 837 of the 2024 Acts of Assembly. **Chapter 837 Enactment Clause 2. (Regular Session, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

Interstate Commission for Juveniles

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the activities of the Interstate Commission for Juveniles, including any recommendations adopted by the Commission. Code of Virginia - § 16.1-323 (Article IV., 17.) - [10/1/2024]

James Madison University

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim activity and work of the Board of Visitors of James Madison University. Code of Virginia - § 23.1-1303 (B.13.) - [1/10/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the salary, by position, of any executive officer of such institution that exceeds for the previous fiscal year the salary limit for the chief executive officer for such institution as set forth in the general Appropriation Act. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-102.1** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on foundations associated with James Madison University, including the total annual expenditures by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for scholarships or financial aid by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for faculty compensation by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for equipment and technology by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for administrative support by each foundation; and the percentage of expenditures used for executive compensation by each foundation. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-108** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Amendments to, or affirmation of, the previous year's six-year plan for James Madison University (JMU), including a report of JMU's active contributions to efforts to stimulate the economic development of the Commonwealth, the area in which JMU is located, and, if subject to a management agreement set forth in Article 4 (23.1-1004 et seq.) of Chapter 10, Code of Virginia, the areas that lag behind the Commonwealth in terms of income, employment, and other factors. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-306 (B.)** - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the policies regarding speech that is constitutionally protected under the First Amendment to the United States Constitution, and the process to report incidents of disruption of such constitutionally protected speech. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-401.1 (D.)** - [*12/1/2024*]

Joint Legislative Audit and Review Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations on the study of the true cost of education in the Commonwealth and provide an accurate assessment of the costs to implement the Standards of Quality, and shall (i) estimate the cost of implementing the Standards of Quality based on the actual expense of education prevailing in the Commonwealth, (ii) determine if the Standards of Quality accurately reflect actual standards of practice within each school division, (iii) analyze changes in the Standards of Quality funding formula since 2009 and the impact of such changes on its accuracy in reflecting such costs, (iv) recommend changes to the Standards of Quality funding formula to ensure that state support is neither inadequate nor excessive, and (v) consider any other funding issues and make any other recommendations it deems relevant. **Senate Joint Resolution 294 (Special Session I, 2021)** - [*1/10/2024*]

PUBLISHED - Virginia's K-12 Teacher Pipeline - September 12, 2023. Code of Virginia - § 30-58.1 - [2/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Biennial status report of the findings and recommendations for the Commonwealth Savers Plan. Code of Virginia - § 30-332 (D.) - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the (i) planned or actual material changes in asset allocation, (ii) investment performance of all asset classes and subclasses, and (iii) investment policies and programs of the Commonwealth Savers Plan. **Code of Virginia - § 30-332 (A.)** - [12/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the state expenditure provided each locality for an educational program meeting the Standards of Quality. Code of Virginia - § 22.1-97 (A.) - [12/15/2024]

Joint Subcommittee on Elementary and Secondary Education Funding

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the initial recommendations and an implementation plan for the on-going direction and oversight of the Standards of Quality funding cost policies. The Joint Subcommittee shall: (i) review the recommendations and policy options offered in the Joint Legislative Audit and Review Commission's July 2023 report, "Virginia's K-12 Funding Formula"; (ii) determine the appropriateness of implementing each recommendation or policy option, (iii) propose appropriate amendments to each recommendation or policy option and (iv) develop a long-range plan for the phased implementation of its recommendations. **Appropriation Act - Item 1 S.3. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

Longwood University

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the salary, by position, of any executive officer of such institution that exceeds for the previous fiscal year the salary limit for the chief executive officer for such institution as set forth in the general Appropriation Act. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-102.1** - [9/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on foundations associated with Longwood University, including the total annual expenditures by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for scholarships or financial aid by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for faculty compensation by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for equipment and technology by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for administrative support by each foundation; and the percentage of expenditures used for executive compensation by each foundation. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-108** - [10/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Amendments to, or affirmation of, the previous year's six-year plan for Longwood University (LU), including a report of LU's active contributions to efforts to stimulate the economic development of the Commonwealth, the area in which LU is located, and, if subject to a management agreement set forth in Article 4 (\S 23.1-1004 et seq.) of Chapter 10, Code of Virginia, the areas that lag behind the Commonwealth in terms of income, employment, and other factors. **Code of Virginia - \S 23.1-306 (B.)** - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim activity and work of the Board of Visitors of Longwood University. Code of Virginia - § 23.1-1303 (B.13.) - [1/10/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the policies regarding speech that is constitutionally protected under the First Amendment to the United States Constitution, and the process to report incidents of disruption of such constitutionally protected speech. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-401.1 (D.)** - [12/1/2024]

Loudoun County Public Schools

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the planning, implementation, and outcomes of the recovery high school established as a year-round high school with enrollment open to any high school student residing in Superintendent's Region 4 who is in the early stages of recovery from substance use disorder or dependency . **Appropriation Act - Item 124 UU.4.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/1/2024]

Mary Baldwin University

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the number of students participating in the Virginia Women's Leadership Program, the number of in-state and out-of-state students receiving awards, the amount of the awards, the number of students graduating, and the number of students receiving commissions in the military. **Appropriation Act - Item 132 A.4.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

Norfolk State University

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim activity and work of the Board of Visitors of Norfolk State University. Code of Virginia - § 23.1-1303 (B.13.) - [1/10/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the progress of achieving targeted goals for the Two-Year College Transfer Grant Program as identified in Item 142.F.4.c. of the 2022 Appropriation Act, including a detailed accounting of the use of the funds provided and a plan for achieving the goals. **Appropriation Act - Item 142 F.4.d.** (Special Session I, 2023) - [5/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the salary, by position, of any executive officer of such institution that exceeds for the previous fiscal year the salary limit for the chief executive officer for such institution as set forth in the general Appropriation Act. Code of Virginia - 23.1-102.1 - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on foundations associated with Norfolk State University, including the total annual expenditures by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for scholarships or financial aid by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for faculty compensation by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for equipment and technology by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for administrative support by each foundation; and the percentage of expenditures used for executive compensation by each foundation. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-108** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Amendments to, or affirmation of, the previous year's six-year plan for Norfolk State University (NSU), including a report of NSU's active contributions to efforts to stimulate the economic development of the Commonwealth, the area in which NSU is located, and, if subject to a management agreement set forth in Article 4 (§ 23.1-1004 et seq.) of Chapter 10, Code of Virginia, the areas that lag behind the Commonwealth in terms of income, employment, and other factors. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-306 (B.)** - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the policies regarding speech that is constitutionally protected under the First Amendment to the United States Constitution, and the process to report incidents of disruption of such constitutionally protected speech. **Code of Virginia - 23.1-401.1 (D.) - [12/1/2024]**

Office of Children's Services

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on funding for special education day treatment and residential services, including but not limited to the number of children served annually, average cost of care, type of service provided, length of stay, referral source, and ultimate disposition. Appropriation Act - Item 268 K.2. (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/1/2024]

Old Dominion University

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim activity and work of the Board of Visitors of Old Dominion University. Code of Virginia - § 23.1-1303 (B.13.) - [1/10/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the progress of achieving targeted goals for the Two-Year College Transfer Grant Program as identified in Item 142.F.4.c. of the 2023 Appropriation Act, including a detailed accounting of the use of the funds provided and a plan for achieving the goals. **Appropriation Act - Item 142 F.4.d.** (Special Session I, 2023) - [5/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the salary, by position, of any executive officer of such institution that exceeds for the previous fiscal year the salary limit for the chief executive officer for such institution as set forth in the general Appropriation Act. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-102.1** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on foundations associated with Old Dominion University, including the total annual expenditures by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for scholarships or financial aid by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for faculty compensation by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for equipment and technology by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for administrative support by each foundation; and the percentage of expenditures used for executive compensation by each foundation. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-108** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Amendments to, or affirmation of, the previous year's six-year plan for Old Dominion University (ODU), including a report of ODU's active contributions to efforts to stimulate the economic development of the Commonwealth, the area in which ODU is located, and, if subject to a management agreement set forth in Article 4 (23.1-1004 et seq.) of Chapter 10, Code of Virginia, the areas that lag behind the Commonwealth in terms of income, employment, and other factors. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-306 (B.)** - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the policies regarding speech that is constitutionally protected under the First Amendment to the United States Constitution, and the process to report incidents of disruption of such constitutionally protected speech. **Code of Virginia - 23.1-401.1 (D.) - [12/1/2024]**

Old Dominion University and Eastern Virginia Medical School

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Status report on the planning and initial integration activities necessary to ensure a successful launch of the Eastern Virginia Health Sciences Center at Old Dominion University. Appropriation Act - Item 247 I.2. (Special Session I, 2023) - [7/1/2024]

Online Virginia Network Authority

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the Online Virginia Network Authority on the cost structure of funds allocated to the establishment, maintenance, and expansion of the Online Virginia Network. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-3137 (12.)** - [10/1/2024]

Petersburg City Public School Board

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the progress of the Community Builders Pilot Program, including: (i) the number of students participating in the Program as a whole and disaggregated by (a) the number of students participating during the after-school session of the Program and the summer session of the Program and (b) the number of participating students who are enrolled in Petersburg City Public Schools; (ii) data relating to the progress of participating students, including a comparison of pre-participation and post-participation absenteeism rates, disciplinary incidents, and academic performance; and (iii) the number and rate of reported incidents of gun violence involving participants in the Community Builders program in the City of Petersburg as a whole in comparison to previous years. Code of Virginia - $\S 22.1-211.1 (C.4.) - [11/1/2024]$

Radford University

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim activity and work of the Board of Visitors of Radford University. Code of Virginia - § 23.1-1303 (B.13.) - [1/10/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the progress of achieving targeted goals for the Two-Year College Transfer Grant Program as identified in Item 142.F.4.c. of the 2023 Appropriation Act, including a detailed accounting of the use of the funds provided and a plan for achieving the goals. **Appropriation Act - Item 142 F.4.d.** (Special Session I, 2023) - [5/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the salary, by position, of any executive officer of such institution that exceeds for the previous fiscal year the salary limit for the chief executive officer for such institution as set forth in the general Appropriation Act. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-102.1** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on foundations associated with Radford University, including the total annual expenditures by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for scholarships or financial aid by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for faculty compensation by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for equipment and technology by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for administrative support by each foundation; and the percentage of expenditures used for executive compensation by each foundation. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-108** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Amendments to, or affirmation of, the previous year's six-year plan for Radford University (RU), including a report of RU's active contributions to efforts to stimulate the economic development of the Commonwealth, the area in which RU is located, and, if subject to a management agreement set forth in Article 4 (\S 23.1-1004 et seq.) of Chapter 10, Code of Virginia, the areas that lag behind the Commonwealth in terms of income, employment, and other factors. **Code of Virginia - \S 23.1-306 (B.)** - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the policies regarding speech that is constitutionally protected under the First Amendment to the United States Constitution, and the process to report incidents of disruption of such constitutionally protected speech. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-401.1 (D.)** - [*12/1/2024*]

Renal Disease Council

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the activities and recommendations of the Renal Disease Council (the Council), the status of funding available to the Council, including information regarding any grants applied for and received by the Council. **Code of Virginia - § 32.1-73.19 (4.)** - [10/1/2024]

Richard Bland College of William and Mary

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on Richard Bland College's progress in exploring and expanding partnership opportunities for shared services and academic programming with other higher education partners. **Appropriation Act - Item 156 C.6.** (Special Session I, 2023) - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the salary, by position, of any executive officer of such institution that exceeds for the previous fiscal year the salary limit for the chief executive officer for such institution as set forth in the general Appropriation Act. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-102.1** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on foundations associated with Richard Bland College of William and Mary, including the total annual expenditures by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for scholarships or financial aid by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for faculty compensation by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for equipment and technology by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for administrative support by each foundation; and the percentage of expenditures used for executive compensation by each foundation. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-108** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Amendments to, or affirmation of, the previous year's six-year plan for Richard Bland College of William & Mary (RBC), including a report of RBC's active contributions to efforts to stimulate the economic development of the Commonwealth, the area in which RBC is located, and, if subject to a management agreement set forth in Article 4 (§ 23.1-1004 et seq.) of Chapter 10, Code of Virginia, the areas that lag behind the Commonwealth in terms of income, employment, and other factors. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-306 (B.)** - [*12/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the policies regarding speech that is constitutionally protected under the First Amendment to the United States Constitution, and the process to report incidents of disruption of such constitutionally protected speech. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-401.1 (D.)** - [12/1/2024]

Roanoke City Public School Board

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the progress of the Community Builders Pilot Program, including: (i) the number of students participating in the Program as a whole and disaggregated by (a) the number of students participating during the after-school session of the Program and the summer session of the Program and (b) the number of participating students who are enrolled in Roanoke City Public Schools; (ii) data relating to the progress of participating students,

including a comparison of pre-participation and post-participation absenteeism rates, disciplinary incidents, and academic performance; and (iii) the number and rate of reported incidents of gun violence involving participants in the Community Builders program in the City of Roanoke as a whole in comparison to previous years. **Code of Virginia - § 22.1-211.1 (C.4.)** - [*11/1/2024*]

School Health Services Committee

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the findings and recommendations regarding proposals that require local school boards to offer certain health services in a school setting. **Code of Virginia - § 30-409** - [*10/1/2024*]

Secretary of Education

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Final report on the evaluation and recommendations for the creation of a regional partnership and other strategies to improve education attainment, alternative delivery methods, enhanced efficiencies, and economic and community development for the region and the state, including an evaluation of a new governance model, building upon the November 2022 report issued by Richard Bland College. **Appropriation Act - Item 156 H.3. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [2/13/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the work group convened to review the current capabilities and future needs of the Virginia Longitudinal Data System (the System) and the Virginia Workforce Data Trust (the Trust) (collectively, the Databases) and, based on the results of such review, develop a work plan for improving the System, and shall shall consider a consolidation of or other improvements to the System and the Trust, including (i) identification of the appropriate entity or entities to host the Databases and the associated upfront and ongoing costs; (ii) the identification of any technology upgrades required for interoperability and modernization; (iii) a plan for the governance of data sharing among partner entities; (iv) opportunities and challenges related to accessing the System and Trust on the network of the Virginia Information Technologies Agency (VITA); (v) best practices related to data privacy and data integrity; and (vi) any other issues identified by the work group as relevant to the review. **Chapter 410 Enactment Clause 1. (Regular Session, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

Select Committee on Maintaining Campus Safety and First Amendment Expression

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the Select Committee on Maintaining Campus Safety and First Amendment Expression convened to help combat faith-based discrimination, maintain campus security, and protect free speech on the campuses of Virginia's colleges and universities. **Request of the Speaker of the House of Delegates (2024)** - [*12/15/2024*]

State Council of Higher Education for Virginia

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the status of programs in Chapter 6 of Title 23.1, Code of Virginia, as governed by § 4-5.01 b.7. of the 2024 Appropriation Act. **Appropriation Act - Item 130 J.4.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the statewide strategic plan, including information regarding the degree to which any institutions of higher education that accept public funding align their curricula or programs with the state job market, including the degree to which they contribute to filling the most in-demand jobs in the Commonwealth. [Includes reporting requirements of HJ145 (2022) and SJ53 (2022)] Code of Virginia - § 23.1-203 - [1/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the report on the implementation, and the overall effectiveness, of the Office of the Qualified Education Loan Ombudsman. Code of Virginia - § 23.1-234 - [1/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim activity and work of the State Council of Higher Education for Virginia. Code of Virginia - § 23.1-1304 (C.) - [1/10/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Compilation report on the non-credit workforce training program completion and non-credit workforce credential attainment by eligible students participating in the New Economy Workforce Credential Grant Program, including average wage and other relevant information, of students who have completed non-credit workforce training programs by credential name and relevant industry sector. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-627.7 (B.)** - [2/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the outcomes of the mental health workforce pilot at institutions of higher education. Appropriation Act - Item 144 T. (Special Session I, 2023) - [6/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the work group convened for the purpose of making recommendations on the development, adoption, and implementation of the policies requiring that participation in an internship or work-based learning experience be integrated into a student's degree program so as not to extend the time to complete the degree, and to (i) first prioritize internship experience and next prioritize degree-related work-based learning experience to fulfill the requirement of the policies developed pursuant to § 23.1-906.1 of the Code of Virginia, but also permit non-degree work-based learning experiences that will enable the development of successful workforce skills; (iii) determine the viability of and costs associated with setting a minimum number of essential work hours to be

equivalent to a minimum of three Carnegie credits and to the maximum extent practicable applying such credits toward the total credits required for the completion of a bachelor's degree; (iv) consider what criteria in experiential learning might meet the definition of work-based learning experience; and (v) define exceptions to the policies developed pursuant to § 23.1-906.1 of the Code of Virginia. **Chapter 758 Enactment Clause 2. (Regular Session, 2023)** - [6/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on any increase in undergraduate tuition and mandatory fees at a public institution of higher education, the public comment relating to such increase in undergraduate tuition and mandatory fees, and any deviation in the increase in undergraduate tuition and mandatory fees from the increase projected in the institutional sixyear plan provided pursuant to Code of Virginia § 23.1-306. [Includes reporting requirements of Item § 4-2.01 b.4.b) of the 2024 Appropriation Act.] **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-307 (G.)** - [8/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Progress report on the following higher education institutions reaching the increased degree production goals as set forth in the 2023 Appropriation Act Items: Item 148.C.4. - Christopher Newport University; Item 152.G.4. - The College of William and Mary in Virginia; Item 163.H.4. - George Mason University; Item 167.D.4. - James Madison University; Item 171.C.4. - Longwood University; Item 175.F.4. - Norfolk State University; Item 179.I.4. - Old Dominion University; Item 183.C.4. - Radford University; Item 188.E.4. - University of Mary Washington; Item 195.M.4. - University of Virginia; Item 206.O.4. - Virginia Commonwealth University; Item 218.D.4. - Virginia Military Institute; Item 223.J.4. - Virginia Polytechnic Institute and State University; and Item 229.I.4. - Virginia State University. Appropriation Act - Item 148 C.4. (Special Session I, 2023) - [8/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the expenditures by higher education institutions by category, including academic costs, administration, research, and public service. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-209** - [*10/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the implementation of the policy by each public institution of higher education for granting undergraduate general education course credit to any entering student who has successfully completed a dual enrollment course. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-905.1 (C.)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the outcomes and effectiveness of the funds awarded for Pell grant assistance at public institutions of higher education, including data on recruitment, retention, and graduation of Pell-eligible students at institutions receiving funding, and performance against the outcomes established in Item 130, paragraph I.5., of the 2024 Appropriation Act. **Appropriation Act - Item 130 I.6. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Biennial report of the Council's certification of all state-supported institutions. Such annual assessment shall be based upon the objective measures and institutional performance benchmarks proposed by the Governor and included in the annual Appropriation Act. [Reporting requirement for Item § 4-9.01 of the 2024 Appropriation Act is included in this report.] **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-206 (C.)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations on the study of the processes by which each public institution of higher education determines the eligibility for accommodations of an admitted or enrolled student with a temporary or permanent disability and identify in such processes and make recommendations to reduce any barriers to establishing eligibility, and shall (i) evaluate the current processes used by such institutions for determining a student's eligibility for accommodations, including any required documentation; (ii) identify any barriers students may face in establishing eligibility for accommodations through such processes; (iii) identify any resources that may be necessary for students to overcome such barriers in establishing eligibility for accommodations on (a) strategies for reducing any such barriers, including recommendations for modifications to accommodations eligibility determination processes for public institutions of higher education. [Reporting requirements of Chapter 444, Enactment Clause 1., of the 2024 Acts of Assembly, are identical.] **Chapter 491 Enactment Clause 1. (Regular Session, 2024)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the implementation of the Enslaved Ancestors College Access Scholarship and Memorial Program. Code of Virginia - § 23.1-615.1 (E.) - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations on the survey of each public institution of higher education to determine how each such institution is addressing on-campus food insecurity, including specific methods, programs, sources of funding, expenditures, communications strategies, and staffing. [Includes reporting requirements for Item 132.S. of the 2024 Appropriation Act.] **Chapter 644 Enactment Clause 1. (Regular Session, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

State Council of Higher Education for Virginia and Virginia Community College System

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual compilation data report, in the aggregate and by program of study, institution, and student income level at the start of participation, on the participation and completion of the Get Skilled, Get a Job, Give Back Program (G3 Program) including: (i) data on student enrollment, student retention rates between academic terms and

years, and student wages, including median wages prior to enrollment and one year after completion of a credential or degree and wage rates of students who have not enrolled in over a year and did not complete a credential, and (ii) a comparison of job demand and completion rates. [Includes reporting requirements of Item 201.D.7.b. of the 2024 Appropriation Act.] **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-2911.2 (I.)** - [10/1/2024]

The College of William and Mary in Virginia

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim activity and work of the Board of Visitors of The College of William and Mary. Code of Virginia - § 23.1-1303 (B.13.) - [1/10/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the salary, by position, of any executive officer of such institution that exceeds for the previous fiscal year the salary limit for the chief executive officer for such institution as set forth in the general Appropriation Act. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-102.1** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on foundations associated with The College of William and Mary in Virginia, including the total annual expenditures by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for scholarships or financial aid by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for faculty compensation by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for equipment and technology by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for administrative support by each foundation; and the percentage of expenditures used for executive compensation by each foundation. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-108** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Amendments to, or affirmation of, the previous year's six-year plan for The College of William and Mary in Virginia (CWM), including a report of CWM's active contributions to efforts to stimulate the economic development of the Commonwealth, the area in which CWM is located, and, if subject to a management agreement set forth in Article 4 (§ 23.1-1004 et seq.) of Chapter 10, Code of Virginia, the areas that lag behind the Commonwealth in terms of income, employment, and other factors. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-306 (B.)** - [*12/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the policies regarding speech that is constitutionally protected under the First Amendment to the United States Constitution, and the process to report incidents of disruption of such constitutionally protected speech. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-401.1 (D.)** - [12/1/2024]

University of Mary Washington

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Amendments to, or affirmation of, the previous year's six-year plan for the University of Mary Washington (UMW), including a report of UMW's active contributions to efforts to stimulate the economic development of the Commonwealth, the area in which UMW is located, and, if subject to a management agreement set forth in Article 4 (23.1-1004 et seq.) of Chapter 10, Code of Virginia, the areas that lag behind the Commonwealth in terms of income, employment, and other factors. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-306 (B.)** - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim activity and work of the Board of Visitors of the University of Mary Washington. Code of Virginia - § 23.1-1303 (B.13.) - [1/10/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the salary, by position, of any executive officer of such institution that exceeds for the previous fiscal year the salary limit for the chief executive officer for such institution as set forth in the general Appropriation Act. Code of Virginia - 23.1-102.1 - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on foundations associated with University of Mary Washington, including the total annual expenditures by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for scholarships or financial aid by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for faculty compensation by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for equipment and technology by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for administrative support by each foundation; and the percentage of expenditures used for executive compensation by each foundation. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-108** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the policies regarding speech that is constitutionally protected under the First Amendment to the United States Constitution, and the process to report incidents of disruption of such constitutionally protected speech. **Code of Virginia - 23.1-401.1 (D.) - [12/1/2024]**

University of Virginia

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim activity and work of the Board of Visitors of the University of Virginia. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-1303 (B.13.)** - [*1/10/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the salary, by position, of any executive officer of such institution that exceeds for the previous fiscal year the salary limit for the chief executive officer for such institution as set forth in the general Appropriation Act. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-102.1** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on foundations associated with the University of Virginia, including the total annual expenditures by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for scholarships or financial aid by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for faculty compensation by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for equipment and technology by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for administrative support by each foundation; and the percentage of expenditures used for executive compensation by each foundation. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-108** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the use of state funds in cancer research. Appropriation Act - Item 185 B.2. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Amendments to, or affirmation of, the previous year's six-year plan for the University of Virginia (UVA), including a report of UVA's active contributions to efforts to stimulate the economic development of the Commonwealth, the area in which UVA is located, and, if subject to a management agreement set forth in Article 4 (23.1-1004 et seq.) of Chapter 10, Code of Virginia, the areas that lag behind the Commonwealth in terms of income, employment, and other factors. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-306 (B.)** - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the policies regarding speech that is constitutionally protected under the First Amendment to the United States Constitution, and the process to report incidents of disruption of such constitutionally protected speech. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-401.1 (D.)** - [12/1/2024]

University of Virginia's College at Wise

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the progress of achieving targeted goals for the Two-Year College Transfer Grant Program as identified in Item 142.F.4.c. of the 2023 Appropriation Act, including a detailed accounting of the use of the funds provided and a plan for achieving the goals. **Appropriation Act - Item 142 F.4.d.** (Special Session I, 2023) - [5/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the salary, by position, of any executive officer of such institution that exceeds for the previous fiscal year the salary limit for the chief executive officer for such institution as set forth in the general Appropriation Act. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-102.1** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Amendments to, or affirmation of, the previous year's six-year plan for the University of Virginia's College at Wise, including a report of UVA's College at Wise active contributions to efforts to stimulate the economic development of the Commonwealth, the area in which UVA's College at Wise is located, and, if subject to a management agreement set forth in Article 4 (§ 23.1-1004 et seq.) of Chapter 10, Code of Virginia, the areas that lag behind the Commonwealth in terms of income, employment, and other factors. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-306 (B.)** - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the policies regarding speech that is constitutionally protected under the First Amendment to the United States Constitution, and the process to report incidents of disruption of such constitutionally protected speech. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-401.1 (D.)** - [12/1/2024]

Virginia Beach Public Schools

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the planning, implementation, and outcomes of the recovery high school established as a year-round high school with enrollment open to any high school student residing in Superintendent's Region 2 who is in the early stages of recovery from substance use disorder or dependency. **Appropriation Act - Item 124 UU.4.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/1/2024]

Virginia Biosciences Health Research Corporation

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report summarizing the activities of the Virginia Biosciences Health Research Corporation (VBHRC), a non-stock corporation research consortium initially comprised of the University of Virginia, Virginia Commonwealth University, Virginia Polytechnic Institute and State University, George Mason University and the Eastern Virginia Medical School, including, but not limited to, a summary of how any funds disbursed to the consortium during the previous fiscal year were spent, and the consortium's progress during the fiscal year in expanding upon existing research opportunities and stimulating new research opportunities in the Commonwealth. Appropriation Act - Item 115 J.6. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

Virginia College Building Authority

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the financial statements of the Virginia College Building Authority. **Code of Virginia** - § 23.1-1216 (A.) - [*11/1/2024*]

Virginia Commonwealth University

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim activity and work of the Board of Visitors of Virginia Commonwealth University. Code of Virginia - § 23.1-1303 (B.13.) - [1/10/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the progress of achieving targeted goals for the Two-Year College Transfer Grant Program as identified in Item 142.F.4.c. of the 2023 Appropriation Act, including a detailed accounting of the use of the funds provided and a plan for achieving the goals. **Appropriation Act - Item 142 F.4.d.** (Special Session I, 2023) - [5/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the salary, by position, of any executive officer of such institution that exceeds for the previous fiscal year the salary limit for the chief executive officer for such institution as set forth in the general Appropriation Act. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-102.1** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual audit report of the Virginia Commonwealth University Health System Authority accounts. Code of Virginia - § 23.1-2410 (B.) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on foundations associated with Virginia Commonwealth University, including the total annual expenditures by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for scholarships or financial aid by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for faculty compensation by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for equipment and technology by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for administrative support by each foundation; and the percentage of expenditures used for executive compensation by each foundation. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-108** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the use of state funds in cancer research. Appropriation Act - Item 196 B. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Amendments to, or affirmation of, the previous year's six-year plan for Virginia Commonwealth University (VCU), including a report of VCU's active contributions to efforts to stimulate the economic development of the Commonwealth, the area in which VCU is located, and, if subject to a management agreement set forth in Article 4 (§ 23.1-1004 et seq.) of Chapter 10, Code of Virginia, the areas that lag behind the Commonwealth in terms of income, employment, and other factors. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-306 (B.)** - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the policies regarding speech that is constitutionally protected under the First Amendment to the United States Constitution, and the process to report incidents of disruption of such constitutionally protected speech. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-401.1 (D.)** - [12/1/2024]

Virginia Community College System

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim activity and work of the Board of Visitors of the Virginia Community College System. Code of Virginia - § 23.1-1303 (B.13.) - [1/10/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the allocation of all new general funds and nongeneral funds in Item 212 of the 2022 Appropriation Act and any cost recovery plans between the individual community colleges and the Virginia Community College System office. **Appropriation Act - Item 212 B. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [6/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the outcomes of the state-funded grant program to support the Great Expectations Program in the following areas: the hiring of college coaches or mentors, housing stipends, child care, and transportation needs. **Appropriation Act - Item 200 X.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [11/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Amendments to, or affirmation of, the previous year's six-year plan for Virginia Community College System (VCCS), including a report of VCCS's active contributions to efforts to stimulate the economic development of the Commonwealth, the area in which VCCS is located, and, if subject to a management agreement set forth in Article 4 (§ 23.1-1004 et seq.) of Chapter 10, Code of Virginia, the areas that lag behind the Commonwealth in terms of income, employment, and other factors. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-306 (B.)** - [*12/1/2024*]

Virginia Cooperative Extension and Agricultural Experiment Station

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Amendments to, or affirmation of, the previous year's six-year plan for Virginia Cooperative Extension and Agricultural Experiment Station (VCEAES), including a report of VCEAES's active contributions to efforts to stimulate the economic development of the Commonwealth, the area in which VCEAES is located, and, if subject to a management agreement set forth in Article 4 (§ 23.1-1004 et seq.) of Chapter 10, Code of Virginia, the areas that lag behind the Commonwealth in terms of income, employment, and other factors. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-306 (B.)** -[12/1/2024]

Virginia Council on the Interstate Compact on Educational Opportunity for Military Children

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim activity and work of the Virginia Council on the Interstate Compact on Educational Opportunity for Military Children. **Code of Virginia - § 22.1-361** - [*1/10/2024*]

Virginia Early Childhood Foundation

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on Virginia Early Childhood Foundation initiatives and results, including a certified audit for the preceding fiscal year ending June 30, the actual amount, by fiscal year, of private and local government funds received by the Foundation. **Appropriation Act - Item 331 H.2. and H.3. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [10/1/2024]

Virginia Military Institute

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Amendments to, or affirmation of, the previous year's six-year plan for Virginia Military Institute (VMI), including a report of VMI's active contributions to efforts to stimulate the economic development of the Commonwealth, the area in which VMI is located, and, if subject to a management agreement set forth in Article 4 (§ 23.1-1004 et seq.) of Chapter 10, Code of Virginia, the areas that lag behind the Commonwealth in terms of income, employment, and other factors. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-306 (B.)** - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim activity and work of the Board of Visitors of Virginia Military Institute. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-1303 (B.13.)** - [*1/10/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the salary, by position, of any executive officer of such institution that exceeds for the previous fiscal year the salary limit for the chief executive officer for such institution as set forth in the general Appropriation Act. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-102.1** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the policies regarding speech that is constitutionally protected under the First Amendment to the United States Constitution, and the process to report incidents of disruption of such constitutionally protected speech. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-401.1 (D.)** - [*12/1/2024*]

Virginia Polytechnic Institute and State University

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim activity and work of the Board of Visitors of Virginia Polytechnic Institute and State University. Code of Virginia - § 23.1-1303 (B.13.) - [1/10/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the salary, by position, of any executive officer of such institution that exceeds for the previous fiscal year the salary limit for the chief executive officer for such institution as set forth in the general Appropriation Act. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-102.1** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Amendments to, or affirmation of, the previous year's six-year plan for Virginia Polytechnic Institute and State University (VPISU), including a report of VPISU's active contributions to efforts to stimulate the economic development of the Commonwealth, the area in which VPISU is located, and, if subject to a management agreement set forth in Article 4 (§ 23.1-1004 et seq.) of Chapter 10, Code of Virginia, the areas that lag behind the Commonwealth in terms of income, employment, and other factors. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-306 (B.)** - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the policies regarding speech that is constitutionally protected under the First Amendment to the United States Constitution, and the process to report incidents of disruption of such constitutionally protected speech. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-401.1 (D.)** - [*12/1/2024*]

Virginia Public School Authority

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the total amount of the Virginia Public School Authority's outstanding bonds secured by a sum sufficient. [§ 22.1-167.2 - Security for payment; appropriations.] Code of Virginia - § 22.1-167.2 (D.) - [9/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the total amount of the Virginia Public School Authority's outstanding notes secured by a sum sufficient. [§ 22.1-167.3 - Bonds or notes issued for the purpose of making grants; security for payment; appropriations]. **Code of Virginia - § 22.1-167.3 (C.)** - [9/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the Virginia Public School Authority's financial statements for the year ending the preceding June 30. Code of Virginia - § 22.1-171 (C.) - [*11/1/2024*]

Virginia School for the Deaf and the Blind Board of Visitors

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report detailing the curricula and other educational programs and services of the Virginia School for the Deaf and the Blind, including receipts and disbursements pertaining to the operation of the school for each fiscal year ending on June 30. Code of Virginia - § 22.1-346.2 (E.7.) - [10/1/2024]

Virginia Science, Technology, Engineering, and Mathematics (STEM) Education Advisory Board

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim activity and work of the Virginia Science, Technology, Engineering, and Mathematics (STEM) Education Advisory Board. **Code of Virginia - § 22.1-367 (4.)** - [*1/10/2024*]

Virginia State University

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on foundations associated with Virginia State University, including the total annual expenditures by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for scholarships or financial aid by each

foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for faculty compensation by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for program costs by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for equipment and technology by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for administrative support by each foundation; and the percentage of expenditures used for executive compensation by each foundation. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-108** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim activity and work of the Board of Visitors of Virginia State University. Code of Virginia - § 23.1-1303 (B.13.) - [1/10/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the progress of achieving targeted goals for the Two-Year College Transfer Grant Program as identified in Item 142.F.4.c. of the 2022 Appropriation Act, including a detailed accounting of the use of the funds provided and a plan for achieving the goals. **Appropriation Act - Item 142 F.4.d.** (Special Session I, 2023) - [5/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by Virginia State University and on the University's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the salary, by position, of any executive officer of such institution that exceeds for the previous fiscal year the salary limit for the chief executive officer for such institution as set forth in the general Appropriation Act. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-102.1** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Amendments to, or affirmation of, the previous year's six-year plan for Virginia State University (VSU), including a report of VSU's active contributions to efforts to stimulate the economic development of the Commonwealth, the area in which VSU is located, and, if subject to a management agreement set forth in Article 4 (\S 23.1-1004 et seq.) of Chapter 10, Code of Virginia, the areas that lag behind the Commonwealth in terms of income, employment, and other factors. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-306 (B.)** - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the policies regarding speech that is constitutionally protected under the First Amendment to the United States Constitution, and the process to report incidents of disruption of such constitutionally protected speech. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-401.1 (D.)** - [*12/1/2024*]

Virginia State University Cooperative Extension and Agriculture Research Services

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Amendments to, or affirmation of, the previous year's six-year plan for Virginia State University (VSU), including a report of VSU's active contributions to efforts to stimulate the economic development of the Commonwealth, the area in which VSU is located, and, if subject to a management agreement set forth in Article 4 (§ 23.1-1004 et seq.) of Chapter 10, Code of Virginia, the areas that lag behind the Commonwealth in terms of income, employment, and other factors. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-306 (B.)** - [*12*/*1*/2024]

Western Virginia Public Education Consortium

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the work and activities of the Western Virginia Public Education Consortium. Code of Virginia - § 22.1-354.1 (E.) - [1/10/2024]

Wolf Trap Foundation for the Performing Arts

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Mid-year report on the activities of the Wolf Trap Foundation for the Performing Arts in relation to the STEM Arts and early literacy programs for preschool, kindergarten, and first grade students in Accomack, Albemarle, Arlington, Chesterfield, Fairfax, Henrico, Loudoun, Norfolk, Petersburg, Richmond, Suffolk, and Wythe Public Schools, including the number of divisions served, number of students served, number of educators, and number of families impacted. **Appropriation Act - Item 136 O. (Special Session I, 2022)** - [*1/15/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the activities of the Wolf Trap Foundation for the Performing Arts in relation to the STEM Arts and early literacy programs for preschool, kindergarten, and first grade students in Accomack, Albemarle, Arlington, Chesterfield, Fairfax, Henrico, Loudoun, Norfolk, Petersburg, Richmond, Suffolk, and Wythe Public Schools, including the number of divisions served, number of students served, number of educators, and number of families impacted. **Appropriation Act - Item 124 O. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/30/2024]

House Committee on Finance

Auditor of Public Accounts

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the total and per capita revenues and expenditures, in detail, of all localities for the preceding fiscal year. Code of Virginia - § 15.2-2510 (C.) - [2/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual audit report of the Department of Taxation, including recommendations of annual benchmarks for evaluating the effectiveness of the Department of Taxation's local retail sales and use tax collection and distribution process. **Code of Virginia - § 30-133.2** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the certified tax revenues collected. [Reporting requirements of Item 2.B. and Item 252 of the 2024 Appropriation Act are included in this report.] **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-1829** (A.) - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the total general fund revenues collected in the most recently ended fiscal year, including the amount that could be paid into the Revenue Reserve Fund and the amount by which the amount in the Revenue Reserve Fund is less than the maximum amount permitted. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-1831.3 (A.)** - [11/1/2024]

Commonwealth Savers Plan

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the State-Facilitated IRA Savings Program for the preceding year, including a complete operating and financial statement covering the operation of the State-Facilitated IRA Savings Program during the year and shall include a statement of projected receipts, disbursements, investments, and costs for the further operation of the State-Facilitated IRA Savings Program. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2753** - [12/15/2024]

Department of Accounts

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Biannual report on each off-balance sheet financial obligation of the Commonwealth, itemized by agency, board, institution, or authority of the Commonwealth, and such other obligations of the Commonwealth that are estimated by the Comptroller to be incurred. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-813.2** - [4/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Biannual report on each off-balance sheet financial obligation of the Commonwealth, itemized by agency, board, institution, or authority of the Commonwealth, and such other obligations of the Commonwealth that are estimated by the Comptroller to be incurred. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-813.2** - [10/1/2024]

Department of Agriculture and Consumer Services

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the activities and use of moneys in the Virginia Spirits Promotion Fund, including statistics regarding the extent to which use of moneys in the Virginia Spirits Promotion Fund has impacted spirits sales in the Commonwealth. **Code of Virginia - § 3.2-3011 (12.)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the Task Force on Transparency in Publicly Funded Animal Testing Facilities convened for the purpose of identifying potential deficiencies in publicly funded animal testing facilities, as that term is defined in § 3.2-6593.2 of the Code of Virginia, and recommending methods and context for making certain information about such animal testing facilities publicly available, including information pertaining to instances of noncompliance with federal animal welfare regulations, guidelines, or policies, as well as the care, use, and approximate numbers of animals used for research, education, testing, or other experimental, scientific, or medical purposes by each public institution of higher education in the Commonwealth, including animals not covered by the federal Animal Welfare Act (7 U.S.C. § 2131 et seq.). [Reporting requirements of Chapter 675, Enactment Clause 1., of the 2024 Acts of Assembly, are identical.] **Chapter 693 Enactment Clause 1. (Regular Session, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

Department of Behavioral Health and Developmental Services

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the General Fund and Nongeneral Fund allocations and authorized position levels for each state-operated behavioral health facility. **Appropriation Act - Item 303 (Special Session I, 2024)** - [8/1/2024]

Department of Health

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the number of procedures approved for payment pursuant to § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia, including a description of the nature of the fetal abnormality, to the extent permitted by law, as required for eligibility under § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia. (November 2024) **Appropriation Act - Item 275 F. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*12/31/2024*]

Department of Taxation

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the number of income tax returns processed during the prior fiscal year for eligible companies that claimed a modified method of apportionment pursuant to Chapter 801 or Chapter 802, 2018 Acts of Assembly, and the estimated revenue impact of such modified methods of apportionment. [Reporting requirements of Enactment Clause 3, Chapter 801, 2018 Acts of Assembly, are identical.] **Chapter 802 Enactment Clause 3.** (**Regular Session, 2018**) - [*1/10/2024*]

PUBLISHED - Annual report on voluntary contributions. Code of Virginia - § 58.1-344.3 (A.4.) - [1/10/2024]

PUBLISHED - Annual report on all tax credits that are deemed obsolete. Code of Virginia - § 58.1-319 - [2/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the amount of state sales and use tax revenues authorized to be remitted for the preceding fiscal year under the provisions of § 58.1-608.3, § 58.1-3851.1, and § 58.1-3851.2, of the Code of Virginia, as amended by the 2015 General Assembly. **Appropriation Act - Item 257 C. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the cost of administering the setoff debt collection program. Code of Virginia - § 58.1-531 (B.) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the procedures used in the tax collections process and how the Virginia Taxpayer Bill of Rights (§ 58.1-1845) is implemented to assist with such collections. **Code of Virginia - § 58.1-202 (12.)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the status and implementation of the worker training tax credit. **Code of Virginia - § 58.1-439.6:1** (G.) - [*10/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on motion picture production tax credits for the 12-month period ending the preceding December 31 containing the following information: 1. Location of sites used in a production for which a credit was claimed; 2. Qualifying expenses for which a credit was claimed, classified by whether the expenses were for goods, services, or compensation paid by the production company; 3. Number of people employed in the Commonwealth with respect to credits claimed; and 4. Total cost to the Commonwealth's general fund of the credits claimed. **Code of Virginia - § 58.1-439.12:03 (H.)** - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the number of registrations and certifications of Virginia venture capital accounts. Chapter 762 Enactment Clause 3. (Regular Session, 2017) - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on: 1. The location of sites used for major business facilities for which a credit was claimed; 2. The North American Industry Classification System codes used for the major business facilities for which a credit was claimed; 3. The number of qualified full time employees for whom a credit was claimed; and 4. The total cost to the Commonwealth's general fund of the credits claimed, for the 12-month period ending on the preceding December 31. **Code of Virginia - § 58.1-439** (**U**.) - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the work group convened to review the plan for implementation of an Integrated Revenue Management System (IRMS) modernization project as developed by the Department of Taxation based upon recommendations of the work group's 2022 assessment, including: consideration of methodologies for refactoring and replacement, the project roadmap and timeline, costs and funding structure, and the governance structure required for the modernization effort. **Appropriation Act - Item 257 D. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the tax credits set forth in Code of Virginia §§ 58.1-439.12:06, 58.1-439.12:09, and 58.1-439.12:10. Such report shall include (i) the number of persons, corporations, or other classes of taxpayers claiming the credit in each of the immediately preceding five years; (ii) the aggregate amount of credits claimed in each of the preceding five years by each class of taxpayers; (iii) the average amount of the credit claimed by each class of taxpayers in each of the preceding five years; (iv) the average amount of taxes paid, after claiming any credits or deductions, by each class of taxpayers claiming the tax credit in each of the preceding five years; (v) any noted trends in the use of the tax credit; and (vi) any other information deemed relevant by the Department of Taxation. **Chapter 846 Enactment Clause 2. (Regular Session, 2012)** - [*11/15/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the compliance with and enforcement of worker classification, including information regarding the number of investigated reports of worker misclassification; the findings of such reports; the amount of combined tax, interest, and fines collected; the number of referrals to the Department of Labor and Industry, Virginia Employment Commission, Department of Small Business and Supplier Diversity, Workers' Compensation Commission, and Department of Professional and Occupational Regulation; and the number of notifications of failure to properly classify to all public bodies and institutions. **Code of Virginia - § 58.1-1905** - [*12/30/2024*]

Department of Taxation and Commission on Local Government

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations on the need for income tax relief in double distressed localities across the Commonwealth that have suffered a significant loss of population since 2013, including (a) determining the cost-of-living increase experienced in such localities over the past decade, (b) determining whether income tax relief would alleviate population loss and fiscal distress in such localities, and (c) investigating tax policy options to alleviate the burden of income taxes on populations in double distressed localities that have suffered a significant loss of population since 2013. **Chapter 599 Enactment Clause 1.** (**Regular Session, 2024**) - [*11/1/2024*]

Joint Subcommittee to Evaluate Tax Preferences

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim activity and work of the Joint Subcommittee to Evaluate Tax Preferences regarding which tax preferences should be continued, expanded, modified, or eliminated. **Code of Virginia** - **§ 30-338 (6.)** - [*1/10/2024*]

Office of the Governor

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Biannual report on the location (county, city, or town) of the project; the amount of the grant or loan made or committed from the Transportation Partnership Opportunity Fund and the purpose for which it will be used; the number of jobs created or projected to be created; and the amount of a company's investment in the Commonwealth, if the project is part of an economic development opportunity. **Code of Virginia - § 33.2-1529.1 (F.)** - [*1/31/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Biannual report on the location (county, city, or town) of the project; the amount of the grant or loan made or committed from the Transportation Partnership Opportunity Fund and the purpose for which it will be used; the number of jobs created or projected to be created; and the amount of a company's investment in the Commonwealth, if the project is part of an economic development opportunity. **Code of Virginia - § 33.2-1529.1 (F.)** - [7/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - A tentative bill for all gubernatorial amendments proposed to the general appropriation act adopted in the immediately preceding even-numbered year session. Code of Virginia - § 2.2-1509 (A.) - [12/20/2024]

Secretary of Finance

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the fiscal impact of amendments to federal income tax law occurring since the adjournment sine die of the preceding Regular Session of the General Assembly. **Code of Virginia - § 58.1-301 (B.11. d.)** - [*11/15/2024*]

Virginia Alcoholic Beverage Control Authority

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Virginia Alcoholic Beverage Control Authority report on the portion of tax deposited into the Virginia Spirits Promotion Fund that is attributable to the sale of spirits produced by a distiller licensee. **Code of Virginia - § 4.1-234** - [10/1/2024]

Virginia Alcoholic Beverage Control Board

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report for the prior fiscal year on the dollar amount of total wine liter tax collections in Virginia; the portion, expressed in dollars, of such tax collections attributable to the sale of Virginia wine in both ABC stores and in private stores; and the percentage of total wine liter tax collections attributable to the sale of Virginia wine. **Appropriation Act - Item 489.10 C. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/1/2024]

Virginia Lottery

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the complete statement of sports betting revenues and expenses, and any recommendations for changes to Article 2 of Chapter 40, of Title 58.1 of the Code of Virginia, as the Director and Board deem prudent. **Code of Virginia - § 58.1-4031 (C.2.)** - [*10/1/2024*]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the lottery revenues, prize disbursements and other expenses, as well as a separate financial statement of the expenses incurred in the regulation of casino gaming operations as defined in Code of Virginia § 58.1-4100, and any recommendations for changes in Chapter 40 and Chapter 41, of Title 58.1 of the Code of Virginia, as the Director and Board deem necessary or desirable. **Code of Virginia - § 58.1-4006 (B.15.)** - [*10/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report of the total lottery revenues, prize disbursements and other expenses for the preceding month. (December 2023) Code of Virginia - § 58.1-4006 (B.15.) - [1/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report of the total sports betting revenues and expenses for the preceding month. (December 2023) Code of Virginia - § 58.1-4031 (C.2.) - [1/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report of the total lottery revenues, prize disbursements and other expenses for the preceding month. (January 2024) Code of Virginia - § 58.1-4006 (B.15.) - [2/29/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report of the total sports betting revenues and expenses for the preceding month. (January 2024) Code of Virginia - § 58.1-4031 (C.2.) - [2/29/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report of the total lottery revenues, prize disbursements and other expenses for the preceding month. (February 2024) Code of Virginia - § 58.1-4006 (B.15.) - [3/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report of the total sports betting revenues and expenses for the preceding month. (February 2024) Code of Virginia - § 58.1-4031 (C.2.) - [3/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report of the total lottery revenues, prize disbursements and other expenses for the preceding month. (March 2024) Code of Virginia - § 58.1-4006 (B.15.) - [4/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report of the total sports betting revenues and expenses for the preceding month. (March 2024) **Code of Virginia - § 58.1-4031 (C.2.)** - [4/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report of the total lottery revenues, prize disbursements and other expenses for the preceding month. (April 2024) Code of Virginia - § 58.1-4006 (B.15.) - [5/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report of the total sports betting revenues and expenses for the preceding month. (April 2024) **Code of Virginia - § 58.1-4031 (C.2.)** - [*5/31/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report of the total lottery revenues, prize disbursements and other expenses for the preceding month. (May 2024) Code of Virginia - § 58.1-4006 (B.15.) - [6/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report of the total sports betting revenues and expenses for the preceding month. (May 2024) **Code of Virginia - § 58.1-4031 (C.2.)** - [6/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report of the total lottery revenues, prize disbursements and other expenses for the preceding month. (June 2024) Code of Virginia - § 58.1-4006 (B.15.) - [7/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report of the total sports betting revenues and expenses for the preceding month. (June 2024) Code of Virginia - § 58.1-4031 (C.2.) - [7/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report of the total lottery revenues, prize disbursements and other expenses for the preceding month. (July 2024) Code of Virginia - § 58.1-4006 (B.15.) - [8/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report of the total sports betting revenues and expenses for the preceding month. (July 2024) **Code of Virginia - § 58.1-4031 (C.2.)** - [8/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report of the total lottery revenues, prize disbursements and other expenses for the preceding month. (August 2024) Code of Virginia - § 58.1-4006 (B.15.) - [9/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report of the total sports betting revenues and expenses for the preceding month. (August 2024) **Code of Virginia - § 58.1-4031 (C.2.)** - [9/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report of the total lottery revenues, prize disbursements and other expenses for the preceding month. (September 2024) Code of Virginia - § 58.1-4006 (B.15.) - [10/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report of the total sports betting revenues and expenses for the preceding month. (September 2024) Code of Virginia - § 58.1-4031 (C.2.) - [10/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report of the total lottery revenues, prize disbursements and other expenses for the preceding month. (October 2024) Code of Virginia - § 58.1-4006 (B.15.) - [11/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report of the total sports betting revenues and expenses for the preceding month. (October 2024) Code of Virginia - § 58.1-4031 (C.2.) - [11/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report of the total lottery revenues, prize disbursements and other expenses for the preceding month. (November 2024) Code of Virginia - § 58.1-4006 (B.15.) - [12/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report of the total sports betting revenues and expenses for the preceding month. (November 2024) Code of Virginia - § 58.1-4031 (C.2.) - [12/31/2024]

House Committee on General Laws

Apprenticeship Council

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the activities and findings of the Apprenticeship Council. Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2044 (C.) - [10/1/2024]

Art and Architectural Review Board

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Biennial report of the Art and Architectural Review Board. Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2400 (F.) - [10/1/2024]

Assistant to the Governor for Intergovernmental Affairs

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Biannual report on the federal mandates and regulations that may have an effect on the Commonwealth, and shall contain the recorded votes of each member of the Virginia Congressional Delegation for all such legislation. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-302 (9.)** - [1/31/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Biannual report on the federal mandates and regulations that may have an effect on the Commonwealth, and shall contain the recorded votes of each member of the Virginia Congressional Delegation for all such legislation. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-302 (9.)** - [7/31/2024]

Auditor of Public Accounts

PUBLISHED - Annual audit report of the Fort Monroe Authority. Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2348 - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the total general fund revenues collected in the most recently ended fiscal year, including the amount that could be paid into the Revenue Reserve Fund and the amount by which the amount in the Revenue Reserve Fund is less than the maximum amount permitted. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-1831.3 (A.)** - [11/1/2024]

Board of Accountancy

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Biennial report on the description of the Board's activities, the audit of the Board's financial statements for the biennium, the statistical information regarding the administrative hearings and the decisions of the Board, and the general summary of all complaints received against licensees and the procedures used to resolve the complaints. **Code of Virginia - § 54.1-4421** - [11/1/2024]

Board of Housing and Community Development

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the stakeholder advisory group convened to evaluate and recommend revisions to the Uniform Statewide Building Code (§ 36-97 et seq. of the Code of Virginia) to permit Group R-2 occupancies to be served by a single exit, provided that the building has not more than six stories above grade plane. **Chapter 385 Enactment Clause 1. (Regular Session, 2024)** - [12/1/2024]

Cannabis Equity Reinvestment Board

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim activity and work of the Cannabis Equity Reinvestment Board. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2499.3 (5.)** - [*1/10/2024*]

Chief Data Officer of the Commonwealth

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the activities of the Office of Data Governance and Analytics, the Commonwealth Data Trust, and the Virginia Data Commission. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-203.2:4 (D.8.)** - [*12/1/2024*]

Chief Information Officer of the Commonwealth

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the results of security audits, the extent to which security policy, standards, and guidelines have been adopted by executive branch and independent agencies, and a list of those executive branch agencies and independent agencies that have not implemented acceptable security and risk management regulations, policies, standards, and guidelines to control unauthorized uses, intrusions, or other security threats. **Code of Virginia** - § 2.2-2009 (C.) - [10/1/2024]

Christopher Newport University

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by Christopher Newport University and on the University's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602** (**B.**) - [7/1/2024]

Commission on Updating Virginia Law to Reflect Federal Recognition of Virginia Tribes

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim activity and work of the Commission on Updating Virginia Law to Reflect Federal Recognition of Virginia Tribes. **Code of Virginia - § 30-418 (2.)** - [*1/10/2024*]

Commonwealth's Attorneys' Services Council

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Commonwealth's Attorneys' Services Council and on the Council's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

Compensation Board

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Compensation Board and on the Board's workforce and budget. Code of Virginia - 2.2-602 (B.) - [7/1/2024]

Department for Aging and Rehabilitative Services

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Biennial report on the Virginia Public Guardian and Conservator Program and developing trends with regard to the need for guardians, conservators and other types of surrogate decision-making services, including statistical data on these programs. **Code of Virginia - § 51.5-150 (B.9.)** - [*1*/*1*/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Department for Aging and Rehabilitative Services and on the Department's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the evaluation of local public guardian and conservator programs, including trends on the need for public guardians, conservators, and other types of surrogate decision-making services. **Code of Virginia - § 51.5-150** (**B.9.**) - [9/1/2024]

Department for the Blind and Vision Impaired

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Department for the Blind and Vision Impaired and on the Department's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

Department for the Deaf and Hard-of-Hearing

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Department for the Deaf and Hard of Hearing and on the Department's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

Department of Accounts

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Department of Accounts and on the Department's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602** (**B.**) - [7/1/2024]

Department of Agriculture and Consumer Services

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Department of Agriculture and Consumer Services and on the Department's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the activities and use of moneys in the Virginia Spirits Promotion Fund, including statistics regarding the extent to which use of moneys in the Virginia Spirits Promotion Fund has impacted spirits sales in the Commonwealth. **Code of Virginia - § 3.2-3011 (12.)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the activities of the nonprofit, nonstock corporation established to promote, develop, and sustain markets for brewery and limited brewery licensees, including the quantity of beer distributed for each brewery or limited brewery licensee during the preceding year. **Code of Virginia - § 3.2-102 (B.3.)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the financial statement of the operation of, and any recommendations for legislation applicable to, charitable gaming in the Commonwealth. **Code of Virginia - § 18.2-340.18 (8.)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the recommendations of the stakeholder group convened to review the limitations on charitable gaming prize amounts. Chapter 491 Enactment Clause 1. (Special Session I, 2021) - [11/30/2024]

Department of Aviation

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Department of Aviation and on the Department's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602** (**B**.) - [7/1/2024]

Department of Behavioral Health and Developmental Services

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Department of Behavioral Health and Developmental Services and on the Department's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

Department of Conservation and Recreation

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Department of Conservation and Recreation and on the Department's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

Department of Corrections

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Department of Corrections and on the Department's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602** (**B.**) - [7/1/2024]

Department of Criminal Justice Services

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Department of Criminal Justice Services and on the Department's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia** - § 2.2-602 (B.) - [7/1/2024]

Department of Education

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Department of Education and on the Department's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602** (**B.**) - [7/1/2024]

Department of Elections

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Department of Elections and on the Department's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602** (**B**.) - [7/1/2024]

Department of Emergency Management

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Department of Emergency Management and on the Department's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia** - § 2.2-602 (B.) - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the assessment of emergencies and disasters that have been authorized sum sufficient funding by the Governor and justification to support continuing sum sufficient funding longer than one year for a locally declared emergency (or disaster), three years for a state declared disaster, and five years for a nationally declared disaster, and shall identify any disasters that can be closed due to fulfillment of the state's obligations. **Appropriation Act - Item 401 A.1. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/1/2024]

Department of Energy

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Department of Energy and on the Department's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

Department of Environmental Quality

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Department of Environmental Quality and on the Department's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia** - § 2.2-602 (B.) - [7/1/2024]

Department of Fire Programs

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Report of the State Fire Marshall on the assessment and options for increasing fees for fire inspections, other than complaint-based inspections, to align with the actual cost of providing the inspection service, including an analysis of inspection workload, costs incurred, and fees collected organized by categories that are based on the type of organizations and activities being inspected. **Appropriation Act - Item 407 B.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Department of Fire Programs and on the Department's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the work group convened to identify and analyze options to help ensure that local government employees who respond to emergencies that expose them to toxic materials have appropriate preemptive and ongoing health care and are able to pay any health expenses related to such emergency and its aftereffects that are not covered by relevant health insurance plans, and shall consider: (i) options for creating and determining eligibility for a grant program to assist local government employee responders, factors that would qualify an event as an emergency for which such grants may be awarded, and what other emergencies in the past 15 years could or should qualify; (ii) a detailed plan for administering grants and moneys to support such grant program; (iii) a review of relevant approaches used in other states and at the federal level for assisting such responders; (iv) identification of

the appropriate body to invest and manage the funds; (v) a detailed plan for providing annual cancer screenings for eligible local government employee responders; and (vi) what types of out-of-pocket expenses should be addressed by grant funding. [Reporting requirements of Chapter 174, Enactment Clause 1., of the 2024 Acts of Assembly, are identical.] **Chapter 363 Enactment Clause 1. (Regular Session, 2024)** - [11/1/2024]

Department of Forensic Science

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Department of Forensic Science and on the Department's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

Department of Forestry

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Department of Forestry and on the Department's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

Department of General Services

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report of the Public Body Procurement Workgroup on the Virginia Public Procurement Act Process for Competitive Negotiation; Exceptions to Contractual Terms and Conditions (SB 912) – November 1, 2023. **Rules of the Senate of Virginia 20 (o) (2024)** - [1/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report of the Public Body Procurement Workgroup on the Virginia Public Procurement Act; Preference for Products made or Manufactured in Virginia (SB 1115) – November 1, 2023. **Rules of the Senate of Virginia 20 (o)** (**2023**) - [*1*/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Department of General Services and on the Department's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on value engineering of state agency capital outlay projects. Code of Virginia - § 2.2-1133 (D.) - [9/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the status of progress of capital projects on an annual basis [see § 4-4.01 o). and notice of all capital projects authorized under § § 4-4.01 l. (see § 4-4.01 l. 1. b) 4).]. Appropriation Act - Item 4-8.01 d. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the full evaluation, details, findings, and recommendations regarding the utilization of two currently owned state properties for potential development of a new state employee office building; such properties are (i) the site originally designated in project 194-18528 at the corner of 7th and Main Streets (former site of the Virginia Employment Commission), and (ii) the site of the current Virginia Department of Transportation (VDOT) Annex Building, located at 1401 East Broad Street, including: (i) timeline and cost estimates for options for a new state office building on either site, to include consideration of renovating and/or demolishing any existing structure and steps and timeline of any necessary property transfers, (ii) suggested total facility size and scope requirements as they comply with cited current general industry-acceptable space standards and with consideration to any specific space or operational needs of agencies occupying the Monroe Building and the conference space offered in the Monroe Building; (iii) consideration of whether such new state agency facility requires adjacent additional parking for agency tenants; and (iv) timeline and cost estimates for necessary and critical upkeep to the Monroe Building to ensure ongoing tenant safety. **Appropriation Act - Item C-3.50 B. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual consolidated report of § 2.2-1131.1 and § 2.2-1153 of the Code of Virginia, which includes (i) information on the implementation and effectiveness of the program established pursuant to subsection A of § 2.2-1131.1, (ii) a listing of real property leases that are in effect for the current year, the agency executing the lease, the amount of space leased, the population of each leased facility, and the annual cost of the lease; and, (iii) a report on Department of General Services' findings and recommendations under the provisions of § 2.2-1153, and recommendations for any actions that may be required by the Governor and the General Assembly to identify and dispose of property not being efficiently and effectively utilized. Appropriation Act - Item 4-8.01 e.1. (Special Session I, 2024) - [11/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the metric tonnage of the state's recycling program. Executive Order 17 (2022) - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Consolidated report of all public bodies on all completed capital projects in excess of \$2 million, which report shall include at a minimum (i) the procurement method utilized, (ii) the project budget, (iii) the actual project cost, (iv) the expected timeline, (v) the actual completion time, (vi) if such project was a construction management or

design-build project, the qualifications that made the project complex, and (vii) any post-project issues. Code of Virginia - § 2.2-4383 (B.) - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on (i) the number of projects reviewed pursuant to Code of Virginia § 2.2-4380 and Code of Virginia § 2.2-4381 and (ii) for each project (a) the identity of the state public body or covered institution and a description of each such project, (b) the estimated cost of the project at the time of the Department's review, (c) the decision made by the Department concerning the proposed procurement method, and (d) if such project was a construction management or design-build project, the qualifications that made such project complex, and (e) the final procurement method used by the state public body or covered institution. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-4383 (A.)** - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the work group convened to review the issues presented by the creation of Procurement Enhancement Programs within the Department of Small Business and Supplier Diversity. The work group shall (i) invite and obtain input from public and private stakeholders, including members of the business community interested in state procurement and the small SWaM (Small, Women-owned, or Minority-owned) business program in particular; and (ii) assess what steps are needed to best position Virginia for success with an enhanced small SWaM business program. **Chapter 834 Enactment Clause 3.** (**Regular Session, 2024**) - [*12/1/2024*]

Department of Health

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Department of Health and on the Department's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

Department of Health Professions

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Department of Health Professions and on the Department's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

Department of Historic Resources

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Department of Historic Resources and on the Department's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

Department of Housing and Community Development

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Department of Housing and Community Development and on the Department's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Biennial report on the activities of the planning district commissions. **Code of Virginia - § 36-139.6 (6.)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the outcomes associated with closed projects that received a grant from the Virginia Growth and Opportunity Fund, including itemized information that details the project name, the Regional Council, GO Virginia investment type (regional per capita, competitive, or Economic Resilience and Recovery), GO Virginia strategy, program year, date of award, committed match, anticipated project outcomes, and actual project outcomes. **Appropriation Act - Item 103 N.6.b. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*12/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the grant awards and expenditures from the Virginia Growth and Opportunity Fund, including, but not be limited to, total appropriations made or transferred to the fund, total grants awarded, total expenditures from the fund, cash balances, and balances available for future commitments, and shall further summarize such amounts by the allocations provided in paragraph Item 115.N.2. of 2022 Appropriation Act, including amounts allocated to support organizational and capacity building activities, amounts allocated to regional councils based on each region's share of the state population, and amounts to be awarded on a competitive basis. [Q2 FY2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 115 N.6.a. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [*1/31/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the grant awards and expenditures from the Virginia Growth and Opportunity Fund, including, but not be limited to, total appropriations made or transferred to the fund, total grants awarded, total expenditures from the fund, cash balances, and balances available for future commitments, and shall further summarize such amounts by the allocations provided in paragraph Item 103.N.2. of 2024 Appropriation Act, including amounts allocated to support organizational and capacity building activities, amounts allocated to regional councils based on each region's share of the state population, and amounts to be awarded on a competitive basis. [Q4 FY2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 103 N.6.a. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [7/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the grant awards and expenditures from the Virginia Growth and Opportunity Fund, including, but not be limited to, total appropriations made or transferred to the fund, total grants awarded, total expenditures from the fund, cash balances, and balances available for future commitments, and shall further summarize such amounts by the allocations provided in paragraph Item 103.N.2. of 2024 Appropriation Act, including amounts allocated to support organizational and capacity building activities, amounts allocated to regional councils based on each region's share of the state population, and amounts to be awarded on a competitive basis. [Q1 FY2025] **Appropriation Act - Item 103 N.6.a. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*10/31/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual status report on the establishment of a child care facility for the benefit of state employees near the seat of state government in Richmond, Virginia, including operations, development timeline, and state employees served or expected to be served. **Appropriation Act - Item 103 U.3. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly performance report pursuant to the Virginia Telecommunications Initiative by grant recipient and year on the following metrics: (1) number of passings; (2) grant dollars expended by fund source (State and Local Recovery Fund, Capital Project Fund, general fund state grants and match); (3) contract performance period, and ontime progress towards project delivery; (4) maximum advertised project speeds available; and, (5) achievement of key project milestones; and including an evaluation of any projects under risk of incompletion or underperformance, and a reason for the project's delay. [Q1 FY2025] **Appropriation Act - Item 103 L.6. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the progress of broadband expansion projects across the Commonwealth funded through VATI and BEAD, including (i) the fiber mileage constructed, (ii) the locations passed, (iii) the timelines for remaining contracted projects, (iv) the amount of grant funding expended, and (v) the number of projects extended and the rationale for such extensions. [Reporting requirements of Chapter 799, Enactment Clause 2., of the 2024 Acts of Assembly, are identical.] **Chapter 822 Enactment Clause 2.** (**Regular Session, 2024**) - [*12/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the status of the Virginia Housing Trust Fund, including the status of the former Housing Partnership Fund. Code of Virginia - § 36-150 - [12/1/2024]

Department of Human Resource Management

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report detailing the changes to the state employee health benefits program involving premiums, benefits, carriers, or provider networks schedule affecting the upcoming Plan Year. Appropriation Act - Item 86 A. (Special Session I, 2023) - [5/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Department of Human Resource Management and on the Department's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the renewal cost of the state employee health insurance program premiums that will go into effect on July 1, 2025, including the impact of the renewal cost on employee and employer premiums and a valuation of liabilities as required by Other Post Employment Benefits reporting standards. **Appropriation Act - Item 74 G.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the recommended workers' compensation premiums for state agencies for the following biennium, including the basis for the department's recommendations, the number and amount of workers' compensation settlements concluded in the previous fiscal year, and the impact of those settlements on the workers' compensation program's reserves. **Appropriation Act - Item 74 F.1. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*10/30/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report detailing (i) the number of employee grievance hearings held pursuant to the Administrative Process Act (§ 2.2-4000 et seq. of the Code of Virginia) and (ii) the number of decisions from such hearings that were rendered in favor of employees. **Chapter 694 Enactment Clause 3. (Regular Session, 2016)** - [11/1/2024]

Department of Human Resource Management and Department of Planning and Budget

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Report detailing the assumptions included in the Governor's introduced budget for the state employee health insurance plan. The report shall include the proposed premium schedule that would be effective for the upcoming fiscal year and any proposed changes to the benefit structure. **Appropriation Act - Item 75 F. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [12/20/2024]

Department of Juvenile Justice

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Department of Juvenile Justice and on the Department's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

Department of Labor and Industry

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Department of Labor and Industry and on the Department's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

Department of Medical Assistance Services

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Department of Medical Assistance Services and on the Department's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

Department of Military Affairs

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Department of Military Affairs and on the Department's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report detailing the expenditures of the Virginia Military Family Relief Fund, including the amount of awards provided from the Fund to each branch of service, the amount of individual and family assistance provided, the qualifications of the recipients, and the balance available in the Fund for future disbursements. **Code of Virginia - § 44-102.2 (B.)** - [10/1/2024]

Department of Motor Vehicles

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Department of Motor Vehicles and on the Department's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

Department of Planning and Budget

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Department of Planning and Budget and on the Department's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

Department of Planning and Budget and Department of General Services

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the status of the completion of the General Assembly Building project. [Q2 FY 2024] [Reporting requirements of Chapter 759, Enactment Clause 11. (2016) are identical.] Chapter 769 Enactment Clause 11. (Regular Session, 2016) - [1/1/2024]

Department of Professional and Occupational Regulation

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Department of Professional and Occupational Regulation and on the Department's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Biennial report on the various boards containing a summary of the board's fiscal affairs, a description of the board's activities, statistical information regarding the administrative hearings and decisions of the board, a general summary of all complaints received against licensees and the procedures used to resolve the complaints, and a description of any action taken by the board designed to increase public awareness of board operations and to facilitate public participation. **Code of Virginia - § 54.1-114** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report by the Director of the Department of Professional and Occupational Regulation on the activities of the Office of the Common Interest Community Ombudsman, including a summary of significant new developments in federal and state laws relating to common interest communities. **Code of Virginia - § 54.1-2354.3** (**B.9.**) - [12/1/2024]

Department of Rail and Public Transportation

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Department of Rail and Public Transportation and on the Department's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

Department of Small Business and Supplier Diversity

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Quarterly report on the efforts to maximize job creation and retention among the Commonwealth's small businesses, including measures of: (i) the effectiveness of programs administered by the Small Business Financing Authority in assisting borrowers to create jobs and enable increased capital investment; (ii) the efficiency and effectiveness of Small, Women-owned, and Minority-owned Business and Disadvantaged Business Enterprise programs; (iii) the success of the agency's outreach and technical assistance activities; and, (iv) the number of businesses certified, and the average number of business days to process a certification application each month. [Q3 CY 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 111 G. (Special Session I, 2024**) - [10/30/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the identity of the state departments and agencies failing to submit annual progress reports on minority business procurement and the nature and extent of such lack of compliance, including recommendations on the ways to improve compliance with the provisions of § 2.2-4310, and the progress of the mentorship program established under § 2.2-1605.1. Code of Virginia - § 2.2-1610 - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the efforts to maximize job creation and retention among the Commonwealth's small businesses, including measures of: (i) the effectiveness of programs administered by the Small Business Financing Authority in assisting borrowers to create jobs and enable increased capital investment; (ii) the efficiency and effectiveness of Small, Women-owned, and Minority-owned Business and Disadvantaged Business Enterprise programs; (iii) the success of the agency's outreach and technical assistance activities; and, (iv) the number of businesses certified, and the average number of business days to process a certification application each month. [Q4 CY 2023] **Appropriation Act - Item 123 G. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [*1/30/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the efforts to maximize job creation and retention among the Commonwealth's small businesses, including measures of: (i) the effectiveness of programs administered by the Small Business Financing Authority in assisting borrowers to create jobs and enable increased capital investment; (ii) the efficiency and effectiveness of Small, Women-owned, and Minority-owned Business and Disadvantaged Business Enterprise programs; (iii) the success of the agency's outreach and technical assistance activities; and, (iv) the number of businesses certified, and the average number of business days to process a certification application each month. [Q1 CY 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 123 G. (Special Session I, 2023**) - [4/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Department of Small Business and Supplier Diversity and on the Department's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the progress of the initial group of established businesses, subject matter experts in relevant industry sectors, and start-up women-owned and minority-owned businesses who were selected for the mentorship program. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-1605.1 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the efforts to maximize job creation and retention among the Commonwealth's small businesses, including measures of: (i) the effectiveness of programs administered by the Small Business Financing Authority in assisting borrowers to create jobs and enable increased capital investment; (ii) the efficiency and effectiveness of Small, Women-owned, and Minority-owned Business and Disadvantaged Business Enterprise programs; (iii) the success of the agency's outreach and technical assistance activities; and, (iv) the number of businesses certified, and the average number of business days to process a certification application each month. [Q2 CY 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 111 G. (Special Session I, 2024**) - [7/30/2024]

Department of Social Services

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Department of Social Services and on the Department's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim activity and work of the Advisory Board on Service and Volunteerism. Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2481 (5.) - [1/10/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the activities of the Office of New Americans and recommendations for improving state policies and programs to support the economic, linguistic, and civic integration of new Americans throughout the Commonwealth. [Includes reporting requirements of Code of Virginia § 63.2-209.1.] **Appropriation Act - Item 324 F. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*12*/*1*/2024]

Department of State Police

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Department of State Police and on the Department's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602** (**B.**) - [7/1/2024]

Department of Taxation

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Department of Taxation and on the Department's workforce and budget. Code of Virginia - 2.2-602 (B.) - [7/1/2024]

Department of the Treasury

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Department of the Treasury and on the Department's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602** (**B.**) - [7/1/2024]

Department of Veterans Services

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the work group convened to study and develop recommendations for implementing a statewide strategic plan to make Virginia the best state for veterans, and to (i) develop a statewide strategic plan that will guide legislation and budget decisions for the next five years; (ii) determine and identify key performance indicators, quantifiable factors that can be compared with those of other states in determining quality of life for veterans in such states; (iii) assess Virginia's current key performance indicators against those of other states; (iv) identify legislative and budgetary recommendations; and (v) create a scorecard of Virginia's key performance indicators to be presented to the General Assembly Military and Veterans Caucus at the first meeting of each regular session. **Chapter 407 Enactment Clause 1. (Regular Session, 2023)** - [*1/10/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Department of Veterans Services and on the Department's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the business plan that demonstrates how the veterans care centers will operate using solely nongeneral funds after start-up general fund moneys are exhausted. **Appropriation Act - Item 455 C. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on any shortage of funding resulting from requests in excess of the available appropriation for grants extended to create employment opportunities for veterans by assisting Virginia employers in hiring and retaining veterans. **Appropriation Act - Item 456 A.4. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report detailing revenues and expenditures of the veterans care centers. [Q1 FY 2025] Appropriation Act - Item 455 C. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the status, progress, and prospects of veterans services in the Commonwealth, including performance measures and outcomes of veterans services programs; the results of the Virginia Veteran and Family Support program, including the number of transitioning service members, veterans, members of the Virginia National Guard, Virginia residents in the Armed Forces Reserves, and their family members affected by covered military members' service and deployments for whom coordinated resources plans are developed and who are referred for services; information about services provided to transitioning service members, veterans, members of the Virginia National Guard, Virginia residents in the Armed Forces Reserves, and their family members, including information about the types of services provided and the quality of those services; and the number of transitioning service members, veterans, members of the Virginia National Guard, Virginia National Guard, Virginia residents in the Armed Forces Reserves, and their family members, including information about the types of services provided and the quality of those services; and the number of transitioning service members, veterans, members of the Virginia National Guard, Virginia residents in the Armed Forces Reserves, and their family members identified by the program as in need of services but not referred for services; a summary of the work of the Suicide Prevention Coordinator; and an overview of the agency's policies and strategies relating to dissemination of information about the Virginia Military Survivors and Dependents Education Program and Fund. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2004 (9.)** - [12/1/2024]

Department of Wildlife Resources

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Department of Wildlife Resources and on the Department's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

Department of Workforce Development and Advancement and State Council of Higher Education for Virginia

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the number of students placed in internship programs, the type of internship programs, and the number and type of participating employers. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2037 (4.)** - [9/30/2024]

Eastern Virginia Medical School

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by Eastern Virginia Medical School and on the School's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602** (**B.**) - [7/1/2024]

Forensic Science Board

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the review and recommendations, concerning: (1) new major programs and plans for the activities of the Department of Forensic Science and elimination of programs no longer needed; (2) policy and priorities in response to agency needs; (3) general fiscal year operational budget and any major changes in appropriated funds; (4) actions to foster and promote coordination and cooperation between the Department and the user programs which are served; (5) rules and regulations necessary to carry out the purposes and intent of this chapter; (6) recommendations submitted to the Board or the Director by the Scientific Advisory Committee; and (7) the use of the Physical Evidence Recovery Kit Tracking System. **Code of Virginia - § 9.1-1110 (B.)** - [*11/1/2024*]

Frontier Culture Museum of Virginia

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Frontier Culture Museum of Virginia and on the Museum's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

George Mason University

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by George Mason University and on the University's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

Gunston Hall Plantation

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by Gunston Hall Plantation and on the Plantation's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

James Madison University

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by James Madison University and on the University's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

Jamestown-Yorktown Foundation

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Jamestown-Yorktown Foundation and on the Foundation's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

Joint Legislative Audit and Review Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Business Location & Expansion Incentives. Appropriation Act - Item 36 E.1. (Special Session I, 2023) - [2/28/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Virginia's Self-Sufficiency Programs and the Availability and Affordability of Child Care – October 16, 2023. Code of Virginia - § 30-58.1 - [7/1/2024]

Joint Subcommittee to Study Pandemic Response and Preparedness in the Commonwealth

OVERDUE - Report on the findings and recommendations of the Joint Subcommittee convened to study the performance of existing laws in the Commonwealth in relation to the Commonwealth's pandemic response and develop recommendations regarding: (i) the scope of the Governor's powers in long-term states of emergency and the feasibility of legislative oversight of such powers; (ii) the adequacy, resilience, and performance of the General Assembly and local governments; (iii) the adequacy, resilience, and performance of public and private health care systems, pharmacies, hospitals, independent providers, health system providers, federally qualified health centers, urgent care centers, longterm care agencies and organizations, and congregate care facilities, including (a) an assessment of the readiness of all such facilities and providers to implement infection prevention and control measures in order to prevent and stop the spread of infectious diseases and (b) an assessment of the adequacy of regulations relating to vulnerable Virginians, including the elderly, the infirm, and children; (iv) the adequacy, resilience, and performance of the emergency management and public health care systems, including (a) the need for stockpiling and planning for distribution of pandemic response supplies and materials, (b) the performance of local health districts and the feasibility of allowing for local decision-making during pandemics, in contrast to delivery of routine services, and (c) the existing system's ability to detect and prevent future outbreaks and deploy health care solutions; (v) the adequacy, resilience, and performance of the judicial system and the need to develop future emergency plans to facilitate better responsiveness; (vi) the adequacy, resilience, and performance of Virginia Freedom of Information Act, homeowners' association, and corporate meeting rules and the need to develop future emergency plans to facilitate better responsiveness; (vii) the adequacy, resilience, and performance of the K-12 and higher education systems and the need to develop future emergency plans to facilitate better responsiveness; and (viii) the adequacy, resilience, and performance of the business regulatory system and the need to develop future emergency plans to facilitate better responsiveness. Appropriation Act - Item 6 D. (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/1/2024]

Joint Subcommittee to Study the Feasibility of Establishing the Virginia Gaming Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the feasibility of establishing the Virginia Gaming Commission to regulate and oversee all forms of gaming in the Commonwealth. **House Joint Resolution 548 (Regular Session, 2023)** - [*1/10/2024*]

Library of Virginia

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Library of Virginia and on the Library's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report indicating which state agencies did not furnish or otherwise make available copies of their publications or other information required under this chapter, and which local or regional agencies did not provide access to publications upon request. **Code of Virginia - § 42.1-97** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the progress of reducing The Library of Virginia archival backlog. Appropriation Act - Item 225 B. (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/1/2024]

Longwood University

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by Longwood University and on the University's workforce and budget. Code of Virginia - 2.2-602 (B.) - [7/1/2024]

Motor Vehicle Dealer Board

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Motor Vehicle Dealer Board and on the Board's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

New College Institute

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by New College Institute and on the Institute's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

Norfolk State University

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by Norfolk State University and on the University's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

Office of Children's Services

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Office of Children's Services and on the Office's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

Office of New Americans Advisory Board

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the activities of the Office of New Americans and recommendations for improving state policies and programs to support the economic, linguistic, and civic integration of new Americans throughout the Commonwealth. [Includes reporting requirements of Item 340.F. of the 2023 Appropriation Act.] **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2498** (A.5.) - [*12*/*1*/2024]

Office of the Attorney General and Department of Law

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the activities of the Organized Retail Crime Fund. Code of Virginia - § 2.2-511.2 - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the work group convened to examine and make recommendations regarding the practice of persons receiving compensation for preparing, presenting, prosecuting, advising, consulting, or assisting any individual regarding any veterans' benefits matter before the U.S. Department of Veterans Affairs, the U.S. Department of Defense, or the Virginia Department of Veterans Services. **Chapter 730 Enactment Clause 1. (Regular Session, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

Office of the Children's Ombudsman

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the work group on the study of legal representation in child representation cases. Senate Joint Resolution 241 (Regular Session, 2023) - [1/10/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the Office of the Children's Ombudsman, including any recommendations regarding the need for legislation or for a change in rules or policies. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-447 (G.)** - [10/1/2024]

Office of the Governor

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the financial plan for a prospective period of six years, and shall consist of (i) the Governor's biennial budget submitted pursuant to subsection A of § 2.2-1508, (ii) estimates of anticipated general fund and nongeneral fund revenue prepared for an additional period of four years pursuant to § 2.2-1503, and (iii) estimates of the general and nongeneral fund appropriations required for each major program for an additional period of four years. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-1503.1** - [*1/10/2024*]

Office of the State Inspector General

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Office of the State Inspector General and on the Office's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report summarizing the activities of the Fraud and Abuse Whistle Blower Reward Fund. Code of Virginia - § 2.2-3014 (E.) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report summarizing the activities of the Office of the State Inspector General. Such report shall include, but need not be limited to: (i) a description of any significant problems, abuses, and deficiencies related to the management or operation of state agencies or nonstate agencies during the reporting period; (ii) a description of the recommendations for any corrective actions made by the Office during the reporting period with respect to significant problems, abuses, or deficiencies identified; (iii) a summary of matters referred to the attorneys for the Commonwealth and law-enforcement agencies and actions taken on them during the reporting period; (iv) information concerning the numbers of complaints received and types of investigations completed by the Office during the reporting period; (v) the development and maintenance of internal audit programs in state agencies and nonstate agencies; and (vi) the results of any state agency performance reviews, including a summary of any findings or recommendations for improving the efficiency of state agencies. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-313 (A.)** - [10/1/2024]

Old Dominion University

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by Old Dominion University and on the University's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

Radford University

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by Radford University and on the University's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

Richard Bland College of William and Mary

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by Richard Bland College of William and Mary and on the College's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia** - **§ 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

Roanoke Higher Education Center

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by Roanoke Higher Education Center and on the Center's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602** (**B.**) - [7/1/2024]

Science Museum of Virginia

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Science Museum of Virginia and on the Museum's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602** (**B.**) - [7/1/2024]

Secretary of Administration

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Report on the progress of state agencies meeting the employment goals of the Commonwealth relating to the employment of individuals with disabilities. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-203.2:3 (H.)** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on telework participation levels and trends of both private- and public-sector employees in the Commonwealth. [Includes reporting requirements for Item § 4-8.01 c.4. of the 2024 Appropriation Act.] Code of Virginia - § 2.2-203.1 (C.4.) - [10/1/2024]

Secretary of Commerce and Trade

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the trends in the availability and deployment of and access to broadband communications services, including, but not limited to, competitively-priced, high-speed data services and Internet access services of general application, throughout the Commonwealth and advancements in communications technology for deployment potential. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-206.3 (9.)** - [*12/1/2024*]

Secretary of Health and Human Resources

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the activities and recommendations of the work group convened to oversee the development of a statewide integrated electronic health record (EHR) system, including an implementation timeline, cost estimates, and other issues that may need to be addressed in order to implement an integrated statewide EHR system. **Appropriation Act - Item 267 B.2.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [*11/1/2024*]

Secretary of Labor

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the outcomes of the work group convened to advise the Secretary of Labor on the transition of the administration of apprenticeship programs from the Department of Labor and Industry to the Department of Workforce Development and Advancement (the Department), including the progress of the transition, the current and expected costs of transition, and the expected ongoing operational costs of the Department. [Reporting requirements of Chapter 624, Enactment Clause 11., 2023 Acts of Assembly, are identical.] Chapter 625 Enactment Clause 11. (Regular Session, 2023) - [1/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the outcomes of the work group convened to advise the Secretary of Labor on the transition of the administration of apprenticeship programs from the Department of Labor and Industry to the Department of Workforce Development and Advancement (the Department), including the progress of the transition, the current and expected costs of transition, and the expected ongoing operational costs of the Department. [Reporting requirements of Chapter 624, Enactment Clause 11., 2023 Acts of Assembly, are identical.] **Chapter 625 Enactment Clause 11. (Regular Session, 2023)** - [4/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the outcomes of the work group convened to advise the Secretary of Labor on the transition of the administration of apprenticeship programs from the Department of Labor and Industry to the Department of Workforce Development and Advancement (the Department), including the progress of the transition, the current and expected costs of transition, and the expected ongoing operational costs of the Department. [Reporting requirements of Chapter 624, Enactment Clause 11., 2023 Acts of Assembly, are identical.] **Chapter 625 Enactment Clause 11. (Regular Session, 2023)** - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Final report on the outcomes of the work group convened to advise the Secretary of Labor on the transition of the administration of apprenticeship programs from the Department of Labor and Industry to the Department of Workforce Development and Advancement (the Department), including the progress of the transition, the current and expected costs of transition, and the expected ongoing operational costs of the Department. [Reporting requirements of Chapter 624, Enactment Clause 11., 2023 Acts of Assembly, are identical.] Chapter 625 Enactment Clause 11. (Regular Session, 2023) - [10/1/2024]

Secretary of Natural and Historic Resources

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on interim activity and work of the Wastewater Infrastructure Policy Working Group. Code of Virginia - § 62.1-223.2 (D.8.) - [1/10/2024]

Secretary of Veterans and Defense Affairs

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Report on the projects and real property lease agreements executed from funds appropriated in Item 468.A.5. of the 2023 Appropriation Act. **Appropriation Act - Item 454 A.5.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/15/2024]

Six-Year Capital Outlay Plan Advisory Committee

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Recommendations of any changes to the current six-year capital outlay plan (described in Code of Virginia § 2.2-1518) and of project funding, including adjusting the fiscal years covered by the plan so that the plan will cover the six fiscal years beginning July 1 of the following year. **Appropriation Act - Item 2-0 Q. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

Southern Virginia Higher Education Center

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by Southern Virginia Higher Education Center and on the Center's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

Southwest Virginia Cultural Heritage Foundation

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the Southwest Virginia Cultural Heritage Foundation. Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2736 (A.13.) - [*1/10/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the expenditures of the Southwest Virginia Cultural Heritage Foundation and its ongoing efforts to generate revenues sufficient to sustain operations. Appropriation Act - Item 103 K.2. (Special Session I, 2024) - [9/1/2024]

Southwest Virginia Higher Education Center

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by Southwest Virginia Higher Education Center and on the Center's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia** - **§ 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

State Corporation Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the assessment of the changes made to Code of Virginia §§ 55.1-1208, 59.1-199, and 59.1-200 by Chapter 838 of the 2024 Acts of Assembly relating to the prohibition of charging any transaction or processing

fee or similar surcharge to a consumer for the use of an electronic fund transfer, as that term is defined in 12 C.F.R. § 1005.3, for payment for the purchase of a good or service. **Chapter 838 Enactment Clause 3. (Regular Session, 2024)** - [12/1/2024]

State Council of Higher Education for Virginia

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the State Council of Higher Education for Virginia and on the Council's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

Supreme Court of Virginia

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the number of executed writs of eviction returned pursuant to the requirements of § 8.01-471 of the Code of Virginia, between July 1, 2023 and June 30, 2024. **Code of Virginia - § 8.01-471** - [9/1/2024]

The College of William and Mary in Virginia

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by The College of William and Mary and on the College's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602** (**B.**) - [7/1/2024]

Tobacco Region Revitalization Commission

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Tobacco Region Revitalization Commission and on the Commission's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

University of Mary Washington

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by University of Mary Washington and on the University's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602** (**B.**) - [7/1/2024]

University of Virginia

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by University of Virginia and on the University's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

University of Virginia's College at Wise

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by University of Virginia's College at Wise and on the University's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

Virginia Alcoholic Beverage Control Authority

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Virginia Alcoholic Beverage Control Authority report on the portion of tax deposited into the Virginia Spirits Promotion Fund that is attributable to the sale of spirits produced by a distiller licensee. **Code of Virginia - § 4.1-234** - [*10*/*1*/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report detailing the total percentage of gross revenues required for the operation and administration of the Department of Alcoholic Beverage Control, excluding expenditures made for the purchase of distilled spirits, for the prior fiscal year, and a relative comparison to the three prior fiscal years. [Reporting requirements of Chapter 38, Enactment Clause 14., 2015 Acts of Assembly are identical.] **Chapter 730 Enactment Clause 14.** (**Regular Session, 2015**) - [*10/15/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the work group convened to review third-party delivery licenses. The work group shall (i) analyze compliance by third-party delivery licensees and delivery personnel with the provisions § 4.1-212.2 of the Code of Virginia, (ii) consider the results of no less than 200 decoy delivery operations conducted by the Authority and any other available data, (iii) identify and analyze the efficacy of strategies used by third-party delivery entities to prevent unlawful deliveries to persons younger than 21 years of age, (iv) review and compare the laws of other states regarding third-party delivery licenses, and (v) make recommendations regarding any legislative or regulatory changes that may be beneficial regarding third-party delivery licenses in the Commonwealth. [Reporting requirements of Chapter 105, Enactment Clause 5., of the 2024 Acts of Assembly, are identical.] **Chapter 159 Enactment Clause 5.** (Regular Session, 2024) - [*11*/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the business, assets and liabilities, taxes collected and general information on alcoholic beverage control laws, including the audited annual financial statements of the Virginia Alcoholic Beverage Control Authority (the Authority) for the year ending the previous June 30, and a six-year plan detailing the Authority's assumed revenue forecast, assumed operating costs, number of retail facilities, capital costs, including lease payments, major acquisitions of services and tangible or intangible property, any material changes to the policies and procedures issued

by the Authority related to procurement or personnel, and any proposed marketing activities. [Reporting requirements of Code of Virginia § 4.1-115 A. are included in this report.] Code of Virginia - § 4.1-101.07 (A.) - [12/15/2024]

Virginia Alcoholic Beverage Control Board

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report for the prior fiscal year on the dollar amount of total wine liter tax collections in Virginia; the portion, expressed in dollars, of such tax collections attributable to the sale of Virginia wine in both ABC stores and in private stores; and the percentage of total wine liter tax collections attributable to the sale of Virginia wine. **Appropriation Act - Item 489.10 C. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the Virginia Institutions of Higher Education Substance Use Advisory Committee on the statewide strategic plan for substance use education, prevention, and intervention at Virginia's public and private institutions of higher education. **Code of Virginia - § 4.1-103.02** - [*12/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the status of financing, procuring and implementing the information technology systems necessary to sustain the Virginia Alcoholic Beverage Control Authority's business enterprise. Appropriation Act - Item 489.20 A. (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/15/2024]

Virginia Board for People with Disabilities

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Compensation Board and on the Compensation Board's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

Virginia Cannabis Control Authority

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Virginia Cannabis Control Authority and on the Authority's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the operation of pharmaceutical processors and cannabis dispensing facilities issued a permit by the Board of the Virginia Cannabis Control Authority. **Code of Virginia - § 4.1-1603 (C.)** - [*12/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the audited annual financial statements of the Virginia Cannabis Control Authority (the Authority) for the year ending the previous June 30, including a six-year plan detailing the assumed revenue forecast, assumed operating costs, number of retail facilities, capital costs, including lease payments, major acquisitions of services and tangible or intangible property, any material changes to the policies and procedures issued by the Authority related to procurement or personnel, and any proposed marketing activities. **Code of Virginia - § 4.1-613** (A.) - [12/15/2024]

Virginia Commission for the Arts

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Compensation Board and on the Compensation Board's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

Virginia Commonwealth University

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by Virginia Commonwealth University and on the University's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

Virginia Community College System

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Virginia Community College System and on the College System's workforce and budget. Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.) - [7/1/2024]

Virginia Council on Environmental Justice

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the interim activity and work of the Virginia Council on Environmental Justice. Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2699.12 (2.) - [1/10/2024]

Virginia Economic Development Partnership

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the operational plan, any modifications to the operational plan, and its progress toward meeting the goals and objectives as stated in the operational plan of the Virginia Economic Development Partnership Authority. [Includes reporting requirements for Item 125.B., 2023 Appropriation Act.] **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2237.1** (**D.2.b.**) - [6/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Virginia Economic Development Partnership and on the Partnership's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the grant awards and expenditures from the Virginia Business Ready Sites Program Fund. Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2240.2:1 (E.) - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quinquennial report on the policies for the procurement of goods and services that: 1. Seek competition to the maximum practical degree; 2. Require competitive negotiation for professional services, which includes the requirements of Code of Virginia §§ 2.2-4302.2 and 2.2-4303.1, unless there is only one source practically available and the Authority has complied with the requirements of subsection C; 3. Prohibit discrimination against a bidder or offeror based on race, religion, color, sex, sexual orientation, gender identity, national origin, age, disability, status as a service disabled veteran, or any other basis prohibited by federal or state law relating to discrimination in employment; and 4. Incorporate the prompt payment principles of Code of Virginia § 2.2-4350 and the payment clauses of Code of Virginia § 2.2-4354, and include provisions for the inspection of public records in Code of Virginia § 2.2-4342. Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2244 (F.) - [11/1/2024]

Virginia Employment Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Virginia Employment Commission and on the Commission's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

Virginia Foundation for Healthy Youth

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Virginia Foundation for Healthy Youth and on the Foundation's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia** - § 2.2-602 (B.) - [7/1/2024]

Virginia Freedom of Information Advisory Council

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Special annual report on the activities and findings regarding the Freedom of Information Act, including recommendations for changes in the law. **Code of Virginia - § 30-179 (8.)** - [*12/1/2024*]

Virginia Growth and Opportunity Board

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the interim activity and work of the Virginia Growth and Opportunity Board. Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2486 (11.) - [12/1/2024]

Virginia Housing Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary on the interim activity and work of the Virginia Housing Commission. Code of Virginia - § 30-261 (B.) - [1/10/2024]

Virginia Housing Development Authority

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Virginia Housing Development Authority and on the Authority's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia** - § 2.2-602 (B.) - [7/1/2024]

Virginia Indigent Defense Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Virginia Indigent Defense Commission and on the Commission's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia** - § 2.2-602 (B.) - [7/1/2024]

Virginia Information Technologies Agency

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the status and performance of each major information technology project and related procurement conducted by any state agency or institution that is active or is expected to become active in the next fiscal year and has been approved and recommended for funding by the Secretary of Technology. (Q2 FY 2024) [Includes reporting requirements of Item 93.E.2. of the 2023 Appropriation Act.] **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2017 (9.)** - [2/29/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the status and performance of each major information technology project and related procurement conducted by any state agency or institution that is active or is expected to become active in the next fiscal year and has been approved and recommended for funding by the Secretary of Technology. (Q3 FY 2024) [Includes reporting requirements of Item 93.E.2. of the 2023 Appropriation Act.] **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2017 (9.)** - [5/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Virginia Information Technologies Agency (VITA) and on VITA's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the status and performance of each major information technology project and related procurement conducted by any state agency or institution that is active or is expected to become active in the next fiscal year and has been approved and recommended for funding by the Secretary of Technology. (Q4 FY 2024) [Includes reporting requirements of Item 81.E.2. of the 2024 Appropriation Act.] **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2017 (9.)** - [8/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the status and performance of each major information technology project and related procurement conducted by any state agency or institution that is active or is expected to become active in the next fiscal year and has been approved and recommended for funding by the Secretary of Technology. (Q1 FY 2025) [Includes reporting requirements of Item 81.E.2. of the 2024 Appropriation Act.] Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2017 (9.) - [11/30/2024]

Virginia Innovation Partnership Authority

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on: a. The quarterly financial performance, determined by comparing the budgeted and actual revenues and expenditures to planned revenues and expenditures for the fiscal year; b. All investments and grants executed compared to projected investment closings, return on prior investments and grants, including all gains and losses; and c. The financial and programmatic performance of all operating entities owned by the managing non-profit entity. [Q2 FY 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 127 C.2. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [*1/30/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on: a. The quarterly financial performance, determined by comparing the budgeted and actual revenues and expenditures to planned revenues and expenditures for the fiscal year; b. All investments and grants executed compared to projected investment closings, return on prior investments and grants, including all gains and losses; and c. The financial and programmatic performance of all operating entities owned by the managing non-profit entity. [Q3 FY 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 127 C.2. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [4/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on: a. The quarterly financial performance, determined by comparing the budgeted and actual revenues and expenditures to planned revenues and expenditures for the fiscal year; b. All investments and grants executed compared to projected investment closings, return on prior investments and grants, including all gains and losses; and c. The financial and programmatic performance of all operating entities owned by the managing non-profit entity. [Q4 FY 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 115 C.2. (Special Session I, 2024**) - [7/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on: a. The quarterly financial performance, determined by comparing the budgeted and actual revenues and expenditures to planned revenues and expenditures for the fiscal year; b. All investments and grants executed compared to projected investment closings, return on prior investments and grants, including all gains and losses; and c. The financial and programmatic performance of all operating entities owned by the managing non-profit entity. [Q1 FY 2025] **Appropriation Act - Item 115 C.2. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*10/30/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quinquennial report on the policies for the procurement of goods and services that: 1. Seek competition to the maximum practical degree; 2. Require competitive negotiation for professional services, which includes the requirements of Code of Virginia §§ 2.2-4302.2 and 2.2-4303.1, unless there is only one source practically available and the Authority has complied with the requirements of subsection C; 3. Prohibit discrimination against a bidder or offeror based on race, religion, color, sex, sexual orientation, gender identity, national origin, age, disability, status as a service disabled veteran, or any other basis prohibited by federal or state law relating to discrimination in employment; and 4. Incorporate the prompt payment principles of Code of Virginia § 2.2-4350 and the payment clauses of Code of Virginia § 2.2-4354, and include provisions for the inspection of public records in Code of Virginia § 2.2-4342. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2364 (F.)** - [11/1/2024]

Virginia LGBTQ+ Advisory Board

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the activities of the Virginia LGBTQ+ Advisory Board. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2499.3** (5.) - [10/1/2024]

Virginia Lottery

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the complete statement of sports betting revenues and expenses, and any recommendations for changes to Article 2 of Chapter 40, of Title 58.1 of the Code of Virginia, as the Director and Board deem prudent. **Code of Virginia - § 58.1-4031 (C.2.)** - [*10/1/2024*]

Virginia Marine Resources Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Marine Resources Commission and on the Commission's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

Virginia Military Advisory Council

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary on the activities and work of the Virginia Military Advisory Council. Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2666.1 (E.) - [1/10/2024]

Virginia Military Institute

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by Virginia Military Institute and on the Institute's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

Virginia Museum of Fine Arts

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Virginia Museum of Fine Arts and on the Museum's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602** (**B**.) - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the financial statements of the Virginia Museum of Fine Arts for the year ending the preceding June 30. Code of Virginia - § 23.1-3221 - [11/1/2024]

Virginia Museum of Natural History

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Virginia Museum of Natural History and on the Museum's workforce and budget. (0) - [7/1/2024]

Virginia Parole Board

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Virginia Parole Board and on the Board's workforce and budget. Code of Virginia - 2.2-602 (B.) - [7/1/2024]

Virginia Polytechnic Institute and State University

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by Virginia Polytechnic Institute and State University and on the University's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

Virginia Public Building Authority

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the financial statements of the Virginia Public Building Authority for the year ending the preceding June 30. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2263 (A.8.)** - [*11/1/2024*]

Virginia Racing Commission

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Virginia Racing Commission and on the Commission's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the actual number of days of live racing conducted across the Commonwealth for the preceding quarter, including all reporting requirements identified in Item 111 F.1 and F.2 of the 2022 Appropriation Act resulting from each day of live racing pursuant to Virginia Administrative Code § 11VAC10-47-190. [Q2 FY2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 111 F.3. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [*1/15/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the gross gaming revenues generated from traditional horse racing wagering and from historical horse racing (HHR) wagering from any significant infrastructure limited licensee facility and each satellite facility licensee authorized for operation in the Commonwealth, including the actual dollar amount of the (i) total prize payout; (ii) total contributions to purses for thoroughbred and harness racing; (iii) amount of state and local taxes collected and remitted by jurisdiction; (iv) amount retained by the Virginia Racing Commission; and (v) amount retained by any licensee or operator. [December 2023] **Appropriation Act - Item 111 F.1. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [*1/31/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the gross gaming revenues generated from traditional horse racing wagering and from historical horse racing (HHR) wagering from any significant infrastructure limited licensee facility and each satellite facility licensee authorized for operation in the Commonwealth, including the actual dollar amount of the (i) total prize payout; (ii) total contributions to purses for thoroughbred and harness racing; (iii) amount of state and local taxes collected and remitted by jurisdiction; (iv) amount retained by the Virginia Racing Commission; and (v) amount retained by any licensee or operator. [January 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 111 F.1. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [2/29/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the financial statement of the operation of the Virginia Racing Commission. Code of Virginia - § 59.1-369 (9.) - [3/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the gross gaming revenues generated from traditional horse racing wagering and from historical horse racing (HHR) wagering from any significant infrastructure limited licensee facility and each satellite facility licensee authorized for operation in the Commonwealth, including the actual dollar amount of the (i) total prize payout; (ii) total contributions to purses for thoroughbred and harness racing; (iii) amount of state and local taxes collected and remitted by jurisdiction; (iv) amount retained by the Virginia Racing Commission; and (v) amount retained by any licensee or operator. [February 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 111 F.1. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [*3/31/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the actual number of days of live racing conducted across the Commonwealth for the preceding quarter, including all reporting requirements identified in Item 111 F.1 and F.2 of the 2022 Appropriation

Act resulting from each day of live racing pursuant to Virginia Administrative Code § 11VAC10-47-190. [Q3 FY2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 111 F.3. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [4/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the gross gaming revenues generated from traditional horse racing wagering and from historical horse racing (HHR) wagering from any significant infrastructure limited licensee facility and each satellite facility licensee authorized for operation in the Commonwealth, including the actual dollar amount of the (i) total prize payout; (ii) total contributions to purses for thoroughbred and harness racing; (iii) amount of state and local taxes collected and remitted by jurisdiction; (iv) amount retained by the Virginia Racing Commission; and (v) amount retained by any licensee or operator. [March 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 111 F.1. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [4/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the gross gaming revenues generated from traditional horse racing wagering and from historical horse racing (HHR) wagering from any significant infrastructure limited licensee facility and each satellite facility licensee authorized for operation in the Commonwealth, including the actual dollar amount of the (i) total prize payout; (ii) total contributions to purses for thoroughbred and harness racing; (iii) amount of state and local taxes collected and remitted by jurisdiction; (iv) amount retained by the Virginia Racing Commission; and (v) amount retained by any licensee or operator. [April 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 111 F.1. (Special Session I, 2023**) - [5/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the gross gaming revenues generated from traditional horse racing wagering and from historical horse racing (HHR) wagering from any significant infrastructure limited licensee facility and each satellite facility licensee authorized for operation in the Commonwealth, including the actual dollar amount of the (i) total prize payout; (ii) total contributions to purses for thoroughbred and harness racing; (iii) amount of state and local taxes collected and remitted by jurisdiction; (iv) amount retained by the Virginia Racing Commission; and (v) amount retained by any licensee or operator. [May 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 111 F.1. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [6/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the actual number of days of live racing conducted across the Commonwealth for the preceding quarter, including all reporting requirements identified in Item 99.F.1 and F.2 of the 2024 Appropriation Act resulting from each day of live racing pursuant to Virginia Administrative Code § 11VAC10-47-190. [Q4 FY2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 99 F.3. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [7/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the gross gaming revenues generated from traditional horse racing wagering and from historical horse racing (HHR) wagering from any significant infrastructure limited licensee facility and each satellite facility licensee authorized for operation in the Commonwealth, including the actual dollar amount of the (i) total prize payout; (ii) total contributions to purses for thoroughbred and harness racing; (iii) amount of state and local taxes collected and remitted by jurisdiction; (iv) amount retained by the Virginia Racing Commission; and (v) amount retained by any licensee or operator. [June 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 99 F.1.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [7/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the gross gaming revenues generated from traditional horse racing wagering and from historical horse racing (HHR) wagering from any significant infrastructure limited licensee facility and each satellite facility licensee authorized for operation in the Commonwealth, including the actual dollar amount of the (i) total prize payout; (ii) total contributions to purses for thoroughbred and harness racing; (iii) amount of state and local taxes collected and remitted by jurisdiction; (iv) amount retained by the Virginia Racing Commission; and (v) amount retained by any licensee or operator. [July 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 99 F.1. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [8/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the gross gaming revenues generated from traditional horse racing wagering and from historical horse racing (HHR) wagering from any significant infrastructure limited licensee facility and each satellite facility licensee authorized for operation in the Commonwealth, including the actual dollar amount of the (i) total prize payout; (ii) total contributions to purses for thoroughbred and harness racing; (iii) amount of state and local taxes collected and remitted by jurisdiction; (iv) amount retained by the Virginia Racing Commission; and (v) amount retained by any licensee or operator. [August 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 99 F.1. (Special Session I, 2024**] - [9/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the actual number of days of live racing conducted across the Commonwealth for the preceding quarter, including all reporting requirements identified in Item 99.F.1 and F.2 of the 2024 Appropriation Act resulting from each day of live racing pursuant to Virginia Administrative Code § 11VAC10-47-190. [Q1 FY2025] **Appropriation Act - Item 99 F.3. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*10/15/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the gross gaming revenues generated from traditional horse racing wagering and from historical horse racing (HHR) wagering from any significant infrastructure limited licensee facility and each satellite facility licensee authorized for operation in the Commonwealth, including the actual dollar amount of the (i) total prize payout; (ii) total contributions to purses for thoroughbred and harness racing; (iii) amount of state and local taxes collected and remitted by jurisdiction; (iv) amount retained by the Virginia Racing Commission; and (v) amount retained by any licensee or operator. [September 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 99 F.1. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [10/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the gross gaming revenues generated from traditional horse racing wagering and from historical horse racing (HHR) wagering from any significant infrastructure limited licensee facility and each satellite facility licensee authorized for operation in the Commonwealth, including the actual dollar amount of the (i) total prize payout; (ii) total contributions to purses for thoroughbred and harness racing; (iii) amount of state and local taxes collected and remitted by jurisdiction; (iv) amount retained by the Virginia Racing Commission; and (v) amount retained by any licensee or operator. [October 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 99 F.1. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/30/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the gross gaming revenues generated from traditional horse racing wagering and from historical horse racing (HHR) wagering from any significant infrastructure limited licensee facility and each satellite facility licensee authorized for operation in the Commonwealth, including the actual dollar amount of the (i) total prize payout; (ii) total contributions to purses for thoroughbred and harness racing; (iii) amount of state and local taxes collected and remitted by jurisdiction; (iv) amount retained by the Virginia Racing Commission; and (v) amount retained by any licensee or operator. [November 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 99 F.1. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [12/31/2024]

Virginia Resources Authority

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the Virginia Resources Authority, including reporting requirements of the Flood Prevention and Protection Assistance Fund, pursuant to Code of Virginia § 10.1-603.23, as well as the reporting requirements of the Virginia Airports Revolving Fund, pursuant to Code of Virginia § 5.1-30.9. **Code of Virginia - § 62.1-222** - [12/1/2024]

Virginia Retirement System and Department of Human Resource Management

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the detailed aggregate of eligibility determinations for employees in accordance with Code of Virginia § 9.1-400, and shall tabulate claims data, types of injuries and associated costs with provided benefits. **Appropriation Act - Item 498 H. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [1/1/2024]

Virginia School for the Deaf and the Blind

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by Virginia School for the Deaf and the Blind and on the School's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

Virginia Tourism Authority

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Virginia Tourism Authority and on the Authority's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602** (**B**.) - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quinquennial report on the policies for the procurement of goods and services that: 1. Seek competition to the maximum practical degree; 2. Require competitive negotiation for professional services, which includes the requirements of Code of Virginia §§ 2.2-4302.2 and 2.2-4303.1, unless there is only one source practically available and the Authority has complied with the requirements of subsection C; 3. Prohibit discrimination against a bidder or offeror based on race, religion, color, sex, sexual orientation, gender identity, national origin, age, disability, status as a service disabled veteran, or any other basis prohibited by federal or state law relating to discrimination in employment; and 4. Incorporate the prompt payment principles of Code of Virginia § 2.2-4350 and the payment clauses of Code of Virginia § 2.2-4354, and include provisions for the inspection of public records in Code of Virginia § 2.2-4342. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2325 (F.)** - [11/1/2024]

Virginia Tourism Authority and Department of Historic Resources

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings of the historic study describing the Green Book in Virginia by documenting surviving buildings, including an architectural survey to improve information for at least 60 existing Green Book properties. **Appropriation Act - Item 126 O.2. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [6/30/2024]

Virginia Veterans Services Foundation

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the funding levels and services of the Veterans Services Fund. Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2715 (B.) - [*11/30/2024*]

Virginia-Israel Advisory Board

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary of the Virginia-Israel Advisory Board on the activities and expenditure of state funds. Code of Virginia - § 30-281.1 (G.) - [1/11/2024]

Work Group on the Review of the Rate and Distribution of Pari-mutuel Pools Generated by Wagering on Historic Horse Racing

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the work group convened to review the rate and distribution of pari-mutuel pools generated by wagering on historic horse racing at satellite facilities pursuant to § 59.1-

392, Code of Virginia, including the corresponding distribution of future revenues to localities beginning July 1, 2025. Appropriation Act - Item 1 V. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/15/2024]

House Committee on Health and Human Services

Advisory Council on Pediatric Autoimmune Neuropsychiatric Disorders Associated with Streptococcal Infections and Pediatric Acute-onset Neuropsychiatric Syndrome

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the recommendations of the Advisory Council related to: 1. Practice guidelines for the diagnosis and treatment of pediatric autoimmune neuropsychiatric disorders associated with streptococcal infections and pediatric acute-onset neuropsychiatric syndrome; 2. Mechanisms to increase clinical awareness and education regarding pediatric autoimmune neuropsychiatric disorders associated with streptococcal infections and pediatric acute-onset neuropsychiatric disorders and pediatricians, school-based health centers, and providers of mental health services; 3. Outreach to educators and parents to increase awareness of pediatric autoimmune neuropsychiatric disorders associated with streptococcal infections and pediatric syndrome; and 4. Development of a network of volunteer experts on the diagnosis and treatment of pediatric acute-onset neuropsychiatric disorders associated with streptococcal infections and pediatric acute-onset neuropsychiatric disorders associated with streptococcal infections and pediatric acute-onset neuropsychiatric disorders associated with streptococcal infections and pediatric acute-onset neuropsychiatric disorders associated with streptococcal infections and pediatric acute-onset neuropsychiatric disorders associated with streptococcal infections and pediatric acute-onset neuropsychiatric disorders associated with streptococcal infections and pediatric acute-onset neuropsychiatric disorders associated with streptococcal infections and pediatric acute-onset neuropsychiatric disorders associated with streptococcal infections and pediatric acute-onset neuropsychiatric disorders associated with streptococcal infections and pediatric acute-onset neuropsychiatric syndrome to assist in the delivery of education and outreach. Code of Virginia - § 32.1-73.10 - [12/1/2024]

Alzheimer's Disease and Related Disorders Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the activities and recommendations of the Alzheimer's Disease and Related Disorders Commission. Code of Virginia - § 51.5-154 (D.5.) - [10/1/2024]

Autism Advisory Council

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the Autism Advisory Council on progress updates and recommended next steps to be taken by agencies in the following year. Code of Virginia - § 30-329.2 (B.) - [12/1/2024]

Behavioral Health Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary on the interim activities and work of the Behavioral Health Commission. [Includes reporting requirements of Code of Virginia § 30-405 (9.)] Code of Virginia - § 30-407 - [1/10/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Expedited Diversion to Court-ordered Treatment – 2023. Request of House of Delegates (2024) - [1/15/2024]

Board of Health

OVERDUE - Annual report of the Virginia Board of Health. Code of Virginia - § 32.1-14 - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the Board of Health on its review of immunization of patients against certain diseases. **Code of Virginia - § 32.1-46 (F.)** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report by the Board of Health on the human research projects reviewed and approved and any significant deviations from the proposals as approved. **Code of Virginia - § 32.1-12.1** - [*10/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the State Health Services Plan Task Force convened to develop recommendations on the expedited review of project types subject to certificate of public need requirements that are generally non-contested and present limited health planning impacts, and shall include recommendations regarding (i) what facilities and project types listed in § 32.1-102.1:3 of the Code of Virginia should be added to the expedited review process, (ii) criteria that should apply to any project types subject to expedited review, and (iii) a framework for the application and approval process of such projects. **Chapter 423 Enactment Clause 1. (Regular Session, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

Board of Medical Assistance Services

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Biennial Report of the Board of Medical Assistance Services. [The BMAS Board meets quarterly (generally April, June, September and December). This report will be submitted once the Board has completed its annual meetings for the year.] **Code of Virginia - § 32.1-324 (A.)** - [*10/1/2024*]

Board of Nursing

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the work group convened to develop recommendations to enable medication aides registered by the Board of Nursing to administer drugs to residents in a certified nursing facility licensed by the Department of Health. **Chapter 284 Enactment Clause 3. (Regular Session, 2024)** - [11/1/2024]

Board of Physical Therapy

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Summary report of disciplinary actions taken against physical therapists whose conduct resulted in physical harm to a patient when such patient received dry needling treatment or more than 60 consecutive days of

physical therapy treatment without a physician referral. [Reporting requirements of Chapter 136, Enactment Clause 2., 2023 Acts of Assembly, are identical.] **Chapter 137 Enactment Clause 2.** (**Regular Session, 2023**) - [*12/1/2024*]

Cancer Action Coalition of Virginia

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on changes to the Virginia Cancer Plan. House Joint Resolution 56 (Regular Session, 2010) - [*1/10/2024*]

Cannabis Public Health Advisory Council

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim activity and work of the Cannabis Public Health Advisory Council. Code of Virginia - § 4.1-603 (D.3.) - [1/10/2024]

Chief Information Officer of the Commonwealth

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the results of security audits, the extent to which security policy, standards, and guidelines have been adopted by executive branch and independent agencies, and a list of those executive branch agencies and independent agencies that have not implemented acceptable security and risk management regulations, policies, standards, and guidelines to control unauthorized uses, intrusions, or other security threats. **Code of Virginia** - § 2.2-2009 (C.) - [10/1/2024]

Commission on School Construction and Modernization

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim activity and work of the Commission on School Construction and Modernization. **Code of Virginia - § 30-388 (6.)** - [*1/10/2024*]

Commission on Wellness and Opportunity

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim activity and work of the Commission on Wellness and Opportunity. **Code of Virginia - § 30-382** - [*1/10/2024*]

Commonwealth Health Research Board

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the research efforts supported by the Commonwealth Health Research Board and expenditures from the Commonwealth Health Research Fund. **Code of Virginia - § 32.1-162.30** - [*1/10/2024*]

Compensation Board

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the number and diagnoses of inmates with mental illnesses in local and regional jails, the treatment services provided, and expenditures on jail mental health programs. The report shall be prepared in cooperation with the Virginia Sheriffs Association, the Virginia Association of Regional Jails, the Virginia Association of Community Services Boards, and the Department of Behavioral Health and Developmental Services, and shall be coordinated with the data submissions required for the annual jail cost report. **Appropriation Act - Item 61 J.1. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the jail revenues and expenditures for all local and regional jails and jail farms which receive funds from the Compensation Board, including an audited statement of revenues and expenses for inmate canteen accounts, telephone commission funds, inmate medical co-payment funds, and any other fees collected from inmates and investment/interest monies. **Appropriation Act - Item 67 K.1. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [12/1/2024]

Department for Aging and Rehabilitative Services

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Biennial report on the Virginia Public Guardian and Conservator Program and developing trends with regard to the need for guardians, conservators and other types of surrogate decision-making services, including statistical data on these programs. **Code of Virginia - § 51.5-150 (B.9.)** - [1/1/2024]

PUBLISHED - Annual report of the Virginia State Rehabilitation Council. Code of Virginia - § 51.5-129 - [1/10/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on brain injury services, documenting the number of individuals served, services provided, and success in attracting non-state resources. Appropriation Act - Item 314 N.8. (Special Session I, 2024) - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the Auxiliary Grant (AG) program oversight findings and activities, including for each month of the previous fiscal year, the number of AG recipients living in a supportive housing setting, as well as the number of individuals receiving an AG supportive housing slot that were discharged from a state behavioral health facility in the prior 12 months. **Appropriation Act - Item 319 C. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the evaluation of local public guardian and conservator programs, including trends on the need for public guardians, conservators, and other types of surrogate decision-making services. **Code of Virginia - § 51.5-150 (B.9.)** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the activities and recommendations of the Commonwealth Council on Aging. Code of Virginia - § 51.5-128 (C.) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the human research projects reviewed and approved, and any significant deviations from the proposals as approved. **Code of Virginia - § 51.5-132** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report that details all of the vocational rehabilitation program revenues and spending from the prior fiscal year, and spending projections for the current and upcoming fiscal years. Appropriation Act - Item 314 A.4. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual status report on the results of the interdisciplinary plan of care and dementia care management for 88 individuals diagnosed with dementia, provided through a partnership between the Memory and Aging Care Clinic at the University of Virginia and the Alzheimer's Association and the Martha W. Goodson Center of Riverside Health Services and the Peninsula Agency on Aging. [Includes reporting requirements for Item 315.M. of the 2024 Appropriation Act.] **Appropriation Act - Item 315 J. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

Department of Behavioral Health and Developmental Services

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Quarterly report on the collection and compilation of the data on the total number of licensed and mental health inpatient psychiatric beds for children and adolescents; and the total number of licensed psychiatric residential treatment facility beds for children. [Q2 FY 2024] Code of Virginia - § 37.2-308 (C.) - [2/15/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Quarterly report on the expense of surveillance activities and testing costs of residents and staff in order to avoid and manage COVID-19 outbreaks at state facilities, including the number of tests administered. Appropriation Act - Item 317 D. (Special Session I, 2023) - [4/15/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Quarterly report on the collection and compilation of the data on the total number of licensed and mental health inpatient psychiatric beds for children and adolescents; and the total number of licensed psychiatric residential treatment facility beds for children. [Q3 FY 2024] **Code of Virginia - § 37.2-308 (C.)** - [*5/15/2024*]

 $\underline{OVERDUE}$ - Annual report on the distribution and use of the grant funds provided to members of the Virginia Association of Recovery Residences for recovery support services. Appropriation Act - Item 296 L.1. (Special Session I, 2024) - [8/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the General Fund and Nongeneral Fund allocations and authorized position levels for each state-operated behavioral health facility. **Appropriation Act - Item 303 (Special Session I, 2024)** - [8/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Report on the General Fund and Nongeneral Fund allocations and authorized position levels for each state-operated training center. Appropriation Act - Item 308 (Special Session I, 2024) - [8/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Quarterly report on the collection and compilation of the data on the total number of licensed and mental health inpatient psychiatric beds for children and adolescents; and the total number of licensed psychiatric residential treatment facility beds for children. [Q3 FY 2024] **Code of Virginia - § 37.2-308 (C.)** - [8/15/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Quarterly report on the collection and compilation of the data on the total number of licensed and mental health inpatient psychiatric beds for children and adolescents; and the total number of licensed psychiatric residential treatment facility beds for children. [Q4 FY 2024] **Code of Virginia - § 37.2-308 (C.)** - [8/15/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the number of individuals served through discharge assistance plans and the types of services provided. **Appropriation Act - Item 301 B. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Report on the allocation and funding for Programs of Assertive Community Treatment (PACT) in the Commonwealth, including information on the cost of each team, the cost per individual served and the cost effectiveness of each PACT in diverting individuals from state and local hospitalization and stabilizing individuals in the community. **Appropriation Act - Item 295 T. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Report on the number of individuals who are discharged from state behavioral health hospitals who receive supportive housing services, the number of individuals who are on the hospitals' extraordinary barrier list who could receive supportive housing services, and the number of individuals in the community who receive supportive housing services and whether they are at risk of institutionalization. The report shall also include the average length of stay in permanent supportive housing for individuals receiving such services and report how the funding is reinvested when individuals discontinue receiving such services. Appropriation Act - Item 297 Y.2. (Special Session I, 2024) - [11/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Quarterly report on the collection and compilation of the data on the total number of licensed and mental health inpatient psychiatric beds for children and adolescents; and the total number of licensed psychiatric residential treatment facility beds for children. [Q1 FY 2025] **Code of Virginia - § 37.2-308 (C.)** - [*11/15/2024*]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report of the Developmental Disabilities Mortality Review Committee (the Committee) on the statistical and other data on the deaths of persons with a developmental disability who were receiving services from a

provider licensed by the Department of Behavioral Health and Developmental Services or in a training center or other state facility at the time of their death, including recommendations developed by the Committee to address the conditions that led to such deaths. **Code of Virginia - § 37.2-314.1 (F.)** - [*12/1/2024*]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the effectiveness and outcomes of program funding to Community Service Boards and Behavioral Health Authorities for same-day access for community behavioral health services. **Chapter 683 Enactment Clause 4. (Regular Session, 2017)** - [*12/1/2024*]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the operation of Virginia's publicly-funded behavioral health and developmental services system. The report shall include a brief narrative and data on the numbers of individuals receiving state facility services or CSB services, including purchased inpatient psychiatric services, the types and amounts of services received by these individuals, and CSB and state facility service capacities, staffing, revenues, and expenditures. The annual report also shall describe major new initiatives implemented during the past year and shall provide information on the accomplishment of systemic outcome and performance measures during the year. [Includes reporting requirements of Item 295.I. of the 2024 Appropriation Act.] **Code of Virginia - § 37.2-304 (12.)** - [*12/1/2024*]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the status of the contract for the use of up to eight beds of a 20-bed acute, inpatient psychiatric unit at Chesapeake Regional Healthcare for state purposes to increase diversion from state mental health hospitals, including an estimate of the potential cost savings of diversion from state hospital beds that could occur with use of the eight beds, and an estimated annual state contribution to support Chesapeake Regional Healthcare. **Appropriation Act - Item 296 Q. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [12/1/2024]

 $\underline{OVERDUE}$ - Report that: (i) identifies all current Department of Behavioral Health and Developmental Services (DBHDS) requirements related to documentation and reporting of CSB (Consumer Services Boards) behavioral health services, (ii) identifies which of these requirements currently apply to work by CSB direct care staff, (iii) identifies any DBHDS requirements of direct care staff that are duplicative of or conflict with other DBHDS requirements, and (iv) eliminates any requirements that are not essential to ensuring consumers receive effective and timely services. Appropriation Act - Item 295 OO.2. (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Interim report on the implementation of the provisions of Chapter 780 of the 2024 Acts of Assembly in using certified evaluators to conduct temporary detention order evaluations, and the impact on the state hospital census. **Chapter 780 Enactment Clause 4. (Regular Session, 2024)** - [*12/15/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the expense of surveillance activities and testing costs of residents and staff in order to avoid and manage COVID-19 outbreaks at state facilities, including the number of tests administered. Appropriation Act - Item 317 D. (Special Session I, 2023) - [1/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the number of additional individuals who have applied for compensation to individuals who were involuntarily sterilized pursuant to the Virginia Eugenical Sterilization Act and who were living as of February 1, 2015. **Appropriation Act - Item 311 S.5. (Special Session I, 2022)** - [4/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the expansion of therapeutic intervention and discharge planning services to seven days a week at Central State Hospital and Southern Virginia Mental Health Institute, including the impact on length of stay, number of discharges occurring during the expanded service time, and overall impact on discharge planning and the census of the affected facilities. **Appropriation Act - Item 301 D. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [8/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the revenue collections, expenditures and allocations of the Problem Gambling Treatment and Support Fund for the prior fiscal year. **Appropriation Act - Item 295 GG. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on (i) Community Services Boards (CSB) performance in improving the functioning levels of its consumers based on composite and individual item scores from the DLA-20 assessment, or results from another comparable assessment, by CSB, (ii) changes in CSB performance in improving consumer functioning levels over time, by CSB, (iii) any substantial underperformance or non-compliance and associated enforcement actions, and (iv) the use of functional assessment data by the Department of Behavioral Health and Developmental Services to improve CSB performance. **Appropriation Act - Item 295 OO.1.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the disbursement of the funds used to provide alternative transportation for adults and children under a temporary detention order or involuntary commitment order who are awaiting transport to an inpatient bed, including the effectiveness and outcomes of the program funding. **Appropriation Act - Item 296 E. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the utilization of, and recommendations to enhance the use of, supported decisionmaking agreements. **Code of Virginia - § 37.2-314.3 (C.)** - [*11/1/2024*] <u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations on the study of existing, and developing new, if necessary, alternative placements that are effective, safe, and therapeutic for children and youth who would otherwise be admitted to the Commonwealth Center for Children and Adolescents (CCCA), including information on (i) the types and locations of alternative placements identified, (ii) the number and treatment needs of children and youth who could be admitted at each placement type identified, (iii) the cost and funding sources for each placement type, and (iv) steps that remain to be taken to identify a sufficient number of appropriate alternative placements for all children and youth who would otherwise be admitted to the CCCA. Appropriation Act - Item 301 G. (Special Session I, 2024) - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the (a) total revenues used to support Part C services, (b) total expenses for all Part C services, (c) total number of infants, toddlers and families served using all Part C revenues, and (d) services provided to those infants, toddlers, and families. **Appropriation Act - Item 297 H.2.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [11/15/2024]

PUBLISHED - Annual report regarding the comprehensive crisis system (Marcus alert system) and the effectiveness of such system in meeting the goals set forth in Code of Virginia § 37.2-311.1, and shall include, for the previous calendar year, (i) a description of approved local Marcus alert programs in the Commonwealth, including the number of such programs operating in the Commonwealth, the number of such programs added in the previous calendar year, and an analysis of how such programs work to connect the Commonwealth's comprehensive crisis system and mobile crisis response programs; (ii) the number of calls received by the crisis call center, established pursuant to this section; (iii) the number of mobile crisis responses, undertaken by community care teams and mobile crisis teams in the Commonwealth; (iv) the number of mobile crisis responses that involved law-enforcement backup; (v) the number of crisis incidents and injuries to any parties involved; (vi) an analysis of the overall operation of any local protocols adopted or programs established pursuant to § 9.1-193, including any disparities in response and outcomes by race and ethnicity of individuals experiencing a behavioral health crisis and recommendations for improvement of the programs; (vii) a description of the overall function of the Marcus alert program and the comprehensive crisis system, including a description of any successes and any challenges encountered; and (viii) recommendations for improvement of the Marcus alert system and approved local Marcus alert programs; and shall also include (a) a description of barriers to establishment of a local Marcus alert system program and community care or mobile crisis team to provide mobile crisis response in each geographical area served by a community services board or behavioral health authority in which such program and team has not been established, and (b) a plan for addressing such barriers in order to increase the number of local Marcus alert programs and community care or mobile crisis teams. Code of Virginia - § 37.2-311.1 (D.) -[11/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the activities related to suicide prevention across the lifespan. Code of Virginia - § 37.2-312.1 (B.) - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the substance abuse treatment program utilizing non-narcotic, long-acting, injectable prescription drug treatment regimens ("treatment") used in conjunction with drug treatment court programs, including the number of participants, the number of drug courts that utilized the funding, and the number of treatments administered. Appropriation Act - Item 295 X. (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/1/2024]

Department of Corrections

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual data report on the medical treatment provided to offenders at each facility, to include, as a proportion of average daily population at each facility, the levels of inmates who received care, including: the specific proportions of inmates from each facility who were treated as inpatients, the specific proportion of inmates from each facility who were treated as outpatients, data on prescription drug administration, and the proportion of inmates from each facility who received other discrete services. **Appropriation Act - Item 390 N. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the quarterly reports on inmate demographics, offenses and health-related problems. **Code of Virginia - § 53.1-10 (7.)** - [*1/10/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the implementation and usage of the behavioral correction program. Appropriation Act - Item 402 G.3. (Special Session I, 2023) - [6/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual status report on the Statewide Community-Based Corrections System for State-Responsible Offenders. The report shall include a description of the department's progress in implementing evidence-based practices in probation and parole districts, and its plan to continue expanding this initiative into additional districts. The section of the status report on evidence-based practices shall include an evaluation of the effectiveness of these practices in reducing recidivism and how that effectiveness is measured. **Appropriation Act - Item 384 A. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the status of jail construction and renovation projects as approved for funding by the General Assembly. The report shall be limited to those projects which increase bed capacity and shall include a brief

summary description of each project, the total capital cost of the project and the approved state share of the capital cost, the number of beds approved, along with the net number of new beds if existing beds are to be removed, and the closure of any existing facilities, if applicable. The report shall also include the six-year population forecast, as well as the double-bunking capacity compared to the rated capacity for each project listed, as well as the general fund impact on community corrections programs as reported by the Department of Criminal Justice Services, and the recommended financing arrangements and estimated general fund requirements for debt service as provided by the State Treasurer. **Appropriation Act - Item 385 B. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the status of opioid treatment programs in the detention and diversion centers, including recidivism and illegal drug relapse of participants in the program. Appropriation Act - Item 387 B. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the work group on the progress and outcomes of the university health system medical pilots. **Appropriation Act - Item 389 D. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*10/15/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the use of funding for seminars on overcoming obstacles to re-entry and promoting family integration in the correctional centers designated for intensive re-entry programs. Appropriation Act - Item 390 K. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/15/2024]

Department of Criminal Justice Services

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the qualitative and quantitative data of pilot site performance, including: (i) mental health screenings and assessments provided to inmates, (ii) mental health treatment plans and services provided to inmates, (iii) jail safety incidents involving inmates and jail staff, (iv) the provision of appropriate services after release, (v) the number of inmates re-arrested or re-incarcerated within 90 days after release following a positive identification for mental health disorders in jail or the receipt of mental health treatment within the facility. **Appropriation Act - Item 394 J.3.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the stakeholder work group convened to study and make recommendations related to prioritizing treatment for incarcerated women who are pregnant and in need of substance abuse treatment. **Chapter 625 Enactment Clause 1. (Regular Session, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

Department of Health

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Monthly report of the work group convened to (i) evaluate the methods by which vaccines and other medications necessary to treat or prevent the spread of COVID-19 are made available to the public, (ii) identify and develop a plan to implement specific actions necessary to ensure such vaccines and other medications are equitably distributed in the Commonwealth to ensure all residents of the Commonwealth are able to access such vaccines and other medications, and (iii) make recommendations for any statutory, regulatory, or budgetary actions necessary to implement such plan. [January 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 291 I.** (Special Session I, 2023) - [*1*/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Monthly report of the work group convened to (i) evaluate the methods by which vaccines and other medications necessary to treat or prevent the spread of COVID-19 are made available to the public, (ii) identify and develop a plan to implement specific actions necessary to ensure such vaccines and other medications are equitably distributed in the Commonwealth to ensure all residents of the Commonwealth are able to access such vaccines and other medications, and (iii) make recommendations for any statutory, regulatory, or budgetary actions necessary to implement such plan. [February 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 291 I.** (**Special Session I, 2023**) - [2/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Monthly report of the work group convened to (i) evaluate the methods by which vaccines and other medications necessary to treat or prevent the spread of COVID-19 are made available to the public, (ii) identify and develop a plan to implement specific actions necessary to ensure such vaccines and other medications are equitably distributed in the Commonwealth to ensure all residents of the Commonwealth are able to access such vaccines and other medications, and (iii) make recommendations for any statutory, regulatory, or budgetary actions necessary to implement such plan. [March 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 291 I.** (**Special Session I, 2023**) - [3/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Monthly report of the work group convened to (i) evaluate the methods by which vaccines and other medications necessary to treat or prevent the spread of COVID-19 are made available to the public, (ii) identify and develop a plan to implement specific actions necessary to ensure such vaccines and other medications are equitably distributed in the Commonwealth to ensure all residents of the Commonwealth are able to access such vaccines and other medications, and (iii) make recommendations for any statutory, regulatory, or budgetary actions necessary to implement such plan. [April 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 291 I. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [4/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Monthly report of the work group convened to (i) evaluate the methods by which vaccines and other medications necessary to treat or prevent the spread of COVID-19 are made available to the public, (ii) identify and develop a plan to implement specific actions necessary to ensure such vaccines and other medications are equitably

distributed in the Commonwealth to ensure all residents of the Commonwealth are able to access such vaccines and other medications, and (iii) make recommendations for any statutory, regulatory, or budgetary actions necessary to implement such plan. [May 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 291 I.** (Special Session I, 2023) - [5/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Monthly report of the work group convened to (i) evaluate the methods by which vaccines and other medications necessary to treat or prevent the spread of COVID-19 are made available to the public, (ii) identify and develop a plan to implement specific actions necessary to ensure such vaccines and other medications are equitably distributed in the Commonwealth to ensure all residents of the Commonwealth are able to access such vaccines and other medications, and (iii) make recommendations for any statutory, regulatory, or budgetary actions necessary to implement such plan. [June 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 291 I.** (Special Session I, 2023) - [6/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Report on the effectiveness of the long acting reversible contraceptives (LARC) program, including impacts on morbidity, reduction in abortions and unplanned pregnancies, and impacts on maternal health such as an increase in the length of time between births, metrics used to measure results, actual program expenditures, and projected expenditures. **Appropriation Act - Item 278 F.2. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual progress report on the Emergency Department Care Coordination Program (EDCC), including, but not limited to: (i) the participation rate of hospitals and health systems, providers and subscribing health plans; (ii) strategies for sustaining the program and methods to continue to improve care coordination; and (iii) the impact on health care utilization and quality goals such as reducing the frequency of visits by high-volume Emergency Department utilizers and avoiding duplication of health care services. **Appropriation Act - Item 283 B.3. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report of all gifts, donations, grants and bequests accepted; the names of the donors; and the respective amounts contributed by each donor to the Virginia Pregnant Women Support Fund. Code of Virginia - 32.1-11.6 (B.) - [10/1/2024]

 $\underline{OVERDUE}$ - Quarterly status report on program spending that indicates whether spending is consistent with the available appropriation. (Q1 FY2025) **Appropriation Act - Item 283 G.2.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/31/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Report on the review of the financial and operational status of the Department of Health, including a review of each program area; an assessment of budget, fiscal, procurement, human resources, and grant management functions; identification of all measures that have been put in place to ensure adequate central oversight and internal controls; and development and implementation of a corrective action plan for any organizational deficiencies uncovered during this review. **Appropriation Act - Item 283 G.1. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/15/2024*]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the implementation of a plan for services for substance-exposed infants in the Commonwealth of Virginia. The plan shall support a trauma-informed approach to identification and treatment of substance-exposed infants and their caregivers and shall include options for improving screening and identification of substance-using pregnant women; use of multidisciplinary approaches to intervention and service delivery during the prenatal period and following the birth of the substance-exposed child; and referral among providers serving substance-exposed infants and their families and caregivers. **Code of Virginia - § 32.1-73.12** - [*12/1/2024*]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Report on the activities, findings, and recommendations of the work group established to study continuing health information needs and to develop recommendations for design, development, and operation of systems and strategies to meet those needs. **Code of Virginia - § 32.1-276.9:1 (B.)** - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the number of procedures approved for payment pursuant to § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia, including a description of the nature of the fetal abnormality, to the extent permitted by law, as required for eligibility under § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia. (December 2023) **Appropriation Act - Item 291 G. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [*1/31/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the number of procedures approved for payment pursuant to § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia, including a description of the nature of the fetal abnormality, to the extent permitted by law, as required for eligibility under § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia. (January 2024) **Appropriation Act - Item 291 G. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [2/29/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the number of procedures approved for payment pursuant to § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia, including a description of the nature of the fetal abnormality, to the extent permitted by law, as required for eligibility under § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia. (February 2024) **Appropriation Act - Item 291 G. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [*3/31/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the number of procedures approved for payment pursuant to § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia, including a description of the nature of the fetal abnormality, to the extent permitted by law, as required for eligibility under § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia. (March 2024) **Appropriation Act - Item 291 G. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [4/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the number of procedures approved for payment pursuant to § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia, including a description of the nature of the fetal abnormality, to the extent permitted by law, as required for eligibility under § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia. (April 2024) **Appropriation Act - Item 291 G. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [*5/31/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the number of procedures approved for payment pursuant to § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia, including a description of the nature of the fetal abnormality, to the extent permitted by law, as required for eligibility under § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia. (May 2024) **Appropriation Act - Item 291 G. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [6/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on stroke care improvement initiatives undertaken, and a summary report of the data collected pursuant to Code of Virginia § 32.1-111.15:1. Code of Virginia - § 32.1-111.15:1 (E.) - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the number of procedures approved for payment pursuant to § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia, including a description of the nature of the fetal abnormality, to the extent permitted by law, as required for eligibility under § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia. (June 2024) **Appropriation Act - Item 275 F. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [7/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the number of procedures approved for payment pursuant to § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia, including a description of the nature of the fetal abnormality, to the extent permitted by law, as required for eligibility under § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia. (July 2024) **Appropriation Act - Item 275 F. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [8/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the number of procedures approved for payment pursuant to § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia, including a description of the nature of the fetal abnormality, to the extent permitted by law, as required for eligibility under § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia. (August 2024) **Appropriation Act - Item 275 F. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual policy review of criteria and levels of concern for certain toxic substances used in determining whether to issue a Fish Consumption Advisory. **Code of Virginia - § 32.1-248.01** - [*10/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the criteria for distributing funds, including specific goals and outcome measures, to community-based programs that provide patient assistance, education, and family-centered support for individuals suffering from sickle cell disease. **Appropriation Act - Item 279 N. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the patients who have been removed or diverted from the Virginia Medication Assistance Program (VA MAP), formerly AIDS Drug Assistance Program, due to budget considerations. Appropriation Act - Item 275 E. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report of services provided by dental hygienists pursuant to the "remote supervision" protocol, including their impact upon the oral health of the citizens of the Commonwealth. **Code of Virginia - § 54.1-2722 (E.)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report of the Office of Emergency Medical Services on the amount of funding for each hospital, eligible for funding from the Trauma Center Fund, that receives patients through Virginia State Police's (VSP) med-flight operations in the Richmond area in order to support the paramedics or flight nurses provided by Chesterfield County, and shall take into account the overall costs of such paramedics or flight nurses, excluding any direct state appropriation, and determine a cost allocation for the hospital based on their share of the total number of VSP med-flight patients transported to the hospital for the prior fiscal year. **Appropriation Act - Item 272 B.2.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the inventory of all fees collected by the Department of Health (the Agency) for its operations that: (i) lists every fee collected by the Agency; (ii) provides the legal authority for each fee and whether or not the Agency has discretion to change it; (iii) contains the amount of the fee and the revenue generated by the fee over the prior three fiscal years; (iv) lists the last time the fee was increased or decreased; and (v) whether the fee is sufficient to

cover the costs of the activity for which it is collected, including a recommendation on the fee amount that is appropriate. **Appropriation Act - Item 283 H. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*10/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the status of current grants issued by the Office of Grants Administration, including the grantor and grant name, award amount, duration, expenditure data, number of grant funded positions, and commitment of state funds. **Appropriation Act - Item 283 F. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [10/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the number of procedures approved for payment pursuant to § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia, including a description of the nature of the fetal abnormality, to the extent permitted by law, as required for eligibility under § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia. (September 2024) **Appropriation Act - Item 275 F.** (Special Session **I**, 2024) - [*10/31/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the information obtained from the Statewide Sickle Cell Disease Registry. Code of Virginia - § 32.1-73.27 - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Progress report in developing a plan for (i) the procurement and distribution of naloxone or other opioid antagonists used for opioid overdose reversal to each state agency and (ii) the possession of naloxone or other opioid antagonists used for overdose reversal by each state agency. **Chapter 440 Enactment Clause 3. (Regular Session, 2024)** - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the number of procedures approved for payment pursuant to § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia, including a description of the nature of the fetal abnormality, to the extent permitted by law, as required for eligibility under § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia. (October 2024) **Appropriation Act - Item 275 F. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/30/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the inspections of hospitals licensed by the Department of Health as may be necessary to ensure that sexual assault survivor treatment plans, sexual assault survivor transfer plans, and pediatric sexual assault survivor transfer plans are implemented in accordance with the requirements of Article 8, of Chapter 5, of Title 32.1, of the Code of Virginia. **Code of Virginia - § 32.1-162.15:7 (B.)** - [*12/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Interim report on the compliance with providing outreach and education to homeowners relating to onsite sewage treatment system pump-out requirements adopted pursuant to the Chesapeake Bay Preservation Act in the localities specified in subsection L of § 32.1-164 of the Code of Virginia and subsection H of § 62.1-44.15:72 of the Code of Virginia, and the incorporated towns within such localities, and recommendations to improve compliance with onsite sewage treatment system pump-out requirements adopted pursuant to the Chesapeake Bay Preservation Act. **Chapter 486 Enactment Clause 2. (Regular Session, 2022)** - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the number of procedures approved for payment pursuant to § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia, including a description of the nature of the fetal abnormality, to the extent permitted by law, as required for eligibility under § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia. (November 2024) **Appropriation Act - Item 275 F. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*12/31/2024*]

Department of Health Professions

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the number of out-of-state health care practitioners who have utilized the temporary authorization to practice pending licensure and have not subsequently been issued full licensure. **Code of Virginia -** § **54.1-2408.4** - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Biennial report on the summary of the board's fiscal affairs, the description of the board's activities, the statistical information regarding the administrative hearings and decisions of the board, the general summary of all complaints received against licensees and the procedures used to resolve the complaints, and the description of any action taken by the board designed to increase public awareness of board operations and to facilitate public participation. In addition, it includes, in those portions of its report relating to the Board of Medicine, a compilation of the data required by § 54.1-2910.1. **Code of Virginia - § 54.1-114 - [11/1/2024]**

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the utilization of the Prescription Monitoring Program and any impact on prescribing opioids. **Code of Virginia - § 54.1-2523.1 (A.)** - [*11/1/2024*]

Department of Housing and Community Development

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the strategies developed and the progress on implementation for housing individuals with serious mental illness. Appropriation Act - Item 114 H. (Special Session I, 2023) - [1/10/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the grant awards and expenditures from the Virginia Growth and Opportunity Fund, including, but not be limited to, total appropriations made or transferred to the fund, total grants awarded, total expenditures from the fund, cash balances, and balances available for future commitments, and shall further summarize such amounts by the allocations provided in paragraph Item 115.N.2. of 2023 Appropriation Act, including amounts

allocated to support organizational and capacity building activities, amounts allocated to regional councils based on each region's share of the state population, and amounts to be awarded on a competitive basis. [Q3 FY2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 115 N.6.a. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [4/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Plan outlining the proposed uses of the Virginia Housing Trust Fund that have been appropriated for fiscal year 2015, including the impact of the loans and grants awarded through the fund, including but not limited to, (i) the number of affordable rental housing units repaired or newly constructed, (ii) the number of individuals receiving down payment and/or closing assistance, and (iii) the accomplishments and progress in reducing homelessness achieved by the additional support provided through the fund. [Includes reporting requirements of Item 102.E.2. of the 2024 Appropriation Act.] **Code of Virginia - § 36-142 (E.)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the homeless programs, including, but not limited to, the number of (i) emergency shelter beds, (ii) transitional housing units, (iii) single room occupancy dwellings, (iv) homeless intervention programs, (v) homeless prevention programs, and (vi) the number of homeless individuals supported by the permanent housing state funding on a locality and statewide basis and the accomplishments achieved by the additional state funding provided to the program in the first year. The report shall also include the number of Virginians served by these programs, the costs of the programs, and the financial and in-kind support provided by localities and nonprofit groups in these programs. **Appropriation Act - Item 102 B. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/4/2024*]

Department of Juvenile Justice

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the demographic characteristics of juveniles incarcerated in state juvenile correctional institutions, including the race or ethnicity, age, and gender of such persons; the types of and extent to which health-related problems are prevalent among such persons; and the report on the Virginia Juvenile Community Crime Control Act programs, including the number of juveniles served, the average cost for residential and nonresidential services, the number of employees, and descriptions of the contracts entered into by localities. [The reporting requirements of § 2.2-222, § 16.1-309.3, and § 66-13 C. are included in this report.] Appropriation Act - Item 426 F. (Special Session I, 2023) - [1/10/2024]

Department of Medical Assistance Services

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the work group convened to evaluate the criteria for hospitals to qualify for disproportionate share hospital (DSH) payments, and shall evaluate current DSH criteria, including the Medicaid inpatient utilization rate, to determine changes that are necessary to reflect the impact from the Commonwealth's expansion of Medicaid in 2019, and shall recommend a new Medicaid inpatient utilization threshold to qualify for DSH payments to ensure that those hospitals with the largest uncompensated care costs are receiving appropriate DSH payments. **Appropriation Act - Item 292 GG. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the expenditures for the prior fiscal year that ended on June 30 that includes the expenditures associated with changes in services and eligibility made in the Medicaid and FAMIS programs adopted by the General Assembly in the past session(s). The report shall also include expenditures related to changes in services and eligibility adopted in a General Assembly Session for five fiscal years beginning from the first year the policy impacted expenditures in the Medicaid and FAMIS programs, and each funding change shall be reported separately and show the impact by fiscal year. **Appropriation Act - Item 292 B.3.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Report on all costs, placements, and services associated with the additional slots added in Paragraphs J.4.a, J.4.b., and J.4.c. of Item 313 of the 2023 Appropriation Act. **Appropriation Act - Item 288 L.4.c.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the number of hospital readmissions, the cost, and the primary diagnosis of such readmissions when patients are readmitted to a hospital for the same or a similar diagnosis within 30 days of discharge, excluding planned readmissions, obstetrical readmissions, admissions to critical access hospitals, or in any case where the patient was originally discharged against medical advice. [Q4 FY23] **Appropriation Act - Item 304 III. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [*1*/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on Medicaid expenditures for diabetic and weight loss drugs. [Q2 FY2024] Appropriation Act - Item 304 ZZZZ.3. (Special Session I, 2023) - [3/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the number of applications processed on a monthly basis by the Cover Virginia Call Center, including payments made to the contractor. [Q2 FY 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 308 O.2. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [*3/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the number of hospital readmissions, the cost, and the primary diagnosis of such readmissions when patients are readmitted to a hospital for the same or a similar diagnosis within 30 days of discharge, excluding planned readmissions, obstetrical readmissions, admissions to critical access hospitals, or in any case where

the patient was originally discharged against medical advice. [Q1 FY24] **Appropriation Act - Item 304 III. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [4/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on Medicaid expenditures for diabetic and weight loss drugs. [Q3 FY2024] Appropriation Act - Item 304 ZZZZ.3. (Special Session I, 2023) - [6/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the number of applications processed on a monthly basis by the Cover Virginia Call Center, including payments made to the contractor. [Q3 FY 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 308 O.2.** (Special Session I, 2023) - [6/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report of the inventory of all proposed changes to the Commonwealth of Virginia's managed care contract to be included in the reprocurement for Cardinal Care Managed Care program awarded under RFP 13330 as compared to the existing managed care contract, including a description of how each change will impact the Medicaid program, the legal authorization for such change, and any fiscal impact. **Chapter 1, 2024 SSI, Item 304. BBBBB.** (2024) - [6/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the number of hospital readmissions, the cost, and the primary diagnosis of such readmissions when patients are readmitted to a hospital for the same or a similar diagnosis within 30 days of discharge, excluding planned readmissions, obstetrical readmissions, admissions to critical access hospitals, or in any case where the patient was originally discharged against medical advice. [Q2 FY24] **Appropriation Act - Item 288 AA. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [7/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on (i) the number of long-term services and supports screenings for eligibility for community and institutional long-term services and supports conducted pursuant to § 32.1-330 of the Code of Virginia, and (ii) the number of cases in which the Department of Medical Assistance Services (DMAS) or the public or private entity with which DMAS has entered into a contract to conduct such long-term services and supports screenings fails to complete such long-term services and supports screenings within 30 days. **Code of Virginia - § 32.1-330 (K.)** - [8/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the operations and costs of the Medicaid Cover Virginia Call Center, including the number of calls received on a monthly basis, the purpose of the call, the number of applications for Medicaid submitted through the call center, and the costs of the contract. **Appropriation Act - Item 292 N.1. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [8/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on all supplemental payments made to hospitals through the Medicaid program for the previous three fiscal years, and shall include information for each hospital and by type of supplemental payment (Disproportionate Share Hospital, Graduate Medical Education, Indirect Medical Education, Upper Payment Limit program, and others); the total Medicaid payments from all sources and the percentage of overall payments that are supplemental payments; and a description of each type of supplemental payment and the methodology used to calculate the payments. **Appropriation Act - Item 288 KK. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on spending and utilization trends within Medicaid managed care, with detailed population and service information and including an analysis and report on the underlying reasons for these trends, the agency's and managed care organizations (MCOs) initiatives to address undesirable trends, and the impact of those initiatives. **Appropriation Act - Item 288 R.3. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the current version of the Section 1115 waiver plan for Serious Mental Illness (SMI), including any proposed service modifications, all potential fiscal implications (including cost savings) and a timeline for implementation. **Appropriation Act - Item 288 XX.2.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on Medicaid expenditures for diabetic and weight loss drugs. [Q4 FY2024] Appropriation Act - Item 304 ZZZZ.3. (Special Session I, 2023) - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the number of applications processed on a monthly basis by the Cover Virginia Call Center, including payments made to the contractor. [Q4 FY 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 292 N.2.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report for the most recently completed fiscal year on the revenue collected from the coverage assessment, expenditures for purposes authorized by the 2023 Appropriation Act, and the year-end coverage assessment balance in the Health Care Coverage Assessment Fund, including a complete and itemized listing of all administrative costs included in the coverage assessment; and the revenue collected from the payment rate assessment, expenditures for purposes authorized by the 2023 Appropriation Act, and the year-end assessment balance in the Health Care Provider Payment Rate Assessment Fund. [Includes reporting requirements of § 3-5.15 G. of the 2024 Appropriation Act.] Appropriation Act - Item 3-5.14 E. and 3-5.15 G. (Special Session I, 2024) - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual progress report on developing and implementing guidelines for a statewide Collaborative Care Model program. **Appropriation Act - Item 288 AAAAA. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*10/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the previous fiscal year on the amount of revenue collected from civil money penalties (CMP) and the spending activities of these funds. Appropriation Act - Item 292 P.5. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the activities of the Medicaid Physician and Managed Care Liaison Committee convened to investigate the implementation of quality, cost-effective health care initiatives, to identify means to increase provider participation in the Medicaid program, to remove administrative obstacles to quality, cost-effective patient care, and to address other matters as raised by the department or members of the committee. **Appropriation Act - Item 288 II.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the efforts to determine if individuals applying for and enrolled in the Medicaid and CHIP programs are eligible for alternative health care coverage, including potential strategies to enhance coverage identifications. **Appropriation Act - Item 292 FF. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the number of hospital readmissions, the cost, and the primary diagnosis of such readmissions when patients are readmitted to a hospital for the same or a similar diagnosis within 30 days of discharge, excluding planned readmissions, obstetrical readmissions, admissions to critical access hospitals, or in any case where the patient was originally discharged against medical advice. [Q3 FY24] **Appropriation Act - Item 288 AA.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the implementation of the new managed care contracts. (Q1 FY2025) Appropriation Act - Item 288 T.5. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of managed care organizations relating to Medicaid Community Mental Health Rehabilitation Services on: (i) the number of providers in their network and their geographic locations; (ii) the total number of provider terminations by year since fiscal year 2018 and the number terminated with and without cause; (iii) the localities the terminated providers served; and (iv) the number of Medicaid members the providers were serving prior to termination of their provider contract. **Appropriation Act - Item 288 P. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the estimate of Medicaid expenditures for the current year and a forecast of such expenditures for the next two years. [The reporting requirement of Code of Virginia § 32.1-323.1 is included in this report.] **Appropriation Act - Item 292 A.1.a.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the increase in cost recovery activities, as well as the areas of audit targeted by contingency fee contractors. **Appropriation Act - Item 288 W. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual updates to the five-year strategic plan to improve approaches to early psychosis and mood disorder detection approaches, make program funding recommendations, recommend a core set of standardized clinical and outcome measures, and evaluate coordinated specialty care programs in the Commonwealth. **Code of Virginia - § 32.1-331.05 (D.)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the analysis of the implications of amending the financial eligibility standards for individuals receiving services under the Family and Individual Support Waiver, Community Living Waiver, and Building Independence Waiver, so that Social Security Disability Insurance income is disregarded by the Department of Medical Assistance Services when calculating such individuals' financial eligibility for such waivers, and shall determine the costs and the number of individuals who would benefit from amending the financial eligibility standards. [Reporting requirements of Chapter 211, Enactment Clause 2., of the 2024 Acts of Assembly, are identical.] **Chapter 257 Enactment Clause 2. (Regular Session, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the work group convened to study and make recommendations to improve access to and successful utilization of the federal Medicaid Works program. **Chapter 335** Enactment Clause 1. (Regular Session, 2024) - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the recommendations, cost estimate, and methodology used for obtaining the cost estimate on the possibility of allowing for respite services under the Community Living Waiver, Family and Individual Support Waiver, and Commonwealth Coordinated Care Plus Waiver when the legally responsible individual is an unpaid caregiver all or part of the time and when there are multiple adult caregivers providing any portion of unpaid care for the waiver-receiving child. [Reporting requirements of Chapter 646, Enactment Clause 2., of the 2024 Acts of Assembly, are identical.] **Chapter 679 Enactment Clause 2. (Regular Session, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report and recommendations on the annual review of all medications, services, and forms of treatment for sickle cell disease available to individuals with a diagnosis of sickle cell disease who are eligible for

coverage under the state plan for medical assistance services, to determine (i) if the available covered medications, treatments, and services are adequate to meet the needs of enrollees with a diagnosis of sickle cell disease and (ii) whether the Department of Medical Assistance Services should seek to expand coverage for additional medications, treatments, or services. **Code of Virginia - § 32.1-331.06 (C.)** - [11/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Assessment report on the outcomes and quality measures that are submitted to the Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services for supplemental payments to ensure that appropriate quality measures are being included for supplemental payments such that the additional funding is improving the Medicaid program's quality and delivery of health care services. Appropriation Act - Item 288 OO.11. (Special Session I, 2024) - [11/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly expenditure report of the Medicaid program in relation to the agency's actual appropriation. [October 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 292 B.1.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [*11/20/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the costs of indigent care programs, based on trend analyses of the estimated costs of the actual local per capita demand for indigent care. **Code of Virginia - § 32.1-345** (C.) - [*12/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the fund status, the number of children served by the program, the costs of services, and any issues related to the Virginia Family Access to Medical Insurance Security Plan (FAMIS). Code of Virginia - § 32.1-352 (C.) - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of supplemental payments and managed care directed payments to private hospitals for: (i) increasing and enhancing access to outpatient care for Medicaid recipients; (ii) stabilizing and supporting critical healthcare workforce needs; and (iii) advancing the Department of Medical Assistance Services' health and quality improvement goals. Appropriation Act - Item 288 OO.9.c. (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the number of applications processed on a monthly basis by the Cover Virginia Call Center, including payments made to the contractor. [Q1 FY 2025] **Appropriation Act - Item 292 N.2. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*12/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the (i) development and implementation of a targeted review process to assess the extent to which CSBs (Community Services Boards) are billing for Medicaid-eligible services they provide, (ii) determining if additional technical assistance and training, in coordination with Medicaid managed care organizations, is needed on appropriate Medicaid billing and claiming practices to relevant CSB staff, and (iii) evaluating the feasibility of a central billing entity, similar to the Federally Qualified Health Centers, that would handle all Medicaid claims for the entire system. Appropriation Act - Item 295 OO.4. (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the activities of the Pharmacy Liaison Committee and the Drug Utilization Review (DUR) Committee. Appropriation Act - Item 288 U. (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the consultant hired by the Department of Medical Assistance Services (DMAS) to perform a systematic review and evaluation of all aspects of Medicaid eligibility determination as performed by DMAS and local Departments of Social Services (LDSS), including: (i) an evaluation of the current information technology systems; (ii) measuring the accuracy, processing times and efficiency of current eligibility determination processes; (iii) determining how well the current structure and systems handle high volumes; (iv) assessing the current level of automation and determining processes that could be streamlined; (v) analyzing the overall cost-effectiveness of how eligibility is conducted, considering staffing costs and ongoing operational expenses; (vi) examining best practices in other states; and (vii) developing cost-effective options for enhancing eligibility determination in the Commonwealth including alternative delivery models. Appropriation Act - Item 292 HH. (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly expenditure report of the Medicaid program in relation to the agency's actual appropriation. [November 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 292 B.1.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [*12/20/2024*]

Department of Social Services

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Semi-annual progress report on the case management module for a comprehensive child welfare information system (CCWIS), including a current project summary, implementation status, accounting of project expenditures, and future milestones. **Appropriation Act - Item 345 M.3. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [3/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the implementation of the community employment and training programs designed to move low-income individuals out of poverty, including any performance and outcome data. **Appropriation Act - Item 347 K.5. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [6/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the use and effectiveness of funding pilot programs that increase the number of foster care children adopted including, but not limited to, the additional number of special needs children adopted from foster

care as a result of this effort and the types of ongoing supportive services provided. Appropriation Act - Item 329 F.2. (Special Session I, 2024) - [8/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report annual program performance and outcome measures contained in the memorandum of understanding with the Department of Social Services for competitive grants for public transportation (as defined in Virginia Code § 33.2-100) and public transportation demand management service fare passes. Appropriation Act - Item 331 R. (Special Session I, 2024) - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on performance and outcome data collected through the memorandum of understanding with United Community for wrap-around services for low-income families. **Appropriation Act - Item 331 S. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the foster care program's statewide spending, error rates, and compliance with state and federal reviews. **Appropriation Act - Item 324 E.2.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the number of identified cases for which there is a medical support order requiring a noncustodial parent to contribute to the medical cost of caring for a child who is enrolled in the Medicaid or Family Access to Medical Insurance Security (FAMIS) Programs, and the enforcement actions taken to obtain medical support or repayments for the Medicaid program. **Appropriation Act - Item 327 E.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the plan to provide access statewide to a Kinship Navigator Program which will provide services to kinship caregivers who are having trouble finding assistance for their unique needs and to help these caregivers navigate their locality's service system, as well as federal and state benefits. **Appropriation Act - Item 329 P.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Semi-annual progress report on the case management module for a comprehensive child welfare information system (CCWIS), including a current project summary, implementation status, accounting of project expenditures, and future milestones. Appropriation Act - Item 329 L.3. (Special Session I, 2024) - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the Commonwealth's emergency shelter capabilities and readiness. Appropriation Act - Item 333 A. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the progress of the Community Action Agencies for a Two-Generation/Whole Family Pilot Project. Appropriation Act - Item 331 A.4. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the Director of Foster Care Health and Safety on the implementation and effectiveness of such objectives and any other issues relevant to the health, safety, and well-being of children in foster care. **Chapter 446 Enactment Clause 2. (Regular Session, 2019)** - [*11/30/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the expenditures and activities associated with the Virginia Sexual and Domestic Violence Prevention Fund [Includes reporting requirements of Item 328.E., 2024 Appropriation Act.] Code of Virginia - § 63.2-2300 (C.6.) - [11/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on how many foster care youth were supported by the statewide driver's licensing program in obtaining a driver's license, obtaining motor vehicle insurance, and receiving educational materials about (i) liability issues, insurance laws, and common insurance practices (to include laws about renewal and cancellation, how long an accident can affect premiums, how to establish that a foster youth is no longer living in the residence, and other applicable topics); (ii) DMV requirements to obtain a learner's permit and driver's license; (iii) what funding and resources are available to assist in this process, to include, paying school lab fees for "Behind the Wheel" or paying a private driving education company; and (iv) why getting a driver's license on time is important for normalcy and a successful transition to adulthood, and any recommendations to improve the program. **Appropriation Act - Item 329 V.** (**Special Session I, 2024**) - [*12*/*1*/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the number of refugees served and types of services provided, including how much funding was provided for each type of service. Appropriation Act - Item 330 B. (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on: 1. Which specific types or sources of information local directors used, either directly or through a third-party contractor, during the past year for the purpose of verifying applicants' identity, income, assets, and other information pursuant to subsection B of Code of Virginia § 63.2-503; and 2. Any types or sources of information that the Department of Social Services plans to make available to local directors to use in the future to verify applicants' identity, income, assets, and other information and the approximate date on which the local directors plan to begin using those types or sources of information. The report shall also include the number of applications for public assistance received in accordance with this section, the number of cases in which eligibility for public assistance was approved or denied, and the number of cases referred for investigation and the reasons in each case. **Code of Virginia** - § 63.2-503 (E.) - [12/1/2024]

Department of Veterans Services

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Overview of the activities of the Military Spouse Liaison, as outlined in Code of Virginia § 2.2-2002.2, including any legislative recommendations. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2004 (18.)** - [*12/1/2024*]

Early Impact Virginia

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the key activities and outcomes of Virginia's home visiting programs. Appropriation Act - Item 331 M. (Special Session I, 2024) - [7/1/2024]

Interstate Commission for Juveniles

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the activities of the Interstate Commission for Juveniles, including any recommendations adopted by the Commission. Code of Virginia - § 16.1-323 (Article IV., 17.) - [10/1/2024]

Joint Commission on Health Care

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim activity and work of the Joint Commission on Health Care. **Code of Virginia - § 30-168.5** - [*1/10/2024*]

PUBLISHED - Annual report of the Joint Commission on Health Care. Code of Virginia - § 30-168.3 (7.) - [6/30/2024]

PUBLISHED - Performance of Health Care Workforce Programs. Code of Virginia - § 30-168.3 - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Strategies to Extend Health Care Access to Vulnerable Populations. Code of Virginia - § 30-168.3 - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Expanding Access to Sickle Cell Disease Treatment in Virginia. Code of Virginia - § 30-168.3 - [12/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Strategies to Strengthen the Anesthesia Workforce in Virginia. Code of Virginia - § 30-168.3 - [12/15/2024]

Joint Legislative Audit and Review Commission

PUBLISHED - Virginia's State Psychiatric Hospitals – December 11, 2023. Code of Virginia - § 30-58.1 - [1/10/2024]

Maternal Mortality Review Team

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the pregnancy-associated deaths identified and tracked by the Virginia Maternal Mortality Surveillance Program. Code of Virginia - § 32.1-283.8 (G.) - [10/1/2024]

Middle Peninsula Planning District Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on (i) the feasibility of elevating the parts of septic systems vulnerable to rising sea levels; (ii) optimal system design, or range of designs, for vertically elevated septic systems capable of withstanding sea level rise and chronic flooding that meets effluent standards; (iii) recommendations for legal or regulatory changes, if any, to authorize the use of vertically elevated septic systems; (iv) recommendations for amending current septic system permit requirements to allow for the use of vertically elevated septic systems; (v) recommendations for financing the installation of vertically elevated septic systems; (vi) the expected date of completion of the pilot program; (vii) installation and projected average annual maintenance costs for a vertically elevated septic system over 10 years; and (viii) any other pertinent information. Appropriation Act - Item 278 H.2. (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/1/2024]

Office of Children's Services

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on all regional and statewide training sessions conducted during the fiscal year, including (i) a description of each program and trainers, (ii) the dates of the training and the number of attendees for each program, (iii) a summary of evaluations of these programs by attendees, and (iv) the funds expended. **Appropriation Act - Item 268 B.6.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on funding for special education day treatment and residential services, including but not limited to the number of children served annually, average cost of care, type of service provided, length of stay, referral source, and ultimate disposition. Appropriation Act - Item 268 K.2. (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on funding for therapeutic foster care services, including but not limited to the number of children served annually, average cost of care, type of service provided, length of stay, referral source, and ultimate disposition. Appropriation Act - Item 268 K.1. (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the utilization rates and average lengths of stays statewide for treatment of children in each locality. **Appropriation Act - Item 268 B.2.d. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*12/15/2024*]

Office of the State Inspector General

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the plan to fulfill the statutory obligation of the Office of the State Inspector General (the Office) to fully investigate all complaints received by the Office alleging abuse, neglect, or inadequate care at a state

psychiatric hospital. [Reporting requirements of Chapter 664, Enactment Clause 1., of the 2024 Acts of Assembly, are identical.] Chapter 638 Enactment Clause 1. (Regular Session, 2024) - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the number of complaints alleging abuse, neglect, or inadequate care at a state psychiatric hospital received during the prior fiscal year and the number of such complaints that were fully investigated by the Office of the State Inspector General. **Chapter 664 Enactment Clause 1. (Regular Session, 2024)** - [12/1/2024]

Opioid Abatement Authority

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim activity and work of the Opioid Abatement Authority, including information regarding efforts supported by the Authority and expenditures from the Opioid Abatement Fund. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2373** - [1/10/2024]

Rare Disease Council

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the Rare Disease Council and shall i) describe the activities and recommendations of the Council, and (ii) describe the status of funding available to the Council, including information regarding any grants applied for and received by the Council. **Code of Virginia - § 32.1-73.15 (4.)** - [10/1/2024]

School Health Services Committee

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the findings and recommendations regarding proposals that require local school boards to offer certain health services in a school setting. **Code of Virginia - § 30-409** - [*10/1/2024*]

Secretary of Health and Human Resources

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Initial report on the findings and conclusions of the Task Force on Maternal Health Data and Quality Measures. **Executive Order 32 (2024)** - [*12/1/2024*]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Report detailing how funds appropriated during the 2023 and 2024 Sessions of the General Assembly shall be expended to expand and modernize the comprehensive crisis services system, including how funding for new crisis stabilization units and crisis receiving centers are being strategically deployed and the information provided shall include: (i) the unmet needs the new unit will address; (ii) the capacity of community services boards or private providers to staff the proposed unit; (iii) the unit's ability to serve individuals under a temporary detention order; (iv) the expected initial and ongoing costs of the proposed unit; and (v) the planned timeframe for when the unit would become operational. **Appropriation Act - Item 267 C.1. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the detailed inventory of all call centers operated or contracted by agencies, including contracted Medicaid managed care organizations, in the Health and Human Resources Secretariat, including the following information for each call center: (i) the purpose of the call center; (ii) the annual contract amount and agency fund sources used to pay the contract; (iii) the term and expiration date of the contract; (iv) an assessment of any duplication between the call centers; and (v) any recommendations for potential consolidation. Appropriation Act - Item 267 E. (Special Session I, 2024) - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the work group convened to (i) evaluate the current availability of placements for individuals with neurocognitive disorders and neurodevelopmental disabilities who would otherwise be placed in state psychiatric hospitals; (ii) identify and develop placements and services other than state psychiatric hospitals that would better support such individuals, especially individuals whose behaviors or symptoms are solely a manifestation of such disorders and disabilities, including through enhanced Medicaid reimbursements and a Medicaid waiver for individuals with neurocognitive disorders; (iii) specify any additional funding or statutory changes needed to prevent inappropriate placements of such individuals in state psychiatric hospitals; and (iv) provide recommendations for training of magistrates and community services boards related to the implementation of Chapter 579 and Chapter 696 of the 2024 Acts of Assembly. [Reporting requirements of Chapter 579, Enactment Clause 2., of the 2024 Acts of Assembly, are identical.] **Chapter 696 Enactment Clause 2. (Regular Session, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings of the stakeholder work group convened to (i) investigate wholesale prescription drug importation programs in other states, including the procedures for start-up and continued execution; (ii) evaluate best practices for the establishment and application of such a program; and (iii) consider the effectiveness of implementing such a program in the Commonwealth, and shall take into consideration the cost and safety of such a program. **Chapter 620 Enactment Clause 1. (Regular Session, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual summary report on the current Sexual Violent Predator (SVP) cases and a forecast of SVP eligibility, civil commitments, and SVP conditional releases, including projected bed space requirements. **Appropriation Act - Item 267 A.1. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/15/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the plans to implement the Certified Community Behavioral Health Clinic (CCBHC) model in the Commonwealth, how adopting the CCBHC model could improve access to community-based behavioral health

services and their quality, and barriers to implementation of the CCBHC model in the Commonwealth. Appropriation Act - Item 267 D. (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/1/2024]

Secretary of Public Safety and Homeland Security

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual status report on actions taken to improve offender transitional and re-entry services, including improvements to the preparation and provision for employment, treatment, and housing opportunities for those being released from incarceration. **Appropriation Act - Item 377 B.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [*11/15/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the implementation of the monitoring of offenders required to comply with the Sex Offender Registry requirements. The report shall include at a minimum: (1) the number of verifications conducted; (2) the number of investigations of violations; (3) the status of coordination with other state and local law enforcement agencies activities to monitor Sex Offender Registry requirements; and (4) an update of the sex offender registration and monitoring section in the department's current "Manpower Augmentation Study." **Appropriation Act - Item 430 I.2. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [1/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the state and local juvenile and state and local adult offender population forecasts, for each fiscal year through FY 2023. The revised forecast for state-responsible adult offenders shall include an estimate of the number of probation violators included each year within the overall population forecast who may be appropriate for alternative sanctions. **Appropriation Act - Item 377 A.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the work group convened to assess and provide recommendations for a long-term operating and capital plan for the provision of health care services to inmates held in secure correctional facilities operated by the Department of Corrections, including its recommendations for future utilization of the Beaumont property, the medical facility at Deerfield Correctional Facility, and Powhatan Infirmary, as well as feedback from the Six-Year Capital Outlay Plan Advisory Committee. **Appropriation Act - Item C-48 J.1.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [11/1/2024]

Select Committee on Advancing Rural and Small Town Health Care

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and actionable recommendations of the Select Committee on Advancing Rural and Small Town Health Care to address the challenges of health care provider shortages in rural settings. **Request of the Speaker of the House of Delegates (2024)** - [12/15/2024]

State Board of Behavioral Health and Developmental Services

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary on the activity and work of the State Board of Behavioral Health and Developmental Services. Code of Virginia - § 37.2-200 (E.) - [1/10/2024]

State Board of Local and Regional Jails

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report for each jail on the standard State Board of Local and Regional Jails measure of rated capacity, including double-bunking capacity. **Appropriation Act - Item 385 D. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [10/1/2024]

State Board of Social Services

PUBLISHED - Annual report on the Human Research Projects. Code of Virginia - § 63.2-218 - [10/1/2024]

State Corporation Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report of the Bureau of Insurance on their request to the Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services for guidance on: (i) how nutritional counseling is defined as a preventive care benefit under the Patient Protection and Affordable Care Act and review whether the current definition of nutritional counseling in Virginia's Essential Health Benefit benchmark plan meets federal guidelines; and (ii) whether removing prior authorization for eating disorder services would be considered an expansion of services that would warrant a state-funded cost defrayal under the Patient Protection and Affordable Care Act. **Appropriation Act - Item 479 F. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the findings and recommendations of the work group convened to (i) assess progress toward implementing electronic prior authorization and real-time cost benefit information for prescription drugs, including monitoring and evaluating the impact of any state or federal developments; (ii) evaluate and make recommendations to establish a process for electronic prior authorization for surgery and other procedures in order to maximize efficiency and minimize delays; (iii) evaluate and make recommendations to establish an online process for a real-time link at the point of prescribing for any available prescription coupons, and (iv) make recommendations for any additional statutory changes required to facilitate such implementation or to establish such processes. [Reporting requirements of Chapter 474, Enactment Clause 2., 2023 Acts of Assembly, are identical.] Chapter 475 Enactment Clause 2. (Regular Session, 2023) - [11/1/2024]

State Executive Council for Children's Services

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the outcomes of localities transitioning individuals into community-based care. **Appropriation Act - Item 268 C.3.c. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*12/1/2024*]

Supreme Court of Virginia

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual fiscal year summary report on the number of individuals for whom legal or medical services were provided and the nature and cost of such services as are authorized for payment from the criminal fund or the involuntary mental commitment fund. **Appropriation Act - Item 31 A. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/1/2024]

Task Force on Services for Survivors of Sexual Assault

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the activities of the Task Force on Services for Survivors of Sexual Assault. Code of Virginia - § 32.1-162.15:11 (B.8.) - [12/1/2024]

Virginia Addiction Recovery Council

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the analysis of the collection data of each agency-administered substance abuse treatment program within the Comprehensive Interagency State Plan. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2697** - [*12/1/2024*]

Virginia Alcoholic Beverage Control Board

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the substance abuse prevention activities of the Commonwealth. Code of Virginia - § 4.1-103.02 - [12/1/2024]

Virginia Board for People with Disabilities

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the in-depth assessment of at least two major service areas for people with disabilities to be determined by the Board, that (i) includes a description of critical issues and trend analyses, (ii) identifies the needs of persons with developmental and related disabilities, (iii) evaluates the effectiveness of services provided by state-supported programs, and (iv) makes programmatic and fiscal recommendations for improving services and supports. **Code of Virginia - § 51.5-33 (2.)** - [3/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the in-depth assessment of at least two major service areas for people with disabilities to be determined by the Board, that (i) includes a description of critical issues and trend analyses, (ii) identifies the needs of persons with developmental and related disabilities, (iii) evaluates the effectiveness of services provided by state-supported programs, and (iv) makes programmatic and fiscal recommendations for improving services and supports. **Code of Virginia - § 51.5-33 (2.)** - [3/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the in-depth assessment of at least two major service areas for people with disabilities to be determined by the Board, that (i) includes a description of critical issues and trend analyses, (ii) identifies the needs of persons with developmental and related disabilities, (iii) evaluates the effectiveness of services provided by state-supported programs, and (iv) makes programmatic and fiscal recommendations for improving services and supports. **Code of Virginia - § 51.5-33 (2.)** - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the in-depth assessment of at least two major service areas for people with disabilities to be determined by the Board, that (i) includes a description of critical issues and trend analyses, (ii) identifies the needs of persons with developmental and related disabilities, (iii) evaluates the effectiveness of services provided by state-supported programs, and (iv) makes programmatic and fiscal recommendations for improving services and supports. **Code of Virginia - § 51.5-33 (2.)** - [7/1/2024]

Virginia Coalfield Economic Development Authority

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the activities and financial standing of the Virginia Coalfield Economic Development Authority. **Code of Virginia - § 15.2-6003** - [3/1/2024]

Virginia Disability Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the recommendations of legislative priorities and policies for adoption or examination by the General Assembly in order to provide ongoing support in developing and reviewing services and funding related to Virginians with physical and sensory disabilities. **Code of Virginia - § 30-232** - [10/1/2024]

Virginia Foundation for Healthy Youth

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the Virginia Foundation for Healthy Youth. Code of Virginia - § 32.1-364 - [3/31/2024]

Virginia Health Care Foundation

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the Virginia Health Care Foundation with a certified audit and full report on Foundation initiatives and results, including evaluation findings; and the actual amount, by fiscal year, of private and local government funds received by the Foundation since its inception. The report shall include a certification that an amount equal to the state appropriation for the preceding fiscal year ending June 30 has been matched from private and local government sources during that fiscal year. **Appropriation Act - Item 279 L.1. and L.2. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [10/1/2024]

Virginia Health Information

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of Virginia Health Information (the non-profit provider of health care data for Virginia), which shall include a certified audit and provide information on the accomplishments, priorities, and current and planned activities of the nonprofit organization. **Code of Virginia - § 32.1-276.4 (B.6.)** - [10/1/2024]

Virginia Health Workforce Development Authority

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Biennial report on the activities and recommendations of the Virginia Health Workforce Development Authority. In any reporting period where state general funds are appropriated to the Authority, the report shall include a detailed summary of how state general funds were expended. **Code of Virginia - § 32.1-122.7:1** - [10/1/2024]

Virginia Transplant Council

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report of the Virginia Transplant Council (doing business as Donate Life Virginia). Code of Virginia - § 32.1-297.1 (G.) - [9/30/2024]

Youth for Tomorrow

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report from Youth for Tomorrow (YFT) that details program services, outputs and outcomes. Appropriation Act - Item 331 K. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

House Committee on Labor and Commerce

Appalachian Power Company

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the status of the pilot program for energy assistance and weatherization for low income, elderly, and disabled individuals in their service territories in the Commonwealth of Virginia, including the number of individuals served. **Code of Virginia - § 56-585.1:2** - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual status report on the enrollment in the pilot program for municipal net energy metering. [Includes reporting requirements for Chapter 746, Enactment Clause 3, of the 2019 Acts of Assembly.] Chapter 747 Enactment Clause 3. (Regular Session, 2019) - [12/1/2024]

Board of the Virginia Birth-Related Neurological Injury Compensation Fund

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the investments and assets of the Virginia Birth-Related Neurological Injury Compensation Fund. Code of Virginia - § 38.2-5016 (F.) - [3/31/2024]

Cancer Action Coalition of Virginia

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on changes to the Virginia Cancer Plan. **House Joint Resolution 56 (Regular Session, 2010)** - [*1/10/2024*]

Chief Information Officer of the Commonwealth

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the results of security audits, the extent to which security policy, standards, and guidelines have been adopted by executive branch and independent agencies, and a list of those executive branch agencies and independent agencies that have not implemented acceptable security and risk management regulations, policies, standards, and guidelines to control unauthorized uses, intrusions, or other security threats. **Code of Virginia** - § 2.2-2009 (C.) - [10/1/2024]

Clean Energy Advisory Board

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the interim activity of the Clean Energy Advisory Board. Code of Virginia - § 45.2-1915 - [1/10/2024]

Commission on Electric Utility Regulation

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual executive summary of the activity and work of the Commission on Electric Utility Regulation. **Code of Virginia - § 30-207** - [1/10/2024]

Commission on Unemployment Compensation

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary of the activities of the Virginia Commission on Unemployment Compensation. Code of Virginia - § 30-224 - [1/10/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the Subcommittee on Unemployment Insurance. Code of Virginia - § 30-222 (D.) - [12/1/2024]

Commonwealth Broadband Chief Advisor

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the interim activity and work of the Commonwealth Broadband Chief Advisor and the broadband development and deployment activities relating to education, telehealth, workforce development, and economic development in regard to (i) broadband deployment and program successes, (ii) obstacles to program and resource coordination, (iii) strategies for improving such programs and resources needed to help close the Commonwealth's rural digital divide, and (iv) progress made on the objectives detailed in the strategic plan. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-205.2 (C.16.)** - [*1/10/2024*]

Commonwealth Center for Advanced Logistics Systems

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on (i) all planned and actual revenue and expenditures along with funding sources, including state, federal, and other revenue sources for the Commonwealth Center for Advanced Logistics(CCALS), (ii) the research activities of CCALS, and (iii) relevant economic outcomes as a result of the CCALS' work in each fiscal year. **Appropriation Act - Item 115 M.2. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*10/1/2024*]

Commonwealth Center for Advanced Manufacturing

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual status update of all new incentive programs, including but not limited to the following: (i) Memorandum of Understanding (MOUs) that the Commonwealth Center for Advanced Manufacturing (CCAM) has entered into with each university partner; (ii) funds disbursed to both university and private sector partners of CCAM, as well as any other recipients; (iii) any other agreements CCAM has entered into with representatives of the public and private sectors that may impact current and future incentive fund disbursements; and (iv) any additional information requested by the Secretary of Finance, or the Chairs of the House Appropriations and Senate Finance and Appropriations Committees. Appropriation Act - Item 115 K.5. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

Department for Aging and Rehabilitative Services and Department of Behavioral Health and Developmental Services

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the number of individuals with disabilities employed in subminimum wage employment and the movement of individuals from subminimum wage employment to competitive integrated employment. **Chapter 782** Enactment Clause 6. (Regular Session, 2023) - [5/1/2024]

Department of Energy

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on any federal or other non-general funds available for the purposes of waste coal and garbage of bituminous coal remediation in the coal fields region of the Commonwealth that have been identified and applied for, and any resulting funding. **Appropriation Act - Item 108 G. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the stakeholder group convened to determine the amounts and forms of shared solar project incentives for a Phase II Utility when the solar projects are located on rooftops, brownfields, or landfills, are dual-use agricultural facilities, or meet the definition of another category established by the Department of Energy pursuant to § 56-594.3 B.8., and shall give special consideration to projects seeking to leverage funding from the Virginia Brownfield and Coal Mine Renewable Energy Grant Program established pursuant to Article 7 (§ 45.2-1725) of Chapter 17 of Title 45.2 of the Code of Virginia. [Reporting requirements of Chapter 715, Enactment Clause 2., of the 2024 Acts of Assembly, are identical.] **Chapter 763 Enactment Clause 2.** (**Regular Session, 2024**) - [*11/30/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the stakeholder group convened to determine the amounts and forms of shared solar project incentives for a Phase I Utility when the solar projects are located on rooftops, brownfields, or landfills, are dual-use agricultural facilities, or meet the definition of another category established by the Department of Energy pursuant to § 56-594.4 B.8., and shall give special consideration to projects seeking to leverage funding from the Virginia Brownfield and Coal Mine Renewable Energy Grant Program established pursuant to Article 7 (§ 45.2-1725) of Chapter 17 of Title 45.2 of the Code of Virginia. [Reporting requirements of Chapter 716, Enactment Clause 2., of the 2024 Acts of Assembly, are identical.] **Chapter 765 Enactment Clause 2. (Regular Session, 2024)** - [*11/30/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the implementation and administration of the Electric Vehicle Rebate Program, including recommendations of the Department of Energy or the Electric Vehicle Rebate Program Advisory Council, and an assessment of the rebate and enhanced rebate, a recommendation on whether the Fund allocation set forth in subsection B of Code of Virginia § 45.2-1731 should be adjusted, and a recommendation on whether an income cap should be established to determine the eligibility of purchasers for a rebate. **Code of Virginia - § 45.2-1732** - [12/1/2024]

Department of Forestry

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the advisory panel convened to examine the following factors related to the use of forest-related materials, agricultural-related materials, and solid woody waste materials for biomass-fired electric generating units in the Commonwealth, as those terms are described in § 10.1-1308.1 of the Code of Virginia: i) policies in the southeastern United States and other states participating in the PJM regional transmission organization interchange as they relate to the use of biomass for electricity generation; (ii) potential benefits for the Commonwealth's hardwood forest health as a result of using biomass resources for electricity generation; (iii) the amount of forest-related materials, agricultural-related materials, and solid woody waste materials that can be sustainably consumed annually without disrupting existing markets; (iv) consideration of technological advances in biomass energy generation; and (v) a life-cycle carbon analysis, developed in coordination with the Department of Environmental Quality and relevant stakeholders, that includes all carbon emissions, including supply chain emissions, forgone sequestration, and the emissions from burning biomass resources for electricity generation. [Reporting requirements of Chapter 803, Enactment Clause 2., 2023 Acts of Assembly, are identical.] **Chapter 804 Enactment Clause 2. (Regular Session, 2023)** - [*12/1/2024*]

Department of Housing and Community Development

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the effectiveness in creating jobs and capital investment and activity occurring within designated enterprise zones. Code of Virginia - § 59.1-546 (C.) - [10/1/2024]

Department of Human Resource Management

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the recommended workers' compensation premiums for state agencies for the following biennium, including the basis for the department's recommendations, the number and amount of workers' compensation settlements concluded in the previous fiscal year, and the impact of those settlements on the workers' compensation program's reserves. Appropriation Act - Item 74 F.1. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the number of Workers' Compensation Claims filed pursuant to § 65.2-107 of the Code of Virginia, the average cost of claims, and the number of claims which are limited based on the 52-week cap. **Appropriation Act - Item 74 J. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/15/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on cost and utilization information for each of the mandated benefits set forth in § 2.2-2818, subsection B., including any mandated benefit made applicable, pursuant to § 2.2-2818, subdivision B. 22, to any plan established pursuant to this section. The report shall be in the same detail and form as required of reports submitted pursuant to § 38.2-3419.1, with such additional information as is required to determine the financial impact, including the costs and benefits, of the particular mandated benefit. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2818 (S.)** - [11/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the Ombudsman on the activities regarding employees and the state health plan, including the impact of the renewal cost of employee and employer premiums. Code of Virginia - 2.2-2818 (L.9.) - [12/1/2024]

Department of Human Resource Management and Department of Planning and Budget

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Report detailing the assumptions included in the Governor's introduced budget for the state employee health insurance plan. The report shall include the proposed premium schedule that would be effective for the upcoming fiscal year and any proposed changes to the benefit structure. **Appropriation Act - Item 75 F. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [12/20/2024]

Department of Labor and Industry

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the statistical information derived from its programs and activities. **Code of Virginia** - § 40.1-4.1 - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the state's minimum wage program; the state's anti-discrimination in payment of wage program; the state's anti-discrimination in worker misclassification program; and the state's prevailing wage rate program. **Appropriation Act - Item 349 B.1.-4.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [*11/1/2024*]

Department of State Police

PUBLISHED - Annual report on the insurance fraud program. Code of Virginia - § 52-43 - [2/15/2024]

Dominion Energy Virginia

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the status of the pilot program for energy assistance and weatherization for low income, elderly, and disabled individuals in their service territories in the Commonwealth of Virginia, including the number of individuals served. **Code of Virginia - § 56-585.1:2** - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Biennial report describing the owner's or operator's closure plan for all Coal Combustion Residuals (CCR) units; the closure progress to date, both per unit and in total; a detailed accounting of the amounts of CCR that have been and are expected to be beneficially reused from such units, both per unit and in total; a detailed accounting of the amounts of CCR that have been and are expected to be landfilled from such units, both per unit and in total; a detailed accounting of the utilization of transportation options and a transportation plan as required by subsection D of Enactment Clause 1 of Chapter 651 of the 2019 Acts of Assembly; and a discussion of groundwater and surface water monitoring results and any measures taken to address such results as closure is being completed. [Reporting requirements for Chapter 650, Enactment Clause 1., G.1., of the 2019 Acts of Assembly are identical.] **Code of Virginia** - \S 10.1-1402.03 (G.1.) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Biennial report that contains the proposals and analysis for proposals required by Enactment Clause 1, subsection E., of Chapter 651, of the 2019 Acts of Assembly. [Reporting requirements of Enactment Clause 1., subsection E., of Chapter 650, of the 2019 Acts of Assembly are identical.] **Code of Virginia - § 10.1-1402.03 (G.2.)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the status of the enrollment, and any other information that may be appropriate, in the pilot program that allows any school in a public school division in the Commonwealth that generates excess electricity from a wind-powered or solar-powered renewable energy generation facility located at the school to either receive a credit to a metered account for the school, or receive payment for such excess electricity. **Code of Virginia - § 56-585.1:7** (C.) - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual status report on the enrollment in the pilot program for municipal net energy metering. [Includes reporting requirements for Chapter 746, Enactment Clause 3, of the 2019 Acts of Assembly.] **Chapter 747 Enactment Clause 3. (Regular Session, 2019)** - [*12/1/2024*]

E-911 Services Board

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on (i) the state of enhanced 9-1-1 services in the Commonwealth, (ii) the impact of, or need for, legislation affecting enhanced 9-1-1 services in the Commonwealth, and (iii) the need for changes in the E-911 funding mechanism provided to the Board, as appropriate. **Code of Virginia - § 56-484.14 (6.)** - [10/1/2024]

Health Insurance Reform Commission

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim activity and work of the Health Insurance Reform Commission. **Code of Virginia - § 30-345** - [*1/10/2024*]

IMPACT Paradigm Associates, LLC

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the independent monitor on the status of the energy efficiency stakeholder process, including (i) the objectives established by the stakeholder group during this process related to programs to be proposed, (ii) recommendations related to programs to be proposed that result from the stakeholder process, and (iii) the status of those recommendations, in addition to the petitions filed and the determination thereon. **Code of Virginia - § 56-596.2** (C.) - [7/1/2024]

MEI (Major Employment and Investment) Project Approval Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on all endorsed incentive packages for which an offer has been made and publicly announced, which shall contain the following information: (i) the industrial sector of the MEI project or other economic development project, (ii) known competitor states, (iii) employment creation and capital investment expectations, (iv) anticipated average annual wage of the new jobs, (v) local and state returns on investment as prepared by the Virginia Economic Development Partnership Authority, (vi) expected time frame for repayment of the incentives to the Commonwealth in the form of direct and indirect general tax revenues, (vii) details of the proposed incentive package, including the breakdown of the components into various uses and an expected timeline for payments, and (viii) draft legislation or amendments to the Appropriation Act that propose financing for the endorsed incentive package through the Virginia Public Building Authority or any other proposed funding or financing mechanisms; and the reporting requirements of Code of Virginia § 2.2-2764 E relating to the Virginia Business Ready Sites Acquisition Fund and Program. **Code of Virginia - § 30-312** - [1/10/2024]

Secretary of Administration

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the number of state jobs eliminated in the immediately preceding fiscal year due to the privatization of commercial activities to a commercial source. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-203.2:1** - [*11/30/2024*]

Secretary of Commerce and Trade

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the performance grants for major manufacturers to include the name of the manufacturer determined to be eligible for a grant; the product it manufactures; the locality of the manufacturing facility; the amount of the grant made or committed; the number of new jobs created or projected to be created; the amount of the manufacturer's capital investment; and the timetable for the completion of the capital investment and new jobs created. (Q4 CY 2023) **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-5103 (D.)** - [2/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the performance grants for major manufacturers to include the name of the manufacturer determined to be eligible for a grant; the product it manufactures; the locality of the manufacturing facility; the amount of the grant made or committed; the number of new jobs created or projected to be created; the amount of the manufacturer's capital investment; and the timetable for the completion of the capital investment and new jobs created. (Q1 CY 2024) **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-5103 (D.)** - [5/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the performance grants for major manufacturers to include the name of the manufacturer determined to be eligible for a grant; the product it manufactures; the locality of the manufacturing facility; the amount of the grant made or committed; the number of new jobs created or projected to be created; the amount of the manufacturer's capital investment; and the timetable for the completion of the capital investment and new jobs created. (Q2 CY 2024) **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-5103 (D.)** - [$\frac{8}{1/2024}$]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the performance grants for major manufacturers to include the name of the manufacturer determined to be eligible for a grant; the product it manufactures; the locality of the manufacturing facility; the amount of the grant made or committed; the number of new jobs created or projected to be created; the amount of the manufacturer's capital investment; and the timetable for the completion of the capital investment and new jobs created. (Q3 CY 2024) **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-5103 (D.)** - [11/1/2024]

Secretary of Labor

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim activity undertaken to implement the responsibilities set forth in Code of Virginia § 2.2-435.10 A. and to administer the Workforce Innovation and Opportunity Act. **Code of Virginia** - § 2.2-435.10 (B.) - [1/10/2024] <u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the activities of the seafood industry workforce liaison. Chapter 406 Enactment Clause 1. (Regular Session, 2022) - [12/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on generated outcomes and the use of funds appropriated for the administration of programs and strategic workforce initiatives pursuant to the federal Workforce Innovation and Opportunity Act of 2014 (WIOA). Appropriation Act - Item 355 B.2. (Special Session I, 2024) - [*12*/15/2024]

Small Business Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary on the findings and recommendations of the Small Business Commission. **Code of Virginia - § 30-183 (4.)** - [1/10/2024]

State Corporation Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report summarizing the reductions in premiums related to the elimination of the tobacco surcharge and the percentage of new enrollees in localities with above-average rates of tobacco use. [Reporting requirements of Chapter 682, Enactment Clause 3., 2023 Acts of Assembly, are identical.] Chapter 683 Enactment Clause 3. (Regular Session, 2023) - [1/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the review of the State Regulatory Registry LLC (SRR) and the Nationwide Mortgage Licensing System (NMLS). Code of Virginia - § 6.2-1720 (D.3.) - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report summarizing the dispute resolution information provided by arbitrators, including information related to the matters decided through arbitration as well as the following information for each dispute resolved through arbitration: the name of the carrier, the name of the health care provider, the health care provider's employer or the business entity in which the provider has an ownership interest, the health care facility where the services were provided, and the type of health care services at issues. **Code of Virginia - § 38.2-3445.02 (I.)** - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the feasibility of the energy efficiency program savings set forth in Code of Virginia § 56-596.2, and the performance of all Energy Efficiency Programs set forth in Code of Virginia § 56-585.1 (5.c.). Code of Virginia - § 56-596.2 (B.4.) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the work group convened to determine if any revisions are necessary to § 38.2-3407.15 of the Code of Virginia regarding ethics and fairness in dental carrier business practices and of health care providers of dental services. [Reporting requirements of Chapter 319, Enactment Clause 4., of the 2024 Acts of Assembly, are identical.] **Chapter 345 Enactment Clause 4.** (**Regular Session, 2024**) - [*10/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the financial impact of mandated health insurance benefits and providers. Code of Virginia - § 38.2-3419.1 (B.) - [10/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual aggregate report for all health carriers on the total number of comparable health care service incentive payments made pursuant to Article 8 of Chapter 34 of Title 38.2 of the Code of Virginia, the use of comparable health care services by category of service for which comparable health care service incentives are made, the total payments made to covered persons, the average amount of incentive payments made by service for such transactions, the total savings achieved below the average allowed amount by service for such transactions, and the total number and percentage of a health carrier's covered persons in small group health benefit plans that participated in such transactions. **Code of Virginia - § 38.2-3462 (K.)** - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report for denied claims, complaints, appeals, and network adequacy involving coverage for mental health and substance use disorder insurance benefits, including a summary of all comparative analyses prepared by health carriers pursuant to 42 U.S.C. § 300gg-26(a)(8) that the Bureau of Insurance (Bureau) requested during the reporting period, and an explanation of whether the analyses were accepted as compliant, rejected as noncompliant - including the corrective actions that the Bureau required the health carrier to take to come into compliance, or are in process of review. Code of Virginia - § 38.2-3412.1 (G.) - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the Virginia Health Benefit Exchange, including (i) Exchange operations and responsibilities, (ii) an accounting of the Exchange's finances, (iii) the effectiveness of the outreach and implementation activities of the Exchange in reducing the number of individuals without health insurance coverage, and (iv) other relevant information. **Code of Virginia - § 38.2-6516** - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the findings and recommendations of the work group convened to (i) assess progress toward implementing electronic prior authorization and real-time cost benefit information for prescription drugs, including monitoring and evaluating the impact of any state or federal developments; (ii) evaluate and make recommendations to establish a process for electronic prior authorization for surgery and other procedures in order to maximize efficiency and minimize delays; (iii) evaluate and make recommendations to establish an online process for a real-time link at the point of prescribing for any available prescription coupons, and (iv) make recommendations for

any additional statutory changes required to facilitate such implementation or to establish such processes. [Reporting requirements of Chapter 474, Enactment Clause 2., 2023 Acts of Assembly, are identical.] Chapter 475 Enactment Clause 2. (Regular Session, 2023) - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the operation of the Commonwealth Health Reinsurance Program, including: 1. Amounts deposited into the Fund; 2. Requests for reinsurance payments received by eligible carriers; 3. Reinsurance payments made to eligible carriers; 4. Administrative and operational expenses incurred for the Program; and 5. Quantifiable impact of the Program on individual health insurance coverage rates. **Code of Virginia - § 38.2-6603 (B.)** - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the status of the implementation of the provisions of the Virginia Electric Utility Regulation Act. The report shall include the State Corporation Commission's (SCC) recommendations for any actions by the General Assembly, the SCC, electric utilities, or any other entity that the SCC considers to be in the public interest. [This report includes the reporting requirements for Chapter 771, Enactment Clause 1., § 4., 2011 Acts of Assembly; and the reporting requirements for Chapter 6, Enactment Clause 2., F.1., 2015 Acts of Assembly.] Code of Virginia - § 56-596 (B.) - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the examination of the existing regulation of fees charged for the removal of motor vehicles, trailers, and parts thereof left on private property in violation of § 46.2-1231 of the Code of Virginia and for the removal of trespassing vehicles under § 46.2-1215 of the Code of Virginia, and shall identify policy options for the State Corporation Commission to assume all or part of such regulation. **Chapter 245 Enactment Clause 1. (Regular Session, 2024)** - [*11/30/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the State Corporation Commission on the Activities of the Office of the Managed Care Ombudsman. Code of Virginia - § 38.2-5904 (B.11.) - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on (i) the number of out-of-network claims for services described in subsection A of § 38.2-3445.01 of the Code of Virginia for the previous fiscal year; (ii) the number and identity of health care providers in the health carrier's network of emergency services providers and surgical or ancillary services providers whose participation in the network was terminated by the health carrier or the health care provider in the previous year and whether participation was subsequently reinstated in the same year; (iii) a summary of the stated reasons for terminating participation; (iv) a summary of the nature and extent of differences in payment levels prior to termination and after reinstatement, if applicable, including a determination of whether such payment levels after reinstatement were higher or lower than those applied prior to termination; (v) an assessment by the Bureau of the potential impact of any changes in network participation or payment levels for emergency services on health insurance premiums in the time period to which the report applies; and (vi) the number and type of claims resolved by arbitration and aggregate information on the disposition of those arbitrations, including in which category group's favor the dispute was resolved, and aggregate information on the variation between the initial payment and final settlement amounts. [Reporting requirements of Chapter 1080, Enactment Clause 6., of the 2020 Acts of Assembly, are identical.] **Code of Virginia - § 38.2-3445.2** (**C.**) - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Combined report for Grid Modernization, Reliability, and Integration of Renewables pursuant to Chapter 296 of the 2018 Virginia Acts of Assembly; Transmission Line Undergrounding Pilot pursuant to Chapter 296 of the 2018 Virginia Acts of Assembly, Construction of New Solar and Wind Projects pursuant to Chapter 296 of the 2018 Virginia Acts of Assembly, Solar Demonstration Programs pursuant to Chapter 771 of the 2011 Virginia Acts of Assembly, and Biennial Report on Third Party PPA Pilot Program Pursuant to Chapter 382 of the 2013 Virginia Acts of Assembly. **Code of Virginia - § 56-585.1 (A.5.c.)** - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on debt settlements by all debt settlement service provider licensees, including the number of settlements made pursuant to Chapter 785 of the 2020 Acts of Assembly, the fees charged pursuant to § 6.2-2041 of the Code of Virginia, and the principal amount to be paid by the consumer to satisfy the debt. **Chapter 785 Enactment Clause 3. (Regular Session, 2020)** - [*12/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the stakeholder work group convened to examine the feasibility of establishing renewable energy portfolio standard program (RPS program) requirements under § 56-585.5 of the Code of Virginia, that require each Phase I and Phase II Utility, as defined in subdivision A. 1. of § 56-585.1 of the Code of Virginia, to procure and retire renewable energy certificates (RECs) from geothermal heating and cooling systems, as defined in § 56-576 of the Code of Virginia, placed in service after August 16, 2022, as a percentage of the number of RECs used for RPS program compliance. **Chapter 597 Enactment Clause 2. (Regular Session, 2024)** - [12/1/2024]

State Council of Higher Education for Virginia

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the report on the implementation, and the overall effectiveness, of the Office of the Qualified Education Loan Ombudsman. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-234** - [*1*/*1*/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Compilation report on the non-credit workforce training program completion and non-credit workforce credential attainment by eligible students participating in the New Economy Workforce Credential Grant Program, including average wage and other relevant information, of students who have completed non-credit workforce training programs by credential name and relevant industry sector. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-627.7 (B.)** - [2/1/2024]

Virginia Board of Workforce Development and Virginia Economic Development Partnership

 $\underline{OVERDUE}$ - Annual report of the Virginia Board of Workforce Development on the additions or other changes to the high-demand fields that qualify for financial assistance under the Get Skilled, Get a Job, Give Back (G3) Program. [Includes reporting requirements of Item 201D.2.b. of the 2024 Appropriation Act.] Code of Virginia - § 23.1-2911.2 (D.) - [12/1/2024]

Virginia Economic Development Partnership

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report detailing expenditures and a listing of the salaries and bonuses for all Virginia Economic Development Partnership employees for the prior fiscal year. **Appropriation Act - Item 113 B. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the Commonwealth's Development Opportunity Fund, including the name of the company and the type of business in which it engages; the location (county, city, or town) of the project; the amount of the grant or loan made or committed from the Fund and the purpose for which it will be used; the number of jobs created or projected to be created; the amount of the company's investment in the project; and the timetable for the completion of the project and jobs created. (2nd Quarter FY2024) [Includes reporting requirements of Item 125.F. of the 2023 Appropriation Act.] **Code of Virginia - \S 2.2-115 (G.) - [1/31/2024**]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the Commonwealth's Development Opportunity Fund, including the name of the company and the type of business in which it engages; the location (county, city, or town) of the project; the amount of the grant or loan made or committed from the Fund and the purpose for which it will be used; the number of jobs created or projected to be created; the amount of the company's investment in the project; and the timetable for the completion of the project and jobs created. (3rd Quarter FY2024) [Includes reporting requirements of Item 125.F. of the 2023 Appropriation Act.] **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-115 (G.)** - [4/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual research agenda of the Office of Labor Market Alignment. **Appropriation Act - Item 125 L.3.** (Special Session I, 2023) - [6/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Progress report on the programming of the Advanced Manufacturing Talent Investment Program and Fund pilot. **Appropriation Act - Item 487.50 B.5.d.** (Special Session I, 2023) - [6/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the Commonwealth's Development Opportunity Fund, including the name of the company and the type of business in which it engages; the location (county, city, or town) of the project; the amount of the grant or loan made or committed from the Fund and the purpose for which it will be used; the number of jobs created or projected to be created; the amount of the company's investment in the project; and the timetable for the completion of the project and jobs created. (4th Quarter FY2024) [Includes reporting requirements of Item 113.F. of the 2024 Appropriation Act.] **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-115 (G.)** - [7/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the Commonwealth's Development Opportunity Fund, including the name of the company and the type of business in which it engages; the location (county, city, or town) of the project; the amount of the grant or loan made or committed from the Fund and the purpose for which it will be used; the number of jobs created or projected to be created; the amount of the company's investment in the project; and the timetable for the completion of the project and jobs created. (1st Quarter FY2025) [Includes reporting requirements of Item 113.F. of the 2024 Appropriation Act.] **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-115 (G.)** - [10/31/2024]

Virginia Employment Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the implementation and enforcement of § 60.2-612.1 of the Code of Virginia, including: 1. the Virginia Employment Commission's general program integrity processes, including tools, resources, and databases utilized, to the extent that sharing the information does not jeopardize program integrity measures; 2. a description of efforts to identify, prevent, and recover improper overpayments of benefits and fraudulent payments and measures being taken to improve such efforts; 3. the type and amount of improper payments detected retroactively; 4. the type and amount of improper overpayments and, if any, in recouping improper overpayments; and 6. an explanation for the nonrecovery of overpayments, including the application of any allowable recovery exceptions. **Code of Virginia - § 60.2-612.1 (F.)** - [12/1/2024]

Virginia Innovation Partnership Authority

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual operating plan of the Virginia Innovation Partnership Authority, including: a. All planned and actual revenue and expenditures along with funding sources, including state, federal, and other revenue sources of both the Authority and the managing non-profit entity; b. By activity or program, total grants made and investments awarded for each grant and investment program; c. By activity or program, recoveries of previous grants or investments and sales of equity positions; d. Cash balances by funding source, and a report, by program, of available, committed and projected expenditures of all cash balance; and, e. Private investment activity related to the fund of funds established in item 127.O. of the 2023 Appropriation Act. Appropriation Act - Item 127 C.1. (Special Session I, 2023) - [6/15/2024]

Virginia Nuclear Energy Consortium Authority

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the Virginia Nuclear Energy Consortium Authority, including an updated strategic plan, and annual summary of the activities, and recommendations for the support and expansion of the nuclear energy industry in Virginia. **Code of Virginia - § 45.2-2102 (I.)** - [*11/15/2024*]

Virginia Offshore Wind Development Authority

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report of the activities and recommendations of the Virginia Offshore Wind Development Authority, and the annual summary of the activities of the Division of Offshore Wind. **Code of Virginia - § 45.2-1808** - [10/15/2024]

Virginia Small Business Financing Authority

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the complete operating and financial statement for the Virginia Small Business Financing Authority and any loan fund or loan guarantee fund the Authority administers or manages, including information regarding the percentage of loan and grant program funds that were utilized or awarded by the Authority during such year. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2312** - [*11/1/2024*]

Virginia Solar Energy Development and Energy Storage Authority

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual summary of the activities and recommendations of the Virginia Solar Energy Development and Energy Storage Authority. **Code of Virginia - § 67-1507** - [10/15/2024]

Virginia Workers' Compensation Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the activities related to crime victim compensation, including a detailed section on all unclaimed restitution collected and disbursed to the victim from the Criminal Injuries Compensation Fund pursuant to subsection I. of Code of Virginia § 19.2-305.1. Code of Virginia - § 19.2-368.3 (7.) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the number of forensic acute, non-acute, and follow-up exams performed by medical providers for victims of sexual assault for which reimbursements are sought, billed and paid for, through the Sexual Assault Forensic Exam (SAFE) Payment program, including the number of such exams, the amounts billed by medical providers for each exam, and the reimbursements made to providers for such billed exams through the SAFE Payment program. **Appropriation Act - Item 489 C. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*10/1/2024*]

House Committee on Privileges and Elections

Department of Elections

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report for the preceding 12 months ending August 31 on each of the activities undertaken to maintain the Virginia voter registration system and the results of those activities. The report shall encompass activities undertaken pursuant to subdivisions A. 9. and 10. and subsection E. and pursuant to \$ 24.2-404.3, 24.2-404.4, 24.2-408, 24.2-409, 24.2-409.1, 24.2-410, 24.2-427, and 24.2-428, and shall contain the methodology used in gathering and analyzing the data. The Commissioner of Elections shall certify that the data included in the report is accurate and reliable. **Code of Virginia - \\$ 24.2-404 (F.) - [10/1/2024]**

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on activities of the State Board of Elections and the Department of Elections. Code of Virginia - § 24.2-103 (J.) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the standards for the establishment and operation of drop-off locations for the return of absentee ballots, including necessary security requirements. **Code of Virginia - § 24.1-707.1 (B.)** - [*10/1/2024*]

Office of the Governor

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the list of Pardons, Commutations, Reprieves and Other Forms of Clemency. Constitution of Virginia - Article 5 Section 12 - [3/9/2024]

Secretary of the Commonwealth

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the vacancies scheduled to arise during the year on all boards, commissions, councils or other collegial bodies appointed by the Governor. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-405** - [1/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Interim report on the appointments made during the interim between sessions of the General Assembly, including the names of all persons appointed since adjournment or since the last report, the position, and the person whom the appointee will succeed. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-406** (A.) - [1/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Interim report on the appointments made during the interim between sessions of the General Assembly, including the names of all persons appointed since adjournment or since the last report, the position, and the person whom the appointee will succeed. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-406 (A.)** - [1/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Interim report on the appointments made during the interim between sessions of the General Assembly, including the names of all persons appointed since adjournment or since the last report, the position, and the person whom the appointee will succeed. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-406 (A.)** - [1/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Interim report on the appointments made during the interim between sessions of the General Assembly, including the names of all persons appointed since adjournment or since the last report, the position, and the person whom the appointee will succeed. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-406** (A.) - [1/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Interim report on the appointments made during the interim between sessions of the General Assembly, including the names of all persons appointed since adjournment or since the last report, the position, and the person whom the appointee will succeed. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-406** (A.) - [6/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Interim report on the appointments made during the interim between sessions of the General Assembly, including the names of all persons appointed since adjournment or since the last report, the position, and the person whom the appointee will succeed. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-406 (A.)** - [8/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Interim report on the appointments made during the interim between sessions of the General Assembly, including the names of all persons appointed since adjournment or since the last report, the position, and the person whom the appointee will succeed. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-406 (A.)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the demographics related to persons appointed. Code of Virginia - § 2.2-406 (B.) - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Interim report on the appointments made during the interim between sessions of the General Assembly, including the names of all persons appointed since adjournment or since the last report, the position, and the person whom the appointee will succeed. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-406 (A.)** - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the boards of visitors of all public institutions, and other boards appointed by the Governor; the commissions issued under appointments made by the Governor, except commissions to notaries public; the departments, boards, councils, commissions, and other collegial bodies created in the executive branch of state government; and other matters as the Governor requires. The annual report shall also include an organizational chart of state government that (i) identifies each agency, department, and institution of state government and (ii) contains a brief

description of the duties of each agency, department, and institution; and information and photographs of the members of the General Assembly. [Referred to as the Blue Book] Code of Virginia - § 2.2-402 (C. 1. and 2.) - [12/31/2024]

House Committee on Public Safety

Central Criminal Records Exchange

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the status of unapplied criminal history record information and any updates to fingerprinting policies and procedures. The report shall include the following, if known: (i) the total number of offenses submitted to the Exchange, identified by the year of the offense and the year the charge was filed for such offense, that contain unapplied criminal history record information and cannot be applied to criminal history records; (ii) the number of such offenses submitted to the Exchange without fingerprints or positive identification and the law-enforcement agencies that submitted those offenses; (iii) the number of such offenses submitted to the Exchange without fingerprints or positive identification and the law-enforcement agencies that submitted those offenses; (iii) the number of such offenses submitted to the Exchange with an inconsistency, error, or omission and, for those offenses, the jurisdiction from which the offense was submitted; and (iv) efforts made by the Exchange to ensure that unapplied criminal history record information is applied to criminal history records, including any offenses of which the Exchange was notified pursuant to subdivision A 12 of § 9.1-176.1, subdivision F 7 or 8 of § 19.2-305.1, subsection B of § 53.1-23, or subdivision 13 or 14 of § 53.1-145. Code of Virginia - § 19.2-388 (E.) - [11/1/2024]

Department of Corrections

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the how funds were used for the repair, renovation, or improvement of existing correctional facilities including mechanical and security systems, including: i) the facilities in which the funds were spent; ii) a description of each project; and iii) the total amount spent for each project. **Appropriation Act - Item C-32 A.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [7/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual aggregate report for the previous fiscal year on: 1. the average daily population; 2. the number of offenders who were placed in and the number of offenders who were released from restrictive housing; 3. the age, sex, race, ethnicity, mental health code, medical class code, security level, and custody level classification of each offender housed in restrictive housing or a SAM (Shared Allied Management) Unit; 4. the disciplinary offense history preceding placement in restrictive housing or a SAM Unit; 5. the number of days each offender spent in restrictive housing; 6. the number of offenders released from restrictive housing directly into the community; 7. the number of full-time mental health staff; and 8. any changes made during the reporting period to written policies or procedures of the Department of Corrections and each state correctional facility relating to the use and conditions of restrictive housing and SAM Units. **Code of Virginia - § 53.1-39.1 (B.)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the human research projects reviewed and approved and any significant deviations from the proposals as approved. Code of Virginia - § 53.1-10 (14.) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the status of opioid treatment programs in the detention and diversion centers, including recidivism and illegal drug relapse of participants in the program. Appropriation Act - Item 387 B. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report detailing the intended disposition and/or alternate use of the following facilities slated for closure: Sussex II State Prison, Augusta Correctional Center, Haynesville Field Unit, and Stafford Community Corrections Alternative Program, including costs to maintain the property in habitable condition and, if applicable, costs to renovate or repurpose, and specific repurpose intentions if facility ownership is retained, and details on timeline and cost estimates to demolish, sell, or otherwise dispose of any of these facilities. **Appropriation Act - Item C-32 B. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the Department of Corrections (the Department) assessment of the use of staffing posts and facility space with the goal of maximizing efficiency in light of the lower inmate population and correctional officer staffing level as compared to a decade ago, including (i) the Department's authorized, funded, and filled position levels over the past ten years; (ii) a summary of the current methodology for establishing staffing levels for each facility; (iii) an examination of establishing per facility staffing ratios, with distinct measures for double bunked and non-double bunked units, that may be used to set target staffing levels depending on inmate populations; and (iv) facility age, outstanding maintenance needs, and debt services. **Appropriation Act - Item 390 T. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [12/1/2024]

Department of Criminal Justice Services

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the list of all surveillance technologies procured by state and local law-enforcement agencies and sheriff's departments. **Code of Virginia - § 9.1-116.9 (B.)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the activities of the Task Force on Fentanyl and Heroin Enforcement. **Code of Virginia** - § 9.1-116.9 (C.) - [*12/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the qualitative and quantitative data of pilot site performance, including: (i) mental health screenings and assessments provided to inmates, (ii) mental health treatment plans and services provided to inmates, (iii) jail safety incidents involving inmates and jail staff, (iv) the provision of appropriate services after release, (v) the number of inmates re-arrested or re-incarcerated within 90 days after release following a positive identification for mental health disorders in jail or the receipt of mental health treatment within the facility. **Appropriation Act - Item 394 J.3.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual summary report on the activities of the Office of Safer Communities, including summarizing violence reduction grantees' use of funds, including any available outcome measures, noting alignment with national promising practices, and the findings on other best practices. **Appropriation Act - Item 394 N.4.c.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [11/1/2024]

Department of Emergency Management

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Report on annual disaster expenditures and contracting, and shall: i) specify by event and state agency or locality, the amount spent per year from the Disaster Recovery Fund separate from any other state, local, federal or private contributions; ii) identify any Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) reimbursements received during the previous fiscal year, itemizing for which event such reimbursements were made; and iii) any contracts executed during a disaster and the expenditures and purposes for which they were executed. **Appropriation Act - Item 401 A.2.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the State Coordinator of Emergency Management on the Virginia Comprehensive Emergency Management Report. Code of Virginia - § 44-146.18:4 (B.) - [11/1/2024]

Department of State Police

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the number of traffic violations prosecuted, the number of successful prosecutions, and the total amount of monetary civil penalties collected as they relate to the use of a photo speed monitoring device . **Code of Virginia - § 46.2-882.1 (B.9.)** - [2/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the assets received during the prior fiscal year as the result of a law-enforcement seizure and subsequent forfeiture by either a state or federal court, including their estimated net worth. Appropriation Act - Item **4-8.02 c.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the current usage and estimated costs of body-worn cameras by sworn personnel of the Department of State Police (the Department), including: (i) a description of the current usage of body-worn cameras, including an assessment of associated costs and benefits; (ii) the estimated cost of deploying body-worn cameras for all sworn officers, including associated workload impacts; and (iii) a description of the advantages and limitations of the dash cameras currently used by the Department. **Appropriation Act - Item 417 E. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [11/1/2024]

Office of the Department of Corrections Ombudsman

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report containing: 1. a summary of the Office of the Department of Corrections Ombudsman's (Office) inspections and complaint investigations conducted that fiscal year, including the Office's findings and recommendations and the Department responses and corrective actions; 2. A characterization of the conditions of confinement at each facility; 3. A summary of available educational and rehabilitative programming, drug and mental health treatment, and inmate jobs and vocational training at each facility; 4. A summary of visitation policies and procedures at each facility; 5. A summary of medical facilities and medical policies and procedures at each facility; 6. A summary of the lockdowns reviewed by the Office; 7. A summary of staffing at each facility; 8. A summary of physical or sexual assaults reviewed by the Office; 9. A summary of any inmate or staff deaths that occurred at each facility; 10. A summary of the Office's investigations, findings, and resolutions of any complaints submitted pursuant to § 53.1-17.7; and 11. Any recommendations to the General Assembly and the Department. **Code of Virginia - § 53.1-17.8** (A.) - [12/31/2024]

Secretary of Public Safety and Homeland Security

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual status report on (1) annual operating costs for the STARS (Statewide Agencies Radio System) system; (2) the status of site enhancements to support the system; (3) the project timelines for implementing the enhancements to the system; and (4) other matters as the Secretary of Public Safety may deem appropriate. **Appropriation Act - Item 415 C.2. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*10/1/2024*]

State Board of Local and Regional Jails

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report summarizing the reviews of the death of inmates in local correctional facilities conducted by the State Board of Local and Regional Jails within that year, including any trends or similarities among the deaths of inmates in local correctional facilities and present recommendations on policy changes to reduce the number of deaths in local correctional facilities. **Code of Virginia - § 53.1-69.1 (E.)** - [*12/1/2024*]

House Committee on Rules

American Revolution 250 Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim activity and work of the American Revolution 250 Commission. Code of Virginia - § 30-427 - [1/10/2024]

Auditor of Public Accounts

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the financial audit of the Virginia Retirement System, the State Police Officers' Retirement System, and the Judicial Retirement System. Code of Virginia - § 30-81 (F.) - [1/10/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the Auditor of Public Accounts. (This may also satisfy the reporting requirement of Code of Virginia § 30-133 C. - summary on the audits and other oversight responsibilities performed for the most recently ended fiscal year.) **Code of Virginia - § 30-141** - [*11/1/2024*]

Brown v. Board of Education Scholarship Committee

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary and report on the interim activity and work of the Brown v. Board of Education Scholarship Committee. Code of Virginia - § 30-231.10 - [1/10/2024]

Capitol Square Preservation Council

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the activities and recommendations of the Capitol Square Preservation Council. Code of Virginia - § 30-194 (G.) - [12/1/2024]

Chesapeake Bay Restoration Fund Advisory Committee

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the plan for expenditure of any amounts in the Chesapeake Bay Restoration Fund. Code of Virginia - § 30-256 (G.) - [11/15/2024]

Chief Information Officer of the Commonwealth

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the results of security audits, the extent to which security policy, standards, and guidelines have been adopted by executive branch and independent agencies, and a list of those executive branch agencies and independent agencies that have not implemented acceptable security and risk management regulations, policies, standards, and guidelines to control unauthorized uses, intrusions, or other security threats. **Code of Virginia** - § 2.2-2009 (C.) - [10/1/2024]

Commission for Historical Statues in the United States Capitol

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual status report on the work of the Commission for Historical Statues in the United States Capitol established to determine who, in addition to George Washington, should represent Virginia in the National Statuary Hall Collection at the United States Capitol. If available, the report shall include (i) the prominent Virginia citizen selected for commemoration in the National Statuary Hall Collection at the United States Capitol; (ii) an estimate of the total costs associated with replacement of the Robert E. Lee statue, including the costs to design, construct, transport, and place the new statue, for the removal and transfer of the Robert E. Lee statue, and for any unveiling ceremony for the new statue; and (iii) the name of the sculptor and the process used to select the sculptor. [Reporting requirements of Chapter 1098, Enactment Clause 1., § 9., of the 2020 Acts of Assembly, are identical.] Chapter 1099 Enactment Clause 1., § 9. (Regular Session, 2020) - [12/1/2024]

Commission on Unemployment Compensation

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary of the activities of the Virginia Commission on Unemployment Compensation. Code of Virginia - § 30-224 - [1/10/2024]

Commission to Study Slavery and Subsequent De Jure and De Facto Racial and Economic Discrimination Against African Americans

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim work of the Commission to Study Slavery and Subsequent De Jure and De Facto Racial and Economic Discrimination Against African Americans. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2555** (A.5.) - [1/10/2024]

Commissioners for the Promotion of Uniformity of Legislation

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the Virginia Commissioners to the National Conference of Commissioners on Uniform State Laws. **Code of Virginia - § 30-197** - [7/1/2024]

Department of Accounts

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Biannual report on each off-balance sheet financial obligation of the Commonwealth, itemized by agency, board, institution, or authority of the Commonwealth, and such other obligations of the Commonwealth that are estimated by the Comptroller to be incurred. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-813.2** - [4/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Biannual report on each off-balance sheet financial obligation of the Commonwealth, itemized by agency, board, institution, or authority of the Commonwealth, and such other obligations of the Commonwealth that are estimated by the Comptroller to be incurred. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-813.2** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the number and dollar amounts of late payments by departments, institutions and agencies, the total amount of interest paid, and the specific steps being taken to reduce the incidence of late payments. **Code of Virginia - \\$ 2.2-4356 - [11/1/2024]**

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual Comprehensive Financial Report of the Office of the Comptroller. [Preliminary report is filed by the Office of the Governor on or before September 15 of each year.] **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-813** - [*12/15/2024*]

Department of General Services

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report of the Public Body Procurement Workgroup on the Virginia Public Procurement Act Process for Competitive Negotiation; Exceptions to Contractual Terms and Conditions (SB 912) – November 1, 2023. **Rules of the Senate of Virginia 20 (o) (2024)** - [1/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report of the Public Body Procurement Workgroup on the Virginia Public Procurement Act; Preference for Products made or Manufactured in Virginia (SB 1115) – November 1, 2023. **Rules of the Senate of Virginia 20 (o)** (**2023**) - [*1*/15/2024]

Division of Legislative Automated Systems

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the detailed accounting of funding provided since fiscal year 2020 for the replacement of the legacy legislative tracking system, and separately for other legislative system replacements and upgrades. **Appropriation Act - Item 5 C. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [10/1/2024]

Division of Legislative Services

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report to the General Assembly, indexed according to standing committee jurisdiction, on the status of all reports, actions, or data collection that is required by legislation enacted by the General Assembly, or otherwise requested by the General Assembly of agencies and collegial bodies of state government. **Code of Virginia** - § 30-28.16 (A.7.) - [5/31/2024]

Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. Memorial Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary on the interim activity and work of the Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. Commission. Code of Virginia - § 30-192.6 - [1/10/2024]

Health Insurance Reform Commission

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim activity and work of the Health Insurance Reform Commission. **Code of Virginia - § 30-345** - [*1/10/2024*]

Henrietta Lacks Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim activity and work of the Henrietta Lacks Commission. Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2541 (2.) - [1/10/2024]

Joint Commission on Health Care

PUBLISHED - Annual report of the Joint Commission on Health Care. Code of Virginia - § 30-168.3 (7.) - [6/30/2024]

Joint Commission on Technology and Science

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the Joint Commission on Technology and Science. Code of Virginia - § 30-85 (10.) - [1/10/2024]

Joint Legislative Audit and Review Commission

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Biannual oversight report of the Virginia Retirement System (VRS). Code of Virginia - § 30-81 (D.) - [6/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Joint Legislative Audit and Review Commission Impacts: Actions Taken on Report Recommendations. **Code of Virginia - § 30-58.1** - [6/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Biennial status report of the findings and recommendations for the Commonwealth Savers Plan. Code of Virginia - § 30-332 (D.) - [7/1/2024]

PUBLISHED - Special annual report on state spending. Code of Virginia - § 30-58.3 (A.) - [11/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the (i) planned or actual material changes in asset allocation, (ii) investment performance of all asset classes and subclasses, and (iii) investment policies and programs of the Commonwealth Savers Plan. **Code of Virginia - § 30-332 (A.)** - [12/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Biannual oversight report of the Virginia Retirement System (VRS). Code of Virginia - § 30-81 (D.) - [12/30/2024]

Joint Subcommittee to Evaluate Tax Preferences

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim activity and work of the Joint Subcommittee to Evaluate Tax Preferences regarding which tax preferences should be continued, expanded, modified, or eliminated. **Code of Virginia** - § 30-338 (6.) - [1/10/2024]

Norfolk Southern Corporation

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the Ways to Reduce Emissions from Coal-Carrying Railroad Cars. Senate Joint Resolution 257 (Regular Session, 1997) - [3/1/2024]

Office of the Governor

PUBLISHED - State of the Commonwealth Address. Constitution of Virginia - Article 5 Section 5 - [1/10/2024]

Small Business Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary on the findings and recommendations of the Small Business Commission. **Code of Virginia - § 30-183 (4.)** - [*1/10/2024*]

State Water Commission

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the findings and recommendations of the State Water Commission. **Code of Virginia** - **§ 30-187 (3.)** - [*1/10/2024*]

Virginia Coal and Energy Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim activity and work of the Virginia Coal and Energy Commission. Code of Virginia - § 30-189 (B.) - [1/10/2024]

Virginia Commission on Youth

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary of the activities of the Virginia Commission on Youth. Code of Virginia - § 30-175 (1.) - [1/10/2024]

Virginia Conflict of Interest and Ethics Advisory Council

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the Virginia Conflict of Interest and Ethics Advisory Council. Code of Virginia - § 30-356 (13.) - [12/1/2024]

Virginia Disability Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the recommendations of legislative priorities and policies for adoption or examination by the General Assembly in order to provide ongoing support in developing and reviewing services and funding related to Virginians with physical and sensory disabilities. **Code of Virginia - § 30-232** - [10/1/2024]

Virginia Freedom of Information Advisory Council

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Special annual report on the activities and findings regarding the Freedom of Information Act, including recommendations for changes in the law. **Code of Virginia - § 30-179 (8.)** - [*12/1/2024*]

Virginia Housing Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary on the interim activity and work of the Virginia Housing Commission. Code of Virginia - § 30-261 (B.) - [1/10/2024]

Virginia State Crime Commission

OVERDUE - Annual report of the Virginia State Crime Commission. Code of Virginia - § 30-158 (A.4.) - [6/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim activity and work of the Virginia State Crime Commission. Code of Virginia - § 30-158 - [1/10/2024]

PUBLISHED - Annual report of the Virginia State Crime Commission. Code of Virginia - § 30-158 (A.4.) - [6/30/2024]

House Committee on Transportation

Commissioner of Highways

OVERDUE - Biennial report on: 1. The methodology used to determine maintenance needs, including an explanation of the transparent methodology used for the allocation of funds from the Highway Maintenance and Operating Fund pursuant to subsection A of § 33.2-352; 2. The methodology approved by the Commonwealth Transportation Board (the Board) for the allocation of funds for state of good repair purposes as defined in § 33.2-369 and, if necessary, an explanation and rationale for any waiver of the cap provided for in subsection B of § 33.2-369; 3. The expenditures from the Highway Maintenance and Operating Program for the past fiscal year by asset class or activity and by construction district as well as the planned expenditure for the current fiscal year; 4. A description of transportation systems management and operations in the Commonwealth and the operating condition of primary and secondary state highways, including location and average duration of incidents; 5. A listing of prioritized pavement and bridge needs based on the priority ranking system developed by the Board pursuant to § 33.2-369 and a description of the priority ranking system; 6. A description of actions taken to improve highway operations within the Commonwealth, including the use of funds in the Innovation and Technology Transportation Fund established pursuant to § 33.2-1531; 7. The use of funds in the Special Structure Fund established pursuant to § 33.2-1532; 8. The status of the Interstate Operations and Enhancement Program, including, at a minimum, the allocation of revenues for the program, the current and projected performance of each interstate highway corridor, and the anticipated benefits of funded strategies, capital improvements, and services by the interstate highway; and 9. A review of the Department of Transportation's collaboration with the private sector in delivering services. Code of Virginia - § 33.2-232 (B.) - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report concerning the current status of all highway construction projects in the Commonwealth. The report shall contain, at a minimum, the following information for every project in the Six-Year Improvement Program: (i) project description; (ii) total cost estimate; (iii) funds expended to date; (iv) project timeline and completion date; (v) statement of whether project is ahead of, on, or behind schedule; (vi) the name of the prime contractor; (vii) total expenditures of federal transportation funds in each county and city; (viii) total expenditures of state transportation funds in each county and city; (ix) statewide totals for federal, state, and local funds expended for highways; (x) statewide totals for federal, state, and local funds expended in each federal and state programmatic category. (Q2 FY 2024) Code of Virginia - 33.2-233 - [1/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report concerning the current status of all highway construction projects in the Commonwealth. The report shall contain, at a minimum, the following information for every project in the Six-Year Improvement Program: (i) project description; (ii) total cost estimate; (iii) funds expended to date; (iv) project timeline and completion date; (v) statement of whether project is ahead of, on, or behind schedule; (vi) the name of the prime contractor; (vii) total expenditures of federal transportation funds in each county and city; (viii) total expenditures of state transportation funds in each county and city; (ix) statewide totals for federal, state, and local funds expended for highways; (x) statewide totals for federal, state, and local funds expended on intercity passenger and freight rail line and trains; and (xii) total funds expended in each federal and state programmatic category. (Q3 FY 2024) **Code of Virginia - § 33.2-233** - [4/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report concerning the current status of all highway construction projects in the Commonwealth. The report shall contain, at a minimum, the following information for every project in the Six-Year Improvement Program: (i) project description; (ii) total cost estimate; (iii) funds expended to date; (iv) project timeline and completion date; (v) statement of whether project is ahead of, on, or behind schedule; (vi) the name of the prime contractor; (vii) total expenditures of federal transportation funds in each county and city; (viii) total expenditures of state transportation funds in each county and city; (ix) statewide totals for federal, state, and local funds expended for highways; (x) statewide totals for federal, state, and local funds expended on intercity passenger and freight rail line and trains; and (xii) total funds expended in each federal and state programmatic category. (Q4 FY 2024) **Code of Virginia - § 33.2-233** - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on traffic volumes on the HOV (high-occupancy vehicles) facilities that result in a degraded condition as identified in SAFETEA-LU or other applicable federal law and reported to the Federal Highway Administration. **Code of Virginia - § 46.2-749.3 (A.3.)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report concerning the current status of all highway construction projects in the Commonwealth. The report shall contain, at a minimum, the following information for every project in the Six-Year Improvement Program: (i) project description; (ii) total cost estimate; (iii) funds expended to date; (iv) project timeline and completion date; (v) statement of whether project is ahead of, on, or behind schedule; (vi) the name of the prime contractor; (vii) total expenditures of federal transportation funds in each county and city; (viii) total expenditures of

state transportation funds in each county and city; (ix) statewide totals for federal, state, and local funds expended for highways; (x) statewide totals for federal, state, and local funds expended for transit; (xi) total funds expended on intercity passenger and freight rail line and trains; and (xii) total funds expended in each federal and state programmatic category. (Q1 FY 2025) **Code of Virginia - § 33.2-233** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the cost and feasibility of permitting HOV (High-Occupancy Vehicle) access at all times and free-of-charge on the Downtown-Midtown Tunnel facility, and the estimated cost and recommendations for implementation. Appropriation Act - Item 441 C.7. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the use of moneys in the Innovation and Technology Transportation Fund. Code of Virginia - § 33.2-1531 - [11/30/2024]

Commonwealth Transportation Board

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the Transit Ridership Incentive Program on the projects and services funded by the Program, including an analysis of the performance of the funded projects, the performance of the identified routes of regional significance, transit ridership, efforts funded pursuant to subsection E, and any other information the Board determines to be appropriate. **Code of Virginia - § 33.2-1526.3 (F.)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the status and progress of the implementation of the Interstate 81 Corridor Improvement Program, including: 1. The safety and performance of the Interstate 81 corridor, including the number of incidents, the average duration of incidents, the number and average duration of incidents involving lane closures, and the person-hours of delay along the Interstate 81 corridor; 2. An assessment of the effectiveness of the operational strategies and capital projects implemented and funded through the Program; 3. The status of capital projects funded through the Program; and 4. The current and projected balances of the Interstate 81 Corridor Improvement Fund. **Code of Virginia - § 33.2-3602 (D.)** - [*12/15/2024*]

Department of Energy

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the implementation and administration of the Electric Vehicle Rebate Program, including recommendations of the Department of Energy or the Electric Vehicle Rebate Program Advisory Council, and an assessment of the rebate and enhanced rebate, a recommendation on whether the Fund allocation set forth in subsection B of Code of Virginia § 45.2-1731 should be adjusted, and a recommendation on whether an income cap should be established to determine the eligibility of purchasers for a rebate. **Code of Virginia - § 45.2-1732** - [12/1/2024]

Department of Motor Vehicles

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the data collected related to driving under the influence of alcohol, drugs, or a combination thereof, at an aggregate statewide level based on the calendar year over a period of at least five years and at an aggregate level by locality and by law-enforcement agency over the same time period, and shall distinguish between alcohol, drug, or alcohol and drug impaired driving. **Code of Virginia - § 46.2-223.1 (C.)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the effectiveness of improving the Department of Motor Vehicles' Insurance Verification Program, including recommendations to address any lack of compliance with the motor vehicle liability insurance requirements. [Includes reporting requirements of Chapter 149, Enactment Clause 3., of the 2019 Acts of Assembly.] **Chapter 193 Enactment Clause 3. (Regular Session, 2019)** - [*12/31/2024*]

Department of Rail and Public Transportation

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the results of the study to evaluate rail-centric economic development opportunities in the Bedford, Campbell, and Lynchburg region of central Virginia, including both passenger and freight rail enhancements that encourage intermodal and other non-intermodal market opportunities that may yield long-term success and growth in the region. **Appropriation Act - Item 435 C. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report to the Joint Commission on Transportation Accountability on the uses of the Commonwealth Rail Fund. Appropriation Act - Item 1 I. (Special Session I, 2023) - [11/15/2024]

Department of Transportation

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Department of Transportation and on the Department's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the review of the economic development, transportation, and safety benefits of expanding Van Buren Road, North Extension in Prince William County, including a determination of any additional benefits, potential financing, and time table option for this project. **Appropriation Act - Item 444 M.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on (i) the number of companies that were unable to procure a performance or payment bond pursuant to subsection H of § 2.2-4337 of the Code of Virginia, (ii) the number of waivers granted by the Department pursuant to subsection H of § 2.2-4337, and (iii) the number of companies that were enrolled in any Department of the Treasury, Division of Risk Management self-bonding program for Department projects. **Chapter 783 Enactment Clause 3. (Regular Session, 2012)** - [*12*/*1*/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual update on the status of the Coastal Virginia Transportation Infrastructure Inundation Study, including an up-to-date identification of at-risk rural, suburban and urban infrastructure, and planning and options to mitigate or eliminate the identified risks; and a report on what work remains to be completed and an estimated time frame for the completion of its work. **Appropriation Act - Item 437 D. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [12/1/2024]

Hampton Roads Transportation Accountability Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report to the Joint Commission on Transportation Accountability on the uses of the Hampton Roads Transportation Fund. **Appropriation Act - Item 1 I. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [*11/15/2024*]

Motor Vehicle Dealer Board

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Biennial report on the summary of the Board's fiscal affairs, a description of the Board's activities, a statistical information regarding the administrative hearings and decisions of the Board, and a general summary of all complaints received against licensees and the procedures used to resolve the complaints. **Code of Virginia - § 46.2-1503.5** - [*11/1/2024*]

Norfolk Southern Corporation

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the Ways to Reduce Emissions from Coal-Carrying Railroad Cars. Senate Joint Resolution 257 (Regular Session, 1997) - [3/1/2024]

Northern Virginia Transportation Authority

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report to the Joint Commission on Transportation Accountability on the uses of the Northern Virginia Transportation Authority Fund. **Appropriation Act - Item 1 I. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/15/2024*]

Northern Virginia Transportation Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the performance and condition of Washington Metropolitan Area Transit Authority (WMATA), including: 1. The safety and reliability of the rapid heavy rail mass transportation system and bus network; 2. The financial performance of WMATA related to the operations of the rapid heavy rail mass transportation system, including farebox recovery, service per rider, and cost per service hour; 3. The financial performance of WMATA related to the operation system, including farebox recovery, service per rider, and cost per service hour; 3. The financial performance of WMATA related to the operations of the bus mass transportation system, including farebox recovery, service per rider, and cost per service hour; 4. Potential strategies to reduce the growth in such costs and to improve the efficiency of WMATA operations; 5. Use of the funds provided from the Washington Metropolitan Area Transit Authority Capital Fund to improve the safety and condition of the rapid heavy rail mass transportation system; and 6. Ridership of the rapid heavy rail mass transportation system and the bus mass transportation system. **Code of Virginia - § 33.2-3403** - [12/15/2024]

Office of the Governor

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Biannual report on the location (county, city, or town) of the project; the amount of the grant or loan made or committed from the Transportation Partnership Opportunity Fund and the purpose for which it will be used; the number of jobs created or projected to be created; and the amount of a company's investment in the Commonwealth, if the project is part of an economic development opportunity. **Code of Virginia - § 33.2-1529.1 (F.)** - [*1/31/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Biannual report on the location (county, city, or town) of the project; the amount of the grant or loan made or committed from the Transportation Partnership Opportunity Fund and the purpose for which it will be used; the number of jobs created or projected to be created; and the amount of a company's investment in the Commonwealth, if the project is part of an economic development opportunity. **Code of Virginia - § 33.2-1529.1 (F.)** - [7/31/2024]

Secretary of Natural and Historic Resources

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the implementation of the 2014 Chesapeake Bay Watershed Agreement. [Reporting requirement for Item 358.A. of the 2024 Appropriation Act is included in this report.] **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-220.1** - [*11/1/2024*]

Secretary of Transportation

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the activities being taken to revise the Washington Metropolitan Area Transit Authority Compact of 1966 and implementing other reforms necessary to ensure the near-term and long-term viability of the Washington Area Metropolitan Transit Authority (WMATA), including reforms related to: (i) the legal and organizational structure of WMATA; (ii) the composition and qualifications of the WMATA Board of Directors and the length of terms of its members; (iii) labor costs and labor relations; (iv) measures necessary to resolve WMATA's unfunded pension liability and other postemployment benefits; (v) measures necessary to better ensure the safety of riders and employees, including safety in the event of a homeland security emergency in the national capital area; and (vi) financial and operational improvements necessary to ensure that WMATA's performance is at least as efficient as its closest comparable transit systems in the United States. [Quarter ending March 31, 2024] Code of Virginia - § 33.2-3102 (B.) - [3/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the activities being taken to revise the Washington Metropolitan Area Transit Authority Compact of 1966 and implementing other reforms necessary to ensure the near-term and long-term viability of the Washington Area Metropolitan Transit Authority (WMATA), including reforms related to: (i) the legal and organizational structure of WMATA; (ii) the composition and qualifications of the WMATA Board of Directors and the length of terms of its members; (iii) labor costs and labor relations; (iv) measures necessary to resolve WMATA's unfunded pension liability and other postemployment benefits; (v) measures necessary to better ensure the safety of riders and employees, including safety in the event of a homeland security emergency in the national capital area; and (vi) financial and operational improvements necessary to ensure that WMATA's performance is at least as efficient as its closest comparable transit systems in the United States. [Quarter ending June 30, 2024] **Code of Virginia - § 33.2-3102 (B.)** - [6/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the activities being taken to revise the Washington Metropolitan Area Transit Authority Compact of 1966 and implementing other reforms necessary to ensure the near-term and long-term viability of the Washington Area Metropolitan Transit Authority (WMATA), including reforms related to: (i) the legal and organizational structure of WMATA; (ii) the composition and qualifications of the WMATA Board of Directors and the length of terms of its members; (iii) labor costs and labor relations; (iv) measures necessary to resolve WMATA's unfunded pension liability and other postemployment benefits; (v) measures necessary to better ensure the safety of riders and employees, including safety in the event of a homeland security emergency in the national capital area; and (vi) financial and operational improvements necessary to ensure that WMATA's performance is at least as efficient as its closest comparable transit systems in the United States. [Quarter ending September 30, 2024] **Code of Virginia - § 33.2-3102 (B.)** - [9/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the activities being taken to revise the Washington Metropolitan Area Transit Authority Compact of 1966 and implementing other reforms necessary to ensure the near-term and long-term viability of the Washington Area Metropolitan Transit Authority (WMATA), including reforms related to: (i) the legal and organizational structure of WMATA; (ii) the composition and qualifications of the WMATA Board of Directors and the length of terms of its members; (iii) labor costs and labor relations; (iv) measures necessary to resolve WMATA's unfunded pension liability and other postemployment benefits; (v) measures necessary to better ensure the safety of riders and employees, including safety in the event of a homeland security emergency in the national capital area; and (vi) financial and operational improvements necessary to ensure that WMATA's performance is at least as efficient as its closest comparable transit systems in the United States. [Quarter ending December 31, 2024] **Code of Virginia - § 33.2-3102 (B.)** - [*12/31/2024*]

State Corporation Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the examination of the existing regulation of fees charged for the removal of motor vehicles, trailers, and parts thereof left on private property in violation of § 46.2-1231 of the Code of Virginia and for the removal of trespassing vehicles under § 46.2-1215 of the Code of Virginia, and shall identify policy options for the State Corporation Commission to assume all or part of such regulation. **Chapter 245 Enactment Clause 1. (Regular Session, 2024)** - [*11/30/2024*]

Virginia Aviation Board

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the Commonwealth Aviation Fund, including: 1. The use of entitlement funds allocated pursuant to subdivision B 1 of § 33.2-1526.6 by each air carrier airport, including the amount of funds that are unobligated; 2. The award and use of discretionary funds allocated for air carrier and reliever airports pursuant to subdivision B 2 a (1) of § 33.2-1526.6 by every such airport; 3. The award and use of discretionary funds allocated for general aviation airports pursuant to subdivision B 2 a (2) of § 33.2-1526.6 by every such airport; 4. The award and use of discretionary funds allocated for all airports pursuant to subdivision B 2 b of § 33.2-1526.6 by every such airport; and the status of ongoing projects funded in whole or in part by the Commonwealth Aviation Fund pursuant to § 33.2-1526.6. [Includes reporting requirements for Item 422.E.1. of the 2024 Appropriation Act.] Code of Virginia - § 5.1-2.2:3 (A.) - [11/1/2024]

Virginia Passenger Rail Authority

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the Virginia Passenger Rail Authority, including audited financial statements of the Authority for the fiscal year ending the preceding June 30. Code of Virginia - § 33.2-299 (C.) - [11/1/2024]

Virginia Port Authority

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the audited financial statements of the Virginia Port Authority for the year ending the preceding June 30. Code of Virginia - § 62.1-139 (D.) - [11/1/2024]

Virginia Resources Authority

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Biannual report on the amounts of loans and other financial assistance provided by the Virginia Transportation Infrastructure Bank and the projects for which the loans and other financial assistance were provided. **Code of Virginia - § 33.2-1507 (B.)** - [1/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Biannual report on the amounts of loans and other financial assistance provided by the Virginia Transportation Infrastructure Bank and the projects for which the loans and other financial assistance were provided. **Code of Virginia - § 33.2-1507 (B.)** - [7/31/2024]

Virginia-North Carolina High-Speed Rail Compact Commission

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the activities of the Virginia-North Carolina High-Speed Rail Compact Commission. **Code of Virginia - § 33.2-1400 (§ 4.)** - [10/1/2024]

Washington Metropolitan Area Transit Authority

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual audit report of the Washington Metropolitan Area Transit Authority. **Chapter 771 Article XVI**, **70.(a)** (**Regular Session, 2009**) - [*12/1/2024*]

Washington Metropolitan Area Transit Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the Washington Metropolitan Area Transit Commission, including information and recommendations concerning passenger transportation within the Metropolitan District as the Commission considers advisable. **Code of Virginia - § 33.2-3000 (Article XIV, 5.)** - [*1*/*1*/2024]

Washington Metrorail Safety Commission

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the programs, operations, and finances of the Washington Metrorail Safety Commission. **Code of Virginia - § 33.2-3101 (Article V., B.1.)** - [6/30/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual status report on the safety of the Washington Metropolitan Area Transit Authority Rail System, which shall include, among other requirements established by the Washington Metrorail Safety Commission and federal law, status updates of outstanding Corrective Action Plans, Commission directives, and ongoing investigations. **Code of Virginia - § 33.2-3101 (Article V., A.1.)** - [6/30/2024]

Senate Committee on Agriculture, Conservation and Natural Resources

Chesapeake Bay Restoration Fund Advisory Committee

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the plan for expenditure of any amounts in the Chesapeake Bay Restoration Fund. **Code of Virginia - § 30-256 (G.)** - [*11/15/2024*]

Department of Agriculture and Consumer Services

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on: 1. The total amount of agricultural land that is under foreign ownership; 2. The percentage change in foreign ownership of agricultural land in the Commonwealth for each year over the prior 10 years; 3. The purpose for which foreign-owned agricultural land in the Commonwealth is being used currently. To the extent such information is available, the Department shall also include any significant recent changes or trends in the uses of foreign-owned agricultural land in the Commonwealth; 4. With the assistance of relevant state agencies, information regarding the extent of, and any recent changes in, foreign ownership of energy production, storage, or distribution facilities in the Commonwealth to the extent such information is available; and 5. Any legislative, regulatory, or administrative policy changes the Department of Agriculture and Consumer Services recommends in light of the information in this report. **Code of Virginia - § 55.1-509 (B.)** – [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the financial statement of the operation of, and any recommendations for legislation applicable to, charitable gaming in the Commonwealth. **Code of Virginia - § 18.2-340.18 (8.)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the testing and inspection activities of the Department of Agriculture and Consumer Services weights and measures program, including the number and frequency of inspections for the weights and measures devices. **Code of Virginia - § 3.2-5609 (B.)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the Task Force on Transparency in Publicly Funded Animal Testing Facilities convened for the purpose of identifying potential deficiencies in publicly funded animal testing facilities, as that term is defined in § 3.2-6593.2 of the Code of Virginia, and recommending methods and context for making certain information about such animal testing facilities publicly available, including information pertaining to instances of noncompliance with federal animal welfare regulations, guidelines, or policies, as well as the care, use, and approximate numbers of animals used for research, education, testing, or other experimental, scientific, or medical purposes by each public institution of higher education in the Commonwealth, including animals not covered by the federal Animal Welfare Act (7 U.S.C. § 2131 et seq.). [Reporting requirements of Chapter 675, Enactment Clause 1., of the 2024 Acts of Assembly, are identical.] **Chapter 693 Enactment Clause 1. (Regular Session, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the effectiveness of the Dairy Producer Margin Coverage Premium Assistance Program in preserving and assisting with the continued operation of dairy producers in the Commonwealth of Virginia. **Code of Virginia - § 3.2-3306** - [12/1/2024]

Department of Conservation and Recreation

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the Virginia Invasive Species Working group convened to develop industry resources relating to invasive plant species and noxious weeds. **Chapter 153 Enactment Clause 2.** (**Regular Session, 2023**) - [*1*/10/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Semi-annual report on each Virginia soil and water conservation district's budget, revised budget, previous year's balance budget, and expenditure for the following: (i) the federal Conservation Reserve Enhancement Program, (ii) the use of Agricultural Best Management Cost-Share Program funds within the Chesapeake Bay watershed, (iii) the use of Agricultural Best Management Cost-Share Program funds within the Southern Rivers area, and (iv) the amount of Technical Assistance funding. The August 15 report shall reflect cumulative amounts. The report shall also include any amounts from the settlement agreements entered into between July 1, 2017, and June 30, 2022, and shall include: 1) an estimation of the timeline and amount for each fiscal year to implement agricultural best management practices; and 2) an estimation of the timeline and amount for each fiscal year of additional technical assistance provided as a result of the additional funding from the settlements. **Appropriation Act - Item 374 A.3. and A.4. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [2/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Semi-annual report on each Virginia soil and water conservation district's budget, revised budget, previous year's balance budget, and expenditure for the following: (i) the federal Conservation Reserve Enhancement Program, (ii) the use of Agricultural Best Management Cost-Share Program funds within the Chesapeake Bay watershed, (iii) the use of Agricultural Best Management Cost-Share Program funds within the Southern Rivers area, and (iv) the amount of Technical Assistance funding. The August 15 report shall reflect cumulative amounts. The report shall also include any amounts from the settlement agreements entered into between July 1, 2017, and June 30, 2022, and shall include: 1) an estimation of the timeline and amount for each fiscal year to implement agricultural best management practices; and 2) an estimation of the timeline and amount for each fiscal year of additional technical

assistance provided as a result of the additional funding from the settlements. Appropriation Act - Item 359 A.3. and A.4. (Special Session I, 2024) - [8/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the leasing activities carried out pursuant to § 10.1-109 of the Code of Virginia. Code of Virginia - § 10.1-109 (D.) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the progress of developing and posting in each state park and interstate park signage addressing the appropriate steps a visitor can take to prevent tick bites, how to identify Lyme disease, and where to seek treatment. **Code of Virginia - § 10.1-200.01 (C.)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on qualified donations of less-than-fee interests accepted by any public or private conservation agency in the respective calendar year. The report shall include an estimate of the number of acres of land currently being used for "production agriculture and silviculture" as defined in § 3.2-300 that have been protected by qualified donations of less-than-fee interests. This report shall also include information, when available, on land qualifying for credits being used for "production agriculture and silviculture" that have onsite operational best management practices, which are designed to reduce the amount of nutrients and sediment entering public waters; and, when available, on riparian buffers, both vegetated/forested buffers and no-plow buffers, required by deed restriction on land qualifying for credits in order to protect water quality. Qualified donations shall not include the conveyance of a fee interest, or a less-than-fee interest, in real property by a charitable organization that (i) meets the definition of "holder" in § 10.1-1009 and (ii) holds one or more conservation easements. [This report includes reporting requirements of the Virginia Land Conservation Board as required by Code of Virginia § 10.1-1018.1.] **Code of Virginia - § 58.1- 512 (C.2.)** - [*12*/*1*/2024]

Department of Energy

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the work group convened to study the economic and environmental impacts of eliminating waste coal piles in Southwest Virginia. **Senate Joint Resolution 258 (Regular Session, 2023)** - [*1/10/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual compilation report of each investor-owned public utility providing electric service in the Commonwealth disclosing the efforts to conserve energy, including but not limited to (i) its implementation of customer demand-side management programs and (ii) efforts by the utilities to improve efficiency and conserve energy in their internal operations pursuant to § 56-235.1; and including an assessment of the progress the Commonwealth is making toward meeting the goal of reducing the consumption of electric energy by retail customers by the year 2022 by an amount equal to 10 percent of the amount of electric energy consumed by retail customers in 2006 through the implementation of demand side management, conservation, energy efficiency, and load management programs, including consumer education. Code of Virginia - § 45.2-1712 - [12/1/2024]

Department of Environmental Quality

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual joint report by the Department of Conservation and Recreation, the Department of Housing and Community Development, and the Department of Energy describing the Commonwealth's participation in the Regional Greenhouse Gas Initiative (RGGI), the annual reduction in greenhouse gas emissions, the revenues collected and deposited in the interest-bearing account maintained by the Department of Conservation and Recreation for the RGGI program, and a description of each way in which money was expended during the fiscal year. **Code of Virginia - § 10.1-1330 (D.)** - [1/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Biennial report on the permit program including total fees collected, amount of general funds allocated, use of the fees and the general funds, number of applications received, number of permits issued, progress in eliminating permit backlogs, and the timeliness of permit processing. (The reporting requirements of § 10.1-1402.1 and § 62.1-44.15:6 are included.) **Code of Virginia - § 10.1-1322 (D.)** - [1/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the administration of the Virginia Electric Vehicle Grant Fund (the Fund) and the Virginia Electric Vehicle Grant Program (the Program), including the number of grants awarded, the number of vehicles or equipment replaced, the number of jobs supported, and, to the extent available, the general environmental or health impact of the Fund and Program. **Code of Virginia - § 10.1-1322.5** (G.) - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual progress report on the combined sewer overflow (CSO) outfall that discharges into the Chesapeake Bay Watershed. Chapter 827 Enactment Clause 4. (Regular Session, 2017) - [1/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the combined sewer overflow (CSO) system progress reports for any owner or operator of any CSO system east of Charlottesville that discharges into the James River watershed. **Chapter 634 Enactment Clause 1., § 3. (Regular Session, 2020)** - [*1*/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the PFAS Expert Advisory Committee on the activities related to PFAS assessments, including the self-reporting process pursuant to Code of Virginia § 62.1-44.34:31, and the discharge monitoring process pursuant to Code of Virginia - § 62.1-44.34:33 (D.) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the examination results and recommendations of the Eastern Virginia Groundwater Management Advisory Committee. Code of Virginia - § 62.1-256.2 (C.) - [11/1/2024]

PUBLISHED - Annual report on pollution prevention activities. Code of Virginia - § 10.1-1425.17 - [12/1/2024]

Department of Health

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the cost analysis of implementing pending federal Per- and Polyfluorinated Substances (PFAS) regulations for Virginia local water systems and to implement pending federal Environmental Protection Agency Copper Rules for water system lead service lines, including the results of the cost analysis, possible funding models, and federal funding that may be available. **Appropriation Act - Item 280 G. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [12/1/2024]

Department of Wildlife Resources

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on Senate Bill 1348 (2023) – December 2023. Rules of the Senate of Virginia 20 (o) (2023) - [1/15/2024]

Joint Subcommittee on Recurrent Flooding

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Executive summary on the findings and recommendations of the Joint Subcommittee convened to study short-term and long-term strategies for minimizing the impact of flooding. [Report requirements are identical to Senate Joint Resolution 35 (2022).] **House Joint Resolution 16 (Regular Session, 2022)** - [*1/10/2024*]

Office of the Governor

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Biannual report on the grants or loans awarded from the Governor's Agriculture and Forestry Industries Development Fund during the immediately preceding six-month period for economic development projects. The report shall include the name of the company that is the business beneficiary of the grant and the type of business in which it engages; the location (county, city, or town) of the project; the amount of the grant committed from the Fund and the amount of all other funds committed by the Commonwealth from other sources and the purpose for which such grants or other funds will be used; the amount of all moneys or funds agreed to be provided by political subdivisions and the purposes for which they will be used; the number of new jobs projected to be created by the business beneficiary; the amount of investment in the project agreed to be made by the business beneficiary; the minimum purchase agreed to be made of Virginia-grown agricultural and forestal products; projected impact on agricultural and forestal producers; the timetable for the completion of the project and new jobs. **Code of Virginia - § 3.2-309** - [1/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Biannual report on the grants or loans awarded from the Governor's Agriculture and Forestry Industries Development Fund during the immediately preceding six-month period for economic development projects. The report shall include the name of the company that is the business beneficiary of the grant and the type of business in which it engages; the location (county, city, or town) of the project; the amount of the grant committed from the Fund and the amount of all other funds committed by the Commonwealth from other sources and the purpose for which such grants or other funds will be used; the amount of all moneys or funds agreed to be provided by political subdivisions and the purposes for which they will be used; the number of new jobs projected to be created by the business beneficiary; the amount of investment in the project agreed to be made by the business beneficiary; the minimum purchase agreed to be made of Virginia-grown agricultural and forestal products; projected impact on agricultural and forestal producers; the timetable for the completion of the project and new jobs created; the prevailing average wage; and the average wage (excluding fringe benefits) projected to be paid in the new jobs. **Code of Virginia - § 3.2-309** - [7/31/2024]

Roanoke River Basin Bi-State Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the Roanoke River Basin Bi-State Commission. Code of Virginia - § 62.1-69.44 - [10/1/2024]

Secretary of Agriculture and Forestry and Secretary of Natural and Historic Resources

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the recommendations of the stakeholder advisory group convened to ensure that all of the Commonwealth's agricultural sector commitments are achieved in accordance with the Chesapeake Bay Total Maximum Daily Load Phase III Watershed Implementation Plan, including a year-to-year timeline for achieving specific metrics for the achievement of the Commonwealth's agricultural sector commitments, including the coverage of a sufficient portion of Chesapeake Bay cropland by nutrient management plans or the installation of a sufficient number of livestock stream exclusion practices, in the Chesapeake Bay Total Maximum Daily Load Phase III Watershed Implementation Plan, and shall include specific annual percentages for nutrient management plan and stream exclusion adoption to meet the requirements of the Phase III Watershed Implementation Plan. [Reporting requirements of Chapter

735, Enactment Clause 2., 2023 Acts of Assembly, are identical.] Chapter 736 Enactment Clause 2. (Regular Session, 2023) - [7/1/2024]

Secretary of Labor

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the activities of the seafood industry workforce liaison. Chapter 406 Enactment Clause 1. (Regular Session, 2022) - [12/1/2024]

Secretary of Natural and Historic Resources

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual progress report on the impaired waters clean-up plan as described in § 62.1-44.117, including an estimate of the amount of Water Quality Improvement Grant funding expected to be requested by local governments for projects that are related to point source pollution and are eligible for grant funding, and including the requirements in subsection D of § 10.1-2127, subsection C of § 10.1-2128.1, and § 10.1-2134. [Includes reporting requirements of Item 358.A., 2024 Appropriation Act.] **Code of Virginia - § 62.1-44.118** - [11/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report describing the grants awarded from moneys deposited in the fund related to the voluntary Chesapeake Bay restoration contribution. The report shall include a list of grant recipients, a description of the purpose of each grant, the amount received by each grant recipient, and an assessment of activities or initiatives supported by each grant. **Code of Virginia - § 58.1-344.3** (C.2.c.) - [11/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report of all projects undertaken pursuant to a settlement or mitigation agreement upon which the Secretary of Natural Resources is an authorized signatory on behalf of the Governor. Appropriation Act - Item 358 C. (Special Session I, 2024) - [11/15/2024]

Secretary of the Commonwealth

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the status of Indian tribes in Virginia. Code of Virginia - § 2.2-401.01 (A.3.) - [12/1/2024]

Senator Frank M. Ruff, Jr. Center for Rural Virginia

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the status, needs, and accomplishments of the Senator Frank M. Ruff, Jr. Center for Rural Virginia. [Includes reporting requirements of Item 103.F. of the 2024 Appropriation Act.] Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2723 (A.10.) - [10/1/2024]

Southwest Virginia Energy Research and Development Authority

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual summary of the activities and recommendations of the Southwest Virginia Energy Research and Development Authority. **Code of Virginia - § 45.2-1721** - [*10/15/2024*]

State Air Pollution Control Board

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the air pollution control policies and status of the Commonwealth's air quality. Code of Virginia - § 10.1-1307 (H.) - [10/1/2024]

State Forester

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the actions, conclusions and recommendations for conserving the Commonwealth of Virginia's forest supply. Code of Virginia - § 10.1-1119 - [1/10/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the operation of the Office of Working Lands Preservation. Code of Virginia - § 10.1-1119.5 - [12/1/2024]

State Trails Advisory Committee

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the State Trails Advisory Committee, including (i) current and future plans for a statewide system of attractive, sustainable, connected, and enduring trails across the Commonwealth and (ii) any recommendations from the Committee that will be incorporated into the Virginia Outdoors Plan. **Code of Virginia - § 10.1-204.1 (C.)** - [*10/1/2024*]

State Water Commission

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the findings and recommendations of the State Water Commission. **Code of Virginia** - **§ 30-187 (3.)** - [*1/10/2024*]

State Water Control Board

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the state's water resources policy and the status of the state's water resources, including ground water. **Code of Virginia - § 62.1-44.40** - [*10/1/2024*]

Tobacco Region Revitalization Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim activity and work of the Tobacco Region Revitalization Commission. Code of Virginia - § 3.2-3102 (F.) - [1/10/2024] <u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual Report of the Tobacco Region Revitalization Commission. Code of Virginia - § 3.2-3103 (E.) - [12/31/2024]

Virginia Agricultural Council

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report and financial statements of the Virginia Agricultural Council. Code of Virginia - § 3.2-2904 (B.) - [11/1/2024]

Virginia Coal and Energy Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim activity and work of the Virginia Coal and Energy Commission. Code of Virginia - § 30-189 (B.) - [1/10/2024]

Virginia Land Conservation Board

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary on the interim activity and work of the Virginia Land Conservation Board, including an estimate of the funds needed to achieve goals established by the Board for (a) natural area protection, (b) open spaces and parks, (c) farmland preservation, (d) forest land preservation, (e) historical and cultural sites, (f) meeting the needs of under-resourced communities, and (g) any other goal determined by the Board. **Code of Virginia - § 10.1-1018.1** - [*12/15/2024*]

Virginia Marine Resources Commission

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the easements and leases executed for beds of certain waters of the Commonwealth outside of the Baylor Survey. **Code of Virginia - § 28.2-1208 (D.)** - [*11/30/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the progress and implementation of the blue crab fisheries management plan. Code of Virginia - § 28.2-203.1 (B.) - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on all projects and expenditures funded from the Virginia Saltwater Recreational Fishing Development Fund. **Appropriation Act - Item 376 C. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*12/15/2024*]

Virginia Roanoke River Basin Advisory Committee

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary on the interim activity and work of the Virginia Roanoke River Basin Advisory Committee. **Code of Virginia - § 62.1-69.35:2** - [*1/10/2024*]

Senate Committee on Commerce and Labor

Appalachian Power Company

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the status of the pilot program for energy assistance and weatherization for low income, elderly, and disabled individuals in their service territories in the Commonwealth of Virginia, including the number of individuals served. **Code of Virginia - § 56-585.1:2** - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual status report on the enrollment in the pilot program for municipal net energy metering. [Includes reporting requirements for Chapter 746, Enactment Clause 3, of the 2019 Acts of Assembly.] Chapter 747 Enactment Clause 3. (Regular Session, 2019) - [12/1/2024]

Board of the Virginia Birth-Related Neurological Injury Compensation Fund

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the investments and assets of the Virginia Birth-Related Neurological Injury Compensation Fund. Code of Virginia - § 38.2-5016 (F.) - [3/31/2024]

Cancer Action Coalition of Virginia

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on changes to the Virginia Cancer Plan. **House Joint Resolution 56 (Regular Session, 2010)** - [*1/10/2024*]

Chief Information Officer of the Commonwealth

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the results of security audits, the extent to which security policy, standards, and guidelines have been adopted by executive branch and independent agencies, and a list of those executive branch agencies and independent agencies that have not implemented acceptable security and risk management regulations, policies, standards, and guidelines to control unauthorized uses, intrusions, or other security threats. **Code of Virginia** - § 2.2-2009 (C.) - [10/1/2024]

Clean Energy Advisory Board

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the interim activity of the Clean Energy Advisory Board. Code of Virginia - § 45.2-1915 - [1/10/2024]

Commission on Electric Utility Regulation

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual executive summary of the activity and work of the Commission on Electric Utility Regulation. **Code of Virginia - § 30-207** - [*1/10/2024*]

Commission on Unemployment Compensation

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary of the activities of the Virginia Commission on Unemployment Compensation. Code of Virginia - § 30-224 - [1/10/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the Subcommittee on Unemployment Insurance. Code of Virginia - § 30-222 (D.) - [12/1/2024]

Commonwealth Broadband Chief Advisor

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the interim activity and work of the Commonwealth Broadband Chief Advisor and the broadband development and deployment activities relating to education, telehealth, workforce development, and economic development in regard to (i) broadband deployment and program successes, (ii) obstacles to program and resource coordination, (iii) strategies for improving such programs and resources needed to help close the Commonwealth's rural digital divide, and (iv) progress made on the objectives detailed in the strategic plan. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-205.2 (C.16.)** - [*1/10/2024*]

Commonwealth Center for Advanced Logistics Systems

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on (i) all planned and actual revenue and expenditures along with funding sources, including state, federal, and other revenue sources for the Commonwealth Center for Advanced Logistics(CCALS), (ii) the research activities of CCALS, and (iii) relevant economic outcomes as a result of the CCALS' work in each fiscal year. **Appropriation Act - Item 115 M.2. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*10/1/2024*]

Commonwealth Center for Advanced Manufacturing

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual status update of all new incentive programs, including but not limited to the following: (i) Memorandum of Understanding (MOUs) that the Commonwealth Center for Advanced Manufacturing (CCAM) has entered into with each university partner; (ii) funds disbursed to both university and private sector partners of CCAM, as well as any other recipients; (iii) any other agreements CCAM has entered into with representatives of the public and private sectors that may impact current and future incentive fund disbursements; and (iv) any additional information requested by the Secretary of Finance, or the Chairs of the House Appropriations and Senate Finance and Appropriations Committees. **Appropriation Act - Item 115 K.5. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [10/1/2024]

Department for Aging and Rehabilitative Services and Department of Behavioral Health and Developmental Services

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the number of individuals with disabilities employed in subminimum wage employment and the movement of individuals from subminimum wage employment to competitive integrated employment. **Chapter 782** Enactment Clause 6. (Regular Session, 2023) - [5/1/2024]

Department of Energy

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on any federal or other non-general funds available for the purposes of waste coal and garbage of bituminous coal remediation in the coal fields region of the Commonwealth that have been identified and applied for, and any resulting funding. **Appropriation Act - Item 108 G. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the stakeholder group convened to determine the amounts and forms of shared solar project incentives for a Phase II Utility when the solar projects are located on rooftops, brownfields, or landfills, are dual-use agricultural facilities, or meet the definition of another category established by the Department of Energy pursuant to § 56-594.3 B.8., and shall give special consideration to projects seeking to leverage funding from the Virginia Brownfield and Coal Mine Renewable Energy Grant Program established pursuant to Article 7 (§ 45.2-1725) of Chapter 17 of Title 45.2 of the Code of Virginia. [Reporting requirements of Chapter 715, Enactment Clause 2., of the 2024 Acts of Assembly, are identical.] **Chapter 763 Enactment Clause 2.** (**Regular Session, 2024**) - [*11/30/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the stakeholder group convened to determine the amounts and forms of shared solar project incentives for a Phase I Utility when the solar projects are located on rooftops, brownfields, or landfills, are dual-use agricultural facilities, or meet the definition of another category established by the Department of Energy pursuant to § 56-594.4 B.8., and shall give special consideration to projects seeking to leverage funding from the Virginia Brownfield and Coal Mine Renewable Energy Grant Program established pursuant to Article 7 (§ 45.2-1725) of Chapter 17 of Title 45.2 of the Code of Virginia. [Reporting requirements of Chapter 716, Enactment Clause 2., of the 2024 Acts of Assembly, are identical.] **Chapter 765 Enactment Clause 2. (Regular Session, 2024)** - [*11/30/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the implementation and administration of the Electric Vehicle Rebate Program, including recommendations of the Department of Energy or the Electric Vehicle Rebate Program Advisory Council, and an assessment of the rebate and enhanced rebate, a recommendation on whether the Fund allocation set forth in subsection B of Code of Virginia § 45.2-1731 should be adjusted, and a recommendation on whether an income cap should be established to determine the eligibility of purchasers for a rebate. **Code of Virginia - § 45.2-1732** - [12/1/2024]

Department of Forestry

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the advisory panel convened to examine the following factors related to the use of forest-related materials, agricultural-related materials, and solid woody waste materials for biomass-fired electric generating units in the Commonwealth, as those terms are described in § 10.1-1308.1 of the Code of Virginia: i) policies in the southeastern United States and other states participating in the PJM regional transmission organization interchange as they relate to the use of biomass for electricity generation; (ii) potential benefits for the Commonwealth's hardwood forest health as a result of using biomass resources for electricity generation; (iii) the amount of forest-related materials, agricultural-related materials, and solid woody waste materials that can be sustainably consumed annually without disrupting existing markets; (iv) consideration of technological advances in biomass energy generation; and (v) a life-cycle carbon analysis, developed in coordination with the Department of Environmental Quality and relevant stakeholders, that includes all carbon emissions, including supply chain emissions, forgone sequestration, and the emissions from burning biomass resources for electricity generation. [Reporting requirements of Chapter 803, Enactment Clause 2., 2023 Acts of Assembly, are identical.] **Chapter 804 Enactment Clause 2. (Regular Session, 2023)** - [*12/1/2024*]

Department of Housing and Community Development

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the effectiveness in creating jobs and capital investment and activity occurring within designated enterprise zones. Code of Virginia - § 59.1-546 (C.) - [10/1/2024]

Department of Human Resource Management

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the recommended workers' compensation premiums for state agencies for the following biennium, including the basis for the department's recommendations, the number and amount of workers' compensation settlements concluded in the previous fiscal year, and the impact of those settlements on the workers' compensation program's reserves. Appropriation Act - Item 74 F.1. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the number of Workers' Compensation Claims filed pursuant to § 65.2-107 of the Code of Virginia, the average cost of claims, and the number of claims which are limited based on the 52-week cap. **Appropriation Act - Item 74 J. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/15/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on cost and utilization information for each of the mandated benefits set forth in § 2.2-2818, subsection B., including any mandated benefit made applicable, pursuant to § 2.2-2818, subdivision B. 22, to any plan established pursuant to this section. The report shall be in the same detail and form as required of reports submitted pursuant to § 38.2-3419.1, with such additional information as is required to determine the financial impact, including the costs and benefits, of the particular mandated benefit. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2818 (S.)** - [11/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the Ombudsman on the activities regarding employees and the state health plan, including the impact of the renewal cost of employee and employer premiums. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2818 (L.9.)** - [12/1/2024]

Department of Human Resource Management and Department of Planning and Budget

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Report detailing the assumptions included in the Governor's introduced budget for the state employee health insurance plan. The report shall include the proposed premium schedule that would be effective for the upcoming fiscal year and any proposed changes to the benefit structure. **Appropriation Act - Item 75 F. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [12/20/2024]

Department of Labor and Industry

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the statistical information derived from its programs and activities. Code of Virginia - § 40.1-4.1 - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the state's minimum wage program; the state's anti-discrimination in payment of wage program; the state's anti-discrimination in worker misclassification program; and the state's prevailing wage rate program. **Appropriation Act - Item 349 B.1.-4.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [*11/1/2024*]

Department of Small Business and Supplier Diversity

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Quarterly report on the efforts to maximize job creation and retention among the Commonwealth's small businesses, including measures of: (i) the effectiveness of programs administered by the Small Business Financing Authority in assisting borrowers to create jobs and enable increased capital investment; (ii) the efficiency and effectiveness of Small, Women-owned, and Minority-owned Business and Disadvantaged Business Enterprise programs; (iii) the success of the agency's outreach and technical assistance activities; and, (iv) the number of businesses certified, and the average number of business days to process a certification application each month. [Q3 CY 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 111 G. (Special Session I, 2024**) - [10/30/2024]

Department of State Police

PUBLISHED - Annual report on the insurance fraud program. Code of Virginia - § 52-43 - [2/15/2024]

Dominion Energy Virginia

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the status of the pilot program for energy assistance and weatherization for low income, elderly, and disabled individuals in their service territories in the Commonwealth of Virginia, including the number of individuals served. **Code of Virginia - § 56-585.1:2** - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Biennial report describing the owner's or operator's closure plan for all Coal Combustion Residuals (CCR) units; the closure progress to date, both per unit and in total; a detailed accounting of the amounts of CCR that have been and are expected to be beneficially reused from such units, both per unit and in total; a detailed accounting of the amounts of CCR that have been and are expected to be landfilled from such units, both per unit and in total; a detailed accounting of the utilization of transportation options and a transportation plan as required by subsection D of Enactment Clause 1 of Chapter 651 of the 2019 Acts of Assembly; and a discussion of groundwater and surface water monitoring results and any measures taken to address such results as closure is being completed. [Reporting requirements for Chapter 650, Enactment Clause 1., G.1., of the 2019 Acts of Assembly are identical.] **Code of Virginia** - \S 10.1-1402.03 (G.1.) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Biennial report that contains the proposals and analysis for proposals required by Enactment Clause 1, subsection E., of Chapter 651, of the 2019 Acts of Assembly. [Reporting requirements of Enactment Clause 1., subsection E., of Chapter 650, of the 2019 Acts of Assembly are identical.] **Code of Virginia - § 10.1-1402.03 (G.2.)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the status of the enrollment, and any other information that may be appropriate, in the pilot program that allows any school in a public school division in the Commonwealth that generates excess electricity from a wind-powered or solar-powered renewable energy generation facility located at the school to either receive a

credit to a metered account for the school, or receive payment for such excess electricity. Code of Virginia - § 56-585.1:7 (C.) - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual status report on the enrollment in the pilot program for municipal net energy metering. [Includes reporting requirements for Chapter 746, Enactment Clause 3, of the 2019 Acts of Assembly.] Chapter 747 Enactment Clause 3. (Regular Session, 2019) - [12/1/2024]

E-911 Services Board

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on (i) the state of enhanced 9-1-1 services in the Commonwealth, (ii) the impact of, or need for, legislation affecting enhanced 9-1-1 services in the Commonwealth, and (iii) the need for changes in the E-911 funding mechanism provided to the Board, as appropriate. **Code of Virginia - § 56-484.14 (6.)** - [10/1/2024]

Health Insurance Reform Commission

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim activity and work of the Health Insurance Reform Commission. **Code of Virginia - § 30-345** - [*1/10/2024*]

IMPACT Paradigm Associates, LLC

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the independent monitor on the status of the energy efficiency stakeholder process, including (i) the objectives established by the stakeholder group during this process related to programs to be proposed, (ii) recommendations related to programs to be proposed that result from the stakeholder process, and (iii) the status of those recommendations, in addition to the petitions filed and the determination thereon. **Code of Virginia - § 56-596.2** (**C.**) - [7/1/2024]

MEI (Major Employment and Investment) Project Approval Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on all endorsed incentive packages for which an offer has been made and publicly announced, which shall contain the following information: (i) the industrial sector of the MEI project or other economic development project, (ii) known competitor states, (iii) employment creation and capital investment expectations, (iv) anticipated average annual wage of the new jobs, (v) local and state returns on investment as prepared by the Virginia Economic Development Partnership Authority, (vi) expected time frame for repayment of the incentives to the Commonwealth in the form of direct and indirect general tax revenues, (vii) details of the proposed incentive package, including the breakdown of the components into various uses and an expected timeline for payments, and (viii) draft legislation or amendments to the Appropriation Act that propose financing for the endorsed incentive package through the Virginia Public Building Authority or any other proposed funding or financing mechanisms; and the reporting requirements of Code of Virginia § 2.2-2764 E relating to the Virginia Business Ready Sites Acquisition Fund and Program. **Code of Virginia - § 30-312** - [1/10/2024]

Secretary of Administration

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the number of state jobs eliminated in the immediately preceding fiscal year due to the privatization of commercial activities to a commercial source. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-203.2:1** - [*11/30/2024*]

Secretary of Commerce and Trade

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the performance grants for major manufacturers to include the name of the manufacturer determined to be eligible for a grant; the product it manufactures; the locality of the manufacturing facility; the amount of the grant made or committed; the number of new jobs created or projected to be created; the amount of the manufacturer's capital investment; and the timetable for the completion of the capital investment and new jobs created. (Q4 CY 2023) **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-5103 (D.)** - [2/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the performance grants for major manufacturers to include the name of the manufacturer determined to be eligible for a grant; the product it manufactures; the locality of the manufacturing facility; the amount of the grant made or committed; the number of new jobs created or projected to be created; the amount of the manufacturer's capital investment; and the timetable for the completion of the capital investment and new jobs created. (Q1 CY 2024) **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-5103 (D.)** - [5/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the performance grants for major manufacturers to include the name of the manufacturer determined to be eligible for a grant; the product it manufactures; the locality of the manufacturing facility; the amount of the grant made or committed; the number of new jobs created or projected to be created; the amount of the manufacturer's capital investment; and the timetable for the completion of the capital investment and new jobs created. (Q2 CY 2024) **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-5103 (D.)** - [8/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the performance grants for major manufacturers to include the name of the manufacturer determined to be eligible for a grant; the product it manufactures; the locality of the manufacturing facility; the amount of the grant made or committed; the number of new jobs created or projected to be created; the amount of

the manufacturer's capital investment; and the timetable for the completion of the capital investment and new jobs created. (Q3 CY 2024) Code of Virginia - § 2.2-5103 (D.) - [11/1/2024]

Secretary of Labor

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim activity undertaken to implement the responsibilities set forth in Code of Virginia § 2.2-435.10 A. and to administer the Workforce Innovation and Opportunity Act. **Code of Virginia** - § 2.2-435.10 (B.) - [1/10/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the activities of the seafood industry workforce liaison. Chapter 406 Enactment Clause 1. (Regular Session, 2022) - [12/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on generated outcomes and the use of funds appropriated for the administration of programs and strategic workforce initiatives pursuant to the federal Workforce Innovation and Opportunity Act of 2014 (WIOA). **Appropriation Act - Item 355 B.2. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*12/15/2024*]

Small Business Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary on the findings and recommendations of the Small Business Commission. **Code of Virginia - § 30-183 (4.)** - [*1/10/2024*]

State Corporation Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report summarizing the reductions in premiums related to the elimination of the tobacco surcharge and the percentage of new enrollees in localities with above-average rates of tobacco use. [Reporting requirements of Chapter 682, Enactment Clause 3., 2023 Acts of Assembly, are identical.] **Chapter 683 Enactment Clause 3.** (Regular Session, 2023) - [1/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the review of the State Regulatory Registry LLC (SRR) and the Nationwide Mortgage Licensing System (NMLS). Code of Virginia - § 6.2-1720 (D.3.) - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report summarizing the dispute resolution information provided by arbitrators, including information related to the matters decided through arbitration as well as the following information for each dispute resolved through arbitration: the name of the carrier, the name of the health care provider, the health care provider's employer or the business entity in which the provider has an ownership interest, the health care facility where the services were provided, and the type of health care services at issues. **Code of Virginia - § 38.2-3445.02 (I.)** - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the feasibility of the energy efficiency program savings set forth in Code of Virginia § 56-596.2, and the performance of all Energy Efficiency Programs set forth in Code of Virginia § 56-585.1 (5.c.). Code of Virginia - § 56-596.2 (B.4.) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the work group convened to determine if any revisions are necessary to § 38.2-3407.15 of the Code of Virginia regarding ethics and fairness in dental carrier business practices and of health care providers of dental services. [Reporting requirements of Chapter 319, Enactment Clause 4., of the 2024 Acts of Assembly, are identical.] **Chapter 345 Enactment Clause 4.** (**Regular Session, 2024**) - [*10/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the financial impact of mandated health insurance benefits and providers. Code of Virginia - § 38.2-3419.1 (B.) - [10/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual aggregate report for all health carriers on the total number of comparable health care service incentive payments made pursuant to Article 8 of Chapter 34 of Title 38.2 of the Code of Virginia, the use of comparable health care services by category of service for which comparable health care service incentives are made, the total payments made to covered persons, the average amount of incentive payments made by service for such transactions, the total savings achieved below the average allowed amount by service for such transactions, and the total number and percentage of a health carrier's covered persons in small group health benefit plans that participated in such transactions. **Code of Virginia - § 38.2-3462 (K.)** - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report for denied claims, complaints, appeals, and network adequacy involving coverage for mental health and substance use disorder insurance benefits, including a summary of all comparative analyses prepared by health carriers pursuant to 42 U.S.C. § 300gg-26(a)(8) that the Bureau of Insurance (Bureau) requested during the reporting period, and an explanation of whether the analyses were accepted as compliant, rejected as noncompliant - including the corrective actions that the Bureau required the health carrier to take to come into compliance, or are in process of review. **Code of Virginia - § 38.2-3412.1 (G.)** - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the Virginia Health Benefit Exchange, including (i) Exchange operations and responsibilities, (ii) an accounting of the Exchange's finances, (iii) the effectiveness of the outreach and implementation activities of the Exchange in reducing the number of individuals without health insurance coverage, and (iv) other relevant information. **Code of Virginia - § 38.2-6516** - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the findings and recommendations of the work group convened to (i) assess progress toward implementing electronic prior authorization and real-time cost benefit information for prescription drugs, including monitoring and evaluating the impact of any state or federal developments; (ii) evaluate and make recommendations to establish a process for electronic prior authorization for surgery and other procedures in order to maximize efficiency and minimize delays; (iii) evaluate and make recommendations to establish an online process for a real-time link at the point of prescribing for any available prescription coupons, and (iv) make recommendations for any additional statutory changes required to facilitate such implementation or to establish such processes. [Reporting requirements of Chapter 474, Enactment Clause 2., 2023 Acts of Assembly, are identical.] Chapter 475 Enactment Clause 2. (Regular Session, 2023) - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the operation of the Commonwealth Health Reinsurance Program, including: 1. Amounts deposited into the Fund; 2. Requests for reinsurance payments received by eligible carriers; 3. Reinsurance payments made to eligible carriers; 4. Administrative and operational expenses incurred for the Program; and 5. Quantifiable impact of the Program on individual health insurance coverage rates. **Code of Virginia - § 38.2-6603 (B.)** - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the status of the implementation of the provisions of the Virginia Electric Utility Regulation Act. The report shall include the State Corporation Commission's (SCC) recommendations for any actions by the General Assembly, the SCC, electric utilities, or any other entity that the SCC considers to be in the public interest. [This report includes the reporting requirements for Chapter 771, Enactment Clause 1., § 4., 2011 Acts of Assembly; and the reporting requirements for Chapter 6, Enactment Clause 2., F.1., 2015 Acts of Assembly.] **Code of Virginia - § 56-596 (B.)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the examination of the existing regulation of fees charged for the removal of motor vehicles, trailers, and parts thereof left on private property in violation of § 46.2-1231 of the Code of Virginia and for the removal of trespassing vehicles under § 46.2-1215 of the Code of Virginia, and shall identify policy options for the State Corporation Commission to assume all or part of such regulation. **Chapter 245 Enactment Clause 1. (Regular Session, 2024)** - [*11/30/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the State Corporation Commission on the Activities of the Office of the Managed Care Ombudsman. **Code of Virginia - § 38.2-5904 (B.11.)** - [*12/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on (i) the number of out-of-network claims for services described in subsection A of § 38.2-3445.01 of the Code of Virginia for the previous fiscal year; (ii) the number and identity of health care providers in the health carrier's network of emergency services providers and surgical or ancillary services providers whose participation in the network was terminated by the health carrier or the health care provider in the previous year and whether participation was subsequently reinstated in the same year; (iii) a summary of the stated reasons for terminating participation; (iv) a summary of the nature and extent of differences in payment levels prior to termination and after reinstatement, if applicable, including a determination of whether such payment levels after reinstatement were higher or lower than those applied prior to termination; (v) an assessment by the Bureau of the potential impact of any changes in network participation or payment levels for emergency services on health insurance premiums in the time period to which the report applies; and (vi) the number and type of claims resolved by arbitration and aggregate information on the disposition of those arbitrations, including in which category group's favor the dispute was resolved, and aggregate information on the variation between the initial payment and final settlement amounts. [Reporting requirements of Chapter 1080, Enactment Clause 6., of the 2020 Acts of Assembly, are identical.] **Code of Virginia - § 38.2-3445.2** (**C.**) - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Combined report for Grid Modernization, Reliability, and Integration of Renewables pursuant to Chapter 296 of the 2018 Virginia Acts of Assembly; Transmission Line Undergrounding Pilot pursuant to Chapter 296 of the 2018 Virginia Acts of Assembly, Construction of New Solar and Wind Projects pursuant to Chapter 296 of the 2018 Virginia Acts of Assembly, Solar Demonstration Programs pursuant to Chapter 771 of the 2011 Virginia Acts of Assembly, and Biennial Report on Third Party PPA Pilot Program Pursuant to Chapter 382 of the 2013 Virginia Acts of Assembly. **Code of Virginia - § 56-585.1 (A.5.c.)** - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on debt settlements by all debt settlement service provider licensees, including the number of settlements made pursuant to Chapter 785 of the 2020 Acts of Assembly, the fees charged pursuant to § 6.2-2041 of the Code of Virginia, and the principal amount to be paid by the consumer to satisfy the debt. **Chapter 785 Enactment Clause 3. (Regular Session, 2020)** - [*12/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the stakeholder work group convened to examine the feasibility of establishing renewable energy portfolio standard program (RPS program) requirements under § 56-585.5 of the Code of Virginia, that require each Phase I and Phase II Utility, as defined in subdivision A. 1. of § 56-585.1 of

the Code of Virginia, to procure and retire renewable energy certificates (RECs) from geothermal heating and cooling systems, as defined in § 56-576 of the Code of Virginia, placed in service after August 16, 2022, as a percentage of the number of RECs used for RPS program compliance. **Chapter 597 Enactment Clause 2. (Regular Session, 2024)** - [12/1/2024]

State Council of Higher Education for Virginia

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the report on the implementation, and the overall effectiveness, of the Office of the Qualified Education Loan Ombudsman. Code of Virginia - § 23.1-234 - [1/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Compilation report on the non-credit workforce training program completion and non-credit workforce credential attainment by eligible students participating in the New Economy Workforce Credential Grant Program, including average wage and other relevant information, of students who have completed non-credit workforce training programs by credential name and relevant industry sector. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-627.7 (B.)** - [2/1/2024]

Virginia Board of Workforce Development and Virginia Economic Development Partnership

 $\underline{OVERDUE}$ - Annual report of the Virginia Board of Workforce Development on the additions or other changes to the high-demand fields that qualify for financial assistance under the Get Skilled, Get a Job, Give Back (G3) Program. [Includes reporting requirements of Item 201D.2.b. of the 2024 Appropriation Act.] Code of Virginia - § 23.1-2911.2 (D.) - [12/1/2024]

Virginia Economic Development Partnership

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report detailing expenditures and a listing of the salaries and bonuses for all Virginia Economic Development Partnership employees for the prior fiscal year. **Appropriation Act - Item 113 B. (Special Session I, 2024**) - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the Commonwealth's Development Opportunity Fund, including the name of the company and the type of business in which it engages; the location (county, city, or town) of the project; the amount of the grant or loan made or committed from the Fund and the purpose for which it will be used; the number of jobs created or projected to be created; the amount of the company's investment in the project; and the timetable for the completion of the project and jobs created. (2nd Quarter FY2024) [Includes reporting requirements of Item 125.F. of the 2023 Appropriation Act.] **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-115 (G.)** - [1/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the Commonwealth's Development Opportunity Fund, including the name of the company and the type of business in which it engages; the location (county, city, or town) of the project; the amount of the grant or loan made or committed from the Fund and the purpose for which it will be used; the number of jobs created or projected to be created; the amount of the company's investment in the project; and the timetable for the completion of the project and jobs created. (3rd Quarter FY2024) [Includes reporting requirements of Item 125.F. of the 2023 Appropriation Act.] **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-115 (G.)** - [4/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual research agenda of the Office of Labor Market Alignment. **Appropriation Act - Item 125 L.3.** (Special Session I, 2023) - [6/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Progress report on the programming of the Advanced Manufacturing Talent Investment Program and Fund pilot. **Appropriation Act - Item 487.50 B.5.d.** (Special Session I, 2023) - [6/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the Commonwealth's Development Opportunity Fund, including the name of the company and the type of business in which it engages; the location (county, city, or town) of the project; the amount of the grant or loan made or committed from the Fund and the purpose for which it will be used; the number of jobs created or projected to be created; the amount of the company's investment in the project; and the timetable for the completion of the project and jobs created. (4th Quarter FY2024) [Includes reporting requirements of Item 113.F. of the 2024 Appropriation Act.] Code of Virginia - 2.2-115 (G.) - [7/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the Commonwealth's Development Opportunity Fund, including the name of the company and the type of business in which it engages; the location (county, city, or town) of the project; the amount of the grant or loan made or committed from the Fund and the purpose for which it will be used; the number of jobs created or projected to be created; the amount of the company's investment in the project; and the timetable for the completion of the project and jobs created. (1st Quarter FY2025) [Includes reporting requirements of Item 113.F. of the 2024 Appropriation Act.] **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-115 (G.)** - [10/31/2024]

Virginia Employment Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the implementation and enforcement of § 60.2-612.1 of the Code of Virginia, including: 1. the Virginia Employment Commission's general program integrity processes, including tools, resources, and databases utilized, to the extent that sharing the information does not jeopardize program integrity measures; 2. a description of efforts to identify, prevent, and recover improper overpayments of benefits and fraudulent payments and

measures being taken to improve such efforts; 3. the type and amount of improper payments detected retroactively; 4. the type and amount of improper payments prevented; 5. moneys saved in preventing improper overpayments and, if any, in recouping improper overpayments; and 6. an explanation for the nonrecovery of overpayments, including the application of any allowable recovery exceptions. **Code of Virginia - § 60.2-612.1 (F.)** - [12/1/2024]

Virginia Innovation Partnership Authority

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual operating plan of the Virginia Innovation Partnership Authority, including: a. All planned and actual revenue and expenditures along with funding sources, including state, federal, and other revenue sources of both the Authority and the managing non-profit entity; b. By activity or program, total grants made and investments awarded for each grant and investment program; c. By activity or program, recoveries of previous grants or investments and sales of equity positions; d. Cash balances by funding source, and a report, by program, of available, committed and projected expenditures of all cash balance; and, e. Private investment activity related to the fund of funds established in item 127.O. of the 2023 Appropriation Act. **Appropriation Act - Item 127 C.1.** (Special Session I, 2023) - [6/15/2024]

Virginia Nuclear Energy Consortium Authority

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the Virginia Nuclear Energy Consortium Authority, including an updated strategic plan, and annual summary of the activities, and recommendations for the support and expansion of the nuclear energy industry in Virginia. **Code of Virginia - § 45.2-2102 (I.)** - [*11/15/2024*]

Virginia Offshore Wind Development Authority

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report of the activities and recommendations of the Virginia Offshore Wind Development Authority, and the annual summary of the activities of the Division of Offshore Wind. **Code of Virginia - § 45.2-1808** - [10/15/2024]

Virginia Small Business Financing Authority

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the complete operating and financial statement for the Virginia Small Business Financing Authority and any loan fund or loan guarantee fund the Authority administers or manages, including information regarding the percentage of loan and grant program funds that were utilized or awarded by the Authority during such year. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2312** - [*11/1/2024*]

Virginia Solar Energy Development and Energy Storage Authority

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual summary of the activities and recommendations of the Virginia Solar Energy Development and Energy Storage Authority. Code of Virginia - § 67-1507 - [10/15/2024]

Virginia Workers' Compensation Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the activities related to crime victim compensation, including a detailed section on all unclaimed restitution collected and disbursed to the victim from the Criminal Injuries Compensation Fund pursuant to subsection I. of Code of Virginia § 19.2-305.1. Code of Virginia - § 19.2-368.3 (7.) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the number of forensic acute, non-acute, and follow-up exams performed by medical providers for victims of sexual assault for which reimbursements are sought, billed and paid for, through the Sexual Assault Forensic Exam (SAFE) Payment program, including the number of such exams, the amounts billed by medical providers for each exam, and the reimbursements made to providers for such billed exams through the SAFE Payment program. **Appropriation Act - Item 489 C. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*10/1/2024*]

Senate Committee for Courts of Justice

Auditor of Public Accounts

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual audit report on the compliance of clerks with procedures for collection of fines, costs, forfeitures and penalties assessed, collected, and unpaid and those which remain unsatisfied or do not meet the conditions of § 19.2-354 by each circuit and district court. **Code of Virginia - § 19.2-349 (D.)** - [10/1/2024]

Board of Bar Examiners

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Biennial report on the summary of the Board of Bar Examiner's fiscal affairs, the description of the Board's activities, the statistical information regarding the administrative hearings and decisions of the Board, the general summary of all complaints received against licensees and the procedures used to resolve the complaints, and the description of any action taken by the Board designed to increase public awareness of Board operations and to facilitate public participation. **Code of Virginia - § 54.1-114** - [11/1/2024]

Central Criminal Records Exchange

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the status of unapplied criminal history record information and any updates to fingerprinting policies and procedures. The report shall include the following, if known: (i) the total number of offenses submitted to the Exchange, identified by the year of the offense and the year the charge was filed for such offense, that contain unapplied criminal history record information and cannot be applied to criminal history records; (ii) the number of such offenses submitted to the Exchange without fingerprints or positive identification and the law-enforcement agencies that submitted those offenses; (iii) the number of such offenses submitted to the Exchange without fingerprints or positive identification and the law-enforcement agencies that submitted those offenses; (iii) the number of such offenses submitted to the Exchange with an inconsistency, error, or omission and, for those offenses, the jurisdiction from which the offense was submitted; and (iv) efforts made by the Exchange to ensure that unapplied criminal history record information is applied to criminal history records, including any offenses of which the Exchange was notified pursuant to subdivision A 12 of § 9.1-176.1, subdivision F 7 or 8 of § 19.2-305.1, subsection B of § 53.1-23, or subdivision 13 or 14 of § 53.1-145. Code of Virginia - § 19.2-388 (E.) - [11/1/2024]

Chief Information Officer of the Commonwealth

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the results of security audits, the extent to which security policy, standards, and guidelines have been adopted by executive branch and independent agencies, and a list of those executive branch agencies and independent agencies that have not implemented acceptable security and risk management regulations, policies, standards, and guidelines to control unauthorized uses, intrusions, or other security threats. **Code of Virginia** - § 2.2-2009 (C.) - [10/1/2024]

Commission on the Virginia Alcohol Safety Action Program

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim activity and work of the Commission on the Virginia Alcohol Safety Action Program. **Code of Virginia - § 18.2-271.2 (F.)** - [*1/10/2024*]

Committee on District Courts

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Executive summary and report of the findings and recommendations on the assessment of whether appropriate diligence and attention is being given to child dependency court hearings and whether a separate docket or court would result in better service to children and families involved in child dependency hearings. **Chapter 305 Enactment Clause 2. (Regular Session, 2022)** - [1/10/2024]

Compensation Board

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the number and diagnoses of inmates with mental illnesses in local and regional jails, the treatment services provided, and expenditures on jail mental health programs. The report shall be prepared in cooperation with the Virginia Sheriffs Association, the Virginia Association of Regional Jails, the Virginia Association of Community Services Boards, and the Department of Behavioral Health and Developmental Services, and shall be coordinated with the data submissions required for the annual jail cost report. **Appropriation Act - Item 61 J.1. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the total of fines, costs, forfeitures and penalties assessed, collected, and unpaid and those which remain unsatisfied or do not meet the conditions of § 19.2-354 by each circuit and district court. The report shall include the procedures established by the Department of Taxation and the State Compensation Board pursuant to this section and a plan for increasing the collection of unpaid fines, costs, forfeitures and penalties. [The reporting requirement for Item 64.F. of the 2024 Appropriation Act is included in this report.] **Code of Virginia - § 19.2-349 (D.)** - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the jail revenues and expenditures for all local and regional jails and jail farms which receive funds from the Compensation Board, including an audited statement of revenues and expenses for inmate

canteen accounts, telephone commission funds, inmate medical co-payment funds, and any other fees collected from inmates and investment/interest monies. Appropriation Act - Item 67 K.1. (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/1/2024]

Department for Aging and Rehabilitative Services

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Biennial report on the Virginia Public Guardian and Conservator Program and developing trends with regard to the need for guardians, conservators and other types of surrogate decision-making services, including statistical data on these programs. **Code of Virginia - § 51.5-150 (B.9.)** - [*1/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the evaluation of local public guardian and conservator programs, including trends on the need for public guardians, conservators, and other types of surrogate decision-making services. **Code of Virginia - § 51.5-150** (**B.9.**) - [9/1/2024]

Department of Behavioral Health and Developmental Services

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the disbursement of the funds used to provide alternative transportation for adults and children under a temporary detention order or involuntary commitment order who are awaiting transport to an inpatient bed, including the effectiveness and outcomes of the program funding. **Appropriation Act - Item 296 E. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [10/1/2024]

PUBLISHED - Annual report regarding the comprehensive crisis system (Marcus alert system) and the effectiveness of such system in meeting the goals set forth in Code of Virginia § 37.2-311.1, and shall include, for the previous calendar year, (i) a description of approved local Marcus alert programs in the Commonwealth, including the number of such programs operating in the Commonwealth, the number of such programs added in the previous calendar year, and an analysis of how such programs work to connect the Commonwealth's comprehensive crisis system and mobile crisis response programs; (ii) the number of calls received by the crisis call center, established pursuant to this section; (iii) the number of mobile crisis responses, undertaken by community care teams and mobile crisis teams in the Commonwealth; (iv) the number of mobile crisis responses that involved law-enforcement backup; (v) the number of crisis incidents and injuries to any parties involved; (vi) an analysis of the overall operation of any local protocols adopted or programs established pursuant to § 9.1-193, including any disparities in response and outcomes by race and ethnicity of individuals experiencing a behavioral health crisis and recommendations for improvement of the programs; (vii) a description of the overall function of the Marcus alert program and the comprehensive crisis system, including a description of any successes and any challenges encountered; and (viii) recommendations for improvement of the Marcus alert system and approved local Marcus alert programs; and shall also include (a) a description of barriers to establishment of a local Marcus alert system program and community care or mobile crisis team to provide mobile crisis response in each geographical area served by a community services board or behavioral health authority in which such program and team has not been established, and (b) a plan for addressing such barriers in order to increase the number of local Marcus alert programs and community care or mobile crisis teams. Code of Virginia - § 37.2-311.1 (D.) -[11/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on: (i) the assessment protocol approved by the Director of the Department of Corrections and the Commissioner of Behavioral Health and Developmental Services to identify prisoners and defendants who appear to meet the definition of a sexually violent predator pursuant to subsections B and C of Code of Virginia § 37.2-903, including the specific screening instrument adopted and the criteria used to determine whether a prisoner or defendant meets the definition of a sexually violent predator and (ii) the number of prisoners screened pursuant to subsection B of § 37.2-903 and the number of prisoners identified as meeting the definition of a sexually violent predator and referred to the Commitment Review Committee (the CRC) for assessment pursuant to subsection D of § 37.2-903; and including a comparison of the number of defendants identified as appearing to meet the definition of a sexually violent predator and referred to the CRC pursuant to subsection C of § 37.2-903 in the previous year and the five years immediately prior thereto. **Code of Virginia - § 37.2-903** (**E**.) - [12/1/2024]

Department of Corrections

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual data report on the medical treatment provided to offenders at each facility, to include, as a proportion of average daily population at each facility, the levels of inmates who received care, including: the specific proportions of inmates from each facility who were treated as inpatients, the specific proportion of inmates from each facility who were treated as outpatients, data on prescription drug administration, and the proportion of inmates from each facility who received other discrete services. **Appropriation Act - Item 390 N. (Special Session I, 2024)** – [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the quarterly reports on inmate demographics, offenses and health-related problems. **Code of Virginia - § 53.1-10 (7.)** - [*1/10/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual status report on the Statewide Community-Based Corrections System for State-Responsible Offenders. The report shall include a description of the department's progress in implementing evidence-based practices

in probation and parole districts, and its plan to continue expanding this initiative into additional districts. The section of the status report on evidence-based practices shall include an evaluation of the effectiveness of these practices in reducing recidivism and how that effectiveness is measured. Appropriation Act - Item 384 A. (Special Session I, 2024) - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the status of jail construction and renovation projects as approved for funding by the General Assembly. The report shall be limited to those projects which increase bed capacity and shall include a brief summary description of each project, the total capital cost of the project and the approved state share of the capital cost, the number of beds approved, along with the net number of new beds if existing beds are to be removed, and the closure of any existing facilities, if applicable. The report shall also include the six-year population forecast, as well as the double-bunking capacity compared to the rated capacity for each project listed, as well as the general fund impact on community corrections programs as reported by the Department of Criminal Justice Services, and the recommended financing arrangements and estimated general fund requirements for debt service as provided by the State Treasurer. **Appropriation Act - Item 385 B. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [10/1/2024]

Department of Criminal Justice Services

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual summary report on federal anti-crime and related grants which will require state general funds for matching purposes during fiscal year 2013 and beyond. The report shall include a list of each grant and grantee, the purpose of the grant, and the amount of federal and state funds recommended, organized by topical area and fiscal period. The report shall indicate whether each grant represents a new program or a renewal of an existing grant. **Appropriation Act - Item 408 A.2. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [1/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the findings and recommendations resulting from the analysis and interpretation of the data from the Community Policing Reporting Database, including information regarding state or local law-enforcement agencies that have failed or refused to report the required data to the Department of State Police as required by §§ 15.2-1609.10, 15.2-1722.1, and 52-30.2. **Code of Virginia - § 9.1-192 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings of the work group convened to assess: (i) gaps in available services for victims of crimes especially mass violence events; (ii) methods of investing the funds to ensure sustainable annual financial returns; (iii) options for determining eligibility for funding, including parameters for who is considered a victim of a mass violence event; (iv) a detailed plan for administering the funds that works holistically with the Criminal Injuries Compensation Fund; (v) any potential categories of victims and witnesses, including families of victims, that are impacted by violence but are not currently eligible for the Criminal Injuries Compensation Fund; and (vi) approaches used in other states to support victims of mass violence. **Appropriation Act - Item 485 M. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report by the Coordinator on the activities of the Virginia Sexual Assault Forensic Examiner Coordination Program, including any recommendations to address sexual assault exams within the Commonwealth, and budget needs to increase the availability of sexual assault exam services across the Commonwealth. **Code of Virginia** - § 9.1-191 (C.) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the Sex Trafficking Response Coordinator on the activities for the year and any recommendations to address sex trafficking within the Commonwealth. Code of Virginia - 9.1-116.5 (C.) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the progress of the two-year Demand Reduction and Safe Harbor for Domestic Minor Sex Trafficked Youth pilot program. **Chapter 556 Enactment Clause 1., B. (Regular Session, 2023)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the amount of funding provided by localities to support public safety services and the amount of funding provided to supplement that local funding. **Appropriation Act - Item 396 C.2. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the current and projected status of federal, state and local funding for victim-witness programs supported by the Virginia Crime Victim-Witness Fund. Appropriation Act - Item 394 B.2. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/16/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual summary report on the activities of the Office of Safer Communities, including summarizing violence reduction grantees' use of funds, including any available outcome measures, noting alignment with national promising practices, and the findings on other best practices. **Appropriation Act - Item 394 N.4.c.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the work group convened to identify any judicial districts in the Commonwealth where no local court-appointed special advocate (CASA) program has been established

and determine the feasibility, including analyzing any obstacles, of requiring the establishment of a local CASA program in every judicial district. **Appropriation Act - Item 394 B.3.c.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the amount of all cash, negotiable instruments, and proceeds from sales conducted pursuant to § 19.2-386.7 or § 19.2-386.12, Code of Virginia, that were forfeited to the Commonwealth, including the amount of all forfeitures distributed to the Literary Fund. Such report shall also detail the amount distributed by the Department of Criminal Justice Services to each federal, state, or local agency or office pursuant to § 19.2-386.14, and the amount each state or local agency or office received from federal asset forfeiture proceedings, and include (i) the offense on which the forfeiture is based listed in the information filed pursuant to § 19.2-386.1, (ii) any criminal charge brought against the owner of the forfeited asset, and (iii) if a criminal charge was brought against the owner of the forfeited asset, the status of the charge, including whether the charge is pending or resulted in a conviction. **Code of Virginia - § 19.2-386.14 (F.)** - [12/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the performance of each pretrial services agency, including: (i) the total amount of funding received by that agency; (ii) the number of investigations conducted by that agency; (iii) the number of defendants placed on pretrial supervision with that agency; (iv) the average daily caseload of that agency; (v) the appearance, public safety, and compliance rates of defendants placed on pretrial supervision with that agency; in substantial compliance with all grant conditions and standards prescribed by the Department pursuant to § 19.2-152.3. If an agency is not in substantial compliance with all grant conditions and standards prescribed by the Department pursuant to § 19.2-152.3, that agency and the Department shall develop a plan and identify a time frame to achieve compliance. A copy of that plan of compliance shall be included in the annual report. **Code of Virginia - § 19.2-152.7** - [12/31/2024]

Department of Emergency Management

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the State Coordinator of Emergency Management on the Virginia Comprehensive Emergency Management Report. Code of Virginia - § 44-146.18:4 (B.) - [11/1/2024]

Department of Juvenile Justice

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Report on the impact, results, and related actions of the transformation plan developed to provide more effective and efficient services for juveniles, using data-based decision-making, that improves outcomes and safely reduces the number of juveniles housed in state-operated juvenile correctional centers, consistent with public safety. **Appropriation Act - Item 413 B.3. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [11/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Report on the comprehensive evaluation of the rehabilitative programs for youth in direct care to ensure they align with national evidence-based practices, in accordance with the recommendations in the Joint Legislative Audit and Review Commission's 2021 report entitled "Virginia's Juvenile Justice System," and shall include an assessment of whether the Department of Juvenile Justice has sufficient staffing levels to support such evidence-based programming and, if necessary, provide recommendations to address staffing shortfalls based on successful recruitment and retention practices in other states. **Appropriation Act - Item 414 B. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*12*/*1*/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on human research projects approved by the Department of Juvenile Justice Human Research Review Committee. Code of Virginia - § 66-10.1 - [12/1/2024]

Department of State Police

PUBLISHED - Annual report on the insurance fraud program. Code of Virginia - § 52-43 - [2/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the number of traffic violations prosecuted, the number of successful prosecutions, and the total amount of monetary civil penalties collected as they relate to the use of a photo speed monitoring device . **Code of Virginia - § 46.2-882.1 (B.9.)** - [2/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the assets received during the prior fiscal year as the result of a law-enforcement seizure and subsequent forfeiture by either a state or federal court, including their estimated net worth. Appropriation Act - Item **4-8.02 c.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [9/1/2024]

PUBLISHED - Annual report on crime in Virginia. Code of Virginia - § 52-26 - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the feasibility and cost of implementing an automated system to review out-of-state criminal history records. [Includes reporting requirements of Chapter 524, Enactment Clause 11., 2021 Special Session I Acts of Assembly.] Chapter 542 Enactment Clause 11. (Special Session I, 2021) - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the current usage and estimated costs of body-worn cameras by sworn personnel of the Department of State Police (the Department), including: (i) a description of the current usage of body-worn cameras, including an assessment of associated costs and benefits; (ii) the estimated cost of deploying body-worn cameras for all sworn officers, including associated workload impacts; and (iii) a description of the advantages and limitations of the

dash cameras currently used by the Department. Appropriation Act - Item 417 E. (Special Session I, 2024) - [11/1/2024]

Interstate Commission for Juveniles

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the activities of the Interstate Commission for Juveniles, including any recommendations adopted by the Commission. Code of Virginia - § 16.1-323 (Article IV., 17.) - [10/1/2024]

Joint Legislative Audit and Review Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Indigent Criminal Defense and Commonwealth's Attorneys – November 13, 2023. Code of Virginia - § 30-58.1 - [7/1/2024]

Judicial Council of Virginia

PUBLISHED - Annual report on the Judicial Council proceedings. Code of Virginia - § 17.1-705 - [1/10/2024]

Judicial Council of Virginia and the Committee on District Courts

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the fiscal impact assessment of the creation of any new judgeships, including the cost of judicial retirement. **Appropriation Act - Item 31 D. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*12/31/2024*]

Judicial Inquiry and Review Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the activities of the Judicial Inquiry and Review Commission (the Commission) for the prior year including the number of complaints filed; the number of complaints originating from attorneys, judges, court employees, or the general public; the number of complaints dismissed based on (i) failure to fall within the jurisdiction of the Commission, (ii) failure to state a violation of the Canons of Judicial Conduct, or (iii) failure of the Commission to reach a conclusion that the Canons were breached; the number of complaints for which the Staff or any member of the Commission recused himself due to an actual or possible conflict; and including (a) the name of any judge who the Commission concluded breached the Canons of Judicial Conduct and took disciplinary action against as a result of such conclusion, if the date on which the Commission reached such conclusion was after the previous annual report was published; (b) the specific Canons of Judicial Conduct breached by such judge; and (c) the disciplinary action taken against such judge by the Commission. **Code of Virginia - § 17.1-905** - [*12/1/2024*]

Northern Virginia Internet Crimes Against Children Task Force

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the actual expenditures and performance results achieved by the Northern Virginia Internet Crimes Against Children Task Force. Appropriation Act - Item 416 L.2. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

Office of the Attorney General and Department of Law

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on domestic violence and sexual assault in Virginia. Code of Virginia - § 2.2-515.1 - [1/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report detailing expenditures in the prior fiscal year for special outside counsel by any executive branch agencies. The report shall include the reasoning why outside counsel is necessary, the hourly rate charged by outside counsel, total expenditures, and funding source. **Appropriation Act - Item 49 F. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the number of applications made pursuant to Chapter 6 of Title 19.2, the number of interceptions authorized, the number of arrests resulting from each application, the number of convictions including a breakdown by offense, the cost of each application granted and the number of requests denied. **Code of Virginia - § 19.2-70** - [*12/31/2024*]

Office of the Governor

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the list of Pardons, Commutations, Reprieves and Other Forms of Clemency. Constitution of Virginia - Article 5 Section 12 - [3/9/2024]

Secretary of Health and Human Resources

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual summary report on the current Sexual Violent Predator (SVP) cases and a forecast of SVP eligibility, civil commitments, and SVP conditional releases, including projected bed space requirements. **Appropriation Act - Item 267 A.1. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/15/2024*]

Secretary of Public Safety and Homeland Security

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual status report on (1) annual operating costs for the STARS (Statewide Agencies Radio System) system; (2) the status of site enhancements to support the system; (3) the project timelines for implementing the enhancements to the system; and (4) other matters as the Secretary of Public Safety may deem appropriate. **Appropriation Act - Item 415 C.2. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*10/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the work group convened to assess and provide recommendations for a long-term operating and capital plan for the provision of health care services to inmates held in secure correctional facilities operated by the Department of Corrections, including its recommendations for future utilization of the Beaumont property, the medical facility at Deerfield Correctional Facility, and Powhatan Infirmary, as well as feedback from the Six-Year Capital Outlay Plan Advisory Committee. **Appropriation Act - Item C-48 J.1.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [11/1/2024]

Southern Virginia Internet Crimes Against Children Task Force

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the actual expenditures and performance results achieved by the Southern Virginia Internet Crimes Against Children Task Force. Appropriation Act - Item 394 H.2. (Special Session I, 2024) -[10/1/2024]

State Board of Local and Regional Jails

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report summarizing the reviews of the death of inmates in local correctional facilities conducted by the State Board of Local and Regional Jails within that year, including any trends or similarities among the deaths of inmates in local correctional facilities and present recommendations on policy changes to reduce the number of deaths in local correctional facilities. **Code of Virginia - § 53.1-69.1 (E.)** - [*12/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the results of the inspections and audits of local, regional, or community correctional facilities conducted pursuant to § 53.1-68 and the reviews of the deaths of inmates that occur in any local, regional, or community correctional facility conducted pursuant to § 53.1-69.1. **Code of Virginia - § 53.1-5** (7.) - [12/1/2024]

Supreme Court of Virginia

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report detailing the expanded workload of the Court of Appeals pursuant to Chapter 489 of the 2021 Special Session I Acts of Assembly. **Chapter 489 Enactment Clause 5. (Special Session I, 2021)** - [*1*/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the number of petitions for writs of actual innocence. Chapter 1024 Enactment Clause 2. (Regular Session, 2004) - [1/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Biannual report on the amounts paid for Guardian ad Litem purposes, amounts reimbursed by parents and/or guardians, savings achieved, and management actions taken to further enhance savings under the program. Code of Virginia - § 16.1-267 (C.1.) - [1/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the evaluation results of all retired circuit court judges who have requested to sit in recall. [Includes reporting requirements for Item 42.P. of the 2023 Appropriation Act.] Code of Virginia - § 17.1-106 (E.) - [1/10/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the number and the category of offenses charged involving adult and juvenile offenders in cases in which court-appointed counsel is assigned, including the amounts paid by waiver above the initial cap to court-appointed counsel. (Q2 FY 2024) **Code of Virginia - § 19.2-163** - [1/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the number and the category of offenses charged involving adult and juvenile offenders in cases in which court-appointed counsel is assigned, including the amounts paid by waiver above the initial cap to court-appointed counsel. (Q3 FY 2024) **Code of Virginia - § 19.2-163** - [4/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the number and the category of offenses charged involving adult and juvenile offenders in cases in which court-appointed counsel is assigned, including the amounts paid by waiver above the initial cap to court-appointed counsel. (Q4 FY 2024) **Code of Virginia - § 19.2-163** - [7/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Biannual report on the amounts paid for Guardian ad Litem purposes, amounts reimbursed by parents and/or guardians, savings achieved, and management actions taken to further enhance savings under the program. Code of Virginia - § 16.1-267 (C.1.) - [8/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual fiscal year summary report on the number of individuals for whom legal or medical services were provided and the nature and cost of such services as are authorized for payment from the criminal fund or the involuntary mental commitment fund. **Appropriation Act - Item 31 A. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the number of executed writs of eviction returned pursuant to the requirements of § 8.01-471 of the Code of Virginia, between July 1, 2023 and June 30, 2024. Code of Virginia - § 8.01-471 - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the total of restitution assessed, collected, and unpaid for each circuit and district court and the total of restitution collected and deposited into the Criminal Injuries Compensation Fund pursuant to subsection I. of § 19.2-305.1 by each circuit and district court. **Code of Virginia - § 19.2-349 (D.)** - [10/1/2024] <u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the number and the category of offenses charged involving adult and juvenile offenders in cases in which court-appointed counsel is assigned, including the amounts paid by waiver above the initial cap to court-appointed counsel. (Q1 FY 2025) **Code of Virginia - § 19.2-163** - [10/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the evaluation of judicial caseloads throughout the Commonwealth on the appellate court, circuit court, general district court, and juvenile and domestic relations district court levels, including the evaluation the impact on judicial caseloads resulting from Chapter 43 of the 2020 Acts of Assembly, Special Session 1, as well as any other factors identified by the Supreme Court such as the use of interpreters, law clerks, retired or substitute judges, and the effect of population growth or decline, if any. **Chapter 1 Item 39.T. (Special Session I, 2022)** - [10/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the number of civil offenses committed and civil penalties imposed for violations of §§ 4.1-1100, 4.1-1105, and 4.1-1105.1 of the Code of Virginia. [Includes reporting requirements of Chapter 550, Enactment Clause 24., 2021 Special Session I Acts of Assembly.] Chapter 551 Enactment Clause 24. (Special Session I, 2021) - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the Office of the Executive Secretary on the effectiveness and efficiency of all behavioral health dockets. **Code of Virginia - § 18.2-254.3 (M.)** - [*12/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the evaluations of the effectiveness and efficiency of all local specialty dockets established in accordance with the Rules of Supreme Court of Virginia. **Code of Virginia - § 18.2-254.2** - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the number of circuit court judges needed and the districts for which they should be authorized. Code of Virginia - § 17.1-507 (C.) - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the number of general district court judges and juvenile and domestic relations district court judges needed and the districts for which they should be authorized. Code of Virginia - 16.1-69.10 (d) - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the statewide evaluation of the effectiveness and efficiency of all local recovery courts. **Code of Virginia - § 18.2-254.1 (N.)** - [*12/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report of the evaluation in the final year of the term of each justice and judge whose term expires during the next session of the General Assembly, including the number of cases during the judge's term in which a judge imposed a sentence that is either greater or less than that indicated by the sentencing guidelines and who did not file a written explanation of such departure required pursuant to subsection B of § 19.2-298.01. **Code of Virginia - § 17.1-100 (A.)** - [12/1/2024]

Supreme Court of Virginia, Department of State Police, City of Alexandria Circuit Court, County of Fairfax Circuit Court

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual progress report on the implementation of the automated systems to exchange information of the case management system that interfaces between the Supreme Court of Virginia, the Virginia Department of State Police, and Circuit Court Clerks. [Includes reporting requirements of Chapter 524, Enactment Clause 10., 2021 Special Session I Acts of Assembly.] Chapter 542 Enactment Clause 10. (Special Session I, 2021) - [*11*/1/2024]

Virginia Court Clerks' Association

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the necessary staffing and technology costs of implementing the provisions of Chapter 524 and Chapter 542 of the 2021 Special Session I Acts of Assembly. [Includes reporting requirements of Chapter 524, Enactment Clause 12., 2021 Special Session I Acts of Assembly.] **Chapter 542 Enactment Clause 12.** (Special Session I, 2021) - [*11/1/2024*]

Virginia Criminal Sentencing Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the statewide and locality-level data collected pursuant Code of Virginia § 19.2-134.1. Code of Virginia - § 19.2-134.1 (C.) - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the work and recommendations, as well as any modifications to the discretionary sentencing guidelines adopted, of the Virginia Criminal Sentencing Commission. **Code of Virginia - § 17.1-803 (10.)** - [12/1/2024]

Virginia Family Law Coalition

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Report on the appeals of interlocutory decrees or orders involving domestic relations matters in the Commonwealth. Chapter 742 Enactment Clause 2. (Regular Session, 2023) - [10/1/2024]

Virginia Indigent Defense Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the state of indigent criminal defense in the Commonwealth, including Virginia's ranking amongst the 50 states in terms of pay allowed for court-appointed counsel and on the caseload handled by each public defender office. **Code of Virginia - § 19.2-163.01 (A.14.)** - [*10/1/2024*]

Virginia Parole Board

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the adequacy and functionality of the Virginia Parole Board case system and estimated costs for any necessary system upgrades. **Appropriation Act - Item 419 B. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [10/1/2024]

Virginia State Bar and Legal Services Corporation of Virginia

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the status of legal services assistance programs in the Commonwealth, including efforts to maintain and improve the accuracy of caseload data, case opening and case closure information and program activity levels as it relates to clients. **Appropriation Act - Item 53 B. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [1/1/2024]

Virginia State Crime Commission

OVERDUE - Annual report of the Virginia State Crime Commission. Code of Virginia - § 30-158 (A.4.) - [6/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim activity and work of the Virginia State Crime Commission. Code of Virginia - § 30-158 - [1/10/2024]

PUBLISHED - Annual report of the Virginia State Crime Commission. Code of Virginia - § 30-158 (A.4.) - [6/30/2024]

Senate Committee on Education and Health

Advisory Council on Pediatric Autoimmune Neuropsychiatric Disorders Associated with Streptococcal Infections and Pediatric Acute-onset Neuropsychiatric Syndrome

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the recommendations of the Advisory Council related to: 1. Practice guidelines for the diagnosis and treatment of pediatric autoimmune neuropsychiatric disorders associated with streptococcal infections and pediatric acute-onset neuropsychiatric syndrome; 2. Mechanisms to increase clinical awareness and education regarding pediatric autoimmune neuropsychiatric disorders associated with streptococcal infections and pediatric acute-onset neuropsychiatric syndrome; 3. Outreach to educators and parents to increase awareness of pediatric autoimmune neuropsychiatric disorders associated with streptococcal infections and providers of mental health services; 3. Outreach to educators and parents to increase awareness of pediatric autoimmune neuropsychiatric disorders associated with streptococcal infections and treatment of pediatric syndrome; and 4. Development of a network of volunteer experts on the diagnosis and treatment of pediatric acute-onset neuropsychiatric disorders associated with streptococcal infections and pediatric acute-onset neuropsychiatric disorders associated with streptococcal infections and pediatric acute-onset neuropsychiatric disorders associated with streptococcal infections and pediatric acute-onset neuropsychiatric disorders associated with streptococcal infections and pediatric acute-onset neuropsychiatric disorders associated with streptococcal infections and pediatric acute-onset neuropsychiatric disorders associated with streptococcal infections and pediatric acute-onset neuropsychiatric syndrome to assist in the delivery of education and outreach. **Code of Virginia - § 32.1-73.10** - [12/1/2024]

Alzheimer's Disease and Related Disorders Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the activities and recommendations of the Alzheimer's Disease and Related Disorders Commission. Code of Virginia - § 51.5-154 (D.5.) - [10/1/2024]

Autism Advisory Council

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the Autism Advisory Council on progress updates and recommended next steps to be taken by agencies in the following year. Code of Virginia - § 30-329.2 (B.) - [12/1/2024]

Behavioral Health Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary on the interim activities and work of the Behavioral Health Commission. [Includes reporting requirements of Code of Virginia § 30-405 (9.)] **Code of Virginia - § 30-407** - [*1/10/2024*]

Board of Education

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the description of the instruction concerning gambling and the addictive potential thereof that it prescribes pursuant to subsection D of § 22.1-206 of the Code of Virginia. **Chapter 192 Enactment Clause 2.** (**Regular Session, 2022**) - [*1*/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the recommendations for amendments to the Standards of Quality to establish standards for the maintenance and operations, renovation, and new construction of public elementary and secondary school buildings, and shall include standards for the percentage of the current replacement value of a public school building that a school board should budget for the maintenance and operations of the building and such other standards as the Board deems appropriate. **Chapter 752 Enactment Clause 1. (Regular Session, 2023)** - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the recommendations of the Commission on Early Childhood Care and Education. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-208.1 (D.)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the progress of college laboratory schools in meeting the financial sustainability requirement by the end of their initial approval period as defined in § 22.1-349.8 of the Code of Virginia such that no additional state funding other than state funds received by a school division in support of Direct Aid for Public Education is required to support ongoing operations after the first contract renewal. **Appropriation Act - Item 125 B.31.c.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Progress report on revising the Board of Education regulations relating to student eligibility for an expedited retake of any Standards of Learning assessment, with the exception of the writing Standards of Learning assessments, to (i) provide that any student in grades three through 12 who scores in the 375 to 399 range, or an equivalent range on an alternative scoring scale, on any such Standards of Learning assessment shall be eligible to retake such assessment on an expedited basis at least once prior to the next scheduled assessment administration and (ii) establish guidelines for and require each eligible student to complete prior to retaking any Standards of Learning assessment on an expedited basis a comprehensive remediation program based on such student's particular educational needs as identified by such student's results on such assessment. **Chapter 612 Enactment Clause 1. (Regular Session, 2024)** - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the progress of the Board of Education in updating its Guidelines for Graduation Requirements: Local Alternative Paths to Standard Units of Credit (Alternatives to the 140-Clock-Hour Requirement) to include guidance regarding (i) waiver pathway options to allow students time within the school day to complete workbased learning opportunities such as internships, externships, youth registered apprenticeships, clinical experiences, service learning, and other career and workforce development opportunities; (ii) advanced learning opportunities focused on problem-solving, critical thinking, creative thinking, communication, collaboration, and citizenship skills; (iii) content that provides technical knowledge, skills, and competency-based applied learning; (iv) a method for approving alternative programs, including dual enrollment courses, for which course credit may be granted for the purpose of satisfying high school graduation requirements to any student who completes such course and masters the course content by demonstrating the competencies required by course standards, regardless of time, place, or pace; (v) other instructional time models adopted to meet instructional hour requirements through a variety of learning modalities such as project-based learning, mastery-based learning, weekend courses, and evening courses to allow a student to use flexible time options to accelerate demonstration of mastery; and (vi) offering instructional and learning opportunities including innovative, advanced, and enrichment programs for the full school year. **Chapter 421 Enactment Clause 1.** (**Regular Session, 2024**) - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on (i) information that public elementary and secondary schools and local school divisions are required to provide to the Department of Education pursuant to state law, (ii) the results of the annual evaluation and determination made by the Department of Education pursuant to subsection C, (iii) any reports required of public elementary or secondary schools or local school divisions that the Department of Education no longer collects from public elementary or secondary schools or local school divisions on longer requires public elementary or secondary schools or local school divisions to complete. **Code of Virginia - § 22.1-17.6 (C.)** - [11/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the condition and needs of public education in the Commonwealth, identifying any school divisions and the specific schools therein which have failed to establish and maintain schools meeting the existing prescribed standards of quality; the number of public charter schools established in the Commonwealth, as well as the number of charters denied; and any school division that is not in compliance with Code of Virginia § 22.1-253.13:3 C.; information regarding parent and student choice within each school division and any plans of such school divisions to increase school choice; a complete listing of each report that local school divisions are required to submit to the Board or any other state agency, including name, frequency, and an indication of whether the report contains information that the local school division is also required to submit to the federal government; an explanation of the need to retain or maintain the frequency of local school division reports; and a complete listing of each report pertaining to public education that local school divisions are required to submit to the federal government, including name and frequency. The report shall also include the reporting requirements for Code of Virginia § 22.1-212.25 C. on multidivision online learning during the previous school year. **Code of Virginia - § 22.1-18** - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the human research projects reviewed and approved. Code of Virginia - § 22.1-16.1 - [12/1/2024]

Board of Health

OVERDUE - Annual report of the Virginia Board of Health. Code of Virginia - § 32.1-14 - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the Board of Health on its review of immunization of patients against certain diseases. **Code of Virginia - § 32.1-46 (F.)** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report by the Board of Health on the human research projects reviewed and approved and any significant deviations from the proposals as approved. **Code of Virginia - § 32.1-12.1** - [*10/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the State Health Services Plan Task Force convened to develop recommendations on the expedited review of project types subject to certificate of public need requirements that are generally non-contested and present limited health planning impacts, and shall include recommendations regarding (i) what facilities and project types listed in § 32.1-102.1:3 of the Code of Virginia should be added to the expedited review process, (ii) criteria that should apply to any project types subject to expedited review, and (iii) a framework for the application and approval process of such projects. **Chapter 423 Enactment Clause 1. (Regular Session, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

Board of Medical Assistance Services

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Biennial Report of the Board of Medical Assistance Services. [The BMAS Board meets quarterly (generally April, June, September and December). This report will be submitted once the Board has completed its annual meetings for the year.] **Code of Virginia - § 32.1-324 (A.)** - [*10/1/2024*]

Board of Nursing

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the work group convened to develop recommendations to enable medication aides registered by the Board of Nursing to administer drugs to residents in a certified nursing facility licensed by the Department of Health. **Chapter 284 Enactment Clause 3. (Regular Session, 2024)** - [11/1/2024]

Board of Physical Therapy

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Summary report of disciplinary actions taken against physical therapists whose conduct resulted in physical harm to a patient when such patient received dry needling treatment or more than 60 consecutive days of physical therapy treatment without a physician referral. [Reporting requirements of Chapter 136, Enactment Clause 2., 2023 Acts of Assembly, are identical.] **Chapter 137 Enactment Clause 2.** (**Regular Session, 2023**) - [12/1/2024]

Brown v. Board of Education Scholarship Committee

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary and report on the interim activity and work of the Brown v. Board of Education Scholarship Committee. Code of Virginia - § 30-231.10 - [1/10/2024]

Cancer Action Coalition of Virginia

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on changes to the Virginia Cancer Plan. House Joint Resolution 56 (Regular Session, 2010) - [*1*/10/2024]

Cannabis Public Health Advisory Council

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim activity and work of the Cannabis Public Health Advisory Council. **Code of Virginia - § 4.1-603 (D.3.)** - [*1/10/2024*]

Central Virginia Community College

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the number of students enrolled in Central Virginia Community College, the programs provided with the number of students served, and the number of degrees and certificates awarded by program. Appropriation Act - Item 200 O. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

Chesterfield County Public Schools

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the planning, implementation, and outcomes of the recovery high school established as a year-round high school with enrollment open to any high school student residing in Superintendent's Region 1 who is in the early stages of recovery from substance use disorder or dependency. Appropriation Act - Item 124 MM. (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/1/2024]

Chief Information Officer of the Commonwealth

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the results of security audits, the extent to which security policy, standards, and guidelines have been adopted by executive branch and independent agencies, and a list of those executive branch agencies and independent agencies that have not implemented acceptable security and risk management regulations, policies, standards, and guidelines to control unauthorized uses, intrusions, or other security threats. **Code of Virginia** - § 2.2-2009 (C.) - [10/1/2024]

Christopher Newport University

 $\underline{OVERDUE}$ - Annual report on the salary, by position, of any executive officer of such institution that exceeds for the previous fiscal year the salary limit for the chief executive officer for such institution as set forth in the general Appropriation Act. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-102.1** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim activity and work of the Board of Visitors of Christopher Newport University. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-1303 (B.13.)** - [*1/10/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on foundations associated with Christopher Newport University, including the total annual expenditures by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for scholarships or financial aid by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for faculty compensation by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for equipment and technology by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for administrative support by each foundation; and the percentage of expenditures used for executive compensation by each foundation. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-108** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Amendments to, or affirmation of, the previous year's six-year plan for Christopher Newport University (CNU), including a report of CNU's active contributions to efforts to stimulate the economic development of the Commonwealth, the area in which CNU is located, and, if subject to a management agreement set forth in Article 4 (§ 23.1-1004 et seq.) of Chapter 10, Code of Virginia, the areas that lag behind the Commonwealth in terms of income, employment, and other factors. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-306 (B.)** - [*12/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the policies regarding speech that is constitutionally protected under the First Amendment to the United States Constitution, and the process to report incidents of disruption of such constitutionally protected speech. **Code of Virginia - 23.1-401.1 (D.) - [12/1/2024]**

CodeVA

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the activities in the previous year to support computer science teacher training and curriculum development, including collaboration with other stakeholders to avoid duplication of efforts. **Appropriation Act - Item 124 AA.2. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*10/1/2024*]

Commission on Early Childhood Care and Education

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the review and recommendations of updates to the current copayment schedule, parental work requirements, and attendance expectations applicable to the Child Care Subsidy Program and Mixed Delivery Grant Program, including: (i) leveraging state general funds to minimize the fiscal cliff as family income increases beyond program eligibility, and (ii) use of reasonable family copayments to minimize the need for additional general funds. **Appropriation Act - Item 125.10 H. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*12/1/2024*]

Commission on School Construction and Modernization

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim activity and work of the Commission on School Construction and Modernization. **Code of Virginia - § 30-388 (6.)** - [*1/10/2024*]

Commission on Wellness and Opportunity

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim activity and work of the Commission on Wellness and Opportunity. **Code of Virginia - § 30-382** - [1/10/2024]

Commonwealth Health Research Board

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the research efforts supported by the Commonwealth Health Research Board and expenditures from the Commonwealth Health Research Fund. **Code of Virginia - § 32.1-162.30** - [*1/10/2024*]

Commonwealth Savers Plan Board

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the operating and financial statements of the Commonwealth Savers Plan Board. Code of Virginia - § 23.1-709 - [12/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the actuarial soundness of the Commonwealth Savers Plan's prepaid programs, which shall include (i) contract pricing policies and objectives, (ii) current and projected assets and actuarially estimated value of tuition obligations, and (iii) actuarial assumptions. **Code of Virginia - § 30-332 (B.)** - [12/15/2024]

Department of Behavioral Health and Developmental Services

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Quarterly report on the expense of surveillance activities and testing costs of residents and staff in order to avoid and manage COVID-19 outbreaks at state facilities, including the number of tests administered. Appropriation Act - Item 317 D. (Special Session I, 2023) - [4/15/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Report on the General Fund and Nongeneral Fund allocations and authorized position levels for each state-operated training center. **Appropriation Act - Item 308 (Special Session I, 2024)** - [8/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the number of individuals served through discharge assistance plans and the types of services provided. **Appropriation Act - Item 301 B. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the status of the contract for the use of up to eight beds of a 20-bed acute, inpatient psychiatric unit at Chesapeake Regional Healthcare for state purposes to increase diversion from state mental health hospitals, including an estimate of the potential cost savings of diversion from state hospital beds that could occur with use of the eight beds, and an estimated annual state contribution to support Chesapeake Regional Healthcare. **Appropriation Act - Item 296 Q. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [12/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Report that: (i) identifies all current Department of Behavioral Health and Developmental Services (DBHDS) requirements related to documentation and reporting of CSB (Consumer Services Boards) behavioral health services, (ii) identifies which of these requirements currently apply to work by CSB direct care staff, (iii) identifies any DBHDS requirements of direct care staff that are duplicative of or conflict with other DBHDS requirements, and (iv) eliminates any requirements that are not essential to ensuring consumers receive effective and timely services. **Appropriation Act - Item 295 OO.2. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*12/1/2024*]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Interim report on the implementation of the provisions of Chapter 780 of the 2024 Acts of Assembly in using certified evaluators to conduct temporary detention order evaluations, and the impact on the state hospital census. **Chapter 780 Enactment Clause 4. (Regular Session, 2024)** - [*12/15/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the expense of surveillance activities and testing costs of residents and staff in order to avoid and manage COVID-19 outbreaks at state facilities, including the number of tests administered. Appropriation Act - Item 317 D. (Special Session I, 2023) - [1/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on (i) Community Services Boards (CSB) performance in improving the functioning levels of its consumers based on composite and individual item scores from the DLA-20 assessment, or results from another comparable assessment, by CSB, (ii) changes in CSB performance in improving consumer functioning levels over time, by CSB, (iii) any substantial underperformance or non-compliance and associated enforcement actions, and (iv) the use of functional assessment data by the Department of Behavioral Health and Developmental Services to improve CSB performance. **Appropriation Act - Item 295 OO.1.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

Department of Corrections

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual data report on the medical treatment provided to offenders at each facility, to include, as a proportion of average daily population at each facility, the levels of inmates who received care, including: the specific proportions of inmates from each facility who were treated as inpatients, the specific proportion of inmates from each facility who were treated as outpatients, data on prescription drug administration, and the proportion of inmates from each facility who received other discrete services. **Appropriation Act - Item 390 N. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the status of opioid treatment programs in the detention and diversion centers, including recidivism and illegal drug relapse of participants in the program. Appropriation Act - Item 387 B. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the work group on the progress and outcomes of the university health system medical pilots. **Appropriation Act - Item 389 D. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*10/15/2024*]

Department of Criminal Justice Services

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the stakeholder work group convened to study and make recommendations related to prioritizing treatment for incarcerated women who are pregnant and in need of substance abuse treatment. **Chapter 625 Enactment Clause 1. (Regular Session, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

Department of Education

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual compiled report on the individual uses for the prior year of the following funds: (i) Prevention, Intervention, and Remediation, (ii) At-Risk Add-On, and (iii) Early Reading Intervention, including permitted categories of spending, personnel, both state and local contributions, and to the extent possible, the individual schools which these funds were expended. **Appropriation Act - Item 137 B.29.** (Special Session I, 2023) - [1/10/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of teacher salaries, by local school division. In addition to information on average salaries by school division and statewide comparisons with other states, the report shall also include information on starting salaries by school division and average teacher salaries by school. **Appropriation Act - Item 137 B.12.** (Special Session I, 2023) - [1/10/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the outcome data for students enrolled in special education private day schools. **Appropriation Act - Item 130 G.3. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [*1/10/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the status of required local effort in support of the Standards of Quality. [Includes reporting requirements for Item 137.B.8.a.2) of the 2023 Appropriation Act.] Code of Virginia - 22.1-97 (A.) - [1/10/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the application information for each school division applying for tuition scholarships for licensed public high school teachers pursuing additional credentialing requirements necessary to be considered faculty who are qualified to teach dual enrollment courses in high schools in their local school division, including the number of recipients and amount of tuition awarded to each school division, the institution of higher education receiving tuition, the credentialing area pursued by recipients, and dual enrollment courses offered after the recipient's successful completion of the pursued credentialing. **Appropriation Act - Item 136 G.4. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [6/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Initial report on: (i) the level of staffing, amount of funding, and opportunities and challenges of the Office of School Quality (the Office) for FY 2023 and FY 2024; (ii) the planned organizational structure, staffing, and resource needs of the Office over the next five years; (iii) the goals and expected outcomes of the Office and how the Office will collaborate with staff and units within the Department of Education to support schools based on their specific needs; and (iv) a plan to evaluate the effectiveness of the Office, including feedback from school divisions and stakeholders to determine both the impact and quality of the assistance received. **Appropriation Act - Item 120 C.3.** (**Special Session I, 2024**) - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on (i) the total grants paid during the immediately prior fiscal year to each eligible school division and (ii) a general description of the security equipment purchased by eligible school divisions. **Code of Virginia** - § 22.1-280.2:2 (H.) - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Summary report on the pass-through federal Elementary and Secondary School Emergency Relief funds provided through the Coronavirus Aid, Relief, and Economic Security Act (P.L. 116-136), the Coronavirus Response and Relief Supplemental Appropriations Act of 2021 (P.L. 116-260) and the American Rescue Plan Act (P.L. 117-2). **Appropriation Act - Item 137 B.31. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on how well the Virginia Preschool Initiative promotes readiness in all key developmental domains assessed. **Appropriation Act - Item 117 H.e. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*10/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the cost-savings agreements made and the adjusted state shares so approved as related to contiguous school divisions and consolidation or sharing of educational, administrative, or support services. **Code of Virginia - § 22.1-98.2 (A.)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the dissemination of specific information to high school students regarding postgraduate opportunities. **Code of Virginia - § 22.1-206.2** - [*10/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the use of the funds appropriated for learning loss recovery, additional operating and infrastructure support, and the use of school division pass-through federal Elementary and Secondary School Education Relief funds used since 2020, and shall specify amounts obligated and expensed based on reporting categories as prescribed by the Department of Education, including how funds address performance gains or losses related to reading and mathematics and support preparation and implementation of the Virginia Literacy Act. **Appropriation Act - Item 137 C.47.c. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report that reflects all Child Care and Development Fund (CCDF) expenditures from the previous fiscal year, current grant balances, as well as all anticipated spending for the current and two subsequent fiscal years. Identified spending should, at a minimum, be broken down by subsidies (mandated and discretionary), administrative costs, and quality efforts; and should report, by locality, the number of subsidies (mandated and discretionary) provided, number of providers receiving CCDF dollars, the overall number of child care providers, and the waitlist for services. **Appropriation Act - Item 125.10 B.2.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the Literary Fund loan issuance , including details of: 1) loan applications received in the prior fiscal year by locality, project, and amount; 2) loans issued in the prior fiscal year by locality, project, and amount; 3) the schedule of loan interest rates and the basis for those rates; 4) loans issued for school consolidation projects and the projected impact of those school consolidations; and 5) the impact of loans issued to date on the Literary Fund cash balance, outstanding loan balance, and projected asset base. **Appropriation Act - Item 125 C.13.b.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Summary report on the use of funds appropriated in fiscal year 2024 for the Flexible Funding Supplement and on the use of pass-through federal Elementary and Secondary School Emergency Relief funds used since 2020, including amounts obligated and expensed based on reporting categories as prescribed by the Department of Education, and how funds address performance gains or losses related to reading and mathematics and support preparation and implementation of the Virginia Literacy Act. **Appropriation Act - Item 125 B.30.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual consolidated report on the program effectiveness and available outcome measures, including student performance indicators, with respect to teacher residency partnerships between university teacher preparation programs and the Petersburg, Norfolk, and Richmond City school divisions and any other university teacher preparation programs and hard-to-staff school divisions to help improve new teacher training and retention for hard-to-staff schools. **Appropriation Act - Item 124 Q.2. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual progress reports from the participating school divisions receiving funding from a Targeted Extended/Enriched School Year and Year-round School grant, including an executive summary of the program's overall status and levels of measured success. **Appropriation Act - Item 124 M.6.b** (Special Session I, 2024) - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual update on the statewide strategic plan for recruiting and retaining special education teachers, and shall (i) use data analyses to determine the specific staffing needs of each local school division on an ongoing basis; (ii) evaluate the potential effectiveness of strategies for addressing recruitment and retention challenges, including tuition assistance, differentiated pay for special education teachers, and the expansion of special education teacher mentorships; and (iii) estimate the costs of implementing each such strategy, including the extent to which federal funds could be used to support implementation. **Code of Virginia - § 22.1-214.4 (5.)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Initial report on the progress of toward improving services to students with disabilities, including (i) the estimated costs, requirements, and timeline to implement the Virginia IEP data system and template; (ii) a plan for the Department of Education to begin providing technical assistance and coaching to local school divisions; (iii) the status of reviews, form updates, and worksheet development relating to referral, evaluation, reevaluation, and eligibility; and

(iv) estimated costs and the timeline to develop and implement high-quality professional development to support (a) the implementation of referral, evaluation, reevaluation, and eligibility guidance, forms, and worksheets; (b) the effective utilization of the Virginia IEP data system and template; and (c) the implementation of instructional practices to support the provision of specially designed instruction in inclusive settings. [Reporting requirements of Chapter 468, Enactment Clause 5., of the 2024 Acts of Assembly, are identical.] **Chapter 502 Enactment Clause 5.** (**Regular Session, 2024**) - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on any forfeited federal grant funding as a result of not fulfilling the specifications of a grant. **Appropriation Act - Item § 4-8.02 d. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the compiled results of the school breakfast program, including chronic absenteeism rates, student attendance and tardy arrivals, office discipline referrals, student achievement measures, teachers' and administrators' responses to the impact of the program on student hunger, student attentiveness, and overall classroom learning environment before and after implementation, and the financial impact on the division's school food program. **Appropriation Act - Item 125 C.29.c.3**) (**Special Session I, 2024**) - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the education materials and guidelines developed by stakeholders and experts for (i) ageappropriate and evidence-based education materials concerning the risks to health and safety that are posed by opioids, with a particular focus on prevention, identification of the signs of overdose, resources for supports, risks, and effects of addiction, and the risk of death that is posed by fentanyl and (ii) guidelines for school boards for incorporating the education materials developed pursuant to clause (i) into instructional programs for students enrolled in the local school division. **Chapter 434 Enactment Clause 1. (Regular Session, 2024)** - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the work group convened by the Superintendent of Public Instruction to (i) study the estimated impact of offering free school meals to students statewide, (ii) identify options to reduce or eliminate student and school meal debt, and (iii) make recommendations regarding options to leverage other programs funded at the state and federal levels for student school meals. **Chapter 586 Enactment Clause 1. (Regular Session, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the plan to implement a new state assessment system, including a revised timeframe; estimated short- and long-term costs, including the costs to transition to the new system; staffing and training needs; key milestones; and project deliverables. **Appropriation Act - Item 119 A.2.a.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the recommendations of policies for prioritizing dual enrollment programs as required Code of Virginia § 22.1-206.3. Chapter 479 Enactment Clause 2. (Regular Session, 2023) - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Updates to the plan for implementation of revised Virginia Standards of Learning summative assessments of proficiency developed pursuant to Enactment Clause 1, § 2. of Chapter 760 of the 2022 Acts of Assembly, including a revised timeframe; estimated short- and long-term costs, including the costs to transition to the new system; staffing and training needs; key milestones; and project deliverables. **Chapter 760 Enactment Clause 1.**, § 3. (**Regular Session, 2022**) - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the projected general funds needed for early childhood care and education for the upcoming two fiscal years based on cost of quality rate per child in order to (i) maintain the current number of slots, (ii) increase the number of slots using a projected growth rate, and (iii) increase the number of slots to fully accommodate parent demand and eliminate waitlists. **Code of Virginia - § 22.1-289.03 (D.)** - [*11/15/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual progress report on the implementation of the statewide plan for improving (i) the ongoing oversight of local practices related to transition planning and services for children with disabilities and (ii) technical assistance and guidance provided for postsecondary transition planning and services for children with disabilities, and shall articulate how the Department of Education will reliably and comprehensively assess the compliance and quality of transition plans for children with disabilities on an ongoing basis and communicate findings to local school division staff and local school boards. **Code of Virginia - § 22.1-214.4 (4.)** - [*12/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of all scholarship foundations receiving donations for which tax credits were awarded pursuant to Article 13.3 (§ 58.1-439.25 et seq.) of Title 58.1, Code of Virginia. The list shall report such scholarships for the 12-month period ending on the immediately preceding June 30. Code of Virginia - § 58.1-439.27 (B.) - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the plan for creating a new program to deliver flexible mental health funds to divisions, including: (i) a proposed vision and goals for Virginia's school-based mental health program and action steps to meet these goals; (ii) proposed outcome measures to determine program success; (iii) a recommendation on the amount of funding that should be appropriated annually; (iv) a proposed funding mechanism to ensure funding flexibility and consistency over time; and (v) a structure for providing technical assistance and evaluation capabilities that will ensure

the program is positively impacting the outcomes of students. Appropriation Act - Item 117 M. (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the school construction assistance grant program. Appropriation Act - Item 125 C.42.d. (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the updated plan for comprehensive public reporting on early childhood expenditures, outcomes, and program quality to replace the reporting requirement set forth in Item 145.C.14.1.5) of the 2021 Appropriation Act, and shall: consider the components included in that reporting requirement, include all publicly-funded providers as defined in Chapter 860 and Chapter 861 of the 2020 Acts of Assembly, identify any fiscal, legislative, or regulatory barriers to implementing such public reporting, and consider integration with the Department of Education's School Quality Profiles. Appropriation Act - Item 125.10 D.9.e. (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual comprehensive report on the number of calculated slots and funding allocated to each local program or pilot provider, and the number of such slots that have been filled, including funding and the number of slots used to serve a student in a public school and non-public school setting, the number of three-year olds served, waitlist slots requested, offered, and provided, and the number of students served whose families are at or below 130 percent poverty, above 130 percent but at or below 200 percent of poverty, above 200 percent but at or below 200 percent of poverty, and above 350 percent of poverty. **Appropriation Act - Item 125.10 D.9.d. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [12/31/2024]

Department of Health

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Monthly report of the work group convened to (i) evaluate the methods by which vaccines and other medications necessary to treat or prevent the spread of COVID-19 are made available to the public, (ii) identify and develop a plan to implement specific actions necessary to ensure such vaccines and other medications are equitably distributed in the Commonwealth to ensure all residents of the Commonwealth are able to access such vaccines and other medications, and (iii) make recommendations for any statutory, regulatory, or budgetary actions necessary to implement such plan. [January 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 291 I.** (Special Session I, 2023) - [*1*/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Monthly report of the work group convened to (i) evaluate the methods by which vaccines and other medications necessary to treat or prevent the spread of COVID-19 are made available to the public, (ii) identify and develop a plan to implement specific actions necessary to ensure such vaccines and other medications are equitably distributed in the Commonwealth to ensure all residents of the Commonwealth are able to access such vaccines and other medications, and (iii) make recommendations for any statutory, regulatory, or budgetary actions necessary to implement such plan. [February 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 291 I.** (Special Session I, 2023) - [2/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Monthly report of the work group convened to (i) evaluate the methods by which vaccines and other medications necessary to treat or prevent the spread of COVID-19 are made available to the public, (ii) identify and develop a plan to implement specific actions necessary to ensure such vaccines and other medications are equitably distributed in the Commonwealth to ensure all residents of the Commonwealth are able to access such vaccines and other medications, and (iii) make recommendations for any statutory, regulatory, or budgetary actions necessary to implement such plan. [March 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 291 I.** (**Special Session I, 2023**) - [*3/1/2024*]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Monthly report of the work group convened to (i) evaluate the methods by which vaccines and other medications necessary to treat or prevent the spread of COVID-19 are made available to the public, (ii) identify and develop a plan to implement specific actions necessary to ensure such vaccines and other medications are equitably distributed in the Commonwealth to ensure all residents of the Commonwealth are able to access such vaccines and other medications, and (iii) make recommendations for any statutory, regulatory, or budgetary actions necessary to implement such plan. [April 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 291 I.** (Special Session I, 2023) - [4/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Monthly report of the work group convened to (i) evaluate the methods by which vaccines and other medications necessary to treat or prevent the spread of COVID-19 are made available to the public, (ii) identify and develop a plan to implement specific actions necessary to ensure such vaccines and other medications are equitably distributed in the Commonwealth to ensure all residents of the Commonwealth are able to access such vaccines and other medications, and (iii) make recommendations for any statutory, regulatory, or budgetary actions necessary to implement such plan. [May 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 291 I.** (Special Session I, 2023) - [5/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Monthly report of the work group convened to (i) evaluate the methods by which vaccines and other medications necessary to treat or prevent the spread of COVID-19 are made available to the public, (ii) identify and develop a plan to implement specific actions necessary to ensure such vaccines and other medications are equitably distributed in the Commonwealth to ensure all residents of the Commonwealth are able to access such vaccines and other medications, and (iii) make recommendations for any statutory, regulatory, or budgetary actions necessary to implement such plan. [June 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 291 I.** (Special Session I, 2023) - [6/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Report on the effectiveness of the long acting reversible contraceptives (LARC) program, including impacts on morbidity, reduction in abortions and unplanned pregnancies, and impacts on maternal health such as an increase in the length of time between births, metrics used to measure results, actual program expenditures, and projected expenditures. **Appropriation Act - Item 278 F.2. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual progress report on the Emergency Department Care Coordination Program (EDCC), including, but not limited to: (i) the participation rate of hospitals and health systems, providers and subscribing health plans; (ii) strategies for sustaining the program and methods to continue to improve care coordination; and (iii) the impact on health care utilization and quality goals such as reducing the frequency of visits by high-volume Emergency Department utilizers and avoiding duplication of health care services. **Appropriation Act - Item 283 B.3. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report of all gifts, donations, grants and bequests accepted; the names of the donors; and the respective amounts contributed by each donor to the Virginia Pregnant Women Support Fund. Code of Virginia - 32.1-11.6 (B.) - [10/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Quarterly status report on program spending that indicates whether spending is consistent with the available appropriation. (Q1 FY2025) **Appropriation Act - Item 283 G.2.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/31/2024]

 $\underline{OVERDUE} - Annual report on the data collected pursuant to subsection F of § 32.1-276.5 of the Code of Virginia , including the value of (i) the amount of charity care, discounted care, or other financial assistance provided by each hospital under its financial assistance policy that is required to be reported in accordance with subsection F of § 32.1-276.5 of the Code of Virginia, and (ii) the amount of uncollected bad debt, including any uncollected bad debt from payment plans entered into in accordance with subsection C of § 32.1-137.09 of the Code of Virginia.$ **Code of Virginia**- § 32.1-23.5 - [11/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Report on the review of the financial and operational status of the Department of Health, including a review of each program area; an assessment of budget, fiscal, procurement, human resources, and grant management functions; identification of all measures that have been put in place to ensure adequate central oversight and internal controls; and development and implementation of a corrective action plan for any organizational deficiencies uncovered during this review. **Appropriation Act - Item 283 G.1. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/15/2024*]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the implementation of a plan for services for substance-exposed infants in the Commonwealth of Virginia. The plan shall support a trauma-informed approach to identification and treatment of substance-exposed infants and their caregivers and shall include options for improving screening and identification of substance-using pregnant women; use of multidisciplinary approaches to intervention and service delivery during the prenatal period and following the birth of the substance-exposed child; and referral among providers serving substance-exposed infants and their families and caregivers. **Code of Virginia - § 32.1-73.12** - [12/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Report on the activities, findings, and recommendations of the work group established to study continuing health information needs and to develop recommendations for design, development, and operation of systems and strategies to meet those needs. **Code of Virginia - § 32.1-276.9:1 (B.)** - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the number of procedures approved for payment pursuant to § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia, including a description of the nature of the fetal abnormality, to the extent permitted by law, as required for eligibility under § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia. (December 2023) **Appropriation Act - Item 291 G. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [*1/31/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the number of procedures approved for payment pursuant to § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia, including a description of the nature of the fetal abnormality, to the extent permitted by law, as required for eligibility under § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia. (January 2024) **Appropriation Act - Item 291 G. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [2/29/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the number of procedures approved for payment pursuant to § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia, including a description of the nature of the fetal abnormality, to the extent permitted by law, as required for eligibility under § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia. (February 2024) **Appropriation Act - Item 291 G. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [*3/31/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the number of procedures approved for payment pursuant to § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia, including a description of the nature of the fetal abnormality, to the extent permitted by law, as required for eligibility under § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia. (March 2024) **Appropriation Act - Item 291 G. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [4/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the number of procedures approved for payment pursuant to § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia, including a description of the nature of the fetal abnormality, to the extent permitted by law, as required for eligibility under § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia. (April 2024) **Appropriation Act - Item 291 G. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [*5/31/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the number of procedures approved for payment pursuant to § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia, including a description of the nature of the fetal abnormality, to the extent permitted by law, as required for eligibility under § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia. (May 2024) **Appropriation Act - Item 291 G. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [6/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on stroke care improvement initiatives undertaken, and a summary report of the data collected pursuant to Code of Virginia § 32.1-111.15:1. Code of Virginia - § 32.1-111.15:1 (E.) - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the number of procedures approved for payment pursuant to § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia, including a description of the nature of the fetal abnormality, to the extent permitted by law, as required for eligibility under § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia. (June 2024) **Appropriation Act - Item 275 F. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [7/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the number of procedures approved for payment pursuant to § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia, including a description of the nature of the fetal abnormality, to the extent permitted by law, as required for eligibility under § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia. (July 2024) **Appropriation Act - Item 275 F. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [8/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the number of procedures approved for payment pursuant to § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia, including a description of the nature of the fetal abnormality, to the extent permitted by law, as required for eligibility under § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia. (August 2024) **Appropriation Act - Item 275 F. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual policy review of criteria and levels of concern for certain toxic substances used in determining whether to issue a Fish Consumption Advisory. **Code of Virginia - § 32.1-248.01** - [*10/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the criteria for distributing funds, including specific goals and outcome measures, to community-based programs that provide patient assistance, education, and family-centered support for individuals suffering from sickle cell disease. **Appropriation Act - Item 279 N. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the patients who have been removed or diverted from the Virginia Medication Assistance Program (VA MAP), formerly AIDS Drug Assistance Program, due to budget considerations. **Appropriation Act - Item 275 E. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report of services provided by dental hygienists pursuant to the "remote supervision" protocol, including their impact upon the oral health of the citizens of the Commonwealth. **Code of Virginia - § 54.1-2722 (E.)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report of the Office of Emergency Medical Services on the amount of funding for each hospital, eligible for funding from the Trauma Center Fund, that receives patients through Virginia State Police's (VSP) med-flight operations in the Richmond area in order to support the paramedics or flight nurses provided by Chesterfield County, and shall take into account the overall costs of such paramedics or flight nurses, excluding any direct state appropriation, and determine a cost allocation for the hospital based on their share of the total number of VSP med-flight patients transported to the hospital for the prior fiscal year. **Appropriation Act - Item 272 B.2.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the inventory of all fees collected by the Department of Health (the Agency) for its operations that: (i) lists every fee collected by the Agency; (ii) provides the legal authority for each fee and whether or not the Agency has discretion to change it; (iii) contains the amount of the fee and the revenue generated by the fee over the prior three fiscal years; (iv) lists the last time the fee was increased or decreased; and (v) whether the fee is sufficient to cover the costs of the activity for which it is collected, including a recommendation on the fee amount that is appropriate. Appropriation Act - Item 283 H. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the status of current grants issued by the Office of Grants Administration, including the grantor and grant name, award amount, duration, expenditure data, number of grant funded positions, and commitment of state funds. **Appropriation Act - Item 283 F. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [10/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the number of procedures approved for payment pursuant to § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia, including a description of the nature of the fetal abnormality, to the extent permitted by law, as required for eligibility under § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia. (September 2024) **Appropriation Act - Item 275 F.** (Special Session **I**, 2024) - [*10/31/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the information obtained from the Statewide Sickle Cell Disease Registry. Code of Virginia - § 32.1-73.27 - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Progress report in developing a plan for (i) the procurement and distribution of naloxone or other opioid antagonists used for opioid overdose reversal to each state agency and (ii) the possession of naloxone or other opioid antagonists used for overdose reversal by each state agency. **Chapter 440 Enactment Clause 3. (Regular Session, 2024)** - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the number of procedures approved for payment pursuant to § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia, including a description of the nature of the fetal abnormality, to the extent permitted by law, as required for eligibility under § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia. (October 2024) **Appropriation Act - Item 275 F. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/30/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the inspections of hospitals licensed by the Department of Health as may be necessary to ensure that sexual assault survivor treatment plans, sexual assault survivor transfer plans, and pediatric sexual assault survivor transfer plans are implemented in accordance with the requirements of Article 8, of Chapter 5, of Title 32.1, of the Code of Virginia. **Code of Virginia - § 32.1-162.15:7 (B.)** - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Interim report on the compliance with providing outreach and education to homeowners relating to onsite sewage treatment system pump-out requirements adopted pursuant to the Chesapeake Bay Preservation Act in the localities specified in subsection L of § 32.1-164 of the Code of Virginia and subsection H of § 62.1-44.15:72 of the Code of Virginia, and the incorporated towns within such localities, and recommendations to improve compliance with onsite sewage treatment system pump-out requirements adopted pursuant to the Chesapeake Bay Preservation Act. **Chapter 486 Enactment Clause 2. (Regular Session, 2022)** - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the number of procedures approved for payment pursuant to § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia, including a description of the nature of the fetal abnormality, to the extent permitted by law, as required for eligibility under § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia. (November 2024) **Appropriation Act - Item 275 F. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*12/31/2024*]

Department of Health Professions

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the number of out-of-state health care practitioners who have utilized the temporary authorization to practice pending licensure and have not subsequently been issued full licensure. **Code of Virginia - § 54.1-2408.4** - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Biennial report on the summary of the board's fiscal affairs, the description of the board's activities, the statistical information regarding the administrative hearings and decisions of the board, the general summary of all complaints received against licensees and the procedures used to resolve the complaints, and the description of any action taken by the board designed to increase public awareness of board operations and to facilitate public participation. In addition, it includes, in those portions of its report relating to the Board of Medicine, a compilation of the data required by § 54.1-2910.1. Code of Virginia - § 54.1-114 - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the utilization of the Prescription Monitoring Program and any impact on prescribing opioids. **Code of Virginia - § 54.1-2523.1 (A.)** - [*11/1/2024*]

Department of Human Resource Management

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on (i) the total number of full-time and part-time employees, (ii) contract temporary employees, (iii) hourly temporary employees, and (iv) the number of employees who voluntarily and involuntarily terminated their employment with each department, agency or institution in the previous fiscal year. **Code of Virginia** - § 2.2-1201 (A.16.) - [9/30/2024]

Department of Medical Assistance Services

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the work group convened to evaluate the criteria for hospitals to qualify for disproportionate share hospital (DSH) payments, and shall evaluate current DSH criteria, including the Medicaid inpatient utilization rate, to determine changes that are necessary to reflect the impact from the Commonwealth's expansion of Medicaid in 2019, and shall recommend a new Medicaid inpatient utilization threshold to qualify for DSH payments to ensure that those hospitals with the largest uncompensated care costs are receiving appropriate DSH payments. **Appropriation Act - Item 292 GG. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*10*/*1*/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the expenditures for the prior fiscal year that ended on June 30 that includes the expenditures associated with changes in services and eligibility made in the Medicaid and FAMIS programs adopted by the General Assembly in the past session(s). The report shall also include expenditures related to changes in services and eligibility adopted in a General Assembly Session for five fiscal years beginning from the first year the policy

impacted expenditures in the Medicaid and FAMIS programs, and each funding change shall be reported separately and show the impact by fiscal year. Appropriation Act - Item 292 B.3. (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Report on all costs, placements, and services associated with the additional slots added in Paragraphs J.4.a, J.4.b., and J.4.c. of Item 313 of the 2023 Appropriation Act. Appropriation Act - Item 288 L.4.c. (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the number of hospital readmissions, the cost, and the primary diagnosis of such readmissions when patients are readmitted to a hospital for the same or a similar diagnosis within 30 days of discharge, excluding planned readmissions, obstetrical readmissions, admissions to critical access hospitals, or in any case where the patient was originally discharged against medical advice. [Q4 FY23] **Appropriation Act - Item 304 III. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [*1*/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on Medicaid expenditures for diabetic and weight loss drugs. [Q2 FY2024] Appropriation Act - Item 304 ZZZZ.3. (Special Session I, 2023) - [3/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the number of applications processed on a monthly basis by the Cover Virginia Call Center, including payments made to the contractor. [Q2 FY 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 308 O.2. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [*3/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the number of hospital readmissions, the cost, and the primary diagnosis of such readmissions when patients are readmitted to a hospital for the same or a similar diagnosis within 30 days of discharge, excluding planned readmissions, obstetrical readmissions, admissions to critical access hospitals, or in any case where the patient was originally discharged against medical advice. [Q1 FY24] **Appropriation Act - Item 304 III. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [4/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on Medicaid expenditures for diabetic and weight loss drugs. [Q3 FY2024] Appropriation Act - Item 304 ZZZZ.3. (Special Session I, 2023) - [6/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the number of applications processed on a monthly basis by the Cover Virginia Call Center, including payments made to the contractor. [Q3 FY 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 308 O.2. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [6/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report of the inventory of all proposed changes to the Commonwealth of Virginia's managed care contract to be included in the reprocurement for Cardinal Care Managed Care program awarded under RFP 13330 as compared to the existing managed care contract, including a description of how each change will impact the Medicaid program, the legal authorization for such change, and any fiscal impact. **Chapter 1, 2024 SSI, Item 304. BBBBB.** (2024) - [6/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the number of hospital readmissions, the cost, and the primary diagnosis of such readmissions when patients are readmitted to a hospital for the same or a similar diagnosis within 30 days of discharge, excluding planned readmissions, obstetrical readmissions, admissions to critical access hospitals, or in any case where the patient was originally discharged against medical advice. [Q2 FY24] **Appropriation Act - Item 288 AA. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [7/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on (i) the number of long-term services and supports screenings for eligibility for community and institutional long-term services and supports conducted pursuant to § 32.1-330 of the Code of Virginia, and (ii) the number of cases in which the Department of Medical Assistance Services (DMAS) or the public or private entity with which DMAS has entered into a contract to conduct such long-term services and supports screenings fails to complete such long-term services and supports screenings within 30 days. **Code of Virginia - § 32.1-330 (K.)** - [8/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the operations and costs of the Medicaid Cover Virginia Call Center, including the number of calls received on a monthly basis, the purpose of the call, the number of applications for Medicaid submitted through the call center, and the costs of the contract. **Appropriation Act - Item 292 N.1. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [8/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on all supplemental payments made to hospitals through the Medicaid program for the previous three fiscal years, and shall include information for each hospital and by type of supplemental payment (Disproportionate Share Hospital, Graduate Medical Education, Indirect Medical Education, Upper Payment Limit program, and others); the total Medicaid payments from all sources and the percentage of overall payments that are supplemental payments; and a description of each type of supplemental payment and the methodology used to calculate the payments. **Appropriation Act - Item 288 KK. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the current version of the Section 1115 waiver plan for Serious Mental Illness (SMI), including any proposed service modifications, all potential fiscal implications (including cost savings) and a timeline for implementation. **Appropriation Act - Item 288 XX.2.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on Medicaid expenditures for diabetic and weight loss drugs. [Q4 FY2024] Appropriation Act - Item 304 ZZZZ.3. (Special Session I, 2023) - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the number of applications processed on a monthly basis by the Cover Virginia Call Center, including payments made to the contractor. [Q4 FY 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 292 N.2. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report for the most recently completed fiscal year on the revenue collected from the coverage assessment, expenditures for purposes authorized by the 2023 Appropriation Act, and the year-end coverage assessment balance in the Health Care Coverage Assessment Fund, including a complete and itemized listing of all administrative costs included in the coverage assessment; and the revenue collected from the payment rate assessment, expenditures for purposes authorized by the 2023 Appropriation Act, and the year-end assessment balance in the Health Care Provider Payment Rate Assessment Fund. [Includes reporting requirements of § 3-5.15 G. of the 2024 Appropriation Act.] Appropriation Act - Item 3-5.14 E. and 3-5.15 G. (Special Session I, 2024) - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual progress report on developing and implementing guidelines for a statewide Collaborative Care Model program. Appropriation Act - Item 288 AAAAA. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the previous fiscal year on the amount of revenue collected from civil money penalties (CMP) and the spending activities of these funds. Appropriation Act - Item 292 P.5. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the activities of the Medicaid Physician and Managed Care Liaison Committee convened to investigate the implementation of quality, cost-effective health care initiatives, to identify means to increase provider participation in the Medicaid program, to remove administrative obstacles to quality, cost-effective patient care, and to address other matters as raised by the department or members of the committee. **Appropriation Act - Item 288 II.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the efforts to determine if individuals applying for and enrolled in the Medicaid and CHIP programs are eligible for alternative health care coverage, including potential strategies to enhance coverage identifications. **Appropriation Act - Item 292 FF. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the number of hospital readmissions, the cost, and the primary diagnosis of such readmissions when patients are readmitted to a hospital for the same or a similar diagnosis within 30 days of discharge, excluding planned readmissions, obstetrical readmissions, admissions to critical access hospitals, or in any case where the patient was originally discharged against medical advice. [Q3 FY24] **Appropriation Act - Item 288 AA. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [10/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the implementation of the new managed care contracts. (Q1 FY2025) Appropriation Act - Item 288 T.5. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of managed care organizations relating to Medicaid Community Mental Health Rehabilitation Services on: (i) the number of providers in their network and their geographic locations; (ii) the total number of provider terminations by year since fiscal year 2018 and the number terminated with and without cause; (iii) the localities the terminated providers served; and (iv) the number of Medicaid members the providers were serving prior to termination of their provider contract. **Appropriation Act - Item 288 P. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the estimate of Medicaid expenditures for the current year and a forecast of such expenditures for the next two years. [The reporting requirement of Code of Virginia § 32.1-323.1 is included in this report.] Appropriation Act - Item 292 A.1.a. (Special Session I, 2024) - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the increase in cost recovery activities, as well as the areas of audit targeted by contingency fee contractors. Appropriation Act - Item 288 W. (Special Session I, 2024) - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual updates to the five-year strategic plan to improve approaches to early psychosis and mood disorder detection approaches, make program funding recommendations, recommend a core set of standardized clinical and outcome measures, and evaluate coordinated specialty care programs in the Commonwealth. **Code of Virginia - § 32.1-331.05 (D.)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the analysis of the implications of amending the financial eligibility standards for individuals receiving services under the Family and Individual Support Waiver, Community Living Waiver, and Building

Independence Waiver, so that Social Security Disability Insurance income is disregarded by the Department of Medical Assistance Services when calculating such individuals' financial eligibility for such waivers, and shall determine the costs and the number of individuals who would benefit from amending the financial eligibility standards. [Reporting requirements of Chapter 211, Enactment Clause 2., of the 2024 Acts of Assembly, are identical.] **Chapter 257 Enactment Clause 2.** (**Regular Session, 2024**) - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the work group convened to study and make recommendations to improve access to and successful utilization of the federal Medicaid Works program. Chapter 335 Enactment Clause 1. (Regular Session, 2024) - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the recommendations, cost estimate, and methodology used for obtaining the cost estimate on the possibility of allowing for respite services under the Community Living Waiver, Family and Individual Support Waiver, and Commonwealth Coordinated Care Plus Waiver when the legally responsible individual is an unpaid caregiver all or part of the time and when there are multiple adult caregivers providing any portion of unpaid care for the waiver-receiving child. [Reporting requirements of Chapter 646, Enactment Clause 2., of the 2024 Acts of Assembly, are identical.] **Chapter 679 Enactment Clause 2. (Regular Session, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report and recommendations on the annual review of all medications, services, and forms of treatment for sickle cell disease available to individuals with a diagnosis of sickle cell disease who are eligible for coverage under the state plan for medical assistance services, to determine (i) if the available covered medications, treatments, and services are adequate to meet the needs of enrollees with a diagnosis of sickle cell disease and (ii) whether the Department of Medical Assistance Services should seek to expand coverage for additional medications, treatments, or services. **Code of Virginia - § 32.1-331.06 (C.)** - [11/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Assessment report on the outcomes and quality measures that are submitted to the Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services for supplemental payments to ensure that appropriate quality measures are being included for supplemental payments such that the additional funding is improving the Medicaid program's quality and delivery of health care services. **Appropriation Act - Item 288 OO.11. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/15/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly expenditure report of the Medicaid program in relation to the agency's actual appropriation. [October 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 292 B.1.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [*11/20/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the costs of indigent care programs, based on trend analyses of the estimated costs of the actual local per capita demand for indigent care. **Code of Virginia - § 32.1-345 (C.)** - [*12/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the fund status, the number of children served by the program, the costs of services, and any issues related to the Virginia Family Access to Medical Insurance Security Plan (FAMIS). Code of Virginia - § 32.1-352 (C.) - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of supplemental payments and managed care directed payments to private hospitals for: (i) increasing and enhancing access to outpatient care for Medicaid recipients; (ii) stabilizing and supporting critical healthcare workforce needs; and (iii) advancing the Department of Medical Assistance Services' health and quality improvement goals. Appropriation Act - Item 288 OO.9.c. (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the number of applications processed on a monthly basis by the Cover Virginia Call Center, including payments made to the contractor. [Q1 FY 2025] **Appropriation Act - Item 292 N.2.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the (i) development and implementation of a targeted review process to assess the extent to which CSBs (Community Services Boards) are billing for Medicaid-eligible services they provide, (ii) determining if additional technical assistance and training, in coordination with Medicaid managed care organizations, is needed on appropriate Medicaid billing and claiming practices to relevant CSB staff, and (iii) evaluating the feasibility of a central billing entity, similar to the Federally Qualified Health Centers, that would handle all Medicaid claims for the entire system. **Appropriation Act - Item 295 OO.4.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [*12*/*1*/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the activities of the Pharmacy Liaison Committee and the Drug Utilization Review (DUR) Committee. Appropriation Act - Item 288 U. (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the consultant hired by the Department of Medical Assistance Services (DMAS) to perform a systematic review and evaluation of all aspects of Medicaid eligibility determination as performed by DMAS and local Departments of Social Services (LDSS), including: (i) an evaluation of the current information technology systems; (ii) measuring the accuracy, processing times and efficiency of current eligibility determination processes; (iii) determining how well the current structure and systems handle high volumes; (iv) assessing the current level of automation and determining processes that could be streamlined; (v) analyzing the

overall cost-effectiveness of how eligibility is conducted, considering staffing costs and ongoing operational expenses; (vi) examining best practices in other states; and (vii) developing cost-effective options for enhancing eligibility determination in the Commonwealth including alternative delivery models. Appropriation Act - Item 292 HH. (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly expenditure report of the Medicaid program in relation to the agency's actual appropriation. [November 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 292 B.1.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [*12/20/2024*]

Department of Planning and Budget

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the preliminary forecast of Standards of Quality expenditures, based upon the most current data available. In odd-numbered years, the forecast for the current and subsequent two fiscal years are provided; in even-numbered years, the forecast for the current and subsequent fiscal year are provided. The forecast shall detail the projected March 31 Average Daily Membership and the resulting impact on the education budget. **Appropriation Act - Item 125 B.14. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

Department of Social Services

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on how many foster care youth were supported by the statewide driver's licensing program in obtaining a driver's license, obtaining motor vehicle insurance, and receiving educational materials about (i) liability issues, insurance laws, and common insurance practices (to include laws about renewal and cancellation, how long an accident can affect premiums, how to establish that a foster youth is no longer living in the residence, and other applicable topics); (ii) DMV requirements to obtain a learner's permit and driver's license; (iii) what funding and resources are available to assist in this process, to include, paying school lab fees for "Behind the Wheel" or paying a private driving education company; and (iv) why getting a driver's license on time is important for normalcy and a successful transition to adulthood, and any recommendations to improve the program. **Appropriation Act - Item 329 V. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [12/1/2024]

Department of Veterans Services

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Overview of the activities of the Military Spouse Liaison, as outlined in Code of Virginia § 2.2-2002.2, including any legislative recommendations. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2004 (18.)** - [*12/1/2024*]

Department of Workforce Development and Advancement and State Council of Higher Education for Virginia

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the number of students placed in internship programs, the type of internship programs, and the number and type of participating employers. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2037 (4.)** - [9/30/2024]

George Mason University

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Amendments to, or affirmation of, the previous year's six-year plan for George Mason University (GMU), including a report of GMU's active contributions to efforts to stimulate the economic development of the Commonwealth, the area in which GMU is located, and, if subject to a management agreement set forth in Article 4 (23.1-1004 et seq.) of Chapter 10, Code of Virginia, the areas that lag behind the Commonwealth in terms of income, employment, and other factors. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-306 (B.)** - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim activity and work of the Board of Visitors of George Mason University. Code of Virginia - § 23.1-1303 (B.13.) - [1/10/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Copy of any complaint filed in a court of law since December 1 of the preceding year to initiate a lawsuit against George Mason University or an employee of George Mason University in his official capacity for an alleged violation of the First Amendment to the United States Constitution. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-401.1 (D.)** - [1/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the salary, by position, of any executive officer of such institution that exceeds for the previous fiscal year the salary limit for the chief executive officer for such institution as set forth in the general Appropriation Act. Code of Virginia - 23.1-102.1 - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on foundations associated with George Mason University, including the total annual expenditures by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for scholarships or financial aid by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for faculty compensation by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for equipment and technology by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for administrative support by each foundation; and the percentage of expenditures used for executive compensation by each foundation. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-108** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the policies regarding speech that is constitutionally protected under the First Amendment to the United States Constitution, and the process to report incidents of disruption of such constitutionally protected speech. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-401.1 (D.)** - [*12/1/2024*]

Intercollegiate Athletics Review Commission

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Report on the review of the plans and implementation considerations for the amendments to § 23.1-408.1 of the Code of Virginia that were enacted in Chapter 837 of the 2024 Acts of Assembly. **Chapter 837 Enactment Clause 2. (Regular Session, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

Interstate Commission for Juveniles

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the activities of the Interstate Commission for Juveniles, including any recommendations adopted by the Commission. Code of Virginia - § 16.1-323 (Article IV., 17.) - [10/1/2024]

James Madison University

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim activity and work of the Board of Visitors of James Madison University. Code of Virginia - § 23.1-1303 (B.13.) - [1/10/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the salary, by position, of any executive officer of such institution that exceeds for the previous fiscal year the salary limit for the chief executive officer for such institution as set forth in the general Appropriation Act. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-102.1** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on foundations associated with James Madison University, including the total annual expenditures by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for scholarships or financial aid by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for faculty compensation by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for equipment and technology by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for administrative support by each foundation; and the percentage of expenditures used for executive compensation by each foundation. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-108** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Amendments to, or affirmation of, the previous year's six-year plan for James Madison University (JMU), including a report of JMU's active contributions to efforts to stimulate the economic development of the Commonwealth, the area in which JMU is located, and, if subject to a management agreement set forth in Article 4 (23.1-1004 et seq.) of Chapter 10, Code of Virginia, the areas that lag behind the Commonwealth in terms of income, employment, and other factors. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-306 (B.)** - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the policies regarding speech that is constitutionally protected under the First Amendment to the United States Constitution, and the process to report incidents of disruption of such constitutionally protected speech. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-401.1 (D.)** - [*12/1/2024*]

Joint Commission on Health Care

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim activity and work of the Joint Commission on Health Care. **Code of Virginia - § 30-168.5** - [*1/10/2024*]

PUBLISHED - Annual report of the Joint Commission on Health Care. Code of Virginia - § 30-168.3 (7.) - [6/30/2024]

PUBLISHED - Performance of Health Care Workforce Programs. Code of Virginia - § 30-168.3 - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Strategies to Extend Health Care Access to Vulnerable Populations. Code of Virginia - § 30-168.3 - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Expanding Access to Sickle Cell Disease Treatment in Virginia. Code of Virginia - § 30-168.3 - [12/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Strategies to Strengthen the Anesthesia Workforce in Virginia. Code of Virginia - § 30-168.3 - [12/15/2024]

Joint Legislative Audit and Review Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations on the study of the true cost of education in the Commonwealth and provide an accurate assessment of the costs to implement the Standards of Quality, and shall (i) estimate the cost of implementing the Standards of Quality based on the actual expense of education prevailing in the Commonwealth, (ii) determine if the Standards of Quality accurately reflect actual standards of practice within each school division, (iii) analyze changes in the Standards of Quality funding formula since 2009 and the impact of such changes on its accuracy in reflecting such costs, (iv) recommend changes to the Standards of Quality funding formula to ensure that state support is neither inadequate nor excessive, and (v) consider any other funding issues and make any other recommendations it deems relevant. **Senate Joint Resolution 294 (Special Session I, 2021)** - [*1/10/2024*]

PUBLISHED - Virginia's State Psychiatric Hospitals - December 11, 2023. Code of Virginia - § 30-58.1 - [1/10/2024]

PUBLISHED - Virginia's K-12 Teacher Pipeline - September 12, 2023. Code of Virginia - § 30-58.1 - [2/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Biennial status report of the findings and recommendations for the Commonwealth Savers Plan. Code of Virginia - § 30-332 (D.) - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the (i) planned or actual material changes in asset allocation, (ii) investment performance of all asset classes and subclasses, and (iii) investment policies and programs of the Commonwealth Savers Plan. **Code of Virginia - § 30-332 (A.)** - [12/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the state expenditure provided each locality for an educational program meeting the Standards of Quality. **Code of Virginia - § 22.1-97 (A.)** - [*12/15/2024*]

Joint Subcommittee on Elementary and Secondary Education Funding

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the initial recommendations and an implementation plan for the on-going direction and oversight of the Standards of Quality funding cost policies. The Joint Subcommittee shall: (i) review the recommendations and policy options offered in the Joint Legislative Audit and Review Commission's July 2023 report, "Virginia's K-12 Funding Formula"; (ii) determine the appropriateness of implementing each recommendation or policy option, (iii) propose appropriate amendments to each recommendation or policy option and (iv) develop a long-range plan for the phased implementation of its recommendations. **Appropriation Act - Item 1 S.3. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

Longwood University

 $\underline{OVERDUE}$ - Annual report on the salary, by position, of any executive officer of such institution that exceeds for the previous fiscal year the salary limit for the chief executive officer for such institution as set forth in the general Appropriation Act. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-102.1** - [9/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on foundations associated with Longwood University, including the total annual expenditures by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for scholarships or financial aid by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for faculty compensation by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for equipment and technology by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for administrative support by each foundation; and the percentage of expenditures used for executive compensation by each foundation. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-108** - [10/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Amendments to, or affirmation of, the previous year's six-year plan for Longwood University (LU), including a report of LU's active contributions to efforts to stimulate the economic development of the Commonwealth, the area in which LU is located, and, if subject to a management agreement set forth in Article 4 (\S 23.1-1004 et seq.) of Chapter 10, Code of Virginia, the areas that lag behind the Commonwealth in terms of income, employment, and other factors. **Code of Virginia - \S 23.1-306 (B.)** - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim activity and work of the Board of Visitors of Longwood University. Code of Virginia - § 23.1-1303 (B.13.) - [1/10/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the policies regarding speech that is constitutionally protected under the First Amendment to the United States Constitution, and the process to report incidents of disruption of such constitutionally protected speech. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-401.1 (D.)** - [12/1/2024]

Loudoun County Public Schools

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the planning, implementation, and outcomes of the recovery high school established as a year-round high school with enrollment open to any high school student residing in Superintendent's Region 4 who is in the early stages of recovery from substance use disorder or dependency . Appropriation Act - Item 124 UU.4. (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/1/2024]

Mary Baldwin University

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the number of students participating in the Virginia Women's Leadership Program, the number of in-state and out-of-state students receiving awards, the amount of the awards, the number of students graduating, and the number of students receiving commissions in the military. **Appropriation Act - Item 132 A.4.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

Maternal Mortality Review Team

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the pregnancy-associated deaths identified and tracked by the Virginia Maternal Mortality Surveillance Program. Code of Virginia - § 32.1-283.8 (G.) - [10/1/2024]

Middle Peninsula Planning District Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on (i) the feasibility of elevating the parts of septic systems vulnerable to rising sea levels; (ii) optimal system design, or range of designs, for vertically elevated septic systems capable of withstanding sea level

rise and chronic flooding that meets effluent standards; (iii) recommendations for legal or regulatory changes, if any, to authorize the use of vertically elevated septic systems; (iv) recommendations for amending current septic system permit requirements to allow for the use of vertically elevated septic systems; (v) recommendations for financing the installation of vertically elevated septic systems; (vi) the expected date of completion of the pilot program; (vii) installation and projected average annual maintenance costs for a vertically elevated septic system over 10 years; and (viii) any other pertinent information. Appropriation Act - Item 278 H.2. (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/1/2024]

Norfolk State University

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim activity and work of the Board of Visitors of Norfolk State University. Code of Virginia - § 23.1-1303 (B.13.) - [1/10/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the progress of achieving targeted goals for the Two-Year College Transfer Grant Program as identified in Item 142.F.4.c. of the 2022 Appropriation Act, including a detailed accounting of the use of the funds provided and a plan for achieving the goals. **Appropriation Act - Item 142 F.4.d.** (Special Session I, 2023) - [5/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the salary, by position, of any executive officer of such institution that exceeds for the previous fiscal year the salary limit for the chief executive officer for such institution as set forth in the general Appropriation Act. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-102.1** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on foundations associated with Norfolk State University, including the total annual expenditures by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for scholarships or financial aid by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for faculty compensation by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for equipment and technology by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for administrative support by each foundation; and the percentage of expenditures used for executive compensation by each foundation. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-108** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Amendments to, or affirmation of, the previous year's six-year plan for Norfolk State University (NSU), including a report of NSU's active contributions to efforts to stimulate the economic development of the Commonwealth, the area in which NSU is located, and, if subject to a management agreement set forth in Article 4 (\S 23.1-1004 et seq.) of Chapter 10, Code of Virginia, the areas that lag behind the Commonwealth in terms of income, employment, and other factors. **Code of Virginia - \S 23.1-306 (B.)** - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the policies regarding speech that is constitutionally protected under the First Amendment to the United States Constitution, and the process to report incidents of disruption of such constitutionally protected speech. **Code of Virginia - 23.1-401.1 (D.) - [12/1/2024]**

Office of Children's Services

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on all regional and statewide training sessions conducted during the fiscal year, including (i) a description of each program and trainers, (ii) the dates of the training and the number of attendees for each program, (iii) a summary of evaluations of these programs by attendees, and (iv) the funds expended. **Appropriation Act - Item 268 B.6.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on funding for special education day treatment and residential services, including but not limited to the number of children served annually, average cost of care, type of service provided, length of stay, referral source, and ultimate disposition. Appropriation Act - Item 268 K.2. (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/1/2024]

Office of the State Inspector General

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the plan to fulfill the statutory obligation of the Office of the State Inspector General (the Office) to fully investigate all complaints received by the Office alleging abuse, neglect, or inadequate care at a state psychiatric hospital. [Reporting requirements of Chapter 664, Enactment Clause 1., of the 2024 Acts of Assembly, are identical.] **Chapter 638 Enactment Clause 1.** (**Regular Session, 2024**) - [*11/1/2024*]

Old Dominion University

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim activity and work of the Board of Visitors of Old Dominion University. Code of Virginia - § 23.1-1303 (B.13.) - [1/10/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the progress of achieving targeted goals for the Two-Year College Transfer Grant Program as identified in Item 142.F.4.c. of the 2023 Appropriation Act, including a detailed accounting of the use of the funds provided and a plan for achieving the goals. **Appropriation Act - Item 142 F.4.d.** (Special Session I, 2023) - [5/1/2024] <u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the salary, by position, of any executive officer of such institution that exceeds for the previous fiscal year the salary limit for the chief executive officer for such institution as set forth in the general Appropriation Act. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-102.1** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on foundations associated with Old Dominion University, including the total annual expenditures by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for scholarships or financial aid by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for faculty compensation by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for equipment and technology by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for administrative support by each foundation; and the percentage of expenditures used for executive compensation by each foundation. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-108** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Amendments to, or affirmation of, the previous year's six-year plan for Old Dominion University (ODU), including a report of ODU's active contributions to efforts to stimulate the economic development of the Commonwealth, the area in which ODU is located, and, if subject to a management agreement set forth in Article 4 (23.1-1004 et seq.) of Chapter 10, Code of Virginia, the areas that lag behind the Commonwealth in terms of income, employment, and other factors. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-306 (B.)** - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the policies regarding speech that is constitutionally protected under the First Amendment to the United States Constitution, and the process to report incidents of disruption of such constitutionally protected speech. **Code of Virginia - 23.1-401.1 (D.) - [12/1/2024]**

Old Dominion University and Eastern Virginia Medical School

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Status report on the planning and initial integration activities necessary to ensure a successful launch of the Eastern Virginia Health Sciences Center at Old Dominion University. **Appropriation Act - Item 247 I.2.** (Special Session I, 2023) - [7/1/2024]

Online Virginia Network Authority

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the Online Virginia Network Authority on the cost structure of funds allocated to the establishment, maintenance, and expansion of the Online Virginia Network. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-3137 (12.)** - [10/1/2024]

Petersburg City Public School Board

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the progress of the Community Builders Pilot Program, including: (i) the number of students participating in the Program as a whole and disaggregated by (a) the number of students participating during the after-school session of the Program and the summer session of the Program and (b) the number of participating students who are enrolled in Petersburg City Public Schools; (ii) data relating to the progress of participating students, including a comparison of pre-participation and post-participation absenteeism rates, disciplinary incidents, and academic performance; and (iii) the number and rate of reported incidents of gun violence involving participants in the Community Builders program in the City of Petersburg as a whole in comparison to previous years. **Code of Virginia** - § 22.1-211.1 (C.4.) - [*11*/1/2024]

Radford University

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim activity and work of the Board of Visitors of Radford University. Code of Virginia - § 23.1-1303 (B.13.) - [1/10/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the progress of achieving targeted goals for the Two-Year College Transfer Grant Program as identified in Item 142.F.4.c. of the 2023 Appropriation Act, including a detailed accounting of the use of the funds provided and a plan for achieving the goals. **Appropriation Act - Item 142 F.4.d.** (Special Session I, 2023) - [5/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the salary, by position, of any executive officer of such institution that exceeds for the previous fiscal year the salary limit for the chief executive officer for such institution as set forth in the general Appropriation Act. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-102.1** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on foundations associated with Radford University, including the total annual expenditures by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for scholarships or financial aid by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for faculty compensation by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for equipment and technology by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for administrative support by each foundation; and the percentage of expenditures used for executive compensation by each foundation. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-108** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Amendments to, or affirmation of, the previous year's six-year plan for Radford University (RU), including a report of RU's active contributions to efforts to stimulate the economic development of the Commonwealth, the area in which RU is located, and, if subject to a management agreement set forth in Article 4 (\S 23.1-1004 et seq.) of Chapter 10, Code of Virginia, the areas that lag behind the Commonwealth in terms of income, employment, and other factors. **Code of Virginia - \S 23.1-306 (B.)** - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the policies regarding speech that is constitutionally protected under the First Amendment to the United States Constitution, and the process to report incidents of disruption of such constitutionally protected speech. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-401.1 (D.)** - [12/1/2024]

Rare Disease Council

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the Rare Disease Council and shall i) describe the activities and recommendations of the Council, and (ii) describe the status of funding available to the Council, including information regarding any grants applied for and received by the Council. **Code of Virginia - § 32.1-73.15 (4.)** - [10/1/2024]

Renal Disease Council

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the activities and recommendations of the Renal Disease Council (the Council), the status of funding available to the Council, including information regarding any grants applied for and received by the Council. **Code of Virginia - § 32.1-73.19 (4.)** - [10/1/2024]

Richard Bland College of William and Mary

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on Richard Bland College's progress in exploring and expanding partnership opportunities for shared services and academic programming with other higher education partners. **Appropriation Act - Item 156 C.6.** (Special Session I, 2023) - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the salary, by position, of any executive officer of such institution that exceeds for the previous fiscal year the salary limit for the chief executive officer for such institution as set forth in the general Appropriation Act. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-102.1** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on foundations associated with Richard Bland College of William and Mary, including the total annual expenditures by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for scholarships or financial aid by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for faculty compensation by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for equipment and technology by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for administrative support by each foundation; and the percentage of expenditures used for executive compensation by each foundation. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-108** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Amendments to, or affirmation of, the previous year's six-year plan for Richard Bland College of William & Mary (RBC), including a report of RBC's active contributions to efforts to stimulate the economic development of the Commonwealth, the area in which RBC is located, and, if subject to a management agreement set forth in Article 4 (§ 23.1-1004 et seq.) of Chapter 10, Code of Virginia, the areas that lag behind the Commonwealth in terms of income, employment, and other factors. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-306 (B.)** - [*12/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the policies regarding speech that is constitutionally protected under the First Amendment to the United States Constitution, and the process to report incidents of disruption of such constitutionally protected speech. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-401.1 (D.)** - [12/1/2024]

Roanoke City Public School Board

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the progress of the Community Builders Pilot Program, including: (i) the number of students participating in the Program as a whole and disaggregated by (a) the number of students participating during the after-school session of the Program and the summer session of the Program and (b) the number of participating students who are enrolled in Roanoke City Public Schools; (ii) data relating to the progress of participating students, including a comparison of pre-participation and post-participation absenteeism rates, disciplinary incidents, and academic performance; and (iii) the number and rate of reported incidents of gun violence involving participants in the Community Builders program in the City of Roanoke as a whole in comparison to previous years. **Code of Virginia - § 22.1-211.1 (C.4.)** - [*11/1/2024*]

School Health Services Committee

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the findings and recommendations regarding proposals that require local school boards to offer certain health services in a school setting. **Code of Virginia - § 30-409** - [10/1/2024]

Secretary of Education

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Final report on the evaluation and recommendations for the creation of a regional partnership and other strategies to improve education attainment, alternative delivery methods, enhanced efficiencies, and economic and

community development for the region and the state, including an evaluation of a new governance model, building upon the November 2022 report issued by Richard Bland College. **Appropriation Act - Item 156 H.3. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [2/13/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the work group convened to review the current capabilities and future needs of the Virginia Longitudinal Data System (the System) and the Virginia Workforce Data Trust (the Trust) (collectively, the Databases) and, based on the results of such review, develop a work plan for improving the System, and shall shall consider a consolidation of or other improvements to the System and the Trust, including (i) identification of the appropriate entity or entities to host the Databases and the associated upfront and ongoing costs; (ii) the identification of any technology upgrades required for interoperability and modernization; (iii) a plan for the governance of data sharing among partner entities; (iv) opportunities and challenges related to accessing the System and Trust on the network of the Virginia Information Technologies Agency (VITA); (v) best practices related to data privacy and data integrity; and (vi) any other issues identified by the work group as relevant to the review. **Chapter 410 Enactment Clause 1. (Regular Session, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

Secretary of Health and Human Resources

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Initial report on the findings and conclusions of the Task Force on Maternal Health Data and Quality Measures. **Executive Order 32** (2024) - [12/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Report detailing how funds appropriated during the 2023 and 2024 Sessions of the General Assembly shall be expended to expand and modernize the comprehensive crisis services system, including how funding for new crisis stabilization units and crisis receiving centers are being strategically deployed and the information provided shall include: (i) the unmet needs the new unit will address; (ii) the capacity of community services boards or private providers to staff the proposed unit; (iii) the unit's ability to serve individuals under a temporary detention order; (iv) the expected initial and ongoing costs of the proposed unit; and (v) the planned timeframe for when the unit would become operational. **Appropriation Act - Item 267 C.1. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the detailed inventory of all call centers operated or contracted by agencies, including contracted Medicaid managed care organizations, in the Health and Human Resources Secretariat, including the following information for each call center: (i) the purpose of the call center; (ii) the annual contract amount and agency fund sources used to pay the contract; (iii) the term and expiration date of the contract; (iv) an assessment of any duplication between the call centers; and (v) any recommendations for potential consolidation. Appropriation Act - Item 267 E. (Special Session I, 2024) - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the work group convened to (i) evaluate the current availability of placements for individuals with neurocognitive disorders and neurodevelopmental disabilities who would otherwise be placed in state psychiatric hospitals; (ii) identify and develop placements and services other than state psychiatric hospitals that would better support such individuals, especially individuals whose behaviors or symptoms are solely a manifestation of such disorders and disabilities, including through enhanced Medicaid reimbursements and a Medicaid waiver for individuals with neurocognitive disorders; (iii) specify any additional funding or statutory changes needed to prevent inappropriate placements of such individuals in state psychiatric hospitals; and (iv) provide recommendations for training of magistrates and community services boards related to the implementation of Chapter 579 and Chapter 696 of the 2024 Acts of Assembly. [Reporting requirements of Chapter 579, Enactment Clause 2., of the 2024 Acts of Assembly, are identical.] **Chapter 696 Enactment Clause 2. (Regular Session, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings of the stakeholder work group convened to (i) investigate wholesale prescription drug importation programs in other states, including the procedures for start-up and continued execution; (ii) evaluate best practices for the establishment and application of such a program; and (iii) consider the effectiveness of implementing such a program in the Commonwealth, and shall take into consideration the cost and safety of such a program. **Chapter 620 Enactment Clause 1. (Regular Session, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the plans to implement the Certified Community Behavioral Health Clinic (CCBHC) model in the Commonwealth, how adopting the CCBHC model could improve access to community-based behavioral health services and their quality, and barriers to implementation of the CCBHC model in the Commonwealth. **Appropriation Act - Item 267 D. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*12*/*1*/2024]

Secretary of Public Safety and Homeland Security

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the work group convened to assess and provide recommendations for a long-term operating and capital plan for the provision of health care services to inmates held in secure correctional facilities operated by the Department of Corrections, including its recommendations for future utilization of the Beaumont property, the medical facility at Deerfield Correctional Facility, and Powhatan Infirmary,

as well as feedback from the Six-Year Capital Outlay Plan Advisory Committee. Appropriation Act - Item C-48 J.1. (Special Session I, 2024) - [11/1/2024]

Select Committee on Advancing Rural and Small Town Health Care

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and actionable recommendations of the Select Committee on Advancing Rural and Small Town Health Care to address the challenges of health care provider shortages in rural settings. **Request of the Speaker of the House of Delegates (2024)** - [*12/15/2024*]

Select Committee on Maintaining Campus Safety and First Amendment Expression

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the Select Committee on Maintaining Campus Safety and First Amendment Expression convened to help combat faith-based discrimination, maintain campus security, and protect free speech on the campuses of Virginia's colleges and universities. **Request of the Speaker of the House of Delegates (2024)** - [*12/15/2024*]

State Board of Social Services

PUBLISHED - Annual report on the Human Research Projects. Code of Virginia - § 63.2-218 - [10/1/2024]

State Corporation Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report of the Bureau of Insurance on their request to the Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services for guidance on: (i) how nutritional counseling is defined as a preventive care benefit under the Patient Protection and Affordable Care Act and review whether the current definition of nutritional counseling in Virginia's Essential Health Benefit benchmark plan meets federal guidelines; and (ii) whether removing prior authorization for eating disorder services would be considered an expansion of services that would warrant a state-funded cost defrayal under the Patient Protection and Affordable Care Act. **Appropriation Act - Item 479 F. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the findings and recommendations of the work group convened to (i) assess progress toward implementing electronic prior authorization and real-time cost benefit information for prescription drugs, including monitoring and evaluating the impact of any state or federal developments; (ii) evaluate and make recommendations to establish a process for electronic prior authorization for surgery and other procedures in order to maximize efficiency and minimize delays; (iii) evaluate and make recommendations to establish an online process for a real-time link at the point of prescribing for any available prescription coupons, and (iv) make recommendations for any additional statutory changes required to facilitate such implementation or to establish such processes. [Reporting requirements of Chapter 474, Enactment Clause 2., 2023 Acts of Assembly, are identical.] Chapter 475 Enactment Clause 2. (Regular Session, 2023) - [11/1/2024]

State Council of Higher Education for Virginia

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the status of programs in Chapter 6 of Title 23.1, Code of Virginia, as governed by § 4-5.01 b.7. of the 2024 Appropriation Act. **Appropriation Act - Item 130 J.4.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the statewide strategic plan, including information regarding the degree to which any institutions of higher education that accept public funding align their curricula or programs with the state job market, including the degree to which they contribute to filling the most in-demand jobs in the Commonwealth. [Includes reporting requirements of HJ145 (2022) and SJ53 (2022)] Code of Virginia - § 23.1-203 - [1/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the report on the implementation, and the overall effectiveness, of the Office of the Qualified Education Loan Ombudsman. Code of Virginia - § 23.1-234 - [1/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim activity and work of the State Council of Higher Education for Virginia. Code of Virginia - § 23.1-1304 (C.) - [1/10/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Compilation report on the non-credit workforce training program completion and non-credit workforce credential attainment by eligible students participating in the New Economy Workforce Credential Grant Program, including average wage and other relevant information, of students who have completed non-credit workforce training programs by credential name and relevant industry sector. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-627.7 (B.)** - [2/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the outcomes of the mental health workforce pilot at institutions of higher education. **Appropriation Act - Item 144 T. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [6/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the work group convened for the purpose of making recommendations on the development, adoption, and implementation of the policies requiring that participation in an internship or work-based learning experience be integrated into a student's degree program so as not to extend the time to complete the degree, and to (i) first prioritize internship experience and next prioritize degree-related work-based learning experience to fulfill the requirement of the policies developed pursuant to § 23.1-906.1 of the Code of Virginia, but also permit non-degree work-based learning experience to fulfill the requirement of such policies; (ii) provide a

structure for non-degree work-based learning experiences that will enable the development of successful workforce skills; (iii) determine the viability of and costs associated with setting a minimum number of essential work hours to be equivalent to a minimum of three Carnegie credits and to the maximum extent practicable applying such credits toward the total credits required for the completion of a bachelor's degree; (iv) consider what criteria in experiential learning might meet the definition of work-based learning experience; and (v) define exceptions to the policies developed pursuant to § 23.1-906.1 of the Code of Virginia. **Chapter 758 Enactment Clause 2. (Regular Session, 2023)** - [6/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on any increase in undergraduate tuition and mandatory fees at a public institution of higher education, the public comment relating to such increase in undergraduate tuition and mandatory fees, and any deviation in the increase in undergraduate tuition and mandatory fees from the increase projected in the institutional sixyear plan provided pursuant to Code of Virginia § 23.1-306. [Includes reporting requirements of Item § 4-2.01 b.4.b) of the 2024 Appropriation Act.] **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-307 (G.)** - [8/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Progress report on the following higher education institutions reaching the increased degree production goals as set forth in the 2023 Appropriation Act Items: Item 148.C.4. - Christopher Newport University; Item 152.G.4. - The College of William and Mary in Virginia; Item 163.H.4. - George Mason University; Item 167.D.4. - James Madison University; Item 171.C.4. - Longwood University; Item 175.F.4. - Norfolk State University; Item 179.I.4. - Old Dominion University; Item 183.C.4. - Radford University; Item 188.E.4. - University of Mary Washington; Item 195.M.4. - University of Virginia; Item 206.O.4. - Virginia Commonwealth University; Item 218.D.4. - Virginia Military Institute; Item 223.J.4. - Virginia Polytechnic Institute and State University; and Item 229.I.4. - Virginia State University. Appropriation Act - Item 148 C.4. (Special Session I, 2023) - [8/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the expenditures by higher education institutions by category, including academic costs, administration, research, and public service. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-209** - [*10/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the implementation of the policy by each public institution of higher education for granting undergraduate general education course credit to any entering student who has successfully completed a dual enrollment course. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-905.1 (C.)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the outcomes and effectiveness of the funds awarded for Pell grant assistance at public institutions of higher education, including data on recruitment, retention, and graduation of Pell-eligible students at institutions receiving funding, and performance against the outcomes established in Item 130, paragraph I.5., of the 2024 Appropriation Act. **Appropriation Act - Item 130 I.6. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Biennial report of the Council's certification of all state-supported institutions. Such annual assessment shall be based upon the objective measures and institutional performance benchmarks proposed by the Governor and included in the annual Appropriation Act. [Reporting requirement for Item § 4-9.01 of the 2024 Appropriation Act is included in this report.] **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-206 (C.)** - [*10/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations on the study of the processes by which each public institution of higher education determines the eligibility for accommodations of an admitted or enrolled student with a temporary or permanent disability and identify in such processes and make recommendations to reduce any barriers to establishing eligibility, and shall (i) evaluate the current processes used by such institutions for determining a student's eligibility for accommodations, including any required documentation; (ii) identify any barriers students may face in establishing eligibility for accommodations through such processes; (iii) identify any resources that may be necessary for students to overcome such barriers in establishing eligibility for accommodations on (a) strategies for reducing any such barriers, including recommendations for modifications to accommodations eligibility determination processes for public institutions of higher education. [Reporting requirements of Chapter 444, Enactment Clause 1., of the 2024 Acts of Assembly, are identical.] **Chapter 491 Enactment Clause 1. (Regular Session, 2024)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the implementation of the Enslaved Ancestors College Access Scholarship and Memorial Program. Code of Virginia - § 23.1-615.1 (E.) - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations on the survey of each public institution of higher education to determine how each such institution is addressing on-campus food insecurity, including specific methods, programs, sources of funding, expenditures, communications strategies, and staffing. [Includes reporting requirements for Item 132.S. of the 2024 Appropriation Act.] **Chapter 644 Enactment Clause 1. (Regular Session, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

State Council of Higher Education for Virginia and Virginia Community College System

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual compilation data report, in the aggregate and by program of study, institution, and student income level at the start of participation, on the participation and completion of the Get Skilled, Get a Job, Give Back Program (G3 Program) including: (i) data on student enrollment, student retention rates between academic terms and years, and student wages, including median wages prior to enrollment and one year after completion of a credential or degree and wage rates of students who have not enrolled in over a year and did not complete a credential, and (ii) a comparison of job demand and completion rates. [Includes reporting requirements of Item 201.D.7.b. of the 2024 Appropriation Act.] **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-2911.2 (L)** - [10/1/2024]

The College of William and Mary in Virginia

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim activity and work of the Board of Visitors of The College of William and Mary. Code of Virginia - § 23.1-1303 (B.13.) - [1/10/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the salary, by position, of any executive officer of such institution that exceeds for the previous fiscal year the salary limit for the chief executive officer for such institution as set forth in the general Appropriation Act. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-102.1** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on foundations associated with The College of William and Mary in Virginia, including the total annual expenditures by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for scholarships or financial aid by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for faculty compensation by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for equipment and technology by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for administrative support by each foundation; and the percentage of expenditures used for executive compensation by each foundation. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-108** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Amendments to, or affirmation of, the previous year's six-year plan for The College of William and Mary in Virginia (CWM), including a report of CWM's active contributions to efforts to stimulate the economic development of the Commonwealth, the area in which CWM is located, and, if subject to a management agreement set forth in Article 4 (§ 23.1-1004 et seq.) of Chapter 10, Code of Virginia, the areas that lag behind the Commonwealth in terms of income, employment, and other factors. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-306 (B.)** - [*12/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the policies regarding speech that is constitutionally protected under the First Amendment to the United States Constitution, and the process to report incidents of disruption of such constitutionally protected speech. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-401.1 (D.)** - [*12/1/2024*]

University of Mary Washington

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Amendments to, or affirmation of, the previous year's six-year plan for the University of Mary Washington (UMW), including a report of UMW's active contributions to efforts to stimulate the economic development of the Commonwealth, the area in which UMW is located, and, if subject to a management agreement set forth in Article 4 (23.1-1004 et seq.) of Chapter 10, Code of Virginia, the areas that lag behind the Commonwealth in terms of income, employment, and other factors. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-306 (B.)** - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim activity and work of the Board of Visitors of the University of Mary Washington. Code of Virginia - § 23.1-1303 (B.13.) - [1/10/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the salary, by position, of any executive officer of such institution that exceeds for the previous fiscal year the salary limit for the chief executive officer for such institution as set forth in the general Appropriation Act. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-102.1** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on foundations associated with University of Mary Washington, including the total annual expenditures by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for scholarships or financial aid by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for faculty compensation by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for equipment and technology by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for administrative support by each foundation; and the percentage of expenditures used for executive compensation by each foundation. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-108** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the policies regarding speech that is constitutionally protected under the First Amendment to the United States Constitution, and the process to report incidents of disruption of such constitutionally protected speech. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-401.1 (D.)** - [12/1/2024]

University of Virginia

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim activity and work of the Board of Visitors of the University of Virginia. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-1303 (B.13.)** - [*1/10/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the salary, by position, of any executive officer of such institution that exceeds for the previous fiscal year the salary limit for the chief executive officer for such institution as set forth in the general Appropriation Act. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-102.1** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on foundations associated with the University of Virginia, including the total annual expenditures by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for scholarships or financial aid by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for faculty compensation by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for equipment and technology by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for administrative support by each foundation; and the percentage of expenditures used for executive compensation by each foundation. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-108** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the use of state funds in cancer research. Appropriation Act - Item 185 B.2. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Amendments to, or affirmation of, the previous year's six-year plan for the University of Virginia (UVA), including a report of UVA's active contributions to efforts to stimulate the economic development of the Commonwealth, the area in which UVA is located, and, if subject to a management agreement set forth in Article 4 (23.1-1004 et seq.) of Chapter 10, Code of Virginia, the areas that lag behind the Commonwealth in terms of income, employment, and other factors. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-306 (B.)** - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the policies regarding speech that is constitutionally protected under the First Amendment to the United States Constitution, and the process to report incidents of disruption of such constitutionally protected speech. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-401.1 (D.)** - [12/1/2024]

University of Virginia's College at Wise

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the progress of achieving targeted goals for the Two-Year College Transfer Grant Program as identified in Item 142.F.4.c. of the 2023 Appropriation Act, including a detailed accounting of the use of the funds provided and a plan for achieving the goals. **Appropriation Act - Item 142 F.4.d.** (Special Session I, 2023) - [5/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the salary, by position, of any executive officer of such institution that exceeds for the previous fiscal year the salary limit for the chief executive officer for such institution as set forth in the general Appropriation Act. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-102.1** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Amendments to, or affirmation of, the previous year's six-year plan for the University of Virginia's College at Wise, including a report of UVA's College at Wise active contributions to efforts to stimulate the economic development of the Commonwealth, the area in which UVA's College at Wise is located, and, if subject to a management agreement set forth in Article 4 (§ 23.1-1004 et seq.) of Chapter 10, Code of Virginia, the areas that lag behind the Commonwealth in terms of income, employment, and other factors. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-306 (B.)** - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the policies regarding speech that is constitutionally protected under the First Amendment to the United States Constitution, and the process to report incidents of disruption of such constitutionally protected speech. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-401.1 (D.)** - [12/1/2024]

Virginia Beach Public Schools

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the planning, implementation, and outcomes of the recovery high school established as a year-round high school with enrollment open to any high school student residing in Superintendent's Region 2 who is in the early stages of recovery from substance use disorder or dependency. **Appropriation Act - Item 124 UU.4.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/1/2024]

Virginia Biosciences Health Research Corporation

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report summarizing the activities of the Virginia Biosciences Health Research Corporation (VBHRC), a non-stock corporation research consortium initially comprised of the University of Virginia, Virginia Commonwealth University, Virginia Polytechnic Institute and State University, George Mason University and the Eastern Virginia Medical School, including, but not limited to, a summary of how any funds disbursed to the consortium during the previous fiscal year were spent, and the consortium's progress during the fiscal year in expanding upon existing research opportunities and stimulating new research opportunities in the Commonwealth. Appropriation Act - Item 115 J.6. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

Virginia College Building Authority

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the financial statements of the Virginia College Building Authority. **Code of Virginia** - § 23.1-1216 (A.) - [*11/1/2024*]

Virginia Commonwealth University

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim activity and work of the Board of Visitors of Virginia Commonwealth University. Code of Virginia - § 23.1-1303 (B.13.) - [1/10/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the progress of achieving targeted goals for the Two-Year College Transfer Grant Program as identified in Item 142.F.4.c. of the 2023 Appropriation Act, including a detailed accounting of the use of the funds provided and a plan for achieving the goals. **Appropriation Act - Item 142 F.4.d.** (Special Session I, 2023) - [5/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the salary, by position, of any executive officer of such institution that exceeds for the previous fiscal year the salary limit for the chief executive officer for such institution as set forth in the general Appropriation Act. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-102.1** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual audit report of the Virginia Commonwealth University Health System Authority accounts. Code of Virginia - § 23.1-2410 (B.) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on foundations associated with Virginia Commonwealth University, including the total annual expenditures by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for scholarships or financial aid by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for faculty compensation by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for equipment and technology by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for administrative support by each foundation; and the percentage of expenditures used for executive compensation by each foundation. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-108** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the use of state funds in cancer research. Appropriation Act - Item 196 B. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Amendments to, or affirmation of, the previous year's six-year plan for Virginia Commonwealth University (VCU), including a report of VCU's active contributions to efforts to stimulate the economic development of the Commonwealth, the area in which VCU is located, and, if subject to a management agreement set forth in Article 4 (§ 23.1-1004 et seq.) of Chapter 10, Code of Virginia, the areas that lag behind the Commonwealth in terms of income, employment, and other factors. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-306 (B.)** - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the policies regarding speech that is constitutionally protected under the First Amendment to the United States Constitution, and the process to report incidents of disruption of such constitutionally protected speech. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-401.1 (D.)** - [12/1/2024]

Virginia Community College System

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim activity and work of the Board of Visitors of the Virginia Community College System. Code of Virginia - § 23.1-1303 (B.13.) - [1/10/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the allocation of all new general funds and nongeneral funds in Item 212 of the 2022 Appropriation Act and any cost recovery plans between the individual community colleges and the Virginia Community College System office. **Appropriation Act - Item 212 B. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [6/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the outcomes of the state-funded grant program to support the Great Expectations Program in the following areas: the hiring of college coaches or mentors, housing stipends, child care, and transportation needs. **Appropriation Act - Item 200 X.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [11/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Amendments to, or affirmation of, the previous year's six-year plan for Virginia Community College System (VCCS), including a report of VCCS's active contributions to efforts to stimulate the economic development of the Commonwealth, the area in which VCCS is located, and, if subject to a management agreement set forth in Article 4 (§ 23.1-1004 et seq.) of Chapter 10, Code of Virginia, the areas that lag behind the Commonwealth in terms of income, employment, and other factors. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-306 (B.)** - [*12/1/2024*]

Virginia Cooperative Extension and Agricultural Experiment Station

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Amendments to, or affirmation of, the previous year's six-year plan for Virginia Cooperative Extension and Agricultural Experiment Station (VCEAES), including a report of VCEAES's active contributions to efforts to stimulate the economic development of the Commonwealth, the area in which VCEAES is located, and, if subject to a management agreement set forth in Article 4 (§ 23.1-1004 et seq.) of Chapter 10, Code of Virginia, the areas that lag behind the Commonwealth in terms of income, employment, and other factors. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-306 (B.)** -[12/1/2024]

Virginia Council on the Interstate Compact on Educational Opportunity for Military Children

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim activity and work of the Virginia Council on the Interstate Compact on Educational Opportunity for Military Children. **Code of Virginia - § 22.1-361** - [*1/10/2024*]

Virginia Early Childhood Foundation

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on Virginia Early Childhood Foundation initiatives and results, including a certified audit for the preceding fiscal year ending June 30, the actual amount, by fiscal year, of private and local government funds received by the Foundation. **Appropriation Act - Item 331 H.2. and H.3. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [10/1/2024]

Virginia Foundation for Healthy Youth

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the Virginia Foundation for Healthy Youth. Code of Virginia - § 32.1-364 - [3/31/2024]

Virginia Health Care Foundation

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the Virginia Health Care Foundation with a certified audit and full report on Foundation initiatives and results, including evaluation findings; and the actual amount, by fiscal year, of private and local government funds received by the Foundation since its inception. The report shall include a certification that an amount equal to the state appropriation for the preceding fiscal year ending June 30 has been matched from private and local government sources during that fiscal year. **Appropriation Act - Item 279 L.1. and L.2. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [10/1/2024]

Virginia Health Information

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of Virginia Health Information (the non-profit provider of health care data for Virginia), which shall include a certified audit and provide information on the accomplishments, priorities, and current and planned activities of the nonprofit organization. **Code of Virginia - § 32.1-276.4 (B.6.)** - [10/1/2024]

Virginia Health Workforce Development Authority

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Biennial report on the activities and recommendations of the Virginia Health Workforce Development Authority. In any reporting period where state general funds are appropriated to the Authority, the report shall include a detailed summary of how state general funds were expended. **Code of Virginia - § 32.1-122.7:1** - [10/1/2024]

Virginia Military Institute

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Amendments to, or affirmation of, the previous year's six-year plan for Virginia Military Institute (VMI), including a report of VMI's active contributions to efforts to stimulate the economic development of the Commonwealth, the area in which VMI is located, and, if subject to a management agreement set forth in Article 4 (§ 23.1-1004 et seq.) of Chapter 10, Code of Virginia, the areas that lag behind the Commonwealth in terms of income, employment, and other factors. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-306 (B.)** - [*12*/*1*/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim activity and work of the Board of Visitors of Virginia Military Institute. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-1303 (B.13.)** - [*1/10/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the salary, by position, of any executive officer of such institution that exceeds for the previous fiscal year the salary limit for the chief executive officer for such institution as set forth in the general Appropriation Act. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-102.1** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the policies regarding speech that is constitutionally protected under the First Amendment to the United States Constitution, and the process to report incidents of disruption of such constitutionally protected speech. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-401.1 (D.)** - [*12/1/2024*]

Virginia Polytechnic Institute and State University

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim activity and work of the Board of Visitors of Virginia Polytechnic Institute and State University. Code of Virginia - § 23.1-1303 (B.13.) - [1/10/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the salary, by position, of any executive officer of such institution that exceeds for the previous fiscal year the salary limit for the chief executive officer for such institution as set forth in the general Appropriation Act. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-102.1** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Amendments to, or affirmation of, the previous year's six-year plan for Virginia Polytechnic Institute and State University (VPISU), including a report of VPISU's active contributions to efforts to stimulate the economic development of the Commonwealth, the area in which VPISU is located, and, if subject to a management agreement set forth in Article 4 (§ 23.1-1004 et seq.) of Chapter 10, Code of Virginia, the areas that lag behind the Commonwealth in terms of income, employment, and other factors. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-306 (B.)** - [12/1/2024] <u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the policies regarding speech that is constitutionally protected under the First Amendment to the United States Constitution, and the process to report incidents of disruption of such constitutionally protected speech. **Code of Virginia - 23.1-401.1 (D.) - [12/1/2024]**

Virginia Public School Authority

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the total amount of the Virginia Public School Authority's outstanding bonds secured by a sum sufficient. [§ 22.1-167.2 - Security for payment; appropriations.] Code of Virginia - § 22.1-167.2 (D.) - [9/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the total amount of the Virginia Public School Authority's outstanding notes secured by a sum sufficient. [§ 22.1-167.3 - Bonds or notes issued for the purpose of making grants; security for payment; appropriations]. **Code of Virginia - § 22.1-167.3 (C.)** - [9/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the Virginia Public School Authority's financial statements for the year ending the preceding June 30. Code of Virginia - § 22.1-171 (C.) - [11/1/2024]

Virginia School for the Deaf and the Blind Board of Visitors

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report detailing the curricula and other educational programs and services of the Virginia School for the Deaf and the Blind, including receipts and disbursements pertaining to the operation of the school for each fiscal year ending on June 30. **Code of Virginia - § 22.1-346.2 (E.7.)** - [10/1/2024]

Virginia Science, Technology, Engineering, and Mathematics (STEM) Education Advisory Board

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim activity and work of the Virginia Science, Technology, Engineering, and Mathematics (STEM) Education Advisory Board. Code of Virginia - § 22.1-367 (4.) - [1/10/2024]

Virginia State University

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on foundations associated with Virginia State University, including the total annual expenditures by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for scholarships or financial aid by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for faculty compensation by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for equipment and technology by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for administrative support by each foundation; and the percentage of expenditures used for executive compensation by each foundation. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-108** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim activity and work of the Board of Visitors of Virginia State University. Code of Virginia - § 23.1-1303 (B.13.) - [1/10/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the progress of achieving targeted goals for the Two-Year College Transfer Grant Program as identified in Item 142.F.4.c. of the 2022 Appropriation Act, including a detailed accounting of the use of the funds provided and a plan for achieving the goals. **Appropriation Act - Item 142 F.4.d.** (Special Session I, 2023) - [5/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by Virginia State University and on the University's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the salary, by position, of any executive officer of such institution that exceeds for the previous fiscal year the salary limit for the chief executive officer for such institution as set forth in the general Appropriation Act. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-102.1** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Amendments to, or affirmation of, the previous year's six-year plan for Virginia State University (VSU), including a report of VSU's active contributions to efforts to stimulate the economic development of the Commonwealth, the area in which VSU is located, and, if subject to a management agreement set forth in Article 4 (\S 23.1-1004 et seq.) of Chapter 10, Code of Virginia, the areas that lag behind the Commonwealth in terms of income, employment, and other factors. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-306 (B.)** - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the policies regarding speech that is constitutionally protected under the First Amendment to the United States Constitution, and the process to report incidents of disruption of such constitutionally protected speech. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-401.1 (D.)** - [*12/1/2024*]

Virginia State University Cooperative Extension and Agriculture Research Services

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Amendments to, or affirmation of, the previous year's six-year plan for Virginia State University (VSU), including a report of VSU's active contributions to efforts to stimulate the economic development of the Commonwealth, the area in which VSU is located, and, if subject to a management agreement set forth in Article 4 (§ 23.1-1004 et seq.)

of Chapter 10, Code of Virginia, the areas that lag behind the Commonwealth in terms of income, employment, and other factors. Code of Virginia - § 23.1-306 (B.) - [12/1/2024]

Virginia Transplant Council

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report of the Virginia Transplant Council (doing business as Donate Life Virginia). Code of Virginia - § 32.1-297.1 (G.) - [9/30/2024]

Western Virginia Public Education Consortium

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the work and activities of the Western Virginia Public Education Consortium. **Code of Virginia - § 22.1-354.1 (E.)** - [*1/10/2024*]

Wolf Trap Foundation for the Performing Arts

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Mid-year report on the activities of the Wolf Trap Foundation for the Performing Arts in relation to the STEM Arts and early literacy programs for preschool, kindergarten, and first grade students in Accomack, Albemarle, Arlington, Chesterfield, Fairfax, Henrico, Loudoun, Norfolk, Petersburg, Richmond, Suffolk, and Wythe Public Schools, including the number of divisions served, number of students served, number of educators, and number of families impacted. **Appropriation Act - Item 136 O. (Special Session I, 2022)** - [*1/15/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the activities of the Wolf Trap Foundation for the Performing Arts in relation to the STEM Arts and early literacy programs for preschool, kindergarten, and first grade students in Accomack, Albemarle, Arlington, Chesterfield, Fairfax, Henrico, Loudoun, Norfolk, Petersburg, Richmond, Suffolk, and Wythe Public Schools, including the number of divisions served, number of students served, number of educators, and number of families impacted. **Appropriation Act - Item 124 O. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/30/2024]

Senate Committee on Finance and Appropriations

Assistive Technology Loan Fund Authority

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the Assistive Technology Loan Fund Authority. Code of Virginia - § 51.5-59 - [10/1/2024]

Auditor of Public Accounts

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the financial audit of the Virginia Retirement System, the State Police Officers' Retirement System, and the Judicial Retirement System. **Code of Virginia - § 30-81 (F.)** - [1/10/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the adherence to the annual issuance limits of the Six-Year Capital Outlay Plan. [Reporting requirements of Chapter 759, Enactment Clause 10. (2016) are identical.] Chapter 769 Enactment Clause 10. (Regular Session, 2016) - [1/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the total and per capita revenues and expenditures, in detail, of all localities for the preceding fiscal year. Code of Virginia - § 15.2-2510 (C.) - [2/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual audit report of the Department of Taxation, including recommendations of annual benchmarks for evaluating the effectiveness of the Department of Taxation's local retail sales and use tax collection and distribution process. **Code of Virginia - § 30-133.2** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the Auditor of Public Accounts. (This may also satisfy the reporting requirement of Code of Virginia 30-133 C. - summary on the audits and other oversight responsibilities performed for the most recently ended fiscal year.) **Code of Virginia - § 30-141** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the certified tax revenues collected. [Reporting requirements of Item 2.B. and Item 252 of the 2024 Appropriation Act are included in this report.] **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-1829** (A.) - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the total general fund revenues collected in the most recently ended fiscal year, including the amount that could be paid into the Revenue Reserve Fund and the amount by which the amount in the Revenue Reserve Fund is less than the maximum amount permitted. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-1831.3 (A.)** - [*11/1/2024*]

Board of Education

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the progress of college laboratory schools in meeting the financial sustainability requirement by the end of their initial approval period as defined in § 22.1-349.8 of the Code of Virginia such that no additional state funding other than state funds received by a school division in support of Direct Aid for Public Education is required to support ongoing operations after the first contract renewal. **Appropriation Act - Item 125 B.31.c. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

Cannabis Equity Reinvestment Board

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim activity and work of the Cannabis Equity Reinvestment Board. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2499.3 (5.)** - [*1/10/2024*]

Central Virginia Community College

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the number of students enrolled in Central Virginia Community College, the programs provided with the number of students served, and the number of degrees and certificates awarded by program. **Appropriation Act - Item 200 O. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [10/1/2024]

Chesterfield County Public Schools

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the planning, implementation, and outcomes of the recovery high school established as a year-round high school with enrollment open to any high school student residing in Superintendent's Region 1 who is in the early stages of recovery from substance use disorder or dependency. Appropriation Act - Item 124 MM. (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/1/2024]

Chief Information Officer of the Commonwealth and Secretary of Administration

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on any amendments or modifications to the information technology infrastructure services contracts. [December 2023] Appropriation Act - Item 93 D. (Special Session I, 2023) - [1/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on any amendments or modifications to the information technology infrastructure services contracts. [January 2024] Appropriation Act - Item 93 D. (Special Session I, 2023) - [2/29/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on any amendments or modifications to the information technology infrastructure services contracts. [February 2024] Appropriation Act - Item 93 D. (Special Session I, 2023) - [3/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on any amendments or modifications to the information technology infrastructure services contracts. [March 2024] Appropriation Act - Item 93 D. (Special Session I, 2023) - [4/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on any amendments or modifications to the information technology infrastructure services contracts. [April 2024] Appropriation Act - Item 93 D. (Special Session I, 2023) - [5/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on any amendments or modifications to the information technology infrastructure services contracts. [May 2024] Appropriation Act - Item 93 D. (Special Session I, 2023) - [6/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on any amendments or modifications to the information technology infrastructure services contracts. [June 2024] Appropriation Act - Item 81 D. (Special Session I, 2024) - [7/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on any amendments or modifications to the information technology infrastructure services contracts. [July 2024] Appropriation Act - Item 81 D. (Special Session I, 2024) - [8/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on any amendments or modifications to the information technology infrastructure services contracts. [August 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 81 D. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on any amendments or modifications to the information technology infrastructure services contracts. [September 2024] Appropriation Act - Item 81 D. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on any amendments or modifications to the information technology infrastructure services contracts. [October 2024] Appropriation Act - Item 81 D. (Special Session I, 2024) - [11/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on any amendments or modifications to the information technology infrastructure services contracts. [November 2024] Appropriation Act - Item 81 D. (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/31/2024]

Chief Transformation Officer

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the on the use of consultants for transformation and reform initiatives since January 2022, including each instance that a consultant was used, the contract utilized, the amount, the purpose, and consultant name. **Appropriation Act - Item 485 J.4. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [1/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly status report on the projects and amounts expended per project to implement government transformation initiatives identified by the Chief Transformation Officer and approved by the Governor. [4Q FY 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 471 I.1. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly status report on the projects and amounts expended per project to implement government transformation initiatives identified by the Chief Transformation Officer and approved by the Governor. [1Q FY 2025] **Appropriation Act - Item 471 I.1. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*10/1/2024*]

Christopher Newport University

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the salary, by position, of any executive officer of such institution that exceeds for the previous fiscal year the salary limit for the chief executive officer for such institution as set forth in the general Appropriation Act. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-102.1** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on foundations associated with Christopher Newport University, including the total annual expenditures by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for scholarships or financial aid by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for faculty compensation by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for equipment and technology by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for administrative support by each foundation; and the percentage of expenditures used for executive compensation by each foundation. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-108** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Amendments to, or affirmation of, the previous year's six-year plan for Christopher Newport University (CNU), including a report of CNU's active contributions to efforts to stimulate the economic development of the Commonwealth, the area in which CNU is located, and, if subject to a management agreement set forth in Article 4 (§ 23.1-1004 et seq.) of Chapter 10, Code of Virginia, the areas that lag behind the Commonwealth in terms of income, employment, and other factors. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-306 (B.)** - [*12/1/2024*]

CodeVA

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the activities in the previous year to support computer science teacher training and curriculum development, including collaboration with other stakeholders to avoid duplication of efforts. Appropriation Act - Item 124 AA.2. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

Commission on Early Childhood Care and Education

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the review and recommendations of updates to the current copayment schedule, parental work requirements, and attendance expectations applicable to the Child Care Subsidy Program and Mixed Delivery Grant Program, including: (i) leveraging state general funds to minimize the fiscal cliff as family income increases beyond program eligibility, and (ii) use of reasonable family copayments to minimize the need for additional general funds. **Appropriation Act - Item 125.10 H. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*12/1/2024*]

Commission on Unemployment Compensation

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the Subcommittee on Unemployment Insurance. Code of Virginia - § 30-222 (D.) - [12/1/2024]

Commissioner of Highways

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the cost and feasibility of permitting HOV (High-Occupancy Vehicle) access at all times and free-of-charge on the Downtown-Midtown Tunnel facility, and the estimated cost and recommendations for implementation. Appropriation Act - Item 441 C.7. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the use of moneys in the Innovation and Technology Transportation Fund. Code of Virginia - § 33.2-1531 - [11/30/2024]

Commonwealth Center for Advanced Logistics Systems

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on (i) all planned and actual revenue and expenditures along with funding sources, including state, federal, and other revenue sources for the Commonwealth Center for Advanced Logistics(CCALS), (ii) the research activities of CCALS, and (iii) relevant economic outcomes as a result of the CCALS' work in each fiscal year. **Appropriation Act - Item 115 M.2. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [10/1/2024]

Commonwealth Center for Advanced Manufacturing

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual status update of all new incentive programs, including but not limited to the following: (i) Memorandum of Understanding (MOUs) that the Commonwealth Center for Advanced Manufacturing (CCAM) has entered into with each university partner; (ii) funds disbursed to both university and private sector partners of CCAM, as well as any other recipients; (iii) any other agreements CCAM has entered into with representatives of the public and private sectors that may impact current and future incentive fund disbursements; and (iv) any additional information requested by the Secretary of Finance, or the Chairs of the House Appropriations and Senate Finance and Appropriations Committees. Appropriation Act - Item 115 K.5. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

Commonwealth Cyber Initiative

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report detailing the use and leverage of the investment in Item 115.L.1. of the 2024 Appropriation Act in strengthening the state's cyber economy, including information on: (i) external research grants attracted to support the work of the Commonwealth Cyber Initiative (CCI), (ii) research grants awarded from the funds contained in Item 115.L.1. of the 2024 Appropriation Act, (iii) research faculty recruited, (iv) results of entrepreneurship and workforce programming, (v) collaborative partnerships and projects, (vi) correlated economic outcomes (jobs and new business formation), and (vii) the geographic distribution of awards from the funding contained in Item 115 L.1. of the 2024 Appropriation Act - Item 115 L.4. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

Commonwealth Savers Plan

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the State-Facilitated IRA Savings Program for the preceding year, including a complete operating and financial statement covering the operation of the State-Facilitated IRA Savings Program during the year and shall include a statement of projected receipts, disbursements, investments, and costs for the further operation of the State-Facilitated IRA Savings Program. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2753** - [12/15/2024]

Commonwealth Savers Plan Board

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the actuarial soundness of the Commonwealth Savers Plan's prepaid programs, which shall include (i) contract pricing policies and objectives, (ii) current and projected assets and actuarially estimated value of tuition obligations, and (iii) actuarial assumptions. **Code of Virginia - § 30-332 (B.)** - [*12/15/2024*]

Commonwealth Transportation Board

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the status and progress of the implementation of the Interstate 81 Corridor Improvement Program, including: 1. The safety and performance of the Interstate 81 corridor, including the number of incidents, the average duration of incidents, the number and average duration of incidents involving lane closures, and the person-hours of delay along the Interstate 81 corridor; 2. An assessment of the effectiveness of the operational strategies and capital projects implemented and funded through the Program; 3. The status of capital projects funded through the Program; and 4. The current and projected balances of the Interstate 81 Corridor Improvement Fund. **Code of Virginia - § 33.2-3602 (D.)** - [*12/15/2024*]

Compensation Board

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Report on retention data for deputies with law enforcement duties compared to deputies without law enforcement duties, including information on local salary supplements, information on the distribution of time allocated for law enforcement, court security and jail responsibilities in localities in which the sheriff has law enforcement authority, and data on the degree to which individual deputies are moved across the different responsibilities or assigned to one specific responsibility. **Appropriation Act - Item 60 P.2.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the number and diagnoses of inmates with mental illnesses in local and regional jails, the treatment services provided, and expenditures on jail mental health programs. The report shall be prepared in cooperation with the Virginia Sheriffs Association, the Virginia Association of Regional Jails, the Virginia Association of Community Services Boards, and the Department of Behavioral Health and Developmental Services, and shall be coordinated with the data submissions required for the annual jail cost report. **Appropriation Act - Item 61 J.1. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Progress report on the study of the staffing standards used to determine and distribute funding and positions allocated to Commonwealth's Attorney's offices, including the use of diversion programs, specialty dockets, and other programs that incentivize best practices and improved outcomes as part of overall criminal justice reform efforts, rather than the current practice which relies solely on metrics related to felony charges and convictions, and shall identify funding needs to support staffing for statutorily prescribed duties while also identifying funding needs for participation in special programs, discretionary duties, and current local supplemental funds allocated. Appropriation Act - Item 67 V.2. (Special Session I, 2024) - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the total of fines, costs, forfeitures and penalties assessed, collected, and unpaid and those which remain unsatisfied or do not meet the conditions of § 19.2-354 by each circuit and district court. The report shall include the procedures established by the Department of Taxation and the State Compensation Board pursuant to this section and a plan for increasing the collection of unpaid fines, costs, forfeitures and penalties. [The reporting requirement for Item 64.F. of the 2024 Appropriation Act is included in this report.] **Code of Virginia - § 19.2-349 (D.)** - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the jail revenues and expenditures for all local and regional jails and jail farms which receive funds from the Compensation Board, including an audited statement of revenues and expenses for inmate canteen accounts, telephone commission funds, inmate medical co-payment funds, and any other fees collected from inmates and investment/interest monies. **Appropriation Act - Item 67 K.1. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [12/1/2024]

Department for Aging and Rehabilitative Services

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on brain injury services, documenting the number of individuals served, services provided, and success in attracting non-state resources. Appropriation Act - Item 314 N.8. (Special Session I, 2024) - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the Auxiliary Grant (AG) program oversight findings and activities, including for each month of the previous fiscal year, the number of AG recipients living in a supportive housing setting, as well as the number of individuals receiving an AG supportive housing slot that were discharged from a state behavioral health facility in the prior 12 months. **Appropriation Act - Item 319 C. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report that details all of the vocational rehabilitation program revenues and spending from the prior fiscal year, and spending projections for the current and upcoming fiscal years. **Appropriation Act - Item 314 A.4.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual status report on the results of the interdisciplinary plan of care and dementia care management for 88 individuals diagnosed with dementia, provided through a partnership between the Memory and Aging Care Clinic at the University of Virginia and the Alzheimer's Association and the Martha W. Goodson Center of Riverside Health Services and the Peninsula Agency on Aging. [Includes reporting requirements for Item 315.M. of the 2024 Appropriation Act.] **Appropriation Act - Item 315 J. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

Department of Accounts

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the status and effectiveness of recovery audits, including any savings. Code of Virginia - § 2.2-1822.1 - [1/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Biannual report on each off-balance sheet financial obligation of the Commonwealth, itemized by agency, board, institution, or authority of the Commonwealth, and such other obligations of the Commonwealth that are estimated by the Comptroller to be incurred. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-813.2** - [4/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on any amounts owed to agencies from any source that are more than six months delinquent, the length of such delinquencies, and the total of all such delinquent amounts in each six-month interval. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-603 (E.(ii))** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Biannual report on each off-balance sheet financial obligation of the Commonwealth, itemized by agency, board, institution, or authority of the Commonwealth, and such other obligations of the Commonwealth that are estimated by the Comptroller to be incurred. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-813.2** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the number and dollar amounts of late payments by departments, institutions and agencies, the total amount of interest paid, and the specific steps being taken to reduce the incidence of late payments. **Code of Virginia - 2.2-4356 - [11/1/2024]**

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual Comprehensive Financial Report of the Office of the Comptroller. [Preliminary report is filed by the Office of the Governor on or before September 15 of each year.] **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-813** - [*12/15/2024*]

Department of Agriculture and Consumer Services

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the activities and use of moneys in the Virginia Spirits Promotion Fund, including statistics regarding the extent to which use of moneys in the Virginia Spirits Promotion Fund has impacted spirits sales in the Commonwealth. **Code of Virginia - § 3.2-3011 (12.)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the Task Force on Transparency in Publicly Funded Animal Testing Facilities convened for the purpose of identifying potential deficiencies in publicly funded animal testing facilities, as that term is defined in § 3.2-6593.2 of the Code of Virginia, and recommending methods and context for making certain information about such animal testing facilities publicly available, including information pertaining to instances of noncompliance with federal animal welfare regulations, guidelines, or policies, as well as the care, use, and approximate numbers of animals used for research, education, testing, or other experimental, scientific, or medical purposes by each public institution of higher education in the Commonwealth, including animals not covered by the federal Animal Welfare Act (7 U.S.C. § 2131 et seq.). [Reporting requirements of Chapter 675, Enactment Clause 1., of the 2024 Acts of Assembly, are identical.] **Chapter 693 Enactment Clause 1. (Regular Session, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the Virginia Food Access Investment Program and Fund, including the amount of funding committed to projects from the Fund. **Code of Virginia - § 36-156.6** - [*12/1/2024*]

Department of Behavioral Health and Developmental Services

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Quarterly status report on compliance with the provisions of the settlement agreement with the United States Department of Justice pursuant to civil action no: 3:12cv059-JAG, including: (i) a list of each noncompliant provision; (ii) the status of meeting the provision; (iii) the department's planned actions to achieve compliance; and (iv) the date the department expects to achieve compliance with the provision. **Appropriation Act - Item 310 D.2. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [1/31/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Quarterly report on each project for comprehensive psychiatric emergency programs or similar models of psychiatric care in emergency departments, and its projected impact on the state behavioral health facility census. [Q2 FY 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 311 NN. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [2/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Quarterly report on the projects awarded for supervised residential care for 100 individuals with details on each project and its projected impact on the state's extraordinary barriers list. [Q2 FY2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 312 X. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [2/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Quarterly report on the expense of surveillance activities and testing costs of residents and staff in order to avoid and manage COVID-19 outbreaks at state facilities, including the number of tests administered. Appropriation Act - Item 317 D. (Special Session I, 2023) - [4/15/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Quarterly status report on compliance with the provisions of the settlement agreement with the United States Department of Justice pursuant to civil action no: 3:12cv059-JAG, including: (i) a list of each noncompliant provision; (ii) the status of meeting the provision; (iii) the department's planned actions to achieve compliance; and (iv) the date the department expects to achieve compliance with the provision. **Appropriation Act - Item 310 D.2. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [4/30/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Quarterly report on the projects awarded for supervised residential care for 100 individuals with details on each project and its projected impact on the state's extraordinary barriers list. [Q3 FY2024] **Appropriation Act** - **Item 312 X. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [*5/1/2024*]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the distribution and use of the grant funds provided to members of the Virginia Association of Recovery Residences for recovery support services. Appropriation Act - Item 296 L.1. (Special Session I, 2024) - [8/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the General Fund and Nongeneral Fund allocations and authorized position levels for each state-operated behavioral health facility. **Appropriation Act - Item 303 (Special Session I, 2024)** - [8/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Quarterly report on the projects awarded for supervised residential care for 100 individuals with details on each project and its projected impact on the state's extraordinary barriers list. [Q4 FY2024] **Appropriation Act -Item 296 T. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [8/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Report on the General Fund and Nongeneral Fund allocations and authorized position levels for each state-operated training center. **Appropriation Act - Item 308 (Special Session I, 2024)** - [8/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Quarterly status report on compliance with the provisions of the settlement agreement with the United States Department of Justice pursuant to civil action no: 3:12cv059-JAG, including: (i) a list of each noncompliant provision; (ii) the status of meeting the provision; (iii) the department's planned actions to achieve compliance; and (iv) the date the department expects to achieve compliance with the provision. **Appropriation Act - Item 294 D.2.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/31/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the number of individuals served through discharge assistance plans and the types of services provided. **Appropriation Act - Item 301 B. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Quarterly report on the projects awarded for supervised residential care for 100 individuals with details on each project and its projected impact on the state's extraordinary barriers list. [Q1 FY2025] Appropriation Act - Item 296 T. (Special Session I, 2024) - [11/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Report on the allocation and funding for Programs of Assertive Community Treatment (PACT) in the Commonwealth, including information on the cost of each team, the cost per individual served and the cost effectiveness of each PACT in diverting individuals from state and local hospitalization and stabilizing individuals in the community. **Appropriation Act - Item 295 T. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Report on the number of individuals who are discharged from state behavioral health hospitals who receive supportive housing services, the number of individuals who are on the hospitals' extraordinary barrier list who could receive supportive housing services, and the number of individuals in the community who receive supportive housing services and whether they are at risk of institutionalization. The report shall also include the average length of stay in permanent supportive housing for individuals receiving such services and report how the funding is reinvested when individuals discontinue receiving such services. Appropriation Act - Item 297 Y.2. (Special Session I, 2024) - [11/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the effectiveness and outcomes of program funding to Community Service Boards and Behavioral Health Authorities for same-day access for community behavioral health services. **Chapter 683 Enactment Clause 4. (Regular Session, 2017)** - [*12/1/2024*]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the grants awarded to federally qualified health centers, or other healthcare organizations, to establish school-based health clinics to serve students and their families, as well as school staff, to provide mental health services, primary medical care, and other health services in schools. **Appropriation Act - Item 295 FF. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [12/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the operation of Virginia's publicly-funded behavioral health and developmental services system. The report shall include a brief narrative and data on the numbers of individuals receiving state facility services or CSB services, including purchased inpatient psychiatric services, the types and amounts of services received by these individuals, and CSB and state facility service capacities, staffing, revenues, and expenditures. The annual report also shall describe major new initiatives implemented during the past year and shall provide information on the accomplishment of systemic outcome and performance measures during the year. [Includes reporting requirements of Item 295.I. of the 2024 Appropriation Act.] **Code of Virginia - § 37.2-304 (12.)** - [*12/1/2024*]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the status of the contract for the use of up to eight beds of a 20-bed acute, inpatient psychiatric unit at Chesapeake Regional Healthcare for state purposes to increase diversion from state mental health hospitals, including an estimate of the potential cost savings of diversion from state hospital beds that could occur with use of the eight beds, and an estimated annual state contribution to support Chesapeake Regional Healthcare. **Appropriation Act - Item 296 Q. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [12/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Report on (i) the needs assessment to determine the unmet need for each of the nine service components of STEP-VA; and (ii) the estimate of the cost of satisfying the unmet need for each of the nine STEP-VA service components statewide. **Appropriation Act - Item 295 QQ. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*12*/*1*/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Report that: (i) identifies all current Department of Behavioral Health and Developmental Services (DBHDS) requirements related to documentation and reporting of CSB (Consumer Services Boards) behavioral health

services, (ii) identifies which of these requirements currently apply to work by CSB direct care staff, (iii) identifies any DBHDS requirements of direct care staff that are duplicative of or conflict with other DBHDS requirements, and (iv) eliminates any requirements that are not essential to ensuring consumers receive effective and timely services. Appropriation Act - Item 295 OO.2. (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the expense of surveillance activities and testing costs of residents and staff in order to avoid and manage COVID-19 outbreaks at state facilities, including the number of tests administered. Appropriation Act - Item 317 D. (Special Session I, 2023) - [1/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the number of additional individuals who have applied for compensation to individuals who were involuntarily sterilized pursuant to the Virginia Eugenical Sterilization Act and who were living as of February 1, 2015. **Appropriation Act - Item 311 S.5. (Special Session I, 2022)** - [4/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on each project for comprehensive psychiatric emergency programs or similar models of psychiatric care in emergency departments, and its projected impact on the state behavioral health facility census. [Q3 FY 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 311 NN. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [*5/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Final report on the evaluation of the public-private partnership arrangements for the Catawba Hospital Transformation Plan or other potential alternatives for the provision of behavioral health or substance use disorder services, including private sector options, potential public-private partnerships to manage and operate a substance use disorder facility and to manage a new residential treatment program and outpatient facility, an assessment of how the surrounding localities and their local law enforcement agencies may work together to share efforts in transporting and taking custody of individuals under an emergency custody order or temporary detention order who would otherwise be transported to Catawba, and an assessment of if and how the surrounding localities may pool their opioid settlement funds to aid in the Catawba Hospital Transformation Plan. **Appropriation Act - Item 311 MM. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly status report on compliance with the provisions of the settlement agreement with the United States Department of Justice pursuant to civil action no: 3:12cv059-JAG, including: (i) a list of each noncompliant provision; (ii) the status of meeting the provision; (iii) the department's planned actions to achieve compliance; and (iv) the date the department expects to achieve compliance with the provision. **Appropriation Act - Item 294 D.2. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [7/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the expansion of therapeutic intervention and discharge planning services to seven days a week at Central State Hospital and Southern Virginia Mental Health Institute, including the impact on length of stay, number of discharges occurring during the expanded service time, and overall impact on discharge planning and the census of the affected facilities. **Appropriation Act - Item 301 D. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [8/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the funds appropriated for the purpose of complying with the settlement agreement with the United States Department of Justice pursuant to civil action no: 3:12cv059-JAG that remain unspent at the end of each fiscal year, including each item and the amount of funding for such item that remains unspent, with an explanation for the remaining balance at year end. Appropriation Act - Item 294 D.1. (Special Session I, 2024) - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the revenue collections, expenditures and allocations of the Problem Gambling Treatment and Support Fund for the prior fiscal year. **Appropriation Act - Item 295 GG. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on (i) Community Services Boards (CSB) performance in improving the functioning levels of its consumers based on composite and individual item scores from the DLA-20 assessment, or results from another comparable assessment, by CSB, (ii) changes in CSB performance in improving consumer functioning levels over time, by CSB, (iii) any substantial underperformance or non-compliance and associated enforcement actions, and (iv) the use of functional assessment data by the Department of Behavioral Health and Developmental Services to improve CSB performance. **Appropriation Act - Item 295 OO.1.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the average salaries, turnover, and vacancy rates by position type across Community Services Boards. Appropriation Act - Item 295 OO.5. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the disbursement of the funds used to provide alternative transportation for adults and children under a temporary detention order or involuntary commitment order who are awaiting transport to an inpatient bed, including the effectiveness and outcomes of the program funding. Appropriation Act - Item 296 E. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations on the study of existing, and developing new, if necessary, alternative placements that are effective, safe, and therapeutic for children and youth who would otherwise be admitted to the Commonwealth Center for Children and Adolescents (CCCA), including information on (i) the types and locations of alternative placements identified, (ii) the number and treatment needs of children and youth who could be admitted at each placement type identified, (iii) the cost and funding sources for each placement type, and (iv) steps that remain to be taken to identify a sufficient number of appropriate alternative placements for all children and youth who would otherwise be admitted to the CCCA. Appropriation Act - Item 301 G. (Special Session I, 2024) - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the (a) total revenues used to support Part C services, (b) total expenses for all Part C services, (c) total number of infants, toddlers and families served using all Part C revenues, and (d) services provided to those infants, toddlers, and families. **Appropriation Act - Item 297 H.2.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [11/15/2024]

PUBLISHED - Annual report regarding the comprehensive crisis system (Marcus alert system) and the effectiveness of such system in meeting the goals set forth in Code of Virginia § 37.2-311.1, and shall include, for the previous calendar year, (i) a description of approved local Marcus alert programs in the Commonwealth, including the number of such programs operating in the Commonwealth, the number of such programs added in the previous calendar year, and an analysis of how such programs work to connect the Commonwealth's comprehensive crisis system and mobile crisis response programs; (ii) the number of calls received by the crisis call center, established pursuant to this section; (iii) the number of mobile crisis responses, undertaken by community care teams and mobile crisis teams in the Commonwealth; (iv) the number of mobile crisis responses that involved law-enforcement backup; (v) the number of crisis incidents and injuries to any parties involved; (vi) an analysis of the overall operation of any local protocols adopted or programs established pursuant to § 9.1-193, including any disparities in response and outcomes by race and ethnicity of individuals experiencing a behavioral health crisis and recommendations for improvement of the programs; (vii) a description of the overall function of the Marcus alert program and the comprehensive crisis system, including a description of any successes and any challenges encountered; and (viii) recommendations for improvement of the Marcus alert system and approved local Marcus alert programs; and shall also include (a) a description of barriers to establishment of a local Marcus alert system program and community care or mobile crisis team to provide mobile crisis response in each geographical area served by a community services board or behavioral health authority in which such program and team has not been established, and (b) a plan for addressing such barriers in order to increase the number of local Marcus alert programs and community care or mobile crisis teams. Code of Virginia - § 37.2-311.1 (D.) -[11/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the substance abuse treatment program utilizing non-narcotic, long-acting, injectable prescription drug treatment regimens ("treatment") used in conjunction with drug treatment court programs, including the number of participants, the number of drug courts that utilized the funding, and the number of treatments administered. Appropriation Act - Item 295 X. (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on: (i) the assessment protocol approved by the Director of the Department of Corrections and the Commissioner of Behavioral Health and Developmental Services to identify prisoners and defendants who appear to meet the definition of a sexually violent predator pursuant to subsections B and C of Code of Virginia § 37.2-903, including the specific screening instrument adopted and the criteria used to determine whether a prisoner or defendant meets the definition of a sexually violent predator and (ii) the number of prisoners screened pursuant to subsection B of § 37.2-903 and the number of prisoners identified as meeting the definition of a sexually violent predator and referred to the Commitment Review Committee (the CRC) for assessment pursuant to subsection D of § 37.2-903; and including a comparison of the number of defendants identified as appearing to meet the definition of a sexually violent predator and referred to the CRC pursuant to subsection C of § 37.2-903 in the previous year and the five years immediately prior thereto. **Code of Virginia - § 37.2-903** (**E**.) - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the changes to STEP-VA performance measures and benchmarks that are anticipated to be included in Community Services Board performance contracts, which will become effective July 1, 2025. Appropriation Act - Item 295 NN. (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the comprehensive review of the performance contracts with CSBs (Community Services Boards) and the improvements made to all performance measures in the base performance contract and addendums to ensure that (i) performance measures are designed to measure outcomes for each service, (ii) performance measures include a relevant benchmark for each measurement, and (iii) the Department of Behavioral Health and Developmental Services has given clear direction on how it will monitor performance and enforce compliance with performance requirements. **Appropriation Act - Item 295 OO.3.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/1/2024]

Department of Conservation and Recreation

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the Virginia Invasive Species Working group convened to develop industry resources relating to invasive plant species and noxious weeds. **Chapter 153 Enactment Clause 2.** (**Regular Session, 2023**) - [*1*/10/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Semi-annual report on each Virginia soil and water conservation district's budget, revised budget, previous year's balance budget, and expenditure for the following: (i) the federal Conservation Reserve Enhancement Program, (ii) the use of Agricultural Best Management Cost-Share Program funds within the Chesapeake Bay watershed, (iii) the use of Agricultural Best Management Cost-Share Program funds within the Southern Rivers area, and (iv) the amount of Technical Assistance funding. The August 15 report shall reflect cumulative amounts. The report shall also include any amounts from the settlement agreements entered into between July 1, 2017, and June 30, 2022, and shall include: 1) an estimation of the timeline and amount for each fiscal year to implement agricultural best management practices; and 2) an estimation of the timeline and amount for each fiscal year of additional technical assistance provided as a result of the additional funding from the settlements. **Appropriation Act - Item 374 A.3. and A.4. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [2/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Semi-annual report on each Virginia soil and water conservation district's budget, revised budget, previous year's balance budget, and expenditure for the following: (i) the federal Conservation Reserve Enhancement Program, (ii) the use of Agricultural Best Management Cost-Share Program funds within the Chesapeake Bay watershed, (iii) the use of Agricultural Best Management Cost-Share Program funds within the Southern Rivers area, and (iv) the amount of Technical Assistance funding. The August 15 report shall reflect cumulative amounts. The report shall also include any amounts from the settlement agreements entered into between July 1, 2017, and June 30, 2022, and shall include: 1) an estimation of the timeline and amount for each fiscal year to implement agricultural best management practices; and 2) an estimation of the timeline and amount for each fiscal year of additional technical assistance provided as a result of the additional funding from the settlements. **Appropriation Act - Item 359 A.3. and A.4. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [8/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the leasing activities carried out pursuant to § 10.1-109 of the Code of Virginia. Code of Virginia - § 10.1-109 (D.) - [10/1/2024]

Department of Corrections

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual data report on the medical treatment provided to offenders at each facility, to include, as a proportion of average daily population at each facility, the levels of inmates who received care, including: the specific proportions of inmates from each facility who were treated as inpatients, the specific proportion of inmates from each facility who were treated as outpatients, data on prescription drug administration, and the proportion of inmates from each facility who received other discrete services. **Appropriation Act - Item 390 N.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the implementation and usage of the behavioral correction program. Appropriation Act - Item 402 G.3. (Special Session I, 2023) - [6/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the how funds were used for the repair, renovation, or improvement of existing correctional facilities including mechanical and security systems, including: i) the facilities in which the funds were spent; ii) a description of each project; and iii) the total amount spent for each project. **Appropriation Act - Item C-32 A.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [7/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the status of jail construction and renovation projects as approved for funding by the General Assembly. The report shall be limited to those projects which increase bed capacity and shall include a brief summary description of each project, the total capital cost of the project and the approved state share of the capital cost, the number of beds approved, along with the net number of new beds if existing beds are to be removed, and the closure of any existing facilities, if applicable. The report shall also include the six-year population forecast, as well as the double-bunking capacity compared to the rated capacity for each project listed, as well as the general fund impact on community corrections programs as reported by the Department of Criminal Justice Services, and the recommended financing arrangements and estimated general fund requirements for debt service as provided by the State Treasurer. **Appropriation Act - Item 385 B. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the status of opioid treatment programs in the detention and diversion centers, including recidivism and illegal drug relapse of participants in the program. Appropriation Act - Item 387 B. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the work group on the progress and outcomes of the university health system medical pilots. **Appropriation Act - Item 389 D. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [10/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the use of funding for seminars on overcoming obstacles to re-entry and promoting family integration in the correctional centers designated for intensive re-entry programs. Appropriation Act - Item 390 K. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report detailing the intended disposition and/or alternate use of the following facilities slated for closure: Sussex II State Prison, Augusta Correctional Center, Haynesville Field Unit, and Stafford Community Corrections Alternative Program, including costs to maintain the property in habitable condition and, if applicable, costs to renovate or repurpose, and specific repurpose intentions if facility ownership is retained, and details on timeline and cost estimates to demolish, sell, or otherwise dispose of any of these facilities. **Appropriation Act - Item C-32 B. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the Department of Corrections (the Department) assessment of the use of staffing posts and facility space with the goal of maximizing efficiency in light of the lower inmate population and correctional officer staffing level as compared to a decade ago, including (i) the Department's authorized, funded, and filled position levels over the past ten years; (ii) a summary of the current methodology for establishing staffing levels for each facility; (iii) an examination of establishing per facility staffing ratios, with distinct measures for double bunked and non-double bunked units, that may be used to set target staffing levels depending on inmate populations; and (iv) facility age, outstanding maintenance needs, and debt services. **Appropriation Act - Item 390 T. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [12/1/2024]

Department of Criminal Justice Services

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual summary report on federal anti-crime and related grants which will require state general funds for matching purposes during fiscal year 2013 and beyond. The report shall include a list of each grant and grantee, the purpose of the grant, and the amount of federal and state funds recommended, organized by topical area and fiscal period. The report shall indicate whether each grant represents a new program or a renewal of an existing grant. **Appropriation Act - Item 408 A.2. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [*1*/*1*/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings of the work group convened to assess: (i) gaps in available services for victims of crimes especially mass violence events; (ii) methods of investing the funds to ensure sustainable annual financial returns; (iii) options for determining eligibility for funding, including parameters for who is considered a victim of a mass violence event; (iv) a detailed plan for administering the funds that works holistically with the Criminal Injuries Compensation Fund; (v) any potential categories of victims and witnesses, including families of victims, that are impacted by violence but are not currently eligible for the Criminal Injuries Compensation Fund; and (vi) approaches used in other states to support victims of mass violence. **Appropriation Act - Item 485 M. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the amount of funding provided by localities to support public safety services and the amount of funding provided to supplement that local funding. **Appropriation Act - Item 396 C.2. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the qualitative and quantitative data of pilot site performance, including: (i) mental health screenings and assessments provided to inmates, (ii) mental health treatment plans and services provided to inmates, (iii) jail safety incidents involving inmates and jail staff, (iv) the provision of appropriate services after release, (v) the number of inmates re-arrested or re-incarcerated within 90 days after release following a positive identification for mental health disorders in jail or the receipt of mental health treatment within the facility. **Appropriation Act - Item 394 J.3. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [10/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the current and projected status of federal, state and local funding for victim-witness programs supported by the Virginia Crime Victim-Witness Fund. Appropriation Act - Item 394 B.2. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/16/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the work group convened to identify any judicial districts in the Commonwealth where no local court-appointed special advocate (CASA) program has been established and determine the feasibility, including analyzing any obstacles, of requiring the establishment of a local CASA program in every judicial district. **Appropriation Act - Item 394 B.3.c.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [*11/1/2024*]

Department of Education

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual compiled report on the individual uses for the prior year of the following funds: (i) Prevention, Intervention, and Remediation, (ii) At-Risk Add-On, and (iii) Early Reading Intervention, including permitted categories of spending, personnel, both state and local contributions, and to the extent possible, the individual schools which these funds were expended. **Appropriation Act - Item 137 B.29.** (Special Session I, 2023) - [1/10/2024] <u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of teacher salaries, by local school division. In addition to information on average salaries by school division and statewide comparisons with other states, the report shall also include information on starting salaries by school division and average teacher salaries by school. **Appropriation Act - Item 137 B.12.** (Special Session I, 2023) - [1/10/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the outcome data for students enrolled in special education private day schools. **Appropriation Act - Item 130 G.3. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [*1/10/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the status of required local effort in support of the Standards of Quality. [Includes reporting requirements for Item 137.B.8.a.2) of the 2023 Appropriation Act.] Code of Virginia - 22.1-97 (A.) - [1/10/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the application information for each school division applying for tuition scholarships for licensed public high school teachers pursuing additional credentialing requirements necessary to be considered faculty who are qualified to teach dual enrollment courses in high schools in their local school division, including the number of recipients and amount of tuition awarded to each school division, the institution of higher education receiving tuition, the credentialing area pursued by recipients, and dual enrollment courses offered after the recipient's successful completion of the pursued credentialing. **Appropriation Act - Item 136 G.4. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [6/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Initial report on: (i) the level of staffing, amount of funding, and opportunities and challenges of the Office of School Quality (the Office) for FY 2023 and FY 2024; (ii) the planned organizational structure, staffing, and resource needs of the Office over the next five years; (iii) the goals and expected outcomes of the Office and how the Office will collaborate with staff and units within the Department of Education to support schools based on their specific needs; and (iv) a plan to evaluate the effectiveness of the Office, including feedback from school divisions and stakeholders to determine both the impact and quality of the assistance received. **Appropriation Act - Item 120 C.3.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Summary report on the pass-through federal Elementary and Secondary School Emergency Relief funds provided through the Coronavirus Aid, Relief, and Economic Security Act (P.L. 116-136), the Coronavirus Response and Relief Supplemental Appropriations Act of 2021 (P.L. 116-260) and the American Rescue Plan Act (P.L. 117-2). **Appropriation Act - Item 137 B.31. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on how well the Virginia Preschool Initiative promotes readiness in all key developmental domains assessed. Appropriation Act - Item 117 H.e. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the cost-savings agreements made and the adjusted state shares so approved as related to contiguous school divisions and consolidation or sharing of educational, administrative, or support services. **Code of Virginia - § 22.1-98.2 (A.)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the use of the funds appropriated for learning loss recovery, additional operating and infrastructure support, and the use of school division pass-through federal Elementary and Secondary School Education Relief funds used since 2020, and shall specify amounts obligated and expensed based on reporting categories as prescribed by the Department of Education, including how funds address performance gains or losses related to reading and mathematics and support preparation and implementation of the Virginia Literacy Act. **Appropriation Act - Item 137 C.47.c. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report that reflects all Child Care and Development Fund (CCDF) expenditures from the previous fiscal year, current grant balances, as well as all anticipated spending for the current and two subsequent fiscal years. Identified spending should, at a minimum, be broken down by subsidies (mandated and discretionary), administrative costs, and quality efforts; and should report, by locality, the number of subsidies (mandated and discretionary) provided, number of providers receiving CCDF dollars, the overall number of child care providers, and the waitlist for services. **Appropriation Act - Item 125.10 B.2.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the Literary Fund loan issuance , including details of: 1) loan applications received in the prior fiscal year by locality, project, and amount; 2) loans issued in the prior fiscal year by locality, project, and amount; 3) the schedule of loan interest rates and the basis for those rates; 4) loans issued for school consolidation projects and the projected impact of those school consolidations; and 5) the impact of loans issued to date on the Literary Fund cash balance, outstanding loan balance, and projected asset base. **Appropriation Act - Item 125 C.13.b.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Summary report on the use of funds appropriated in fiscal year 2024 for the Flexible Funding Supplement and on the use of pass-through federal Elementary and Secondary School Emergency Relief funds used since 2020, including amounts obligated and expensed based on reporting categories as prescribed by the Department of Education, and how funds address performance gains or losses related to reading and mathematics and support

preparation and implementation of the Virginia Literacy Act. Appropriation Act - Item 125 B.30. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual consolidated report on the program effectiveness and available outcome measures, including student performance indicators, with respect to teacher residency partnerships between university teacher preparation programs and the Petersburg, Norfolk, and Richmond City school divisions and any other university teacher preparation programs and hard-to-staff school divisions to help improve new teacher training and retention for hard-to-staff schools. **Appropriation Act - Item 124 Q.2. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual progress reports from the participating school divisions receiving funding from a Targeted Extended/Enriched School Year and Year-round School grant, including an executive summary of the program's overall status and levels of measured success. **Appropriation Act - Item 124 M.6.b** (Special Session I, 2024) - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Initial report on the progress of toward improving services to students with disabilities, including (i) the estimated costs, requirements, and timeline to implement the Virginia IEP data system and template; (ii) a plan for the Department of Education to begin providing technical assistance and coaching to local school divisions; (iii) the status of reviews, form updates, and worksheet development relating to referral, evaluation, reevaluation, and eligibility; and (iv) estimated costs and the timeline to develop and implement high-quality professional development to support (a) the implementation of referral, evaluation, reevaluation, and eligibility guidance, forms, and worksheets; (b) the effective utilization of the Virginia IEP data system and template; and (c) the implementation of instructional practices to support the provision of specially designed instruction in inclusive settings. [Reporting requirements of Chapter 468, Enactment Clause 5., of the 2024 Acts of Assembly, are identical.] **Chapter 502 Enactment Clause 5. (Regular Session, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on any forfeited federal grant funding as a result of not fulfilling the specifications of a grant. **Appropriation Act - Item § 4-8.02 d. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the compiled results of the school breakfast program, including chronic absenteeism rates, student attendance and tardy arrivals, office discipline referrals, student achievement measures, teachers' and administrators' responses to the impact of the program on student hunger, student attentiveness, and overall classroom learning environment before and after implementation, and the financial impact on the division's school food program. **Appropriation Act - Item 125 C.29.c.3**) (**Special Session I, 2024**) - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the plan to implement a new state assessment system, including a revised timeframe; estimated short- and long-term costs, including the costs to transition to the new system; staffing and training needs; key milestones; and project deliverables. **Appropriation Act - Item 119 A.2.a.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Updates to the plan for implementation of revised Virginia Standards of Learning summative assessments of proficiency developed pursuant to Enactment Clause 1, § 2. of Chapter 760 of the 2022 Acts of Assembly, including a revised timeframe; estimated short- and long-term costs, including the costs to transition to the new system; staffing and training needs; key milestones; and project deliverables. **Chapter 760 Enactment Clause 1.**, § 3. (**Regular Session, 2022**) - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the projected general funds needed for early childhood care and education for the upcoming two fiscal years based on cost of quality rate per child in order to (i) maintain the current number of slots, (ii) increase the number of slots using a projected growth rate, and (iii) increase the number of slots to fully accommodate parent demand and eliminate waitlists. **Code of Virginia - § 22.1-289.03 (D.)** - [*11/15/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of all scholarship foundations receiving donations for which tax credits were awarded pursuant to Article 13.3 (§ 58.1-439.25 et seq.) of Title 58.1, Code of Virginia. The list shall report such scholarships for the 12-month period ending on the immediately preceding June 30. Code of Virginia - § 58.1-439.27 (B.) - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the plan for creating a new program to deliver flexible mental health funds to divisions, including: (i) a proposed vision and goals for Virginia's school-based mental health program and action steps to meet these goals; (ii) proposed outcome measures to determine program success; (iii) a recommendation on the amount of funding that should be appropriated annually; (iv) a proposed funding mechanism to ensure funding flexibility and consistency over time; and (v) a structure for providing technical assistance and evaluation capabilities that will ensure the program is positively impacting the outcomes of students. **Appropriation Act - Item 117 M. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the school construction assistance grant program. Appropriation Act - Item 125 C.42.d. (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the updated plan for comprehensive public reporting on early childhood expenditures, outcomes, and program quality to replace the reporting requirement set forth in Item 145.C.14.1.5) of the 2021 Appropriation Act, and shall: consider the components included in that reporting requirement, include all publicly-funded providers as defined in Chapter 860 and Chapter 861 of the 2020 Acts of Assembly, identify any fiscal, legislative, or regulatory barriers to implementing such public reporting, and consider integration with the Department of Education's School Quality Profiles. Appropriation Act - Item 125.10 D.9.e. (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual comprehensive report on the number of calculated slots and funding allocated to each local program or pilot provider, and the number of such slots that have been filled, including funding and the number of slots used to serve a student in a public school and non-public school setting, the number of three-year olds served, waitlist slots requested, offered, and provided, and the number of students served whose families are at or below 130 percent poverty, above 130 percent but at or below 200 percent of poverty, above 200 percent but at or below 350 percent of poverty, and above 350 percent of poverty. **Appropriation Act - Item 125.10 D.9.d.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/31/2024]

Department of Emergency Management

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Report on annual disaster expenditures and contracting, and shall: i) specify by event and state agency or locality, the amount spent per year from the Disaster Recovery Fund separate from any other state, local, federal or private contributions; ii) identify any Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) reimbursements received during the previous fiscal year, itemizing for which event such reimbursements were made; and iii) any contracts executed during a disaster and the expenditures and purposes for which they were executed. **Appropriation Act - Item 401 A.2.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the assessment of emergencies and disasters that have been authorized sum sufficient funding by the Governor and justification to support continuing sum sufficient funding longer than one year for a locally declared emergency (or disaster), three years for a state declared disaster, and five years for a nationally declared disaster, and shall identify any disasters that can be closed due to fulfillment of the state's obligations. **Appropriation Act - Item 401 A.1. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the State Coordinator of Emergency Management on the Virginia Comprehensive Emergency Management Report. Code of Virginia - § 44-146.18:4 (B.) - [*11/1/2024*]

Department of Energy

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on any federal or other non-general funds available for the purposes of waste coal and garbage of bituminous coal remediation in the coal fields region of the Commonwealth that have been identified and applied for, and any resulting funding. **Appropriation Act - Item 108 G. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the implementation and administration of the Electric Vehicle Rebate Program, including recommendations of the Department of Energy or the Electric Vehicle Rebate Program Advisory Council, and an assessment of the rebate and enhanced rebate, a recommendation on whether the Fund allocation set forth in subsection B of Code of Virginia § 45.2-1731 should be adjusted, and a recommendation on whether an income cap should be established to determine the eligibility of purchasers for a rebate. **Code of Virginia - § 45.2-1732** - [12/1/2024]

Department of Environmental Quality

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual joint report by the Department of Conservation and Recreation, the Department of Housing and Community Development, and the Department of Energy describing the Commonwealth's participation in the Regional Greenhouse Gas Initiative (RGGI), the annual reduction in greenhouse gas emissions, the revenues collected and deposited in the interest-bearing account maintained by the Department of Conservation and Recreation for the RGGI program, and a description of each way in which money was expended during the fiscal year. **Code of Virginia - § 10.1-1330 (D.)** - [1/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the administration of the Virginia Electric Vehicle Grant Fund (the Fund) and the Virginia Electric Vehicle Grant Program (the Program), including the number of grants awarded, the number of vehicles or equipment replaced, the number of jobs supported, and, to the extent available, the general environmental or health impact of the Fund and Program. **Code of Virginia - § 10.1-1322.5** (G.) - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual progress report on the combined sewer overflow (CSO) outfall that discharges into the Chesapeake Bay Watershed. Chapter 827 Enactment Clause 4. (Regular Session, 2017) - [1/1/2024]

Department of Fire Programs

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the work group convened to identify and analyze options to help ensure that local government employees who respond to emergencies that expose them to toxic materials have appropriate preemptive and ongoing health care and are able to pay any health expenses related to such emergency and

its aftereffects that are not covered by relevant health insurance plans, and shall consider: (i) options for creating and determining eligibility for a grant program to assist local government employee responders, factors that would qualify an event as an emergency for which such grants may be awarded, and what other emergencies in the past 15 years could or should qualify; (ii) a detailed plan for administering grants and moneys to support such grant program; (iii) a review of relevant approaches used in other states and at the federal level for assisting such responders; (iv) identification of the appropriate body to invest and manage the funds; (v) a detailed plan for providing annual cancer screenings for eligible local government employee responders; and (vi) what types of out-of-pocket expenses should be addressed by grant funding. [Reporting requirements of Chapter 174, Enactment Clause 1., of the 2024 Acts of Assembly, are identical.] **Chapter 363 Enactment Clause 1. (Regular Session, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

Department of General Services

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the operations and maintenance costs of all buildings controlled, maintained, and operated by the Department of General Services. The report shall include, but not be limited to, the cost and fund source associated with the following: utilities, maintenance and repairs, security, custodial services, groundskeeping, direct administration and other overhead, and any other operations or maintenance costs for the most recently concluded fiscal year. The amount of unleased space in each building shall also be reported. **Appropriation Act - Item 71 A.3. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on value engineering of state agency capital outlay projects. Code of Virginia - § 2.2-1133 (D.) - [9/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the full evaluation, details, findings, and recommendations regarding the utilization of two currently owned state properties for potential development of a new state employee office building; such properties are (i) the site originally designated in project 194-18528 at the corner of 7th and Main Streets (former site of the Virginia Employment Commission), and (ii) the site of the current Virginia Department of Transportation (VDOT) Annex Building, located at 1401 East Broad Street, including: (i) timeline and cost estimates for options for a new state office building on either site, to include consideration of renovating and/or demolishing any existing structure and steps and timeline of any necessary property transfers, (ii) suggested total facility size and scope requirements as they comply with cited current general industry-acceptable space standards and with consideration to any specific space or operational needs of agencies occupying the Monroe Building and the conference space offered in the Monroe Building; (iii) consideration of whether such new state agency facility requires adjacent additional parking for agency tenants; and (iv) timeline and cost estimates for necessary and critical upkeep to the Monroe Building to ensure ongoing tenant safety. **Appropriation Act - Item C-3.50 B. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Consolidated report of all public bodies on all completed capital projects in excess of \$2 million, which report shall include at a minimum (i) the procurement method utilized, (ii) the project budget, (iii) the actual project cost, (iv) the expected timeline, (v) the actual completion time, (vi) if such project was a construction management or design-build project, the qualifications that made the project complex, and (vii) any post-project issues. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-4383 (B.)** - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on (i) the number of projects reviewed pursuant to Code of Virginia § 2.2-4380 and Code of Virginia § 2.2-4381 and (ii) for each project (a) the identity of the state public body or covered institution and a description of each such project, (b) the estimated cost of the project at the time of the Department's review, (c) the decision made by the Department concerning the proposed procurement method, and (d) if such project was a construction management or design-build project, the qualifications that made such project complex, and (e) the final procurement method used by the state public body or covered institution. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-4383 (A.)** - [12/1/2024]

Department of Health

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Monthly report of the work group convened to (i) evaluate the methods by which vaccines and other medications necessary to treat or prevent the spread of COVID-19 are made available to the public, (ii) identify and develop a plan to implement specific actions necessary to ensure such vaccines and other medications are equitably distributed in the Commonwealth to ensure all residents of the Commonwealth are able to access such vaccines and other medications, and (iii) make recommendations for any statutory, regulatory, or budgetary actions necessary to implement such plan. [January 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 291 I. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [*1*/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Monthly report of the work group convened to (i) evaluate the methods by which vaccines and other medications necessary to treat or prevent the spread of COVID-19 are made available to the public, (ii) identify and develop a plan to implement specific actions necessary to ensure such vaccines and other medications are equitably distributed in the Commonwealth to ensure all residents of the Commonwealth are able to access such vaccines and other medications, and (iii) make recommendations for any statutory, regulatory, or budgetary actions necessary to implement such plan. [February 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 291 I.** (**Special Session I, 2023**) - [2/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Monthly report of the work group convened to (i) evaluate the methods by which vaccines and other medications necessary to treat or prevent the spread of COVID-19 are made available to the public, (ii) identify and develop a plan to implement specific actions necessary to ensure such vaccines and other medications are equitably distributed in the Commonwealth to ensure all residents of the Commonwealth are able to access such vaccines and other medications, and (iii) make recommendations for any statutory, regulatory, or budgetary actions necessary to implement such plan. [March 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 291 I.** (**Special Session I, 2023**) - [3/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Monthly report of the work group convened to (i) evaluate the methods by which vaccines and other medications necessary to treat or prevent the spread of COVID-19 are made available to the public, (ii) identify and develop a plan to implement specific actions necessary to ensure such vaccines and other medications are equitably distributed in the Commonwealth to ensure all residents of the Commonwealth are able to access such vaccines and other medications, and (iii) make recommendations for any statutory, regulatory, or budgetary actions necessary to implement such plan. [April 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 291 I.** (Special Session I, 2023) - [4/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Monthly report of the work group convened to (i) evaluate the methods by which vaccines and other medications necessary to treat or prevent the spread of COVID-19 are made available to the public, (ii) identify and develop a plan to implement specific actions necessary to ensure such vaccines and other medications are equitably distributed in the Commonwealth to ensure all residents of the Commonwealth are able to access such vaccines and other medications, and (iii) make recommendations for any statutory, regulatory, or budgetary actions necessary to implement such plan. [May 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 291 I.** (Special Session I, 2023) - [5/1/2024]

 $\underline{OVERDUE}$ - Monthly report of the work group convened to (i) evaluate the methods by which vaccines and other medications necessary to treat or prevent the spread of COVID-19 are made available to the public, (ii) identify and develop a plan to implement specific actions necessary to ensure such vaccines and other medications are equitably distributed in the Commonwealth to ensure all residents of the Commonwealth are able to access such vaccines and other medications, and (iii) make recommendations for any statutory, regulatory, or budgetary actions necessary to implement such plan. [June 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 291 I.** (Special Session I, 2023) - [6/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Report on the effectiveness of the long acting reversible contraceptives (LARC) program, including impacts on morbidity, reduction in abortions and unplanned pregnancies, and impacts on maternal health such as an increase in the length of time between births, metrics used to measure results, actual program expenditures, and projected expenditures. **Appropriation Act - Item 278 F.2. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual progress report on the Emergency Department Care Coordination Program (EDCC), including, but not limited to: (i) the participation rate of hospitals and health systems, providers and subscribing health plans; (ii) strategies for sustaining the program and methods to continue to improve care coordination; and (iii) the impact on health care utilization and quality goals such as reducing the frequency of visits by high-volume Emergency Department utilizers and avoiding duplication of health care services. **Appropriation Act - Item 283 B.3. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report of all gifts, donations, grants and bequests accepted; the names of the donors; and the respective amounts contributed by each donor to the Virginia Pregnant Women Support Fund. Code of Virginia - 32.1-11.6 (B.) - [10/1/2024]

 $\underline{OVERDUE}$ - Quarterly status report on program spending that indicates whether spending is consistent with the available appropriation. (Q1 FY2025) **Appropriation Act - Item 283 G.2.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/31/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the data collected pursuant to subsection F of § 32.1-276.5 of the Code of Virginia , including the value of (i) the amount of charity care, discounted care, or other financial assistance provided by each hospital under its financial assistance policy that is required to be reported in accordance with subsection F of § 32.1-276.5 of the Code of Virginia, and (ii) the amount of uncollected bad debt, including any uncollected bad debt from payment plans entered into in accordance with subsection C of § 32.1-137.09 of the Code of Virginia. **Code of Virginia** - § 32.1-23.5 - [11/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Report on the review of the financial and operational status of the Department of Health, including a review of each program area; an assessment of budget, fiscal, procurement, human resources, and grant management functions; identification of all measures that have been put in place to ensure adequate central oversight and internal controls; and development and implementation of a corrective action plan for any organizational deficiencies uncovered during this review. **Appropriation Act - Item 283 G.1. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/15/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the number of procedures approved for payment pursuant to § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia, including a description of the nature of the fetal abnormality, to the extent permitted by law, as required for

eligibility under § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia. (December 2023) Appropriation Act - Item 291 G. (Special Session I, 2023) - [*1/31/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the number of procedures approved for payment pursuant to § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia, including a description of the nature of the fetal abnormality, to the extent permitted by law, as required for eligibility under § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia. (January 2024) **Appropriation Act - Item 291 G. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [2/29/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the number of procedures approved for payment pursuant to § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia, including a description of the nature of the fetal abnormality, to the extent permitted by law, as required for eligibility under § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia. (February 2024) **Appropriation Act - Item 291 G. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [*3/31/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the number of procedures approved for payment pursuant to § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia, including a description of the nature of the fetal abnormality, to the extent permitted by law, as required for eligibility under § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia. (March 2024) **Appropriation Act - Item 291 G. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [4/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the number of procedures approved for payment pursuant to § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia, including a description of the nature of the fetal abnormality, to the extent permitted by law, as required for eligibility under § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia. (April 2024) **Appropriation Act - Item 291 G. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [*5/31/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the number of procedures approved for payment pursuant to § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia, including a description of the nature of the fetal abnormality, to the extent permitted by law, as required for eligibility under § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia. (May 2024) **Appropriation Act - Item 291 G. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [6/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the number of procedures approved for payment pursuant to § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia, including a description of the nature of the fetal abnormality, to the extent permitted by law, as required for eligibility under § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia. (June 2024) **Appropriation Act - Item 275 F. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [7/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the number of procedures approved for payment pursuant to § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia, including a description of the nature of the fetal abnormality, to the extent permitted by law, as required for eligibility under § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia. (July 2024) **Appropriation Act - Item 275 F. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [8/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the number of procedures approved for payment pursuant to § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia, including a description of the nature of the fetal abnormality, to the extent permitted by law, as required for eligibility under § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia. (August 2024) **Appropriation Act - Item 275 F. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual policy review of criteria and levels of concern for certain toxic substances used in determining whether to issue a Fish Consumption Advisory. **Code of Virginia - § 32.1-248.01** - [*10/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the criteria for distributing funds, including specific goals and outcome measures, to community-based programs that provide patient assistance, education, and family-centered support for individuals suffering from sickle cell disease. **Appropriation Act - Item 279 N. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the patients who have been removed or diverted from the Virginia Medication Assistance Program (VA MAP), formerly AIDS Drug Assistance Program, due to budget considerations. Appropriation Act - Item 275 E. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report of services provided by dental hygienists pursuant to the "remote supervision" protocol, including their impact upon the oral health of the citizens of the Commonwealth. **Code of Virginia - § 54.1-2722 (E.)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report of the Office of Emergency Medical Services on the amount of funding for each hospital, eligible for funding from the Trauma Center Fund, that receives patients through Virginia State Police's (VSP) med-flight operations in the Richmond area in order to support the paramedics or flight nurses provided by Chesterfield County, and shall take into account the overall costs of such paramedics or flight nurses, excluding any direct state appropriation, and determine a cost allocation for the hospital based on their share of the total number of VSP med-flight patients transported to the hospital for the prior fiscal year. **Appropriation Act - Item 272 B.2.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the inventory of all fees collected by the Department of Health (the Agency) for its operations that: (i) lists every fee collected by the Agency; (ii) provides the legal authority for each fee and whether or not the Agency has discretion to change it; (iii) contains the amount of the fee and the revenue generated by the fee over the prior three fiscal years; (iv) lists the last time the fee was increased or decreased; and (v) whether the fee is sufficient to cover the costs of the activity for which it is collected, including a recommendation on the fee amount that is appropriate. Appropriation Act - Item 283 H. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the status of current grants issued by the Office of Grants Administration, including the grantor and grant name, award amount, duration, expenditure data, number of grant funded positions, and commitment of state funds. **Appropriation Act - Item 283 F. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [10/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the number of procedures approved for payment pursuant to § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia, including a description of the nature of the fetal abnormality, to the extent permitted by law, as required for eligibility under § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia. (September 2024) **Appropriation Act - Item 275 F. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*10/31/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the number of procedures approved for payment pursuant to § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia, including a description of the nature of the fetal abnormality, to the extent permitted by law, as required for eligibility under § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia. (October 2024) **Appropriation Act - Item 275 F. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/30/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the cost analysis of implementing pending federal Per- and Polyfluorinated Substances (PFAS) regulations for Virginia local water systems and to implement pending federal Environmental Protection Agency Copper Rules for water system lead service lines, including the results of the cost analysis, possible funding models, and federal funding that may be available. **Appropriation Act - Item 280 G. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the number of procedures approved for payment pursuant to § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia, including a description of the nature of the fetal abnormality, to the extent permitted by law, as required for eligibility under § 32.1-92.2, Code of Virginia. (November 2024) **Appropriation Act - Item 275 F. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*12/31/2024*]

Department of Housing and Community Development

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the outcomes associated with closed projects that received a grant from the Virginia Growth and Opportunity Fund, including itemized information that details the project name, the Regional Council, GO Virginia investment type (regional per capita, competitive, or Economic Resilience and Recovery), GO Virginia strategy, program year, date of award, committed match, anticipated project outcomes, and actual project outcomes. **Appropriation Act - Item 103 N.6.b. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*12/1/2024*]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the Virginia Community Development Financial Institutions Fund and Program, including the number of projects funded; the geographic distribution of the projects; the costs of the Program; and the outcomes, including the number and total amount of loans, grants, and forgivable loans deployed, the number and type of jobs created or retained, and other community revitalization projects associated with the Program. **Code of Virginia** - \S 36-140.01 (E.) - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the strategies developed and the progress on implementation for housing individuals with serious mental illness. **Appropriation Act - Item 114 H. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [*1/10/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the grant awards and expenditures from the Virginia Growth and Opportunity Fund, including, but not be limited to, total appropriations made or transferred to the fund, total grants awarded, total expenditures from the fund, cash balances, and balances available for future commitments, and shall further summarize such amounts by the allocations provided in paragraph Item 115.N.2. of 2022 Appropriation Act, including amounts allocated to support organizational and capacity building activities, amounts allocated to regional councils based on each region's share of the state population, and amounts to be awarded on a competitive basis. [Q2 FY2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 115 N.6.a. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [*1/31/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the grant awards and expenditures from the Virginia Growth and Opportunity Fund, including, but not be limited to, total appropriations made or transferred to the fund, total grants awarded, total expenditures from the fund, cash balances, and balances available for future commitments, and shall further summarize such amounts by the allocations provided in paragraph Item 115.N.2. of 2023 Appropriation Act, including amounts allocated to support organizational and capacity building activities, amounts allocated to regional councils based on each region's share of the state population, and amounts to be awarded on a competitive basis. [Q3 FY2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 115 N.6.a. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [4/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the grant awards and expenditures from the Virginia Growth and Opportunity Fund, including, but not be limited to, total appropriations made or transferred to the fund, total grants awarded, total expenditures from the fund, cash balances, and balances available for future commitments, and shall further summarize such amounts by the allocations provided in paragraph Item 103.N.2. of 2024 Appropriation Act, including amounts allocated to support organizational and capacity building activities, amounts allocated to regional councils based on each region's share of the state population, and amounts to be awarded on a competitive basis. [Q4 FY2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 103 N.6.a. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [7/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the grant awards and expenditures from the Virginia Growth and Opportunity Fund, including, but not be limited to, total appropriations made or transferred to the fund, total grants awarded, total expenditures from the fund, cash balances, and balances available for future commitments, and shall further summarize such amounts by the allocations provided in paragraph Item 103.N.2. of 2024 Appropriation Act, including amounts allocated to support organizational and capacity building activities, amounts allocated to regional councils based on each region's share of the state population, and amounts to be awarded on a competitive basis. [Q1 FY2025] **Appropriation Act - Item 103 N.6.a. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*10/31/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual status report on the establishment of a child care facility for the benefit of state employees near the seat of state government in Richmond, Virginia, including operations, development timeline, and state employees served or expected to be served. **Appropriation Act - Item 103 U.3. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Plan outlining the proposed uses of the Virginia Housing Trust Fund that have been appropriated for fiscal year 2015, including the impact of the loans and grants awarded through the fund, including but not limited to, (i) the number of affordable rental housing units repaired or newly constructed, (ii) the number of individuals receiving down payment and/or closing assistance, and (iii) the accomplishments and progress in reducing homelessness achieved by the additional support provided through the fund. [Includes reporting requirements of Item 102.E.2. of the 2024 Appropriation Act.] **Code of Virginia - § 36-142 (E.)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly performance report pursuant to the Virginia Telecommunications Initiative by grant recipient and year on the following metrics: (1) number of passings; (2) grant dollars expended by fund source (State and Local Recovery Fund, Capital Project Fund, general fund state grants and match); (3) contract performance period, and ontime progress towards project delivery; (4) maximum advertised project speeds available; and, (5) achievement of key project milestones; and including an evaluation of any projects under risk of incompletion or underperformance, and a reason for the project's delay. [Q1 FY2025] **Appropriation Act - Item 103 L.6.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the homeless programs, including, but not limited to, the number of (i) emergency shelter beds, (ii) transitional housing units, (iii) single room occupancy dwellings, (iv) homeless intervention programs, (v) homeless prevention programs, and (vi) the number of homeless individuals supported by the permanent housing state funding on a locality and statewide basis and the accomplishments achieved by the additional state funding provided to the program in the first year. The report shall also include the number of Virginians served by these programs, the costs of the programs, and the financial and in-kind support provided by localities and nonprofit groups in these programs. **Appropriation Act - Item 102 B. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/4/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the progress of broadband expansion projects across the Commonwealth funded through VATI and BEAD, including (i) the fiber mileage constructed, (ii) the locations passed, (iii) the timelines for remaining contracted projects, (iv) the amount of grant funding expended, and (v) the number of projects extended and the rationale for such extensions. [Reporting requirements of Chapter 799, Enactment Clause 2., of the 2024 Acts of Assembly, are identical.] **Chapter 822 Enactment Clause 2.** (**Regular Session, 2024**) - [*12/1/2024*]

Department of Human Resource Management

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on state employees who have been transferred for a limited period of time from one state agency to another without transferring appropriations. (4Q CY 2023) Code of Virginia - § 2.2-607 (B.) - [1/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on state employees who have been transferred for a limited period of time from one state agency to another without transferring appropriations. (1Q CY 2024) Code of Virginia - § 2.2-607 (B.) - [4/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report detailing the changes to the state employee health benefits program involving premiums, benefits, carriers, or provider networks schedule affecting the upcoming Plan Year. Appropriation Act - Item 86 A. (Special Session I, 2023) - [5/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on state employees who have been transferred for a limited period of time from one state agency to another without transferring appropriations, including the funding amount and funding sources from the agencies that are covering the payroll for such employees. (2Q CY 2024) [Includes reporting requirements for Item 44, 2024 Appropriation Act.] **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-607 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the gain sharing program for use by agencies detailing identified savings and their usage. Appropriation Act - Item 469 F. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on state employees who have been transferred for a limited period of time from one state agency to another without transferring appropriations, including the funding amount and funding sources from the agencies that are covering the payroll for such employees. (3Q CY 2024) [Includes reporting requirements for Item 44, 2024 Appropriation Act.] **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-607 (B.)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the renewal cost of the state employee health insurance program premiums that will go into effect on July 1, 2025, including the impact of the renewal cost on employee and employer premiums and a valuation of liabilities as required by Other Post Employment Benefits reporting standards. **Appropriation Act - Item 74 G.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the recommended workers' compensation premiums for state agencies for the following biennium, including the basis for the department's recommendations, the number and amount of workers' compensation settlements concluded in the previous fiscal year, and the impact of those settlements on the workers' compensation program's reserves. **Appropriation Act - Item 74 F.1. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*10/30/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the number of Workers' Compensation Claims filed pursuant to § 65.2-107 of the Code of Virginia, the average cost of claims, and the number of claims which are limited based on the 52-week cap. **Appropriation Act - Item 74 J. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/15/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the Ombudsman on the activities regarding employees and the state health plan, including the impact of the renewal cost of employee and employer premiums. Code of Virginia - 2.2-2818 (L.9.) - [12/1/2024]

Department of Juvenile Justice

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Report on the impact, results, and related actions of the transformation plan developed to provide more effective and efficient services for juveniles, using data-based decision-making, that improves outcomes and safely reduces the number of juveniles housed in state-operated juvenile correctional centers, consistent with public safety. **Appropriation Act - Item 413 B.3. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Report on the comprehensive evaluation of the rehabilitative programs for youth in direct care to ensure they align with national evidence-based practices, in accordance with the recommendations in the Joint Legislative Audit and Review Commission's 2021 report entitled "Virginia's Juvenile Justice System," and shall include an assessment of whether the Department of Juvenile Justice has sufficient staffing levels to support such evidence-based programming and, if necessary, provide recommendations to address staffing shortfalls based on successful recruitment and retention practices in other states. **Appropriation Act - Item 414 B. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*12*/*1*/2024]

Department of Labor and Industry

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the state's minimum wage program; the state's anti-discrimination in payment of wage program; the state's anti-discrimination in worker misclassification program; and the state's prevailing wage rate program. **Appropriation Act - Item 349 B.1.-4.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [*11/1/2024*]

Department of Medical Assistance Services

 $\underline{OVERDUE}$ - Report on the findings and recommendations of the work group convened to evaluate the criteria for hospitals to qualify for disproportionate share hospital (DSH) payments, and shall evaluate current DSH criteria, including the Medicaid inpatient utilization rate, to determine changes that are necessary to reflect the impact from the Commonwealth's expansion of Medicaid in 2019, and shall recommend a new Medicaid inpatient utilization threshold to qualify for DSH payments to ensure that those hospitals with the largest uncompensated care costs are receiving appropriate DSH payments. Appropriation Act - Item 292 GG. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the expenditures for the prior fiscal year that ended on June 30 that includes the expenditures associated with changes in services and eligibility made in the Medicaid and FAMIS programs adopted by the General Assembly in the past session(s). The report shall also include expenditures related to changes in services and eligibility adopted in a General Assembly Session for five fiscal years beginning from the first year the policy impacted expenditures in the Medicaid and FAMIS programs, and each funding change shall be reported separately and show the impact by fiscal year. **Appropriation Act - Item 292 B.3.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Report on all costs, placements, and services associated with the additional slots added in Paragraphs J.4.a, J.4.b., and J.4.c. of Item 313 of the 2023 Appropriation Act. Appropriation Act - Item 288 L.4.c. (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the number of hospital readmissions, the cost, and the primary diagnosis of such readmissions when patients are readmitted to a hospital for the same or a similar diagnosis within 30 days of discharge, excluding planned readmissions, obstetrical readmissions, admissions to critical access hospitals, or in any case where the patient was originally discharged against medical advice. [Q4 FY23] **Appropriation Act - Item 304 III. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [*1*/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly expenditure report of the Medicaid program in relation to the agency's actual appropriation. [December 2023] **Appropriation Act - Item 308 B.1.** (Special Session I, 2023) - [1/20/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report summarizing managed care encounter data by service category. [Q2 FY 2024] Appropriation Act - Item 308 B.2. (Special Session I, 2023) - [2/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly expenditure report of the Medicaid program in relation to the agency's actual appropriation. [January 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 308 B.1. (Special Session I, 2023**) - [2/20/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on Medicaid expenditures for diabetic and weight loss drugs. [Q2 FY2024] Appropriation Act - Item 304 ZZZZ.3. (Special Session I, 2023) - [3/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the number of applications processed on a monthly basis by the Cover Virginia Call Center, including payments made to the contractor. [Q2 FY 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 308 O.2.** (Special Session I, 2023) - [3/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly expenditure report of the Medicaid program in relation to the agency's actual appropriation. [February 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 308 B.1. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [*3/20/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the number of hospital readmissions, the cost, and the primary diagnosis of such readmissions when patients are readmitted to a hospital for the same or a similar diagnosis within 30 days of discharge, excluding planned readmissions, obstetrical readmissions, admissions to critical access hospitals, or in any case where the patient was originally discharged against medical advice. [Q1 FY24] **Appropriation Act - Item 304 III. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [4/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly expenditure report of the Medicaid program in relation to the agency's actual appropriation. [March 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 308 B.1. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [4/20/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report summarizing managed care encounter data by service category. [Q3 FY 2024] Appropriation Act - Item 308 B.2. (Special Session I, 2023) - [5/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly expenditure report of the Medicaid program in relation to the agency's actual appropriation. [April 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 308 B.1.** (Special Session I, 2023) - [5/20/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on Medicaid expenditures for diabetic and weight loss drugs. [Q3 FY2024] Appropriation Act - Item 304 ZZZZ.3. (Special Session I, 2023) - [6/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the number of applications processed on a monthly basis by the Cover Virginia Call Center, including payments made to the contractor. [Q3 FY 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 308 O.2. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [6/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report of the inventory of all proposed changes to the Commonwealth of Virginia's managed care contract to be included in the reprocurement for Cardinal Care Managed Care program awarded under RFP 13330 as compared to the existing managed care contract, including a description of how each change will impact the Medicaid program, the legal authorization for such change, and any fiscal impact. **Chapter 1, 2024 SSI, Item 304. BBBBB.** (2024) - [6/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly expenditure report of the Medicaid program in relation to the agency's actual appropriation. [May 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 308 B.1. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [6/20/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the number of hospital readmissions, the cost, and the primary diagnosis of such readmissions when patients are readmitted to a hospital for the same or a similar diagnosis within 30 days of discharge, excluding planned readmissions, obstetrical readmissions, admissions to critical access hospitals, or in any case where the patient was originally discharged against medical advice. [Q2 FY24] **Appropriation Act - Item 288 AA. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [7/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly expenditure report of the Medicaid program in relation to the agency's actual appropriation. [June 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 292 B.1. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [7/20/2024] <u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report summarizing managed care encounter data by service category. [Q4 FY 2024] Appropriation Act - Item 292 B.2. (Special Session I, 2024) - [8/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the operations and costs of the Medicaid Cover Virginia Call Center, including the number of calls received on a monthly basis, the purpose of the call, the number of applications for Medicaid submitted through the call center, and the costs of the contract. **Appropriation Act - Item 292 N.1. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [8/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly expenditure report of the Medicaid program in relation to the agency's actual appropriation. [July 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 292 B.1.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [8/20/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on all supplemental payments made to hospitals through the Medicaid program for the previous three fiscal years, and shall include information for each hospital and by type of supplemental payment (Disproportionate Share Hospital, Graduate Medical Education, Indirect Medical Education, Upper Payment Limit program, and others); the total Medicaid payments from all sources and the percentage of overall payments that are supplemental payments; and a description of each type of supplemental payment and the methodology used to calculate the payments. **Appropriation Act - Item 288 KK. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on spending and utilization trends within Medicaid managed care, with detailed population and service information and including an analysis and report on the underlying reasons for these trends, the agency's and managed care organizations (MCOs) initiatives to address undesirable trends, and the impact of those initiatives. **Appropriation Act - Item 288 R.3. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the current version of the Section 1115 waiver plan for Serious Mental Illness (SMI), including any proposed service modifications, all potential fiscal implications (including cost savings) and a timeline for implementation. **Appropriation Act - Item 288 XX.2.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on Medicaid expenditures for diabetic and weight loss drugs. [Q4 FY2024] Appropriation Act - Item 304 ZZZZ.3. (Special Session I, 2023) - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the number of applications processed on a monthly basis by the Cover Virginia Call Center, including payments made to the contractor. [Q4 FY 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 292 N.2. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report for the most recently completed fiscal year on the revenue collected from the coverage assessment, expenditures for purposes authorized by the 2023 Appropriation Act, and the year-end coverage assessment balance in the Health Care Coverage Assessment Fund, including a complete and itemized listing of all administrative costs included in the coverage assessment; and the revenue collected from the payment rate assessment, expenditures for purposes authorized by the 2023 Appropriation Act, and the year-end assessment balance in the Health Care Provider Payment Rate Assessment Fund. [Includes reporting requirements of § 3-5.15 G. of the 2024 Appropriation Act.] **Appropriation Act - Item 3-5.14 E. and 3-5.15 G. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly expenditure report of the Medicaid program in relation to the agency's actual appropriation. [August 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 292 B.1. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/20/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual progress report on developing and implementing guidelines for a statewide Collaborative Care Model program. Appropriation Act - Item 288 AAAAA. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the previous fiscal year on the amount of revenue collected from civil money penalties (CMP) and the spending activities of these funds. Appropriation Act - Item 292 P.5. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the activities of the Medicaid Physician and Managed Care Liaison Committee convened to investigate the implementation of quality, cost-effective health care initiatives, to identify means to increase provider participation in the Medicaid program, to remove administrative obstacles to quality, cost-effective patient care, and to address other matters as raised by the department or members of the committee. **Appropriation Act - Item 288 II. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the efforts to determine if individuals applying for and enrolled in the Medicaid and CHIP programs are eligible for alternative health care coverage, including potential strategies to enhance coverage identifications. **Appropriation Act - Item 292 FF. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the number of hospital readmissions, the cost, and the primary diagnosis of such readmissions when patients are readmitted to a hospital for the same or a similar diagnosis within 30 days of discharge, excluding planned readmissions, obstetrical readmissions, admissions to critical access hospitals, or in any case where

the patient was originally discharged against medical advice. [Q3 FY24] **Appropriation Act - Item 288 AA. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [10/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly expenditure report of the Medicaid program in relation to the agency's actual appropriation. [September 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 292 B.1.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [*10/20/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the implementation of the new managed care contracts. (Q1 FY2025) Appropriation Act - Item 288 T.5. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of managed care organizations relating to Medicaid Community Mental Health Rehabilitation Services on: (i) the number of providers in their network and their geographic locations; (ii) the total number of provider terminations by year since fiscal year 2018 and the number terminated with and without cause; (iii) the localities the terminated providers served; and (iv) the number of Medicaid members the providers were serving prior to termination of their provider contract. **Appropriation Act - Item 288 P. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the increase in cost recovery activities, as well as the areas of audit targeted by contingency fee contractors. **Appropriation Act - Item 288 W. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report summarizing managed care encounter data by service category. [Q1 FY 2025] Appropriation Act - Item 292 B.2. (Special Session I, 2024) - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the analysis of the implications of amending the financial eligibility standards for individuals receiving services under the Family and Individual Support Waiver, Community Living Waiver, and Building Independence Waiver, so that Social Security Disability Insurance income is disregarded by the Department of Medical Assistance Services when calculating such individuals' financial eligibility for such waivers, and shall determine the costs and the number of individuals who would benefit from amending the financial eligibility standards. [Reporting requirements of Chapter 211, Enactment Clause 2., of the 2024 Acts of Assembly, are identical.] **Chapter 257 Enactment Clause 2. (Regular Session, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the work group convened to study and make recommendations to improve access to and successful utilization of the federal Medicaid Works program. Chapter 335 Enactment Clause 1. (Regular Session, 2024) - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Assessment report on the outcomes and quality measures that are submitted to the Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services for supplemental payments to ensure that appropriate quality measures are being included for supplemental payments such that the additional funding is improving the Medicaid program's quality and delivery of health care services. **Appropriation Act - Item 288 OO.11. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/15/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly expenditure report of the Medicaid program in relation to the agency's actual appropriation. [October 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 292 B.1.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [*11/20/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of supplemental payments and managed care directed payments to private hospitals for: (i) increasing and enhancing access to outpatient care for Medicaid recipients; (ii) stabilizing and supporting critical healthcare workforce needs; and (iii) advancing the Department of Medical Assistance Services' health and quality improvement goals. **Appropriation Act - Item 288 OO.9.c.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the number of applications processed on a monthly basis by the Cover Virginia Call Center, including payments made to the contractor. [Q1 FY 2025] **Appropriation Act - Item 292 N.2. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*12/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the (i) development and implementation of a targeted review process to assess the extent to which CSBs (Community Services Boards) are billing for Medicaid-eligible services they provide, (ii) determining if additional technical assistance and training, in coordination with Medicaid managed care organizations, is needed on appropriate Medicaid billing and claiming practices to relevant CSB staff, and (iii) evaluating the feasibility of a central billing entity, similar to the Federally Qualified Health Centers, that would handle all Medicaid claims for the entire system. **Appropriation Act - Item 295 OO.4.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [*12*/*1*/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the activities of the Pharmacy Liaison Committee and the Drug Utilization Review (DUR) Committee. Appropriation Act - Item 288 U. (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the consultant hired by the Department of Medical Assistance Services (DMAS) to perform a systematic review and evaluation of all aspects of Medicaid eligibility determination as performed by DMAS and local Departments of Social Services (LDSS), including: (i) an evaluation of the current information technology systems; (ii) measuring the accuracy, processing times and efficiency of current eligibility determination processes; (iii) determining how well the current structure and systems handle high volumes;

(iv) assessing the current level of automation and determining processes that could be streamlined; (v) analyzing the overall cost-effectiveness of how eligibility is conducted, considering staffing costs and ongoing operational expenses; (vi) examining best practices in other states; and (vii) developing cost-effective options for enhancing eligibility determination in the Commonwealth including alternative delivery models. Appropriation Act - Item 292 HH. (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly expenditure report of the Medicaid program in relation to the agency's actual appropriation. [November 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 292 B.1.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [*12/20/2024*]

Department of Planning and Budget

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report of the new initiatives for which appropriations are provided in the 2024 Appropriation Act. Appropriation Act - Item 4-5.03 d.2.a) (Special Session I, 2024) - [8/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report of any amounts remaining unexpended from general fund appropriations in the 2023 Appropriation Act as of June 30, 2024 which constitute state aid to local governments, including a listing of such amounts designated by item number and by program. **Appropriation Act - Item 4-8.03 a.4.b.1.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [8/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the indirect cost recovery moneys administratively appropriated. Appropriation Act - Item 4-2.03 d. (Special Session I, 2024) - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual forecast of expenditures for cash assistance provided through the Temporary Assistance for Needy Families (TANF) program, mandatory child day care services under TANF, foster care maintenance and adoption subsidy payments, upon which the Governor's budget recommendations will be based, for the current and subsequent two years. **Appropriation Act - Item 324 B.1. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the preliminary forecast of Standards of Quality expenditures, based upon the most current data available. In odd-numbered years, the forecast for the current and subsequent two fiscal years are provided; in even-numbered years, the forecast for the current and subsequent fiscal year are provided. The forecast shall detail the projected March 31 Average Daily Membership and the resulting impact on the education budget. **Appropriation Act - Item 125 B.14. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

Department of Planning and Budget and Department of General Services

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the status of the completion of the General Assembly Building project. [Q2 FY 2024] [Reporting requirements of Chapter 759, Enactment Clause 11. (2016) are identical.] Chapter 769 Enactment Clause 11. (Regular Session, 2016) - [1/1/2024]

Department of Rail and Public Transportation

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the results of the study to evaluate rail-centric economic development opportunities in the Bedford, Campbell, and Lynchburg region of central Virginia, including both passenger and freight rail enhancements that encourage intermodal and other non-intermodal market opportunities that may yield long-term success and growth in the region. **Appropriation Act - Item 435 C. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report to the Joint Commission on Transportation Accountability on the uses of the Commonwealth Rail Fund. Appropriation Act - Item 1 I. (Special Session I, 2023) - [11/15/2024]

Department of Small Business and Supplier Diversity

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the efforts to maximize job creation and retention among the Commonwealth's small businesses, including measures of: (i) the effectiveness of programs administered by the Small Business Financing Authority in assisting borrowers to create jobs and enable increased capital investment; (ii) the efficiency and effectiveness of Small, Women-owned, and Minority-owned Business and Disadvantaged Business Enterprise programs; (iii) the success of the agency's outreach and technical assistance activities; and, (iv) the number of businesses certified, and the average number of business days to process a certification application each month. [Q4 CY 2023] **Appropriation Act - Item 123 G. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [*1/30/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the efforts to maximize job creation and retention among the Commonwealth's small businesses, including measures of: (i) the effectiveness of programs administered by the Small Business Financing Authority in assisting borrowers to create jobs and enable increased capital investment; (ii) the efficiency and effectiveness of Small, Women-owned, and Minority-owned Business and Disadvantaged Business Enterprise programs; (iii) the success of the agency's outreach and technical assistance activities; and, (iv) the number of businesses certified, and the average number of business days to process a certification application each month. [Q1 CY 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 123 G. (Special Session I, 2023**) - [4/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the efforts to maximize job creation and retention among the Commonwealth's small businesses, including measures of: (i) the effectiveness of programs administered by the Small Business Financing Authority in assisting borrowers to create jobs and enable increased capital investment; (ii) the efficiency and effectiveness of Small, Women-owned, and Minority-owned Business and Disadvantaged Business Enterprise programs; (iii) the success of the agency's outreach and technical assistance activities; and, (iv) the number of businesses certified, and the average number of business days to process a certification application each month. [Q2 CY 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 111 G. (Special Session I, 2024**) - [7/30/2024]

Department of Social Services

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Semi-annual progress report on the case management module for a comprehensive child welfare information system (CCWIS), including a current project summary, implementation status, accounting of project expenditures, and future milestones. **Appropriation Act - Item 345 M.3. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [3/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the implementation of the community employment and training programs designed to move low-income individuals out of poverty, including any performance and outcome data. **Appropriation Act - Item 347 K.5.** (Special Session I, 2023) - [6/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the use and effectiveness of funding pilot programs that increase the number of foster care children adopted including, but not limited to, the additional number of special needs children adopted from foster care as a result of this effort and the types of ongoing supportive services provided. **Appropriation Act - Item 329 F.2.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [8/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report annual program performance and outcome measures contained in the memorandum of understanding with the Department of Social Services for competitive grants for public transportation (as defined in Virginia Code § 33.2-100) and public transportation demand management service fare passes. **Appropriation Act** - **Item 331 R. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on performance and outcome data collected through the memorandum of understanding with United Community for wrap-around services for low-income families. Appropriation Act - Item 331 S. (Special Session I, 2024) - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the foster care program's statewide spending, error rates, and compliance with state and federal reviews. Appropriation Act - Item 324 E.2. (Special Session I, 2024) - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the number of identified cases for which there is a medical support order requiring a noncustodial parent to contribute to the medical cost of caring for a child who is enrolled in the Medicaid or Family Access to Medical Insurance Security (FAMIS) Programs, and the enforcement actions taken to obtain medical support or repayments for the Medicaid program. Appropriation Act - Item 327 E. (Special Session I, 2024) - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the plan to provide access statewide to a Kinship Navigator Program which will provide services to kinship caregivers who are having trouble finding assistance for their unique needs and to help these caregivers navigate their locality's service system, as well as federal and state benefits. Appropriation Act - Item 329 P. (Special Session I, 2024) - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Semi-annual progress report on the case management module for a comprehensive child welfare information system (CCWIS), including a current project summary, implementation status, accounting of project expenditures, and future milestones. **Appropriation Act - Item 329 L.3.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the Commonwealth's emergency shelter capabilities and readiness. Appropriation Act - Item 333 A. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the progress of the Community Action Agencies for a Two-Generation/Whole Family Pilot Project. Appropriation Act - Item 331 A.4. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the expenditures and activities associated with the Virginia Sexual and Domestic Violence Prevention Fund [Includes reporting requirements of Item 328.E., 2024 Appropriation Act.] Code of Virginia - § 63.2-2300 (C.6.) - [11/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the number of refugees served and types of services provided, including how much funding was provided for each type of service. **Appropriation Act - Item 330 B. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [12/1/2024]

Department of State Police

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the assets received during the prior fiscal year as the result of a law-enforcement seizure and subsequent forfeiture by either a state or federal court, including their estimated net worth. Appropriation Act - Item **4-8.02 c.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the current usage and estimated costs of body-worn cameras by sworn personnel of the Department of State Police (the Department), including: (i) a description of the current usage of body-worn cameras, including an assessment of associated costs and benefits; (ii) the estimated cost of deploying body-worn cameras for all sworn officers, including associated workload impacts; and (iii) a description of the advantages and limitations of the dash cameras currently used by the Department. Appropriation Act - Item 417 E. (Special Session I, 2024) - [11/1/2024]

Department of Taxation

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the number of income tax returns processed during the prior fiscal year for eligible companies that claimed a modified method of apportionment pursuant to Chapter 801 or Chapter 802, 2018 Acts of Assembly, and the estimated revenue impact of such modified methods of apportionment. [Reporting requirements of Enactment Clause 3, Chapter 801, 2018 Acts of Assembly, are identical.] **Chapter 802 Enactment Clause 3. (Regular Session, 2018)** - [*1/10/2024*]

PUBLISHED - Annual report on voluntary contributions. Code of Virginia - § 58.1-344.3 (A.4.) - [1/10/2024]

PUBLISHED - Annual report on all tax credits that are deemed obsolete. Code of Virginia - § 58.1-319 - [2/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the amount of state sales and use tax revenues authorized to be remitted for the preceding fiscal year under the provisions of § 58.1-608.3, § 58.1-3851.1, and § 58.1-3851.2, of the Code of Virginia, as amended by the 2015 General Assembly. **Appropriation Act - Item 257 C. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the cost of administering the setoff debt collection program. Code of Virginia - § 58.1-531 (B.) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the procedures used in the tax collections process and how the Virginia Taxpayer Bill of Rights (§ 58.1-1845) is implemented to assist with such collections. **Code of Virginia - § 58.1-202 (12.)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the status and implementation of the worker training tax credit. Code of Virginia - § 58.1-439.6:1 (G.) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on motion picture production tax credits for the 12-month period ending the preceding December 31 containing the following information: 1. Location of sites used in a production for which a credit was claimed; 2. Qualifying expenses for which a credit was claimed, classified by whether the expenses were for goods, services, or compensation paid by the production company; 3. Number of people employed in the Commonwealth with respect to credits claimed; and 4. Total cost to the Commonwealth's general fund of the credits claimed. **Code of Virginia - § 58.1-439.12:03 (H.)** - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the number of registrations and certifications of Virginia real estate investment trusts. **Chapter 821 Enactment Clause 3. (Regular Session, 2018)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the number of registrations and certifications of Virginia venture capital accounts. Chapter 762 Enactment Clause 3. (Regular Session, 2017) - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on: 1. The location of sites used for major business facilities for which a credit was claimed; 2. The North American Industry Classification System codes used for the major business facilities for which a credit was claimed; 3. The number of qualified full time employees for whom a credit was claimed; and 4. The total cost to the Commonwealth's general fund of the credits claimed, for the 12-month period ending on the preceding December 31. **Code of Virginia - § 58.1-439 (U.)** - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the work group convened to review the plan for implementation of an Integrated Revenue Management System (IRMS) modernization project as developed by the Department of Taxation based upon recommendations of the work group's 2022 assessment, including: consideration of methodologies for refactoring and replacement, the project roadmap and timeline, costs and funding structure, and the governance structure required for the modernization effort. **Appropriation Act - Item 257 D. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the tax credits set forth in Code of Virginia §§ 58.1-439.12:06, 58.1-439.12:09, and 58.1-439.12:10. Such report shall include (i) the number of persons, corporations, or other classes of taxpayers claiming the credit in each of the immediately preceding five years; (ii) the aggregate amount of credits claimed in each of the preceding five years by each class of taxpayers; (iii) the average amount of the credit claimed by each class of taxpayers in each of the preceding five years; (iv) the average amount of taxes paid, after claiming any credits or deductions, by each class of taxpayers claiming the tax credit in each of the preceding five years; (v) any noted trends in the use of the tax credit; and (vi) any other information deemed relevant by the Department of Taxation. **Chapter 846 Enactment Clause 2. (Regular Session, 2012)** - [*11/15/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the compliance with and enforcement of worker classification, including information regarding the number of investigated reports of worker misclassification; the findings of such reports; the amount of combined tax, interest, and fines collected; the number of referrals to the Department of Labor and Industry, Virginia Employment Commission, Department of Small Business and Supplier Diversity, Workers' Compensation Commission, and Department of Professional and Occupational Regulation; and the number of notifications of failure to properly classify to all public bodies and institutions. **Code of Virginia - § 58.1-1905** - [*12/30/2024*]

Department of Taxation and Commission on Local Government

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations on the need for income tax relief in double distressed localities across the Commonwealth that have suffered a significant loss of population since 2013, including (a) determining the cost-of-living increase experienced in such localities over the past decade, (b) determining whether income tax relief would alleviate population loss and fiscal distress in such localities, and (c) investigating tax policy options to alleviate the burden of income taxes on populations in double distressed localities that have suffered a significant loss of population since 2013. **Chapter 599 Enactment Clause 1.** (**Regular Session, 2024**) - [*11*/*1*/2024]

Department of the Treasury

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report summarizing changes in required debt service payments from the general fund as the result of any refinancing, refunding, or issuance actions taken or expected to be taken by the Commonwealth within the next twelve months. **Appropriation Act - Item 277 D. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [*1*/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the review of surplus lines insurance policies procured by state agencies and authorities, including an estimate of the benefit from exempting state agencies and authorities from being charged the insurance premium license tax by licensed surplus line brokers on insurance policies procured. **Appropriation Act - Item 261 G.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/1/2024]

Department of Transportation

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the review of the economic development, transportation, and safety benefits of expanding Van Buren Road, North Extension in Prince William County, including a determination of any additional benefits, potential financing, and time table option for this project. **Appropriation Act - Item 444 M.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on (i) the number of companies that were unable to procure a performance or payment bond pursuant to subsection H of § 2.2-4337 of the Code of Virginia, (ii) the number of waivers granted by the Department pursuant to subsection H of § 2.2-4337, and (iii) the number of companies that were enrolled in any Department of the Treasury, Division of Risk Management self-bonding program for Department projects. **Chapter 783 Enactment Clause 3. (Regular Session, 2012)** - [*12*/*1*/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual update on the status of the Coastal Virginia Transportation Infrastructure Inundation Study, including an up-to-date identification of at-risk rural, suburban and urban infrastructure, and planning and options to mitigate or eliminate the identified risks; and a report on what work remains to be completed and an estimated time frame for the completion of its work. **Appropriation Act - Item 437 D. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [12/1/2024]

Department of Veterans Services

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the business plan that demonstrates how the veterans care centers will operate using solely nongeneral funds after start-up general fund moneys are exhausted. **Appropriation Act - Item 455 C. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on any shortage of funding resulting from requests in excess of the available appropriation for grants extended to create employment opportunities for veterans by assisting Virginia employers in hiring and retaining veterans. **Appropriation Act - Item 456 A.4. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report detailing revenues and expenditures of the veterans care centers. [Q1 FY 2025] Appropriation Act - Item 455 C. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/31/2024]

Division of Legislative Automated Systems

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the detailed accounting of funding provided since fiscal year 2020 for the replacement of the legacy legislative tracking system, and separately for other legislative system replacements and upgrades. Appropriation Act - Item 5 C. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

Early Impact Virginia

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the key activities and outcomes of Virginia's home visiting programs. Appropriation Act - Item 331 M. (Special Session I, 2024) - [7/1/2024]

Economic Crisis Strike Force

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the activities of the Economic Crisis Strike Force. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-205.1 (D.)** - [12/1/2024]

Fort Monroe Authority

PUBLISHED - Annual budget of the Fort Monroe Authority. Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2339 (5.) - [7/1/2024]

George Mason University

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Amendments to, or affirmation of, the previous year's six-year plan for George Mason University (GMU), including a report of GMU's active contributions to efforts to stimulate the economic development of the Commonwealth, the area in which GMU is located, and, if subject to a management agreement set forth in Article 4 (23.1-1004 et seq.) of Chapter 10, Code of Virginia, the areas that lag behind the Commonwealth in terms of income, employment, and other factors. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-306 (B.)** - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the salary, by position, of any executive officer of such institution that exceeds for the previous fiscal year the salary limit for the chief executive officer for such institution as set forth in the general Appropriation Act. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-102.1** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on foundations associated with George Mason University, including the total annual expenditures by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for scholarships or financial aid by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for faculty compensation by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for equipment and technology by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for administrative support by each foundation; and the percentage of expenditures used for executive compensation by each foundation. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-108** - [10/1/2024]

Hampton Roads Transportation Accountability Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report to the Joint Commission on Transportation Accountability on the uses of the Hampton Roads Transportation Fund. **Appropriation Act - Item 1 I. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [*11/15/2024*]

James Madison University

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the salary, by position, of any executive officer of such institution that exceeds for the previous fiscal year the salary limit for the chief executive officer for such institution as set forth in the general Appropriation Act. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-102.1** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on foundations associated with James Madison University, including the total annual expenditures by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for scholarships or financial aid by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for faculty compensation by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for equipment and technology by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for administrative support by each foundation; and the percentage of expenditures used for executive compensation by each foundation. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-108** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Amendments to, or affirmation of, the previous year's six-year plan for James Madison University (JMU), including a report of JMU's active contributions to efforts to stimulate the economic development of the Commonwealth, the area in which JMU is located, and, if subject to a management agreement set forth in Article 4 (23.1-1004 et seq.) of Chapter 10, Code of Virginia, the areas that lag behind the Commonwealth in terms of income, employment, and other factors. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-306 (B.)** - [12/1/2024]

Joint Commission on Technology and Science

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations on the analysis of using, and fostering the appropriate expansion of, blockchain technology, digital asset mining, and cryptocurrency in the Commonwealth; and the creation of a Blockchain and Cryptocurrency Commission related to the use of and regulation over blockchain technology and cryptocurrency in the Commonwealth, including (i) an examination of the risks, including privacy risks, and benefits of using blockchain technology in state and local government and in businesses in the Commonwealth and (ii) an assessment of the impact of the cryptocurrency industry on the Commonwealth, including the effect on state revenues and energy consumption. [Includes reporting requirements of Chapter 707, Enactment Clause 1., of the 2024 Acts of Assembly.] **Chapter 709 Enactment Clause 1. (Regular Session, 2024)** - [*12/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations on the analysis of the use of artificial intelligence by public bodies in the Commonwealth, including an examination of proper policies and procedures regarding artificial intelligence systems to (i) govern the procurement, implementation, and ongoing assessment of any such system by a public body; (ii) ensure that no such system results in any unlawful discrimination or unlawful disparate impact against

any individual or group of individuals; and (iii) require a public body to assess the likely impact of using any such system and perform ongoing assessments to ensure that the use of any such system does not result in any such unlawful discrimination or disparate impact; together with an assessment of creating a Commission on Artificial Intelligence to advise the General Assembly on issues related to artificial intelligence, the proper composition of such a commission, and the proper duties of the commission. **Chapter 678 Enactment Clause 1. (Regular Session, 2024)** - [12/1/2024]

Joint Legislative Audit and Review Commission

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Biannual oversight report of the Virginia Retirement System (VRS). Code of Virginia - § 30-81 (D.) - [6/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations on the study of the true cost of education in the Commonwealth and provide an accurate assessment of the costs to implement the Standards of Quality, and shall (i) estimate the cost of implementing the Standards of Quality based on the actual expense of education prevailing in the Commonwealth, (ii) determine if the Standards of Quality accurately reflect actual standards of practice within each school division, (iii) analyze changes in the Standards of Quality funding formula since 2009 and the impact of such changes on its accuracy in reflecting such costs, (iv) recommend changes to the Standards of Quality funding formula to ensure that state support is neither inadequate nor excessive, and (v) consider any other funding issues and make any other recommendations it deems relevant. **Senate Joint Resolution 294 (Special Session I, 2021)** - [1/10/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Business Location & Expansion Incentives. Appropriation Act - Item 36 E.1. (Special Session I, 2023) - [2/28/2024]

PUBLISHED - Special annual report on state spending. Code of Virginia - § 30-58.3 (A.) - [11/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the (i) planned or actual material changes in asset allocation, (ii) investment performance of all asset classes and subclasses, and (iii) investment policies and programs of the Commonwealth Savers Plan. **Code of Virginia - § 30-332 (A.)** - [12/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the state expenditure provided each locality for an educational program meeting the Standards of Quality. Code of Virginia - § 22.1-97 (A.) - [12/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Biannual oversight report of the Virginia Retirement System (VRS). Code of Virginia - § 30-81 (D.) - [12/30/2024]

Joint Subcommittee on Elementary and Secondary Education Funding

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the initial recommendations and an implementation plan for the on-going direction and oversight of the Standards of Quality funding cost policies. The Joint Subcommittee shall: (i) review the recommendations and policy options offered in the Joint Legislative Audit and Review Commission's July 2023 report, "Virginia's K-12 Funding Formula"; (ii) determine the appropriateness of implementing each recommendation or policy option, (iii) propose appropriate amendments to each recommendation or policy option and (iv) develop a long-range plan for the phased implementation of its recommendations. **Appropriation Act - Item 1 S.3. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

Joint Subcommittee on Local Government Fiscal Stress

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Executive summary of the findings and recommendations of the Joint Subcommittee on Local Government Fiscal Stress. **Appropriation Act - Item 1 L.4. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [*1/10/2024*]

Joint Subcommittee to Evaluate Tax Preferences

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim activity and work of the Joint Subcommittee to Evaluate Tax Preferences regarding which tax preferences should be continued, expanded, modified, or eliminated. **Code of Virginia** - § 30-338 (6.) - [1/10/2024]

Joint Subcommittee to Study Pandemic Response and Preparedness in the Commonwealth

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the Joint Subcommittee convened to study the performance of existing laws in the Commonwealth in relation to the Commonwealth's pandemic response and develop recommendations regarding: (i) the scope of the Governor's powers in long-term states of emergency and the feasibility of legislative oversight of such powers; (ii) the adequacy, resilience, and performance of the General Assembly and local governments; (iii) the adequacy, resilience, and performance of public and private health care systems, pharmacies, hospitals, independent providers, health system providers, federally qualified health centers, urgent care centers, long-term care agencies and organizations, and congregate care facilities, including (a) an assessment of the readiness of all such facilities and providers to implement infection prevention and control measures in order to prevent and stop the spread of infectious diseases and (b) an assessment of the adequacy of regulations relating to vulnerable Virginians, including the elderly, the infirm, and children; (iv) the adequacy, resilience, and performance of the emergency management and public health care systems, including (a) the need for stockpiling and planning for distribution of

pandemic response supplies and materials, (b) the performance of local health districts and the feasibility of allowing for local decision-making during pandemics, in contrast to delivery of routine services, and (c) the existing system's ability to detect and prevent future outbreaks and deploy health care solutions; (v) the adequacy, resilience, and performance of the judicial system and the need to develop future emergency plans to facilitate better responsiveness; (vi) the adequacy, resilience, and performance of Virginia Freedom of Information Act, homeowners' association, and corporate meeting rules and the need to develop future emergency plans to facilitate better responsiveness; (vii) the adequacy, resilience, and performance of the K-12 and higher education systems and the need to develop future emergency plans to facilitate better responsiveness; regulatory system and the need to develop future emergency plans to facilitate better responsiveness. **Appropriation Act - Item 6 D.** (**Special Session I, 2024**) - [12/1/2024]

Judicial Council of Virginia and the Committee on District Courts

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the fiscal impact assessment of the creation of any new judgeships, including the cost of judicial retirement. Appropriation Act - Item 31 D. (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/31/2024]

Library of Virginia

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the progress of reducing The Library of Virginia archival backlog. Appropriation Act - Item 225 B. (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/1/2024]

Longwood University

 $\underline{OVERDUE}$ - Annual report on the salary, by position, of any executive officer of such institution that exceeds for the previous fiscal year the salary limit for the chief executive officer for such institution as set forth in the general Appropriation Act. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-102.1** - [9/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on foundations associated with Longwood University, including the total annual expenditures by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for scholarships or financial aid by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for faculty compensation by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for equipment and technology by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for administrative support by each foundation; and the percentage of expenditures used for executive compensation by each foundation. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-108** - [10/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Amendments to, or affirmation of, the previous year's six-year plan for Longwood University (LU), including a report of LU's active contributions to efforts to stimulate the economic development of the Commonwealth, the area in which LU is located, and, if subject to a management agreement set forth in Article 4 (\S 23.1-1004 et seq.) of Chapter 10, Code of Virginia, the areas that lag behind the Commonwealth in terms of income, employment, and other factors. **Code of Virginia - \S 23.1-306 (B.)** - [12/1/2024]

Loudoun County Public Schools

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the planning, implementation, and outcomes of the recovery high school established as a year-round high school with enrollment open to any high school student residing in Superintendent's Region 4 who is in the early stages of recovery from substance use disorder or dependency . Appropriation Act - Item 124 UU.4. (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/1/2024]

Mary Baldwin University

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the number of students participating in the Virginia Women's Leadership Program, the number of in-state and out-of-state students receiving awards, the amount of the awards, the number of students graduating, and the number of students receiving commissions in the military. **Appropriation Act - Item 132 A.4.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

MEI (Major Employment and Investment) Project Approval Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on all endorsed incentive packages for which an offer has been made and publicly announced, which shall contain the following information: (i) the industrial sector of the MEI project or other economic development project, (ii) known competitor states, (iii) employment creation and capital investment expectations, (iv) anticipated average annual wage of the new jobs, (v) local and state returns on investment as prepared by the Virginia Economic Development Partnership Authority, (vi) expected time frame for repayment of the incentives to the Commonwealth in the form of direct and indirect general tax revenues, (vii) details of the proposed incentive package, including the breakdown of the components into various uses and an expected timeline for payments, and (viii) draft legislation or amendments to the Appropriation Act that propose financing for the endorsed incentive package through the Virginia Public Building Authority or any other proposed funding or financing mechanisms; and the reporting requirements of Code of Virginia § 2.2-2764 E relating to the Virginia Business Ready Sites Acquisition Fund and Program. **Code of Virginia - § 30-312** - [1/10/2024]

Middle Peninsula Planning District Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on (i) the feasibility of elevating the parts of septic systems vulnerable to rising sea levels; (ii) optimal system design, or range of designs, for vertically elevated septic systems capable of withstanding sea level rise and chronic flooding that meets effluent standards; (iii) recommendations for legal or regulatory changes, if any, to authorize the use of vertically elevated septic systems; (iv) recommendations for amending current septic system permit requirements to allow for the use of vertically elevated septic systems; (v) recommendations for financing the installation of vertically elevated septic systems; (vi) the expected date of completion of the pilot program; (vii) installation and projected average annual maintenance costs for a vertically elevated septic system over 10 years; and (viii) any other pertinent information. Appropriation Act - Item 278 H.2. (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/1/2024]

Norfolk State University

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the progress of achieving targeted goals for the Two-Year College Transfer Grant Program as identified in Item 142.F.4.c. of the 2022 Appropriation Act, including a detailed accounting of the use of the funds provided and a plan for achieving the goals. **Appropriation Act - Item 142 F.4.d.** (Special Session I, 2023) - [5/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the salary, by position, of any executive officer of such institution that exceeds for the previous fiscal year the salary limit for the chief executive officer for such institution as set forth in the general Appropriation Act. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-102.1** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on foundations associated with Norfolk State University, including the total annual expenditures by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for scholarships or financial aid by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for faculty compensation by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for equipment and technology by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for administrative support by each foundation; and the percentage of expenditures used for executive compensation by each foundation. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-108** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Amendments to, or affirmation of, the previous year's six-year plan for Norfolk State University (NSU), including a report of NSU's active contributions to efforts to stimulate the economic development of the Commonwealth, the area in which NSU is located, and, if subject to a management agreement set forth in Article 4 (\S 23.1-1004 et seq.) of Chapter 10, Code of Virginia, the areas that lag behind the Commonwealth in terms of income, employment, and other factors. **Code of Virginia - \S 23.1-306 (B.)** - [12/1/2024]

Northern Virginia Internet Crimes Against Children Task Force

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the actual expenditures and performance results achieved by the Northern Virginia Internet Crimes Against Children Task Force. Appropriation Act - Item 416 L.2. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

Northern Virginia Transportation Authority

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report to the Joint Commission on Transportation Accountability on the uses of the Northern Virginia Transportation Authority Fund. **Appropriation Act - Item 1 I. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/15/2024*]

Northern Virginia Transportation Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the performance and condition of Washington Metropolitan Area Transit Authority (WMATA), including: 1. The safety and reliability of the rapid heavy rail mass transportation system and bus network; 2. The financial performance of WMATA related to the operations of the rapid heavy rail mass transportation system, including farebox recovery, service per rider, and cost per service hour; 3. The financial performance of WMATA related to the operation system, including farebox recovery, service per rider, and cost per service hour; 3. The financial performance of WMATA related to the operations of the bus mass transportation system, including farebox recovery, service per rider, and cost per service hour; 4. Potential strategies to reduce the growth in such costs and to improve the efficiency of WMATA operations; 5. Use of the funds provided from the Washington Metropolitan Area Transit Authority Capital Fund to improve the safety and condition of the rapid heavy rail mass transportation system; and 6. Ridership of the rapid heavy rail mass transportation system and the bus mass transportation system. **Code of Virginia - § 33.2-3403** - [12/15/2024]

Office of Children's Services

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on all regional and statewide training sessions conducted during the fiscal year, including (i) a description of each program and trainers, (ii) the dates of the training and the number of attendees for each program, (iii) a summary of evaluations of these programs by attendees, and (iv) the funds expended. **Appropriation Act - Item 268 B.6.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on funding for special education day treatment and residential services, including but not limited to the number of children served annually, average cost of care, type of service provided, length of stay, referral source, and ultimate disposition. Appropriation Act - Item 268 K.2. (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on funding for therapeutic foster care services, including but not limited to the number of children served annually, average cost of care, type of service provided, length of stay, referral source, and ultimate disposition. Appropriation Act - Item 268 K.1. (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the utilization rates and average lengths of stays statewide for treatment of children in each locality. **Appropriation Act - Item 268 B.2.d.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [*12/15/2024*]

Office of the Attorney General and Department of Law

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report detailing expenditures in the prior fiscal year for special outside counsel by any executive branch agencies. The report shall include the reasoning why outside counsel is necessary, the hourly rate charged by outside counsel, total expenditures, and funding source. **Appropriation Act - Item 49 F. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [11/1/2024]

Office of the Governor

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on authorized and unauthorized deficits. Appropriation Act - Item 4-3.01 d. (Special Session I, 2024) - [8/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the financial plan for a prospective period of six years, and shall consist of (i) the Governor's biennial budget submitted pursuant to subsection A of § 2.2-1508, (ii) estimates of anticipated general fund and nongeneral fund revenue prepared for an additional period of four years pursuant to § 2.2-1503, and (iii) estimates of the general and nongeneral fund appropriations required for each major program for an additional period of four years. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-1503.1** - [*1/10/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Biannual report on the location (county, city, or town) of the project; the amount of the grant or loan made or committed from the Transportation Partnership Opportunity Fund and the purpose for which it will be used; the number of jobs created or projected to be created; and the amount of a company's investment in the Commonwealth, if the project is part of an economic development opportunity. **Code of Virginia - § 33.2-1529.1 (F.)** - [*1/31/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Biannual report on the location (county, city, or town) of the project; the amount of the grant or loan made or committed from the Transportation Partnership Opportunity Fund and the purpose for which it will be used; the number of jobs created or projected to be created; and the amount of a company's investment in the Commonwealth, if the project is part of an economic development opportunity. **Code of Virginia - § 33.2-1529.1 (F.)** - [7/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on all outstanding loans, including a status of the repayment schedule for each loan. [Includes reporting requirement for § 4-3.02 c.6.a) of the 2024 Appropriation Act.] **Appropriation Act - Item 4-3.02 b.6.c**) (Special Session I, 2024) - [8/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Preliminary annual report on the financial statements that are prepared by the Comptroller of Virginia. The report also satisfies the reporting requirement of § 2.2-4804. [Final report is filed by the Department of Accounts on or before December 15 of each year.] **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-813** - [9/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - A tentative bill for all gubernatorial amendments proposed to the general appropriation act adopted in the immediately preceding even-numbered year session. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-1509** (A.) - [*12/20/2024*]

Old Dominion University

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the progress of achieving targeted goals for the Two-Year College Transfer Grant Program as identified in Item 142.F.4.c. of the 2023 Appropriation Act, including a detailed accounting of the use of the funds provided and a plan for achieving the goals. **Appropriation Act - Item 142 F.4.d.** (Special Session I, 2023) - [5/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the salary, by position, of any executive officer of such institution that exceeds for the previous fiscal year the salary limit for the chief executive officer for such institution as set forth in the general Appropriation Act. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-102.1** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on foundations associated with Old Dominion University, including the total annual expenditures by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for scholarships or financial aid by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for faculty compensation by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for equipment and technology by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for administrative support by each foundation; and the percentage of expenditures used for executive compensation by each foundation. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-108** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Amendments to, or affirmation of, the previous year's six-year plan for Old Dominion University (ODU), including a report of ODU's active contributions to efforts to stimulate the economic development of the Commonwealth, the area in which ODU is located, and, if subject to a management agreement set forth in Article 4 (§

23.1-1004 et seq.) of Chapter 10, Code of Virginia, the areas that lag behind the Commonwealth in terms of income, employment, and other factors. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-306 (B.)** - [*12/1/2024*]

Old Dominion University and Eastern Virginia Medical School

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Status report on the planning and initial integration activities necessary to ensure a successful launch of the Eastern Virginia Health Sciences Center at Old Dominion University. **Appropriation Act - Item 247 I.2.** (Special Session I, 2023) - [7/1/2024]

Radford University

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the progress of achieving targeted goals for the Two-Year College Transfer Grant Program as identified in Item 142.F.4.c. of the 2023 Appropriation Act, including a detailed accounting of the use of the funds provided and a plan for achieving the goals. **Appropriation Act - Item 142 F.4.d.** (Special Session I, 2023) - [5/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the salary, by position, of any executive officer of such institution that exceeds for the previous fiscal year the salary limit for the chief executive officer for such institution as set forth in the general Appropriation Act. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-102.1** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on foundations associated with Radford University, including the total annual expenditures by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for scholarships or financial aid by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for faculty compensation by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for equipment and technology by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for administrative support by each foundation; and the percentage of expenditures used for executive compensation by each foundation. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-108** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Amendments to, or affirmation of, the previous year's six-year plan for Radford University (RU), including a report of RU's active contributions to efforts to stimulate the economic development of the Commonwealth, the area in which RU is located, and, if subject to a management agreement set forth in Article 4 (\S 23.1-1004 et seq.) of Chapter 10, Code of Virginia, the areas that lag behind the Commonwealth in terms of income, employment, and other factors. **Code of Virginia - \S 23.1-306 (B.)** - [12/1/2024]

Review of the Actuarial Surplus of the VA529 Defined Benefit Trust Fund Workgroup

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the workgroup convened to review the recommendations of a November 2022 report from the Joint Legislative and Audit Review Commission (JLARC) regarding the actuarial surplus of the VA529 Defined Benefit Trust Fund, with regard to: (i) the method, timing, and amount of any withdrawals from the Fund, including the appropriate funded status at which withdrawals should be considered, with consideration to maintaining sufficient assets to ensure Fund solvency for future obligations; (ii) provide guidelines for the appropriate allocation and subsequent use of monies withdrawn from the Fund, to include returning funds to Legacy Prepaid529 account holders, and for programs supporting higher education access and affordability; and (iii) ongoing oversight of Fund balances to determine availability of any future actuarial surpluses. **Appropriation Act - Item 1 R.3. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [10/15/2024]

Richard Bland College of William and Mary

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on Richard Bland College's progress in exploring and expanding partnership opportunities for shared services and academic programming with other higher education partners. **Appropriation Act - Item 156 C.6.** (Special Session I, 2023) - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the salary, by position, of any executive officer of such institution that exceeds for the previous fiscal year the salary limit for the chief executive officer for such institution as set forth in the general Appropriation Act. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-102.1** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on foundations associated with Richard Bland College of William and Mary, including the total annual expenditures by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for scholarships or financial aid by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for faculty compensation by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for equipment and technology by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for administrative support by each foundation; and the percentage of expenditures used for executive compensation by each foundation. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-108** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Amendments to, or affirmation of, the previous year's six-year plan for Richard Bland College of William & Mary (RBC), including a report of RBC's active contributions to efforts to stimulate the economic development of the Commonwealth, the area in which RBC is located, and, if subject to a management agreement set

forth in Article 4 (§ 23.1-1004 et seq.) of Chapter 10, Code of Virginia, the areas that lag behind the Commonwealth in terms of income, employment, and other factors. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-306 (B.)** - [*12/1/2024*]

Secretary of Administration

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on telework participation levels and trends of both private- and public-sector employees in the Commonwealth. [Includes reporting requirements for Item § 4-8.01 c.4. of the 2024 Appropriation Act.] Code of Virginia - § 2.2-203.1 (C.4.) - [10/1/2024]

Secretary of Education

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Final report on the evaluation and recommendations for the creation of a regional partnership and other strategies to improve education attainment, alternative delivery methods, enhanced efficiencies, and economic and community development for the region and the state, including an evaluation of a new governance model, building upon the November 2022 report issued by Richard Bland College. **Appropriation Act - Item 156 H.3. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [2/13/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on guidelines implemented and the allocations of tax-exempt private activity bonds for the development of education facilities using public-private partnerships. **Appropriation Act - Item 116 A. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [8/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the work group convened to review the current capabilities and future needs of the Virginia Longitudinal Data System (the System) and the Virginia Workforce Data Trust (the Trust) (collectively, the Databases) and, based on the results of such review, develop a work plan for improving the System, and shall shall consider a consolidation of or other improvements to the System and the Trust, including (i) identification of the appropriate entity or entities to host the Databases and the associated upfront and ongoing costs; (ii) the identification of any technology upgrades required for interoperability and modernization; (iii) a plan for the governance of data sharing among partner entities; (iv) opportunities and challenges related to accessing the System and Trust on the network of the Virginia Information Technologies Agency (VITA); (v) best practices related to data privacy and data integrity; and (vi) any other issues identified by the work group as relevant to the review. **Chapter 410 Enactment Clause 1. (Regular Session, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

Secretary of Education and Secretary of Finance

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Report on the feasibility and the initial and ongoing fiscal impact of converting the Virginia Museum of Transportation into a state agency or authority, and a plan for the conversion if determined to be financially feasible and beneficial to the Commonwealth. **Appropriation Act - Item 116 C. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

Secretary of Finance

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the risk assessment of executive branch agency internal controls for administering and disbursing federal pandemic relief funds, economic stimulus, or loan funds. **Appropriation Act - Item 242 B. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the fiscal impact of amendments to federal income tax law occurring since the adjournment sine die of the preceding Regular Session of the General Assembly. **Code of Virginia - § 58.1-301 (B.11. d.)** - [*11/15/2024*]

PUBLISHED - Annual report of the Debt Capacity Advisory Committee. Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2713 (2.) - [1/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the progress of each qualified institution of higher learning in meeting goals set forth in its memorandum of understanding and the aggregate amount of grants awarded to the qualified institution pursuant to the Tech Talent Investment Program. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-1243** - [*12/1/2024*]

Secretary of Health and Human Resources

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Report detailing how funds appropriated during the 2023 and 2024 Sessions of the General Assembly shall be expended to expand and modernize the comprehensive crisis services system, including how funding for new crisis stabilization units and crisis receiving centers are being strategically deployed and the information provided shall include: (i) the unmet needs the new unit will address; (ii) the capacity of community services boards or private providers to staff the proposed unit; (iii) the unit's ability to serve individuals under a temporary detention order; (iv) the expected initial and ongoing costs of the proposed unit; and (v) the planned timeframe for when the unit would become operational. **Appropriation Act - Item 267 C.1. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the detailed inventory of all call centers operated or contracted by agencies, including contracted Medicaid managed care organizations, in the Health and Human Resources Secretariat, including the following information for each call center: (i) the purpose of the call center; (ii) the annual contract amount and agency fund sources used to pay the contract; (iii) the term and expiration date of the contract; (iv) an assessment of any

duplication between the call centers; and (v) any recommendations for potential consolidation. Appropriation Act - Item 267 E. (Special Session I, 2024) - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the activities and recommendations of the work group convened to oversee the development of a statewide integrated electronic health record (EHR) system, including an implementation timeline, cost estimates, and other issues that may need to be addressed in order to implement an integrated statewide EHR system. **Appropriation Act - Item 267 B.2. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the work group convened to (i) evaluate the current availability of placements for individuals with neurocognitive disorders and neurodevelopmental disabilities who would otherwise be placed in state psychiatric hospitals; (ii) identify and develop placements and services other than state psychiatric hospitals that would better support such individuals, especially individuals whose behaviors or symptoms are solely a manifestation of such disorders and disabilities, including through enhanced Medicaid reimbursements and a Medicaid waiver for individuals with neurocognitive disorders; (iii) specify any additional funding or statutory changes needed to prevent inappropriate placements of such individuals in state psychiatric hospitals; and (iv) provide recommendations for training of magistrates and community services boards related to the implementation of Chapter 579 and Chapter 696 of the 2024 Acts of Assembly. [Reporting requirements of Chapter 579, Enactment Clause 2., of the 2024 Acts of Assembly, are identical.] **Chapter 696 Enactment Clause 2. (Regular Session, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings of the stakeholder work group convened to (i) investigate wholesale prescription drug importation programs in other states, including the procedures for start-up and continued execution; (ii) evaluate best practices for the establishment and application of such a program; and (iii) consider the effectiveness of implementing such a program in the Commonwealth, and shall take into consideration the cost and safety of such a program. **Chapter 620 Enactment Clause 1. (Regular Session, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual summary report on the current Sexual Violent Predator (SVP) cases and a forecast of SVP eligibility, civil commitments, and SVP conditional releases, including projected bed space requirements. **Appropriation Act - Item 267 A.1. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/15/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the plans to implement the Certified Community Behavioral Health Clinic (CCBHC) model in the Commonwealth, how adopting the CCBHC model could improve access to community-based behavioral health services and their quality, and barriers to implementation of the CCBHC model in the Commonwealth. **Appropriation Act - Item 267 D. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*12*/*1*/2024]

Secretary of Labor

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on generated outcomes and the use of funds appropriated for the administration of programs and strategic workforce initiatives pursuant to the federal Workforce Innovation and Opportunity Act of 2014 (WIOA). Appropriation Act - Item 355 B.2. (Special Session I, 2024) - [*12*/15/2024]

Secretary of Natural and Historic Resources

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the implementation of the 2014 Chesapeake Bay Watershed Agreement. [Reporting requirement for Item 358.A. of the 2024 Appropriation Act is included in this report.] Code of Virginia - 2.2-220.1 - [11/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report of all projects undertaken pursuant to a settlement or mitigation agreement upon which the Secretary of Natural Resources is an authorized signatory on behalf of the Governor. Appropriation Act - Item 358 C. (Special Session I, 2024) - [11/15/2024]

Secretary of Public Safety and Homeland Security

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Report on establishing authority in the Code of Virginia for local civilian-led units designed to respond, investigate, and handle calls for services related to minor traffic accidents and other duties as assigned, including potential legislative language, any costs savings to local police and sheriff departments, research around best practices from other states, recommendations for implementation and tasks that could be assigned to local civilian-led units, and a list of potential challenges the units could face being set up by local jurisdictions. **Appropriation Act - Item 377 D.** (**Special Session I, 2024**) - [*11*/*1*/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual status report on actions taken to improve offender transitional and re-entry services, including improvements to the preparation and provision for employment, treatment, and housing opportunities for those being released from incarceration. **Appropriation Act - Item 377 B. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/15/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the implementation of the monitoring of offenders required to comply with the Sex Offender Registry requirements. The report shall include at a minimum: (1) the number of verifications conducted; (2) the number of investigations of violations; (3) the status of coordination with other state and local law enforcement agencies activities to monitor Sex Offender Registry requirements; and (4) an update of the sex offender registration and monitoring section in the department's current "Manpower Augmentation Study." Appropriation Act - Item 430 I.2. (Special Session I, 2023) - [1/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual status report on (1) annual operating costs for the STARS (Statewide Agencies Radio System) system; (2) the status of site enhancements to support the system; (3) the project timelines for implementing the enhancements to the system; and (4) other matters as the Secretary of Public Safety may deem appropriate. Appropriation Act - Item 415 C.2. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the state and local juvenile and state and local adult offender population forecasts, for each fiscal year through FY 2023. The revised forecast for state-responsible adult offenders shall include an estimate of the number of probation violators included each year within the overall population forecast who may be appropriate for alternative sanctions. **Appropriation Act - Item 377 A. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*10/15/2024*]

PUBLISHED - Report on juvenile detention center cost savings strategies, including a proposal to reduce state formula financial assistance for juvenile confinement in local facilities ("juvenile detention center block grant") in order to incentivize consolidation of juvenile detention centers in the Commonwealth. The proposal shall: (i) recommend five to eight juvenile detention centers for consolidation, identifying the five to eight facilities recommended for closure and alternative facilities recommended to house youth impacted by the closures; (ii) describe the criteria used to identify such facilities including, but not limited to, distance between the facilities recommended for closure and the recommended alternative sites of incarceration, funded and licensed capacity, historical and projected average daily population by region, age and condition of facilities and their electronic security systems, outstanding debt service, deferred maintenance and annual maintenance reserve as a percentage of the replacement asset value, potential for repurposing or sale of facilities recommended for closure, regional distribution of juvenile detention centers, and availability of programming; (iii) estimate the state savings that would result from elimination of juvenile detention center block grant funding for facilities recommended for closure, net any expected increase in block grant or per diem funding for facilities recommended to house additional youth; and (iv) recommend two to five options for reinvesting the net savings in services for youth involved or at-risk of becoming involved in the juvenile justice system. The report shall also assess alternative delivery models for education services at juvenile detention centers, including: (i) determining the extent to which each juvenile detention center currently implements or could further implement cost effective staffing methods, including strategies identified in the 2021 Board of Education report entitled "Recommendations for Appropriate Staffing and Funding Levels Necessary for State Operated Programs (SOPs) in Regional and Local Detention Centers"; (ii) continuing to develop an alternative to the statutorily required 1:12 teacher to student staffing ratio; (iii) utilizing full-time special education teachers to coordinate, plan, and substitute for parttime teachers shared with either the local school division or other state operated programs; and (iv) determining and providing the feasibility and potential cost savings of each alternative delivery model, as well as specific actions to implement each model. Appropriation Act - Item 377 C.1. and C.2. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the work group convened to assess and provide recommendations for a long-term operating and capital plan for the provision of health care services to inmates held in secure correctional facilities operated by the Department of Corrections, including its recommendations for future utilization of the Beaumont property, the medical facility at Deerfield Correctional Facility, and Powhatan Infirmary, as well as feedback from the Six-Year Capital Outlay Plan Advisory Committee. **Appropriation Act - Item C-48 J.1.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the review and assessment of the sufficiency of fire and emergency medical services funding in the Commonwealth, including (i) identification of local, state, and federal funding provided to support local fire and emergency medical services by locality or region, and to the extent possible, trends in funding by source; (ii) consideration of identifiable fire or emergency medical service funding needs by locality or region; (iii) identification of factors that influence or differentiate the ability of localities or regions to meet the funding needs of local and regional fire and emergency medical services; (iv) factors influencing the ability of localities or regions to meet fire and emergency medical services funding needs; and, (v) consideration of the costs and benefits of consolidating state-level administration of fire and emergency medical services funding and oversight, to include an assessment of administrative models used in other states. **Appropriation Act - Item 377 E. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11*/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on juvenile detention center cost savings strategies, including a proposal to reduce state formula financial assistance for juvenile confinement in local facilities ("juvenile detention center block grant") in order to incentivize consolidation of juvenile detention centers in the Commonwealth. The proposal shall: (i) recommend five to eight juvenile detention centers for consolidation, identifying the five to eight facilities recommended for closure and alternative facilities recommended to house youth impacted by the closures; (ii) describe the criteria used to identify such facilities including, but not limited to, distance between the facilities recommended for closure and the recommended alternative sites of incarceration, funded and licensed capacity, historical and projected average daily

population by region, age and condition of facilities and their electronic security systems, outstanding debt service, deferred maintenance and annual maintenance reserve as a percentage of the replacement asset value, potential for repurposing or sale of facilities recommended for closure, regional distribution of juvenile detention centers, and availability of programming; (iii) estimate the state savings that would result from elimination of juvenile detention center block grant funding for facilities recommended for closure, net any expected increase in block grant or per diem funding for facilities recommended to house additional youth; and (iv) recommend two to five options for reinvesting the net savings in services for youth involved or at-risk of becoming involved in the juvenile justice system. The report shall also assess alternative delivery models for education services at juvenile detention centers, including: (i) determining the extent to which each juvenile detention center currently implements or could further implement cost effective staffing methods, including strategies identified in the 2021 Board of Education report entitled "Recommendations for Appropriate Staffing and Funding Levels Necessary for State Operated Programs (SOPs) in Regional and Local Detention Centers"; (ii) continuing to develop an alternative to the statutorily required 1:12 teacher to student staffing ratio; (iii) utilizing full-time special education teachers to coordinate, plan, and substitute for parttime teachers shared with either the local school division or other state operated programs; and (iv) determining and providing the feasibility and potential cost savings of each alternative delivery model, as well as specific actions to implement each model. Appropriation Act - Item 377 C.1. and C.2. (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/15/2024]

Secretary of Transportation

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the allocation of federal transportation funds and the actions taken to provide the required match. **Appropriation Act - Item 434 B.2. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [6/1/2024]

Secretary of Veterans and Defense Affairs

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Report on the projects and real property lease agreements executed from funds appropriated in Item 468.A.5. of the 2023 Appropriation Act. Appropriation Act - Item 454 A.5. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/15/2024]

Six-Year Capital Outlay Plan Advisory Committee

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Recommendations of any changes to the current six-year capital outlay plan (described in Code of Virginia § 2.2-1518) and of project funding, including adjusting the fiscal years covered by the plan so that the plan will cover the six fiscal years beginning July 1 of the following year. **Appropriation Act - Item 2-0 Q. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [11/1/2024]

Southern Virginia Internet Crimes Against Children Task Force

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the actual expenditures and performance results achieved by the Southern Virginia Internet Crimes Against Children Task Force. Appropriation Act - Item 394 H.2. (Special Session I, 2024) -[10/1/2024]

Southwest Virginia Cultural Heritage Foundation

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the expenditures of the Southwest Virginia Cultural Heritage Foundation and its ongoing efforts to generate revenues sufficient to sustain operations. Appropriation Act - Item 103 K.2. (Special Session I, 2024) - [9/1/2024]

State Board of Local and Regional Jails

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report for each jail on the standard State Board of Local and Regional Jails measure of rated capacity, including double-bunking capacity. **Appropriation Act - Item 385 D. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [10/1/2024]

State Corporation Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual update on the Virginia Health Savings Account Plan. Code of Virginia - § 38.2-5601 (A.) - [1/10/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report summarizing the dispute resolution information provided by arbitrators, including information related to the matters decided through arbitration as well as the following information for each dispute resolved through arbitration: the name of the carrier, the name of the health care provider, the health care provider's employer or the business entity in which the provider has an ownership interest, the health care facility where the services were provided, and the type of health care services at issues. **Code of Virginia - § 38.2-3445.02 (I.)** - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report of the Bureau of Insurance on their request to the Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services for guidance on: (i) how nutritional counseling is defined as a preventive care benefit under the Patient Protection and Affordable Care Act and review whether the current definition of nutritional counseling in Virginia's Essential Health Benefit benchmark plan meets federal guidelines; and (ii) whether removing prior authorization for eating disorder services would be considered an expansion of services that would warrant a state-funded cost defrayal under the Patient Protection and Affordable Care Act. **Appropriation Act - Item 479 F. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the Virginia Health Benefit Exchange, including (i) Exchange operations and responsibilities, (ii) an accounting of the Exchange's finances, (iii) the effectiveness of the outreach and implementation activities of the Exchange in reducing the number of individuals without health insurance coverage, and (iv) other relevant information. **Code of Virginia - § 38.2-6516** - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the operation of the Commonwealth Health Reinsurance Program, including: 1. Amounts deposited into the Fund; 2. Requests for reinsurance payments received by eligible carriers; 3. Reinsurance payments made to eligible carriers; 4. Administrative and operational expenses incurred for the Program; and 5. Quantifiable impact of the Program on individual health insurance coverage rates. **Code of Virginia - § 38.2-6603 (B.)** - [11/1/2024]

State Council of Higher Education for Virginia

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the status of programs in Chapter 6 of Title 23.1, Code of Virginia, as governed by § 4-5.01 b.7. of the 2024 Appropriation Act. **Appropriation Act - Item 130 J.4.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the number of recipients of the Virginia Military Survivors and Dependents program. Appropriation Act - Item 142 E.4. (Special Session I, 2023) - [5/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the outcomes of the mental health workforce pilot at institutions of higher education. **Appropriation Act - Item 144 T. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [6/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on any increase in undergraduate tuition and mandatory fees at a public institution of higher education, the public comment relating to such increase in undergraduate tuition and mandatory fees, and any deviation in the increase in undergraduate tuition and mandatory fees from the increase projected in the institutional sixyear plan provided pursuant to Code of Virginia § 23.1-306. [Includes reporting requirements of Item § 4-2.01 b.4.b) of the 2024 Appropriation Act.] **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-307 (G.)** - [8/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Progress report on the following higher education institutions reaching the increased degree production goals as set forth in the 2023 Appropriation Act Items: Item 148.C.4. - Christopher Newport University; Item 152.G.4. - The College of William and Mary in Virginia; Item 163.H.4. - George Mason University; Item 167.D.4. - James Madison University; Item 171.C.4. - Longwood University; Item 175.F.4. - Norfolk State University; Item 179.I.4. - Old Dominion University; Item 183.C.4. - Radford University; Item 188.E.4. - University of Mary Washington; Item 195.M.4. - University of Virginia; Item 206.O.4. - Virginia Commonwealth University; Item 218.D.4. - Virginia Military Institute; Item 223.J.4. - Virginia Polytechnic Institute and State University; and Item 229.I.4. - Virginia State University. Appropriation Act - Item 148 C.4. (Special Session I, 2023) - [8/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the expenditures by higher education institutions by category, including academic costs, administration, research, and public service. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-209** - [*10/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the financial feasibility studies for 9(d) obligations where debt service is expected to be paid from project revenues or revenues of the institution, identifying the impact of all projects requested by the institutions of higher education, and as described in § 4-4.01 i.1. of the 2024 Appropriation Act, on the current and projected cost to students in institutions of higher education and the impact of the project on the institution's need for student financial assistance. Appropriation Act - Item 4-4.01 i.2. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the outcomes and effectiveness of the funds awarded for Pell grant assistance at public institutions of higher education, including data on recruitment, retention, and graduation of Pell-eligible students at institutions receiving funding, and performance against the outcomes established in Item 130, paragraph I.5., of the 2024 Appropriation Act. **Appropriation Act - Item 130 I.6. (Special Session I, 2024**) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Biennial report of the Council's certification of all state-supported institutions. Such annual assessment shall be based upon the objective measures and institutional performance benchmarks proposed by the Governor and included in the annual Appropriation Act. [Reporting requirement for Item § 4-9.01 of the 2024 Appropriation Act is included in this report.] **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-206 (C.)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations on the study of the processes by which each public institution of higher education determines the eligibility for accommodations of an admitted or enrolled student with a temporary or permanent disability and identify in such processes and make recommendations to reduce any barriers to establishing eligibility, and shall (i) evaluate the current processes used by such institutions for determining a student's eligibility for accommodations, including any required documentation; (ii) identify any barriers students may face in establishing eligibility for accommodations through such processes; (iii) identify any resources that may be necessary for students to overcome such barriers in establishing eligibility for accommodations on (a) strategies for reducing any such barriers, including recommendations for modifications to accommodations eligibility determination processes currently used by such institutions, and (b) the development and establishment of a

uniform accommodations eligibility determination process for public institutions of higher education. [Reporting requirements of Chapter 444, Enactment Clause 1., of the 2024 Acts of Assembly, are identical.] Chapter 491 Enactment Clause 1. (Regular Session, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the implementation of the Enslaved Ancestors College Access Scholarship and Memorial Program. Code of Virginia - § 23.1-615.1 (E.) - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations on the survey of each public institution of higher education to determine how each such institution is addressing on-campus food insecurity, including specific methods, programs, sources of funding, expenditures, communications strategies, and staffing. [Includes reporting requirements for Item 132.S. of the 2024 Appropriation Act.] **Chapter 644 Enactment Clause 1.** (**Regular Session, 2024**) - [*11*/*1*/2024]

State Council of Higher Education for Virginia and Virginia Community College System

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual compilation data report, in the aggregate and by program of study, institution, and student income level at the start of participation, on the participation and completion of the Get Skilled, Get a Job, Give Back Program (G3 Program) including: (i) data on student enrollment, student retention rates between academic terms and years, and student wages, including median wages prior to enrollment and one year after completion of a credential or degree and wage rates of students who have not enrolled in over a year and did not complete a credential, and (ii) a comparison of job demand and completion rates. [Includes reporting requirements of Item 201.D.7.b. of the 2024 Appropriation Act.] **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-2911.2 (L)** - [10/1/2024]

State Executive Council for Children's Services

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the outcomes of localities transitioning individuals into community-based care. **Appropriation Act - Item 268 C.3.c. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*12/1/2024*]

Supreme Court of Virginia

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Biannual report on the amounts paid for Guardian ad Litem purposes, amounts reimbursed by parents and/or guardians, savings achieved, and management actions taken to further enhance savings under the program. Code of Virginia - § 16.1-267 (C.1.) - [1/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Biannual report on the amounts paid for Guardian ad Litem purposes, amounts reimbursed by parents and/or guardians, savings achieved, and management actions taken to further enhance savings under the program. **Code of Virginia - § 16.1-267 (C.1.)** - [8/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual fiscal year summary report on the number of individuals for whom legal or medical services were provided and the nature and cost of such services as are authorized for payment from the criminal fund or the involuntary mental commitment fund. **Appropriation Act - Item 31 A. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the evaluation of judicial caseloads throughout the Commonwealth on the appellate court, circuit court, general district court, and juvenile and domestic relations district court levels, including the evaluation the impact on judicial caseloads resulting from Chapter 43 of the 2020 Acts of Assembly, Special Session 1, as well as any other factors identified by the Supreme Court such as the use of interpreters, law clerks, retired or substitute judges, and the effect of population growth or decline, if any. **Chapter 1 Item 39.T. (Special Session I, 2022)** - [10/15/2024]

The College of William and Mary in Virginia

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the salary, by position, of any executive officer of such institution that exceeds for the previous fiscal year the salary limit for the chief executive officer for such institution as set forth in the general Appropriation Act. Code of Virginia - 23.1-102.1 - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on foundations associated with The College of William and Mary in Virginia, including the total annual expenditures by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for scholarships or financial aid by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for faculty compensation by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for equipment and technology by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for administrative support by each foundation; and the percentage of expenditures used for executive compensation by each foundation. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-108** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Amendments to, or affirmation of, the previous year's six-year plan for The College of William and Mary in Virginia (CWM), including a report of CWM's active contributions to efforts to stimulate the economic development of the Commonwealth, the area in which CWM is located, and, if subject to a management agreement set forth in Article 4 (§ 23.1-1004 et seq.) of Chapter 10, Code of Virginia, the areas that lag behind the Commonwealth in terms of income, employment, and other factors. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-306 (B.)** - [*12/1/2024*]

Tobacco Settlement Financing Corporation

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the operating and financial statements of the Tobacco Settlement Financing Corporation. Chapter 482 Enactment Clause 2., § 6.C. (Regular Session, 2002) - [11/1/2024]

Tourism Council of the Greater Williamsburg Chamber and Tourism Alliance

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the long-term and short-term strategic plans and the implementation of such plans; marketing efforts; metrics regarding tourism in the Historic Triangle region; use of the funds in the Historic Triangle Marketing Fund; and any other details relevant to the work of the Tourism Council of the Greater Williamsburg Chamber and Tourism Alliance and the Historic Triangle Office of Marketing and Promotion. **Code of Virginia - § 58.1-603.2 (F.4.)** - [12/1/2024]

University of Mary Washington

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Amendments to, or affirmation of, the previous year's six-year plan for the University of Mary Washington (UMW), including a report of UMW's active contributions to efforts to stimulate the economic development of the Commonwealth, the area in which UMW is located, and, if subject to a management agreement set forth in Article 4 (23.1-1004 et seq.) of Chapter 10, Code of Virginia, the areas that lag behind the Commonwealth in terms of income, employment, and other factors. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-306 (B.)** - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the salary, by position, of any executive officer of such institution that exceeds for the previous fiscal year the salary limit for the chief executive officer for such institution as set forth in the general Appropriation Act. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-102.1** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on foundations associated with University of Mary Washington, including the total annual expenditures by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for scholarships or financial aid by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for faculty compensation by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for equipment and technology by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for administrative support by each foundation; and the percentage of expenditures used for executive compensation by each foundation. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-108** - [10/1/2024]

University of Virginia

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the salary, by position, of any executive officer of such institution that exceeds for the previous fiscal year the salary limit for the chief executive officer for such institution as set forth in the general Appropriation Act. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-102.1** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on foundations associated with the University of Virginia, including the total annual expenditures by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for scholarships or financial aid by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for faculty compensation by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for equipment and technology by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for administrative support by each foundation; and the percentage of expenditures used for executive compensation by each foundation. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-108** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the use of state funds in cancer research. Appropriation Act - Item 185 B.2. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Amendments to, or affirmation of, the previous year's six-year plan for the University of Virginia (UVA), including a report of UVA's active contributions to efforts to stimulate the economic development of the Commonwealth, the area in which UVA is located, and, if subject to a management agreement set forth in Article 4 (23.1-1004 et seq.) of Chapter 10, Code of Virginia, the areas that lag behind the Commonwealth in terms of income, employment, and other factors. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-306 (B.)** - [12/1/2024]

University of Virginia's College at Wise

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the progress of achieving targeted goals for the Two-Year College Transfer Grant Program as identified in Item 142.F.4.c. of the 2023 Appropriation Act, including a detailed accounting of the use of the funds provided and a plan for achieving the goals. **Appropriation Act - Item 142 F.4.d.** (Special Session I, 2023) - [5/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the salary, by position, of any executive officer of such institution that exceeds for the previous fiscal year the salary limit for the chief executive officer for such institution as set forth in the general Appropriation Act. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-102.1** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Amendments to, or affirmation of, the previous year's six-year plan for the University of Virginia's College at Wise, including a report of UVA's College at Wise active contributions to efforts to stimulate the economic

development of the Commonwealth, the area in which UVA's College at Wise is located, and, if subject to a management agreement set forth in Article 4 (§ 23.1-1004 et seq.) of Chapter 10, Code of Virginia, the areas that lag behind the Commonwealth in terms of income, employment, and other factors. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-306 (B.)** - [12/1/2024]

Virginia Alcoholic Beverage Control Authority

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Virginia Alcoholic Beverage Control Authority report on the portion of tax deposited into the Virginia Spirits Promotion Fund that is attributable to the sale of spirits produced by a distiller licensee. **Code of Virginia - § 4.1-234** - [10/1/2024]

Virginia Alcoholic Beverage Control Board

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report for the prior fiscal year on the dollar amount of total wine liter tax collections in Virginia; the portion, expressed in dollars, of such tax collections attributable to the sale of Virginia wine in both ABC stores and in private stores; and the percentage of total wine liter tax collections attributable to the sale of Virginia wine. **Appropriation Act - Item 489.10 C. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the status of financing, procuring and implementing the information technology systems necessary to sustain the Virginia Alcoholic Beverage Control Authority's business enterprise. Appropriation Act - Item 489.20 A. (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/15/2024]

Virginia Aviation Board

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the Commonwealth Aviation Fund, including: 1. The use of entitlement funds allocated pursuant to subdivision B 1 of § 33.2-1526.6 by each air carrier airport, including the amount of funds that are unobligated; 2. The award and use of discretionary funds allocated for air carrier and reliever airports pursuant to subdivision B 2 a (1) of § 33.2-1526.6 by every such airport; 3. The award and use of discretionary funds allocated for general aviation airports pursuant to subdivision B 2 a (2) of § 33.2-1526.6 by every such airport; 4. The award and use of discretionary funds allocated for all airports pursuant to subdivision B 2 b of § 33.2-1526.6 by every such airport; and the status of ongoing projects funded in whole or in part by the Commonwealth Aviation Fund pursuant to § 33.2-1526.6. [Includes reporting requirements for Item 422.E.1. of the 2024 Appropriation Act.] Code of Virginia - § 5.1-2.2:3 (A.) - [11/1/2024]

Virginia Beach Public Schools

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the planning, implementation, and outcomes of the recovery high school established as a year-round high school with enrollment open to any high school student residing in Superintendent's Region 2 who is in the early stages of recovery from substance use disorder or dependency. **Appropriation Act - Item 124 UU.4.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/1/2024]

Virginia Biosciences Health Research Corporation

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report summarizing the activities of the Virginia Biosciences Health Research Corporation (VBHRC), a non-stock corporation research consortium initially comprised of the University of Virginia, Virginia Commonwealth University, Virginia Polytechnic Institute and State University, George Mason University and the Eastern Virginia Medical School, including, but not limited to, a summary of how any funds disbursed to the consortium during the previous fiscal year were spent, and the consortium's progress during the fiscal year in expanding upon existing research opportunities and stimulating new research opportunities in the Commonwealth. Appropriation Act - Item 115 J.6. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

Virginia Biotechnology Research Partnership Authority

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report of the activities of the Virginia Biotechnology Research Partnership Authority, including the audited annual financial statements of the Authority for the year ending the preceding June 30. **Chapter 788 § 17. C. (Regular Session, 2005)** - [*11/1/2024*]

Virginia Board of Workforce Development

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Preliminary report on the review of instructor salaries for noncredit workforce training programs offered as a part of the Hampton Roads Skilled Trades Rapid On-ramp Network for Growth (STRONG) initiative, including an examination of current instructor salaries for noncredit workforce training compared to current market rates for aligned professor positions; current approaches to funding instructor positions for noncredit and for credit courses offered as a part of the STRONG initiative; and options for increasing instructor salaries in noncredit course offerings, including appropriate funding model reforms. **Appropriation Act - Item 354 B.2.** (**Special Session I, 2024**) - [*11/1/2024*]

Virginia Board of Workforce Development and Virginia Economic Development Partnership

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report of the Virginia Board of Workforce Development on the additions or other changes to the high-demand fields that qualify for financial assistance under the Get Skilled, Get a Job, Give Back (G3) Program. [Includes reporting requirements of Item 201D.2.b. of the 2024 Appropriation Act.] **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-2911.2** (**D**.) - [12/1/2024]

Virginia Commonwealth University

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Virginia Commonwealth University monthly summary reports at a sufficient level of detail, on such schedule, and using such format that is compatible with the Commonwealth's accounting system. (December 2023) Chapter 594 Exhibit F, V. (Regular Session, 2008) - [1/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Virginia Commonwealth University monthly summary reports at a sufficient level of detail, on such schedule, and using such format that is compatible with the Commonwealth's accounting system. (January 2024) **Chapter 594 Exhibit F, V. (Regular Session, 2008)** - [2/29/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Virginia Commonwealth University monthly summary reports at a sufficient level of detail, on such schedule, and using such format that is compatible with the Commonwealth's accounting system. (February 2024) **Chapter 594 Exhibit F, V. (Regular Session, 2008)** - [*3/31/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Virginia Commonwealth University monthly summary reports at a sufficient level of detail, on such schedule, and using such format that is compatible with the Commonwealth's accounting system. (March 2024) **Chapter 594 Exhibit F, V. (Regular Session, 2008)** - [4/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the progress of achieving targeted goals for the Two-Year College Transfer Grant Program as identified in Item 142.F.4.c. of the 2023 Appropriation Act, including a detailed accounting of the use of the funds provided and a plan for achieving the goals. **Appropriation Act - Item 142 F.4.d.** (Special Session I, 2023) - [5/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Virginia Commonwealth University monthly summary reports at a sufficient level of detail, on such schedule, and using such format that is compatible with the Commonwealth's accounting system. (April 2024) **Chapter 594 Exhibit F, V. (Regular Session, 2008)** - [*5/31/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Virginia Commonwealth University monthly summary reports at a sufficient level of detail, on such schedule, and using such format that is compatible with the Commonwealth's accounting system. (May 2024) **Chapter 594 Exhibit F, V. (Regular Session, 2008)** - [6/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Virginia Commonwealth University monthly summary reports at a sufficient level of detail, on such schedule, and using such format that is compatible with the Commonwealth's accounting system. (June 2024) **Chapter 594 Exhibit F, V. (Regular Session, 2008)** - [7/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Virginia Commonwealth University monthly summary reports at a sufficient level of detail, on such schedule, and using such format that is compatible with the Commonwealth's accounting system. (July 2024) **Chapter 594 Exhibit F, V. (Regular Session, 2008)** - [8/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the salary, by position, of any executive officer of such institution that exceeds for the previous fiscal year the salary limit for the chief executive officer for such institution as set forth in the general Appropriation Act. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-102.1** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Virginia Commonwealth University monthly summary reports at a sufficient level of detail, on such schedule, and using such format that is compatible with the Commonwealth's accounting system. (August 2024) **Chapter 594 Exhibit F, V. (Regular Session, 2008)** - [9/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on foundations associated with Virginia Commonwealth University, including the total annual expenditures by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for scholarships or financial aid by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for faculty compensation by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for equipment and technology by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for administrative support by each foundation; and the percentage of expenditures used for executive compensation by each foundation. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-108** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the use of state funds in cancer research. Appropriation Act - Item 196 B. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Virginia Commonwealth University monthly summary reports at a sufficient level of detail, on such schedule, and using such format that is compatible with the Commonwealth's accounting system. (September 2024) **Chapter 594 Exhibit F, V. (Regular Session, 2008)** - [10/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Virginia Commonwealth University monthly summary reports at a sufficient level of detail, on such schedule, and using such format that is compatible with the Commonwealth's accounting system. (October 2024) **Chapter 594 Exhibit F, V. (Regular Session, 2008)** - [*11/30/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Amendments to, or affirmation of, the previous year's six-year plan for Virginia Commonwealth University (VCU), including a report of VCU's active contributions to efforts to stimulate the economic development of the Commonwealth, the area in which VCU is located, and, if subject to a management agreement set forth in Article 4 (§ 23.1-1004 et seq.) of Chapter 10, Code of Virginia, the areas that lag behind the Commonwealth in terms of income, employment, and other factors. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-306 (B.)** - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Virginia Commonwealth University monthly summary reports at a sufficient level of detail, on such schedule, and using such format that is compatible with the Commonwealth's accounting system. (November 2024) **Chapter 594 Exhibit F, V. (Regular Session, 2008)** - [*12/31/2024*]

Virginia Commonwealth University Health System Authority

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the feasibility and/or the status of the termination of payments to be made by the Virginia Commonwealth University Health System Authority to the City of Richmond under the terms of a Multi-Party Agreement dated July 15, 2021. Appropriation Act - Item C 14.B (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

Virginia Community Action Partnership

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the efforts to expand the number of Virginians who are able to claim the federal Earned Income Tax Credit (EITC), including the number of individuals identified who could benefit from the credit, the number of individuals counseled on the availability of the federal EITC, and the number of individuals assisted with tax preparation to claim the federal EITC. The report shall also detail actual expenditures for the program including the subcontractors that were utilized. **Appropriation Act - Item 331 A.2.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/1/2024]

Virginia Community College System

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the allocation of all new general funds and nongeneral funds in Item 212 of the 2022 Appropriation Act and any cost recovery plans between the individual community colleges and the Virginia Community College System office. **Appropriation Act - Item 212 B. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [6/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the financial statements for the year ending the preceding June 30 and the accounts and status of any ongoing capital projects. [Includes reporting requirements for Item 203.D.2. of the 2024 Appropriation Act.] Code of Virginia - 23.1-2908 (B.4.) - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the outcomes of the state-funded grant program to support the Great Expectations Program in the following areas: the hiring of college coaches or mentors, housing stipends, child care, and transportation needs. **Appropriation Act - Item 200 X. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/30/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Amendments to, or affirmation of, the previous year's six-year plan for Virginia Community College System (VCCS), including a report of VCCS's active contributions to efforts to stimulate the economic development of the Commonwealth, the area in which VCCS is located, and, if subject to a management agreement set forth in Article 4 (23.1-1004 et seq.) of Chapter 10, Code of Virginia, the areas that lag behind the Commonwealth in terms of income, employment, and other factors. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-306 (B.)** - [*12/1/2024*]

Virginia Cooperative Extension and Agricultural Experiment Station

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Amendments to, or affirmation of, the previous year's six-year plan for Virginia Cooperative Extension and Agricultural Experiment Station (VCEAES), including a report of VCEAES's active contributions to efforts to stimulate the economic development of the Commonwealth, the area in which VCEAES is located, and, if subject to a management agreement set forth in Article 4 (§ 23.1-1004 et seq.) of Chapter 10, Code of Virginia, the areas that lag behind the Commonwealth in terms of income, employment, and other factors. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-306 (B.)** -[12/1/2024]

Virginia Early Childhood Foundation

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on Virginia Early Childhood Foundation initiatives and results, including a certified audit for the preceding fiscal year ending June 30, the actual amount, by fiscal year, of private and local government funds received by the Foundation. **Appropriation Act - Item 331 H.2. and H.3. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [10/1/2024]

Virginia Economic Development Partnership

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report detailing expenditures and a listing of the salaries and bonuses for all Virginia Economic Development Partnership employees for the prior fiscal year. **Appropriation Act - Item 113 B. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the operational plan, any modifications to the operational plan, and its progress toward meeting the goals and objectives as stated in the operational plan of the Virginia Economic Development Partnership Authority. [Includes reporting requirements for Item 125.B., 2023 Appropriation Act.] **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2237.1** (**D.2.b.**) - [6/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual research agenda of the Office of Labor Market Alignment. **Appropriation Act - Item 125 L.3.** (Special Session I, 2023) - [6/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Progress report on the programming of the Advanced Manufacturing Talent Investment Program and Fund pilot. **Appropriation Act - Item 487.50 B.5.d.** (Special Session I, 2023) - [6/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the marketing plan of the Virginia Economic Development Partnership Authority, together with any modifications to the marketing plan, and its progress toward meeting the goals and objectives as stated in the plan. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2237.1 (D.1.)** - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the grant awards and expenditures from the Virginia Business Ready Sites Program Fund. Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2240.2:1 (E.) - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the strategic plan and the operational plan of the Virginia Economic Development Partnership Authority, together with any modifications to the plans, and its progress toward meeting the goals and objectives as stated in the plans, including the audited financial statements of the Authority for the year ending the previous June 30, including an update on the activities of the Office of Labor Market Alignment. [Includes reporting requirements of Item 113.L.4. of the 2024 Appropriation Act.] **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2237.1** - [*11/1/2024*]

Virginia Employment Commission

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Quarterly report on user feedback and planned and completed system changes to the Unemployment Insurance benefits information technology system. Appropriation Act - Item 370 N. (Special Session I, 2023) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the facts, findings, and outcomes of the Office of the Unemployment Compensation Ombudsman. **Appropriation Act - Item 370 J. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [*1*/*1*/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly status report on the detailed plan that includes specific actions and a timeline to resolve outstanding adjudications and all issues on claims that the Virginia Employment Commission bypassed in 2020 and 2021, including the numbers and qualifications of new staff needed to resolve these claims, the actions planned for hiring needed staff, and identifying potential risks and mitigation strategies. **Appropriation Act - Item 370 M. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [1/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the facts, findings, and outcomes of the Office of the Unemployment Compensation Ombudsman. **Appropriation Act - Item 370 J. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [4/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on user feedback and planned and completed system changes to the Unemployment Insurance benefits information technology system. Appropriation Act - Item 370 N. (Special Session I, 2023) -[4/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly status report on the detailed plan that includes specific actions and a timeline to resolve outstanding adjudications and all issues on claims that the Virginia Employment Commission bypassed in 2020 and 2021, including the numbers and qualifications of new staff needed to resolve these claims, the actions planned for hiring needed staff, and identifying potential risks and mitigation strategies. **Appropriation Act - Item 370 M. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [4/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the facts, findings, and outcomes of the Office of the Unemployment Compensation Ombudsman. **Appropriation Act - Item 356 I. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the facts, findings, and outcomes of the Office of the Unemployment Compensation Ombudsman. **Appropriation Act - Item 356 I. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the updated November 2021 Virginia Paid Family and Medical Leave study, as authorized by Item 111 of Chapter 1289 of the Acts of Assembly of 2020, to include an assessment of the budgetary impacts of extending application of paid family and medical leave benefits as contemplated in Senate Bill 373 of the 2024 General Assembly to exempt individuals, while maintaining the benefits provided in § 2.2-1210 of the Code of Virginia for state employees, and shall examine (i) the number of exempt individuals that would receive expanded family and medical leave benefits; (ii) the budgetary impact and salary impact associated with providing each type of benefit to each class of employee described in clause (i); and (iii) the budgetary impact on state direct aid to public education. Appropriation Act - Item 471 K.2. (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/1/2024]

Virginia Health Care Foundation

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the Virginia Health Care Foundation with a certified audit and full report on Foundation initiatives and results, including evaluation findings; and the actual amount, by fiscal year, of private and local government funds received by the Foundation since its inception. The report shall include a certification that an amount

equal to the state appropriation for the preceding fiscal year ending June 30 has been matched from private and local government sources during that fiscal year. Appropriation Act - Item 279 L.1. and L.2. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

Virginia Information Technologies Agency

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the status and performance of each major information technology project and related procurement conducted by any state agency or institution that is active or is expected to become active in the next fiscal year and has been approved and recommended for funding by the Secretary of Technology. (Q2 FY 2024) [Includes reporting requirements of Item 93.E.2. of the 2023 Appropriation Act.] **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2017 (9.)** - [2/29/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the status and performance of each major information technology project and related procurement conducted by any state agency or institution that is active or is expected to become active in the next fiscal year and has been approved and recommended for funding by the Secretary of Technology. (Q3 FY 2024) [Includes reporting requirements of Item 93.E.2. of the 2023 Appropriation Act.] **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2017 (9.)** - [5/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the status and performance of each major information technology project and related procurement conducted by any state agency or institution that is active or is expected to become active in the next fiscal year and has been approved and recommended for funding by the Secretary of Technology. (Q4 FY 2024) [Includes reporting requirements of Item 81.E.2. of the 2024 Appropriation Act.] **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2017 (9.)** - [8/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the activities of the cybersecurity grant funding program. Appropriation Act - Item 81 F.2. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual network infrastructure report, including whether the Commonwealth's network infrastructure is adequate to meet the needs of state agencies, and, if not, identifying any needed upgrades and specifying the estimated cost and whether the upgrade is to the portion of the network maintained by the Virginia Information Technologies Agency or another state agency. **Appropriation Act - Item 79 E. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the status and performance of each major information technology project and related procurement conducted by any state agency or institution that is active or is expected to become active in the next fiscal year and has been approved and recommended for funding by the Secretary of Technology. (Q1 FY 2025) [Includes reporting requirements of Item 81.E.2. of the 2024 Appropriation Act.] Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2017 (9.) - [11/30/2024]

Virginia Innovation Partnership Authority

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on all investment activities of the Virginia Innovation Partnership Authority, and any entity established by the Authority, including returns on investments. [Includes reporting requirements of Code of Virginia § 2.2-2355 (17.) and Item 115.D.1., 2024 Appropriation Act.] Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2355 (20.) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on: a. The quarterly financial performance, determined by comparing the budgeted and actual revenues and expenditures to planned revenues and expenditures for the fiscal year; b. All investments and grants executed compared to projected investment closings, return on prior investments and grants, including all gains and losses; and c. The financial and programmatic performance of all operating entities owned by the managing non-profit entity. [Q2 FY 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 127 C.2. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [*1/30/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on: a. The quarterly financial performance, determined by comparing the budgeted and actual revenues and expenditures to planned revenues and expenditures for the fiscal year; b. All investments and grants executed compared to projected investment closings, return on prior investments and grants, including all gains and losses; and c. The financial and programmatic performance of all operating entities owned by the managing non-profit entity. [Q3 FY 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 127 C.2. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [4/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual operating plan of the Virginia Innovation Partnership Authority, including: a. All planned and actual revenue and expenditures along with funding sources, including state, federal, and other revenue sources of both the Authority and the managing non-profit entity; b. By activity or program, total grants made and investments awarded for each grant and investment program; c. By activity or program, recoveries of previous grants or investments and sales of equity positions; d. Cash balances by funding source, and a report, by program, of available, committed and projected expenditures of all cash balance; and, e. Private investment activity related to the fund of funds established in item 127.O. of the 2023 Appropriation Act. **Appropriation Act - Item 127 C.1. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [6/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on: a. The quarterly financial performance, determined by comparing the budgeted and actual revenues and expenditures to planned revenues and expenditures for the fiscal year; b. All investments and grants executed compared to projected investment closings, return on prior investments and grants, including all gains and losses; and c. The financial and programmatic performance of all operating entities owned by the managing non-profit entity. [Q4 FY 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 115 C.2. (Special Session I, 2024**) - [7/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual detailed expenditure report of the Virginia Innovation Partnership Authority for the concluded fiscal year, including: a. All planned and actual revenue and expenditures along with funding sources, including state, federal, and other revenue sources, of both the a. All planned and actual revenue and expenditures along with funding sources, including state, federal, and other revenue sources of both Virginia Innovation Partnership Authority and the managing non-profit entity (Virginia Innovation Partnership Corporation); b. By activity or program, total grants made and investments awarded for each grant and investment program; c. By activity or program, recoveries of previous grants or investments and sales of equity positions; d. Cash balances by funding source, and a report, by program, of available, committed and projected expenditures of all cash balance; and, e. Private investment activity related to the fund of funds established in Item 115.U. of the 2024 Appropriation Act. **Appropriation Act - Item 115 C.1. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on: a. The quarterly financial performance, determined by comparing the budgeted and actual revenues and expenditures to planned revenues and expenditures for the fiscal year; b. All investments and grants executed compared to projected investment closings, return on prior investments and grants, including all gains and losses; and c. The financial and programmatic performance of all operating entities owned by the managing non-profit entity. [Q1 FY 2025] **Appropriation Act - Item 115 C.2. (Special Session I, 2024**] - [10/30/2024]

Virginia Lottery

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the complete statement of sports betting revenues and expenses, and any recommendations for changes to Article 2 of Chapter 40, of Title 58.1 of the Code of Virginia, as the Director and Board deem prudent. **Code of Virginia - § 58.1-4031 (C.2.)** - [*10/1/2024*]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the lottery revenues, prize disbursements and other expenses, as well as a separate financial statement of the expenses incurred in the regulation of casino gaming operations as defined in Code of Virginia § 58.1-4100, and any recommendations for changes in Chapter 40 and Chapter 41, of Title 58.1 of the Code of Virginia, as the Director and Board deem necessary or desirable. **Code of Virginia - § 58.1-4006 (B.15.)** - [*10/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report of the total lottery revenues, prize disbursements and other expenses for the preceding month. (December 2023) Code of Virginia - § 58.1-4006 (B.15.) - [1/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report of the total sports betting revenues and expenses for the preceding month. (December 2023) Code of Virginia - § 58.1-4031 (C.2.) - [1/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report of the total lottery revenues, prize disbursements and other expenses for the preceding month. (January 2024) Code of Virginia - § 58.1-4006 (B.15.) - [2/29/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report of the total sports betting revenues and expenses for the preceding month. (January 2024) Code of Virginia - § 58.1-4031 (C.2.) - [2/29/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report of the total lottery revenues, prize disbursements and other expenses for the preceding month. (February 2024) Code of Virginia - § 58.1-4006 (B.15.) - [3/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report of the total sports betting revenues and expenses for the preceding month. (February 2024) Code of Virginia - § 58.1-4031 (C.2.) - [3/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report of the total lottery revenues, prize disbursements and other expenses for the preceding month. (March 2024) Code of Virginia - § 58.1-4006 (B.15.) - [4/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report of the total sports betting revenues and expenses for the preceding month. (March 2024) **Code of Virginia - § 58.1-4031 (C.2.)** - [4/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report of the total lottery revenues, prize disbursements and other expenses for the preceding month. (April 2024) Code of Virginia - § 58.1-4006 (B.15.) - [5/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report of the total sports betting revenues and expenses for the preceding month. (April 2024) **Code of Virginia - § 58.1-4031 (C.2.)** - [*5/31/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report of the total lottery revenues, prize disbursements and other expenses for the preceding month. (May 2024) Code of Virginia - § 58.1-4006 (B.15.) - [6/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report of the total sports betting revenues and expenses for the preceding month. (May 2024) **Code of Virginia - § 58.1-4031 (C.2.)** - [6/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report of the total lottery revenues, prize disbursements and other expenses for the preceding month. (June 2024) **Code of Virginia - § 58.1-4006 (B.15.)** - [7/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report of the total sports betting revenues and expenses for the preceding month. (June 2024) **Code of Virginia - § 58.1-4031 (C.2.)** - [7/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report of the total lottery revenues, prize disbursements and other expenses for the preceding month. (July 2024) Code of Virginia - § 58.1-4006 (B.15.) - [8/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report of the total sports betting revenues and expenses for the preceding month. (July 2024) Code of Virginia - § 58.1-4031 (C.2.) - [8/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report of the total lottery revenues, prize disbursements and other expenses for the preceding month. (August 2024) Code of Virginia - § 58.1-4006 (B.15.) - [9/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report of the total sports betting revenues and expenses for the preceding month. (August 2024) **Code of Virginia - § 58.1-4031 (C.2.)** - [9/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report of the total lottery revenues, prize disbursements and other expenses for the preceding month. (September 2024) Code of Virginia - § 58.1-4006 (B.15.) - [10/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report of the total sports betting revenues and expenses for the preceding month. (September 2024) Code of Virginia - § 58.1-4031 (C.2.) - [10/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report of the total lottery revenues, prize disbursements and other expenses for the preceding month. (October 2024) Code of Virginia - § 58.1-4006 (B.15.) - [11/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report of the total sports betting revenues and expenses for the preceding month. (October 2024) Code of Virginia - § 58.1-4031 (C.2.) - [*11/30/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report of the total lottery revenues, prize disbursements and other expenses for the preceding month. (November 2024) Code of Virginia - § 58.1-4006 (B.15.) - [12/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report of the total sports betting revenues and expenses for the preceding month. (November 2024) Code of Virginia - § 58.1-4031 (C.2.) - [12/31/2024]

Virginia Marine Resources Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on all projects and expenditures funded from the Virginia Saltwater Recreational Fishing Development Fund. **Appropriation Act - Item 376 C. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*12/15/2024*]

Virginia Military Institute

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Amendments to, or affirmation of, the previous year's six-year plan for Virginia Military Institute (VMI), including a report of VMI's active contributions to efforts to stimulate the economic development of the Commonwealth, the area in which VMI is located, and, if subject to a management agreement set forth in Article 4 (§ 23.1-1004 et seq.) of Chapter 10, Code of Virginia, the areas that lag behind the Commonwealth in terms of income, employment, and other factors. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-306 (B.)** - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the salary, by position, of any executive officer of such institution that exceeds for the previous fiscal year the salary limit for the chief executive officer for such institution as set forth in the general Appropriation Act. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-102.1** - [9/1/2024]

Virginia Museum of Fine Arts

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the financial statements of the Virginia Museum of Fine Arts for the year ending the preceding June 30. Code of Virginia - § 23.1-3221 - [11/1/2024]

Virginia Parole Board

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the adequacy and functionality of the Virginia Parole Board case system and estimated costs for any necessary system upgrades. Appropriation Act - Item 419 B. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

Virginia Polytechnic Institute and State University

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the salary, by position, of any executive officer of such institution that exceeds for the previous fiscal year the salary limit for the chief executive officer for such institution as set forth in the general Appropriation Act. Code of Virginia - § 23.1-102.1 - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report, by fund source, of actual expenditures for each program area and total actual expenditures for the Virginia Cooperative Extension and Agricultural Experiment Station, including all expenditures from local support funds. **Appropriation Act - Item 216 B.2.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Amendments to, or affirmation of, the previous year's six-year plan for Virginia Polytechnic Institute and State University (VPISU), including a report of VPISU's active contributions to efforts to stimulate the economic

development of the Commonwealth, the area in which VPISU is located, and, if subject to a management agreement set forth in Article 4 (§ 23.1-1004 et seq.) of Chapter 10, Code of Virginia, the areas that lag behind the Commonwealth in terms of income, employment, and other factors. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-306 (B.)** - [*12/1/2024*]

Virginia Port Authority

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the timeline, progress to date, and overall cost for the construction of the inland port. [Q2 FY 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 113 T.4.** (Special Session I, 2023) - [3/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the timeline, progress to date, and overall cost for the construction of the inland port. [Q3 FY 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 113 T.4.** (Special Session I, 2023) - [6/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the timeline, progress to date, and overall cost for the construction of the inland port in the Mount Rogers Planning District. [Q4 FY 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 101 P.4.** (**Special Session I, 2024**) -[9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the timeline, progress to date, and overall cost for the construction of the inland port in the Mount Rogers Planning District. [Q1 FY 2025] **Appropriation Act - Item 101 P.4.** (Special Session I, 2024) -[12/1/2024]

Virginia Public Building Authority

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the financial statements of the Virginia Public Building Authority for the year ending the preceding June 30. Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2263 (A.8.) - [11/1/2024]

Virginia Public School Authority

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the total amount of the Virginia Public School Authority's outstanding bonds secured by a sum sufficient. [§ 22.1-167.2 - Security for payment; appropriations.] Code of Virginia - § 22.1-167.2 (D.) - [9/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the total amount of the Virginia Public School Authority's outstanding notes secured by a sum sufficient. [§ 22.1-167.3 - Bonds or notes issued for the purpose of making grants; security for payment; appropriations]. **Code of Virginia - § 22.1-167.3** (C.) - [9/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the Virginia Public School Authority's financial statements for the year ending the preceding June 30. Code of Virginia - § 22.1-171 (C.) - [11/1/2024]

Virginia Racing Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the actual number of days of live racing conducted across the Commonwealth for the preceding quarter, including all reporting requirements identified in Item 111 F.1 and F.2 of the 2022 Appropriation Act resulting from each day of live racing pursuant to Virginia Administrative Code § 11VAC10-47-190. [Q2 FY2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 111 F.3. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [*1/15/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the gross gaming revenues generated from traditional horse racing wagering and from historical horse racing (HHR) wagering from any significant infrastructure limited licensee facility and each satellite facility licensee authorized for operation in the Commonwealth, including the actual dollar amount of the (i) total prize payout; (ii) total contributions to purses for thoroughbred and harness racing; (iii) amount of state and local taxes collected and remitted by jurisdiction; (iv) amount retained by the Virginia Racing Commission; and (v) amount retained by any licensee or operator. [December 2023] **Appropriation Act - Item 111 F.1. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [*1/31/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the gross gaming revenues generated from traditional horse racing wagering and from historical horse racing (HHR) wagering from any significant infrastructure limited licensee facility and each satellite facility licensee authorized for operation in the Commonwealth, including the actual dollar amount of the (i) total prize payout; (ii) total contributions to purses for thoroughbred and harness racing; (iii) amount of state and local taxes collected and remitted by jurisdiction; (iv) amount retained by the Virginia Racing Commission; and (v) amount retained by any licensee or operator. [January 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 111 F.1. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [2/29/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the gross gaming revenues generated from traditional horse racing wagering and from historical horse racing (HHR) wagering from any significant infrastructure limited licensee facility and each satellite facility licensee authorized for operation in the Commonwealth, including the actual dollar amount of the (i) total prize payout; (ii) total contributions to purses for thoroughbred and harness racing; (iii) amount of state and local taxes collected and remitted by jurisdiction; (iv) amount retained by the Virginia Racing Commission; and (v) amount retained by any licensee or operator. [February 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 111 F.1. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [*3/31/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the actual number of days of live racing conducted across the Commonwealth for the preceding quarter, including all reporting requirements identified in Item 111 F.1 and F.2 of the 2022 Appropriation

Act resulting from each day of live racing pursuant to Virginia Administrative Code § 11VAC10-47-190. [Q3 FY2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 111 F.3. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [4/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the gross gaming revenues generated from traditional horse racing wagering and from historical horse racing (HHR) wagering from any significant infrastructure limited licensee facility and each satellite facility licensee authorized for operation in the Commonwealth, including the actual dollar amount of the (i) total prize payout; (ii) total contributions to purses for thoroughbred and harness racing; (iii) amount of state and local taxes collected and remitted by jurisdiction; (iv) amount retained by the Virginia Racing Commission; and (v) amount retained by any licensee or operator. [March 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 111 F.1. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [4/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the gross gaming revenues generated from traditional horse racing wagering and from historical horse racing (HHR) wagering from any significant infrastructure limited licensee facility and each satellite facility licensee authorized for operation in the Commonwealth, including the actual dollar amount of the (i) total prize payout; (ii) total contributions to purses for thoroughbred and harness racing; (iii) amount of state and local taxes collected and remitted by jurisdiction; (iv) amount retained by the Virginia Racing Commission; and (v) amount retained by any licensee or operator. [April 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 111 F.1. (Special Session I, 2023**) - [5/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the gross gaming revenues generated from traditional horse racing wagering and from historical horse racing (HHR) wagering from any significant infrastructure limited licensee facility and each satellite facility licensee authorized for operation in the Commonwealth, including the actual dollar amount of the (i) total prize payout; (ii) total contributions to purses for thoroughbred and harness racing; (iii) amount of state and local taxes collected and remitted by jurisdiction; (iv) amount retained by the Virginia Racing Commission; and (v) amount retained by any licensee or operator. [May 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 111 F.1. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [6/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the actual number of days of live racing conducted across the Commonwealth for the preceding quarter, including all reporting requirements identified in Item 99.F.1 and F.2 of the 2024 Appropriation Act resulting from each day of live racing pursuant to Virginia Administrative Code § 11VAC10-47-190. [Q4 FY2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 99 F.3. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [7/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the gross gaming revenues generated from traditional horse racing wagering and from historical horse racing (HHR) wagering from any significant infrastructure limited licensee facility and each satellite facility licensee authorized for operation in the Commonwealth, including the actual dollar amount of the (i) total prize payout; (ii) total contributions to purses for thoroughbred and harness racing; (iii) amount of state and local taxes collected and remitted by jurisdiction; (iv) amount retained by the Virginia Racing Commission; and (v) amount retained by any licensee or operator. [June 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 99 F.1.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [7/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the gross gaming revenues generated from traditional horse racing wagering and from historical horse racing (HHR) wagering from any significant infrastructure limited licensee facility and each satellite facility licensee authorized for operation in the Commonwealth, including the actual dollar amount of the (i) total prize payout; (ii) total contributions to purses for thoroughbred and harness racing; (iii) amount of state and local taxes collected and remitted by jurisdiction; (iv) amount retained by the Virginia Racing Commission; and (v) amount retained by any licensee or operator. [July 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 99 F.1. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [8/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the gross gaming revenues generated from traditional horse racing wagering and from historical horse racing (HHR) wagering from any significant infrastructure limited licensee facility and each satellite facility licensee authorized for operation in the Commonwealth, including the actual dollar amount of the (i) total prize payout; (ii) total contributions to purses for thoroughbred and harness racing; (iii) amount of state and local taxes collected and remitted by jurisdiction; (iv) amount retained by the Virginia Racing Commission; and (v) amount retained by any licensee or operator. [August 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 99 F.1. (Special Session I, 2024**] - [9/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the actual number of days of live racing conducted across the Commonwealth for the preceding quarter, including all reporting requirements identified in Item 99.F.1 and F.2 of the 2024 Appropriation Act resulting from each day of live racing pursuant to Virginia Administrative Code § 11VAC10-47-190. [Q1 FY2025] **Appropriation Act - Item 99 F.3. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*10/15/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the gross gaming revenues generated from traditional horse racing wagering and from historical horse racing (HHR) wagering from any significant infrastructure limited licensee facility and each satellite facility licensee authorized for operation in the Commonwealth, including the actual dollar amount of the (i) total prize payout; (ii) total contributions to purses for thoroughbred and harness racing; (iii) amount of state and local taxes collected and remitted by jurisdiction; (iv) amount retained by the Virginia Racing Commission; and (v) amount retained by any licensee or operator. [September 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 99 F.1. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [10/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the gross gaming revenues generated from traditional horse racing wagering and from historical horse racing (HHR) wagering from any significant infrastructure limited licensee facility and each satellite facility licensee authorized for operation in the Commonwealth, including the actual dollar amount of the (i) total prize payout; (ii) total contributions to purses for thoroughbred and harness racing; (iii) amount of state and local taxes collected and remitted by jurisdiction; (iv) amount retained by the Virginia Racing Commission; and (v) amount retained by any licensee or operator. [October 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 99 F.1. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/30/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the gross gaming revenues generated from traditional horse racing wagering and from historical horse racing (HHR) wagering from any significant infrastructure limited licensee facility and each satellite facility licensee authorized for operation in the Commonwealth, including the actual dollar amount of the (i) total prize payout; (ii) total contributions to purses for thoroughbred and harness racing; (iii) amount of state and local taxes collected and remitted by jurisdiction; (iv) amount retained by the Virginia Racing Commission; and (v) amount retained by any licensee or operator. [November 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 99 F.1. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*12/31/2024*]

Virginia Retirement System

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on sensitivity and stress test analyses, and investment performance and expenses such as external manager fees, carried interest fees, and investment department expenses for all asset classes, including private equity, public equity, fixed income, credit strategies, real assets, strategic opportunities, and other investments. **Code of Virginia - § 51.1-124.30:1 (3.)** - [*12/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the prior fiscal year's results obtained by the internal investment management program. The report shall include a comparison of investment performance against the board's benchmarks and an estimate of the program's fee savings when compared to similar assets managed externally. **Appropriation Act - Item 485 (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the criteria and potential supplement level of the salary of the Director of the Virginia Retirement System. Appropriation Act - Item 4-6.01 c.8. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the work group convened to examine the impact the hybrid retirement system has had on judicial appointments, including an analysis of the structure of other states' retirement benefits for judges, specifically looking at other states which provide a hybrid benefit, and options for modifying the current benefit structure for judges including an analysis of the project cost and impact on the unfunded liability of the potential changes. **Appropriation Act - Item 484 I. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual Report of the Virginia Retirement System. [Includes reporting requirements for Code of Virginia §§ 51.1-605 and 51.1-613.] Code of Virginia - § 51.1-1304 (B.) - [*12/31/2024*]

Virginia Retirement System and Department of Human Resource Management

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the detailed aggregate of eligibility determinations for employees in accordance with Code of Virginia § 9.1-400, and shall tabulate claims data, types of injuries and associated costs with provided benefits. **Appropriation Act - Item 498 H. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [1/1/2024]

Virginia Small Business Financing Authority

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the complete operating and financial statement for the Virginia Small Business Financing Authority and any loan fund or loan guarantee fund the Authority administers or manages, including information regarding the percentage of loan and grant program funds that were utilized or awarded by the Authority during such year. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2312** - [11/1/2024]

Virginia Solar Energy Development and Energy Storage Authority

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual summary of the activities and recommendations of the Virginia Solar Energy Development and Energy Storage Authority. **Code of Virginia - § 67-1507** - [*10/15/2024*]

Virginia State Bar and Legal Services Corporation of Virginia

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the status of legal services assistance programs in the Commonwealth, including efforts to maintain and improve the accuracy of caseload data, case opening and case closure information and program activity levels as it relates to clients. **Appropriation Act - Item 53 B. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [1/1/2024]

Virginia State University

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on foundations associated with Virginia State University, including the total annual expenditures by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for scholarships or financial aid by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for faculty compensation by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for equipment and technology by each foundation; the percentage of expenditures used for administrative support by each foundation; and

the percentage of expenditures used for executive compensation by each foundation. Code of Virginia - 23.1-108 - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the progress of achieving targeted goals for the Two-Year College Transfer Grant Program as identified in Item 142.F.4.c. of the 2022 Appropriation Act, including a detailed accounting of the use of the funds provided and a plan for achieving the goals. **Appropriation Act - Item 142 F.4.d.** (Special Session I, 2023) - [5/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by Virginia State University and on the University's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the salary, by position, of any executive officer of such institution that exceeds for the previous fiscal year the salary limit for the chief executive officer for such institution as set forth in the general Appropriation Act. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-102.1** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Amendments to, or affirmation of, the previous year's six-year plan for Virginia State University (VSU), including a report of VSU's active contributions to efforts to stimulate the economic development of the Commonwealth, the area in which VSU is located, and, if subject to a management agreement set forth in Article 4 (\S 23.1-1004 et seq.) of Chapter 10, Code of Virginia, the areas that lag behind the Commonwealth in terms of income, employment, and other factors. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-306 (B.)** - [12/1/2024]

Virginia State University Cooperative Extension and Agriculture Research Services

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Amendments to, or affirmation of, the previous year's six-year plan for Virginia State University (VSU), including a report of VSU's active contributions to efforts to stimulate the economic development of the Commonwealth, the area in which VSU is located, and, if subject to a management agreement set forth in Article 4 (§ 23.1-1004 et seq.) of Chapter 10, Code of Virginia, the areas that lag behind the Commonwealth in terms of income, employment, and other factors. **Code of Virginia - § 23.1-306 (B.)** - [*12*/*1*/2024]

Virginia Tourism Authority

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the operating plan of the Virginia Tourism Authority. Appropriation Act - Item 126 C. (Special Session I, 2023) - [6/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the detailed expenditures and a listing of the salaries and bonuses for all Virginia Tourism Authority employees for the prior fiscal year. **Appropriation Act - Item 114 C. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [8/31/2024]

Virginia Tourism Authority and Department of Historic Resources

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings of the historic study describing the Green Book in Virginia by documenting surviving buildings, including an architectural survey to improve information for at least 60 existing Green Book properties. **Appropriation Act - Item 126 O.2. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [6/30/2024]

Virginia-Israel Advisory Board

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary of the Virginia-Israel Advisory Board on the activities and expenditure of state funds. Code of Virginia - § 30-281.1 (G.) - [1/11/2024]

Washington Metropolitan Area Transit Authority

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual audit report of the Washington Metropolitan Area Transit Authority. **Chapter 771 Article XVI**, **70.(a) (Regular Session, 2009)** - [*12/1/2024*]

Wolf Trap Foundation for the Performing Arts

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Mid-year report on the activities of the Wolf Trap Foundation for the Performing Arts in relation to the STEM Arts and early literacy programs for preschool, kindergarten, and first grade students in Accomack, Albemarle, Arlington, Chesterfield, Fairfax, Henrico, Loudoun, Norfolk, Petersburg, Richmond, Suffolk, and Wythe Public Schools, including the number of divisions served, number of students served, number of educators, and number of families impacted. **Appropriation Act - Item 136 O. (Special Session I, 2022)** - [*1/15/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the activities of the Wolf Trap Foundation for the Performing Arts in relation to the STEM Arts and early literacy programs for preschool, kindergarten, and first grade students in Accomack, Albemarle, Arlington, Chesterfield, Fairfax, Henrico, Loudoun, Norfolk, Petersburg, Richmond, Suffolk, and Wythe Public Schools, including the number of divisions served, number of students served, number of educators, and number of families impacted. **Appropriation Act - Item 124 O. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/30/2024]

Work Group on the Review of the Rate and Distribution of Pari-mutuel Pools Generated by Wagering on Historic Horse Racing

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the work group convened to review the rate and distribution of pari-mutuel pools generated by wagering on historic horse racing at satellite facilities pursuant to § 59.1-392, Code of Virginia, including the corresponding distribution of future revenues to localities beginning July 1, 2025. Appropriation Act - Item 1 V. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/15/2024]

Youth for Tomorrow

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report from Youth for Tomorrow (YFT) that details program services, outputs and outcomes. Appropriation Act - Item 331 K. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

Senate Committee on General Laws and Technology

Apprenticeship Council

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the activities and findings of the Apprenticeship Council. Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2044 (C.) - [10/1/2024]

Art and Architectural Review Board

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Biennial report of the Art and Architectural Review Board. Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2400 (F.) - [10/1/2024]

Assistant to the Governor for Intergovernmental Affairs

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Biannual report on the federal mandates and regulations that may have an effect on the Commonwealth, and shall contain the recorded votes of each member of the Virginia Congressional Delegation for all such legislation. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-302 (9.)** - [1/31/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Biannual report on the federal mandates and regulations that may have an effect on the Commonwealth, and shall contain the recorded votes of each member of the Virginia Congressional Delegation for all such legislation. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-302 (9.)** - [7/31/2024]

Auditor of Public Accounts

PUBLISHED - Annual audit report of the Fort Monroe Authority. Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2348 - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual audit report on the financial statements of the Virginia Commercial Space Flight Authority. Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2213 - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the total general fund revenues collected in the most recently ended fiscal year, including the amount that could be paid into the Revenue Reserve Fund and the amount by which the amount in the Revenue Reserve Fund is less than the maximum amount permitted. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-1831.3 (A.)** - [*11/1/2024*]

Board of Accountancy

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Biennial report on the description of the Board's activities, the audit of the Board's financial statements for the biennium, the statistical information regarding the administrative hearings and the decisions of the Board, and the general summary of all complaints received against licensees and the procedures used to resolve the complaints. **Code of Virginia - § 54.1-4421** - [*11/1/2024*]

Board of Housing and Community Development

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the stakeholder advisory group convened to evaluate and recommend revisions to the Uniform Statewide Building Code (§ 36-97 et seq. of the Code of Virginia) to permit Group R-2 occupancies to be served by a single exit, provided that the building has not more than six stories above grade plane. **Chapter 385 Enactment Clause 1. (Regular Session, 2024)** - [*12/1/2024*]

Broadband Advisory Council

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the broadband communications services, high-speed data services and Internet access throughout the Commonwealth and future deployment potential. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2699.4 (5.)** - [10/1/2024]

Cannabis Equity Reinvestment Board

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim activity and work of the Cannabis Equity Reinvestment Board. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2499.3 (5.)** - [*1/10/2024*]

Chief Data Officer of the Commonwealth

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the activities of the Office of Data Governance and Analytics, the Commonwealth Data Trust, and the Virginia Data Commission. Code of Virginia - § 2.2-203.2:4 (D.8.) - [12/1/2024]

Chief Information Officer of the Commonwealth

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the prioritized list of Recommended Technology Investment Projects (RTIP Report) based upon major information technology projects submitted for business case approval, including (i) all projected costs of ongoing operations and maintenance activities of the project for the next three biennia following project implementation; (ii) a justification and description for each project baseline change; and (iii) whether the project fails to incorporate existing standards for the maintenance, exchange, and security of data, and shall also include trends in current projected information technology spending by executive branch agencies and secretariats, including spending on projects, operations and maintenance, and payments to VITA. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2007 (B.3.)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the results of security audits, the extent to which security policy, standards, and guidelines have been adopted by executive branch and independent agencies, and a list of those executive branch

agencies and independent agencies that have not implemented acceptable security and risk management regulations, policies, standards, and guidelines to control unauthorized uses, intrusions, or other security threats. Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2009 (C.) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the use and application of information technology by executive branch agencies to increase economic efficiency, citizen convenience, and public access to state government. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2007 (B.2.)** - [10/1/2024]

Chief Information Officer of the Commonwealth and Secretary of Administration

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on any amendments or modifications to the information technology infrastructure services contracts. [December 2023] Appropriation Act - Item 93 D. (Special Session I, 2023) - [1/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on any amendments or modifications to the information technology infrastructure services contracts. [January 2024] Appropriation Act - Item 93 D. (Special Session I, 2023) - [2/29/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on any amendments or modifications to the information technology infrastructure services contracts. [February 2024] Appropriation Act - Item 93 D. (Special Session I, 2023) - [3/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on any amendments or modifications to the information technology infrastructure services contracts. [March 2024] Appropriation Act - Item 93 D. (Special Session I, 2023) - [4/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on any amendments or modifications to the information technology infrastructure services contracts. [April 2024] Appropriation Act - Item 93 D. (Special Session I, 2023) - [5/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on any amendments or modifications to the information technology infrastructure services contracts. [May 2024] Appropriation Act - Item 93 D. (Special Session I, 2023) - [6/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on any amendments or modifications to the information technology infrastructure services contracts. [June 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 81 D. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [7/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on any amendments or modifications to the information technology infrastructure services contracts. [July 2024] Appropriation Act - Item 81 D. (Special Session I, 2024) - [8/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on any amendments or modifications to the information technology infrastructure services contracts. [August 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 81 D. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on any amendments or modifications to the information technology infrastructure services contracts. [September 2024] Appropriation Act - Item 81 D. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on any amendments or modifications to the information technology infrastructure services contracts. [October 2024] Appropriation Act - Item 81 D. (Special Session I, 2024) - [11/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on any amendments or modifications to the information technology infrastructure services contracts. [November 2024] Appropriation Act - Item 81 D. (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/31/2024]

Christopher Newport University

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by Christopher Newport University and on the University's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602** (**B**.) - [7/1/2024]

Commission on Updating Virginia Law to Reflect Federal Recognition of Virginia Tribes

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim activity and work of the Commission on Updating Virginia Law to Reflect Federal Recognition of Virginia Tribes. **Code of Virginia - § 30-418 (2.)** - [*1/10/2024*]

Commonwealth Cyber Initiative

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report detailing the use and leverage of the investment in Item 115.L.1. of the 2024 Appropriation Act in strengthening the state's cyber economy, including information on: (i) external research grants attracted to support the work of the Commonwealth Cyber Initiative (CCI), (ii) research grants awarded from the funds contained in Item 115.L.1. of the 2024 Appropriation Act, (iii) research faculty recruited, (iv) results of entrepreneurship and workforce programming, (v) collaborative partnerships and projects, (vi) correlated economic outcomes (jobs and new business formation), and (vii) the geographic distribution of awards from the funding contained in Item 115 L.1. of the 2024 Appropriation Act - Item 115 L.4. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

Commonwealth's Attorneys' Services Council

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Commonwealth's Attorneys' Services Council and on the Council's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

Compensation Board

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Compensation Board and on the Board's workforce and budget. Code of Virginia - 2.2-602 (B.) - [7/1/2024]

Department for Aging and Rehabilitative Services

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Biennial report on the Virginia Public Guardian and Conservator Program and developing trends with regard to the need for guardians, conservators and other types of surrogate decision-making services, including statistical data on these programs. **Code of Virginia - § 51.5-150 (B.9.)** - [*1/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Department for Aging and Rehabilitative Services and on the Department's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the evaluation of local public guardian and conservator programs, including trends on the need for public guardians, conservators, and other types of surrogate decision-making services. **Code of Virginia - § 51.5-150 (B.9.)** - [9/1/2024]

Department for the Blind and Vision Impaired

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Department for the Blind and Vision Impaired and on the Department's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

Department for the Deaf and Hard-of-Hearing

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Department for the Deaf and Hard of Hearing and on the Department's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

Department of Accounts

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Department of Accounts and on the Department's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602** (**B.**) - [7/1/2024]

Department of Agriculture and Consumer Services

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Department of Agriculture and Consumer Services and on the Department's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the activities and use of moneys in the Virginia Spirits Promotion Fund, including statistics regarding the extent to which use of moneys in the Virginia Spirits Promotion Fund has impacted spirits sales in the Commonwealth. **Code of Virginia - § 3.2-3011 (12.)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the activities of the nonprofit, nonstock corporation established to promote, develop, and sustain markets for brewery and limited brewery licensees, including the quantity of beer distributed for each brewery or limited brewery licensee during the preceding year. **Code of Virginia - § 3.2-102 (B.3.)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the financial statement of the operation of, and any recommendations for legislation applicable to, charitable gaming in the Commonwealth. **Code of Virginia - § 18.2-340.18 (8.)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the recommendations of the stakeholder group convened to review the limitations on charitable gaming prize amounts. Chapter 491 Enactment Clause 1. (Special Session I, 2021) - [11/30/2024]

Department of Aviation

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Department of Aviation and on the Department's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602** (**B.**) - [7/1/2024]

Department of Behavioral Health and Developmental Services

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Department of Behavioral Health and Developmental Services and on the Department's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

Department of Conservation and Recreation

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Department of Conservation and Recreation and on the Department's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

Department of Corrections

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Department of Corrections and on the Department's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602** (**B.**) - [7/1/2024]

Department of Criminal Justice Services

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Department of Criminal Justice Services and on the Department's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia** - § 2.2-602 (B.) - [7/1/2024]

Department of Education

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Department of Education and on the Department's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602** (**B**.) - [7/1/2024]

Department of Elections

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Department of Elections and on the Department's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602** (**B**.) - [7/1/2024]

Department of Emergency Management

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Report on annual disaster expenditures and contracting, and shall: i) specify by event and state agency or locality, the amount spent per year from the Disaster Recovery Fund separate from any other state, local, federal or private contributions; ii) identify any Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) reimbursements received during the previous fiscal year, itemizing for which event such reimbursements were made; and iii) any contracts executed during a disaster and the expenditures and purposes for which they were executed. **Appropriation Act - Item 401 A.2. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Department of Emergency Management and on the Department's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia** - § 2.2-602 (B.) - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the assessment of emergencies and disasters that have been authorized sum sufficient funding by the Governor and justification to support continuing sum sufficient funding longer than one year for a locally declared emergency (or disaster), three years for a state declared disaster, and five years for a nationally declared disaster, and shall identify any disasters that can be closed due to fulfillment of the state's obligations. **Appropriation Act - Item 401 A.1. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/1/2024]

Department of Energy

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Department of Energy and on the Department's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

Department of Environmental Quality

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Department of Environmental Quality and on the Department's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia** - § 2.2-602 (B.) - [7/1/2024]

Department of Fire Programs

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Report of the State Fire Marshall on the assessment and options for increasing fees for fire inspections, other than complaint-based inspections, to align with the actual cost of providing the inspection service, including an analysis of inspection workload, costs incurred, and fees collected organized by categories that are based on the type of organizations and activities being inspected. **Appropriation Act - Item 407 B.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Department of Fire Programs and on the Department's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the work group convened to identify and analyze options to help ensure that local government employees who respond to emergencies that expose them to toxic materials have appropriate preemptive and ongoing health care and are able to pay any health expenses related to such emergency and its aftereffects that are not covered by relevant health insurance plans, and shall consider: (i) options for creating and determining eligibility for a grant program to assist local government employee responders, factors that would qualify an event as an emergency for which such grants may be awarded, and what other emergencies in the past 15 years could or should qualify; (ii) a detailed plan for administering grants and moneys to support such grant program; (iii) a review of relevant approaches used in other states and at the federal level for assisting such responders; (iv) identification of the appropriate body to invest and manage the funds; (v) a detailed plan for providing annual cancer screenings for eligible local government employee responders; and (vi) what types of out-of-pocket expenses should be addressed by grant funding. [Reporting requirements of Chapter 174, Enactment Clause 1., of the 2024 Acts of Assembly, are identical.] **Chapter 363 Enactment Clause 1. (Regular Session, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

Department of Forensic Science

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Department of Forensic Science and on the Department's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

Department of Forestry

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Department of Forestry and on the Department's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

Department of General Services

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report of the Public Body Procurement Workgroup on the Virginia Public Procurement Act Process for Competitive Negotiation; Exceptions to Contractual Terms and Conditions (SB 912) – November 1, 2023. **Rules of the Senate of Virginia 20 (o) (2024)** - [1/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report of the Public Body Procurement Workgroup on the Virginia Public Procurement Act; Preference for Products made or Manufactured in Virginia (SB 1115) – November 1, 2023. **Rules of the Senate of Virginia 20 (o)** (**2023**) - [*1*/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Department of General Services and on the Department's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on value engineering of state agency capital outlay projects. Code of Virginia - § 2.2-1133 (D.) - [9/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the status of progress of capital projects on an annual basis [see § 4-4.01 o). and notice of all capital projects authorized under § § 4-4.01 l. (see § 4-4.01 l. 1. b) 4).]. Appropriation Act - Item 4-8.01 d. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the full evaluation, details, findings, and recommendations regarding the utilization of two currently owned state properties for potential development of a new state employee office building; such properties are (i) the site originally designated in project 194-18528 at the corner of 7th and Main Streets (former site of the Virginia Employment Commission), and (ii) the site of the current Virginia Department of Transportation (VDOT) Annex Building, located at 1401 East Broad Street, including: (i) timeline and cost estimates for options for a new state office building on either site, to include consideration of renovating and/or demolishing any existing structure and steps and timeline of any necessary property transfers, (ii) suggested total facility size and scope requirements as they comply with cited current general industry-acceptable space standards and with consideration to any specific space or operational needs of agencies occupying the Monroe Building and the conference space offered in the Monroe Building; (iii) consideration of whether such new state agency facility requires adjacent additional parking for agency tenants; and (iv) timeline and cost estimates for necessary and critical upkeep to the Monroe Building to ensure ongoing tenant safety. **Appropriation Act - Item C-3.50 B. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual consolidated report of § 2.2-1131.1 and § 2.2-1153 of the Code of Virginia, which includes (i) information on the implementation and effectiveness of the program established pursuant to subsection A of § 2.2-1131.1, (ii) a listing of real property leases that are in effect for the current year, the agency executing the lease, the

amount of space leased, the population of each leased facility, and the annual cost of the lease; and, (iii) a report on Department of General Services' findings and recommendations under the provisions of § 2.2-1153, and recommendations for any actions that may be required by the Governor and the General Assembly to identify and dispose of property not being efficiently and effectively utilized. **Appropriation Act - Item 4-8.01 e.1. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [11/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the metric tonnage of the state's recycling program. Executive Order 17 (2022) - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Consolidated report of all public bodies on all completed capital projects in excess of \$2 million, which report shall include at a minimum (i) the procurement method utilized, (ii) the project budget, (iii) the actual project cost, (iv) the expected timeline, (v) the actual completion time, (vi) if such project was a construction management or design-build project, the qualifications that made the project complex, and (vii) any post-project issues. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-4383 (B.)** - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on (i) the number of projects reviewed pursuant to Code of Virginia § 2.2-4380 and Code of Virginia § 2.2-4381 and (ii) for each project (a) the identity of the state public body or covered institution and a description of each such project, (b) the estimated cost of the project at the time of the Department's review, (c) the decision made by the Department concerning the proposed procurement method, and (d) if such project was a construction management or design-build project, the qualifications that made such project complex, and (e) the final procurement method used by the state public body or covered institution. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-4383 (A.)** - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the work group convened to review the issues presented by the creation of Procurement Enhancement Programs within the Department of Small Business and Supplier Diversity. The work group shall (i) invite and obtain input from public and private stakeholders, including members of the business community interested in state procurement and the small SWaM (Small, Women-owned, or Minority-owned) business program in particular; and (ii) assess what steps are needed to best position Virginia for success with an enhanced small SWaM business program. **Chapter 834 Enactment Clause 3.** (**Regular Session, 2024**) - [*12/1/2024*]

Department of Health

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Department of Health and on the Department's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

Department of Health Professions

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Department of Health Professions and on the Department's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

Department of Historic Resources

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Department of Historic Resources and on the Department's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

Department of Housing and Community Development

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Department of Housing and Community Development and on the Department's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Biennial report on the activities of the planning district commissions. **Code of Virginia - § 36-139.6 (6.)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the outcomes associated with closed projects that received a grant from the Virginia Growth and Opportunity Fund, including itemized information that details the project name, the Regional Council, GO Virginia investment type (regional per capita, competitive, or Economic Resilience and Recovery), GO Virginia strategy, program year, date of award, committed match, anticipated project outcomes, and actual project outcomes. **Appropriation Act - Item 103 N.6.b. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*12/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the grant awards and expenditures from the Virginia Growth and Opportunity Fund, including, but not be limited to, total appropriations made or transferred to the fund, total grants awarded, total expenditures from the fund, cash balances, and balances available for future commitments, and shall further summarize such amounts by the allocations provided in paragraph Item 115.N.2. of 2022 Appropriation Act, including amounts allocated to support organizational and capacity building activities, amounts allocated to regional councils based on

each region's share of the state population, and amounts to be awarded on a competitive basis. [Q2 FY2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 115 N.6.a. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [*1/31/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the grant awards and expenditures from the Virginia Growth and Opportunity Fund, including, but not be limited to, total appropriations made or transferred to the fund, total grants awarded, total expenditures from the fund, cash balances, and balances available for future commitments, and shall further summarize such amounts by the allocations provided in paragraph Item 115.N.2. of 2023 Appropriation Act, including amounts allocated to support organizational and capacity building activities, amounts allocated to regional councils based on each region's share of the state population, and amounts to be awarded on a competitive basis. [Q3 FY2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 115 N.6.a. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [4/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the grant awards and expenditures from the Virginia Growth and Opportunity Fund, including, but not be limited to, total appropriations made or transferred to the fund, total grants awarded, total expenditures from the fund, cash balances, and balances available for future commitments, and shall further summarize such amounts by the allocations provided in paragraph Item 103.N.2. of 2024 Appropriation Act, including amounts allocated to support organizational and capacity building activities, amounts allocated to regional councils based on each region's share of the state population, and amounts to be awarded on a competitive basis. [Q4 FY2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 103 N.6.a. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [7/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the grant awards and expenditures from the Virginia Growth and Opportunity Fund, including, but not be limited to, total appropriations made or transferred to the fund, total grants awarded, total expenditures from the fund, cash balances, and balances available for future commitments, and shall further summarize such amounts by the allocations provided in paragraph Item 103.N.2. of 2024 Appropriation Act, including amounts allocated to support organizational and capacity building activities, amounts allocated to regional councils based on each region's share of the state population, and amounts to be awarded on a competitive basis. [Q1 FY2025] **Appropriation Act - Item 103 N.6.a. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*10/31/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual status report on the establishment of a child care facility for the benefit of state employees near the seat of state government in Richmond, Virginia, including operations, development timeline, and state employees served or expected to be served. **Appropriation Act - Item 103 U.3. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly performance report pursuant to the Virginia Telecommunications Initiative by grant recipient and year on the following metrics: (1) number of passings; (2) grant dollars expended by fund source (State and Local Recovery Fund, Capital Project Fund, general fund state grants and match); (3) contract performance period, and ontime progress towards project delivery; (4) maximum advertised project speeds available; and, (5) achievement of key project milestones; and including an evaluation of any projects under risk of incompletion or underperformance, and a reason for the project's delay. [Q1 FY2025] **Appropriation Act - Item 103 L.6. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the progress of broadband expansion projects across the Commonwealth funded through VATI and BEAD, including (i) the fiber mileage constructed, (ii) the locations passed, (iii) the timelines for remaining contracted projects, (iv) the amount of grant funding expended, and (v) the number of projects extended and the rationale for such extensions. [Reporting requirements of Chapter 799, Enactment Clause 2., of the 2024 Acts of Assembly, are identical.] **Chapter 822 Enactment Clause 2.** (**Regular Session, 2024**) - [*12/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the status of the Virginia Housing Trust Fund, including the status of the former Housing Partnership Fund. Code of Virginia - § 36-150 - [12/1/2024]

Department of Human Resource Management

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report detailing the changes to the state employee health benefits program involving premiums, benefits, carriers, or provider networks schedule affecting the upcoming Plan Year. Appropriation Act - Item 86 A. (Special Session I, 2023) - [5/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Department of Human Resource Management and on the Department's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the renewal cost of the state employee health insurance program premiums that will go into effect on July 1, 2025, including the impact of the renewal cost on employee and employer premiums and a valuation of liabilities as required by Other Post Employment Benefits reporting standards. **Appropriation Act - Item 74 G.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the recommended workers' compensation premiums for state agencies for the following biennium, including the basis for the department's recommendations, the number and amount of workers' compensation

settlements concluded in the previous fiscal year, and the impact of those settlements on the workers' compensation program's reserves. Appropriation Act - Item 74 F.1. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report detailing (i) the number of employee grievance hearings held pursuant to the Administrative Process Act (§ 2.2-4000 et seq. of the Code of Virginia) and (ii) the number of decisions from such hearings that were rendered in favor of employees. **Chapter 694 Enactment Clause 3. (Regular Session, 2016)** - [11/1/2024]

Department of Human Resource Management and Department of Planning and Budget

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Report detailing the assumptions included in the Governor's introduced budget for the state employee health insurance plan. The report shall include the proposed premium schedule that would be effective for the upcoming fiscal year and any proposed changes to the benefit structure. **Appropriation Act - Item 75 F. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [12/20/2024]

Department of Juvenile Justice

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Department of Juvenile Justice and on the Department's workforce and budget. Code of Virginia - 2.2-602 (B.) - [7/1/2024]

Department of Labor and Industry

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Department of Labor and Industry and on the Department's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

Department of Medical Assistance Services

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Department of Medical Assistance Services and on the Department's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

Department of Military Affairs

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Department of Military Affairs and on the Department's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report detailing the expenditures of the Virginia Military Family Relief Fund, including the amount of awards provided from the Fund to each branch of service, the amount of individual and family assistance provided, the qualifications of the recipients, and the balance available in the Fund for future disbursements. **Code of Virginia - § 44-102.2 (B.)** - [10/1/2024]

Department of Motor Vehicles

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Department of Motor Vehicles and on the Department's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

Department of Planning and Budget

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Department of Planning and Budget and on the Department's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

Department of Planning and Budget and Department of General Services

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the status of the completion of the General Assembly Building project. [Q2 FY 2024] [Reporting requirements of Chapter 759, Enactment Clause 11. (2016) are identical.] Chapter 769 Enactment Clause 11. (Regular Session, 2016) - [1/1/2024]

Department of Professional and Occupational Regulation

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Department of Professional and Occupational Regulation and on the Department's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Biennial report on the various boards containing a summary of the board's fiscal affairs, a description of the board's activities, statistical information regarding the administrative hearings and decisions of the board, a general summary of all complaints received against licensees and the procedures used to resolve the complaints, and a description of any action taken by the board designed to increase public awareness of board operations and to facilitate public participation. **Code of Virginia - § 54.1-114** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report by the Director of the Department of Professional and Occupational Regulation on the activities of the Office of the Common Interest Community Ombudsman, including a summary of significant new developments in federal and state laws relating to common interest communities. **Code of Virginia - § 54.1-2354.3** (**B.9.**) - [12/1/2024]

Department of Rail and Public Transportation

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Department of Rail and Public Transportation and on the Department's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

Department of Small Business and Supplier Diversity

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Quarterly report on the efforts to maximize job creation and retention among the Commonwealth's small businesses, including measures of: (i) the effectiveness of programs administered by the Small Business Financing Authority in assisting borrowers to create jobs and enable increased capital investment; (ii) the efficiency and effectiveness of Small, Women-owned, and Minority-owned Business and Disadvantaged Business Enterprise programs; (iii) the success of the agency's outreach and technical assistance activities; and, (iv) the number of businesses certified, and the average number of business days to process a certification application each month. [Q3 CY 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 111 G. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*10/30/2024*]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the identity of the state departments and agencies failing to submit annual progress reports on minority business procurement and the nature and extent of such lack of compliance, including recommendations on the ways to improve compliance with the provisions of § 2.2-4310, and the progress of the mentorship program established under § 2.2-1605.1. Code of Virginia - § 2.2-1610 - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the efforts to maximize job creation and retention among the Commonwealth's small businesses, including measures of: (i) the effectiveness of programs administered by the Small Business Financing Authority in assisting borrowers to create jobs and enable increased capital investment; (ii) the efficiency and effectiveness of Small, Women-owned, and Minority-owned Business and Disadvantaged Business Enterprise programs; (iii) the success of the agency's outreach and technical assistance activities; and, (iv) the number of businesses certified, and the average number of business days to process a certification application each month. [Q4 CY 2023] **Appropriation Act - Item 123 G. (Special Session I, 2023**) - [*1/30/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the efforts to maximize job creation and retention among the Commonwealth's small businesses, including measures of: (i) the effectiveness of programs administered by the Small Business Financing Authority in assisting borrowers to create jobs and enable increased capital investment; (ii) the efficiency and effectiveness of Small, Women-owned, and Minority-owned Business and Disadvantaged Business Enterprise programs; (iii) the success of the agency's outreach and technical assistance activities; and, (iv) the number of businesses certified, and the average number of business days to process a certification application each month. [Q1 CY 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 123 G. (Special Session I, 2023**) - [4/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Department of Small Business and Supplier Diversity and on the Department's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the progress of the initial group of established businesses, subject matter experts in relevant industry sectors, and start-up women-owned and minority-owned businesses who were selected for the mentorship program. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-1605.1 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the efforts to maximize job creation and retention among the Commonwealth's small businesses, including measures of: (i) the effectiveness of programs administered by the Small Business Financing Authority in assisting borrowers to create jobs and enable increased capital investment; (ii) the efficiency and effectiveness of Small, Women-owned, and Minority-owned Business and Disadvantaged Business Enterprise programs; (iii) the success of the agency's outreach and technical assistance activities; and, (iv) the number of businesses certified, and the average number of business days to process a certification application each month. [Q2 CY 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 111 G. (Special Session I, 2024**) - [7/30/2024]

Department of Social Services

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Department of Social Services and on the Department's workforce and budget. Code of Virginia - 2.2-602 (B.) - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim activity and work of the Advisory Board on Service and Volunteerism. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2481 (5.)** - [*1/10/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the activities of the Office of New Americans and recommendations for improving state policies and programs to support the economic, linguistic, and civic integration of new Americans throughout the Commonwealth. [Includes reporting requirements of Code of Virginia § 63.2-209.1.] **Appropriation Act - Item 324 F. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*12*/*1*/2024]

Department of State Police

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Department of State Police and on the Department's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602** (**B.**) - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the list of governmental entities with access to the Virginia Department of Motor Vehicles' privileged information through the Virginia Criminal Information Network (VCIN) and the International Justice and Public Safety Network. **Chapter 421 Enactment Clause 2.** (Special Session I, 2021) - [7/1/2024]

Department of Taxation

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Department of Taxation and on the Department's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602** (**B.**) - [7/1/2024]

Department of the Treasury

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Department of the Treasury and on the Department's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602** (**B.**) - [7/1/2024]

Department of Veterans Services

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the work group convened to study and develop recommendations for implementing a statewide strategic plan to make Virginia the best state for veterans, and to (i) develop a statewide strategic plan that will guide legislation and budget decisions for the next five years; (ii) determine and identify key performance indicators, quantifiable factors that can be compared with those of other states in determining quality of life for veterans in such states; (iii) assess Virginia's current key performance indicators against those of other states; (iv) identify legislative and budgetary recommendations; and (v) create a scorecard of Virginia's key performance indicators to be presented to the General Assembly Military and Veterans Caucus at the first meeting of each regular session. **Chapter 407 Enactment Clause 1. (Regular Session, 2023)** - [*1/10/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Department of Veterans Services and on the Department's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the business plan that demonstrates how the veterans care centers will operate using solely nongeneral funds after start-up general fund moneys are exhausted. Appropriation Act - Item 455 C. (Special Session I, 2024) - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on any shortage of funding resulting from requests in excess of the available appropriation for grants extended to create employment opportunities for veterans by assisting Virginia employers in hiring and retaining veterans. **Appropriation Act - Item 456 A.4. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report detailing revenues and expenditures of the veterans care centers. [Q1 FY 2025] Appropriation Act - Item 455 C. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the status, progress, and prospects of veterans services in the Commonwealth, including performance measures and outcomes of veterans services programs; the results of the Virginia Veteran and Family Support program, including the number of transitioning service members, veterans, members of the Virginia National Guard, Virginia residents in the Armed Forces Reserves, and their family members affected by covered military members' service and deployments for whom coordinated resources plans are developed and who are referred for services; information about services provided to transitioning service members, veterans, members of the Virginia National Guard, Virginia residents in the Armed Forces Reserves, and their family members, including information about the types of services provided and the quality of those services; and the number of transitioning service members, veterans, members of the Virginia National Guard, Virginia National Guard, Virginia residents in the Armed Forces Reserves, and their family members, including information about the types of services provided and the quality of those services; and the number of transitioning service members, veterans, members of the Virginia National Guard, Virginia residents in the Armed Forces Reserves, and their family members identified by the program as in need of services but not referred for services; a summary of the work of the Suicide Prevention Coordinator; and an overview of the agency's policies and strategies relating to dissemination of information about the Virginia Military Survivors and Dependents Education Program and Fund. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2004 (9.)** - [*12*/*1*/2024]

Department of Wildlife Resources

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Department of Wildlife Resources and on the Department's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

Department of Workforce Development and Advancement and State Council of Higher Education for Virginia

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the number of students placed in internship programs, the type of internship programs, and the number and type of participating employers. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2037 (4.)** - [9/30/2024]

Eastern Virginia Medical School

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by Eastern Virginia Medical School and on the School's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602** (**B.**) - [7/1/2024]

Forensic Science Board

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the review and recommendations, concerning: (1) new major programs and plans for the activities of the Department of Forensic Science and elimination of programs no longer needed; (2) policy and priorities in response to agency needs; (3) general fiscal year operational budget and any major changes in appropriated funds; (4) actions to foster and promote coordination and cooperation between the Department and the user programs which are served; (5) rules and regulations necessary to carry out the purposes and intent of this chapter; (6) recommendations submitted to the Board or the Director by the Scientific Advisory Committee; and (7) the use of the Physical Evidence Recovery Kit Tracking System. **Code of Virginia - § 9.1-1110 (B.)** - [*11/1/2024*]

Frontier Culture Museum of Virginia

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Frontier Culture Museum of Virginia and on the Museum's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

George Mason University

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by George Mason University and on the University's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

Gunston Hall Plantation

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by Gunston Hall Plantation and on the Plantation's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

James Madison University

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by James Madison University and on the University's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

Jamestown-Yorktown Foundation

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Jamestown-Yorktown Foundation and on the Foundation's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

Joint Commission on Technology and Science

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations on the analysis of using, and fostering the appropriate expansion of, blockchain technology, digital asset mining, and cryptocurrency in the Commonwealth; and the creation of a Blockchain and Cryptocurrency Commission related to the use of and regulation over blockchain technology and cryptocurrency in the Commonwealth, including (i) an examination of the risks, including privacy risks, and benefits of using blockchain technology in state and local government and in businesses in the Commonwealth and (ii) an assessment of the impact of the cryptocurrency industry on the Commonwealth, including the effect on state revenues and energy consumption. [Includes reporting requirements of Chapter 707, Enactment Clause 1., of the 2024 Acts of Assembly.] **Chapter 709 Enactment Clause 1. (Regular Session, 2024)** - [*12/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the Joint Commission on Technology and Science. Code of Virginia - § 30-85 (10.) - [1/10/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations on the analysis of the use of artificial intelligence by public bodies in the Commonwealth, including an examination of proper policies and procedures regarding artificial intelligence systems to (i) govern the procurement, implementation, and ongoing assessment of any such system by a

public body; (ii) ensure that no such system results in any unlawful discrimination or unlawful disparate impact against any individual or group of individuals; and (iii) require a public body to assess the likely impact of using any such system and perform ongoing assessments to ensure that the use of any such system does not result in any such unlawful discrimination or disparate impact; together with an assessment of creating a Commission on Artificial Intelligence to advise the General Assembly on issues related to artificial intelligence, the proper composition of such a commission, and the proper duties of the commission. **Chapter 678 Enactment Clause 1. (Regular Session, 2024)** - [12/1/2024]

Joint Legislative Audit and Review Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Business Location & Expansion Incentives. Appropriation Act - Item 36 E.1. (Special Session I, 2023) - [2/28/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Virginia's Self-Sufficiency Programs and the Availability and Affordability of Child Care – October 16, 2023. Code of Virginia - § 30-58.1 - [7/1/2024]

Joint Subcommittee to Study Pandemic Response and Preparedness in the Commonwealth

OVERDUE - Report on the findings and recommendations of the Joint Subcommittee convened to study the performance of existing laws in the Commonwealth in relation to the Commonwealth's pandemic response and develop recommendations regarding: (i) the scope of the Governor's powers in long-term states of emergency and the feasibility of legislative oversight of such powers; (ii) the adequacy, resilience, and performance of the General Assembly and local governments; (iii) the adequacy, resilience, and performance of public and private health care systems, pharmacies, hospitals, independent providers, health system providers, federally qualified health centers, urgent care centers, longterm care agencies and organizations, and congregate care facilities, including (a) an assessment of the readiness of all such facilities and providers to implement infection prevention and control measures in order to prevent and stop the spread of infectious diseases and (b) an assessment of the adequacy of regulations relating to vulnerable Virginians, including the elderly, the infirm, and children; (iv) the adequacy, resilience, and performance of the emergency management and public health care systems, including (a) the need for stockpiling and planning for distribution of pandemic response supplies and materials, (b) the performance of local health districts and the feasibility of allowing for local decision-making during pandemics, in contrast to delivery of routine services, and (c) the existing system's ability to detect and prevent future outbreaks and deploy health care solutions; (v) the adequacy, resilience, and performance of the judicial system and the need to develop future emergency plans to facilitate better responsiveness; (vi) the adequacy, resilience, and performance of Virginia Freedom of Information Act, homeowners' association, and corporate meeting rules and the need to develop future emergency plans to facilitate better responsiveness; (vii) the adequacy, resilience, and performance of the K-12 and higher education systems and the need to develop future emergency plans to facilitate better responsiveness; and (viii) the adequacy, resilience, and performance of the business regulatory system and the need to develop future emergency plans to facilitate better responsiveness. Appropriation Act - Item 6 D. (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/1/2024]

Joint Subcommittee to Study the Feasibility of Establishing the Virginia Gaming Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the feasibility of establishing the Virginia Gaming Commission to regulate and oversee all forms of gaming in the Commonwealth. **House Joint Resolution 548 (Regular Session, 2023)** - [*1/10/2024*]

Library of Virginia

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Library of Virginia and on the Library's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report indicating which state agencies did not furnish or otherwise make available copies of their publications or other information required under this chapter, and which local or regional agencies did not provide access to publications upon request. **Code of Virginia - § 42.1-97** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the progress of reducing The Library of Virginia archival backlog. Appropriation Act - Item 225 B. (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/1/2024]

Longwood University

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by Longwood University and on the University's workforce and budget. Code of Virginia - 2.2-602 (B.) - [7/1/2024]

Motor Vehicle Dealer Board

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Motor Vehicle Dealer Board and on the Board's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

New College Institute

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by New College Institute and on the Institute's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

Norfolk State University

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by Norfolk State University and on the University's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

Office of Children's Services

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Office of Children's Services and on the Office's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

Office of New Americans Advisory Board

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the activities of the Office of New Americans and recommendations for improving state policies and programs to support the economic, linguistic, and civic integration of new Americans throughout the Commonwealth. [Includes reporting requirements of Item 340.F. of the 2023 Appropriation Act.] Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2498 (A.5.) - [12/1/2024]

Office of the Attorney General and Department of Law

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the activities of the Organized Retail Crime Fund. Code of Virginia - § 2.2-511.2 - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the work group convened to examine and make recommendations regarding the practice of persons receiving compensation for preparing, presenting, prosecuting, advising, consulting, or assisting any individual regarding any veterans' benefits matter before the U.S. Department of Veterans Affairs, the U.S. Department of Defense, or the Virginia Department of Veterans Services. **Chapter 730 Enactment Clause 1. (Regular Session, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

Office of the Children's Ombudsman

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the work group on the study of legal representation in child representation cases. Senate Joint Resolution 241 (Regular Session, 2023) - [1/10/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the Office of the Children's Ombudsman, including any recommendations regarding the need for legislation or for a change in rules or policies. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-447 (G.)** - [10/1/2024]

Office of the Governor

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the financial plan for a prospective period of six years, and shall consist of (i) the Governor's biennial budget submitted pursuant to subsection A of § 2.2-1508, (ii) estimates of anticipated general fund and nongeneral fund revenue prepared for an additional period of four years pursuant to § 2.2-1503, and (iii) estimates of the general and nongeneral fund appropriations required for each major program for an additional period of four years. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-1503.1** - [*1/10/2024*]

Office of the State Inspector General

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Office of the State Inspector General and on the Office's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report summarizing the activities of the Fraud and Abuse Whistle Blower Reward Fund. Code of Virginia - § 2.2-3014 (E.) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report summarizing the activities of the Office of the State Inspector General. Such report shall include, but need not be limited to: (i) a description of any significant problems, abuses, and deficiencies related to the management or operation of state agencies or nonstate agencies during the reporting period; (ii) a description of the recommendations for any corrective actions made by the Office during the reporting period with respect to significant problems, abuses, or deficiencies identified; (iii) a summary of matters referred to the attorneys for the Commonwealth and law-enforcement agencies and actions taken on them during the reporting period; (iv) information concerning the numbers of complaints received and types of investigations completed by the Office during the reporting period; (v) the development and maintenance of internal audit programs in state agencies and nonstate agencies; and (vi) the results of any state agency performance reviews, including a summary of any findings or recommendations for improving the efficiency of state agencies. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-313 (A.)** - [10/1/2024]

Old Dominion University

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by Old Dominion University and on the University's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

Radford University

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by Radford University and on the University's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

Richard Bland College of William and Mary

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by Richard Bland College of William and Mary and on the College's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

Roanoke Higher Education Center

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by Roanoke Higher Education Center and on the Center's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602** (**B**.) - [7/1/2024]

Science Museum of Virginia

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Science Museum of Virginia and on the Museum's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602** (**B.**) - [7/1/2024]

Secretary of Administration

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Report on the progress of state agencies meeting the employment goals of the Commonwealth relating to the employment of individuals with disabilities. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-203.2:3 (H.)** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on telework participation levels and trends of both private- and public-sector employees in the Commonwealth. [Includes reporting requirements for Item § 4-8.01 c.4. of the 2024 Appropriation Act.] Code of Virginia - § 2.2-203.1 (C.4.) - [10/1/2024]

Secretary of Commerce and Trade

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the trends in the availability and deployment of and access to broadband communications services, including, but not limited to, competitively-priced, high-speed data services and Internet access services of general application, throughout the Commonwealth and advancements in communications technology for deployment potential. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-206.3 (9.)** - [*12/1/2024*]

Secretary of Health and Human Resources

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the activities and recommendations of the work group convened to oversee the development of a statewide integrated electronic health record (EHR) system, including an implementation timeline, cost estimates, and other issues that may need to be addressed in order to implement an integrated statewide EHR system. **Appropriation Act - Item 267 B.2. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

Secretary of Labor

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the outcomes of the work group convened to advise the Secretary of Labor on the transition of the administration of apprenticeship programs from the Department of Labor and Industry to the Department of Workforce Development and Advancement (the Department), including the progress of the transition, the current and expected costs of transition, and the expected ongoing operational costs of the Department. [Reporting requirements of Chapter 624, Enactment Clause 11., 2023 Acts of Assembly, are identical.] **Chapter 625 Enactment Clause 11. (Regular Session, 2023)** - [*1*/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the outcomes of the work group convened to advise the Secretary of Labor on the transition of the administration of apprenticeship programs from the Department of Labor and Industry to the Department of Workforce Development and Advancement (the Department), including the progress of the transition, the current and expected costs of transition, and the expected ongoing operational costs of the Department. [Reporting requirements of Chapter 624, Enactment Clause 11., 2023 Acts of Assembly, are identical.] **Chapter 625 Enactment Clause 11. (Regular Session, 2023)** - [4/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the outcomes of the work group convened to advise the Secretary of Labor on the transition of the administration of apprenticeship programs from the Department of Labor and Industry to the Department of Workforce Development and Advancement (the Department), including the progress of the transition, the current and expected costs of transition, and the expected ongoing operational costs of the Department. [Reporting

requirements of Chapter 624, Enactment Clause 11., 2023 Acts of Assembly, are identical.] Chapter 625 Enactment Clause 11. (Regular Session, 2023) - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Final report on the outcomes of the work group convened to advise the Secretary of Labor on the transition of the administration of apprenticeship programs from the Department of Labor and Industry to the Department of Workforce Development and Advancement (the Department), including the progress of the transition, the current and expected costs of transition, and the expected ongoing operational costs of the Department. [Reporting requirements of Chapter 624, Enactment Clause 11., 2023 Acts of Assembly, are identical.] Chapter 625 Enactment Clause 11. (Regular Session, 2023) - [10/1/2024]

Secretary of Natural and Historic Resources

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on interim activity and work of the Wastewater Infrastructure Policy Working Group. Code of Virginia - § 62.1-223.2 (D.8.) - [1/10/2024]

Secretary of Veterans and Defense Affairs

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Report on the projects and real property lease agreements executed from funds appropriated in Item 468.A.5. of the 2023 Appropriation Act. Appropriation Act - Item 454 A.5. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/15/2024]

Six-Year Capital Outlay Plan Advisory Committee

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Recommendations of any changes to the current six-year capital outlay plan (described in Code of Virginia § 2.2-1518) and of project funding, including adjusting the fiscal years covered by the plan so that the plan will cover the six fiscal years beginning July 1 of the following year. **Appropriation Act - Item 2-0 Q. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [11/1/2024]

Southern Virginia Higher Education Center

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by Southern Virginia Higher Education Center and on the Center's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

Southwest Virginia Cultural Heritage Foundation

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the Southwest Virginia Cultural Heritage Foundation. Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2736 (A.13.) - [1/10/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the expenditures of the Southwest Virginia Cultural Heritage Foundation and its ongoing efforts to generate revenues sufficient to sustain operations. Appropriation Act - Item 103 K.2. (Special Session I, 2024) - [9/1/2024]

Southwest Virginia Higher Education Center

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by Southwest Virginia Higher Education Center and on the Center's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

State Corporation Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the assessment of the changes made to Code of Virginia §§ 55.1-1208, 59.1-199, and 59.1-200 by Chapter 838 of the 2024 Acts of Assembly relating to the prohibition of charging any transaction or processing fee or similar surcharge to a consumer for the use of an electronic fund transfer, as that term is defined in 12 C.F.R. § 1005.3, for payment for the purchase of a good or service. **Chapter 838 Enactment Clause 3. (Regular Session, 2024)** - [12/1/2024]

State Council of Higher Education for Virginia

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the State Council of Higher Education for Virginia and on the Council's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

Supreme Court of Virginia

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the number of executed writs of eviction returned pursuant to the requirements of § 8.01-471 of the Code of Virginia, between July 1, 2023 and June 30, 2024. Code of Virginia - § 8.01-471 - [9/1/2024]

The College of William and Mary in Virginia

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by The College of William and Mary and on the College's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602** (**B.**) - [7/1/2024]

Tobacco Region Revitalization Commission

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Tobacco Region Revitalization Commission and on the Commission's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

University of Mary Washington

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by University of Mary Washington and on the University's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602** (**B.**) - [7/1/2024]

University of Virginia

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by University of Virginia and on the University's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

University of Virginia's College at Wise

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by University of Virginia's College at Wise and on the University's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

Virginia Alcoholic Beverage Control Authority

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report detailing the total percentage of gross revenues required for the operation and administration of the Department of Alcoholic Beverage Control, excluding expenditures made for the purchase of distilled spirits, for the prior fiscal year, and a relative comparison to the three prior fiscal years. [Reporting requirements of Chapter 38, Enactment Clause 14., 2015 Acts of Assembly are identical.] **Chapter 730 Enactment Clause 14.** (**Regular Session, 2015**) - [10/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the business, assets and liabilities, taxes collected and general information on alcoholic beverage control laws, including the audited annual financial statements of the Virginia Alcoholic Beverage Control Authority (the Authority) for the year ending the previous June 30, and a six-year plan detailing the Authority's assumed revenue forecast, assumed operating costs, number of retail facilities, capital costs, including lease payments, major acquisitions of services and tangible or intangible property, any material changes to the policies and procedures issued by the Authority related to procurement or personnel, and any proposed marketing activities. [Reporting requirements of Code of Virginia § 4.1-115 A. are included in this report.] Code of Virginia - § 4.1-101.07 (A.) - [12/15/2024]

Virginia Alcoholic Beverage Control Board

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the status of financing, procuring and implementing the information technology systems necessary to sustain the Virginia Alcoholic Beverage Control Authority's business enterprise. Appropriation Act - Item 489.20 A. (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/15/2024]

Virginia Biotechnology Research Partnership Authority

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report of the activities of the Virginia Biotechnology Research Partnership Authority, including the audited annual financial statements of the Authority for the year ending the preceding June 30. **Chapter 788 § 17. C. (Regular Session, 2005)** - [*11/1/2024*]

Virginia Board for People with Disabilities

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Compensation Board and on the Compensation Board's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

Virginia Cannabis Control Authority

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Virginia Cannabis Control Authority and on the Authority's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

Virginia Commission for the Arts

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Compensation Board and on the Compensation Board's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

Virginia Commonwealth University

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by Virginia Commonwealth University and on the University's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

Virginia Community College System

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Virginia Community College System and on the College System's workforce and budget. Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.) - [7/1/2024]

Virginia Council on Environmental Justice

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the interim activity and work of the Virginia Council on Environmental Justice. Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2699.12 (2.) - [1/10/2024]

Virginia Economic Development Partnership

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the operational plan, any modifications to the operational plan, and its progress toward meeting the goals and objectives as stated in the operational plan of the Virginia Economic Development Partnership Authority. [Includes reporting requirements for Item 125.B., 2023 Appropriation Act.] Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2237.1 (D.2.b.) - [6/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Virginia Economic Development Partnership and on the Partnership's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the grant awards and expenditures from the Virginia Business Ready Sites Program Fund. Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2240.2:1 (E.) - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quinquennial report on the policies for the procurement of goods and services that: 1. Seek competition to the maximum practical degree; 2. Require competitive negotiation for professional services, which includes the requirements of Code of Virginia §§ 2.2-4302.2 and 2.2-4303.1, unless there is only one source practically available and the Authority has complied with the requirements of subsection C; 3. Prohibit discrimination against a bidder or offeror based on race, religion, color, sex, sexual orientation, gender identity, national origin, age, disability, status as a service disabled veteran, or any other basis prohibited by federal or state law relating to discrimination in employment; and 4. Incorporate the prompt payment principles of Code of Virginia § 2.2-4350 and the payment clauses of Code of Virginia § 2.2-4354, and include provisions for the inspection of public records in Code of Virginia § 2.2-4342. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2244 (F.)** - [11/1/2024]

Virginia Employment Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Virginia Employment Commission and on the Commission's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

Virginia Foundation for Healthy Youth

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Virginia Foundation for Healthy Youth and on the Foundation's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia** - § 2.2-602 (B.) - [7/1/2024]

Virginia Freedom of Information Advisory Council

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Special annual report on the activities and findings regarding the Freedom of Information Act, including recommendations for changes in the law. **Code of Virginia - § 30-179 (8.)** - [*12/1/2024*]

Virginia Growth and Opportunity Board

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the interim activity and work of the Virginia Growth and Opportunity Board. Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2486 (11.) - [12/1/2024]

Virginia Housing Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary on the interim activity and work of the Virginia Housing Commission. Code of Virginia - § 30-261 (B.) - [1/10/2024]

Virginia Housing Development Authority

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Virginia Housing Development Authority and on the Authority's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia** - § 2.2-602 (B.) - [7/1/2024]

Virginia Indigent Defense Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Virginia Indigent Defense Commission and on the Commission's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia** - § 2.2-602 (B.) - [7/1/2024]

Virginia Information Technologies Agency

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the status and performance of each major information technology project and related procurement conducted by any state agency or institution that is active or is expected to become active in the next fiscal year and has been approved and recommended for funding by the Secretary of Technology. (Q2 FY 2024) [Includes reporting requirements of Item 93.E.2. of the 2023 Appropriation Act.] **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2017 (9.)** - [2/29/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the status and performance of each major information technology project and related procurement conducted by any state agency or institution that is active or is expected to become active in the next fiscal year and has been approved and recommended for funding by the Secretary of Technology. (Q3 FY 2024) [Includes reporting requirements of Item 93.E.2. of the 2023 Appropriation Act.] **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2017 (9.)** - [5/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Virginia Information Technologies Agency (VITA) and on VITA's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the status and performance of each major information technology project and related procurement conducted by any state agency or institution that is active or is expected to become active in the next fiscal year and has been approved and recommended for funding by the Secretary of Technology. (Q4 FY 2024) [Includes reporting requirements of Item 81.E.2. of the 2024 Appropriation Act.] **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2017 (9.)** - [8/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the work of the Information Technology Advisory Council and any advisory subcommittees. Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2699.6 (C.) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the activities of the cybersecurity grant funding program. Appropriation Act - Item 81 F.2. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual network infrastructure report, including whether the Commonwealth's network infrastructure is adequate to meet the needs of state agencies, and, if not, identifying any needed upgrades and specifying the estimated cost and whether the upgrade is to the portion of the network maintained by the Virginia Information Technologies Agency or another state agency. **Appropriation Act - Item 79 E. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the status and performance of each major information technology project and related procurement conducted by any state agency or institution that is active or is expected to become active in the next fiscal year and has been approved and recommended for funding by the Secretary of Technology. (Q1 FY 2025) [Includes reporting requirements of Item 81.E.2. of the 2024 Appropriation Act.] Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2017 (9.) - [11/30/2024]

Virginia Innovation Partnership Authority

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on all investment activities of the Virginia Innovation Partnership Authority, and any entity established by the Authority, including returns on investments. [Includes reporting requirements of Code of Virginia § 2.2-2355 (17.) and Item 115.D.1., 2024 Appropriation Act.] Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2355 (20.) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on: a. The quarterly financial performance, determined by comparing the budgeted and actual revenues and expenditures to planned revenues and expenditures for the fiscal year; b. All investments and grants executed compared to projected investment closings, return on prior investments and grants, including all gains and losses; and c. The financial and programmatic performance of all operating entities owned by the managing non-profit entity. [Q2 FY 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 127 C.2. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [*1/30/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on: a. The quarterly financial performance, determined by comparing the budgeted and actual revenues and expenditures to planned revenues and expenditures for the fiscal year; b. All investments and grants executed compared to projected investment closings, return on prior investments and grants, including all gains and losses; and c. The financial and programmatic performance of all operating entities owned by the managing non-profit entity. [Q3 FY 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 127 C.2. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [4/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on: a. The quarterly financial performance, determined by comparing the budgeted and actual revenues and expenditures to planned revenues and expenditures for the fiscal year; b. All investments and grants executed compared to projected investment closings, return on prior investments and grants, including all gains and losses; and c. The financial and programmatic performance of all operating entities owned by the managing non-profit entity. [Q4 FY 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 115 C.2. (Special Session I, 2024**) - [7/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual detailed expenditure report of the Virginia Innovation Partnership Authority for the concluded fiscal year, including: a. All planned and actual revenue and expenditures along with funding sources, including state, federal, and other revenue sources, of both the a. All planned and actual revenue and expenditures along with funding sources, including state, federal, and other revenue sources of both Virginia Innovation Partnership Authority and the

managing non-profit entity (Virginia Innovation Partnership Corporation); b. By activity or program, total grants made and investments awarded for each grant and investment program; c. By activity or program, recoveries of previous grants or investments and sales of equity positions; d. Cash balances by funding source, and a report, by program, of available, committed and projected expenditures of all cash balance; and, e. Private investment activity related to the fund of funds established in Item 115.U. of the 2024 Appropriation Act. **Appropriation Act - Item 115 C.1. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on: a. The quarterly financial performance, determined by comparing the budgeted and actual revenues and expenditures to planned revenues and expenditures for the fiscal year; b. All investments and grants executed compared to projected investment closings, return on prior investments and grants, including all gains and losses; and c. The financial and programmatic performance of all operating entities owned by the managing non-profit entity. [Q1 FY 2025] **Appropriation Act - Item 115 C.2. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*10/30/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quinquennial report on the policies for the procurement of goods and services that: 1. Seek competition to the maximum practical degree; 2. Require competitive negotiation for professional services, which includes the requirements of Code of Virginia §§ 2.2-4302.2 and 2.2-4303.1, unless there is only one source practically available and the Authority has complied with the requirements of subsection C; 3. Prohibit discrimination against a bidder or offeror based on race, religion, color, sex, sexual orientation, gender identity, national origin, age, disability, status as a service disabled veteran, or any other basis prohibited by federal or state law relating to discrimination in employment; and 4. Incorporate the prompt payment principles of Code of Virginia § 2.2-4350 and the payment clauses of Code of Virginia § 2.2-4354, and include provisions for the inspection of public records in Code of Virginia § 2.2-4342. Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2364 (F.) - [11/1/2024]

Virginia LGBTQ+ Advisory Board

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the activities of the Virginia LGBTQ+ Advisory Board. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2499.3** (5.) - [10/1/2024]

Virginia Lottery

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the complete statement of sports betting revenues and expenses, and any recommendations for changes to Article 2 of Chapter 40, of Title 58.1 of the Code of Virginia, as the Director and Board deem prudent. **Code of Virginia - § 58.1-4031 (C.2.)** - [*10/1/2024*]

Virginia Marine Resources Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Marine Resources Commission and on the Commission's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

Virginia Military Advisory Council

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary on the activities and work of the Virginia Military Advisory Council. Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2666.1 (E.) - [1/10/2024]

Virginia Military Institute

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by Virginia Military Institute and on the Institute's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

Virginia Museum of Fine Arts

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Virginia Museum of Fine Arts and on the Museum's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602** (**B**.) - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the financial statements of the Virginia Museum of Fine Arts for the year ending the preceding June 30. Code of Virginia - § 23.1-3221 - [11/1/2024]

Virginia Museum of Natural History

 $\underline{OVERDUE}$ - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Virginia Museum of Natural History and on the Museum's workforce and budget. (0) - [7/1/2024]

Virginia Parole Board

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Virginia Parole Board and on the Board's workforce and budget. Code of Virginia - 2.2-602 (B.) - [7/1/2024]

Virginia Polytechnic Institute and State University

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by Virginia Polytechnic Institute and State University and on the University's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

Virginia Public Building Authority

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the financial statements of the Virginia Public Building Authority for the year ending the preceding June 30. Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2263 (A.8.) - [11/1/2024]

Virginia Racing Commission

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Virginia Racing Commission and on the Commission's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the actual number of days of live racing conducted across the Commonwealth for the preceding quarter, including all reporting requirements identified in Item 111 F.1 and F.2 of the 2022 Appropriation Act resulting from each day of live racing pursuant to Virginia Administrative Code § 11VAC10-47-190. [Q2 FY2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 111 F.3. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [*1/15/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the gross gaming revenues generated from traditional horse racing wagering and from historical horse racing (HHR) wagering from any significant infrastructure limited licensee facility and each satellite facility licensee authorized for operation in the Commonwealth, including the actual dollar amount of the (i) total prize payout; (ii) total contributions to purses for thoroughbred and harness racing; (iii) amount of state and local taxes collected and remitted by jurisdiction; (iv) amount retained by the Virginia Racing Commission; and (v) amount retained by any licensee or operator. [December 2023] **Appropriation Act - Item 111 F.1. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [*1/31/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the gross gaming revenues generated from traditional horse racing wagering and from historical horse racing (HHR) wagering from any significant infrastructure limited licensee facility and each satellite facility licensee authorized for operation in the Commonwealth, including the actual dollar amount of the (i) total prize payout; (ii) total contributions to purses for thoroughbred and harness racing; (iii) amount of state and local taxes collected and remitted by jurisdiction; (iv) amount retained by the Virginia Racing Commission; and (v) amount retained by any licensee or operator. [January 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 111 F.1. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [2/29/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the financial statement of the operation of the Virginia Racing Commission. Code of Virginia - § 59.1-369 (9.) - [3/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the gross gaming revenues generated from traditional horse racing wagering and from historical horse racing (HHR) wagering from any significant infrastructure limited licensee facility and each satellite facility licensee authorized for operation in the Commonwealth, including the actual dollar amount of the (i) total prize payout; (ii) total contributions to purses for thoroughbred and harness racing; (iii) amount of state and local taxes collected and remitted by jurisdiction; (iv) amount retained by the Virginia Racing Commission; and (v) amount retained by any licensee or operator. [February 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 111 F.1. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [*3/31/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the actual number of days of live racing conducted across the Commonwealth for the preceding quarter, including all reporting requirements identified in Item 111 F.1 and F.2 of the 2022 Appropriation Act resulting from each day of live racing pursuant to Virginia Administrative Code § 11VAC10-47-190. [Q3 FY2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 111 F.3. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [4/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the gross gaming revenues generated from traditional horse racing wagering and from historical horse racing (HHR) wagering from any significant infrastructure limited licensee facility and each satellite facility licensee authorized for operation in the Commonwealth, including the actual dollar amount of the (i) total prize payout; (ii) total contributions to purses for thoroughbred and harness racing; (iii) amount of state and local taxes collected and remitted by jurisdiction; (iv) amount retained by the Virginia Racing Commission; and (v) amount retained by any licensee or operator. [March 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 111 F.1. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [4/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the gross gaming revenues generated from traditional horse racing wagering and from historical horse racing (HHR) wagering from any significant infrastructure limited licensee facility and each satellite facility licensee authorized for operation in the Commonwealth, including the actual dollar amount of the (i) total prize payout; (ii) total contributions to purses for thoroughbred and harness racing; (iii) amount of state and local taxes collected and remitted by jurisdiction; (iv) amount retained by the Virginia Racing Commission; and (v) amount retained by any licensee or operator. [April 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 111 F.1. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [5/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the gross gaming revenues generated from traditional horse racing wagering and from historical horse racing (HHR) wagering from any significant infrastructure limited licensee facility and each satellite facility licensee authorized for operation in the Commonwealth, including the actual dollar amount of the (i) total prize payout; (ii) total contributions to purses for thoroughbred and harness racing; (iii) amount of state and local taxes collected and remitted by jurisdiction; (iv) amount retained by the Virginia Racing Commission; and (v) amount retained by any licensee or operator. [May 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 111 F.1. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [6/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the actual number of days of live racing conducted across the Commonwealth for the preceding quarter, including all reporting requirements identified in Item 99.F.1 and F.2 of the 2024 Appropriation Act resulting from each day of live racing pursuant to Virginia Administrative Code § 11VAC10-47-190. [Q4 FY2024] Appropriation Act - Item 99 F.3. (Special Session I, 2024) - [7/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the gross gaming revenues generated from traditional horse racing wagering and from historical horse racing (HHR) wagering from any significant infrastructure limited licensee facility and each satellite facility licensee authorized for operation in the Commonwealth, including the actual dollar amount of the (i) total prize payout; (ii) total contributions to purses for thoroughbred and harness racing; (iii) amount of state and local taxes collected and remitted by jurisdiction; (iv) amount retained by the Virginia Racing Commission; and (v) amount retained by any licensee or operator. [June 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 99 F.1. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [7/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the gross gaming revenues generated from traditional horse racing wagering and from historical horse racing (HHR) wagering from any significant infrastructure limited licensee facility and each satellite facility licensee authorized for operation in the Commonwealth, including the actual dollar amount of the (i) total prize payout; (ii) total contributions to purses for thoroughbred and harness racing; (iii) amount of state and local taxes collected and remitted by jurisdiction; (iv) amount retained by the Virginia Racing Commission; and (v) amount retained by any licensee or operator. [July 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 99 F.1. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [8/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the gross gaming revenues generated from traditional horse racing wagering and from historical horse racing (HHR) wagering from any significant infrastructure limited licensee facility and each satellite facility licensee authorized for operation in the Commonwealth, including the actual dollar amount of the (i) total prize payout; (ii) total contributions to purses for thoroughbred and harness racing; (iii) amount of state and local taxes collected and remitted by jurisdiction; (iv) amount retained by the Virginia Racing Commission; and (v) amount retained by any licensee or operator. [August 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 99 F.1. (Special Session I, 2024**] - [9/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the actual number of days of live racing conducted across the Commonwealth for the preceding quarter, including all reporting requirements identified in Item 99.F.1 and F.2 of the 2024 Appropriation Act resulting from each day of live racing pursuant to Virginia Administrative Code § 11VAC10-47-190. [Q1 FY2025] **Appropriation Act - Item 99 F.3. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*10/15/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the gross gaming revenues generated from traditional horse racing wagering and from historical horse racing (HHR) wagering from any significant infrastructure limited licensee facility and each satellite facility licensee authorized for operation in the Commonwealth, including the actual dollar amount of the (i) total prize payout; (ii) total contributions to purses for thoroughbred and harness racing; (iii) amount of state and local taxes collected and remitted by jurisdiction; (iv) amount retained by the Virginia Racing Commission; and (v) amount retained by any licensee or operator. [September 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 99 F.1. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [10/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the gross gaming revenues generated from traditional horse racing wagering and from historical horse racing (HHR) wagering from any significant infrastructure limited licensee facility and each satellite facility licensee authorized for operation in the Commonwealth, including the actual dollar amount of the (i) total prize payout; (ii) total contributions to purses for thoroughbred and harness racing; (iii) amount of state and local taxes collected and remitted by jurisdiction; (iv) amount retained by the Virginia Racing Commission; and (v) amount retained by any licensee or operator. [October 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 99 F.1. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/30/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Monthly report on the gross gaming revenues generated from traditional horse racing wagering and from historical horse racing (HHR) wagering from any significant infrastructure limited licensee facility and each satellite facility licensee authorized for operation in the Commonwealth, including the actual dollar amount of the (i) total prize payout; (ii) total contributions to purses for thoroughbred and harness racing; (iii) amount of state and local taxes collected and remitted by jurisdiction; (iv) amount retained by the Virginia Racing Commission; and (v) amount retained by any licensee or operator. [November 2024] **Appropriation Act - Item 99 F.1. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [12/31/2024]

Virginia Resources Authority

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the Virginia Resources Authority, including reporting requirements of the Flood Prevention and Protection Assistance Fund, pursuant to Code of Virginia § 10.1-603.23, as well as the reporting requirements of the Virginia Airports Revolving Fund, pursuant to Code of Virginia § 5.1-30.9. **Code of Virginia - § 62.1-222** - [12/1/2024]

Virginia Retirement System and Department of Human Resource Management

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the detailed aggregate of eligibility determinations for employees in accordance with Code of Virginia § 9.1-400, and shall tabulate claims data, types of injuries and associated costs with provided benefits. **Appropriation Act - Item 498 H. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [*1*/*1*/2024]

Virginia School for the Deaf and the Blind

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by Virginia School for the Deaf and the Blind and on the School's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

Virginia Science, Technology, Engineering, and Mathematics (STEM) Education Advisory Board

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim activity and work of the Virginia Science, Technology, Engineering, and Mathematics (STEM) Education Advisory Board. **Code of Virginia - § 22.1-367 (4.)** - [1/10/2024]

Virginia Tourism Authority

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Virginia Tourism Authority and on the Authority's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602** (**B**.) - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quinquennial report on the policies for the procurement of goods and services that: 1. Seek competition to the maximum practical degree; 2. Require competitive negotiation for professional services, which includes the requirements of Code of Virginia §§ 2.2-4302.2 and 2.2-4303.1, unless there is only one source practically available and the Authority has complied with the requirements of subsection C; 3. Prohibit discrimination against a bidder or offeror based on race, religion, color, sex, sexual orientation, gender identity, national origin, age, disability, status as a service disabled veteran, or any other basis prohibited by federal or state law relating to discrimination in employment; and 4. Incorporate the prompt payment principles of Code of Virginia § 2.2-4350 and the payment clauses of Code of Virginia § 2.2-4354, and include provisions for the inspection of public records in Code of Virginia § 2.2-4342. Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2325 (F.) - [11/1/2024]

Virginia Tourism Authority and Department of Historic Resources

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings of the historic study describing the Green Book in Virginia by documenting surviving buildings, including an architectural survey to improve information for at least 60 existing Green Book properties. **Appropriation Act - Item 126 O.2. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [6/30/2024]

Virginia Veterans Services Foundation

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the funding levels and services of the Veterans Services Fund. Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2715 (B.) - [11/30/2024]

Virginia-Israel Advisory Board

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary of the Virginia-Israel Advisory Board on the activities and expenditure of state funds. **Code of Virginia - § 30-281.1 (G.)** - [*1/11/2024*]

Work Group on the Review of the Rate and Distribution of Pari-mutuel Pools Generated by Wagering on Historic Horse Racing

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the work group convened to review the rate and distribution of pari-mutuel pools generated by wagering on historic horse racing at satellite facilities pursuant to § 59.1-392, Code of Virginia, including the corresponding distribution of future revenues to localities beginning July 1, 2025. Appropriation Act - Item 1 V. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/15/2024]

Senate Committee on Local Government

Auditor of Public Accounts

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the total and per capita revenues and expenditures, in detail, of all localities for the preceding fiscal year. Code of Virginia - § 15.2-2510 (C.) - [2/15/2024]

Commission on Local Government

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report of the Catalog of State and Federal Mandates on Local Governments. **Code of Virginia - § 15.2-2903 (7.)** - [*10/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on assessments of all mandates imposed on localities by an administrative unit of state government, including any department, institution, commission, board, council, authority, or other body. Code of Virginia - § 15.2-2903 (6.) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on Proffered Cash Payments and Expenditures by Virginia's Counties, Cities and Towns. **Code of Virginia - § 15.2-2303.2 (G.)** - [*11/30/2024*]

Virginia Coalfield Economic Development Authority

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the activities and financial standing of the Virginia Coalfield Economic Development Authority. **Code of Virginia - § 15.2-6003** - [3/1/2024]

Virginia Coalfields Expressway Authority

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim activity and work of the Virginia Coalfields Expressway Authority. Code of Virginia - § 15.2-6015.4 (3.) - [1/10/2024]

Senate Committee on Privileges and Elections

Department of Elections

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report for the preceding 12 months ending August 31 on each of the activities undertaken to maintain the Virginia voter registration system and the results of those activities. The report shall encompass activities undertaken pursuant to subdivisions A. 9. and 10. and subsection E. and pursuant to \$ 24.2-404.3, 24.2-404.4, 24.2-408, 24.2-409, 24.2-409.1, 24.2-410, 24.2-427, and 24.2-428, and shall contain the methodology used in gathering and analyzing the data. The Commissioner of Elections shall certify that the data included in the report is accurate and reliable. **Code of Virginia - \\$ 24.2-404 (F.) - [10/1/2024]**

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on activities of the State Board of Elections and the Department of Elections. Code of Virginia - § 24.2-103 (J.) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the standards for the establishment and operation of drop-off locations for the return of absentee ballots, including necessary security requirements. **Code of Virginia - § 24.1-707.1 (B.)** - [*10/1/2024*]

Office of the Governor

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the list of Pardons, Commutations, Reprieves and Other Forms of Clemency. Constitution of Virginia - Article 5 Section 12 - [3/9/2024]

Secretary of the Commonwealth

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the vacancies scheduled to arise during the year on all boards, commissions, councils or other collegial bodies appointed by the Governor. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-405** - [1/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Interim report on the appointments made during the interim between sessions of the General Assembly, including the names of all persons appointed since adjournment or since the last report, the position, and the person whom the appointee will succeed. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-406** (A.) - [1/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Interim report on the appointments made during the interim between sessions of the General Assembly, including the names of all persons appointed since adjournment or since the last report, the position, and the person whom the appointee will succeed. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-406 (A.)** - [1/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Interim report on the appointments made during the interim between sessions of the General Assembly, including the names of all persons appointed since adjournment or since the last report, the position, and the person whom the appointee will succeed. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-406 (A.)** - [1/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Interim report on the appointments made during the interim between sessions of the General Assembly, including the names of all persons appointed since adjournment or since the last report, the position, and the person whom the appointee will succeed. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-406** (A.) - [1/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Interim report on the appointments made during the interim between sessions of the General Assembly, including the names of all persons appointed since adjournment or since the last report, the position, and the person whom the appointee will succeed. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-406** (A.) - [6/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Interim report on the appointments made during the interim between sessions of the General Assembly, including the names of all persons appointed since adjournment or since the last report, the position, and the person whom the appointee will succeed. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-406 (A.)** - [8/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Interim report on the appointments made during the interim between sessions of the General Assembly, including the names of all persons appointed since adjournment or since the last report, the position, and the person whom the appointee will succeed. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-406** (A.) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the demographics related to persons appointed. Code of Virginia - § 2.2-406 (B.) - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Interim report on the appointments made during the interim between sessions of the General Assembly, including the names of all persons appointed since adjournment or since the last report, the position, and the person whom the appointee will succeed. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-406 (A.)** - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the boards of visitors of all public institutions, and other boards appointed by the Governor; the commissions issued under appointments made by the Governor, except commissions to notaries public; the departments, boards, councils, commissions, and other collegial bodies created in the executive branch of state government; and other matters as the Governor requires. The annual report shall also include an organizational chart of state government that (i) identifies each agency, department, and institution of state government and (ii) contains a brief

description of the duties of each agency, department, and institution; and information and photographs of the members of the General Assembly. [Referred to as the Blue Book] Code of Virginia - § 2.2-402 (C. 1. and 2.) - [12/31/2024]

Senate Committee on Rehabilitation and Social Services

Alzheimer's Disease and Related Disorders Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the activities and recommendations of the Alzheimer's Disease and Related Disorders Commission. Code of Virginia - § 51.5-154 (D.5.) - [10/1/2024]

Behavioral Health Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Expedited Diversion to Court-ordered Treatment – 2023. **Request of House of Delegates (2024)** - [1/15/2024]

Chief Information Officer of the Commonwealth

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the results of security audits, the extent to which security policy, standards, and guidelines have been adopted by executive branch and independent agencies, and a list of those executive branch agencies and independent agencies that have not implemented acceptable security and risk management regulations, policies, standards, and guidelines to control unauthorized uses, intrusions, or other security threats. **Code of Virginia** - § 2.2-2009 (C.) - [10/1/2024]

Compensation Board

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the number and diagnoses of inmates with mental illnesses in local and regional jails, the treatment services provided, and expenditures on jail mental health programs. The report shall be prepared in cooperation with the Virginia Sheriffs Association, the Virginia Association of Regional Jails, the Virginia Association of Community Services Boards, and the Department of Behavioral Health and Developmental Services, and shall be coordinated with the data submissions required for the annual jail cost report. **Appropriation Act - Item 61 J.1. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the jail revenues and expenditures for all local and regional jails and jail farms which receive funds from the Compensation Board, including an audited statement of revenues and expenses for inmate canteen accounts, telephone commission funds, inmate medical co-payment funds, and any other fees collected from inmates and investment/interest monies. **Appropriation Act - Item 67 K.1. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [12/1/2024]

Department for Aging and Rehabilitative Services

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Biennial report on the Virginia Public Guardian and Conservator Program and developing trends with regard to the need for guardians, conservators and other types of surrogate decision-making services, including statistical data on these programs. **Code of Virginia - § 51.5-150 (B.9.)** - [*1/1/2024*]

PUBLISHED - Annual report of the Virginia State Rehabilitation Council. Code of Virginia - § 51.5-129 - [1/10/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on brain injury services, documenting the number of individuals served, services provided, and success in attracting non-state resources. **Appropriation Act - Item 314 N.8.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the Auxiliary Grant (AG) program oversight findings and activities, including for each month of the previous fiscal year, the number of AG recipients living in a supportive housing setting, as well as the number of individuals receiving an AG supportive housing slot that were discharged from a state behavioral health facility in the prior 12 months. **Appropriation Act - Item 319 C. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the evaluation of local public guardian and conservator programs, including trends on the need for public guardians, conservators, and other types of surrogate decision-making services. **Code of Virginia - § 51.5-150 (B.9.)** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the activities and recommendations of the Commonwealth Council on Aging. Code of Virginia - § 51.5-128 (C.) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the human research projects reviewed and approved, and any significant deviations from the proposals as approved. **Code of Virginia - § 51.5-132** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report that details all of the vocational rehabilitation program revenues and spending from the prior fiscal year, and spending projections for the current and upcoming fiscal years. **Appropriation Act - Item 314 A.4.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual status report on the results of the interdisciplinary plan of care and dementia care management for 88 individuals diagnosed with dementia, provided through a partnership between the Memory and Aging Care Clinic at the University of Virginia and the Alzheimer's Association and the Martha W. Goodson Center of Riverside Health

Services and the Peninsula Agency on Aging. [Includes reporting requirements for Item 315.M. of the 2024 Appropriation Act.] **Appropriation Act - Item 315 J. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

Department of Behavioral Health and Developmental Services

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Quarterly report on the collection and compilation of the data on the total number of licensed and mental health inpatient psychiatric beds for children and adolescents; and the total number of licensed psychiatric residential treatment facility beds for children. [Q2 FY 2024] Code of Virginia - § 37.2-308 (C.) - [2/15/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Quarterly report on the collection and compilation of the data on the total number of licensed and mental health inpatient psychiatric beds for children and adolescents; and the total number of licensed psychiatric residential treatment facility beds for children. [Q3 FY 2024] Code of Virginia - § 37.2-308 (C.) - [5/15/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the distribution and use of the grant funds provided to members of the Virginia Association of Recovery Residences for recovery support services. Appropriation Act - Item 296 L.1. (Special Session I, 2024) - [8/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the General Fund and Nongeneral Fund allocations and authorized position levels for each state-operated behavioral health facility. **Appropriation Act - Item 303 (Special Session I, 2024)** - [8/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Quarterly report on the collection and compilation of the data on the total number of licensed and mental health inpatient psychiatric beds for children and adolescents; and the total number of licensed psychiatric residential treatment facility beds for children. [Q3 FY 2024] **Code of Virginia - § 37.2-308 (C.)** - [8/15/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Quarterly report on the collection and compilation of the data on the total number of licensed and mental health inpatient psychiatric beds for children and adolescents; and the total number of licensed psychiatric residential treatment facility beds for children. [Q4 FY 2024] Code of Virginia - § 37.2-308 (C.) - [8/15/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Report on the allocation and funding for Programs of Assertive Community Treatment (PACT) in the Commonwealth, including information on the cost of each team, the cost per individual served and the cost effectiveness of each PACT in diverting individuals from state and local hospitalization and stabilizing individuals in the community. **Appropriation Act - Item 295 T. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Report on the number of individuals who are discharged from state behavioral health hospitals who receive supportive housing services, the number of individuals who are on the hospitals' extraordinary barrier list who could receive supportive housing services, and the number of individuals in the community who receive supportive housing services and whether they are at risk of institutionalization. The report shall also include the average length of stay in permanent supportive housing for individuals receiving such services and report how the funding is reinvested when individuals discontinue receiving such services. Appropriation Act - Item 297 Y.2. (Special Session I, 2024) - [11/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Quarterly report on the collection and compilation of the data on the total number of licensed and mental health inpatient psychiatric beds for children and adolescents; and the total number of licensed psychiatric residential treatment facility beds for children. [Q1 FY 2025] Code of Virginia - § 37.2-308 (C.) - [11/15/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report of the Developmental Disabilities Mortality Review Committee (the Committee) on the statistical and other data on the deaths of persons with a developmental disability who were receiving services from a provider licensed by the Department of Behavioral Health and Developmental Services or in a training center or other state facility at the time of their death, including recommendations developed by the Committee to address the conditions that led to such deaths. **Code of Virginia - § 37.2-314.1 (F.)** - [12/1/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the effectiveness and outcomes of program funding to Community Service Boards and Behavioral Health Authorities for same-day access for community behavioral health services. **Chapter 683 Enactment Clause 4. (Regular Session, 2017)** - [*12/1/2024*]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the operation of Virginia's publicly-funded behavioral health and developmental services system. The report shall include a brief narrative and data on the numbers of individuals receiving state facility services or CSB services, including purchased inpatient psychiatric services, the types and amounts of services received by these individuals, and CSB and state facility service capacities, staffing, revenues, and expenditures. The annual report also shall describe major new initiatives implemented during the past year and shall provide information on the accomplishment of systemic outcome and performance measures during the year. [Includes reporting requirements of Item 295.I. of the 2024 Appropriation Act.] **Code of Virginia - § 37.2-304 (12.)** - [*12/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the number of additional individuals who have applied for compensation to individuals who were involuntarily sterilized pursuant to the Virginia Eugenical Sterilization Act and who were living as of February 1, 2015. **Appropriation Act - Item 311 S.5. (Special Session I, 2022)** - [4/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the expansion of therapeutic intervention and discharge planning services to seven days a week at Central State Hospital and Southern Virginia Mental Health Institute, including the impact on length of stay, number of discharges occurring during the expanded service time, and overall impact on discharge planning and the census of the affected facilities. **Appropriation Act - Item 301 D. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [8/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the revenue collections, expenditures and allocations of the Problem Gambling Treatment and Support Fund for the prior fiscal year. **Appropriation Act - Item 295 GG. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the disbursement of the funds used to provide alternative transportation for adults and children under a temporary detention order or involuntary commitment order who are awaiting transport to an inpatient bed, including the effectiveness and outcomes of the program funding. **Appropriation Act - Item 296 E. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the utilization of, and recommendations to enhance the use of, supported decisionmaking agreements. **Code of Virginia - § 37.2-314.3 (C.)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations on the study of existing, and developing new, if necessary, alternative placements that are effective, safe, and therapeutic for children and youth who would otherwise be admitted to the Commonwealth Center for Children and Adolescents (CCCA), including information on (i) the types and locations of alternative placements identified, (ii) the number and treatment needs of children and youth who could be admitted at each placement type identified, (iii) the cost and funding sources for each placement type, and (iv) steps that remain to be taken to identify a sufficient number of appropriate alternative placements for all children and youth who would otherwise be admitted to the CCCA. **Appropriation Act - Item 301 G. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the (a) total revenues used to support Part C services, (b) total expenses for all Part C services, (c) total number of infants, toddlers and families served using all Part C revenues, and (d) services provided to those infants, toddlers, and families. **Appropriation Act - Item 297 H.2.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [11/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the activities related to suicide prevention across the lifespan. Code of Virginia - § 37.2-312.1 (B.) - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the substance abuse treatment program utilizing non-narcotic, long-acting, injectable prescription drug treatment regimens ("treatment") used in conjunction with drug treatment court programs, including the number of participants, the number of drug courts that utilized the funding, and the number of treatments administered. Appropriation Act - Item 295 X. (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/1/2024]

Department of Corrections

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the quarterly reports on inmate demographics, offenses and health-related problems. **Code of Virginia - § 53.1-10 (7.)** - [*1/10/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the implementation and usage of the behavioral correction program. Appropriation Act - Item 402 G.3. (Special Session I, 2023) - [6/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the how funds were used for the repair, renovation, or improvement of existing correctional facilities including mechanical and security systems, including: i) the facilities in which the funds were spent; ii) a description of each project; and iii) the total amount spent for each project. **Appropriation Act - Item C-32 A.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [7/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual status report on the Statewide Community-Based Corrections System for State-Responsible Offenders. The report shall include a description of the department's progress in implementing evidence-based practices in probation and parole districts, and its plan to continue expanding this initiative into additional districts. The section of the status report on evidence-based practices shall include an evaluation of the effectiveness of these practices in reducing recidivism and how that effectiveness is measured. **Appropriation Act - Item 384 A. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual aggregate report for the previous fiscal year on: 1. the average daily population; 2. the number of offenders who were placed in and the number of offenders who were released from restrictive housing; 3. the age, sex, race, ethnicity, mental health code, medical class code, security level, and custody level classification of each offender housed in restrictive housing or a SAM (Shared Allied Management) Unit; 4. the disciplinary offense history preceding placement in restrictive housing or a SAM Unit; 5. the number of days each offender spent in restrictive housing; 6. the number of offenders released from restrictive housing directly into the community; 7. the number of full-time mental health staff; and 8. any changes made during the reporting period to written policies or procedures of

the Department of Corrections and each state correctional facility relating to the use and conditions of restrictive housing and SAM Units. **Code of Virginia - § 53.1-39.1 (B.)** - [*10/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the human research projects reviewed and approved and any significant deviations from the proposals as approved. **Code of Virginia - § 53.1-10 (14.)** - [*10/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the status of jail construction and renovation projects as approved for funding by the General Assembly. The report shall be limited to those projects which increase bed capacity and shall include a brief summary description of each project, the total capital cost of the project and the approved state share of the capital cost, the number of beds approved, along with the net number of new beds if existing beds are to be removed, and the closure of any existing facilities, if applicable. The report shall also include the six-year population forecast, as well as the double-bunking capacity compared to the rated capacity for each project listed, as well as the general fund impact on community corrections programs as reported by the Department of Criminal Justice Services, and the recommended financing arrangements and estimated general fund requirements for debt service as provided by the State Treasurer. **Appropriation Act - Item 385 B. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the status of opioid treatment programs in the detention and diversion centers, including recidivism and illegal drug relapse of participants in the program. Appropriation Act - Item 387 B. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the use of funding for seminars on overcoming obstacles to re-entry and promoting family integration in the correctional centers designated for intensive re-entry programs. Appropriation Act - Item 390 K. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report detailing the intended disposition and/or alternate use of the following facilities slated for closure: Sussex II State Prison, Augusta Correctional Center, Haynesville Field Unit, and Stafford Community Corrections Alternative Program, including costs to maintain the property in habitable condition and, if applicable, costs to renovate or repurpose, and specific repurpose intentions if facility ownership is retained, and details on timeline and cost estimates to demolish, sell, or otherwise dispose of any of these facilities. **Appropriation Act - Item C-32 B. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the Department of Corrections (the Department) assessment of the use of staffing posts and facility space with the goal of maximizing efficiency in light of the lower inmate population and correctional officer staffing level as compared to a decade ago, including (i) the Department's authorized, funded, and filled position levels over the past ten years; (ii) a summary of the current methodology for establishing staffing levels for each facility; (iii) an examination of establishing per facility staffing ratios, with distinct measures for double bunked and non-double bunked units, that may be used to set target staffing levels depending on inmate populations; and (iv) facility age, outstanding maintenance needs, and debt services. **Appropriation Act - Item 390 T. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [12/1/2024]

Department of Criminal Justice Services

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the list of all surveillance technologies procured by state and local law-enforcement agencies and sheriff's departments. **Code of Virginia - § 9.1-116.9 (B.)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the activities of the Task Force on Fentanyl and Heroin Enforcement. **Code of Virginia** - § 9.1-116.9 (C.) - [*12/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the qualitative and quantitative data of pilot site performance, including: (i) mental health screenings and assessments provided to inmates, (ii) mental health treatment plans and services provided to inmates, (iii) jail safety incidents involving inmates and jail staff, (iv) the provision of appropriate services after release, (v) the number of inmates re-arrested or re-incarcerated within 90 days after release following a positive identification for mental health disorders in jail or the receipt of mental health treatment within the facility. **Appropriation Act - Item 394 J.3.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual summary report on the activities of the Office of Safer Communities, including summarizing violence reduction grantees' use of funds, including any available outcome measures, noting alignment with national promising practices, and the findings on other best practices. **Appropriation Act - Item 394 N.4.c.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [*11/1/2024*]

Department of Housing and Community Development

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the strategies developed and the progress on implementation for housing individuals with serious mental illness. Appropriation Act - Item 114 H. (Special Session I, 2023) - [1/10/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Plan outlining the proposed uses of the Virginia Housing Trust Fund that have been appropriated for fiscal year 2015, including the impact of the loans and grants awarded through the fund, including but not limited to, (i) the number of affordable rental housing units repaired or newly constructed, (ii) the number of individuals receiving down payment and/or closing assistance, and (iii) the accomplishments and progress in reducing homelessness achieved by the additional support provided through the fund. [Includes reporting requirements of Item 102.E.2. of the 2024 Appropriation Act.] **Code of Virginia - § 36-142 (E.)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the homeless programs, including, but not limited to, the number of (i) emergency shelter beds, (ii) transitional housing units, (iii) single room occupancy dwellings, (iv) homeless intervention programs, (v) homeless prevention programs, and (vi) the number of homeless individuals supported by the permanent housing state funding on a locality and statewide basis and the accomplishments achieved by the additional state funding provided to the program in the first year. The report shall also include the number of Virginians served by these programs, the costs of the programs, and the financial and in-kind support provided by localities and nonprofit groups in these programs. **Appropriation Act - Item 102 B. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/4/2024*]

Department of Juvenile Justice

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the demographic characteristics of juveniles incarcerated in state juvenile correctional institutions, including the race or ethnicity, age, and gender of such persons; the types of and extent to which health-related problems are prevalent among such persons; and the report on the Virginia Juvenile Community Crime Control Act programs, including the number of juveniles served, the average cost for residential and nonresidential services, the number of employees, and descriptions of the contracts entered into by localities. [The reporting requirements of § 2.2-222, § 16.1-309.3, and § 66-13 C. are included in this report.] Appropriation Act - Item 426 F. (Special Session I, 2023) - [1/10/2024]

Department of Medical Assistance Services

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Report on all costs, placements, and services associated with the additional slots added in Paragraphs J.4.a, J.4.b., and J.4.c. of Item 313 of the 2023 Appropriation Act. Appropriation Act - Item 288 L.4.c. (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on all supplemental payments made to hospitals through the Medicaid program for the previous three fiscal years, and shall include information for each hospital and by type of supplemental payment (Disproportionate Share Hospital, Graduate Medical Education, Indirect Medical Education, Upper Payment Limit program, and others); the total Medicaid payments from all sources and the percentage of overall payments that are supplemental payments; and a description of each type of supplemental payment and the methodology used to calculate the payments. **Appropriation Act - Item 288 KK. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on spending and utilization trends within Medicaid managed care, with detailed population and service information and including an analysis and report on the underlying reasons for these trends, the agency's and managed care organizations (MCOs) initiatives to address undesirable trends, and the impact of those initiatives. **Appropriation Act - Item 288 R.3. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the previous fiscal year on the amount of revenue collected from civil money penalties (CMP) and the spending activities of these funds. Appropriation Act - Item 292 P.5. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

Department of Social Services

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Semi-annual progress report on the case management module for a comprehensive child welfare information system (CCWIS), including a current project summary, implementation status, accounting of project expenditures, and future milestones. Appropriation Act - Item 345 M.3. (Special Session I, 2023) - [3/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the implementation of the community employment and training programs designed to move low-income individuals out of poverty, including any performance and outcome data. **Appropriation Act - Item 347 K.5.** (Special Session I, 2023) - [6/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the use and effectiveness of funding pilot programs that increase the number of foster care children adopted including, but not limited to, the additional number of special needs children adopted from foster care as a result of this effort and the types of ongoing supportive services provided. **Appropriation Act - Item 329 F.2.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [8/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report annual program performance and outcome measures contained in the memorandum of understanding with the Department of Social Services for competitive grants for public transportation (as defined in Virginia Code § 33.2-100) and public transportation demand management service fare passes. **Appropriation Act** - **Item 331 R. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on performance and outcome data collected through the memorandum of understanding with United Community for wrap-around services for low-income families. Appropriation Act - Item 331 S. (Special Session I, 2024) - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the foster care program's statewide spending, error rates, and compliance with state and federal reviews. Appropriation Act - Item 324 E.2. (Special Session I, 2024) - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the number of identified cases for which there is a medical support order requiring a noncustodial parent to contribute to the medical cost of caring for a child who is enrolled in the Medicaid or Family Access to Medical Insurance Security (FAMIS) Programs, and the enforcement actions taken to obtain medical support or repayments for the Medicaid program. **Appropriation Act - Item 327 E.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the plan to provide access statewide to a Kinship Navigator Program which will provide services to kinship caregivers who are having trouble finding assistance for their unique needs and to help these caregivers navigate their locality's service system, as well as federal and state benefits. **Appropriation Act - Item 329 P.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Semi-annual progress report on the case management module for a comprehensive child welfare information system (CCWIS), including a current project summary, implementation status, accounting of project expenditures, and future milestones. Appropriation Act - Item 329 L.3. (Special Session I, 2024) - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the Commonwealth's emergency shelter capabilities and readiness. Appropriation Act - Item 333 A. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the progress of the Community Action Agencies for a Two-Generation/Whole Family Pilot Project. Appropriation Act - Item 331 A.4. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the Director of Foster Care Health and Safety on the implementation and effectiveness of such objectives and any other issues relevant to the health, safety, and well-being of children in foster care. **Chapter 446 Enactment Clause 2. (Regular Session, 2019)** - [*11/30/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the expenditures and activities associated with the Virginia Sexual and Domestic Violence Prevention Fund [Includes reporting requirements of Item 328.E., 2024 Appropriation Act.] Code of Virginia - § 63.2-2300 (C.6.) - [11/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on how many foster care youth were supported by the statewide driver's licensing program in obtaining a driver's license, obtaining motor vehicle insurance, and receiving educational materials about (i) liability issues, insurance laws, and common insurance practices (to include laws about renewal and cancellation, how long an accident can affect premiums, how to establish that a foster youth is no longer living in the residence, and other applicable topics); (ii) DMV requirements to obtain a learner's permit and driver's license; (iii) what funding and resources are available to assist in this process, to include, paying school lab fees for "Behind the Wheel" or paying a private driving education company; and (iv) why getting a driver's license on time is important for normalcy and a successful transition to adulthood, and any recommendations to improve the program. **Appropriation Act - Item 329 V. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the number of refugees served and types of services provided, including how much funding was provided for each type of service. **Appropriation Act - Item 330 B. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on: 1. Which specific types or sources of information local directors used, either directly or through a third-party contractor, during the past year for the purpose of verifying applicants' identity, income, assets, and other information pursuant to subsection B of Code of Virginia § 63.2-503; and 2. Any types or sources of information that the Department of Social Services plans to make available to local directors to use in the future to verify applicants' identity, income, assets, and other information and the approximate date on which the local directors plan to begin using those types or sources of information. The report shall also include the number of applications for public assistance received in accordance with this section, the number of cases in which eligibility for public assistance was approved or denied, and the number of cases referred for investigation and the reasons in each case. **Code of Virginia -** § **63.2-503** (**E**.) - [*12/1/2024*]

Early Impact Virginia

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the key activities and outcomes of Virginia's home visiting programs. Appropriation Act - Item 331 M. (Special Session I, 2024) - [7/1/2024]

Interstate Commission for Juveniles

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the activities of the Interstate Commission for Juveniles, including any recommendations adopted by the Commission. Code of Virginia - § 16.1-323 (Article IV., 17.) - [10/1/2024]

Office of Children's Services

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on funding for special education day treatment and residential services, including but not limited to the number of children served annually, average cost of care, type of service provided, length of stay, referral source, and ultimate disposition. Appropriation Act - Item 268 K.2. (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on funding for therapeutic foster care services, including but not limited to the number of children served annually, average cost of care, type of service provided, length of stay, referral source, and ultimate disposition. Appropriation Act - Item 268 K.1. (Special Session I, 2024) - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the utilization rates and average lengths of stays statewide for treatment of children in each locality. **Appropriation Act - Item 268 B.2.d. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*12/15/2024*]

Office of the Department of Corrections Ombudsman

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report containing: 1. a summary of the Office of the Department of Corrections Ombudsman's (Office) inspections and complaint investigations conducted that fiscal year, including the Office's findings and recommendations and the Department responses and corrective actions; 2. A characterization of the conditions of confinement at each facility; 3. A summary of available educational and rehabilitative programming, drug and mental health treatment, and inmate jobs and vocational training at each facility; 4. A summary of visitation policies and procedures at each facility; 5. A summary of medical facilities and medical policies and procedures at each facility; 6. A summary of the lockdowns reviewed by the Office; 7. A summary of staffing at each facility; 8. A summary of physical or sexual assaults reviewed by the Office; 9. A summary of any inmate or staff deaths that occurred at each facility; 10. A summary of the Office's investigations, findings, and resolutions of any complaints submitted pursuant to § 53.1-17.7; and 11. Any recommendations to the General Assembly and the Department. **Code of Virginia - § 53.1-17.8 (A.)** - [*12/31/2024*]

Office of the State Inspector General

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the number of complaints alleging abuse, neglect, or inadequate care at a state psychiatric hospital received during the prior fiscal year and the number of such complaints that were fully investigated by the Office of the State Inspector General. **Chapter 664 Enactment Clause 1.** (**Regular Session, 2024**) - [12/1/2024]

Opioid Abatement Authority

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim activity and work of the Opioid Abatement Authority, including information regarding efforts supported by the Authority and expenditures from the Opioid Abatement Fund. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2373** - [1/10/2024]

Secretary of Health and Human Resources

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual summary report on the current Sexual Violent Predator (SVP) cases and a forecast of SVP eligibility, civil commitments, and SVP conditional releases, including projected bed space requirements. **Appropriation Act - Item 267 A.1. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/15/2024*]

Secretary of Public Safety and Homeland Security

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual status report on actions taken to improve offender transitional and re-entry services, including improvements to the preparation and provision for employment, treatment, and housing opportunities for those being released from incarceration. Appropriation Act - Item 377 B. (Special Session I, 2024) - [11/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the implementation of the monitoring of offenders required to comply with the Sex Offender Registry requirements. The report shall include at a minimum: (1) the number of verifications conducted; (2) the number of investigations of violations; (3) the status of coordination with other state and local law enforcement agencies activities to monitor Sex Offender Registry requirements; and (4) an update of the sex offender registration and monitoring section in the department's current "Manpower Augmentation Study." Appropriation Act - Item 430 I.2. (Special Session I, 2023) - [1/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the state and local juvenile and state and local adult offender population forecasts, for each fiscal year through FY 2023. The revised forecast for state-responsible adult offenders shall include an estimate of the number of probation violators included each year within the overall population forecast who may be appropriate for alternative sanctions. **Appropriation Act - Item 377 A.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/15/2024]

State Board of Behavioral Health and Developmental Services

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary on the activity and work of the State Board of Behavioral Health and Developmental Services. Code of Virginia - § 37.2-200 (E.) - [1/10/2024]

State Board of Local and Regional Jails

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report for each jail on the standard State Board of Local and Regional Jails measure of rated capacity, including double-bunking capacity. **Appropriation Act - Item 385 D. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report summarizing the reviews of the death of inmates in local correctional facilities conducted by the State Board of Local and Regional Jails within that year, including any trends or similarities among the deaths of inmates in local correctional facilities and present recommendations on policy changes to reduce the number of deaths in local correctional facilities. **Code of Virginia - § 53.1-69.1 (E.)** - [12/1/2024]

State Executive Council for Children's Services

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the outcomes of localities transitioning individuals into community-based care. **Appropriation Act - Item 268 C.3.c. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*12/1/2024*]

Supreme Court of Virginia

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual fiscal year summary report on the number of individuals for whom legal or medical services were provided and the nature and cost of such services as are authorized for payment from the criminal fund or the involuntary mental commitment fund. **Appropriation Act - Item 31 A. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/1/2024]

Task Force on Services for Survivors of Sexual Assault

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the activities of the Task Force on Services for Survivors of Sexual Assault. **Code of Virginia - § 32.1-162.15:11 (B.8.)** - [*12/1/2024*]

Virginia Addiction Recovery Council

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the analysis of the collection data of each agency-administered substance abuse treatment program within the Comprehensive Interagency State Plan. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2697** - [*12/1/2024*]

Virginia Alcoholic Beverage Control Authority

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Virginia Alcoholic Beverage Control Authority report on the portion of tax deposited into the Virginia Spirits Promotion Fund that is attributable to the sale of spirits produced by a distiller licensee. **Code of Virginia - § 4.1-234** - [*10*/*1*/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the work group convened to review third-party delivery licenses. The work group shall (i) analyze compliance by third-party delivery licensees and delivery personnel with the provisions § 4.1-212.2 of the Code of Virginia, (ii) consider the results of no less than 200 decoy delivery operations conducted by the Authority and any other available data, (iii) identify and analyze the efficacy of strategies used by third-party delivery entities to prevent unlawful deliveries to persons younger than 21 years of age, (iv) review and compare the laws of other states regarding third-party delivery licenses, and (v) make recommendations regarding any legislative or regulatory changes that may be beneficial regarding third-party delivery licenses in the Commonwealth. [Reporting requirements of Chapter 105, Enactment Clause 5., of the 2024 Acts of Assembly, are identical.] **Chapter 159 Enactment Clause 5.** (Regular Session, 2024) - [*11*/1/2024]

Virginia Alcoholic Beverage Control Board

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report for the prior fiscal year on the dollar amount of total wine liter tax collections in Virginia; the portion, expressed in dollars, of such tax collections attributable to the sale of Virginia wine in both ABC stores and in private stores; and the percentage of total wine liter tax collections attributable to the sale of Virginia wine. **Appropriation Act - Item 489.10 C. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [9/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the Virginia Institutions of Higher Education Substance Use Advisory Committee on the statewide strategic plan for substance use education, prevention, and intervention at Virginia's public and private institutions of higher education. **Code of Virginia - § 4.1-103.02** - [*12*/*1*/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the substance abuse prevention activities of the Commonwealth. **Code of Virginia** - **§ 4.1-103.02** - [*12/1/2024*]

Virginia Board for People with Disabilities

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the in-depth assessment of at least two major service areas for people with disabilities to be determined by the Board, that (i) includes a description of critical issues and trend analyses, (ii) identifies the needs of persons with developmental and related disabilities, (iii) evaluates the effectiveness of services provided by state-supported programs, and (iv) makes programmatic and fiscal recommendations for improving services and supports. **Code of Virginia - § 51.5-33 (2.)** - [3/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the in-depth assessment of at least two major service areas for people with disabilities to be determined by the Board, that (i) includes a description of critical issues and trend analyses, (ii) identifies the needs of persons with developmental and related disabilities, (iii) evaluates the effectiveness of services provided by state-supported programs, and (iv) makes programmatic and fiscal recommendations for improving services and supports. **Code of Virginia - § 51.5-33 (2.)** - [3/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the in-depth assessment of at least two major service areas for people with disabilities to be determined by the Board, that (i) includes a description of critical issues and trend analyses, (ii) identifies the needs of persons with developmental and related disabilities, (iii) evaluates the effectiveness of services provided by state-supported programs, and (iv) makes programmatic and fiscal recommendations for improving services and supports. **Code of Virginia - § 51.5-33 (2.)** - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the in-depth assessment of at least two major service areas for people with disabilities to be determined by the Board, that (i) includes a description of critical issues and trend analyses, (ii) identifies the needs of persons with developmental and related disabilities, (iii) evaluates the effectiveness of services provided by state-supported programs, and (iv) makes programmatic and fiscal recommendations for improving services and supports. **Code of Virginia - § 51.5-33 (2.)** - [7/1/2024]

Virginia Cannabis Control Authority

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the operation of pharmaceutical processors and cannabis dispensing facilities issued a permit by the Board of the Virginia Cannabis Control Authority. **Code of Virginia - § 4.1-1603 (C.)** - [12/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the audited annual financial statements of the Virginia Cannabis Control Authority (the Authority) for the year ending the previous June 30, including a six-year plan detailing the assumed revenue forecast, assumed operating costs, number of retail facilities, capital costs, including lease payments, major acquisitions of services and tangible or intangible property, any material changes to the policies and procedures issued by the Authority related to procurement or personnel, and any proposed marketing activities. **Code of Virginia - § 4.1-613** (A.) - [12/15/2024]

Virginia Disability Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the recommendations of legislative priorities and policies for adoption or examination by the General Assembly in order to provide ongoing support in developing and reviewing services and funding related to Virginians with physical and sensory disabilities. **Code of Virginia - § 30-232** - [10/1/2024]

Youth for Tomorrow

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report from Youth for Tomorrow (YFT) that details program services, outputs and outcomes. Appropriation Act - Item 331 K. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

Senate Committee on Rules

American Revolution 250 Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim activity and work of the American Revolution 250 Commission. Code of Virginia - § 30-427 - [1/10/2024]

Auditor of Public Accounts

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the financial audit of the Virginia Retirement System, the State Police Officers' Retirement System, and the Judicial Retirement System. Code of Virginia - § 30-81 (F.) - [1/10/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the Auditor of Public Accounts. (This may also satisfy the reporting requirement of Code of Virginia § 30-133 C. - summary on the audits and other oversight responsibilities performed for the most recently ended fiscal year.) **Code of Virginia - § 30-141** - [*11/1/2024*]

Brown v. Board of Education Scholarship Committee

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary and report on the interim activity and work of the Brown v. Board of Education Scholarship Committee. Code of Virginia - § 30-231.10 - [1/10/2024]

Capitol Square Preservation Council

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the activities and recommendations of the Capitol Square Preservation Council. Code of Virginia - § 30-194 (G.) - [12/1/2024]

Chesapeake Bay Restoration Fund Advisory Committee

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the plan for expenditure of any amounts in the Chesapeake Bay Restoration Fund. Code of Virginia - § 30-256 (G.) - [11/15/2024]

Chief Information Officer of the Commonwealth

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the results of security audits, the extent to which security policy, standards, and guidelines have been adopted by executive branch and independent agencies, and a list of those executive branch agencies and independent agencies that have not implemented acceptable security and risk management regulations, policies, standards, and guidelines to control unauthorized uses, intrusions, or other security threats. **Code of Virginia** - § 2.2-2009 (C.) - [10/1/2024]

Commission for Historical Statues in the United States Capitol

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual status report on the work of the Commission for Historical Statues in the United States Capitol established to determine who, in addition to George Washington, should represent Virginia in the National Statuary Hall Collection at the United States Capitol. If available, the report shall include (i) the prominent Virginia citizen selected for commemoration in the National Statuary Hall Collection at the United States Capitol; (ii) an estimate of the total costs associated with replacement of the Robert E. Lee statue, including the costs to design, construct, transport, and place the new statue, for the removal and transfer of the Robert E. Lee statue, and for any unveiling ceremony for the new statue; and (iii) the name of the sculptor and the process used to select the sculptor. [Reporting requirements of Chapter 1098, Enactment Clause 1., § 9., of the 2020 Acts of Assembly, are identical.] Chapter 1099 Enactment Clause 1., § 9. (Regular Session, 2020) - [12/1/2024]

Commission on Unemployment Compensation

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary of the activities of the Virginia Commission on Unemployment Compensation. Code of Virginia - § 30-224 - [1/10/2024]

Commission to Study Slavery and Subsequent De Jure and De Facto Racial and Economic Discrimination Against African Americans

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim work of the Commission to Study Slavery and Subsequent De Jure and De Facto Racial and Economic Discrimination Against African Americans. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2555** (A.5.) - [1/10/2024]

Commissioners for the Promotion of Uniformity of Legislation

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the Virginia Commissioners to the National Conference of Commissioners on Uniform State Laws. **Code of Virginia - § 30-197** - [7/1/2024]

Department of Accounts

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Biannual report on each off-balance sheet financial obligation of the Commonwealth, itemized by agency, board, institution, or authority of the Commonwealth, and such other obligations of the Commonwealth that are estimated by the Comptroller to be incurred. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-813.2** - [4/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Biannual report on each off-balance sheet financial obligation of the Commonwealth, itemized by agency, board, institution, or authority of the Commonwealth, and such other obligations of the Commonwealth that are estimated by the Comptroller to be incurred. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-813.2** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the number and dollar amounts of late payments by departments, institutions and agencies, the total amount of interest paid, and the specific steps being taken to reduce the incidence of late payments. **Code of Virginia - \\$ 2.2-4356 - [11/1/2024]**

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual Comprehensive Financial Report of the Office of the Comptroller. [Preliminary report is filed by the Office of the Governor on or before September 15 of each year.] **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-813** - [*12/15/2024*]

Department of General Services

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report of the Public Body Procurement Workgroup on the Virginia Public Procurement Act Process for Competitive Negotiation; Exceptions to Contractual Terms and Conditions (SB 912) – November 1, 2023. **Rules of the Senate of Virginia 20 (o) (2024)** - [1/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report of the Public Body Procurement Workgroup on the Virginia Public Procurement Act; Preference for Products made or Manufactured in Virginia (SB 1115) – November 1, 2023. **Rules of the Senate of Virginia 20 (o)** (**2023**) - [*1*/15/2024]

Division of Legislative Automated Systems

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the detailed accounting of funding provided since fiscal year 2020 for the replacement of the legacy legislative tracking system, and separately for other legislative system replacements and upgrades. **Appropriation Act - Item 5 C. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [10/1/2024]

Division of Legislative Services

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report to the General Assembly, indexed according to standing committee jurisdiction, on the status of all reports, actions, or data collection that is required by legislation enacted by the General Assembly, or otherwise requested by the General Assembly of agencies and collegial bodies of state government. **Code of Virginia** - § 30-28.16 (A.7.) - [5/31/2024]

Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. Memorial Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary on the interim activity and work of the Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. Commission. Code of Virginia - § 30-192.6 - [1/10/2024]

Health Insurance Reform Commission

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim activity and work of the Health Insurance Reform Commission. **Code of Virginia - § 30-345** - [*1/10/2024*]

Henrietta Lacks Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim activity and work of the Henrietta Lacks Commission. Code of Virginia - § 2.2-2541 (2.) - [1/10/2024]

Joint Commission on Health Care

PUBLISHED - Annual report of the Joint Commission on Health Care. Code of Virginia - § 30-168.3 (7.) - [6/30/2024]

Joint Commission on Technology and Science

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the Joint Commission on Technology and Science. Code of Virginia - § 30-85 (10.) - [1/10/2024]

Joint Legislative Audit and Review Commission

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Biannual oversight report of the Virginia Retirement System (VRS). Code of Virginia - § 30-81 (D.) - [6/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Joint Legislative Audit and Review Commission Impacts: Actions Taken on Report Recommendations. **Code of Virginia - § 30-58.1** - [6/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Biennial status report of the findings and recommendations for the Commonwealth Savers Plan. Code of Virginia - § 30-332 (D.) - [7/1/2024]

PUBLISHED - Special annual report on state spending. Code of Virginia - § 30-58.3 (A.) - [11/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the (i) planned or actual material changes in asset allocation, (ii) investment performance of all asset classes and subclasses, and (iii) investment policies and programs of the Commonwealth Savers Plan. **Code of Virginia - § 30-332 (A.)** - [12/15/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Biannual oversight report of the Virginia Retirement System (VRS). Code of Virginia - § 30-81 (D.) - [12/30/2024]

Joint Subcommittee to Evaluate Tax Preferences

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim activity and work of the Joint Subcommittee to Evaluate Tax Preferences regarding which tax preferences should be continued, expanded, modified, or eliminated. **Code of Virginia** - § 30-338 (6.) - [1/10/2024]

Norfolk Southern Corporation

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the Ways to Reduce Emissions from Coal-Carrying Railroad Cars. Senate Joint Resolution 257 (Regular Session, 1997) - [3/1/2024]

Office of the Governor

PUBLISHED - State of the Commonwealth Address. Constitution of Virginia - Article 5 Section 5 - [1/10/2024]

Small Business Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary on the findings and recommendations of the Small Business Commission. **Code of Virginia - § 30-183 (4.)** - [1/10/2024]

State Water Commission

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the findings and recommendations of the State Water Commission. **Code of Virginia** - **§ 30-187 (3.)** - [*1/10/2024*]

Virginia Coal and Energy Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim activity and work of the Virginia Coal and Energy Commission. Code of Virginia - § 30-189 (B.) - [1/10/2024]

Virginia Commission on Youth

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary of the activities of the Virginia Commission on Youth. Code of Virginia - § 30-175 (1.) - [1/10/2024]

Virginia Conflict of Interest and Ethics Advisory Council

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the Virginia Conflict of Interest and Ethics Advisory Council. Code of Virginia - § 30-356 (13.) - [12/1/2024]

Virginia Disability Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the recommendations of legislative priorities and policies for adoption or examination by the General Assembly in order to provide ongoing support in developing and reviewing services and funding related to Virginians with physical and sensory disabilities. **Code of Virginia - § 30-232** - [10/1/2024]

Virginia Freedom of Information Advisory Council

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Special annual report on the activities and findings regarding the Freedom of Information Act, including recommendations for changes in the law. **Code of Virginia - § 30-179 (8.)** - [*12/1/2024*]

Virginia Housing Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary on the interim activity and work of the Virginia Housing Commission. Code of Virginia - § 30-261 (B.) - [1/10/2024]

Virginia State Crime Commission

OVERDUE - Annual report of the Virginia State Crime Commission. Code of Virginia - § 30-158 (A.4.) - [6/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual executive summary of the interim activity and work of the Virginia State Crime Commission. Code of Virginia - § 30-158 - [1/10/2024]

PUBLISHED - Annual report of the Virginia State Crime Commission. Code of Virginia - § 30-158 (A.4.) - [6/30/2024]

Senate Committee on Transportation

Commissioner of Highways

OVERDUE - Biennial report on: 1. The methodology used to determine maintenance needs, including an explanation of the transparent methodology used for the allocation of funds from the Highway Maintenance and Operating Fund pursuant to subsection A of § 33.2-352; 2. The methodology approved by the Commonwealth Transportation Board (the Board) for the allocation of funds for state of good repair purposes as defined in § 33.2-369 and, if necessary, an explanation and rationale for any waiver of the cap provided for in subsection B of § 33.2-369; 3. The expenditures from the Highway Maintenance and Operating Program for the past fiscal year by asset class or activity and by construction district as well as the planned expenditure for the current fiscal year; 4. A description of transportation systems management and operations in the Commonwealth and the operating condition of primary and secondary state highways, including location and average duration of incidents; 5. A listing of prioritized pavement and bridge needs based on the priority ranking system developed by the Board pursuant to § 33.2-369 and a description of the priority ranking system; 6. A description of actions taken to improve highway operations within the Commonwealth, including the use of funds in the Innovation and Technology Transportation Fund established pursuant to § 33.2-1531; 7. The use of funds in the Special Structure Fund established pursuant to § 33.2-1532; 8. The status of the Interstate Operations and Enhancement Program, including, at a minimum, the allocation of revenues for the program, the current and projected performance of each interstate highway corridor, and the anticipated benefits of funded strategies, capital improvements, and services by the interstate highway; and 9. A review of the Department of Transportation's collaboration with the private sector in delivering services. Code of Virginia - § 33.2-232 (B.) - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report concerning the current status of all highway construction projects in the Commonwealth. The report shall contain, at a minimum, the following information for every project in the Six-Year Improvement Program: (i) project description; (ii) total cost estimate; (iii) funds expended to date; (iv) project timeline and completion date; (v) statement of whether project is ahead of, on, or behind schedule; (vi) the name of the prime contractor; (vii) total expenditures of federal transportation funds in each county and city; (viii) total expenditures of state transportation funds in each county and city; (ix) statewide totals for federal, state, and local funds expended for highways; (x) statewide totals for federal, state, and local funds expended in each federal and state programmatic category. (Q2 FY 2024) Code of Virginia - 33.2-233 - [1/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report concerning the current status of all highway construction projects in the Commonwealth. The report shall contain, at a minimum, the following information for every project in the Six-Year Improvement Program: (i) project description; (ii) total cost estimate; (iii) funds expended to date; (iv) project timeline and completion date; (v) statement of whether project is ahead of, on, or behind schedule; (vi) the name of the prime contractor; (vii) total expenditures of federal transportation funds in each county and city; (viii) total expenditures of state transportation funds in each county and city; (ix) statewide totals for federal, state, and local funds expended for highways; (x) statewide totals for federal, state, and local funds expended on intercity passenger and freight rail line and trains; and (xii) total funds expended in each federal and state programmatic category. (Q3 FY 2024) **Code of Virginia - § 33.2-233** - [4/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report concerning the current status of all highway construction projects in the Commonwealth. The report shall contain, at a minimum, the following information for every project in the Six-Year Improvement Program: (i) project description; (ii) total cost estimate; (iii) funds expended to date; (iv) project timeline and completion date; (v) statement of whether project is ahead of, on, or behind schedule; (vi) the name of the prime contractor; (vii) total expenditures of federal transportation funds in each county and city; (viii) total expenditures of state transportation funds in each county and city; (ix) statewide totals for federal, state, and local funds expended for highways; (x) statewide totals for federal, state, and local funds expended on intercity passenger and freight rail line and trains; and (xii) total funds expended in each federal and state programmatic category. (Q4 FY 2024) **Code of Virginia - § 33.2-233** - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on traffic volumes on the HOV (high-occupancy vehicles) facilities that result in a degraded condition as identified in SAFETEA-LU or other applicable federal law and reported to the Federal Highway Administration. **Code of Virginia - § 46.2-749.3 (A.3.)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report concerning the current status of all highway construction projects in the Commonwealth. The report shall contain, at a minimum, the following information for every project in the Six-Year Improvement Program: (i) project description; (ii) total cost estimate; (iii) funds expended to date; (iv) project timeline and completion date; (v) statement of whether project is ahead of, on, or behind schedule; (vi) the name of the prime contractor; (vii) total expenditures of federal transportation funds in each county and city; (viii) total expenditures of

state transportation funds in each county and city; (ix) statewide totals for federal, state, and local funds expended for highways; (x) statewide totals for federal, state, and local funds expended for transit; (xi) total funds expended on intercity passenger and freight rail line and trains; and (xii) total funds expended in each federal and state programmatic category. (Q1 FY 2025) **Code of Virginia - § 33.2-233** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the cost and feasibility of permitting HOV (High-Occupancy Vehicle) access at all times and free-of-charge on the Downtown-Midtown Tunnel facility, and the estimated cost and recommendations for implementation. Appropriation Act - Item 441 C.7. (Special Session I, 2024) - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the use of moneys in the Innovation and Technology Transportation Fund. Code of Virginia - § 33.2-1531 - [*11/30/2024*]

Commonwealth Transportation Board

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the Transit Ridership Incentive Program on the projects and services funded by the Program, including an analysis of the performance of the funded projects, the performance of the identified routes of regional significance, transit ridership, efforts funded pursuant to subsection E, and any other information the Board determines to be appropriate. **Code of Virginia - § 33.2-1526.3 (F.)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the status and progress of the implementation of the Interstate 81 Corridor Improvement Program, including: 1. The safety and performance of the Interstate 81 corridor, including the number of incidents, the average duration of incidents, the number and average duration of incidents involving lane closures, and the person-hours of delay along the Interstate 81 corridor; 2. An assessment of the effectiveness of the operational strategies and capital projects implemented and funded through the Program; 3. The status of capital projects funded through the Program; and 4. The current and projected balances of the Interstate 81 Corridor Improvement Fund. **Code of Virginia - § 33.2-3602 (D.)** - [*12/15/2024*]

Department of Energy

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the implementation and administration of the Electric Vehicle Rebate Program, including recommendations of the Department of Energy or the Electric Vehicle Rebate Program Advisory Council, and an assessment of the rebate and enhanced rebate, a recommendation on whether the Fund allocation set forth in subsection B of Code of Virginia § 45.2-1731 should be adjusted, and a recommendation on whether an income cap should be established to determine the eligibility of purchasers for a rebate. **Code of Virginia - § 45.2-1732** - [12/1/2024]

Department of Motor Vehicles

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the data collected related to driving under the influence of alcohol, drugs, or a combination thereof, at an aggregate statewide level based on the calendar year over a period of at least five years and at an aggregate level by locality and by law-enforcement agency over the same time period, and shall distinguish between alcohol, drug, or alcohol and drug impaired driving. **Code of Virginia - § 46.2-223.1 (C.)** - [10/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the effectiveness of improving the Department of Motor Vehicles' Insurance Verification Program, including recommendations to address any lack of compliance with the motor vehicle liability insurance requirements. [Includes reporting requirements of Chapter 149, Enactment Clause 3., of the 2019 Acts of Assembly.] **Chapter 193 Enactment Clause 3. (Regular Session, 2019)** - [*12/31/2024*]

Department of Rail and Public Transportation

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the results of the study to evaluate rail-centric economic development opportunities in the Bedford, Campbell, and Lynchburg region of central Virginia, including both passenger and freight rail enhancements that encourage intermodal and other non-intermodal market opportunities that may yield long-term success and growth in the region. **Appropriation Act - Item 435 C. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/1/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report to the Joint Commission on Transportation Accountability on the uses of the Commonwealth Rail Fund. Appropriation Act - Item 1 I. (Special Session I, 2023) - [11/15/2024]

Department of Transportation

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the impact of the diversity, equity, and inclusion strategic plans on the populations served by the Department of Transportation and on the Department's workforce and budget. **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-602 (B.)** - [7/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the findings and recommendations of the review of the economic development, transportation, and safety benefits of expanding Van Buren Road, North Extension in Prince William County, including a determination of any additional benefits, potential financing, and time table option for this project. **Appropriation Act - Item 444 M.** (Special Session I, 2024) - [11/1/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on (i) the number of companies that were unable to procure a performance or payment bond pursuant to subsection H of § 2.2-4337 of the Code of Virginia, (ii) the number of waivers granted by the Department pursuant to subsection H of § 2.2-4337, and (iii) the number of companies that were enrolled in any Department of the Treasury, Division of Risk Management self-bonding program for Department projects. **Chapter 783 Enactment Clause 3. (Regular Session, 2012)** - [*12*/*1*/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual update on the status of the Coastal Virginia Transportation Infrastructure Inundation Study, including an up-to-date identification of at-risk rural, suburban and urban infrastructure, and planning and options to mitigate or eliminate the identified risks; and a report on what work remains to be completed and an estimated time frame for the completion of its work. **Appropriation Act - Item 437 D. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [12/1/2024]

Hampton Roads Transportation Accountability Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report to the Joint Commission on Transportation Accountability on the uses of the Hampton Roads Transportation Fund. **Appropriation Act - Item 1 I. (Special Session I, 2023)** - [*11/15/2024*]

Motor Vehicle Dealer Board

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Biennial report on the summary of the Board's fiscal affairs, a description of the Board's activities, a statistical information regarding the administrative hearings and decisions of the Board, and a general summary of all complaints received against licensees and the procedures used to resolve the complaints. **Code of Virginia - § 46.2-1503.5** - [11/1/2024]

Norfolk Southern Corporation

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the Ways to Reduce Emissions from Coal-Carrying Railroad Cars. Senate Joint Resolution 257 (Regular Session, 1997) - [3/1/2024]

Northern Virginia Transportation Authority

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report to the Joint Commission on Transportation Accountability on the uses of the Northern Virginia Transportation Authority Fund. **Appropriation Act - Item 1 I. (Special Session I, 2024)** - [*11/15/2024*]

Northern Virginia Transportation Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the performance and condition of Washington Metropolitan Area Transit Authority (WMATA), including: 1. The safety and reliability of the rapid heavy rail mass transportation system and bus network; 2. The financial performance of WMATA related to the operations of the rapid heavy rail mass transportation system, including farebox recovery, service per rider, and cost per service hour; 3. The financial performance of WMATA related to the operation system, including farebox recovery, service per rider, and cost per service hour; 3. The financial performance of WMATA related to the operations of the bus mass transportation system, including farebox recovery, service per rider, and cost per service hour; 4. Potential strategies to reduce the growth in such costs and to improve the efficiency of WMATA operations; 5. Use of the funds provided from the Washington Metropolitan Area Transit Authority Capital Fund to improve the safety and condition of the rapid heavy rail mass transportation system; and 6. Ridership of the rapid heavy rail mass transportation system and the bus mass transportation system. **Code of Virginia - § 33.2-3403** - [12/15/2024]

Office of the Governor

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Biannual report on the location (county, city, or town) of the project; the amount of the grant or loan made or committed from the Transportation Partnership Opportunity Fund and the purpose for which it will be used; the number of jobs created or projected to be created; and the amount of a company's investment in the Commonwealth, if the project is part of an economic development opportunity. **Code of Virginia - § 33.2-1529.1 (F.)** - [*1/31/2024*]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Biannual report on the location (county, city, or town) of the project; the amount of the grant or loan made or committed from the Transportation Partnership Opportunity Fund and the purpose for which it will be used; the number of jobs created or projected to be created; and the amount of a company's investment in the Commonwealth, if the project is part of an economic development opportunity. **Code of Virginia - § 33.2-1529.1 (F.)** - [7/31/2024]

Secretary of Natural and Historic Resources

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the implementation of the 2014 Chesapeake Bay Watershed Agreement. [Reporting requirement for Item 358.A. of the 2024 Appropriation Act is included in this report.] **Code of Virginia - § 2.2-220.1** - [11/1/2024]

Secretary of Transportation

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the activities being taken to revise the Washington Metropolitan Area Transit Authority Compact of 1966 and implementing other reforms necessary to ensure the near-term and long-term viability of the Washington Area Metropolitan Transit Authority (WMATA), including reforms related to: (i) the legal and organizational structure of WMATA; (ii) the composition and qualifications of the WMATA Board of Directors and the length of terms of its members; (iii) labor costs and labor relations; (iv) measures necessary to resolve WMATA's unfunded pension liability and other postemployment benefits; (v) measures necessary to better ensure the safety of riders and employees, including safety in the event of a homeland security emergency in the national capital area; and (vi) financial and operational improvements necessary to ensure that WMATA's performance is at least as efficient as its closest comparable transit systems in the United States. [Quarter ending March 31, 2024] Code of Virginia - § 33.2-3102 (B.) - [3/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the activities being taken to revise the Washington Metropolitan Area Transit Authority Compact of 1966 and implementing other reforms necessary to ensure the near-term and long-term viability of the Washington Area Metropolitan Transit Authority (WMATA), including reforms related to: (i) the legal and organizational structure of WMATA; (ii) the composition and qualifications of the WMATA Board of Directors and the length of terms of its members; (iii) labor costs and labor relations; (iv) measures necessary to resolve WMATA's unfunded pension liability and other postemployment benefits; (v) measures necessary to better ensure the safety of riders and employees, including safety in the event of a homeland security emergency in the national capital area; and (vi) financial and operational improvements necessary to ensure that WMATA's performance is at least as efficient as its closest comparable transit systems in the United States. [Quarter ending June 30, 2024] **Code of Virginia - § 33.2-3102 (B.)** - [6/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the activities being taken to revise the Washington Metropolitan Area Transit Authority Compact of 1966 and implementing other reforms necessary to ensure the near-term and long-term viability of the Washington Area Metropolitan Transit Authority (WMATA), including reforms related to: (i) the legal and organizational structure of WMATA; (ii) the composition and qualifications of the WMATA Board of Directors and the length of terms of its members; (iii) labor costs and labor relations; (iv) measures necessary to resolve WMATA's unfunded pension liability and other postemployment benefits; (v) measures necessary to better ensure the safety of riders and employees, including safety in the event of a homeland security emergency in the national capital area; and (vi) financial and operational improvements necessary to ensure that WMATA's performance is at least as efficient as its closest comparable transit systems in the United States. [Quarter ending September 30, 2024] **Code of Virginia - § 33.2-3102 (B.)** - [9/30/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Quarterly report on the activities being taken to revise the Washington Metropolitan Area Transit Authority Compact of 1966 and implementing other reforms necessary to ensure the near-term and long-term viability of the Washington Area Metropolitan Transit Authority (WMATA), including reforms related to: (i) the legal and organizational structure of WMATA; (ii) the composition and qualifications of the WMATA Board of Directors and the length of terms of its members; (iii) labor costs and labor relations; (iv) measures necessary to resolve WMATA's unfunded pension liability and other postemployment benefits; (v) measures necessary to better ensure the safety of riders and employees, including safety in the event of a homeland security emergency in the national capital area; and (vi) financial and operational improvements necessary to ensure that WMATA's performance is at least as efficient as its closest comparable transit systems in the United States. [Quarter ending December 31, 2024] **Code of Virginia - § 33.2-3102 (B.)** - [*12/31/2024*]

State Corporation Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Report on the examination of the existing regulation of fees charged for the removal of motor vehicles, trailers, and parts thereof left on private property in violation of § 46.2-1231 of the Code of Virginia and for the removal of trespassing vehicles under § 46.2-1215 of the Code of Virginia, and shall identify policy options for the State Corporation Commission to assume all or part of such regulation. **Chapter 245 Enactment Clause 1. (Regular Session, 2024)** - [*11/30/2024*]

Virginia Aviation Board

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the Commonwealth Aviation Fund, including: 1. The use of entitlement funds allocated pursuant to subdivision B 1 of § 33.2-1526.6 by each air carrier airport, including the amount of funds that are unobligated; 2. The award and use of discretionary funds allocated for air carrier and reliever airports pursuant to subdivision B 2 a (1) of § 33.2-1526.6 by every such airport; 3. The award and use of discretionary funds allocated for general aviation airports pursuant to subdivision B 2 a (2) of § 33.2-1526.6 by every such airport; 4. The award and use of discretionary funds allocated for all airports pursuant to subdivision B 2 b of § 33.2-1526.6 by every such airport; and the status of ongoing projects funded in whole or in part by the Commonwealth Aviation Fund pursuant to § 33.2-1526.6. [Includes reporting requirements for Item 422.E.1. of the 2024 Appropriation Act.] Code of Virginia - § 5.1-2.2:3 (A.) - [11/1/2024]

Virginia Passenger Rail Authority

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the Virginia Passenger Rail Authority, including audited financial statements of the Authority for the fiscal year ending the preceding June 30. Code of Virginia - § 33.2-299 (C.) - [11/1/2024]

Virginia Port Authority

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report on the audited financial statements of the Virginia Port Authority for the year ending the preceding June 30. Code of Virginia - § 62.1-139 (D.) - [11/1/2024]

Virginia Resources Authority

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Biannual report on the amounts of loans and other financial assistance provided by the Virginia Transportation Infrastructure Bank and the projects for which the loans and other financial assistance were provided. **Code of Virginia - § 33.2-1507 (B.)** - [1/31/2024]

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Biannual report on the amounts of loans and other financial assistance provided by the Virginia Transportation Infrastructure Bank and the projects for which the loans and other financial assistance were provided. **Code of Virginia - § 33.2-1507 (B.)** - [7/31/2024]

Virginia-North Carolina High-Speed Rail Compact Commission

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the activities of the Virginia-North Carolina High-Speed Rail Compact Commission. **Code of Virginia - § 33.2-1400 (§ 4.)** - [10/1/2024]

Washington Metropolitan Area Transit Authority

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual audit report of the Washington Metropolitan Area Transit Authority. **Chapter 771 Article XVI**, **70.(a)** (**Regular Session, 2009**) - [*12/1/2024*]

Washington Metropolitan Area Transit Commission

<u>PUBLISHED</u> - Annual report of the Washington Metropolitan Area Transit Commission, including information and recommendations concerning passenger transportation within the Metropolitan District as the Commission considers advisable. **Code of Virginia - § 33.2-3000 (Article XIV, 5.)** - [*1*/*1*/2024]

Washington Metrorail Safety Commission

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual report on the programs, operations, and finances of the Washington Metrorail Safety Commission. **Code of Virginia - § 33.2-3101 (Article V., B.1.)** - [6/30/2024]

<u>OVERDUE</u> - Annual status report on the safety of the Washington Metropolitan Area Transit Authority Rail System, which shall include, among other requirements established by the Washington Metrorail Safety Commission and federal law, status updates of outstanding Corrective Action Plans, Commission directives, and ongoing investigations. **Code of Virginia - § 33.2-3101 (Article V., A.1.)** - [6/30/2024]